- A. 1919

9 GEORGE V

DOMINION OF CANADA

ANNUAL REPORT

OF THE

DEPARTMENT OF INDIAN AFFAIRS

FOR THE

YEAR ENDED MARCH 31

1918

PRINTED BY ORDER OF PARLIAMENT.



OTTAWA

J. DE LABROQUERIE TACHÉ,
PRINTER TO THE KING'S MOST EXCELLENT MAJESTY
1918

[No. 27—1919.]

ACCOUNTS IN WHICH NO TRANSACTIONS HAVE TAKEN PLACE DURING THE FISCAL YEAR—Concluded.

COMPTES QUI N'ONT PAS SUBI DE CHANGEMENT DURANT L'ANNÉE FISCALE—Fin.

No	Name of Account.	Balance, April 1, 1917	Interest.	Balance, Mar. 31,1918
			\$ cts.	\$ cts.
391	Ambrose Tête Noire's Band, AltaCapital.			1,337 42
	Interest. Long Lake Reserve No. 77, B.C	148 05 1 56		148 05
395	Mission Reserve, B.CCapital.	5,950 00	907 10	5,950 00
397	Interest. Seaspunkut Band, B.CCapital.	553 32 422 00		878 48 422 00
	Interest.	39 05	23 05	62 10
400	Mauvais (Bonaparte) Band, B.C	21 00	1 15	21 00 3 10
401	Cowichan Lake Band, B.CCapital.		1 19	1,116 25
	Interest.	374 00	74 51	448 51
403	Beaver's Band No. 152, N.W.T		0 21	4 00 0 45
404	Kayoosh Reserve, No. 1, B.CCapital.	163 44		163 44
	Interest.	13 70	8 86	22 56
406	Clinton Reserves, Nos. 1 and 2, B.C	216 00 *5 83	10 51	216 00
410	Williams Lake, No. 1, B.CCapital.	43 70	10 91	4 68 43 70
	Interest.	2 66	2 32	4 98
415	Shuswap (Kootenay)Capital.	3 20		3 20
420	Interest. Alexandria Reserve, No. 1, B.C		0 79	13 28 221 50
720	Interest.			
421	Indian Brook Reserve, East Hants, N.SCapital.	315 85		315 85
	Interest.	9 48	16 27	25 75

0/3/



To His Excellency the Duke of Devonshire, K.G., P.C., G.C.M.G., G.C.V.O., etc., etc., Governor General and Commander in Chief of the Dominion of Canada.

MAY IT PLEASE YOUR EXCELLENCY:

The undersigned has the honour to present to Your Excellency the Annual Report of the Department of Indian Affairs for the fiscal year ended March 31 1918.

Respectfully submitted,

ARTHUR MEIGHEN,

Superintendent General of Indian Affairs.

OTTAWA, October 31, 1918.



CONTENTS.

PART I.

	PAGE
Population	9.
Greater Production	10
The Índians and the War— Enlistment	14
Decorations	14
Exemption	15 15
National Registration	16
Contributions to Patriotic and other War Funds	16 18
Amendments to Indian Act	19
Real and Personal Property	21
Sources and Value of Income	22
Education	23
Buildings	26
Roads, Bridges and Drainage	27
Surveys	27
Lands and Timber	28
Summary of Indian Affairs in the Various Provinces—	
Ontario	30
Quebec	31
New Brunswick	32
Nova Scotia Prince Edward Island	32 33
Manitoba.	33
Saskatchewan	35
Alberta	35 -
Northwest Territories	36
Yukon TerritoryBritish Columbia	37 38
Financial	40
·	
PART II.	
Tabular Statements— No. 1—Census	42
2—Grain, Vegetable and Root Production	46
3—Land: Private and Public Buildings and Property.	51
4—Live Stock and Poultry, General Effects	57
5—Value of Real and Personal Property and Progress during year	62
6—Sources and Value of Income	68
School Statement	73
Indian Land Statement	100
Civil Government	103
Appropriation Accounts	103
Indian Trust Fund	106



PART I

REPORT

OF THE

DEPUTY SUPERINTENDENT GENERAL OF INDIAN AFFAIRS

FOR THE YEAR ENDED MARCH 31, 1918



REPORT OF THE DEPUTY SUPERINTENDENT GENERAL.

Hon. Arthur Meighen, K.C., B.A., Superintendent General of Indian Affairs, Ottawa. Ottawa, September 3, 1918.

SIR,—I have the honour to submit the report of the Department of Indian Affairs for the year ended March 31, 1918.

A number of outstanding events have transpired in connection with the administration of Indian affairs during the past year. Several important amendments to the Indian Act have been enacted, and a considerable amount of interest was attached to the passing of the Order in Council exempting Indians from combatant service under the Military Service Act. Further reference will be found to these matters under their respective headings.

The department has attached the greatest importance to the campaign for greater production. An account of the farming operations on the reserves will be found under the heading "Greater Production," and detailed statistics in connection therewith in tables 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6, Part II.

The increases in the value of real and personal property, and in the income of the Indians, have been particularly gratifying, as will be observed from a perusal of the sections dealing therewith under their respective headings.

The hunting Indians have had a prosperous season, as the fur-catch has been large, and the prices paid for the pelts have been unusually high throughout the Dominion.

I am glad to be able to report that in spite of the many adverse conditions prevailing throughout the country, there has, on the whole, been marked progress and prosperity among the Indians during the past year.

POPULATION.

Heretofore a census of the Indian population has been taken annually, but as the figures show very little change from year to year, it has been decided that henceforward a quinquennial census will suffice. The following table shows the Indian population according to the census of last year. Reference to the census taken in previous years shows that the Indian population is slowly but steadily increasing.

Province.	Population
Alberta	. 8,837
British Columbia	25,694
Manitoba	11,583
New Brunswick	. 1,846
Nova Scotia	2,031
Ontario	26,411
Prince Edward Island	292
Quebec	13,366
Saskatchewan	10,646
Northwest Territories	3,764
Yukon	1,528
Total, Indian population	105,998
Eskimos	3,296
Total, number of Indians and Eskimos	109,294

A more detailed statement giving statistics of the Indian population under the headings of religions, ages, and sex in the various provinces and inspectorates will be found on pages 42-45, Part II.

9

GREATER PRODUCTION.

The greater production campaign has, in the opinion of the department, overshadowed all other considerations in its importance during the present year, and the utmost efforts have been made to place larger areas under crop on the Indian reserves throughout the Dominion. Urgent instructions were issued in connection with this subject to all the Indian agents, and I am glad to report that they have energetically complied with the wish of the department in this great work. In the western provinces, of course, this season's crop has not been so successful as had been anticipated, owing to the adverse climatic conditions.

Wherever it is praticable, land which cannot be worked by the Indians themselves is being leased to whites.

The department assists the Indians each year in the purchase of seed grain, and during the present season greater assistance than usual has been given in order to make possible the cultivation of larger areas on the reserves.

In previous reports I have outlined the manner in which the department supervises the agricultural activities of the Indians of Ontario by employing field agents who visit the various reserves and instruct the Indians in modern methods of farming. This policy has proved to be of great benefit to the farming Indians in this province. While at the reserves, the field agents make a general inspection of the schools, equipment, outbuildings, yards, etc., and also of the roads, bridges, drains, timber, and land.

Early in March of the present year the greater production campaign was organized on the Ontario reserves. Statistics were gathered from all the reserves with regard to the amount of land that each Indian proposed to plant, and also the supply of seed grain on hand. Arrangements based on this information were made for the cultivation of vacant lands, and also for securing the seed grain required. A series of meetings on greater production was held on all the reserves in the southern part of the province and also on Manitoulin Island and at Garden river. These meetings were well attended and arrangements were made thereat among the Indians to farm more land and to take over vacant lands, and in consequence practically every acre of cultivable land on Indian reserves in Ontario is being utilized either in the raising of crops or pasturing of cattle.

In connection with the greater production campaign, pure seed grain, Marquis spring wheat, O.A.C. No. 72 oats, O.A.C. No. 21 barley, and Dooley potatoes were purchased and shipped to those in need of seed. This pure seed is reflected in the crops this year.

Indian fall fairs are being organized under the department's agents. Standing-crop competitions in corn and oats, and vegetable-garden contests are organized under the supervision of the field agents on many of the reserves each year. Prizes were given during the present season for vegetable gardening and roots and grain competitions at Walpole island, Sarnia, Muncey, Oneida, Chippewa, Moravian, Rama, Saugeen, Rice Lake, Mud Lake, Alnwick, and Deseronto. Spring-wheat growing competitions were held at the West Bay and Sheshegwaning reserves, and a potato-growing competition on the Garden river reserve. These competitions have had a good influence in stimulating greater production. The gardens were very clean and well cultivated this year.

An interesting feature of the department's agricultural policy in Ontario is the work carried on at the Indian schools. Practically every day school in the province is cultivating a school garden, and at the boarding and industrial schools also the reports received show that largely increased areas have this year been placed under cultivation. School fairs are being held at the Deseronto, Six Nations, Muncey, and Cape Croker reserves. These school fairs are having an excellent influence. Three years ago small-packages of pure seed were supplied and as a result, there are now fields of barley, oats, etc., of improved quality.

During the winter of 1917-18, short courses in agriculture were given in the Mount Elgin institute, Muncey; the Mohawk institute, Brantford, and the Shingwauk home, Sault Ste. Marie. These courses consisted of lectures on cultivation, noxious weeds, drainage, fertilization, strawberries, raspberries, gooseberries, currants, orchards and vegetable gardening. Lectures were given on dairy cattle, beef cattle, horses and hogs; these lectures were accompanied by practical work with the stock. At the close of each course an examination was held, and prizes were given to those obtaining the highest standing.

Marked improvement has been observed at Deseronto, where the acreage is large and the crop very heavy. Many of the Deseronto Indians have crops equal to any to be found in Ontario. There has also been great improvement at the Sarnia and Muncey reserves, especially at the latter, where a much larger acreage and better preparation helped to bring a bumper crop.

A new farm has been started on the Fort William reserve, and at the request of the band the department has authorized an expenditure of \$27,000 from band funds in connection therewith. The Indians have already cleared and ploughed 60 acres. Two houses have been purchased and moved to the site. A large stable and driving shed, 100 by 27 feet, and also a blacksmith shop and six portable pens have been erected. Two miles of the best wire fencing have been purchased, and half of it has already been put up. The stock on hand includes forty-five heifers and calves, four horses, and about seventy pigs. A second-hand saw-mill, engine, and boiler were purchased last fall and set up on the shore of the bay not far from the farm, and the Indians have manufactured all the required lumber from logs on the reserve. An excellent stable for the horses, with bins for the storage of grain, a large hayloft, and an extension for the storing of implements and machinery has been erected, and also a large stable for wintering cattle, and a piggery with twenty pens.

The object in establishing this stock farm is to raise cattle and horses for individual Indians. This stock will not be given to the Indians gratuitously, but they will be required to pay for it at reasonable prices, and the proceeds of these sales will be refunded to the band's account. In this manner a portion at least of the expenditure from the band funds will be recouped. The work being done on this farm has been carefully inspected, and is reported to be most satisfactory. As a result of this enterprise a valuable piece of land which had hitherto been practically neglected is now being utilized, and the results will undoubtedly be of great benefit to the Indians and also of national value in the greater production campaign.

In the Prairie Provinces there is a large area of good land on Indian reserves which had hitherto been unused, and a special effort has been made this year in connection with the greater production campaign to place as much as possible of this land under cultivation. In order to expedite this work and utilize the services of the department's staff to the best advantage in connection therewith, Mr. W. M. Graham, Inspector of Indian Agencies for South Saskatchewan Inspectorate, was appointed as commissioner for the provinces of Manitoba, Saskatchewan, and Alberta. Mr. Graham has the sole charge of this work, subject to the approval of the superintendent general. This plan of organization has been the means of placing large new areas under cultivation, and most successful results are anticipated in the coming season.

The following summary will give an idea of the work that is being conducted under Mr. Graham's supervision.

ALBERTA.

Blackfoot Reserve.—Two large greater-production farms have been started on the Blackfoot reserve. These farms include from three to four thousand acres of fine land. In addition to these greater production farms, large areas on this reserve have been leased for farming purposes to whites.

Blood Reserve.—A greater-production farm has been started on the Blood reserve. Fifty sections of land have been leased for grazing on this reserve, whereon it is expected will be raised and grazed 25,000 head of sheep and 2,000 head of cattle.

In connection with this work there have been purchased seven large Rumeley oilpull engines, capable of ploughing from 22 to 28 acres a day, according to the nature of the soil. Competent engineers have been secured to run these engines, which were purchased at cost at La Port, Indiana, plus freight and duty.

In addition to the establishment of these departmental farms, extensive arrangements have been made to increase grain production by individual Indians.

SASKATCHEWAN.

Assiniboine Agency.—A greater-production farm has been started in this agency to the south of Sintaluta. It is expected that about 2,000 acres will be broken on this farm. Sixty broad sows have been secured for this agency.

Crooked Lakes Agency.—A greater-production farm has been started in this agency to the north of Broadview. It is expected that 5,000 acres will be broken on this farm. Temporary bunk-houses, cook-houses, blacksmith-shops, and stables have been erected there. Sixty broad sows have been secured.

Muscowpetung Reserve.—A greater-production farm has been started on this reserve, and it is expected that 5,000 acres will be broken there. Temporary bunk-houses, cook-houses, and blacksmith shops and stables have been built on this farm.

Touchwood Agency.—Six thousand acres have been leased for grazing at this agency.

One thousand acres of new land have been broken on Indian greater-production farms in Alberta and Saskatchewan. The necessary machinery for disc-harrowing has been purchased, and it is hoped that all this area will be in shape for seeding by October 1. This breaking is said to be the equal of any work of this kind ever done in Alberta or Saskatchewan.

Live Stock.—Three hundred and eighty-four stockers and one hundred and fifty sows have been bought from the greater production funds. Thirty stockers and one hundred and nineteen heifers have been bought on account of the Indians themselves from their trust funds. Mr. Graham is personally looking after the purchase of the stock.

A very serious situation existed this year in Alberta owing to the shortage of feed for stock. Commissioner Graham succeeded in locating in the neighbourhood of 30,000 tons of hay on the Indian reserves in the northern part of the province, as a result of which it is estimated that fifteen thousand head of cattle will be saved. The greater portion of this hay was not cut in former years.

The agricultural operations of the Indians of the Maritime Provinces are not very extensive, but they are showing greater interest in farming from year to year, and their production is increasing.

There is an annual parliamentary appropriation for Nova Scotia and also for New Brunswick for the purchase of seed-grain, and the encouragement of agriculture among the Indians. Assistance is also given to individual farmers where required in Prince Edward Island.

The Indians living in agricultural districts in the province of Quebec are taking a much greater interest in farming, especially in the Ristigouche, Pointe Bleue, St. Regis, Maniwaki, and Oka agencies.

Marked progress is being made by the Indians of British Columbia in agricultural pursuits, and great improvement is shown in the quantity and quality of their produce.

The Indians of British Columbia receive advice and instruction in the control of fruit and field pests, the control of weeds, pruning and grafting, general horticulture and agriculture, and stock-raising, especially the economic raising of pigs on rough lands,

It is reported that in most parts of the province the orchards are singularly free from pests and diseases. According to reports received, there is every prospect that the Indians of British Columbia will become expert practical fruit growers and farmers. The efforts of the Indians of the Kamloops, Lytton, and Kootenay agencies are particularly noticeable. The Carriers of the Stuart Lake agency, who are located in the northern part of the province, in what is quite a new country in an agricultural sense, are making remarkable progress in farming. On the coast the Indians are rapidly realizing the necessity of cultivating the soil in view of the constant depletion from year to year in the supply of game and fish foods.

It is noteworthy that the destructive "fire blight," so prevalent in some parts of the province, was not found in any of the Indian orchards.

The encroachment of noxious weeds is more serious, but energetic efforts are being made to eradicate this pest.

The Indian orchards suffered from a most destructive ice storm, which in December last swept the Agassiz and Chilliwack districts on both sides of the Fraser, and extended nearly to the coast at Howe sound, partially or totally destroying every orchard in this area. This storm, however, was not without benefit to the Indians, as it afforded an opportunity of removing much superfluous wood from the old orchards, and grafting good varieties on much worthless stock.

There is a marked increase in the number of pigs. The Indians are beginning to realize the profitable nature of this industry in a district where grain and roots can be grown in profusion.

Every effort is being made by the department's officers in British Columbia to further the campaign for increased production and to stimulate the "win the war" spirit among the Indians.

The following table shows an increase in the land under crop, production, and value of the products, as compared with last year.

Province.	Population:	Land under crop.	Grain.	Roots.	Нау.	Value of farm products including hay.
		Acres.	Bushels.	Bushels.	Tons.	\$
Alberta. British Columbia Manitoba. New Brunswick. Nova Scotia. Ontario. Prince Edward Island. Quebec. Saskatchewan.	8,837 25,694 11,583 1,846 2,031 26,411 292 13,366 10,646	15,461 12,262 7,118 176 260 2,021 66 5,509 19,548	263,839 170,689 80,924 1,961 2,185 419,586 597 84,044 326,499	17, 228 354, 379 30, 511 3, 244 9, 239 109, 550 635 41, 928 20, 959	29,467 39,185 13,388 572 904 40,037 91 5,852 37,533	470, 031 498, 885 186, 900 7, 917 21, 144 849, 110 1, 965 245, 171 553, 026
Total, 1918 Total, 1917	100,706* 100,706	82,421 70,688	1,350,324 1,273,659	587,673 525,989	167,029 141,229	2,834,149 2,351,807
Increase		11,733	76,665	61,684	25,800	482,342

^{*}Not including 5, 292 Indians in Yukon and Northwest Territories.

THE INDIANS AND THE WAR.

As I have stated in previous reports, the Indians throughout the Dominion have displayed a keen interest in the progress of the war ever since its outset, and they have given ample evidence of their loyalty by voluntary enlistment in the overseas forces and generous contributions to the patriotic and other war funds.

Enlistment.—The number of enlistments among the Indians in proportion to their population is remarkably large. More than 3,500 enlistments of Indians have been recorded by the department. This number represents approximately 35 per cent of the Indian male population of military age resident in the nine provinces. It must be remembered, moreover, that undoubtedly many Indians have enlisted of whom the department has no definite information.

The Indians have indeed established for themselves a magnificent record, which should place their race high in the esteem of their fellow-countrymen and our Allies. The manner in which the Indians have responded to the call to the colours appears more especially commendable when it is remembered that they are wards of the Government, and have not, therefore, the responsibility of citizenship, that many of them were obliged to make long and arduous journeys from remote localities in order to offer their services, and that their disposition renders them naturally averse to leaving their own country and conditions of life.

Undoubtedly the experience and knowledge of the world and its affairs which will be gained by these Indian soldiers will, upon their return from the war, exert a progressive influence upon life on the reserves.

As an inevitable result of the large enlistment, many gallant Indian soldiers have died on the field of honour fighting for the Empire, and the civilization of which they have so recently become a part.

DECORATIONS.

A posthumous award of the Military Medal was made to the late Corporal Thomas Godchere, of the Long Lake band, in the Fort William agency. Corporal Godchere, who was killed at Vimy Ridge, had rendered splendid service as a sniper. He is the third Indian from this agency to be awarded the Military Medal, the other two being Private Augustine Belanger, who was killed in action in 1917, and Private Joe Delaronde.

The Indians of the Okanagan agency have made a splendid response to the call for volunteers, particularly among the members of the Head of the Lake band. It is reported that every unmarried able-bodied male member of this band between the ages of twenty and thirty-five is on active service. One of these Okanagan Indians, Private George McLean, performed an extraordinary feat of valour at Vimy Ridge, in recognition whereof he was awarded the Distinguished Service Medal for conspicuous gallantry in action. Private McLean, single-handed, with a dozen bombs killed nineteen Germans and captured fourteen. He was himself seriously wounded.

Lance-Corporal Johnson Paudash, of the 21st battalion, a Mississagua of Rice Lake, was awarded the Military Medal for saving life during a heavy bombardment, and giving information to the brigade that the enemy at Hill 70 was massing for a counter-attack, which took place just twenty-five minutes later. It is reported that Lance-Corporal Paudash has also been recommended for the Distinguished Conduct Medal for saving an officer's life at the battle of the Somme. He enlisted in August, 1914, and was in every battle from Loos to Passchendaele. Like many other Indian soldiers he excels as a sniper, and as such is reported to have killed eighty-eight Germans

Andrew William Anderson, of Gordon's reserve, in the Touchwood agency, was awarded the Military Medal for conspicuous gallantry in action.

Capt. A. G. E. Smith, a Six Nation Indian, of Brantford, was awarded the Military Cross.

Privates O. Barron and A. W. Anderson, of the 107th Battalion, have been awarded Military Medals, and several other Indian members of this unit have also been recommended for decoration.

I have reason to believe that in addition to those mentioned above, several other Indians have been decorated, but owing to the lack of definite information with regard to these cases, I am unfortunately unable to cite them in this report.

EXEMPTION.

For the reasons which are set forth in an Order in Council dated January 17, 1918, it was decided that Indians should be exempted from combatant service under the Military Service Act. The Order in Council reads as follows:—

"Whereas Petitions and memorials have been received from and on behalf of Indians pointing out that in view of their not having any right to vote, they should, although natural born British subjects, not be compelled to perform military service, and that in the negotiations of certain treaties expressions were used indicating that Indians should not be so compelled, an instance of this recently brought forward being the expression of the Lieutenant-Governor in negotiating the North West Angle Treaty as it appears in the despatch of the 14th of October, 1873, quoted in Morris; Treaties of Canada with Indians, pp. 50 and 69.

Regulations.

"18a. Any Indian Agent may make application for the exemption of any Indian attached to the Reserve over which such agent has jurisdiction and it shall not be necessary for the Registrar to assign to a local tribunal any application made or transmitted by an Indian Agent on behalf of an Indian, but the Registrar shall forthwith issue to such Indian and transmit to the Indian Agent for delivery to him a certificate of exemption from combatant military service. In the event of any man thus exempted from combatant military service being hereinafter called upon to perform any military duty he may then put forward any claim for exemption even from non-combatant service which he may then have."

PENSIONS, ASSIGNED PAY AND SEPARATION ALLOWANCE.

The department has assumed the responsibility of administering all estates of deceased soldiers.

The Director of Military Estates transfers all effects, balance of pay, etc., to the department, where steps are taken to effect proper and fair distribution.

The separation allowances and assigned pay are also administered by the department in all cases where the recipients might not be in a position to deal with the full allowances themselves.

In such instances pensions are also paid to the department in trust, and are expended for the benefit of the pensioners. In many cases it has been found possible to fund part of the pension for the use of the children, when they come of age. The department in these cases is willing to provide free schooling so that the pupils, when they are of age to start out in life, will do so with a substantial balance to their credit.

Between 200 and 300 cases are now under the supervision of the department, and the utmost care is being taken to assure to the dependents of deceased Indian soldiers, by careful oversight and administration, the full benefit of all pension and military allowances.

The department has kept as complete a list as possible of all Indian enlistments, and is thus able to see that the dependents of Indians overseas are not allowed to suffer through the absence of the wage earners.

NATIONAL REGISTRATION.

The national registration of Indians was conducted with very little difficulty, and practically all those Indians living in the more settled parts of the country have been registered. On a few of the reserves the Indians were to a certain extent mistrustful of the measure, as they did not fully comprehend its purpose, but this misunderstanding did not lead to any serious inconvenience or delay.

In the remote regions of the Far North, such as at Isle à la Croix, Treaty No. 8, and the Mackenzie River district, and the northern portion of the Lesser Slave Lake district, it was considered impracticable and unnecessary to register the Indians, and in consequence no attempt was made to do so.

In certain parts of British Columbia and on the north shore of the lower St. Lawrence the registration has not yet been completed, owing to transportation difficulties and the consequent delay in the delivery of the cards. The registration in these parts is now being taken, and will be completed as soon as possible.

CONTRIBUTIONS TO PATRIOTIC AND OTHER WAR FUNDS.

The Indians throughout the Dominion since the beginning of the war have contributed very generously in proportion to their means to the Patriotic, Red Cross, Belgian Relief, and other war funds. The following list gives a detailed statement of the Indian contributions up-to date to the various funds in each province. Of these contributions the amount of \$5,279.65 has been received since the publication of my . last report.

		•		
Ontario.		${\it Manitoba}.$		
Chippewas of Beausoleil on		Sioux Indians, Oak River	\$ 101	0,0
Christian Island	\$ 100 00	Indians of Rosseau River	9	60
Cockburn Island	200 00	Oak River Indians	51	00
Sucker Creek	500 00	Peguis	650	00
Sheguiandah	500 00			
Manitoulin Island	500 00	•	\$ 811	60
Chippewas of Sarnia	200 00	•		
Sheshegwaning Band	1,000 00	Saskatchewan.		
Chippewas of Saugeen	500 00			
West Bay Band	500 0 0	Councillor Saulteaux, Carry-the-		
Rice Lake Band	100 00	Kettle Band, Assiniboine re-	-	
Georgina Island Band	50 00	serve		00
South Bay Band	200 00	Indians of File Hills Colony	502	10
Dokis	1,0 00 00	White Bear Band	1,000	00
Nipissing	500 00	Sturgeon Lake Band	100	
Moravian Band of the Thames	200 00	Thunderchild's Band	200	00
Chippewas of Walpole Island	100 00	Councillor Saulteaux, Carry-the-		
Henvey Inlet	100 00	Kettle Band, Assiniboine re-		
Pottawattamie Band, Walpole		serve	20	50
Island	25 00	Stony, Red Pheasant, Moosomin		
Indians of Kenora and Savanne		and other Indians	156	20
agencies during Treaty pay-		Beardy and Okemasis Bands,		
ments	344 15	Duck Lake agency	100	00
Kenora and Savanne agencies	21 2 65	Moochenins, Indian, Onion Lake		
Chief J. Ackewance, members of		agency		50
his and Frenchmen's Head		Pasquah	1,000	
bands and two half-breeds at		Muscowpetung	1,000	
Lac Seul	89 75	Battleford	20	20
Four Indians of Lac Seul Band	6 00	Carry-the-Kettle Patriotic Asso-		
		ciation, Assiniboine reserve	164	00
	\$6,927 55	Carry-the-Kettle Patriotic Asso-		
		ciation, Assiniboine reserve	120	95
		Carry-the-Kettle Patriotic Asso-		
A	,	ciation, Assiniboine reserve	117	-
Quebec.		Onion Lake agency, Sask	159	15
Quevec.	•	James Smith's Band No. 100,	100	00
Abenakis of Pierreville	\$ 50 00	Duck Lake agency	100	UU
Apenaxis of Fierrevine	& 90 OO	Moosomin Band, Battleford	9 =	^^
		agency	39	00

CONTRIBUTIONS TO PATRIOTIC AND OTHER WAR FUNDS.—Continued.

Saskatchewan.—Con.	,			, Alberta.—Con.			
Onion Lake agency, and one Indian of Ministikan Band Indians of Assiniboine agency . Frog Lake Band, Onion Lake agency	\$.78 2.7 2.5	45 25 25 50	Jas. Seenum's Band, Whitefish agency	\$ 	75	00 75 25 65
Band, Onion Lake agency		6.1	00				
Alberta.	\$4,	,902	35	British Columbia.			
Blood Indians Samson's Band Blackfoot Whitefish Lake (Indians and whites) Blackfoot Hobbema Indians Blackfoot Indians	1, 1,	100	00 00 50 00 15	MetlakatlaStuart Lake IndiansCampbell River BandCape Mudge BandHomalco IndiansBella Bella Indians.	\$	$\begin{array}{c} 24 \\ 100 \\ 55 \end{array}$	56 75 00
Contributions to the Red C	المرات	a Tr	nnd	at Ottawa:—			
Quebec.)1 O.D.		unu	Saskatchewan.—Con.			
Maurice Bastien	\$	25	00	Mrs. Chatelaine, Meadow Lake Reserve (proceeds of entertain-			
				ment)	\$		00
Ontario.				Manitaha	\$	326	55
Alnwick	\$	$\begin{array}{c} 100 \\ 50 \end{array}$	00	Manitoba. Pipestone Indians		50	00
Sucker Creek Indians (proceeds of Maple Taffy Social)			00	Peguis (Capital Funds)	*	650	00
		200	.00	Peguis (Capital Funds)		650 700	
of Maple Taffy Social)			.00	Peguis (Capital Funds) Alberta.	\$	700	00
of Maple Taffy Social)		200	.00	Peguis (Capital Funds)	\$		00
of Maple Taffy Social) Shawanaga Band Saskatchewan. Thunderchild's Band Battleford Indians School children, John Smith's re-	\$	397 100 119	00	Peguis (Capital Funds) Alberta.	\$	700	00
of Maple Taffy Social) Shawanaga Band Saskatchewan. Thunderchild's Band Battleford Indians	\$	397 100 119 7 30	00	Peguis (Capital Funds) Alberta. Blackfoot Indians British Columbia. Bella Bella Indians	\$	700 134 200	00 00 00 25
of Maple Taffy Social) Shawanaga Band	\$	200 397 100 119 7 30 20	00 00 00 00 35 00 20	Peguis (Capital Funds) Alberta. Blackfoot Indians British Columbia. Bella Bella Indians	\$	700 134 200 159	00 00 00 25
of Maple Taffy Social) Shawanaga Band Saskatchewan. Thunderchild's Band Battleford Indians School children, John Smith's reserve James Smith's Band Battleford Indians	\$	200 397 100 119 7 30 20	00 00 00 00 35 00 20	Peguis (Capital Funds) Alberta. Blackfoot Indians British Columbia. Bella Bella Indians	\$	700 134 200 159	00 00 00 25
Saskatchewan. Saskatchewan. Thunderchild's Band	\$	200 397 100 119 7 30 20	00 00 00 00 35 00 20	Alberta. Blackfoot Indians	\$ \$	700 134 200 159 359	00 00 25 25 00 00 00
saskatchewan. Saskatchewan. Thunderchild's Band School children, John Smith's reserve James Smith's Band Battleford Indians Contributions to Belgian Requebec. Mentagnais children, Pointe Bleue	\$ \$ elief	200 397 100 119 7 30 20	00 00 00 00 35 00 20	Alberta. Blackfoot Indians British Columbia. Bella Bella Indians Stuart Lake Indians Alberta. Enoch's (to Belgian Relief, Montreal)	\$ \$ \$	700 134 200 159 359	00 00 00 25 25 25 00 00 50

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

CONTRIBUTIONS TO PATRIOTIC AND OTHER WAR FUNDS.—Continued.

Contributions to Local Patriotic, Red Cross and other War Funds:-

Ontario.			Alberta.—Con.		_
Rama (Orillia Patriotic Fund) Parry Island Indians (23rd Regi-	\$ 50	00	Blood Indians (Local Branch, Red Cross)	\$ 400	00
ment Overseas Contingent Fund)	100	00		\$2,061	55
Cape Croker (Patriotic Fund, county of Bruce)	200	00	Saskatchewan.		
Mississaguas of the Credit (Battalion Funds, 114th Battalion) Six Nations (Women's Patriotic	200	00	Children of George Gordon's School (Local Patriotic Fund).	\$ 1 5	0.0
League)	50	00	Children of George Gordon's School (Tobacco Fund)	11	25
Islington, Grassy Narrows, Kenora and Savanne agencies	,			\$ 26	25
(Kenora Patriotic Fund) Lac Seul and Frenchmen's Head	268	75	${\it Manitoba}.$		
(Kenora Patriotic Fund)	51	0.0	Pas Band (The Pas Red Cross).	\$ 300	0.0
	\$ 919	.75	British Columbia.		
Alberta. Stony Indians (Cochrane Patriotic Fund)	\$ 50	00	Squamish Indians (British Co- lumbia Patriotic Fund) Massett and Skidegate Indians (War Funds, Skidegate dis-	\$ 341	
Stony Indians (12 cords wood to Cochrane Patriotic Fund)	39	0.0	trict)	150	00
Stony Indian (15 cords wood to Associated Charities, Calgary),	48	75	Rupert Red Cross) Stuart Lake Indians (to Local	1,000	00
Blackfoot Indians (to the Glei- chen Patriotic Fund)	207	0.0	Patriotic Fund)	278	00
Blackfoot Indians (Gleichen Red	1.154		triotic Fund)	517	20
Cross Fund)	,		Metlakatla (Local Patriotic Fund)	90	00
Cross)		00	•	\$2,376	45
Cross) Duncan Clark, Blackfoot Indian (Gleichen Red Cross)		80 00	Grand total	\$24,503	91

In addition to the foregoing, various contributions were offered amounting to \$8,750, which the Department was unable to authorize owing to the financial position of the bands in question.

GENERAL REMARKS.

Many Indians from the remote northern districts of Patricia and James Bay have journeyed to civilization for the express purpose of enlisting for overseas service. Particular attention has been drawn to the case of one of these Indians, Private William Semia, who was wounded in France last fall. Private Semia came to Port Arthur from lake St. Joseph, in the Patricia district, to enlist, having walked the entire distance of over 500 miles. When he arrived at the barracks he was unable to speak a word of English, but after a few months training he became one of the smartest soldiers in the battalion, and was often detailed to drill a platoon. He is now in a military hospital in France.

More than 500 Indians went overseas with the 107th Battalion under the command of the late Lieut. Col. Glen Campbell, of Winnipeg, formerly Chief Inspector of Indian Agencies. Among these were Tom Longboat, Joe Keeper, and A. Jamieson, the famous Indian long-distance runners. Two of these Indians, Lieut. Moses and Lieut. Martin, received commissions with the battalion after leaving England, and are now with the royal Flying Corps. Several others are qualifying for commissions. Privates O. Barron and A. W. Anderson of this battalion have been awarded military medals, and several have been recommended for decorations.

Special mention must be made of the Chippewas of Nawash, Chippewas of Cape Croker, Chippewas of Rama, Chippewas of Saugeen, Chippewas of Georgina and Snake Island, the Mississaguas of Scugog, the Ft. William Band and the Moravians of the Thames in Ontario; the Micmacs of Prince Edward Island; the Cote band, in the Pelly agency, Saskatchewan; and the Head of the Lake band, in the Okanagan agency, British Columbia; as these bands have sent to the front practically all their able-bodied male members of military age. In the case of the Mississaguas of Scugog, every adult male member of the band is overseas, with the exception of one old man, who is over sixty-five years of age. These are records which cannot be surpassed by any community in the Dominion.

As I have stated in previous reports, many of the Indians are excellent snipers, and their remarkably fine work in this branch of the service has evoked a great amount of comment and admiration.

The department continues to receive many interesting letters from Indians at the front, which are in many cases particularly well written and permeated throughout with a splendid spirit of loyalty, courage, and cheerfulness.

The Indian women are rendering valuable service in Red Cross work, knitting socks, mufflers, and supplying various comforts for the soldiers. On a number of the reserves they are operating branches of the Red Cross with great success.

The Indian Women's Patriotic League, on the Six Nation reserve, at Brantford, which corresponds to the Women's Canadian Club in white communities, was established shortly after the beginning of the war, and its work has been carried on with great efficiency.

A number of Indians hold commissions, and there are many non-commissioned officers. The majority of the officers of D. Company, 114th Battalion, are Six Nation Indians.

I regret to report that Captain John R. Steacy, of Caughnawaga, one of the gallant Indian officers mentioned in my report for 1916 has been killed in action. Captain Steacy went to the front as a lieutenant, and his abilities subsequently won for him his promotion. Between forty and fifty Indians from the Caughnawaga reserve have gone overseas.

There are a number of Indian prisoners in Germany, and in each case where the name and address is available, a monthly parcel is sent from the Department.

John Campbell, a full-blooded Indian from the far north, travelled three thousand miles by trail, canoe, and river steamer this summer to enlist in the Canadian Expeditionary Force at Vancouver. He started from the Arctic Coast near Herschel Island and proceeded by foot to the head of the Porcupine river, and thence to Fort Yukon, where he worked several months to secure the means of transportation to Vancouver.

AMENDMENTS TO THE INDIAN ACT.

A number of amendments to the Indian Act were passed in the spring of 1918, the more important of which are quoted, with explanatory remarks, hereunder:—

Section 90 is amended by adding thereto the following subsections:—

(2) In the event of a band refusing to consent to the expenditure of such capital moneys as the Superintendent General may consider advisable for any of the purposes mentioned in subsection 1 of this section, and it appearing to the Superintendent General that such refusal is detrimental to the progress or welfare of the band, the Governor in Council may, without the consent of the band, authorize and direct the expenditure of such capital for such of the said purposes as may be considered reasonable and proper.

(3) Whenever any land in a reserve whether held in common or by an individual Indian is uncultivated and the band or individual is unable or neglects to cultivate the same, the Superintendent General, notwithstanding anything in this Act to the contrary, may, without a surrender, grant a lease of such lands for agricultural or grazing purposes for the benefit of the band or individual, or may employ such persons as may be considered necessary to improve or cultivate such lands during the pleasure of the Superintendent General, and may authorize and direct the expenditure of so much of the capital funds of the band as may be considered necessary for the improvements of such land, or for the purchase of such stock, machinery, material or labour as may be considered necessary for the cultivation or grazing of the same, and in such case all the proceeds derived from such lands, except a reasonable rent to be paid for any individual holding, shall be placed to the credit of the band: Provided that in the event of improvements being made on the lands of an individual the Superintendent General may deduct the value of such improvements from the rental payable for such lands.

It is not the intention of the new subsection 2 of section 90 quoted above to deprive a band of its right to determine whether funds should be expended in the purchase of land as a reserve for a band or as an addition to its reserve, or in the purchase of cattle for the band or in the construction of permanent improvements upon the reserve, or any work upon the reserve which would be of a permanent value to the band or which when completed would represent capital. The purpose of the amendment is to deal with cases wherein the council of a band, through some delusion, misapprehension or hostility, acts in a manner contrary to the best interests of the band, and refuses to sanction expenditures which the Governor in Council may consider necessary for the welfare and progress of the band, as, for example, some permanent improvement such as a drainage system. The need for expenditure which would greatly increase the productiveness of the soil is particularly emphasized at the present time.

The new subsection 3 of section 90 above quoted is particularly intended to assist in expediting the campaign for greater production. In the western provinces there are large areas of land on Indian reserves capable of pasturing cattle or producing wheat, and it is desired that all obstacles to the utilization of these lands should, in as far as possible, be removed. In the eastern provinces there are individuals holding-land on reserves who prefer to work in various manufacturing industries rather than cultivate the soil. This new subsection will enable the Superintendent General to have lands of this class devoted to greater production, which will at once serve the national interests and also be of benefit to the band or individual Indian concerned.

Section 92 as amended by 4-5 Geo. V, c. 35, s. 6, is amended by adding thereto the following subsection:—

- (f) May make by-laws for the taxation, control and destruction of dogs and for the protection of sheep, and such by-laws may be applied to such reserves or parts thereof from time to time as the Superintendent General may direct. And is further amended by adding thereto the following:—
 - (3) In any regulations or by-laws made under the provisions of this section, the Superintendent General may provide for the imposition of a fine not exceeding thirty dollars or imprisonment not exceeding thirty days, for the violation of any of the provisions thereof.

The department has received frequent complaints from farmers residing in the neighbourhood of Indian reserves, and also from municipalities, regarding the damage done to sheep and other stock by dogs belonging to Indians. Representations of a similar nature were received from the Departments of Agriculture of Ontario and New Brunswick. In view of the frequent and serious character of these complaints, it was considered desirable, both in the interest of the Indians themselves as well as

of the communities surrounding reserves, that the Superintendent General should be given authority to make by-laws for the control of dogs and for the destruction of unnecessary and vicious dogs, and for the protection of sheep.

The following section is inserted immediately after section 122:-

- 122A. (1) If an Indian who holds no land in a reserve, does not reside on a reserve, and does not follow the Indian mode of life, makes application to be enfranchised, and satisfies the Superintendent General that he is self-supporting and fit to be enfranchised, and surrenders all claims whatsoever to any interest in the lands of the band to which he belongs, and accepts his share of the funds at the credit of the band including the principal of the annuities of the band to which share he would have been entitled had he been enfranchised under the foregoing sections of the Act, in full of all claims to the property of the band, or in case the band to which he belongs has no funds or principal of annuities, surrenders all claims whatsoever to any property of the band, the Governor in Council may order that such Indian be enfranchised and paid his said share if any, and from the date of such order such Indian, together with his wife and unmarried minor children, shall be held to be enfranchised.
- (2) Any unmarried Indian woman of the age of twenty-one years and any Indian widow and her minor unmarried children, may be enfranchised in the like manner in every respect as a male Indian and his said children.
 - (3) This section shall apply to the Indians in any part of Canada.

The need of an amendment such as the above with regard to enfranchisement had been felt for some time. Prior to the passage of this amendment it was necessary for an Indian to be in possession of land on a reserve in order to become enfranchised under the Act. If the applicant did not happen to be in possession of land when his application was submitted he was obliged to secure a location from the council of the band. Among the more progressive bands the lands are all occupied, and there are no common lands from which locations could be given, and the enfranchisement, therefore, of individual Indians without lands was impossible. There are Indians from such bands who earn their living at various industries in towns and cities, and who would be glad to be enfranchised without claiming any land on the reserve whatsoever. These Indians have demonstrated their ability to support themselves and to exercise the rights and privileges of enfranchised persons, and it was, therefore, considered undesirable that their enfranchisement should be longer obstructed.

REAL AND PERSONAL PROPERTY.

The following table shows a steady and substantial increase from year to year in the value of the real and personal property of the Indians:—

<u> </u>	1916.	1917.	1918.
Total value of lands in reserves. Value of private fencing. Value of private buildings. Value of public buildings, property of the band. Value of implements and vehicles. Value of live stock and poultry. Value of general effects. Value of household effects. Total value of real and personal property.	$\begin{array}{c} 1,227,008\\ 4,365,362\\ 1,211,772\\ 1,471,302\\ 3,680,092\\ 884,296\\ 1,240,212\\ \end{array}$	48, 057, 758 1, 273, 120 4, 551, 097 1, 236, 805 1, 540, 407 3, 998, 663 955, 806 1, 272, 259 62, 885, 915	\$ 49,782,695 1,288,532 4,616,745 1,181,987 1,581,080 4,471,945 1,020,042 1,342,086 65,285,112

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

The following table shows a marked increase in the per capita value of the real and personal property of the Indians by provinces during the past three years:—

	1916.	1917. Value per capita	1918.
Province.	of real and personal property.	of real and personal property.	of real and personal property.
Alberta British Columbia Manitoba New Brunswick Nova Scotia Ontario Prince Ewdard Island Quebec	686 41 259 80 118 60 110 31 331 42 147 17 206 76	\$ cts. 1,852 05 687 03 270 04 119 30 114 74 332 38 155 62 208 92	\$ cts. 2,058 18 666 47 288 86 119 85 121 02 342 26 154 85 212 42
Saskatchewan	<u> </u>	1, 286 88 624 45	1,317 48 658 10

It will be observed that there has been an increase per capita of \$64.31 since 1916 which evidences a remarkable betterment in the material welfare of the Indians during the past two years. This improvement is particularly noticeable in the provinces of Saskatchewan and Alberta.

Further detailed statistics of real and personal property will be found under the heading table 5, Part II of this report.

SOURCES AND VALUE OF INCOME.

The following table shows the sources and value of the income of the Indians in the years 1917 and 1918, respectively:—

• ,	1917.		1918.	
Value of farm products, including hay	\$2,351,807	00	\$2,834,149	00
Value of beef sold, also of that used for food.	346,792	00	388,885	00
Wages earned	1,748,588	0-0	2,043,137	00
Received from land rentals and from timber.	109,743	00	137,088	00
Earned by fishing		00	823,298	0.0
Earned by hunting and trapping	908,216	00	945,527	00
Earned by other industries and occupations.	677,163	00	690,595	00
Annuities paid, and interest on Indian Trust			•	
funds	436,189	00	555,628	10
Total income of Indians	87 200 49C	<u></u>	\$8,418,307	10
Total income of indians	\$1,000,480		Ψ0,410,307	10

The above table shows the very remarkable increase of \$1,117,821.10 since last year. The increases in the value of farm products and the wages earned are particularly gratifying.

The following table showing the sources and value of the income of the Indians in the years 1915 and 1916 taken into consideration with the table shown above shows a constant increase from year to year.

•	1915.		1916,		
Value of farm products, including hay	\$1,813,619	00	\$2,246,507	00	
Value of beef sold, also of that used for food.	309,506	0.0	307,779	0.0	
Wages earned	1,419,244	0.0	1,530,373	00	
Received from land rentals and from timber.	81,160	00	117,126	0.0	
Earned by fishing	586,781	.00	665,528	00	
Earned by other industries and occupations.	632,118	0.0	593,298	00	
Earned by hunting and trapping	654,501	0.0	790,880	00	
Annuities paid, and interest on Indian Trust					
funds	430,665	52	450,496	41	
		<u> </u>			
	\$5,927,594	52	\$6,691,993	41	

It will be observed from these tables that there has been an increase of upwards of two and one-half millions of dollars in the income of the Indians during the past four years, which is very gratifying.

The following table shows the per capita income of the Indians by provinces in the years 1915, 1916, 1917, and 1918:—

Province.	Per capita	Per capita	Per capita	Per capita
	income of	income of	income of	income of
	Indians,	Indians,	Indians,	Indians,
	1915.	1916.	1917.	1918.
Alberta British Columbia Manitoba New Brunswick Nova Scotia Ontario. Prince Edward Island. Quebec Saskatchewan	54 72 48 72 54 60	\$ cts. 75 29 67 34 62 10 43 88 59 03 74 77 37 17 42 73 79 84 66 74	\$ cts. 96 39 74 56 64 34 37 52 62 24 70 20 70 90 54 90 90 51 72 49	\$ cts. 106 17 70 73 66 43 37 77 64 93 98 66 35 00 66 27 111 38

It will be noted that since 1915 there has been an increase of nearly 100 per cent in the income of the Indians of the province of Alberta, and nearly 60 per cent in Saskatchewan, clearly indicating that the Indians of the prairie provinces are rapidly adapting themselves to the industries of civilization.

Further statistics with regard to the sources and value of income will be found in table 6, Part Π .

EDUCATION.

By education, the department endeavours to give the rising generation of Indians such training as will make them loyal citizens of Canada and enable them to compete successfully with their white neighbours.

In the day schools, the course of studies prescribed for the provincial public and separate schools is strictly followed, and, in this way, Indian pupils can be prepared for the entrance examination.

In the residential schools, there is opportunity for a broader education than in the 'day schools. Particular attention is given to the class-room work, and, in addition, the girls are taught domestic science, sewing, etc., while the boys receive instruction in farming, care of stock, and, in many schools, some useful trade.

Qualified teachers with professional training are employed wherever possible, but, in some cases, qualified teachers cannot be secured, owing to the remoteness of some Indian schools. The department has in its employ a number of teachers, who, though without professional training, have had a long experience in Indian work, and these prove quite successful.

By arrangement with the Education Departments of the provinces of Ontario, Quebec, Nova Scotia, and Prince Edward Island, Indian schools are inspected semi-annually by the provincial public and separate school inspectors. In British Columbia and New Brunswick, the Indian schools are inspected by officials appointed by the department. In the other provinces, the inspectors of Indian Agencies visit the schools and report regularly to the department. In addition, Indian agents are expected to visit monthly the schools in their agency and submit a report.

At practically all the residential schools, there is a large acreage under cultivation. At many of the day schools, also, school gardens are conducted. The pupils are thus enabled to receive a first-hand knowledge of agriculture, which should prove of great use to them in after life.

There were 339 schools of all classes in operation during the year, namely, 264 day, 58 boarding, and 17 industrial schools.

As compared with the previous year, there is a decrease of two schools, one day school less and one boarding school less, being in operation.

The total enrolment for the year was 12,413 pupils—6,211 boys and 6,202 girls. As compared with the last fiscal year this shows an increase of 235 pupils—44 boys and 191 girls.

The days schools had an enrolment of 7,721 pupils, the boarding schools 3,011 and the industrial schools 1.681.

The average attendance during the year was 7,878, being a decrease of 417, in comparison with the previous year. The percentage of attendance was 63.46, while in the previous year it was 68.03.

In addition to the above about 75 Indian children, most of them orphaned or neglected are being cared for and educated in different public and private residential institutions throughout the Dominion.

The schools in operation during the year were conducted under the following auspices: Undenominational, 56 day and 2 industrial; Roman Catholic, 87 day, 32 boarding, and 8 industrial; Church of England, 75 day, 17 boarding, and 3 industrial; Methodist, 38 day, 3 boarding, and 4 industrial; Presbyterian, 6 day and 6 boarding; Salvation Army, 2 day.

In the western provinces, the department has a system of assistance for those ex-pupils of boarding and industrial schools who are reported to be deserving. Upon leaving school a male ex-pupil may be given a grant of cattle, horses, implements, tools, and building material. Female ex-pupils are granted sewing machines or household furniture. The encouragement thus given to the best ex-pupils has proved to be a great stimulus to progress, and although there are exceptions, the majority of ex-pupils show the benefits they have obtained from their education.

During the past fiscal year fifteen female and thirteen male ex-pupils have been assisted to the extent of \$3,176.48, and refunds to the extent of \$2,226.97 have been received.

The expenditure on Indian education from parliamentary appropriations during the past fiscal year amounted to \$734,112.33. This is practically the same as last year, when \$733,768.09 was expended. Expenditures for new buildings and repairs to old buildings have been curtailed to as great an extent as possible since the commencement of the war. Owing to the increase in the cost of living the department has found it necessary to increase the salaries of many of the day-school teachers.

The following statement shows the expenditure for the fiscal year ended March 31, 1918, for Indian education, from parliamentary appropriation:—

Province.	Day Schools.	Boarding Schools.	Industrial Schools.	Ex-pupils.	Travel and Salaries.	Tuition.	Freight Expenses.	Miscellan- eous.	Total.
Ontario Quebec Nova Scotia New Brunswick Prince Edward Island Manitoba Saskatchewan Alberta North West Territories British Columbia Yukon	25, 348 39 7, 698 48 7, 255 36 856 36 18, 046 48 22, 710 56 3, 351 15 600 00 34, 724 70 3, 252 50	73,313 97 70,783 05 82,927 12 21,293 38 46,122 99	35, 629 38 38, 221 53 12, 905 85 73, 450 21	2,495 23 293 85 150 00 205 75	2,533 13 400 00 341 15 300 00 2,130 45	4,764 17 348 86 100 00 20 00 334 69	269 54 3 1 70 • 7 50 622 28 810 25 697 02 631 29 394 78 91 39	5,548 94 335 10 408 45 26 07 3,579 29 2,867 89 1,364 11 60 52 2,445 06 43,91	8,382 74 8,165 19 909 93 134,362 47 135,987 17 101,395 25 22,585 19 159,538 68

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

In addition to the above, the various bands of Indians, whose funds are sufficient to meet the outlay, contributed the sum of \$29,340.70 towards the payment of teachers' salaries and the maintenance af school buildings on their reserves. For the fiscal year ended March 31, 1918, the amounts so contributed have been as follows:—

Account No.	Band.			Capital.	
		\$	cts.	\$	'cts.
1	Ojibbewas of Batchawana	466	90		
2	Chippewas of Beausolief	425	22		
3 `	Chippewas of Nawash	2,018	57	1.885	35
4	Chippewas of Rama	381			
5	Chippewas of Sarnia	1,749			
6	Chippewas of Saugeen	2,320			
7	Chippewas of Snake Island	179			
8	Chippewas of the Thames	779			
9	Chippewas of Walpole Island	200			
12	Ojibbewas of Garden River	566			
13	Ojibbewas of Henvey Inlet	100			
14	Ojibbewas of Nipissing	337			
17	Mississaguas of Alnwick	606			
18	Mississaguas of Credit	678			
19	Mississaguas of Rice Lake	300			
20	Mississaguas of Mud Lake	366			
22	Mohawks of Bay of Quinte	1,697			
23	Moravians of Thames	643			
30	Chippewas of Parry Sound	426			
33	Six Nations of Grand River	9,731			
34	Shawanaga		96		
50	Algorithms of River Desert	516			
82	Ojibbewas of Whitefish Lake	150			
246	Ojibbewas of Shegiuandah	303			
247	Ojibbewas of Sheshegwaning	802		952	00
248	Ohbbewas of South Bay	350			
251	Ojibbewas of West Bay	3,87	30	~	
		26,503	35	2,837	35
	Total			29,340	70

The amount expended from interest represents current expenses, while the expenditure from capital was an outlay for new buildings.

The expenditure by the religious denominations engaged in Indian educational work is not known.

At the request of the directors, an exhibit of Indian school work was made at the Central Canada Exhibition held at Ottawa in September. Only limited time was allowed for preparation and, for this reason, the exhibit was not as large as might have been secured. However, a most creditable display of sewing, writing, drawing, and other school work was made, and our exhibit elicited a great deal of favourable comment. A more complete exhibit is contemplated for next year.

A comprehensive statistical statement will be found in Part II of this report showing the enrolment and attendance at all classes of schools.

BUILDINGS.

It is the policy of the department to replace old boarding and industrial schools by modern structures, with complete sanitary equipment, and to erect new agency and farm buildings where these are necessary for the efficient carrying on of the work. During the past few years, however, the limited appropriation at the disposal of the department has prevented the erection of new buildings to any extent. This year no new school buildings have been undertaken, the appropriations being used in repairs to existing buildings requiring them.

ROADS, BRIDGES AND DRAINAGE.

The building of new permanent roads and bridges, and the maintaining in good condition of the main thoroughfares crossing reserves, entails considerable expenditure, the cost of up-keep now being greater owing to the increased traffic of heavily loaded motor vehicles.

This traffic also necessitates the strengthening of bridges to carry these increased loads safely. In addition to these necessary repairs, new concrete bridges have been built on the Tuscarora reserve, Six Nations reserve, Ontario, and Caughnawaga reserve, Quebec; also a concrete steel bridge on the Oneida and Tuscarora reserves, and two wooden bridges on Walpole island, Ontario. Plans and specifications have also been prepared for two bridges on the Caradoc reserve, the construction of which have not yet been commenced. Drains of considerable extent, with retaining walls, are being put in on the Caughnawaga reserve to prevent flooding of land and the easy flow of surface water to its natural outlet.

The water supply system has been extended at the Kootenay Industrial school, and septic tank and drainage systems have been undertaken at several points where these were necessary to prevent contamination of water supplies.

Drainage systems have also been established on several of the reserves during the year.

Drainage work is being carried on at the Six Nations reserve, where over 30 miles of open ditches, comprising a drainage basin of about ten thousand acres are being constructed. Drains are also being constructed at Rice Lake, Muncey, Moravian, Walpole Island, Sarnia, and Kettle Point reserves. The surveys, etc., are made free of charge to the Indians. Tile drains are also being put down at Muncey, Moravian, Six Nations, and Sarnia reserves.

SURVEYS.

Quebec.—An inspection was made, and also valuations of damages, to certain flooded lands at Caughnawaga injured by the waters held back by the Canadian Pacific Railway embankment.

Ontario.—A survey was made of a portion containing 18·18 acres of reserve No. 16-A at the west end of Rainy lake for the purpose of being leased for the use of the Fort Frances boarding school.

An inspection was made in the Sarnia Indian reserve for the purpose of obtaining information regarding the new bridge to be built over Telford creek.

A survey and plans of two drains were made to be constructed in the Stony Point and Kettle Point Indian reserves.

Two bridges and several drains in the Six Nations Indian reserve were examined, and instructions given for their repair.

The limits of the Glebe lot near Brantford were defined by survey.

Two large culverts in the Muncey Indian reserve were examined, and instructions given for their re-construction.

The improvements were surveyed and the lands selected for a reserve for the Indians at Moose point, Georgian bay.

New agricultural drains have been surveyed and constructed at Rice Lake, Tuscarora, Muncey, Sarnia, Kettle Point, and Stony Point.

Manitoba.—The surrendered portion of the Long Plain Indian reserve No. 6 was surveyed, and the different quarter-sections valued for the purpose of their sale.

A survey of the limit of the Brokenhead Indian reserve across section 24, township 16, range 6, east Principal meridian, was made defining the limits of the swamp lands in order to prevent further misunderstanding in connection with the cutting of hay.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

A survey was made to readjust the limits of the Battle Lake Indian reserve No. 61-B received in exchange for land flooded in reserve No. 61-A.

A re-survey was made to obtain data required for the registration of plans of the surrendered lands in townships 14 and 15, ranges 5 and 6, east Principal meridian, in the St. Peters Indian reserve.

Saskatchewan.—A survey was made of the cemetery lot and road leading thereto in the S.W. 4 section 11, township 30, range 32, west First meridian, in the Cote Indian reserve.

British Columbia.—The Cheakamus Indian reserve, New Westminster Agency, No. 11 of the Squamish band was divided into blocks for the purpose of issuing timber leases.

The limits of Indian reserve No. 13 of the Squamish band having become obliterated, were re-traced and re-posted.

A re-survey was made of a disputed limit of the Penelakut Indian reserve No. 2 on Galiano island to ascertain whether certain Indian houses had been built off the reserve on the adjoining property.

LANDS AND TIMBER.

Sales of surrendered, surveyed lands are shown in the tabular statement No. 1, herewith, and during the past year 34,544.96 acres were sold, realizing \$136,230.98.

During the year 308 Crown grants were issued and recorded under the provisions of the Indian Act, and forwarded either direct to the patentees or to the different registrars of Titles for the districts in which the lands patented were situate, in accordance with the Land Titles Act.

Returns of Crown grants to the number of forty-one were prepared and forwarded to the registrars of the counties and districts in which the lands patented were situate, and four returns were made to the Provincial Secretary of Ontario covering lands patended within that province.

The unsold lands on the Blackfoot Indian reserve were offered for sale by public auction at Gleichen, on the 6th of June, 1917, and 55,327.70 acres were sold in quarter-sections, realizing \$1,276,190.92.

The unsold lands in the townships of Pedley, Beaucage, and Commanda, and the surrendered portions of the Nipissing Indian reserve were offered for sale by public auction at North Bay on the 27th of June, 1917, and there were sold 9,911 42 acres, realizing the sum of \$43,417.75. A second sale of the lots remaining unsold on this reserve was held, by public auction, at Sturgeon Falls, on the 10th of October, 1917, at which sale 2,461 acres were sold, realizing \$13,601.13. In November, 1917, the remaining unsold lots in these townships were placed in the hands of the local Indian Agent, at Sturgeon Falls, for sale at upset prices and subject to the usual terms.

On the 15th of October, 1917, the Fort William Band of Indians surrendered certain parcels of land on the Fort William reserve, comprising an area of 270-1 acres, to be disposed of to the corporation of the city of Fort William for park purposes, for the sum of \$25,000, and the granting of certain privileges in connection therewith to the Indians.

On the 8th of September, 1917, five lots in the township of Mills, and three lots in the township of Burpee, were offered for sale by public auction at Gore Bay, and were sold for the sum of \$6,050.

LOCATION TICKETS.

Location tickets granting title under the provisions of the Indian Act to individual Indian owners for lands on their reserves were issued during the past year to the number of 148, and on the 31st of March last there were current 2,171 location tickets.

LEASES.

Under the provisions of section 11 of the regulations for the disposal of Indian lands, leases were issued in triplicate, to white men, at the request of Indian locatees to the number of 60, and on the 31st of March last there were 1,256 leases current.

TIMBER.

The quantity of timber cut on Indian reserves during the year 1916-17 was nearly 50 per cent greater than during the previous year.

The quantities cut under license and permit were:-

Pinefeet b.m.	8,898,996
Spruce "	3,566,837
Hemlock "	1,397,746
Other conifers "	740,460
Maple "	236,569
Other hardwoods "	344,206
Other softwoods "	486,212
Cordwood for munitions manufacturecords.	1,776
Cordwood for fuel "	4,823
Pulpwood "	9,602
Shingle bolts "	8,739
Ties	26,825
Posts "	13,566
Poles "	1,189
Boom timber	92,697

In addition to the above quantities the Indians cut approximately 14 million feet b. m. for building purposes, and 20,000 cords for firewood for their own use, besides a quantity of material suitable for the native manufacture of axe handles, baskets, and snow-shoe bows.

Cash receipts from the sale of timber during the year were:

Bonus for timber on Reserve 26C Lake of the Woods	\$ 7,500 00
" " " 23B " "	10,000 00
Bonus for timber on Hope and Beckwith Islands	114,500 00
" Reserve 35C Lake of the Woods	103,000 00
" French River Reserve, Ont	22,000 00
" St. Croix Reserve, N.S	600 00
Dues on timber cut under license	54,563 36
Dues on timber cut under permit	19,671 72
Trespass dues	254 30
Penalty dues	1,360 30
Ground rents and fees	1,461 00
Total	\$334,910 68

There were twenty-three licenses current April 30, 1918, being two more than in the previous year, one license having been cancelled, two terminated and five new ones issued.

The Indians of Ontario cut large quantities of material for the manufacture of shell boxes and chemical wood for the manufacture of acetone to be used as a solvent for gun-cotton.

Facilities have recently been afforded the Imperial Munitions Board whereby they might have access to spruce timber on Indian reserves in the province of British Columbia for the manufacture of aeroplanes, and it is expected that the Indians themselves will cut large quantities of the Sitka or silver spruce to be used for this purpose.

Estimates of timber and reports on land of twenty-one reserves have been prepared during the past year, the statistical data thus obtained being of great value in the administration of the resources of the Indians of these reserves.

Encouragement is being given to the Indians of Eastern Canada to cut hardwood for fuel purposes in order to assist in relieving the anticipated shortage of fuel for the forthcoming winter.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

SUMMARY OF INDIAN AFFAIRS IN THE VARIOUS PROVINCES BASED ON THE REPORT OF THE DEPARTMENT'S AGENTS AND INSPECTORS FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDED MARCH 31, 1918.

The local administration of the Indian lands, on the reserves scattered throughout the Dominion, is conducted through the department's agencies, of which there are in all 114. The number of bands included in the agency varies from one to more than thirty. The staff of an agency usually includes various officers in addition to the agent, such as medical officer, clerk, farm instructor, field matron, constable, stockman, etc., according to the special requirements of the agency in question. At many of the smaller agencies in the older provinces, where the Indians are more advanced the work is comparatively light, requiring only the services of an agent. The work of the agencies is supervised by the department's inspectors, each inspector having charge of a certain number of agencies.

ONTARIO.

Agencies.—The following agencies are included in the province of Ontario: Alnwick, Bay of Quinte, Cape Croker, Chapleau, Chippewas, Munsees and Oneidas of the Thames, Christian Island, Fort Frances, Georgina and Snake Islands, Golden Lake, Gore Bay, Kenora, Lake Superior (Eastern and Western Divisions), Manitowaning, Mississaguas of the Credit, Moravians of the Thames, Parry Sound, Rama, Rice and Mud Lakes, Sarnia, Saugeen, Scugog, Six Nations, Sturgeon Falls, Thessalon and Walpole Island.

Tribal Origin.—The great majority of the Indians of Ontario are Ojibwas, and are of Algonkin stock. The Oneidas of the Thames, the Mohawks of the Bay of Quinte, the Mohawks of the Parry Sound district, and the Six Nations of Brantford are of Iroquoian stock. There is a band of Pottawattamies at Walpole Island, and Delawares at the Caradoc agency; these are of Algonkin stock.

Occupations.—The principal occupation of the Indians in the eastern, central, and southern parts of the province is mixed-farming, including grain-growing, stockraising, vegetable gardening, and dairying. There has been a great improvement during the past few years in their methods of cultivation, which is largely due to the work of the department's field agents.

An account of the part played by the Indians of Ontario in the campaign for greater production will be found on page 10. Statistics with regard to agricultural operations will be found on page 48, Part II. During the summer mouths the Indians find a profitable source of income in employment as guides and canoemen for tourists, surveyors, prospectors, and fire rangers. Some of them work as sailors and deckhands for navigation companies on the great lakes, and a number are employed on the railways in summer. In lumbering districts many of the Indians work in the lumber-shanties during the winter months, and at river-driving in spring, and in the mills in summer.

Many of the Indians who live in the vicinity of the centres of population are employed as day labourers in the various local industries, such as munition plants, canning factories, cement works, implement factories, oil refineries, iron works, box factories, brick and tile-making, flax pulling, etc.

Some of the Indian women are employed as domestics; and many of them derive a considerable income making fancy-work and baskets. At Rice Lake and Savanne some of the women and children engage in berry and wild-rice picking. The Indians still find a profitable source of income in the making of mitts, moccasins, snowshoes, and canoes.

About fifty Indians from the Fort William agency have gone West to help with the harvesting.

Health.—The health of the Indians of Ontario has, on the whole, been good during the past year. Tuberculosis is their worst enemy, and is responsible for many deaths among them each year.

There was an outbreak of smallpox among the Chippewas of Sarnia, but the cases were promptly isolated and quarantined, and the spread of an epidemic was prevented. There was a serious epidemic of measles this spring at the Fort Frances agency. This disease is much more dangerous to Indians than to whites.

Dwellings.—The great majority of the Ontario Indians have frame houses, which are in many cases well built and comfortable, and compare very favourably with those found in white communities. Some of the Indians have houses of stone or brick. At the Christian Island, Georgina and Snake Islands, Fort Frances, Gore Bay, Kenora, Savanne, Fort William and Sturgeon Falls agencies the majority of the houses are still of log construction. In the districts included in the Chapleau and Fort William agencies many of the Indians continue to live in tepees.

NEW ONTARIO.

Hunting and fishing are the chief sources of livelihood for the Indians of Northwestern Ontario and the James Bay district. Their only other source of income is acting as guides and canoemen in the summer months. These northern districts are not suitable for agriculture, but the Indians are beginning to raise potatoes with some measure of success. These Indians live in tents throughout the year.

They are very subject to tuberculosis, although their health is otherwise good.

QUEBEC.

Agencies.—The following agencies are included in the province of Quebec: Becancour, Bersimis, Caughnawaga, lake St. John, Lorette, Maria, Mingan, Oka, River Desert, Ristigouche, Seven Islands, St. Francis, St. Regis, Timiskaming and Viger.

Tribal Origin.—The principal tribes found in Quebec are: Iroquois at Caughnawaga, lake of Two Mountains, and St. Regis; the Hurons of Lorette are also of Iroquoian stock; the Montagnais, who are also of Algonkin stock, at Bersimis, Mingan, lake St. John and Seven Islands; the Abenakis, also of Algonkin stock, at Becancour and St. Francis; the Micmacs, also of Algonkin stock, at Maria and Ristigouche; and the Malecites, also of Algonkin stock, at Viger.

Occupations.—In the agricultural districts of the province the Indians are displaying much keener interest in farming, and market gardening, and a marked improvement is observable in their methods of cultivation.

In the Gaspe peninsula and districts adjacent thereto, the Indians are chiefly employed in the lumber shanties. In the Maniwaki and North Timiskaming agencies also a number of Indians work in the shanties.

Many Indians from the Caughnawaga and Lake of Two Mountains agencies work in munition factories.

One of the principal industries among the Indians of this province is the making of ash and sweet-grass baskets. A number of them spend the summer in the country resorts in the United States, where they sell baskets to tourists. The Indians also make lacrosse sticks, axe handles, racquets, and moccasins. Some of them are employed as guides to tourists and canoeists.

Health.—On the whole the health of the Indians of Quebec has been good during the past year. In this, as in every other provinces, tuberculosis is the disease which more than any other threatens the health of the Indians. Epidemics of scabies and grippe affected all the Indians of the Seven Islands reserve, but without any very serious consequences. There was an epidemic of diptheria in the Timiskaming agency, but no deaths resulted therefrom.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

Dwellings.—In the settled parts of the province, the great majority of the Indians live in houses of frame construction, which are as a rule comfortable and well built. Some of them have good stone houses. In the more remote northern district many of the Indians continue to dwell in tents.

THE NORTH SHORE.

The cod-fishing industry is being successfully developed among the Indians of Mingan, Natashkwan, Romaine, St. Augustine, and Moisie, under departmental supervision.

Although these Indians have always been considered of a naturally indolent disposition, they are rapidly becoming good fishermen, which is surprisingly satisactory, in view of the arduous character of this industry as carried on in the Gulf, where the fisherman's working day begins at three o'clock in the morning, and the last operation of salting is not completed until evening.

I regret to state that the general health of the Gulf Indians has not been good during the past few years, and that in consequence their numbers are decreasing.

The Indians of these parts do scarcely any farming or gardening as the climate and soil are not suitable for agriculture. Some of them, however, are beginning to raise a few potatoes.

NEW BRUNSWICK.

Agencies.—There are three agencies in the province of New Brunswick, the Northeastern located at Buctouche, the Northern, located at Perth, and the Southwestern located at Fredericton.

Tribal Origin.—The majority of the Indians of New Brunswick belong to the Micmac race, which is of Algonkin stock. In addition to these there are some bands of Malecites, also of Algonkin stock.

Occupations.—In the northeastern division the Indians are engaged in fishing, hunting, trapping, and farming. A number work in the lumber woods during winter and at the lumber mills in summer. In the northern division the Indians work in the woods in winter, river drive in the spring, and are for the most part employed as farm labourers in the summer and fall. In the southwestern division the Indians support themselves chiefly by the sale of Indian wares. In all parts of the provinces the Indians are expert at making baskets, snowshoes, moccasins, and other Indian wares.

The Indians of this province are showing a greater interest in farming than formerly.

Health and Sanitation.—The health of the Indians has been good during the past year, with the exception of cases of tuberculosis. They are learning to pay more attention to sanitary conditions than in the past.

Dwellings.—The great majority of the Indians of New Brunswick live in small frame houses, which in most cases are well built and well cared for. A gradual improvement is observed from year to year in their dwellings and outbuildings.

NOVA SCOTIA.

Agencies.—The following agencies are included in the province of Nova Scotia: Yarmouth, Digby, Annapolis, Queens, Shelburne, Lunenburg, Kings, Halifax, Cumberland, Colchester, Pictou, Richmond, Victoria, Inverness, Antigonish-Guysboro, two in Hants county (Windsor and Shubenacadie), and two in Cape Breton county (Eskasoni and Shubenacadie).

Tribal Origin.—The Indians of Nova Scotia are Micmacs, and are of Algonkin stock.

Occupations.—The great majority of the Indians who reside on reserves in Nova Scotia are farmers in a small way. Their principal agricultural products are hay, potatoes, and garden vegetables. They also raise horses and cattle, but no sheep and very few pigs. Between seed-time and harvest many of them go abroad and find employment in diverse occupations as day labourers. Those who do not live on reserves occupy themselves to a great extent with the manufacture of axe-handles, pick-handles, hockey sticks, butter tubs, baskets of various kinds, etc. A certain class, including some who reside on reserves and some who do not, make lumbering in its various branches their chief occupation. They assist in cutting the timber in the forests, in conveying it to the saw-mills, and finally in converting it into boards, deals, scantling, shingles, laths, etc. At certain seasons of the year, hunting, trapping, and acting as guides for sportsmen are also favourite occupations of a certain number mostly of middle age.

Health and Sanitation.—Sanitary regulations are surprisingly well observed by these Indians, circumstances considered, and as a consequence an improvement in their general health is manifest. Tuberculosis is less prevalent than formerly. An epidemic of smallpox in neighbouring localities spread to Salmon River reserve last February; but as a result of prompt action by the municipal health officer, and of the strict observance by the Indians of quarantine and other necessary regulations, the disease was speedily subdued among them, and no deaths occurred.

Dwellings.—Most Indians in Nova Scotia live in small frame houses, well finished outside, but usually in the rough inside. However, the general tendency is decidedly towards improving their condition in this respect. Quite a number live in roomy, comfortable dwellings, well finished throughout and fairly well furnished.

Halifax Disaster.—The small settlement of Indians at Tuft's Cove suffered very heavily at the time of the Halifax disaster, as it is located almost directly opposite the point where the munition ship blew up. Eight of these Indians were killed, including one man, four women, and three children, and the teacher, Mr. George Richardson, was killed on the way to the Indian school. Nearly all the survivors received more or less severe injuries. They were left in an absolutely destitute condition. Their dwellings, household effects, and supplies of food and other necessaries were destroyed. The necessary relief has been provided by the relief commission at Dartmouth, and also in part by the department. I am glad to say that these Indians are now in fully as good circumstances as they were prior to the disaster.

PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND.

Agency.—One agency is sufficient for the purposes of the department in this province, as the total Indian population is only 292.

Tribal Origin.—The Indians of this province all belong to the Micmac tribe, which is of Algonkin stock.

Occupations.—Some of the Indians of Prince Edward Island work their land, but their principal occupations are fishing and basket-making. Some of the Indians own stock, which is of good quality, and well cared for.

The oyster fishing was this year a total failure, and the lobster fishing was less profitable than last season, and in consequence the income of the Indians has been reduced to a considerable extent.

The majority of the able-bodied men have gone to the front.

MANITOBA.

Agencies.—The following agencies are included in the province of Manitoba: Fisher River, Clandeboye, Norway House, Griswold, Portage la Prairie and Manitowapah, Pas and Birtle.

Tribal Origin.—The majority of the Indians of Manitoba belong to the Ojibwa race, which is of Algonkin stock. Bands of Swampy Crees are found at the Norway House and Fisher River agencies and in the York Factory district; these are also of Algonkin stock. The Indians located at the Griswold agency are Sioux; there are also Sioux at the Birtle and Portage la Prairie agencies. There is a band of Chipewyans at Fort Churchill; this tribe is of Athapascan stock.

Occupations.—In the agricultural parts of the province, wherein are situated the Birtle, Griswold, and Portage la Prairie agencies, the chief occupation of the Indians is grain-growing. The Indians of the Portage la Prairie agency were very successful with their crops last year. One Indian of the Long Plain band, for example, had 2,800 bushels of wheat, which he sold at \$2.08 a bushel. Several others had upwards of 1,000 bushels of wheat. The Roseau River Indians were enabled to pay off a great part of their debts through the success of their farming operations last year. They have agreed to break 175 acres to assist the 1919 greater-production campaign, and the Indians of the Birtle agency have for the same purpose agreed to break 250 acres.

The Indians of the Pas agency were very successful last year with their stock and

garden produce.

In the Clandeboye, Fisher River, Norway House, Pas, and Manitowapah agencies, and throughout the northern districts, the Indians continue to find their principal source of livelihood in hunting and fishing. The hunting and fishing Indians have not suffered from the increased cost of living, as the value of fish and fur has on an average since the beginning of the war been about double that during the five years prior to the war.

These Indians are experts guides and canoemen and many of them find employ-

ment at this work, for which they receive good wages.

In the more settled districts many of the young men receive high wages as farm labourers. Some also are employed at road-work, in mines and on railway construction, and in most cases their services have been found very satisfactory by their employers. Some of the more educated Indians work as clerks for traders and merchants, and most of them have proved to be very efficient in their work. They are not so successful, however, when they undertake to trade independently, owing to their tendency to give credit to excess.

Some of the young women are skilled needle-workers, and earn a good living sewing for white settlers. A number also are employed as domestics. Among some of the bands the women derive a considerable income from the sale of willow baskets,

rag and straw mats, moccasins, bead-work, senega root, and wild fruits.

The majority of the bands in the province raise stock.

Statistics of the agricultural operations of the Indians of Manitoba will be found on page 47, Part II, and of their stock holdings on page 53, Part II.

Health.—The health of the Indians throughout the province has been very good during the past year, and a marked improvement is observable. The Indians are learning to pay much greater attention to sanitation and personal cleanliness.

There is a marked difference between the methods of housekeeping followed on the reserves of the settled parts of the province and in the more outlying districts. At the Birtle agency, for example, the houses are furnished with good iron beds, side-boards, tables, chairs, and good kitchen utensils, whereas at the Pas agency the Indians in most cases still prefer to eat and sleep on the floor.

Dwellings.—Most of the Indian houses are of log construction. The Indians are expert axemen, and their log houses are usually well built and comfortable. The houses in the more northern districts are, however, still of a very primitive type, being roofed simply with poles and mud, and usually have only one room. In the more settled parts of the province the Indians are beginning to build frame houses. Many of the Manitoba Indians continue to live in tent during the summer months.

SASKATCHEWAN.

Agencies.—The following agencies are included in the province of Saskatchewan: Assiniboine, Battleford, Carlton, Crooked Lake, Duck Lake, Moose Mountain, Onion Lake, Pelly, Qu'Appelle, and Touchwood Hills.

Tribal Origin.—The most numerous tribes among the Saskatchewan Indians are the Ojibwas, Swampy Crees and Plains Crees, which all belong to the great Algonkin stock. In addition to these, Sioux Indians are found at the Assiniboine, Moose Mountain, Qu'Appelle and Carlton agencies, and on the Moose Woods reserve. In the Onion Lake agency there is a band of Chipewyans, who are of Athapascan stock. There are also a few Chipewyan Indians in the Isle à la Crosse district.

Occupations.—The principal occupations of the Indians of Saskatchewan are farming and stock-raising.

The great majority of the farming Indians are well provided with farm machinery and implements, and in most cases they take good care of them.

Statistics of their agricultural operations will be found on page 49, Part II, and of their stock holdings on page 60, Part II.

With very few exceptions the bands in this province own herds of horses and cattle. The Indians as a general rule care well for their stock, and some of it is of exceptionally fine quality.

Many of the Indians work for white farmers in the harvest season.

The Indians in this province derive considerable income from the sale of hay, wood, pickets, and senega root.

In the northern part of the province, hunting and fishing are still very important sources of income to the Indians. The fur catch has been very large during the past season, and the prices received for the pelts have been exceptionally high. The Indians of the Red Pheasant and Stony bands, of the Battleford agency, alone earned \$5,500 from the sale of furs in a period of one month.

Health.—The health of the Indians of Saskatchewan has on the whole been good during the past year, although there is always a considerable amount of tuberculosis and scrofula among them. There was a slight outbreak of small-pox in the Moose Mountain agency, but prompt and effective measures were taken to prevent it from spreading. There was an epidemic of whooping-cough at the Battleford agency, which resulted in three deaths. This disease is much more dangerous to Indians than to whites. There was an outbreak of typhoid fever among the Chipewyans in the Onion Lake agency.

The officers of the department are giving most careful attention to the instruction of the Indians in the principles of hygiene and sanitation, and a marked improvement from year to year in these respects is observable on the reserves.

Dwellings.—The great majority of the Indian dwellings in this province are of log construction. In the more settled districts they are usually two storied, shingle-roofed, and well built. On the reserves which are farther removed from the centres of civilization the old style one- or two-roomed, mud or thatched roof shacks of a very primitive type still predominate. Many of the Indians live in tents in summer. Some of the more progressive Indians are beginning to erect frame houses.

ALBERTA.

Agencies.—The following agencies are included in the province of Alberta: Blackfoot, Blood, Edmonton, Hobbema, Peigan, Saddle Lake, Sarcee, Stony, and Lesser Slave Lake.

Tribal origin.—The Alberta Indians are of Algonkin stock, with the exception of the Sarcees near Calgary and the Beavers and Slaves in the Lesser Slave Lake

 $27 - 3\frac{1}{2}$

agency, who are Athapascan, and the Paul's band in the Edmonton agency, who are Iroquoian, and the Stonies, who are of Siouan stock. The Algonkin Indians of Alberta are subdivised into Blackfoot nation, comprising the Indians of the Blackfoot, Blood and Peigan agencies, Plain Crees found in the Lesser Slave Lake, Saddle Lake, and Hobbema agencies, and a band of Ojibbewas at Moberley Lake, in the Lesser Slave Lake agency.

Industries and Occupations.—The principal occupations of the Alberta Indians are farming and stock-raising in the settled parts of the province. In the more remote northern districts they continue to gain their livelihood almost entirely by hunting, fishing, and trapping.

An account of the activities on the reserves in Alberta in connection with the greater production campaign will be found on page 11.

Practically all the bands in the province own herds of horses and cattle, and their stock is of very fine quality. The Blood Indians have the largest herds, comprising upwards of 4,000 head of the finest beef cattle in the west. The Indians, as a general rule, care for their stock well.

Detailed statistics with regard to the stock held by the Indians of Alberta will be found on page 57, Part II of this report.

The Indian farmers are well supplied with modern machinery and implements, except in the Stony and Lesser Slave Lake agencies, where little farming is done.

Statistics of the grain and root production will be found on page 46, Part II.

Health and Sanitation.—Tuberculosis, pneumonia, and scrofula are the diseases most prevalent among the Indians of this province, and in some bands they are responsible for a heavy mortality.

These Indians are very conservative, and it is difficult to bring about changes in their habits of living. Every effort is being made, however, to make them realize the vital importance of sanitary conditions, and a gradual improvement is observed from year to year.

Buildings.—With the exception of those living in the more remote northern districts, the great majority of the Indians of Albera have modern frame houses, which in many cases are well built, well lighted, and well ventilated. Many of them have good barns, implement sheds and stables. Some of the Indians still live in tents and tepees in summer.

NORTHWEST TERRITORIES.

Agencies.—The department has only two agencies in the Northwest Territories, one being located at Simpson, and the other at Fort Smith.

Tribal Origin.—The principal tribes found in the far north are the Slaves, Hares, Loucheux, Secanies, Dogribs, Yellow-knives, Chipewyans and Caribou Eaters. All these tribes are of Athapascan stock. There are a few Crees in the neighbourhood of Chipewyan. These are of Algonkin stock. The most northerly tribes are the Tukudah, who extend to the Mackenzie Delta, and the Copper Mines, who are located along the Copper Mine river. The territory occupied by these two last mentioned tribes is contiguous to that inhabited by the Eskimos.

Occupations.—These Indians are solely dependent upon fishing and hunting. In view of their nomadic mode of life it is difficult to induce them to take up agricultural pursuits, and they do no farming or gardening, with the exceeption of a few living in the vicinity of the forts, who raise some potatoes. In the summer some of the Indians are employed as pilots and deckhands on the steamers running on the Peace, Slave, and Mackenzie rivers.

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27

Health and Sanitation.—Tuberculosis and scrofula are the diseases most prevalent among the Indians of the Far North. Those who live in tents throughout the year are generally in better health than those who spend the winter in houses.

Every effort is being made by the officers of the department to make these Indians realize the value of hygiene and sanitation, but it is difficult to instruct them in these matters, as they are still in a very primitive stage of development.

Dwellings.—The majority of the northern Indian live in bark or skin tepees all the year round. Those who live in the vicinity of the posts have houses of a primitive type.

YUKON TERRITORY.

Agencies.—There is a departmental superintendent for the Yukon, whose head-quarters is at Dawson.

Tribal origin.—The Forty Mile, Blackstone, and Moosehide bands, known as the Hunkutchin or Big River Indians, belong to the Tukudah tribe. There is a band of Slavies at Lancing Creek who migrated from Fort Good Hope, on the Mackenzie river; another band of Slavies, called Nanahies, is located at the headwaters of the Pelly river. All the above-mentioned Indians are of Athapascan stock. At Mayo, Selkirk, Little Salmon, and Carmacks there are bands belonging to the tribe known as the Stick Indians. Bands belonging to the Tlingit tribe are found at Whitehorse, Teslin Lake, Champagne Landing, and Carcross.

Occupations.—Hunting, fishing, and trapping are the chief occupations of all the bands in the Yukon. In the summer some of the younger men work as deckhands on the steamboats. A few work on the land for the local market gardeners; others cut cordwood and raft logs, and occasionally act as packers.

It is very difficult to arouse any interest in gardening or farming of any kind among these Indians. This is largely due to the fact that adequate attention to gardening or farming would materially interfere with their fishing, and it is during this season that they lay up a store of dried fish for themselves and their dogs for winter use.

A number of these Indians are earning a very good living, and some of them have considerable sums vested in victory bonds and other securities.

Health and Sanitation.—The general health of the Indians throughout the territory has shown an improvement during the past year, and there have been no epidemics. Tuberculosis is the most prevalent disease amongst them, and the problem is a difficult one to deal with in view of the remote localities in which the majority of the Indians of the Yukon live.

The Indians are, however, constantly being urged to adopt sanitary precautions ad to practice greater personal cleanliness, and a gradual improvement in these respects is observable. There is a marked difference in the habits of those Indians who have attended the boarding school and have learned the value of sanitation and cleanliness.

Dwellings.—The Indian villages in the Yukon consist of a number of log cabins. Some of the older cabins are small, badly built, and totally lack ventilation, but these are gradually disappearing and are being replaced by newer, larger, and in every way better houses. A marked improvement is observable in their method of building. A few of the Indians still prefer to live in tents all the year round. In most of the villages there are school-houses and small churches, which as a rule are substantial buildings and are kept in a good state of repair.

BRITISH COLUMBIA.

SOUTHWESTERN DISTRICT.

Agencies.—The following agencies are situated in the southwestern part of the province: Cowichan, Kwawkewlth, New Westminster, and West Coast.

Tribal Origin.—The Indians of the Cowichan and New Westminster agencies belong to the Salish tribe. The Indians of the Kwawkewlth and West Coast agencies belong to the Kwakiutl-Nootka tribe.

Industries and Occupations.—The past year has been one of great prosperity for the Indians of southwestern British Columbia. This condition has been the more welcome inasmuch as it was quite contrary to general anticipation in the beginning of the year, when the outlook seemed decidedly unpropitious. The hopes of the Indians were centred in the fishing industry, as this was the year for the big run of sockeye salmon in the Fraser river. For some unaccountable reason, however, the run of sockeye salmon in the Fraser was a total failure. There are, however, two reasons which account for the prosperity of these Indians in spite of this disappointment, namely, the extraordinarily high price paid for all kinds of fish, and the great scarcity of unskilled labour. Never in the history of the Pacific coast have such high prices been paid for fish as during the past year. Even the poorer variety, known as dog salmon, sold for as high as 67 cents each. On the West coast some Indians are known to have earned as much as \$1,000 in a single week. It is not likely that during the coming season the Indians of the west coast of Vancouver island will go far afield to fish, as they have numerous opportunities at their doors to work in the canneries or fish independently and dispose of their catches to whom they please. These advantages are due to the fact that many fish companies are now operating canneries, salteries, and freezing plants at numerous points on the west coast of Vancouver island.

The Indians have found ample opportunities to earn good wages at the logging camps, saw-mills, and at stevedore work, and a number of them have earned from five to seven dollars a day.

In the hop fields of Agassiz, Chilliwack, and Sardis, the Indians earned good wages in spite of the fact that the crop was a poor one, and that a much smaller acreage was put under cultivation. This was due to the particular care that was taken to fully inform the Indians with respect to the prevailing condition, and to see that the number going to the fields would only be sufficient to ensure their earning good wages.

It is pleasing to note that the bulk of the money earned by these Indians was put to good purpose, in the purchase or manufacture of launches, and also in many cases in the improvement of their homes, as is evidenced by the fact that new houses have been constructed on nearly all the reserves.

The agricultural Indians of the Cowichan and New Westminster agencies have also had a prosperous year. Their crops were excellent, and they obtained good prices for their produce. On the reserves in the neighbourhood of Chilliwack the production was considerably greater than in past years.

Health.—It is gratifying to be able to say that on the whole the health of the Indians of this inspectorate has been all that could be expected during the past year. Although various epidemics, such as measles and whooping-cough, have been prevalent among the white children on the coast, the Indians have happily escaped contracting these diseases, which as a rule, have such disastrous results among them.

Dwellings.—The majority of the Indians in the southwestern inspectorate now have good frame houses, and only a few of the older Indians continue to live in the primitive shacks and cabins of fermer days.

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27

SOUTHEASTERN DISTRICT.

Agencies.—The following agencies are situated in the southeastern part of the province: Kamloops, Kootenay, Lytton, Okanagan, Stuart Lake and Williams Lake.

Tribal Origin.—The Indians of the Kamloops, Lytton, and Okanagan agencies belong to the Salish tribe. The Kootenay tribe is located in the agency of the same name. The Indians of the Stuart Lake and Williams Lake agencies belong to the Athapascan race.

Industries and Occupations.—There has been marked progress in all the agencies in southeastern British Columbia during the past year, and the Indians would have derived a very substantial revenue from the sale of their produce had it not been for the severe drought which prevailed during the summer of 1917. In spite of this serious drawback many of them prospered, as is evidenced by the fact that a number of them bought Victory Bonds and the investments of individual Indians in the bonds were in some cases as high as \$1,000.

The sale of beans and cattle were the most profitable sources of income to the Indian farmers of this district. The Indians of the Lytton agency had more than a dozen car-loads of beans, for which they received 11 cents per pound.

In the cattle-raising industry the Indians of the Lower Okanagan and Similkameen districts in the Okanagan agency, those in the vicinity of Douglas lake in the Kamloops agency, and the Anahams in the Williams Lake agency made a particularly good showing.

More fall ploughing was done in 1917 than in any previous year, and preparations have been made for a greater increase in the acreage under crop in the season of 1918. Dairying and hog production are both receiving more attention than formerly.

Health and Sanitation.—There have been no serious epidemics among any of the bands of this inspectorate during the past year. There is a constant betterment from year to year in the health of these Indians, which is attributed in great measure to the better class of dwellings that they are erecting, and the consequent improvement in sanitary conditions.

Dwellings.—A marked improvement has been made in recent years in the class of dwellings erected by the Indians of the Okanagan agency, the majority of whom now have good frame houses on cement foundations, and which are in many cases neatly painted. In the Kootenay agency, new and improved dwellings are gradually taking the place of the unsanitary shacks which were so common among these Indians a few years ago. In the Lytton agency many of the Indians have saved enough money to enable them either to build new houses or to improve their old ones, and they now realize that it is better to build houses with separate rooms than to continue in their old method of living in one room. Among the Shuswaps of the Kamploops agency the majority of the dwellings are still of log construction. Many of the Thompson and Okanagan Indians in the Kamloops agency have frame houses, which are well built and well ventilated.

NORTHERN DISTRICT.

Agencies.—The following agencies are situated in the northern part of the province: Babine, Bella Coola, Nass, Queen Charlotte, and Stikine.

Tribal Origin.—The Indians of the Bella Coola agency belong to the Salish tribe. Those in the Queen Charlotte Islands are Haidas. Those in the Stikine agency are Tlingits. Those in the Nass are Tsimshians. The Indians of the Babine agency belong to the Athapascan race.

Industries and Occupations.—There has been a great improvement in the welfare of the Indians of Northern British Columbia owing to the increased demand for Indian labour, and the high prices paid for fish and furs.

Their chief occupations are fishing, hunting, trapping, logging, teaming, and boat-building. Many of them work in the canneries and saw-mills.

An interesting and progressive commercial enterprise has been undertaken by the Indians of the Skidegate reserve in the Queen Charlotte islands in the organization of the Graham Island and Skidegate Oil and Trading Company, the members of which are all Indians of the Skidegate band. Directors have been elected, and the affairs of the company are being conducted on an efficient business basis. They have leased the necessary buildings and equipment, and an industry has been started that will materially assist them and also provide food from a variety of fish that has hitherto been wasted. The fish in question is known by the Indian name of "kakata." A number of Indian men and women are now employed in this work, and there is every reason to believe that a large and prosperous industry will develop from the venture.

Health and Sanitation.—Health conditions have been very good among the Indians throughout the northern part of the province during the past year, and a marked improvement in sanitary conditions is observable.

Buildings.—There is a marked improvement from year to year in the class of houses and out-buildings erected on the Indian reserves in this district. Many of these houses are well finished on the interior and are equipped with modern cook stoves, sewing machines and other comforts of civilization. The Haida Indians of the Queen Charlotte Islands are excellent carpenters and build up-to-date frame houses that compare very favourably with those found in white communities.

Although many of the Indian in this inspectorate continue to erect dwellings of log construction, these are of a greatly improved design as compared with their old cabins and are in many cases well finished with lumber on the interior.

FINANCIAL.

At the close of the twelve months ended March 31, 1918, the capital of the Indian Trust Fund, which at the end of the preceding year amounted to \$7,870,230.36, had increased to \$8,665,137.35.

The amounts expended from the Consolidated Revenue Fund were as follows: voted by Parliament for the purposes of the department, \$1,771,660.49; and annuities by statute, \$187,066.

On March 31, last, the balance to the credit of the Indian Savings Account for the funding of the annuities and earnings of pupils at industrial schools, together with collections from Indians for purchases of stock and for ranching and farming expenses, was \$55,519.49. Deposits and interest during the twelve months aggregated \$67,290.68, and withdrawals, \$73,608.07.

I have the honour to be, sir,

Your obedient servant,

DUNCAN C. SCOTT,

Deputy Superintendent General of Indian Affairs.

PART II

TABULAR STATEMENTS

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919
TABLE No. 1.—RECAPITULATION:—CENSUS
Arranged under Departmental Inspectorates and

							,	
Inspectors and Districts.			_	Reli	gion.			
-	Number in Band.	Anglican.	Baptist.	Methodist.	Presbyterian.	Roman Catholic.	Other Christian Beliefs.	Aboriginal Beliefs.
Alberta	5,598	809		1,548		2,203		1,038
British Columbia	24,744	4,492		3,075	585	12,389	369	1,334
Manitoba	14,827	4,919	110	3,128	603	2,408	423	2,831
New Brunswick	1,846					1,846		
Nova Scotia.	2,031	14	10			2,006	1	
Ontario	1	5,597	1,177	4,543	12	6,321	519	1,225
Prince Edward Island	292				. 	292		
Quebec	13,366	119		452	6	8,655	. 20	
Saskatchewan	7,764	1,885		74	949	3,008	94	1,630
Isle à la Crosse District	1,999	688				1,311		
Treaty No. 8 Inspectorate	4,821	438				1,654		356
Treaty No. 9 Inspectorate	2,634		 					
Northwest Territories	3,579	307				1.793		
Yukon	1,528	915				100		
Total Indian Population	105,998			12,820	2,155	43,986		8,414
Baffin Land— ESKIMOS. Hudson Strait Frobisher Bay. Cape Haven. Blacklead Island. Keckerton Island Home Bay. Pond Inlet. Admiralty Inlet. Total. Mainland— Port Burwell.	471 63 23 134 126 90 140 40 1,087							
Ungava Bay. Hudson Strait Hudson Bay (east side) Hudson Bay (west side) including Chesterfield inlet. Franklin Isthmus to Liverpool Bay Hershell Island and Mackenzic Delta and Coast	500 300 200 500 350 250	ļ						
Total	2,209	ļ						
Total Eskimos	3,296	ļ						
Total Number of Indians and Eskimos	109,29		 ·····		·····			

CENSUS

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27
OF INDIANS AND ESKIMOS.

Districts for the Year ended March 31, 1918.

-	Und 6 yea	- 1	Fr 6 to inclus	om 15 sive.	Fro 16 to inclu	om o 20 isive.	Fro 21 to inclu	m o 65 sive.	Fro 65 upwa	5	Char in populs	1 1	Cau of incre		Caus of decrea	i
	Male.	Female.	Male.	Female.	Male.	Female.	Male.	Female.	Male.	Female.	Increase.	Decrease.	Birth.	Migration.	Deaths.	Migration.
-	562	593	581	532	303	301	1,282	1,260	62	122	90	23	216	38	167	20
	1,949	1,900	2,099	2,075		1,304	5,297	5,190	521	557	303	301	603	136	643	103
	1,336		1,580	1,424	1,011	958	2,749	3,090	384	493	205	162	534	301	455	337
	145	147	161	156	70	57	327	306	51	- 35	35	63	67	37	70	62
	178	217	200	187	134	433	. 399	79	79	70	19	107	, 4 6	22	65	91
	1,523	1,552	1,849	1,806	1,395	1,283	4,506	4,612	422	446	225	152	450	296	45 6	217
	20	30	33	28	19	17	65	58	14	8		10		. .		10
	974	1,021	894	910	576	54 2	1,934	1,930	247	224	88	70	230	112	200	124
	833	802	799	746	34 8	368	1,553	1,659	220	312	214	66	350	182	282	102
	207	226	222	234	89	93	395	484	15	34	35	6	74	70	46	69
									. 		206	88	164	282	130	198
											74		119	95	63	77
	178	164	259	253	96	87	462	4 86	57	58						
																
	7,905	8,049	8,677	8,351	5,345	5,144	19,003	19,472	2,072	2,359	1,494	1,048	2,853	1,571	2,568	1410
			,													•
																
·	• • • • • •															
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •															
	• • • • • •		•		,					~					• • • • • •	
	• • • • • • • •			.,												
-																
•							-					•				
	• • • • • • • •						;									
	• • •• • • • •															
	• ; •• • · ·															
			,				· · · · · ·									
	• • • • • •						[
-																
-									l		 					
					F		1					I				

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 RECAPITULATION:—CENSUS

Arranged under Provinces

Alberta		1							
Total	Ducaringon	-			Rel	gion.	. •		
Alberta	Trovinces.	Number	Anglican.	Baptist.	Methodist.	Presbyterian.	Roman Catholie.	Other Christian Beliefs.	Aboriginal Beliefs.
Manitoba	Alberta	8,837	1,247		1,548				1,307
New Brunswick.	British Columbia	25,694	4,492		3,075	585	13,039	369	1,421
Nova Scotia	Manitoba	11,583	3,636	110	3,128	592	1,919	423	1,370
Distario 26,411 6,469 1,177 4,543 23 6,785 519 2,6	New Brunswick	1,846					1,846		
Prince Edward Island. 292 292 292 292 292 292 292 292 292 29	Nova Scotia	2,031	14	10			2,006	. 1	
Quebec	Ontario	26,411	6,469	1,177	4,543	23	6,785	519	2,686
Saskatchewan	Prince Edward Island	292	.,	.			292	- 	
Northwest Territories	Quebec	13,366	119		452	6	8,655	20	<i>.</i>
Yukon 1,528 915 100 Total Indian Population 105,998 20,183 1,297 12,820 2,155 43,986 1,426 8,4 ESKIMOS. Baffin Land— 471	Saskatchewan	10,646	2,984		74	949	4,289	94	1,630
Yukon 1,528 915 100 Total Indian Population 105,998 20,183 1,297 12,820 2,155 43,986 1,426 8,4 ESKIMOS. Baffin Land— 471 4	Northwest Territories	3,764	307				1,351		
Total Indian Population	Yukon	1,528	915			.			ļ
ESKIMOS. Baffin Land— Hudson Strait					12,820	2.155	 		8.414
Baffin Land—	•	- -	· .	<u> </u>		<u> </u>			-
Port Burwell.	Baffin Land— Hudson Strait Frobisher Bay Cape Haven Blacklead Island Keckerton Island Home Bay Pond Inlet Admiralty Inlet.	63 23 134 126 90 140 40							
Total	Ungava Bay. Hudson Strait Hudson Bay (east side) Hudson Bay (west side including Chesterfield inlet) Franklin Isthmus to Liverpool Bay	500 300 200 500 350							
			<u> </u>						
Total Number of Indians and Eskimos 109,249	Total Eskimos	3,296							
	Total Number of Indians and Eskimo	s 109,249							

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27
OF INDIANS AND ESKIMOS.

and Districts-Concluded.

Unc	der	Fr	om	Fr	om	Fr	om		om	Cha	nge	Cau	ıse	Caus	==== se
year	rs.	6 t inclu	o 15 sive.	16 t	o 20 sive.	21 to inclu		upwa	ards.	popul	ation.	incre	f	decre	f
Je.	Female.	Male.	Female.	Je.	Female.	le.	Female.	le.	Female.	Increase.	Decrease.	th.	Migration.	Deaths.	Migration.
Male.	Fe	Ma	Fe	Male.	Fei	Male.	Fer	Male.	Fer	Inc		Birth.	Mig	De	Mig
569	602	585	538	306	303	1,292	l	62	123	193	38	340	183	252	115
1,993	1,931	2,152		1,320	1,327	5, 389	5, 297	528	567	315	357	618	· 142	641	162
1,074		1,181	1,048	861	794	2,071	2,307	321	397		352	406		.337	421
145	147	161	156	70	57	327	306	51	35		63	67	37	70	62
178		200	187	.136	134		397	79]		46	22	65	91
1,743			1				5,292	470			230	673	476	623	420
20	30	33	28	19	17	65	ľ	ĺ	1	1	10			·• · · · ·	10
974 1,075	1,021 1,061	894	910	576	542	i i	1,930	247	ļ	l .	70	230	112	200	124
1,075	133	1,053 206	1,013 196	467	490	2,015 370		250				458	578	352	
. 194	199	200	190	18	64	910	79	50	48	12	17	15	36	25	31
7,905	8.049	8,677	8,351	5,345	5 144	19,003	10 479	2,072	2,359	1,681	1,244	2,853	1 500	2 500	
		0,011	0,551	0,540		10,000	10,412	2,012	2,009	1,001	1,244	2,893	1,586	2,566	1,430
,										· · · · <u>·</u> · · ·					٠~٠:
,			. ,												
							3								
	· · • • · ·		<i>.</i>												
	` `					_ 				ļ 					
		,													
								Ì							
			• • • • • •					<u> </u>							
	<u></u>					,					<u> </u>				
									<u> </u>						
														·	

$\ensuremath{\mathsf{Table}}$ No. 2.—GRAIN, VEGETABLE AND ROOT PRODUCTION.

	Wi	ıeat.	.Οε	ıts.	Other	Grains.		Beans,	Pote	itoes.	Other	Roots.		Fodder.	
Agencies.	Ácres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Hay Cultivated.	Hay, Wild.	Other Fodder,
Alberta. Blackfoot. Blood'. Edmonton. Hobbema. Lesser Slave Lake. Peigan. Saddle Lake. Sarcee*. Stony. Total British Columbia.	2,615 2,257 107 156 22 1,736 273 60 	49,297 35,351 1,821 2,500 10,000 3,668	48 455 455 551	19,354 9,305 49,566 53,076 1,605 1,751 9,657 1,300 	417 264 165 6 302 21	3, 607 6, 624 3, 774 185 886 262	104		$ \begin{array}{c} 1\\ 15\\ 53\\ 17\\ 38\frac{1}{2}\\ 2\\ 15\\ 4\\ 10\\ \hline 155\frac{1}{2} \end{array} $	100 2,500 4,042 2,300 3,855 100 1,820 140 50	15 93 2 9 1	977 985 50 239 20 50 2,321	Tons. 13 222 340 45 40 660	Tons. 5,248 10,000 2,455 4,151 956 970 3,060 736 655 28,231	85
70.11	39 348 119 161 38 1,221	1,505 6,920 752 3,765 10 1,570 9,110 25 4,385 28,042	·279	725 5, 255 24, 170 18, 900 5, 010	1 24 54 2	715 2,400 40	325 124 43	12,950 4,052 540	52 172 295 308 335 6 1 47 3 134	58,000 1,660 2,700 113,110 2,801 37,745 21,500 51,410 4,930 300 25 7,300 8,770	727 4 3 80 41 3 18 2 30	14,000 575 10,905 130 233 11,730 970 150 2,770 150 2,115	480 35 983 9,095 1,286 15,282 33 887 2,400 5 156 15 417	395 205 545 1,187 28 532 900 4 16 938 1,787 6,537	5500 188

Manitoba.	[]			1	l	l			[1		1		1	l	1	S
Birtle	551	2,442	1,104		150	1,568	8	43	17	550	5	111		1,691	676	ESSIO
ClandeboyeFisher River	12			270 6,050	40	2,000			50 115	4,787 15,800	46	312 87 5	50,	560 2,914		ğ
Griswold	43					271 535		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	16 85	716 5,311	6 5	550 136		486 5,159	220 24	ŇAL
Norway House Pas							80	2,900	$\begin{array}{c} 65 \\ 17 \end{array}$	800 160	4	40	 	100 670		ס
Portage la Prairie	1,747	17,549	703	11,340	186	3,921			10	333	1/2	30		790	48	APE
Total	3,819	29,517	2,351	40,169	419	8,295	88	2,943	375	28,457	661	2,054	50	12,370	968	æ
																o.
New Brunswick.											-					27
Northern Division	6	90	24	406		188	5	20		426	$3\frac{1}{2}$	23	405			
Northeastern Division	1	10	$\frac{45}{1\frac{1}{2}}$	901 36		$\frac{25}{140}$	5 1	123 22	$\frac{34}{8\frac{1}{2}}$	1,917 438	$\frac{4}{2}$	430 10	103	52	9	
Total	7	100	$70\frac{1}{2}$	1,343	231/2	353	11	165	$56\frac{1}{2}$	2,781	8	463	511	52	9	
	,												,			
Nova Scotia.											,					
Annapolis									1	40			3			
Antigonish and Guysboro	{		1:4 8	406 195		25	4 11	41 8	9 22	498 240	9 4	63 110	57 80	8 29	8 4	
Cape Breton (Sydney)			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	40					21	375						
Cumberland Digby									3	300 215						
Halifax Halints.			8 2	240 250			5	15		480 400	12	875	19 30	10	3	
Hants (Windsor)		20		30				32	<u>.</u> .			500				
Inverness Kings			i	40 185	1 i	20	1 1/2	52 5	3	650 300	5	20	150 20	32 10	10	
Lunenburg Pictou		3	2	189	10	121			18 5	1,055 872	9"	549	99	30		
Queens	1	20	10	300	2	50	1	10 6	2 8	100 970	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	300	40	6	8	
ShelburneVictoria		4	4	3 60		5 3	$\frac{1}{2}$	6 4	10	260	1 2	$\begin{array}{c} 25 \\ 2 \end{array}$	180	20	iò	
Yarmouth	<u> </u>				<u> </u>										<u> </u>	
Total	$6\frac{1}{2}$	78	60½	1,756	161/4	224	123	127	1231/2	6,795	403	2,444	705	156	43	
*Wheat cut for green feed.				•												

TABLE No. 2.—GRAIN, VEGETABLE AND ROOT PRODUCTION.—Continued.

	wi	neat	Ot	its.	Other	Grains.		Beans tc.	Potat	toes.	Other	Roots.]	Fod ^{der.}	
Agencies.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Hay, Cultivated.	Hay, Wild.	Other Fodder.
Ontario.													Tons.	Tons.	Tons.
Alnwick Cape Croker Caradoc Chapleau Christian Island Fort Frances Fort William Georgina Island Golden Lake Gore Bay Kenora Manitowaning Moravian New Credit Parry Sound Rama Rice Lake Sarnia Saugeen Sault Ste. Marie Savanne Seugog Six Nations Sturgeon Falls. Thessalon	5 277 222 15 3 20 14 75 5 40 80 190 190 5 5 2 10 2,800 6 10	100 540 3,113 125 28 375 6,773 1,075 1,415 800 2,000 2,051 100 23 160 34,599 160 130	125 8 41 23 124 426 63 100 258 275 200 110	1,400 4,500 13,350 1,300 100 1,125 2,000 8,297 1,045 4,000 7,555 5,422 4,000 4,100 186,639 5,000 1,000	5 106 65 110 10 42 118 116 116 3 10 35 112 45	100 1,350 425 50 367 1,940 1,483 40 200 525 491 540 165 27,129	146 255 5 44 7 10 10 22	259 	16 15 107 10 10 39 28 3 7 108 68 578 50 20 34 20 35 45 45 64 40 6 210 22 22	408 1,100 3,514 327 600 3,310 1,225 7,000 5,583 14,060 420 1,345 800 42,200 1,595 2,571 375 8,710 1,200 3,500	19 1 5 4 4 1 6 1 6 1 6 1 6 1 7 1 8 1 9 1 8 2 1 3 7 6 9 9 9 1 4 1 5 1 3 3 3	403 670 25 375 120 65 1,010 1,544 4,065 650 8,300 1,404 300 390 390 305	70 29	100 120 3 50 5 334 34 10 25 7 46 5 90 60 60	25 70 198 371 25 455 70 55 98 150 30
Tyendinaga. Valpole Island	100 104 4,294	$ \begin{array}{r} 3,000 \\ 1,560 \\ \hline 59,289 \end{array} $		32,000 6,640 301,639	210	15,000 1,410 54,227	10 36 428	300 65 4, 431	140 119 1,901	$ \begin{array}{r} 8,020 \\ 1,222 \\ \hline 74,924 \end{array} $	8 51 1,766	34,626	$4,000 \\ 103 \\ \hline 27,383$	250 323 1,684	3,075 57 10,970

	PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND.								1					Tons.	Tons.	Tons.	S
ω Mi	emacs of Prince Edward Island	15	140	40	455			1/4	2	11	615	1/4	20	50	41		SS
7																	Ō
4	QUEBEC.																ે≨
Be	cancour	1	1	10	50	3	53	1/4	9	1	35	14	5	16		3	, D
\mathbf{Ca}	rsimiscouna				25					5	255			8	5		Ð
	ughnawagane Lorette	80	1,200	1,000	25,000	800	24,000	100	1,500	300	15,000	50	3,000	3,000	50	20	Ę
Ma	niwaki	. 9	137 26	133 40	1,928 405	8 2		6	80	40	2,446	12	535		7	14	. Z
Mi	ngan								5	- ĭ	190 10	2	35	25			N
	a	28	195	250 42					130	30 20	600 218	31/2	25	280 75	5	75	7
	inte Bleuestigouche.	50 8	500 120	550	6,000	176	1,500		500	140	3,000	8	150	200	10	125	
Ser	en Islands							ļ . .	45		6,000	5	550	95	4	125	
	Regis	50 4	650 80				562	64 4	902 100	358 5	8,000 300	$\frac{30}{2}$	1,474 100		375	512	
	Total	233	2,917	2,840			26,711	2313									
	1002	200	2, 311	2,040	31,140		20,711	2017	3,210	991	36,054	1123	5,874	4,522	456	874	
/	Saskatchewan.																
	siniboine	215					60			6	970	1			1,504	300	
	ttlefordrlton	648 606	5,178 $5,323$	910 815		39 39	219 188			26 39	881 396	8 12	342 92		5,106 3,786	178 1,089	
	ooked Lake	1,106 853	17,704 9,440	814 649	16,117	34 89	155			5	765	5	194		1,949	60	
Fil	ck Lakee Hills Agency	75	1,852	388	10,665		864			16 8	$1,120 \\ 1,700$	9	750		4,455 1,100	54 310	
	e Hills Colonyose Mountain.	357 485	5,608 7,755		56,673 5,058		$2,861 \\ 2,268$			8	1,600	7	500		464	1,528	
	ose Woods	45	800	25	750	104	2,208			10	600 850	6 5	300 400		600 800	600 150	
	ion Lakellv	315			5,403		352			20	1,526	4	794		2,818	476	
	'Appelle	1,233	$1,021 \\ 15,224$		61,814 18,365		947 150			$\frac{12}{11}$	504 1,411	6	179		$2,097 \\ 2,491$	171 172.	
To	ucĥwood	587	10, 411	1,744	27,881	10½	315			15	2,713	15	2,022		$\frac{2,491}{2,737}$	2,300	
Wo	od Mountain		:	20						3	325	1	25		230		
	Total	6,573	87,006	11,986	231,064	721	8,429			183	15,361	85	5,598	, 8	30,137	7,388	
		t -	<u>. </u>	I .	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u></u>	<u> </u>			l				l .	

RECAPITULATION.

TABLE No. 2.—GRAIN, VEGETABLE AND ROOT PRODUCTION.—Continued.

{	Wh	eat.		Oats.	Othér	Grains.		, Beans	Pot	atoes.	Other	Roots.		Fodder.	
Provinces.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Acres Sown.	Bushels Harvested.	Hay, Cultivated.	Hay, Wild.	Other Fodder.
,					. /					,			Tons.	Tons.	Tons.
Alberta	7,226	102,887	6,754	145,614	1,175	15,338	104		$155\frac{1}{2}$	14,907	463	2,321	660	28,231	576
British Columbia	2,127	28,042	5,388	113,875	172	5,025	901	23,747	2,674	310,651	1,000	43,728	31,074	6,537	1,574
Manitoba	3,819	29,517	2,351	40,169	419	8,295	88	2,943	375	28,457	$66\frac{1}{2}$	2,054	50	12,370	968
New Brunswick	7	100	$70\frac{1}{2}$	1,343	231/2	353	11	165	$56\frac{1}{2}$	2,781	8	463	511	52	9
Nova Scotia	$6\frac{1}{2}$	78	60½	1,756	16 1	. 224	$12\frac{3}{4}$	127	$123\frac{1}{2}$	6,795	403	2,444	705	15 6	. 43
Ontario	4,294	59,289	10,625	301,639	3,007	54,227	428	4,431	1,901	74,924	1,766	34,626	27,383	1,684	10,970
Prince Edward Island	15	140	40	455	ļ		14	2	11.	615	14	20	50	41	
Quebec	233	2,917	2,840	51,140	1,100	26,711	2313	3,276	991	36,054	1123	5,874	4,522	456	874
Saskatchewan	6,573	87,006	11,986	231,064	721	8,429			183	15,361	85	5,598	8	30,137	7,388
Total	$24,300\frac{1}{2}$	309,976	40,115	887,055	6,6333	118,602	1,7763	34,691	$6,470\frac{1}{2}$	490,545	3,126	97,128	64,963	79,664	22,402

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27

	2.0.0.				* 0.101	De				· • • •	- 111	· · · · · · ·						
27-43	,	,		٠	•		PR	TAVL	E PRO	OPER'	ГY		PU	BLI	C P	ROP)	ERT	Υ.
Agencies.	Total Area of Reserve. Acres.	Acres Under wood.	Acres Cleared but not Culti- vated.	Acres Under actual Culti- vation.	Acres Fenced.	Stone, Brick and Frame Dwell- ings.	Other Dwellings.	Outbuildings, etc.	Ploughs, Harrows, Drills, etc.	Mowers, Reapers, Binders,	Threshers, etc. Carts, Wagons and Vehicles.	Tools and smaller Implements.	Churches.	Council Houses.	School Houses.	Saw Mills.	Other Buildings.	Engines and Machinery.
ALBERTA. Blackfoot Blood Edmonton Hobbema Lesser Slave Lake Peigan Saddle Lake Sarcec Stony	- 175,580 354,086 82,101 78,980 251,418 93,142 117,221 69,120 88,258	3,3001 4,760 33,431 76,239 150,684 700 37,154 40,000 40,000	166, 691 342, 411 46, 032 366 100, 612 89, 042 79, 267 28, 348 48, 208	5,589 6,915 2,638 2,375 122 3,400 800 772 50	19,040 37,400 10,073 14,818 1,157 15,450 68,214 69,120 11,000	45 33 5	100 230 108 160 206 79 197 6 131	308 330 157 273 350 88 240 34 90	162 220 180 219 52 126 125 51	236 280 139 212 49 116 119 44 67	$232 \\ 414 \\ 212$	303 2,000 1,356 894 493 676 552 280 500	1 1 1 	2 1 1 3	 2 2 1 2 1	1	10 18 9 13	222 220 3 93
Total	1,309,906	386,268	900,977	22,661	246,272	230	1,217	1,870	1,186	1,262	2,676	7,054	6	7	8	1	52	549
BRITISH COLUMBIA.	00.000	20.05	, ,						, 									
Babine and Upper Skeena Bella Coola Cowichan Kamloops Kootehay Kwawkewlth Lytton Nass Okanagan Queen Charlotte. Stikine Stuart Lake West Coast Williams Lake	55,460 63,004 40,002 147,339 3,484 415 34,714 12,364 66,618	20,970 22,356 11,130 89,642 2,320 15,971 33,408 62,392 32,582 51,038 2,074 11,897 49,770	8,157 218 5,434 74,513 38,208 18,765 320 4,235 85,231 1,396 4,600 372 15,326	1,233 87 3,356 8,030 1,788 18 3,287 292 3,185 11,070 14 623 95 1,516		ļ	393 164 32 324 149 116 337 63 281 126 50 108 252 217 290	329 6 342	45 17 304 1,166 227 464 154 429 1	37	40 438 675 210 378 105 481 2 7 119 133 193	355 2,150 700 500 2,011 630 350 2,065 2,330 230 1,000	36 12 29 8 3 15 7 13	5 5 5 5 2 	6731426512 6	3 1	2 1 22 4 23	4 3 1 1 1 1
Total	727,340	435,062	257,683	34,595	162,339	3,886	2,902	4,678	3,071	1,146	2,824	23,926	155	34	43	9	56	16

			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·															-
							PR	RIVAT	E PR	OPER	ΓY.		PU	BLI	C P	ROP	ERT	'Y.
Agencies.	Total Area of Reserve.	Acres Under wood.	Acres Cleared but not Culti- vated.	Acres Under actual Culti- vation.	Acres Fenced.	Stone, Brick and Frame Dwell- ings.	Other Dwellings.	Outbuildings, etc.	Ploughs, Harrows, Drills, etc.	Mowers, Reapers, Binders, Threshers, etc.	Carts, Wagons and Vehicles.	Tools and smaller Implements.	Churches.	Council Houses.	School Houses.	Saw Mills.	Other Buildings.	Engines and Machinery.
Manitoba.																		İ
Birtle Clandeboye Fisher River Griswold Manitowapah Norway House Pas Portage la Prairie	12,294	$ \begin{array}{r} 112,294 \\ 900 \\ 40,413 \\ 20,582 \end{array} $	9, 685 359 7,434 40,745 5,576 10,137	3,207 309 422 3,960 271 50 97 2,745	648 66 209	5 371 38 3	271 67 351 450	91 63 145 533 20 142	82 186 89 7	152 113 128 	389 33 265 489 25 190	300 250 508 1,305 460 350	5 6 2 10 7 8	 i	1 5 7 1 10 3 5	3	2 4 15 5 9 2 7 7	2 2
Total	406,743	285,822	109,860	11,061	. 18,604	464	1,904	1,389	709	630	1,391	4,603	42	3	35	4	51	4
New Brunswick.	,										,							
Northern Division Northeastern Division Southwestern Division	6,511 32,160 1,042	6,071 31,018 801	525	$\begin{array}{c} 200 \\ 617 \\ 31 \end{array}$	230 895 64	210	35		65	$\begin{array}{c}4\\21\\1\end{array}$	20 119 12	520	1 6	1 3 2			1 6	
Total	39,713	37,890	975	848	1,189	315	38	181	82	26	151	935	7	6	11		7	
Nóva Scotia.			,							',			:					'
Annapolis	400 970 2,800 538 155	395 715 2,000 535 120	$\begin{array}{c} 210 \\ 200 \\ 2\end{array}$	3 45 600 1 15	. 705	43 24 25 17	15 9	2 19 20 1 4	12		7 24	600 52	1 1		1 1 1 1		2 1	

TABLE No. 3.—LAND: PRIVATE AND PUBLIC BUILDINGS AND PROPERTY.—Continued.

Pictou. Queens Richmond Shelburne Victoria Yarmouth	000 1,399 320 199 000 600 281 850 796 52: 21 10 579 14,973	100 200 230 215 8	212 30 200 201	50 520 100 100 215 70	16 25 8 18 1	4 11 6 1 6 2 1 3 75	6 23 11 5 17 2 39 183	4 15 3 2 20 7 98	1 2 1 2 1	34 34 5 29 1 14 	40 126 56 12 250 50 90 50 2,543	1	1 2	2 1 1 1 1 1 13		3		NAL PAPER No. 27
Cape Croker. 16 Caradoc. 12 Chapleau. 44 Christian Island. 13 Fort Frances. 8 Fort William. 2 Georgina Island. 2 Gore Bay. 14 Kenora. 122 Manitowaning. 17 Moravian. 3 New Credit. 6 Parry Sound. 8 Rama. 16 Sangeen. 16 Saugeen. 10 Scugog. 33 Savanne. 10 Scugog. 3 Six Nations. 4 Sturgeon Falls. 6 Thessalon. 6 Tyendinaga. 17	030	2, 154 7, 869 18 560 221 3600 492 230 1, 706 162 27, 887 1, 200 750 760 2, 958 3, 690 1, 470 1, 500 2, 630 2, 375	55 72 290 40 905 85 4,754 1,000 3,950 1,100 1,100 1,330 1,805 27,016 430 7,840 2,069	2,800 2,432 12,518 5 400 1,406 270 1,884 243 8,659 2,500 6,000 1,300 1,150 2,100 5,885 1,750 1,875 1,875 1,8	217 200 15 86 14 14 14 36 64 37 550 555 550 237 90	2 75 101 10 20 144 85 22 21 147 190 457 7 86 9 15 30 40 40 92 136 2 224 50 89	58 70 303 303 14 51 12 288 138 1,242 100 102 41 40 69 190 125 132 38 10 1,620 75 146 556 241 5,742	28 19 449 269	23 80 169 	150 80 407 20 4 28 164 15 830 86 135 52 15 167 191 125 167 2 13 1,614 104 34 454 255	3, 725 100 500 160 200 160 741 300 1, 180 3, 407 73 9, 650 951 822 304	1 2 9 9 2 2 2 8 1 1 4 100 2 2 2 5 5 5 1 15 4 4 2 2 9 7 7	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 2 2 1 1	3 1 11 3 5 4	1 2	55 22 61 11 22 21 15 54 44 44 4 22 4	20	

TABLE No. 3.—LAND: PRIVATE AND PUBLIC BUILDINGS AND PROPERTY—Continued.

			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			·····												
							PI	RIVAT	E PI	ROPER	RTY		PU	BLI	C P	ROI	ER.	ΓY.
Agencies.	Total Area of Reserve. Acres.	Acres Under wood.	Acres Cleared but not Culti- vated.	Acres Under actual Culti- vation.	Acres Fenced,	Stone, Brick and Frame Dwell- ings.	Other Dwellings.	Outbuildings, etc.	Pioughs, Harrows, Drills, etc.	Mowers, Reapers, Binders, Threshers, etc.	Carts, Wagons and Vehicles.	Tools and smaller Implements.	Churches.	Council Houses.	School Houses.	Saw Mills.	Other Buildings.	Engines and Mach- inery.
PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND				1	B07	47	21	23	26	2	5	500	1	1	,		3	2
Micmacs of P. E. Island	1,527	726	404	397	397	41			20									
QUEBEC.						,												ı
BecancourBersimis	122 63, 197	62,784	$\begin{array}{c} 2\\345\end{array}$	112 68		5	$\begin{array}{c} 1 \\ 73 \end{array}$	7 8	6 7	$egin{pmatrix} 2 \ \dots \ , \cdot \end{matrix}$	5 7	50 275	1				···i	••••
Cacouna	400 12,327		<i></i>	4,330	3,500	510		960	480	300	1,200	660	····i	i	5	i	5	2 3
Caughnawaga Jeune Lorette Maniwaki Maria	27 44,537 416		27 317 200	1,249 136	20 645 160	3 20	 57 1	22 88 16	47 11	27 -3	30 62 12	160 405 108	1	i	1 2 1	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	$\frac{1}{2}$	
MinganOka	579		20			20 94 67		5 107 58	19	8	132 27	140	' 1 3		1 2		i 	i
Pointe Bleue	3,779 8,856	2,450 8,200	395 50		1,105 606	48 92 40	17 10	130 188	60 29	44 4	145 82	260 175 150	1 1 1	i	1	i		3 2 4
Seven IslandsSt. RegisTimiskaming	6,938 14,936	80 14,386	5,380 250	1,478 300	580 200		29 30	233 37	450 17	187 2	285 27		2		6		11	7
Total	156, 120	132, 659	13, 689	9,772	7,190	1,183	218	1,859	1,201	608	2,014	5, 150	14	4	21	2	22	
Saskatchewan.			,				` '	,										;
AssiniboineBattleford	40,897 172,736 219,641		12, 103 149, 840 129, 991	2,746	14,467	3	38 242 248	270	213	61 204 190	146 411 396	1.460	6	1	1 5 6	 1 1	$\begin{array}{c c} & 4 \\ 23 \\ 20 \end{array}$	20 7 5

Crooked Lake. Duck Lake. File Hills Agency. File Hills Colony. Moose Mountain. Moose Woods. Onion Lake. Pelly. Qu'Appelle. Touchwood. Wood Mountain.	65,614 18,840 30,039 4,160 190,432 50,336 81,087 110,872	17, 200 27, 359 25, 000 2, 000 25, 486 1, 368 41, 896 17, 922 6, 180 35, 465	100, 662 83, 681 40, 034 13, 190 3, 225 2, 715 147, 310 29, 858 70, 956 71, 059 10, 200	3,033 2,218 580 3,650 1,318 777 1,226 2,556 3,951 4,348 35	15,000 21,161 425 4,000 425 4,000 7,165 14,405 49,009 640 198,676	7 36 13 17 1 47 31 167 6 95 28 129 6 50	259 50 102 36 30 121 178 239 328 14	218 22 96 64 17 57 140 218 211 2	41 56 62 25 71 114 157 160 4	163 50 351 251 458 333 34	415 300 400 80 1,125 830 760 1,095	3 1 2 4	1 i	1 1 1 3 3	2	2 1	8 3 1 2 	SESSIONAL PAPER N
Total	1,229,047	335,715	804,884	30,498	198,070	75 1,475	2,341	1,758	1,460	3,341	8,000	21	4	25	4	99	40	<u>.</u>

TABLE No. 3.—LAND: PRIVATE AND PUBLIC BUILDINGS AND PROPERTY.—Concluded. RECAPITULATION.

	-						PF	RIVAT	Ę PRO	OPER'	ΓY.		PUI	BLIC	PF	ROPI	ERT	Υ.
Provinces.	Total Area of Reserve.	Acres Under wood.	Acres Cleared but not Culti- vated.	Acres Under actual Culti- vation.	Acres Fenced.	Stone, Brick and Frame Dwell- ings.	Other Dwellings.	Outbuildings, etc.	Ploughs, Harrows, Drills, etc.	Mowers, Reapers, Binders, Threshers, etc.	Carts, Wagons and Vehicles.	Tools and smaller Implements.	Churches.	Council Houses.	School Houses.	Saw Mills.	Other Buildings.	Engines and Machinery.
														,				
Alberta	1,309,906	386, 268	900,977	22,661	246,272	230	1,217	1,870	1,186	1,262	2,676	7,054	6	7	8	1	52	549
British Columbia	727,340	435,062	257,683	34,595	162,339	3,886	2,902	4,678	3,071	1,146	2,824	23,926	155	34	43	9	56	16
Manitoba	406,743	285,822	109,860	11,061	18,604	464	1,904	1,389	709	630	1,391	4,603	42	3	35	4	51	4
New Brunswick	39,713	37,890	975	848	1,189	315	38	181	82	26	151	935	7	6	11		7	
Nova Scotia	19,579	14,973	2,481	2,125	2,945	31,8	75	183	98	18	155	2,543	9	2	13		11	
Ontario	1,038,761	900,568	70,876	67,317	116,297	1,891	2,132	5,742	4,922	1,663	5,075	30,451	97	29	79	4	87	· 42
Prince Edward Island	1,527	726	404	397	397	47	21	23,	26	2	5	500	1	1	. 2		3	2
Quebec	156, 120	132,659	13,689	9,772	7,190	1,183	218	1,859	1,201	608	2,014	5,150	14	4	21	2	22	18
Saskatchewan	1,229,047	333,715	864,834	30,498	.198,676	75	1,475	2,341	1,758	1,460	3,341	9,533	21	4	25	4	. 53	48
Total	4,928,736	2,527,683	2,221,779	179,274	753,909	8,409	8,272	18,266	13,053	6,815	17,632	84,695	352	90	237	24	342	679

TABLE No. 4.—LIVE STOCK AND POULTRY: GENERAL EFFECTS.

TABLE NO. 4	TT A	E ST	OOK	ANI) PC	OLT.	RY:	JENEI	KAL E.	FFECT	.'S.					SE
		Horses	3.			Cattl	e.				Ge	neral Eff	ects.		,	ESSIONA
Agencies.	Stallions.	Geldings and Mares.	Foals.	Bulls.	Steers and Work Oxen.	Milch Cows.	Young Stock.	Other Stock.	Poultry.	Motor and Sail Boats.	Row Boats and Canoes.	Rifles and Shot Guns.	Steel Traps.	Nets.	Tents.	L PAPER No. 2
Alberta. Blackfoot. Blood. Edmonton. Hobbema. Lesser Slave Lake. Peigan. Saddle Lake. Sarcee. Stony. Total British Columbia.	8 2	521 419	48 10 94 60 100	72 9 3 40 1	3 264 125 87 20 76 35 1	189 136 71 221 118 -51		20 93 265 97 2,019 85	1,500 1,525 461 400 515 50		5 20 5 199 60 	90 48 177 220 473 35 180 15 162 1,400	50 1,658 2,438 2,382 2,025 50 1,000 9,603	186	120 135 65 200	7
Babine and Upper Skeena Bella Coola Cowichan Kamloops. Kootenay.' Kwawkewlth Lytton Nass New Westminster. Okanagan Queen Charlotte Stikine Stuart Lake West Coast Williams Lake	99 66 55 699 300 500 233 300 	1,139 1735 12 405 1,407 11 17 425 2,041	69 921 212 218 72 440 2 65 482	44 3 1 46 21 411 29 34 1 12 11 20	117 565 5 72	879 3 182 7 416 1,095 38 152 36 752	178 23 411	15 707 1,758 512	616 2, 282 950 6, 934 1, 790 93 288 1, 096 915	197 	232 350 93 57 351 128 311 501 100 75 244 1,173	926 635 583 243 199 298 325 100 721 264 90 406 629 720 323	8,900 4,100 28 23 143 2,660 914 260 90 2,766 5,055 2,173 4,395	71 76 221 67 272 155 2 17 138 403 163	107 185 493 149 109 197 278 219 172 35 172 182 152 362	•
Total	265	10,717	2,587	223	1,432	5,841	4,158	4,646	27,918	1,071	3,903	6,462	35,628	1,758	2,952	

TABLE No. 4.—LIVE STOCK AND POULTRY: GENERAL EFFECTS.—Continued.

		Horses				Cattl	θ.				Ge	neral Eff	ects.		
Agencies.	Stallions.	Geldings and Mares.	Foals.	Bulls.	Steers and Work Oxen.	Milch Cows.	Young Stock.	Other Stock.	Poultry.	Motor and Sail Boats.	Row Boats and Canoes.	Rifles and Shot Guns.	Steel Traps.	Nets.	Tents.
Manitoba. Birtle Clandeboye. Fisher River. Griswold. Manitowapah. Norway House. Pas. Portage la Prairie.		28 80 274 381	13 20 20	17 1 5	6 31 11	115 141 194 3 259 15 108	87 131 400 5 184	18 50 12 58	230 500 290 219	1 3 66	1 206 383 4 344 805 462 21	930 548		295 1,150 3 1,576 1,675 1,045	229 295 86 282 715
Total: New Brunswick.	17	1,420	104	46	455	852	1,035	162	2,673	72	2,226	2,925	27,862	5,754	2,069
Northern Division		14 29 7	2 6	6	7	13 25 1	10 25		65 233 15	38 1	11 65 25	155	41 289 1,030	215	5 35 18
Total		50	8	6	7	39	35	14	313	39	101	233	1,360	221	58
Nova Scotia. Annapolis Antigonish and Guysboro Cape Breton (Eskasoni) Cape Breton (Sydney) Colchester Cumberland Digby Halifax Hants		14 2 1	3			7 24 1 1 1 1 8	100			3	3 4 9 2 6 4	16 31 12 20 5 12 25 25	15 32 200 30 250 35 160	13 10	2 6 6 2

Hants (Windsor) Inverness Kings Lunenburg Pictou Queens Richmond Shelburne Victoria Yarmouth Total		14 3 3 5 1 10 5	1	2	18 26 62 4	21 3 16 2 12 16 118	22 3 13 13 4 13 22 	2 86 4	62 100 223 62 12 60 68	6	200 6 111 2 5 16 3 7 7 107	33 20 26 10 15 20 15 20 18	100 25 10 70 100 80 20	6 1 3 12 6 20 4 2 87	12 10 45	SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27
Ontario. Alnwick. Cape Croker. Caradoc. Chapleau. Christian Island. Fort Frances Fort William. Georgina Island. Golden Lake. Gore Bay Kenora. Manitowaning. Moravian. New Credit. Parry Sound. Rama. Rice Lake. Sarnia. Saugeen. Sault Ste. Marie. Savanne. Scugog. Six Nations. Sturgeon Falls. Thessalon Tyendinaga. Walpole Island.	2 3 3 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	100 246 	2 24 	1 2 1 1 1 7	25 26	13 37 128 	100 500 1077 	20 125 20 158 2 1,102 28 75 27 11 145 216 40 	370 296 200 419 200 2, 420 950 675 325 450 35, 350 525 130 35, 000 570 676 767	1 12 3 3 26 5 1 18 107 	32 30 21 164 24 254 354 291 85 52 20 20 32 79 32 6 123 287 11 23 188 62 25 95	32 231 4877 222 40 54 2933 252 35 240 60 99 972 80 138 330 10 200 2800 2800 109 55 120	5,000 200 3,550 820 204 2000 181 6,803 1,414 75 150 686 1,200 4,800 616 6,065 658 380 1,500 880 8,191	154 15 519 650 111 6 90 390 237 14 22 270 406 125 276 15 26	10 8 133 20 90 274 10 20 4 168 61 2 52 52 4 21 15 54 21 55 4 155 56 3 11 1,418	

TABLE No. 4.—LIVE STOCK AND POULTRY: GENERAL EFFECTS.—Continued.

		Horses			,	Cattle	е.				(General E	ffects.		
Agencies.	Stallions.	Geldings and Mares.	Foals.	Bulls.	Steers and Work Oxen.	Milch Cows.	Young Stock.	Other Stock.	Poultry.	Motor and Sail Boats.	Row Boats and Canoes.	Rifles and Shot Guns.	Steel Traps.	Nets.	Tents.
PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND. Micmacs of P. E. Island		9	2	1	2	9	4		135	4	, 15	25	. 55	31	
Quebec. Bécancoûr. Bersimis. Cacouna Caughnawaga. Jeune Lorette. Maniwaki Maria. Mingan. Oka. Pierreville. Pointe Bleue. Ristigouche Seven Islands. St. Regis. Timiskaming.	4 1	2 4 4000 6 400 2 84 7 7 444 2221888 222	100 100 1 1 100 100 100 100 100	1 150 2 1 1 6 3 11 4	26 12 28	248 13	300 37 10 50 4 39 42 150 11	27 15 35 3 109 45	200 246 25 200 25 550 130 1,211 75	10	27	22 151 200 90 40 25 24 75 28 460 30 500 500	7,000 1550 10,000	54 	136
· ·	11	821	131	185	167	1,352	649	1,485	11,718	40	935	1,627	24,472	579	796
SASKATCHEWAN. Assiniboine. Battleford. Carlton Crooked Lake. Duck Lake. File Hills Agency. File Hills Colony. Moose Mountain.	1 9 3 2 1 3	252 765 450 360 410 110 138 141	30 32 20 17 10	5 15 20 6 1	6 90 185 51 214 122 93 22	37 416 490 203 430 138 113 48	183 254 520 288 671 68 58	201 120 47 5 21	275 525 977 550 709 55 510 100		9 83	50 223 274 123 169 57 33 100	895 2,640 3,445 104 2,590 117 60 150	138 152 12 20	43 184 176 157 109 44

Moose Woods Onion Lake Pelly Qu'Appelle Touchwood Wood Mountain	8	224	48 18 47	2 6 9 14	30 66 50 49 124 4	246 298 190 347	396 269 213 342		825 240 117 478	 	116 185	3,900 1,990 699 3,800	15	159 96	SESSIONAL
Total	30	4,378	247	81	1,106	3,036	3,441	471	5,546	 157	1,836	20,480	514	1,338	PA

TABLE NO. 4.—LIVE STOCK AND POULTRY: GENERAL EFFECTS.—Continued. RECAPITULATION.

		Horses	•			Cattl	e.		,		Ger	neral Effe	ects.		
Agencies.	Stallions.	Geldings and Mares.	Foals.	Bulls.	Steers and Work Oxen.	Milch Cows.	Young Stock.	Other Stock.	Poultry.	Motor and Sail Boats.	Row boats and Canoes.	Rifles and Shot Guns.	Steel Traps.	Nets.	Tents.
Alberta	- 30	10,372	312	125	611	2,930	4,399	2,579	4,551		289	1,400	9,603	581	1,612
British Columbia	265	10, 717	2,587	223	1,432	2,541	4,158	4,646	27, 918	1,071	3, 903	6,462	35, 628	1,758	2,952
Manitoba	17	1,420	104	46	455	852	1,035	162	2,673	72	2,226	2,925	27,862	5,754	2,069
New Brunswick		50	8	6	7	39	35	14	313	39	101	233	1,360	221	58
Nova Scotia	1	65	5	6	47	118	116	93	1,092	12	107	323	1,327	87	45
Ontario	40	3,422	649	133	722	2,939	2, 291	3,886	55, 449	283	2,310	3,738	48,255	3,382	1,418
Prince Edward Island		9	2	1	2	. 9	4		135	4	15	25	55	31	
Quebec	11	821	131	185	167	1,352	649	1,485	11,718	` 40	935	1,627	24,472	579	796
Saskatchewan	30	4,378	247	81	1,106	3,036	3,441	471	5,546		157	1,836	20,480	514	1,338
Total	394	31,254	4,045	806	4,549	13,816	16, 128	13,336	104, 320	1,521	10,043	18, 569	169,042	12,907	10,288

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 TABLE No. 5.—VALUE OF REAL AND PERSONAL PROP

Agencies.	Total value of Lands in Reserve.	Value of Private Fencing.	Value of Private Buildings.	Value of Public Build- ings, property of the Band.	Value of Implements and Vehicles
Alberta.	\$	\$. \$	\$	\$
Blackfoot. Blood Edmonton Hobbema Lesser Slave Lake Peigan Saddle Lake Sarcee Stony Total	2,812,530 7,001,720 1,178,633 789,800 1,293,630 965,420 599,985 1,180,120 264,774	12, 600 16, 100 8, 135 14, 418 2, 929 6, 720 2, 480 9, 800 8, 000	99, 722 64, 000 53, 605 20, 525 32, 600 29, 215 28, 010 20, 000 15, 300	12, 920 43, 000 11, 100 22, 200 950 36, 800 500	51, 894 80, 500 26, 400 31, 508 12, 290 35, 600 20, 140 14, 000 13, 000
10641	10,000,012	61,102	302,911	121,410	200,002
BRITISH COLUMBIA.		`			
Babine and Upper Skeena. Bella Coola. Cowichan. Kamloops Kootenay. Kvawkewlth. Lytton. Nass. New Westminster. Okanagan. Queen Charlotte. Stikine. Stuart Lake. West Coost. Williams Lake.	65, 262 365, 600 1, 762, 700 3, 733, 314 142, 085 278, 321 964, 778 991, 819 1, 249, 885 2, 425, 000 2, 100 245, 790 114, 000 544, 425 12, 980, 079	17, 850 3, 200 109, 700 50, 950 14, 461 990 12, 045 17, 700 4, 650 44, 700 1, 100 9, 720 3, 635 19, 875	123,100 125,500 169,100 128,650 19,060 57,415 61,205 255,145 64,450 83,250 29,000 23,775 77,005 107,500 49,050	15, 435 6, 500 2, 500 37, 575 117, 700 2, 475 22, 720 96, 390 16, 800 14, 100 1, 300 22, 850 8, 900	14,050 9,500 37,855 76,525 20,508 8,900 30,144 1,500 5,700 34,350 15,000 5,946 7,700 1,410 34,985
MANITOBA.					
Birtle Clandeboye Fisher River. Griswold. Manitowapah Norway House. Pas. Portage la Prairie.	265,000	1,370 1,015 7,475 1,020 1,472 500 4,180 3,305	17,350 30,325 62,740 16,120 28,475 41,885 35,300 8,375	1,650 525 13,150 7,200 14,950 4,600 9,250	17,720 3,425 11,070 25,000 12,695 750 3,580 12,940
Total	2,484,305	20,337	240,570	51,325	87,180
NEW BRUNSWICK.					,
Northern Division	19,060 46,440 5,700	150 2,240 70	11,400 26,350 9,125	10,750 32,500 16,000	1,200 4,600 115
Total	71,200	2,460	46,875	59,250	5,915
•		ļ		·	

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27
ERTY AND PROGRESS DURING YEAR.

T7-1	37-1	Wel	Total Value	Progre	ess During Year	1917.
Value of Live Stock and Poultry.	Value of General Effects.	Value of Household Effects.	of Real and Personal Property.	Value of New Land Improvements	Value of Buildings Erected.	Total Increase in Value.
\$. \$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
193, 496 600,000 71,230 95,896 41,340 57,857 62,400 48,520 36,000	5,000 10,800 5,340 6,340 13,700 1,097 4,115 825 3,000	22,500 16,100 6,775 5,485 12,455 5,325 7,075 1,800 10,000	3,210,662 7,832,220 1,361,218 963,972 1,408,944 1,123,434 725,155 1,311,865 350,574	5,215 3,500 1,805 4,800 650 430	6,060 10,000 1,800 1,475 2,550 4,425 2,250 1,500	11, 275 13, 500 3, 605 6, 275 3, 200 4, 855 2, 250 2, 600 300
1,206,739	50, 217	87,515	18, 288, 044	17,500	30,360	47,860
30, 300 14, 650 43, 105 340, 181 98, 639 886 71, 445 4, 450 32, 065 229, 000 5, 500 3, 000 35, 865 4, 430 112, 930	44,100 89,500 27,075 8,400 5,199 47,800 5,275 75,000 30,330 6,150 16,000 18,280 22,965 60,400 8,950	31, 500 44, 500 42, 500 15, 350 6, 990 64, 200 19, 875 33, 100 37, 300 12, 650 11, 500 33, 798 18, 335 31, 650 6, 950	341,597 658,950 2,194,535 4,390,945 423,742 460,987 1,187,487 1,475,104 1,441,180 2,849,200 174,400 86,959 440,230 323,025 786,065	7,900 1,100 2,400 3,760 7,550 3,450 5,525 30 1,845 15 1,950 35,525	6,900 6,450 2,100 1,100 1,050 1,000 2,200 500 1,600 2,800 850 29,650	14,800 7,550 4,500 1,100 4,810 9,750 4,350 7,725 500 1,630 4,645 865 1,950
38, 286 32, 650 25, 025 26, 200 85, 210 1, 500 18, 115 18, 400	3, 395 6, 086 21, 265 2, 250 14, 850 37, 550 36, 715 1, 450	2, 965 9, 702 28, 100 3, 900 12, 050 14, 500 17, 650 4, 400 93, 267	486, 314 295, 237 1, 087, 565 281, 400 373, 640 177, 635 385, 140 259, 000 3, 345, 931	747 1,000 500 120 220 350 585 3,522	575 1,100 650 325 4,465	747 1,650 1,665 120 795 1,100 1,000 910
1,950 4,000 724	450 6,500 1,321 8,271	3,350 15,750 1,605 20,705	48,310 138,380 34,660 221,350	50 345	350 2,260 2,610	400 2,605 3,005
6,674						

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 TABLE No. 5.—VALUE OF REAL AND PERSONAL PROP

Cape Breton (Eskasoni) 13,000 Cape Breton (Sydney) 12,000 Colchester 1,800 Cumberland 250 Digby 1,675 Halifax 1,650 Hants 10,510 Hants (Windsor) 10,510 Hants (Windsor) 10,510 Hants (Windsor) 4,000 Linverness 9,725 1 Kings 4,000 Linenburg 4,000 Pictou 2,000 Queens 1,100 Richmond 7,000 Shelburne 7,000 Victoria 6,500 Yarmouth 150 Total 86,060 Cape Croker 120,000 Caradoc 141,730 Chapleau 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake		Value of	_
Nova Scotia. S S S S S S S S S			
Nova Scotia. S		Public Build-	Value of
In Reserves Fencion	vate of Private	ings, Property	
Nova Scotia.			and Vehicles
Annapolis.		<u> </u>	
Annapolis.	\$	\$	
Antigonish and Guysboro. Cape Breton (Eskasoni). Cape Breton (Eskasoni). Cape Breton (Sydney). Clochester. Cumberland. Digby. 1,675 Halifax. 1,650 Hants. Hants. 10,510 Hants (Windsor). Inverness. 9,725 Kings. 4,000 Lunenburg. 4,000 Pictou. 2,000 Queens. 1,100 Richmond. 7,000 Shelburne. Victoria. 6,500 Yarmouth. 150 Total. 86,060 Contario. Alnwick. 60,000 Cape Croker. 120,000 Christian Island. 29,400 Fort Frances. 234,399 Fort William. 175,000 Georgina Island. 29,400 Fort William. 175,000 Georgina Island. 22,439 Fort William. 175,000 Georgina Island. 32,150 Golden Lake. 4,329 Gore Bay. 80,000 16 Kenora. 122,943 Manitowaning. 122,943 Manitowaning. 122,640 New Credit. 210,000 Sarnia. 86,000 Sarnia. 86		40.	•
Cape Breton (Eskasoni) 13,000 Cape Breton (Sydney) 12,000 Colchester 1,800 Cumberland 250 Digby 1,675 Halifax 1,650 Hants 10,510 Hants (Windsor) 10,510 Inverness 9,725 Kings 4,000 Lunenburg 4,000 Pictou 2,000 Queens 1,100 Richmond 7,000 Shelburne 5,500 Victoria 6,500 Yarmouth 150 Total 86,060 Cape Croker 120,000 Caradoc 141,730 Chapleau 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake 4,329	40 1,200		60
Cape Breton (Sydney) 12,000 Colchester. 1,800 Cumberland 250 Digby 1,675 Halifax 1,650 Hants (Windsor) 10,510 Inverness 9,725 Kings 4,000 Lunenburg 4,000 Pictou 2,000 Queens 1,100 Richmond 7,000 Shelburne 5,500 Yarmouth 150 Total 86,060 6 6 ONTARIO 60,000 Alnwick 60,000 Cape Croker 120,000 Caradoc 141,730 Chapleau 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake 4,329 Gore Bay 80,000 Kenora 122,640 Moravian 95,300 New Credi	,010 2,100	2,500	75
Colchester. 1,800 Cumberland 250 Digby 1,675 Halitax 1,650 Hants 10,510 Hants (Windsor) 10,510 Inverness. 9,725 Kings. 4,000 Lunenburg. 4,000 Pictou. 2,000 Queens. 1,100 Richmond. 7,000 Shelburne. 6,500 Yarmouth. 150 Total. 86,060 6 6 Ontario. 6 Alnwick. 60,000 4 Cape Croker. 120,000 3 Chapleau. 18,400 6 Christian Island. 29,400 16 Fort Frances. 234,399 1 Fort William. 175,000 3 Georgina Island. 32,150 3 Golden Lake. 4,329 4 Gore Bay. 80,000 16 Kenora. 122,640	609 8,760 7,500	6,730	2,550 100
Cumberland 250 Digby 1,675 Halifax 1,650 Hants 10,510 Hants (Windsor) 10,510 Inverness 9,725 Kings 4,000 Lunenburg 4,000 Pictou 2,000 Queens 1,100 Richmond 7,000 Shelburne 586,060 Victoria 6,500 Yarmouth 150 Total 86,060 Cape Croker 120,000 Caradoc 141,730 Chapleau 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake 4,329 Gore Bay 80,000 Kenora 122,943 Manitowaning 212,640 Moravian 95,300 New Credit 210,000 <t< td=""><td>50 2,200</td><td>850</td><td>220</td></t<>	50 2,200	850	220
Digby 1,675 Halifax 1,650 Hants 10,510 Hants (Windsor) 10,510 Inverness 9,725 Kings 4,000 Pictou 2,000 Queens 1,100 Richmond 7,000 Shelburne 5,500 Victoria 6,500 Yarmouth 150 Total 86,060 6 6 ONTARIO Alnwick 60,000 4 Cape Croker 120,000 3 Caradoc 141,730 16 Chapleau 18,400 16 Christian Island 29,400 16 Fort Frances 234,399 1 Fort William 175,000 1 Georgina Island 32,150 3 Golden Lake 4,329 4 Gore Bay 80,000 16 Kenora 122,640 17 Moravian	1,000	000	100
Halifax	75 2,000	1,600	50
Hants (Windsor). Inverness	440 4,370		150
Inverness 9,725 1	500 5,000	2,500	1,900
Kings. 4,000 Lunenburg. 4,000 Pictou. 2,000 Queens. 1,100 Richmond. 7,000 Shelburne. Victoria. 6,500 Yarmouth. 150 Total. 86,060 6 ONTARIO. Alnwick. 60,000 4 Cape Croker. 120,000 3 Caradoc. 141,730 16 Chapleau. 18,400 16 Christian Island. 29,400 17 Fort Frances. 234,399 17 Fort William. 175,000 17 Georgina Island. 32,150 15 Golden Lake. 4,329 17 Golden Lake. 4,329 17 Manitowaning. 212,943 17 Manitowaning. 212,943 17 Moravian. 98,300 18 New Credit. 210,000 19 Parry Sound. 122,000 19 Rama. 40,000 10	250		200
Lunenburg 4,000 Pictou 2,000 Queens 1,100 Richmond 7,000 Shelburne 6,500 Yarmouth 150 Total 86,060 6 6 ONTARIO Alnwick 6 60 0 4 Cape Croker 120,000 Caradoe 141,730 Chapleau 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake 4,329 Gore Bay 80,000 Kenora 122,943 Manitowaning 212,943 Moravian 95,300 New Credit 210,000 Parry Sound 122,000 Rama 40,000 Rice Lake 107,000 Sarnia 550,107 Savanne 65,000 Savanne 101,857 Scugog <t< td=""><td>,100 9,100</td><td>4,200</td><td>600</td></t<>	,100 9,100	4,200	600
Pictou 2,000 Queens 1,100 Richmond 7,000 Shelburne 6,500 Victoria 6,500 Yarmouth 150 Total 86,060 6 6 Cape Croker 120,000 Caradoc 141,730 Chapleau 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake 4,329 Gore Bay 80,000 Kenora 122,943 Moravian 95,300 New Credit 210,000 Parry Sound 122,000 Rama 40,000 Rama 40,000 Sarnia 550,107 Savanne 56,000 Savanne 101,857 Scugog 83,000 Six Nations 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 7	50 3,000	850.	400
Queens	370 7,855 200 5,000	4,000	883 350
Shelburne.	700 3,000	4,000	200
Shelburne.	400 3,000	12,000	900
Victoria 6,500 Yarmouth 150 Total 86,060 6 ONTARIO. 6 6 ONTARIO. 6 6 6 ONTARIO. 6 6 6 6 Caradoc 120,000 3 6 Chapleau 18,400 6 6 6 Christian Island 29,400 6 6 7	500 1,000	12,000	40
Yarmouth 150 Total 86,060 6 ONTARIO. 86,060 6 ONTARIO. 86,060 6 Alnwick 60,000 4 Cape Croker 120,000 3 Caradoe 141,730 16 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances 234,399 1 Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 1 Golden Lake 4,329 3 1 Gore Bay 80,000 16 Kenora 122,943 1 Moravian 95,300 1 Moravian 95,300 6 New Credit 210,000 9 Parry Sound 122,000 1 Rama 40,000 6 Rama 40,000 6 Sarnia 550,107 6 Savanne 65,000 6 Savanne 101,857 8 Scugos 8,000 6	300 1,900	3,200	300
Ontario. Alnwick. 60,000 4 Cape Croker. 120,000 5 Caradoc. 141,730 16 Chapleau. 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances. 234,399 1 Fort William. 175,000 Georgina Island. 32,150 16 Golden Lake. 4,329 Gore Bay. 80,000 16 Kenora. 122,943 Moravian. 95,300 8 Moravian. 95,300 8 New Credit. 210,000 Parry Sound. 122,000 Rama. 40,000 6 Rama. 40,000 6 Rama. 40,000 6 Rama. 550,107 6 Saugeen. 550,00 5 Sault Ste. Marie 50,400 5 Savanne. 101,857 Scugog. 88,000 Six Nations. 1,092,400 436 Sturgeon Falls. 244,665 6 Tyendinaga. 645,300 13 Walpole Island. 68,160	125		
Alnwick. 60,000 42 Cape Croker. 120,000 52 Caradoc. 141,730 16 Chapleau. 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances. 234,399 1 Fort William. 175,000 Georgina Island. 32,150 1 Golden Lake. 4,329 Gore Bay. 80,000 16 Kenora. 122,943 Moravian. 95,300 10 Moravian. 95,300 10 Moravian. 95,300 10 New Credit. 210,000 Parry Sound. 122,000 Rama. 40,000 10 Rama. 40,000 10 Rama. 550,107 10 Saugeen. 550,00 107 Saugeen. 550,00 107 Savanne. 101,857 Scugog. 88,000 Six Nations. 1,092,400 436 Sturgeon Falls. 244,065 10 Thessalon. 134,658 10 Tyendinaga. 645,300 13 Walpole Island. 68,160	,344 65,560	38,430	9,078
Alnwick. 60,000 42 Cape Croker. 120,000 32 Caradoe. 141,730 16 Chapleau. 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances. 234,399 1 Fort William. 175,000 Georgina Island. 32,150 1 Golden Lake. 4,329 Gore Bay. 80,000 16 Kenora. 122,943 Moravian. 95,300 New Credit. 210,000 Parry Sound. 122,000 Rama. 40,000 Rice Lake. 107,000 Sault Ste. Marie 50,400 Sault Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne. 101,857 Scugog. 88,000 Six Nations. 1,092,400 Sturgeon Falls 244,665 Tyendinaga. 645,300 Walpole Island. 68,160			
Cape Croker 120,000 Caradoc 141,730 Chapleau 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake 4,329 Gore Bay 80,000 Kenora 122,943 Manitowaning 212,640 Moravian 95,300 New Credit 210,000 Parry Sound 122,000 Rama 40,000 Rama 40,000 Sarnia 550,107 Saugeen 65,000 Sault Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne 101,857 Scugog 68,000 Six Nations 1,092,400 436 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 17 Thessalon 134,658 6 Tyendinaga 645,300 13 Walpole Island 68,160			
Caradoc 141,730 16 Chapleau 18,400 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 17 Fort Frances 234,399 1 Fort William 175,000 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 1 Golden Lake 4,329 1 Gore Bay 80,000 16 Kenora 122,943 17 Moravian 95,300 1 New Credit 210,000 1 Rama 40,000 1 Rama 40,000 1 Raice Lake 107,000 1 Sarnia 550,107 6 Saugeen 65,000 1 Savanne 101,857 1 Scugog 68,000 1 Six Nations 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 5 Thessalon 134,658 6 Tyendinaga 645,300 13 Walpole Island	,900 19,000	3,600	2,600
Chapleau 18,400 Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake 4,329 Gore Bay 80,000 Kenora 122,943 Manitowaning 212,640 17 Moravian 95,300 18 Mercedit 210,000 9 Parry Sound 122,000 12 Rama 40,000 12 Rama 40,000 10 Sarnia 550,107 6 Saugeen 65,000 5 Savanne 101,857 8 Scugog 85,000 6 Six Nations 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 5 Thessalon 134,658 6 Tyendinaga 645,300 13 Walpole Island 68,160	,000 35,000	30,000	4,200
Christian Island 29,400 Fort Frances 234,399 Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake 4,329 Gore Bay 80,000 Kenora 122,943 Manitowaning 212,640 Moravian 95,300 New Credit 210,000 Parry Sound 122,000 Rama 40,000 Sarnia 550,107 Saugeen 65,000 Sault Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne 101,857 Scugog 68,000 Six Nations 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 17 Thessalon 134,658 3 Tyendinaga 645,300 13 Walpole Island 68,160	85,600		21,990
Fort Frances 234,399 Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake 4,329 Gore Bay 80,000 Kenora 122,943 Manitowaning 212,640 17 Moravian 95,300 18 New Credit 210,000 9 Parry Sound 122,000 122,000 Rama 40,000 122,000 Rama 40,000 122,000 Sarnia 550,107 6 Saugeen 65,000 18 Saugeen 65,000 19 Savanne 101,857 101,857 Scugog 68,000 10 Six Nations 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 10 Thessalon 134,658 10 Tyendinaga 645,300 13 Walpole Island 68,160	300 10,500	500	
Fort William 175,000 Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake 4,329 Gore Bay 80,000 Kenora 122,943 Manitowaning 212,640 Moravian 95,300 New Credit 210,000 Parry Sound 122,000 Rama 40,000 Rice Lake 107,000 Sarnia 550,107 Saugeen 65,000 Sault Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne 101,857 Scugog 83,000 Six Nations 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 5 Thessalon 134,658 6 Tyendinaga 645,300 13 Walpole Island 68,160	850 7,500 1,00 20,300	2,500 6,900	2,300 4,380
Georgina Island 32,150 Golden Lake 4,329 Gore Bay 80,000 Kenora 122,943 Manitowaning 212,640 Moravian 95,300 New Credit 210,000 Parry Sound 122,000 Rama 40,000 Rarnia 550,107 Sanria 550,107 Saugeen 65,000 Sault Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne 101,857 Scugog 68,000 Six Nations 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 17 Thessalon 134,658 3 Tyendinaga 645,300 13 Walpole Island 68,160	785 45,710	3,100	1,500
Golden Lake. 4, 329 Gore Bay. 80,000 Kenora. 122, 943 Manitowaning. 212, 640 17 Moravian. 95, 300 18 New Credit. 210, 000 9 Parry Sound. 122,000 122,000 Rama. 40,000 18 Rice Lake. 107,000 10 Sarnia. 550,107 6 Saugeen. 65,000 10 Saugeen. 65,000 10 Savanne. 101,857 10 Scugog. 68,000 10 Six Nations. 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls. 244,065 10 Thessalon. 134,658 10 Tyendinaga. 645,300 13 Walpole Island. 68,160	010 6,640	1,400	1,019
Gore Bay. 80,000 Kenora. 122,943 Manitowaning. 212,640 17 Moravian. 95,300 18 New Credit. 210,000 9 Parry Sound. 122,000 122,000 Rama. 40,000 12 Rice Lake. 107,000 107 Sarnia. 550,107 65,000 Sarlia. 50,400 107 Savanne. 101,857 108 Scugog. 88,000 100 Six Nations. 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls. 244,065 107 Thessalon. 134,658 6 Tyendinaga. 645,300 13 Walpole Island. 68,160	800 2,000	3,100	1,000
Kenora 122,943 Manitowaning 212,640 Moravian 95,300 New Credit 210,000 Parry Sound 122,000 Rama 40,000 Sarnia 550,107 Saugeen 65,000 Sault Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne 101,857 Scugog 68,000 Six Nations 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 17 Thessalon 134,658 3 Tyendinaga 645,300 13 Walpole Island 68,160	5,020 28,000	22,700	8,500
Moravian 95,300 New Credit 210,000 Parry Sound 122,000 Rama 40,000 Rice Lake 107,000 Sarnia 550,107 Saugeen 65,000 Salt Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne 101,857 Scugog 68,000 Six Nations 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 5 Thessalon 134,658 5 Tyendinaga 645,300 13 Walpole Island 68,160	515 15, 160	240	3,955
Moravian. 95,300 New Credit. 210,000 Parry Sound. 122,000 Rama. 40,000 Rice Lake. 107,000 Sarnia. 550,107 Saugeen. 65,000 Salt Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne. 101,857 Scugog. 68,000 Six Nations. 1,092,400 43 Sturgeon Falls. 244,065 5 Thessalon. 134,658 5 Tyendinaga. 645,300 13 Walpole Island. 68,160	7,030 59,250	26,600	39,950
Parry Sound. 122,000 Rama. 40,000 Rice Lake. 107,000 Sarnia. 550,107 Saugeen. 65,000 Sault Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne. 101,857 Scugog. 68,000 Six Nations. 1,092,400 Sturgeon Falls. 244,065 Thessalon. 134,658 Tyendinaga. 645,300 Walpole Island. 68,160	5,850 30,600	5,000	8,500
Rama 40,000 Rice Lake 107,000 Sarnia 550,107 Saugeen 65,000 Salt Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne 101,857 Scugog 68,000 Six Nations 1,092,400 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 Thessalon 134,658 Tyendinaga 645,300 Walpole Island 68,160	42,000	10,000	10,000
Rice Lake 107,000 Sarnia. 550,107 Saugeen. 65,000 Sault Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne. 101,857 Scugog. 68,000 Six Nations. 1,092,400 436 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 7 Thessalon. 134,658 6 Tyendinaga. 645,300 13 Walpole Island 68,160	950 20,900	17,300	3,980
Sarnia. 550, 107 Saugeen. 65,000 Sault Ste. Marie. 50,400 Savanne. 101,857 Scugog. 68,000 Six Nations. 1,092,400 436 Sturgeon Falls. 244,065 5 Thessalon. 134,658 6 Tyendinaga. 645,300 13 Walpole Island. 68,160 6	3,000 15,250	13,200	1,250
Saugeen. 65,000 Salt Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne. 101,857 Scugog. 68,000 Six Nations. 1,092,400 Sturgeon Falls. 244,065 Sturgeon Falls. 134,658 Thessalon. 134,658 Tyendinaga. 645,300 Walpole Island. 68,160	2,700 47,300	8,800	5,750
SanIt Ste. Marie 50,400 Savanne 101,857 Scugog 68,000 Six Nations 1,092,400 436 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 17 Thessalon 134,658 3 Tyendinaga 645,300 13 Walpole Island 68,160	3,740 45,935 1,600 12,500	17,550 22,000	14,280 3,500
Savanne. 101,857 Scugog. 68,000 Six Nations. 1,092,400 436 Sturgeon Falls. 244,065 436 Thessalon. 134,658 45 Tyendinaga. 645,300 134 Walpole Island. 68,160 68	$\begin{bmatrix} 1,600 & 12,500 \\ 2,575 & 27,000 \end{bmatrix}$	25,500	6,000
Scugog 68,000 Six Nations 1,092,400 Sturgeon Falls 244,065 Thessalon 134,658 Tyendinaga 645,300 Walpole Island 68,160	321 7,507	25,300	2,372
Six Nations. 1,092,400 436 Sturgeon Falls. 244,065 3 Thessalon. 134,658 3 Tyendinaga. 645,300 13 Walpole Island. 68,160	1,798 2,000	500	670
Sturgeon Falls 244,065 Thessalon 134,658 Tyendinaga 645,300 Walpole Island 68,160	669,000	55,000	291,000
Tyendinaga 645,300 134 Walpole Island 68,160 3	2,350 32,600	11,000	3,850
Walpole Island	13,600	10,000	1,090
	1,825 93,255 7,483 21,015	39,300 1,950	42,754 9,060
Total	7,427 1,415,122	337,820	495,450
Prince Edward Island.			
	7,520	8,000	950

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27
ERTY AND PROGRESS DURING YEAR.—Continued.

\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$		
Live Stock and Poultry. Stock and Poultry. Effects. Stock and Poultry. Effects. Stock and Poultry. Effects. Stock and Poultry. Effects. Property. Impro	Progress during	Year 1917.
\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	e of Newl Value	e Total
\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	and. of Build	
250 25 135 2,710 225 230 185 16,025 2,200 1,575 1,200 36,624 200 100 100 100 1,750 200 100 100 1,750 <t< td=""><td>ovements Erecte</td><td></td></t<>	ovements Erecte	
225 2,200 1,575 1,200 36,624 500 700 20,800 36,624 200 175 350 5,865 200 100 100 1,750 75 250 675 6,400 1,125 760 1,420 9,915 2,000 700 2,500 25,610 50 100 600 28,610 600 550 860 28,995 600 500 700 9,250 2,140 595 1,700 18,393 400 2,000 800 27,400 250 300 2,750 1,600 1,700 800 27,400 1,600 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,900 4,600 16,880 232,480 25,980 553 30,050 32,2460 75 3,500 100	\$ \$. \$
225 2,200 1,575 1,200 36,624 500 700 20,800 36,624 200 175 350 5,865 200 100 100 1,750 75 250 675 6,400 1,125 760 1,420 9,915 2,000 700 2,500 25,610 50 100 600 28,610 600 550 860 28,995 600 500 700 9,250 2,140 595 1,700 18,393 400 2,000 800 27,400 250 300 2,750 1,600 1,700 800 27,400 1,600 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,900 4,600 16,880 232,480 25,980 553 30,050 32,2460 75 3,500 100	1	
2,200 1,575 1,200 36,624 220 175 350 5,865 200 100 100 1,750 75 250 675 6,400 1,125 760 1,420 9,915 2,000 700 2,500 25,610 600 600 2,860 550 860 28,995 600 500 700 9,250 2,140 595 1,700 18,393 400 2,000 800 14,750 250 300 2,750 1,600 1,700 800 27,400 100 600 500 2,740 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,5995 10,865 13,475 245,807 The state of the st		105 105
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	200	200 400
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	90	700 790
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		100 100
2,000 700 2,500 25,610 50 100 600 600 2,860 550 860 28,995 600 500 700 9,250 2,140 595 1,700 18,393 400 2,000 800 14,750 250 300 2,750 1,600 1,700 800 27,400 100 600 500 2,740 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 32,2663 322,063 1,895 10,865 13,475 245,807 3,090 1,350 7,500 102,040 10,000 19,000 4,600 16,680 232,480 232,263 75 3,500	165	75 240
50 100 860 28,995 600 5500 700 9,250 2,140 595 1,700 18,393 400 2,000 800 14,750 250 300 2,750 1,600 1,700 800 27,400 100 600 500 2,740 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 2,740 1,700 380 500 232,480 2,100 1,865 13,475 245,807 3,090 1,350 7,500 102,040 19,000 4,600 16,680 232,480 25,980 553 30,050 30,232,633	50	200 250
2,860 550 860 28,995		200 200
2, 140 595 1,700 18,393 400 2,000 800 14,750 250 300 2,750 1,600 1,700 800 27,400 100 600 500 2,740 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 125 50 459 15,995 10,865 13,475 245,807 3,090 1,350 7,500 102,040 19,000 4,600 16,680 232,480 25,980 553 30,050 322,063 75 3,500 100 33,375 5,200 2,800 2,700 53,250 7,850 7,800 8,500 291,229 4,250 18,640 11,200 260,185 5,606 1,400 1,790 51,015 2,100 1,500 2,000 16,829 19,300 4,070 15,600 193,190 5,575 15,679 17,110 181,177 <t< td=""><td>50</td><td>275 325</td></t<>	50	275 325
400 2;000 800 14,750 1,600 1,700 800 27,400 1,00 600 500 2,740 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 1,700 380 500 14,780 15,995 10,865 13,475 245,807 15,995 10,865 13,475 245,807 2000 1,865 13,475 245,807 25,980 553 30,050 322,480 25,980 553 30,050 322,063 7,850 7,800 8,500 290,203 7,850 7,800 8,500 291,229 4,250 18,640 11,200 260,185 5,606 1,400	365	250 615
250 300 2,750 1,600 1,700 800 27,400 100 600 500 2,740 1,700 380 500 14,780 125 50 459 15,995 10,865 13,475 245,807 3,090 1,350 7,500 102,040 19,000 4,600 16,680 232,480 25,980 553 30,050 322,063 75 3,500 100 33,375 5,200 2,800 2,700 53,250 7,850 7,800 8,500 291,229 4,250 18,640 11,200 260,185 5,606 1,400 1,790 51,015 2,100 1,500 2,000 16,829 19,300 4,070 15,600 193,190 5,575 15,679 17,110 181,177 71,950 13,985 33,300 474,705 19,000 1,000 1,000		800 800
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	400	800 1,200
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	70	40 110
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1,390 3,	4,835
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		600 600
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		150 150
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		7070 890
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	250	250
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	5,000 [5,000
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		300 3,100 600 1,155
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		200 200
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1,000 1,	500 2,500
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		620 690
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1,210	175 2,390
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	600	650 1,250
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		500 1,000
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		400 400 500 1,500
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	75	750 825
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1,400] 1,	500 2,900
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	50	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
300,500 4,000 75,000 2,923,860 15,400 13,500 29,000 351,765 9,900 8,555 8,413 196,021 84,347 2,645 55,800 1,098,226 21,845 2,544 8,535 140,592		120 120
9,900 8,555 8,413 196,021 84,347 2,645 55,800 1,098,226 21,845 2,544 8,535 140,592		000 4,000
9,900 8,555 8,413 196,021 84,347 2,645 55,800 1,098,226 21,845 2,544 8,535 140,592	200 1,	800 2,000
21,845 2,544 8,535 140,592		200 1,000
		900 1,900 665 665
	14,705 19,	830 34,535
1,575 2,000 3,200 45,115	210	200 410

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 TABLE No. 5.—VALUE OF REAL AND PERSONAL PROP

					
Agencies.	Total Value of Lands in Reserves.	Value of Private Fencing.	Value of Private Buildings.	Value of Public Build- ings, Property of the Band.	Value of Implements and Vehicles
	*	\$ -	\$	\$	\$
QUEBEC.					•
BécancourBersimisCacouna.	4,000 36,000	. 155 445	$\begin{array}{c} 3,100 \\ 17,700 \\ 4,200 \end{array}$	3,000	285 195 50
Caughnawaga Jeune Lorette	750,000 22,000 30,805	8,300 350 4,015	400,000 $35,800$ $12,770$	60,000 25,000 2,093	40,000 1,700 4,688
Maria Mingan Oka		525 3,800	1,800 4,200 40,000	3,500` 300 3,000	1,100
Pierreville Pointe Bleue Ristigouche	$32,000 \\ 171,000$	$950 \\ 4,500 \\ 12,200$	55,000 25,000 50,000	2,000 6,000	5,000 5,000 14,800
Seven Islands. St. Regis Fimiskaming.	500 228,425 22,800	1,350° 500	4,000 74,000 7,000	1,400 15,000 1,000	10,500 1,300
Total	1,348,630	37,090	734,570	122,293	89,868
SASKATCHEWAN.					-
AssiniboineBattlefordCarlton	400,064 1,501,568 1,759,385	3,532 9,775 12,955	19,087 25,800 65,455	3,900 200 32,000	10,273 37,800 32,344
Crooked Lake	1,138,095 1,832,310	45,000 21,161 6,875	34,050 38,890 12,050	2,504 16,400 300	32,955 37,104 11,350
File Hills Colony	277,095 240,704	425 700 600	30,000 9,000 4,000	3,200 2,500 500	18,250 9,000 4,500
Onion Lake. Pelly Qu'Appelle.	1,824,195 452,733	18,400 3,400 4,321	43,400 27,900 30,720	4,000 3,700 800	19,600 22,770 36,299
Touchwood Wood Mountain	958,826	14,042 150	28,844 1,150	2,150	29,694 1,295
Total	11,880,421	141,336	370,346	72, 154	303, 234

RECAPIT

Provinces.	Total Value of Lands in Reserves.	Value of Private Fencing.	Value of Private Buildings.	Value of Public Build- ings, property of the Band.	
Alberta British Columbia Manitoba New Brunswick Nova Scotia Ontario Prince Edward Island Quebec Saskatchewan Total	2,484,305 71,200 86,060 4,825,238 20,150 1,348,630 11,880,421	\$1, 182 310, 636 20, 337 2, 460 6, 344 687, 427 1, 720 37, 090 141, 336	\$ 362,977 1,373,205 240,570 46,875 65,560 1,415,122 7,520 734,570 370,346 4,616,745	\$ 127,470 365,245 51,325 59,250 38,430 337,820 8,000 122,293 72,154	\$ 285, 332 304, 070 87, 180 5, 915 9, 078 495, 450 950 89, 868 303, 234 1, 581, 080

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27
ERTY AND PROGRESS DURING YEAR.—Concluded.

Value of	Value	Value	Total Value of Real	Progre	ss During Year	r 1917.
Live Stock and Poultry.	of General Effects.	of Household Effects.		Value of New Land. Improvements	Value of Buildings Erected.	Total Increase in Value.
\$	\$	\$	\$. \$	\$	\$
1,000 1,300	10 5,000	158 6,500 1,080	8,708 70,140 5,530		400	400
$ \begin{array}{r} 200 \\ 120,000 \\ 1,000 \end{array} $	2,000 1,000	65,000 10,000	1,445,300 96,850	1,000	13,000 400	, 14,000 400
10, 135 1, 600	5,310 350 7,525	8, 125 2, 500 5, 000	77, 941 33, 975 17, 025	503 60	185 25	688 85
16,000 3,000 8,000	1,000 25,000	4,800 18,750 9,000	77, 300 109, 750 114, 500	450 1,100	1,000	650
8,600	17,000 59,000 1,600	14,800 12,000 16,500	288,400 76,900 377,575	225	600	600 375
4,500	800	1,500	39,400	100	600	700
205, 535	125,595	175,713	2,839,294	3,438	16,560	19,998
39,848	25,300	4,600	506,604	3,250	. 1,475	4,725
141,562 130,584	9,850 9,541	14,800 17,814	1,741,355 2,060,078	2,247	500 4,100	$\begin{bmatrix} 1,075 \\ 6,347 \end{bmatrix}$
$96,657 \\ 142,331 \\ 24,435$	$\begin{array}{c c} 1,812 \\ 4,442 \\ 1,170 \end{array}$	$7,200 \ 12,529 \ 5,420$	1,358,273 $2,105,167$ $469,594$	2,500 1,270 247	3,000 320 300	5,500 1,590 547
22,230 $26,025$	450 2,100	6,750 4,500	358,400 294,529	180 200	9,000 500	9,180
$25,000 \\ 92,740$	450 8,400	4,500 10,900	102,050 2,021,635	100 320	$100 \\ 1,550$	200 1,870
55,400 $104,977$	3,660 3,019	10,550 12,420	580,113 1,166,308	1,940 4,208	1,200 23,320	3,140 27,528
$141,410 \\ 5,600$	9,641 1,500	15,000 1,250	1,199,607 62,145	500 100	300 75	800 175
1,048,799	81,335	128,233	14,025,858	17,637	45,740	68,377

ULATION.

Value of	Value	Value	Total Value of Real	Progre	ss During Year	r 1917.
Live Stock and Poultry.	of General Effects.	of Household Effects.	and Personal Property.	Value of New Land Improvements	of Buildings	Total Increase in Value.
\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	ş	\$
1,206,739 1,026,446 245,386 6,674 15,995 714,796 1,575 205,535 1,048,799	50,217 465,424 123,561 8,271 10,865 152,774 2,000 125,595 81,335	87,515 409,298 93,267 20,705 13,475 410,680 3,200 175,713 128,233	18, 288, 044 17, 234, 406 3, 345, 931 221, 350 245, 807 9, 039, 307 45, 115 2, 839, 294 14, 025, 858	17,500 35,525 3,522 395 1,390 14,705 210 3,438 17,637	30, 360 29, 650 4, 465 2, 610 3, 445 19, 830 200 16, 560 45, 740	47,860 65,175 7,987 3,005 4,835 34,535 410 19,998 63,377
4,471,945	1,020,042	1,342,086	65, 285, 112	94,322	152,860	247, 182

TABLE No. 6.—SOURCES AND VALUE OF INCOME.

		<u> </u>							
Agencies.	Value of Farm Pro- ducts, in- cluding Hay.	Value of Beef sold, also of that used for food.	Wages Earned.	Received from Land Rentals and from Timber.	Earned by Fishing.	Earned by Hunting and Trapping.	Earned by other Indus- tries and Occupations	Indian Trust	
Alberta.	\$	\$	\$.	. \$	\$	\$	\$	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
Blackfoot. Blood Edmonton Hobbema Lesser Slave Lake. Peigan Saddle Lake Sarcee Stony	138, 531 99, 575 79, 210 62, 854 12, 885 25, 375 28, 007 17, 322 6, 272	15,832 6,006 11,216 3,315 1,450	15,725 23,854 3,243 5,730 2,000	10,250 2,553 1,075	1,650 2,005	7,500 11,435 9,248	15,000 10,050 30,000 5,315 4,866	6,421 91 21,708 22 5,915 07 13,860 00 3,958 83 4,560 21 1,143 70	233,746 91 155,610 22 139,882 07 26,745 00 51,345 83 53,552 21 28,356 70
Total	470,031	104,896	125, 188	15,860	4,730	43, 447	104,991	72,627 38	941,770 38
British Columbia.	,			,	, .			·	,
Babine and Upper Skeena. Bella Coola Cowichan. Kamloops Kootenay. Kwawkewith Lytton Nass New Westminster. Okanagan. Queen Charlotte Stikine. Stuart Lake. West Coast. Williams Lake.	63,700 5,840 33,675 188,773 .35,380 .31,451 32,000 6,800 49,000 1,600 365 21,371 205 28,725	700 2, 080 500 10, 800 12, 820 350 2, 300 4, 000 4, 515 85	9, 700 54, 400 22, 700 15, 200 25, 770 62, 640 35, 350 4, 500 12, 000 24, 990 9, 050	1,200 4,950	1, 115 94, 500 	16, 900 900 1, 950 1, 900 2, 511 23, 490 16, 050 825 700	28,000 5,475 12,000 2,400 22,200 3,070 25,520 30,450 2,350 8,500	214 69 12 83 2,756 91 974 82 38 67 34 89 842:34 3,290 77 6,587 70 427 94 33 69 	173, 152 83 128, 536 91 205, 422 82 74, 383 67 133, 954 89 76, 464 34 231, 710 77 134, 287 70 87, 652 94 53, 833 69 104, 178 00 78, 270 55 86, 332 21
Total	498,885	67,850	3 5 5, 550	9,570	491,800	196,820	199,677	17,331 98	1,817,483 98

Manitoba.					1	1	!	! 1		(0
Birtle Clandeboye Fisher River Griswold Manitowapah Norway House Pas Portage la Prairie	27,445 10,170 18,950 25,233 32,400 1,750 9,130 61,822	3,070 2,490 5,600 622 4,725 200 2,670 185	15,602 29,000 3,000 17,550 12,700 36,300	145 33	1,955 33,000 350 31,800 26,000 13,300	4,070 5,830 38,200 2,300 8,150 110,000 39,300 3,100	19,800 1,350 4,075 20,500 5,000	8,266 67 12,003 10	48,114 45 44,458 67 156,586 10 32,858 43 107,868 28 184,115 00 115,438 14 80,082 50	SESSIONAL PAPE
Total	186,900	19,562	126, 120	804	107,055	210,950	56,480	61,650 57	769,521 57	ZJ
New Brunswick.						,			-	No. 27
Northern Division Northeastern Division Southwestern Division	2,150 4,678 999	.50 100	5,000		85 6,000 375	65 600 1,000	14,670 2,000 1,600	1,695 70 465 82 44 23	33,825 70 19,087 82 16,818 23	
Total	7,917	150	32,750	314	6,460	1,665	18,270	2,205 75	69,731 75	
Nova Scotia.	100		550	,		50	100	,	800 00	
Antigonishe and Guysboro Cape Breton (Eskasoni). Cape Breton (Sydney). Colchester. Cumberland Digby. Halifax Hants. Hants (Windsor). Inverness. Kings. Lunenburg. Pictou Queens. Richmond.	235 100 400 1,374 1,300 2,900 640 2,875 1,000 800 2,200	96 260 1,740 200 80 650 150 350	4,550 900 7,000 4,000 1,000 1,800 200 5,000 4,000 4,100 8,000 650 3,200	120	305 350 75 50 50	575 100 150 250 300	3,640 1,005 3,000 1,100 900 11,800 2,025 200 1,200 2,000 1,325 2,000 300	28 66 13 89 75 09 0 14 126 01	9,764 66 6,315 00 10,013 89 5,560 00 2,175 09 3,450 00 5,325 00 5,325 00 00 10,611 00 8,720 00 9,675 14 11,500 00 2,376 01 8,115 00	
Shelburne Victoria. Yarmouth. Total.	100 2,750 21,144	100 300 4, 126	1,000 4,600 100 59,650	150	300 350	400 200	2,780 100	9 53	2,200 00 11,139 53 200 00	
		7,120	39,000	270	6,780	4,726	35,025	253 32	131,974 32	

TABLE No. 6 -BOURCES AND VALUE OF INCOME.—Continued.

$\Lambda_{ ext{gencies}}.$	Value of Farm Pro- ducts, in- cluding Hay.	Value of Beef sold, also of that used for food.	Wages Earned.	Received from Land Rentals and from Timber.	Earned by Fishing.		Earned by other Indus- tries and Occupations	Indian Trust	Total Income of Indians.	
Ontario.	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$. \$	\$ cts.	\$ cts.	
Alnwik Cape Croker Caradoc Chapleau Christian Island Fort Frances Fort William Georgina Island Golden Lake Gore Bay Kenora Manitowaning Moravian New Credit Parry Sound Rama Rice Lake Sarnia Saugeen Sault Ste. Marie Savanne Scugog Six Nations Sturgeon Falls Thessalon Tyendinaga Walpole Island	5, 200 25, 440 330 3, 327 4, 635 1, 440 3, 304 990 23, 000 8, 221 69, 881 9, 650 27, 679 8, 624 6, 690 17, 901 12, 518 7, 000 7, 600	100 300 100 100 1,760 1,200 2,500 1,400 200 4,800 1,342 650 1,830 140 600 	7, 000 20, 000 83, 780 15, 000 2, 500 38, 300 34, 000 4, 175 2, 500 24, 100 34, 950 32, 000 15, 000 15, 000 18, 600 18, 600 21, 750 18, 600 27, 500 32, 500 48, 700 27, 550	1,000 9,160 300 800 265 65 3,250 4,489 2,200 750 2,787 5,000 6,000	200 2, 000 25 300 44, 300 22, 200 27, 007 6, 100 200 100 150 2, 000 9, 700 33, 387 7, 000 3, 430 2, 000 3, 695	190 25, 000 30, 400 36, 500 1, 000 36, 366 5, 200 200 6, 600 1, 200 4, 000 62, 377 528 	1,400 5,000 500 1,790 200 1,150 13,591 44,100 3,500 3,700 2,155 3,000 10,250 9,137 1,000	22, 223 86 3, 861 43 13, 620 00 4, 172 18 5, 095 88 12, 238 13 1, 680 44 11 49 9, 578 38 8, 384 71 19, 653 14 6, 998 55 8, 360 38 3, 376 62 3, 054 16 10, 806 13 17, 464 33 14, 080 75 6, 987 55 740 37 48, 615 40 58, 458 17 6, 659 80 2, 865 44	51, 323 86 124, 323 43 54, 250 40 12, 399 18 128, 030 88 107, 778 13 11, 514 44 4, 866 49 61, 928 93 128, 854 71 210, 494 14 50, 883 59 65, 472 41 57, 659 33 32, 766 62 51, 230 16 49, 258 13 52, 914 33 66, 060 75 149, 444 55 5, 519 37 669, 021 40 126, 392 32 57, 058 17	9 GEORGE
									,	, , ,
PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND.										
Micmaes of P. E. Island	1,965	210	560		1,500	50	6,200		10,485 00	919

l l					•					
QUEBEC.	!				· `			!	ι ΄ .	co.
	.							i '	1	m
Becancour	950		300			75		371 87	1,696 87	Ś
Bersimis	675	150	1,000	1,800		29,000	1,300	317 79	35, 242 79	<u>s</u>
Cacouna			2,660		20		1,905	448 29		_
Caughnawaga		15,000	200,000		`400		12,000	1,704 24	372,189 24	Ζ
Jeune Lorette			25,000			600	17,500	803 98	43,903 98	· F
Maniwaki	7,850	814	32,110			6,787	716	2,605 36	55,608 36	_
Maria	950	150	3,500		250	400			7,450 00	Š
Mingan					3,500				12,500 00	Ð
Oka	7,100	1,800			100		400	528 02		Ш
Pierreville	1,236	1,000	140		225	6,250		322 41		ᄁ
Pointe Bleue	14,000	1,700	7,000		700	31,000		483 25	57,383 25	Z 、
Ristigouche		750	30,000					72 24	53, 252 24	9
Seven Islands			3,370		1,631	7,000			12,001 00	NO.
St. Regis	61,000	14,250	80,000					3,185 23		7
Timiskaming	3,210	250	6,500		100	2,500	400	1,857 18	14,817 18	,
m										}
Total	245,171	35,864	410,380	13,750	11,602	96,117	60, 221	12,699 86	885,804 86	
,										t
<u> </u>										7
SASKATCHEWAN.										3
	24.00	0.700								5 1
Assiniboine	24,325	6,520	1,590			400		2,369 18		<u> </u>
AssiniboineBattleford	43, 166	14,266	15,972			15,760	11,406	8,695 93	116,668 93	} !
Assiniboine. Battleford. Carlton.	43,166 42,163	$14,266 \\ 15,275$	15,972 19,847	4,907	3,253	15,760 26,617	11,406 15,716	8,695 93 7,777 93	116,668 93 130,648 93	\$ \$ \$
Assiniboine. Battleford Carlton Crooked Lake	43, 166 42, 163 60, 201	14, 266 15, 275 7, 515	15,972 19,847 4,800	4, 907 11, 588	3, 253 1, 250	15,760 26,617 1,350	11,406 15,716 9,000	8,695 93 7,777 93 12,672 35	116,668 93 130,648 93 108,376 35	2 1 1
Assiniboine. Battleford. Carlton. Crooked Lake Duck Lake	43,166 42,163 60,201 52,832	14,266 15,275 7,515 13,416	15,972 19,847 4,800 8,438	4,907 11,588 750	3, 253 1, 250	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491	11,406 15,716 9,000 2,203	8,695 93 7,777 93 12,672 35 7,233 37	116,668 93 130,648 93 108,376 35 103,691 37	\$ ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ##
Assiniboine. Battleford. Carlton. Crooked Lake Duck Lake. File Hills Agency.	43,166 42,163 60,201 52,832 18,083	14,266 15,275 7,515 13,416 5,500	15, 972 19, 847 4, 800 8, 438 1, 500	4,907 11,588 750	3, 253 1, 250	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200	11,406 $15,716$ $9,000$ $2,203$ $2,300$	8,695 93 7,777 93 12,672 35	116, 668 93 130, 648 93 108, 376 35 103, 691 37 30, 268 00	
Assiniboine. Battleford. Carlton. Crooked Lake. Duck Lake. File Hills Agency. File Hills Colony.	43,166 42,163 60,201 52,832 18,083 58,785	14,266 15,275 7,515 13,416 5,500	15,972 19,847 4,800 8,438 1,500 9,000	4,907 11,588 750	3, 253 1, 250 328	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200	11,406 15,716 9,000 2,203 2,300 1,000	8,695 93 7,777 93 12,672 35 7,233 37 1,685 00	116,668 93 130,648 93 108,376 35 103,691 37 30,268 00 72,385 00	
Assiniboine Battleford Carlton. Crooked Lake Duck Lake File Hills Agency File Hills Colony Moose Mountain.	43,166 42,163 60,201 52,832 18,083 58,785 26,059	14,266 15,275 7,515 13,416 5,500 3,400 3,394	15,972 19,847 4,800 8,438 1,500 9,000 1,000	4,907 11,588 750	3, 253 1, 250 328	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200 200 2,000	11,406 15,716 9,000 2,203 2,300 1,000 4,000	8,695 93 7,777 93 12,672 35 7,233 37	116,668 93 130,648 93 108,376 35 103,691 37 30,268 00 72,385 00 41,985 35	
Assiniboine. Battleford. Carlton. Crooked Lake. Duck Lake. File Hills Agency. File Hills Colony. Moose Mountain. Moose Woods.	43,166 42,163 60,201 52,832 18,083 58,785 26,059 7,200	14, 266 15, 275 7, 515 13, 416 5, 500 3, 394 3, 500	15, 972 19, 847 4, 800 8, 438 1, 500 9, 009 1, 000 1, 600	4,907 11,588 750 1,500	3, 253 1, 250 328 400	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200 2,000 2,000	11,406 15,716 9,000 2,203 2,300 1,000 4,000 1,000	8,695 93 7,777 93 12,672 35 7,233 37 1,685 00 3,632 35	116,668 93 130,648 93 108,376 35 103,691 37 30,268 00 72,385 00 41,985 35 13,800 00	
Assiniboine. Battleford. Carlton. Crooked Lake Duck Lake. File Hills Agency. File Hills Colony. Moose Mountain. Moose Woods. Onion Lake.	43, 166 42, 163 60, 201 52, 832 18, 083 58, 785 26, 059 7, 200 32, 100	14, 266 15, 275 7, 515 13, 416 5, 500 3, 400 3, 394 3, 500 17, 900	15,972 19,847 4,800 8,438 1,500 1,000 1,600 7,500	4,907 11,588 750 1,500	3, 253 1, 250 328 400 8, 350	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200 2,000 500 18,600	11,406 15,716 9,000 2,203 2,300 1,000 4,000 1,000 5,390	8,695 93 7,777 93 12,672 35 7,233 37 1,685 00 3,632 35	116,668 93 130,648 93 108,376 35 103,691 37 30,268 00 72,385 00 41,985 35 13,800 00 97,696 27	
Assiniboine Battleford Carlton. Crooked Lake Duck Lake File Hills Agency File Hills Colony Moose Mountain Moose Woods Onion Lake	43,166 42,163 60,201 52,832 18,083 58,785 26,059 7,200 32,100 55,898	14, 266 15, 275 7, 515 13, 416 5, 500 2, 400 3, 394 3, 500 17, 900 3, 147	15,972 19,847 4,800 8,438 1,500 - 9,009 1,000 1,600 7,500 23,500	4,907 11,588 750 1,500 2,320 3,159	3, 253 1, 250 328 400 8, 350	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200 2,000 500 18,600 9,100	11,406 15,716 9,000 2,203 2,300 1,000 4,000 1,000 5,390 3,475	8,695 93 7,777 93 12,672 33 7,233 37 1,685 00 3,632 35 5,536 27 8,001 96	116,668 93 130,648 93 108,376 35 103,691 37 30,268 00 72,385 00 41,985 35 13,800 00 97,696 27 106,280 96	
Assiniboine. Battleford. Carlton. Crooked Lake. Duck Lake. File Hills Agency. File Hills Colony. Moose Mountain. Moose Woods. Onion Lake. Pelly. Qu'Appelle.	43, 166 42, 163 60, 201 52, 832 18, 083 58, 785 26, 059 7, 200 32, 100 55, 898 76, 861	14, 266 15, 275 7, 515 13, 416 5, 500 3, 400 3, 394 3, 500 17, 900 3, 147	15, 972 19, 847 4, 800 8, 438 1, 500 9, 009 1, 600 7, 500 23, 500 10, 940	4, 907 11, 588 750 1, 500 2, 320 3, 159	3,253 1,250 328 400 8,350	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200 2,000 500 18,600 9,100 2,760	11,406 15,716 9,000 2,203 2,300 1,000 4,000 1,000 5,390 3,475 11,277	8,695 93 7,777 93 12,672 35 7,233 37 1,685 00 3,632 35 5,536 27 8,001 96 10,523 05	116, 668 93 130, 648 93 108, 376 35 103, 691 37 30, 268 00 72, 385 00 41, 985 35 13, 800 00 97, 696 27 106, 280 96 123, 400 05	
Assiniboine. Battleford. Carlton. Crooked Lake. Duck Lake. File Hills Agency. File Hills Colony. Moose Mountain. Moose Woods. Onion Lake. Pelly. Qu'Appelle. Touchwood.	43,166 42,163 60,201 52,832 18,083 58,785 26,059 7,200 32,100 55,898 76,861 53,803	14, 266 15, 275 7, 515 13, 416 5, 500 2, 400 3, 394 3, 500 17, 900 3, 147	15, 972 19, 847 4, 800 8, 438 1, 500 9, 009 1, 000 1, 600 7, 500 23, 500 10, 940 26, 167	4, 907 11, 588 750 1, 500 2, 320 3, 159	3,253 1,250 328 400 8,350 1,750 9,500	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200 2,000 500 18,600 9,100 2,760 59,023	11,406 15,716 9,000 2,203 2,300 1,000 4,000 1,000 5,390 3,475 11,277 17,179	8,695 93 7,777 93 12,672 33 7,233 37 1,685 00 3,632 35 5,536 27 8,001 96	116, 668 93 130, 648 93 108, 376 35 103, 691 37 30, 268 00 72, 385 00 41, 985 35 13, 800 00 97, 696 27 106, 280 96 123, 400 05 184, 235 31	
Assiniboine Battleford Carlton. Crooked Lake Duck Lake File Hills Agency File Hills Colony Moose Mountain. Moose Woods Onion Lake Pelly Qu'Appelle. Touchwood. Wood Mountain.	43, 166 42, 163 60, 201 52, 832 18, 083 58, 785 26, 059 7, 200 32, 100 55, 898 76, 861	14, 266 15, 275 7, 515 13, 416 5, 500 3, 400 3, 394 3, 500 17, 900 3, 147	15, 972 19, 847 4, 800 8, 438 1, 500 9, 009 1, 600 7, 500 23, 500 10, 940	4, 907 11, 588 750 1, 500 2, 320 3, 159	3,253 1,250 328 400 8,350 1,750 9,500	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200 2,000 500 18,600 9,100 2,760	11,406 15,716 9,000 2,203 2,300 1,000 4,000 1,000 5,390 3,475 11,277	8,695 93 7,777 33 12,672 35 7,233 37 1,685 00 3,632 35 5,536 27 8,001 96 10,523 05 5,830 31	116, 668 93 130, 648 93 108, 376 35 103, 691 37 30, 268 00 72, 385 00 41, 985 35 13, 800 00 97, 696 27 106, 280 96 123, 400 05 184, 235 31 3, 100 00	
Assiniboine. Battleford. Carlton. Crooked Lake. Duck Lake. File Hills Agency. File Hills Colony. Moose Mountain. Moose Woods. Onion Lake. Pelly. Qu'Appelle. Touchwood.	43,166 42,163 60,201 52,832 18,083 58,785 26,059 7,200 32,100 55,898 76,861 53,803	14, 266 15, 275 7, 515 13, 416 5, 500 3, 400 3, 394 3, 500 17, 900 3, 147	15, 972 19, 847 4, 800 8, 438 1, 500 9, 009 1, 000 1, 600 7, 500 23, 500 10, 940 26, 167	4, 907 11, 588 750 1, 500 2, 320 3, 159	3,253 1,250 328 400 8,350 1,750 9,500	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200 2,000 500 18,600 9,100 2,760 59,023	11,406 15,716 9,000 2,203 2,300 1,000 4,000 1,000 5,390 3,475 11,277 17,179	8,695 93 7,777 93 12,672 35 7,233 37 1,685 00 3,632 35 5,536 27 8,001 96 10,523 05	116, 668 93 130, 648 93 108, 376 35 103, 691 37 30, 268 00 72, 385 00 41, 985 35 13, 800 00 97, 696 27 106, 280 96 123, 400 05 184, 235 31 3, 100 00	
Assiniboine. Battleford. Carlton. Crooked Lake. Duck Lake. File Hills Agency. File Hills Colony. Moose Mountain. Moose Woods. Onion Lake. Pelly. Qu'Appelle Touchwood. Wood Mountain. Isle a la Crosse District.	43, 166 42, 163 60, 201 52, 832 18, 083 58, 785 26, 059 7, 200 32, 100 55, 893 76, 861 53, 803 1, 550	14, 286 15, 275 7, 515 13, 416 5, 500 3, 400 3, 394 3, 500 17, 900 3, 147 9, 289 12, 733	15, 972 19, 847 4, 800 8, 438 1, 500 9, 069 1, 000 7, 500 23, 500 10, 940 26, 167 350	11,588 750 1,500 2,320 3,159	3,253 1,250 328 400 8,350 1,750 9,500	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200 2,000 2,000 18,600 9,100 2,760 59,023 150	11, 406 15, 716 9,000 2,203 2,300 1,000 4,000 1,000 5,390 3,475 11,277 17,179 900	8, 695 93 7, 777 93 12, 672 35 7, 233 37 1, 685 00 3, 632 35 5, 536 27 8, 001 96 10, 523 03 5, 830 31	116, 668 93 130, 648 93 108, 376 35 103, 691 37 30, 268 00 72, 385 00 41, 985 35 13, 800 00 97, 696 27 106, 280 96 123, 400 05 184, 235 31 3, 100 00 10, 655 00	
Assiniboine Battleford Carlton. Crooked Lake Duck Lake File Hills Agency. File Hills Colony. Moose Mountain. Moose Woods Onion Lake. Pelly Qu'Appelle. Touchwood. Wood Mountain.	43,166 42,163 60,201 52,832 18,083 58,785 26,059 7,200 32,100 55,898 76,861 53,803	14, 266 15, 275 7, 515 13, 416 5, 500 3, 400 3, 394 3, 500 17, 900 3, 147	15, 972 19, 847 4, 800 8, 438 1, 500 9, 069 1, 000 7, 500 23, 500 10, 940 26, 167 350	4, 907 11, 588 750 1, 500 2, 320 3, 159	3,253 1,250 328 400 8,350 1,750 9,500	15,760 26,617 1,350 18,491 1,200 2,000 500 18,600 9,100 2,760 59,023	11,406 15,716 9,000 2,203 2,300 1,000 4,000 1,000 5,390 3,475 11,277 17,179	8, 695 93 7, 777 93 12, 672 35 7, 233 37 1, 685 00 3, 632 35 5, 536 27 8, 001 96 10, 523 03 5, 830 31	116, 668 93 130, 648 93 108, 376 35 103, 691 37 30, 268 00 72, 385 00 41, 985 35 13, 800 00 97, 696 27 106, 280 96 123, 400 05 184, 235 31 3, 100 00	

Table No. 6.—SOURCES AND VALUE OF INCOME.—Concluded.

RECAPITULATION.

Provinces.	· Value of Farm Pro- ducts, in- cluding Hay.	Value of Beef sold, also of that used for food.	Wages Earned.	Received from Land Rentals and from Timber.	Earned by Fishing.	Earned by Hunting and Trapping.	Earned by other Indus- tries and Occupations	Annu ities paid, and Interest on Indian Trust Funds.	Total Income of Indians.
	\$	\$	\$	\$. \$. \$\$	\$	\$	\$
Alberta	470,031	10 4 , 896	125, 188	15,860	4,730	43,447	104,991	72,627 38	941,770 38
British Columbia	498,885	67,850	335,550	9,570	491,800	196,820	199, 677	17,331 9 8	1,817,483 98
Manitoba	186,900	19,562	126, 120	804	107,055	210,950	56,480	61,650 57	769,521 57
New Brunswick	7,917	150	32,750	314	6,460	1,665	18, 270	2,205 75	69,731 75
Nova Scotia	21,144	4,126	59,650	270	6,780	4,726	35,025	253 32	131,974 32
Ontario	849,110	40,372	820,735	72,146	166,044	235, 601	117,674	304,246 54	2,605,928 54
Prince Edward Island	1,965	210	560		1,500	50	6,200		10,485 00
Quebec	245, 171	35,864	410,380	13,750	11,602	96, 117	60, 221	12,699 86	885,804 86
Saskatchewan	553,026	115,855	132,204	24,374	27,327	156, 151	92,057	84,612 70	1,185,606 70
Total	2,834,149	388, 885	2,043,137	137,088	823,298	945, 527	690, 595	555,628 10	8,418,307 10

SCHOOL STATEMENT

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

SCHOOL

Statement of Indian Day Schools in the Dominion (from which re

Note.—The "Standard" indicates the classification of the pupils according to the reading-book used thus:—

Standard	I	First Reader, Part I
"	_II	" Part II
"	rii	Second Reader

School.	Reserve.	Agency.	Teacher.	Denomination.
•				
Nova Scotia.				1
Afton Eskasoni	Afton	Antigon'h County	Wm. J. Rogers James McNeil	Roman Catholic.
ydney		Cape Breton "	Miss C. Gallagher	
fillbrook			Miss Jessie Scott	u
Ialfway River	Franklin Manor.	Cumberland "	Miss J. M. Fullerton.	"
Bear River	Bear River	Digby "	Miss A. McGinty	" .
hubenacadie	Indian Brook	Hants "	Miss Mary A. Shortt	"
hycocomagh	ויציו ו	•••	Mrs. A. MacNeil	l " .
lew Germany		"	Miss R. L. Ford	"
ndian Cove	la i ni		Miss G. McGirr	
almon River	Salmon River	i faich mond.	Miss M. E. Brennan.	" ;
liddle Riverishopville	Middle River		John A. MacRae Miss F. Morris	
orth River Road	At Dishopvine.	Kings "	Miss E. V. English.	"
Total, Nova Scotia				
I Otal, Nova Scotia				
RINCE EDWARD ISLAND				
ennox Island	Lennox Island	P. E. I. Superin-	T 1 G 1	D C-41-12-
Rocky Point	Rocky Point	tendency	Jacob Sark Miss M. A. Mitchell	Roman Cathone.
Total, Prince Edward				
Island				
New Brunswick.	-		-	,
Burnt Church	Church Point	Northeastern	Miss Rebecca Isaacs	Roman Catholic.
ig Cove	Big Cove	"	Miss A. McLaughlin.	· " .
ig Coveel Ground	Eel Ground		Miss H. E. Keating.	
el River	Eel River	·	Miss Marie Leblanc.	"
ed Bank	Red Bank	"	Miss Ena A. Cormier	. "
ingsclear	Kingsclear	Southwestern	Miss F. O'Brien	
romocto	Oromocto	"	Miss A. McDonough	"
odatosk	Woodstock	"	Miss M. T. Hughes	"
oodstockdmunston	Edmundston	Northern	Miss Gen. Brophy .	"
obique	Tobique	"	Miss E. F. McGrand	1
	LODIQUO		mino in incorance	
		-		
Total, New Brunswick				

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27 STATEMENT.

turns have been received) for the Fiscal Year ended March 31, 1918.

and, therefore, shows the degree of general advancement in all the studies prescribed by the curriculum,

Standard IV. Third Reader.

"V. Fourth"

VI. Fifth"

Num	ber on	Roll.	-			Stand	dard.			School.
Boys.	Girls.	Total.	Average Attendance.	I	iı	ш	IV	v	VI	Senool.
11 14 13 6 1 8 5 11 4 11 5 13 2 1	9 11 12 8 24 11 21 6 12 7 9 1 2	20 25 25 25 14 3 12 16 32 10 23 12 22 3 3	10 11 12 7 1 5 5 14 7 12 5 11 1 1 2	6 11 10 1 4 6 23 3 7 7 7 19	2 8 7 2 1 1 4 3 2 2 1 1 1	8 2 4 2 2 5 1 1 6 1 2 1 1 33	. 4 22 3 5 6 1 6 1	1 2 2	1 2 2 2	Nova Scotia. Afton. Eskasoni. Sydney. Millbrook. Halfway River. Bear River. Shubenacadie. Whycocomagh. New Germany. Indian Cove. Salmon River. Middle River. Bishopville. North River Road. Total, Nova Scotia.
	110	.220	103	111		. 99		<u>,</u>	_ <u>-</u>	
21 7	20 7	41 14	21 6	22 11	9	7 2	2	1		Prince Edward Island. Lennox Island. Rocky Point.
28	27	55	27	33	9	9	3	1		Total, Prince Edward Island.
24 22 12 6 9 10 6 9 7 6 20	21 13 18 13 10 8 7 18 4 6 25	45 35 30 19 18 13 27 11 12 45	21 12 16 13 13 13 6 20 8 10 24	15 15 10 7 3 6 10 4 1	10 9 10 5 6 3 1 7 1	9 10 5 2 6 7 4 5 4 4 14	6 1 3 3 5 5	5 2 5 2 4 2		New Brunswick. Burnt Church. Big Cove. Eel Ground. Eel River. Red Bank. Kingsclear. Oromocto. St. Mary's. Woodstock. Edmundston. Tobique.
131	143	274	156	84	60	70	32	22	6	Total, New Brunswick.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 . SCHOOL

Statement of Indian Day Schools in the Dominion (from which re

			1	
, ,				
School.	Reserve.	Agency.	Teacher.	Denomination.
	I Josef To.	, ingolog.	Teacher:	Denomination.
		1	'	
•	,a	İ		•
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
QUEBEC.				
WOEBEC.	i	1, 1	Sr. Mary Gabriel	h
		,	(Princ.)	
			Sr. Mary Joseph	 }
	i		ınerman (ısı	
	ł		sr. Mary Zeta (2nd	
Court (Pare)	C	C	Sr. Mary Zeta (2nd	D G. thelia
Caughnawaga (Boys)	Cauginawaga	Caughnawaga	sr. Mary Lutgarde	Roman Catholic.
		i	(3rd teacher)	li
		·	Miss Margaret Regis	
			(4th teacher)	[] ·
		Ì	Sr. Mary Gabriel]
	1	1	(Princ.)	1
			Sr. Mary Ann of Jesus (1st teacher)	
		[Miss Stella Beaudin	
Caughnawaga (Girls)	"	" }	(2nd teacher)	("
	l .		Sr. Mary Frances	
		· [(3rd teacher)	
			Sr. Mary Roma (4th	
Constant of the Constant	. "	۱ "	teacher)	, "
Caughnawaga (Bush) Caughnawaga (St. Isidore).	"	"	Mrs. A. Beauvais Miss Mae Doherty	46
Caughnawaga (Mission)		"	Miss M. G. Thomson	Methodist.
Bersimis	Bersimis	Bersimis	Sr. St. Eugene	Roman Catholic.
Escoumains	Escoumains	"	Miss B. Tremblay.	"
Escoumains Pointe Bleue	Pointe Bleue	Pointe Bleue	Sr. St. Vincent de	
			Paul (Princ.) Sr. St. Louis (Asst)	"
•		1	Sr. Mary of the Holy	• • •
Ristigouche	Ristigouche	Ristigouche	Rosary (Princ.)	"
			Sr. Mary of St.	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	[.	[l	Joseph (Asst.)	:
St. Frances (Prot.)	Pierreville	Pierreville	H. L. Masta	Church of England.
St. Frances (R.C.)	Ct Doorin	St Domin	Sister L. Woods	Roman Catholic
St. Regis Village	Du. Regis	Du Regis	Lucie A Foren (Aget	Undenominational
St. Regis Island	"	"	Lucie A Foran (Asst Louise C. Duffy	"
Chenail	"	"	Aileen Foran	. "
Chetlain	"		Rose Archbald	"
Cornwall Island			Geneva Legarde	
Oka Country	1 3/1 o m 1 327 o 1/2 1	Maniwaki	Miss F. Saunders	Methodist
Maniwaki	Wallwaki	Waniwani	Miss M. McCaffrey	Roman Catholic
Maria	Maria	Maria	Miss J. Audet	"
Lorette	Lorette	Lorette	Miss J. Audet Sr. M. Joseph (Prin)	
771.1 1 1	1	!	Sr. St. Agathe(Asst)	"
Kiskissink	Carton Rhodes.		Mrs. Alex. Lesieur.	"
Long Point	Waswanini	",	Miss C. Polson Harry Cartlidge	
Timiskaming	Timiskaming		Miss M. Delorme	Boman Catholic
Hunter's Point	Hunter's Point	"	Miss M. Delorme Miss B. C.Cappelain	Undenominational.
Wolf Lake	Wolf Lake		Miss Agnes Robinson	Roman Catholic
Rupert's House	Rupert's House	"	Harry Cartlidge	
Mistassini	Lake Mistassini		Charles Iserhoff	"
Total Ouches				
Total, Quebec				
	·	·		

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27
STATEMENT.

turns	have	been	received)	for	the	Fiscal	Year	ended	March	31.	1918.	
uuius	mayo	DCCII	I COCI V Cut	LUL	unc	T 12001	TOUL	CHUCU	march	υ1,	TO TO	

Numb	er on	Roll.		•		Stand	lard.			,
Boys.	Girls.	Total.	Average Attendance.	I	II	III	īv	v	VI	School.
								}	-	QUEBEC.
146	,	146	99	75	31	13	16		11	Caughnawaga (Boys).
	164	164	99	97	38	13	, 6	7	3	Caughnawaga (Girls).
11 10 12 45 7	15 10 12 34 7	26 20 24 79 14	21 11 12 25 12	10 10 16 56 8	8 8 3 17 5	8 2 3 6 1	2			Caughnawaga (Bush.) Caughnawaga (St. Isidore). Caughnawaga (Mission). Bersimis. Escoumains.
43	48	91	57	50	8	12	11	10		Pointe Bleue.
26	28	54	38	9	11	24	6	4		Ristigouche.
$\begin{array}{c} 4 \\ 27 \end{array}$	9 30	13 57	8 46	6 9	$\begin{array}{c} 1 \\ 22 \end{array}$	3 13	3	3 5	5	St. Frances (Prot.) St. Frances (R.C.)
31 19 27 15 25 15 8 14 12	35 9 18 13 19 15 11 12 9	66 28 45 28 44 30 19 26 21	44 20 21 17 18 14 7 13	24 9 21 5 21 6 5 11	19 · 16 · 6 · 11 · 9 · 5 3	53657553 157553	17 4 2 1 7 5 2 3	1 3 3 2 4 4	4	St. Regis Village. St. Regis Island. Chenail. Chetlain. Cornwall Island. Oka County. Congo Bridge. Maniwaki. Maria.
26 3 7 20 9 16 8 20 18	37 3 14 16 22 12 15 12 27	63 6 21 36 31 28 23 32 45	44 4 10 30 18 14 20 18 20	35 3 21 26 28 5 1 24 27	14 2 10 8 3 2 18	9 3 5	5 1 4 4 2	6 4	11	Lorette. Kiskissink. Long Point. Waswanipi. Temiskaming. Hunter's Point. Wolf Lake. Rupert's House. Mistassini.
624	656	1,280	771	623	290	173	103	57	34	Total, Quebec.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 SCHOOL

Statement of Indian Day Schools in the Dominion (from which re

a				
School.	Reserve.	Agency.	Teacher.	Denomination.
genoor.	iteserve.	rigency.	i cacher.	Denomination.
•				
				
ONTARIO.				
	,	`	·	
Alnwick.	Alnwick	Alnwick	Frank J. Joblin	Methodist
Cape Croker Port Elgin			Miss M. C. Schultz	Undenominational
Sidney Bay	"	"	Miss I. McIvor	"
Back Settlement	Caradoc	Caradoc	Lyman Fisher	"
Bear Creek Oneida No. 2	Oneida		Miss E. McGugan Levi Doxtator	
Oneida No. 3.	"	"	Miss Tena Brodie	
River Settlement	Caradoc		Miss G. M. Ivison	Undenominational
Franz (Public)	Franz	Chapleau	Miss O. McFarlane.	Ch of England
Gull Bay	Gull Bay	Fort William	D. Ducharme	Roman Catholic
Lake Helen	Red Rock	"	Miss C. Harrison	"
Mission Bay (Squaw Bay). Mountain Village			Miss Rose Chaput Miss Bessie Flood	"
Mobert	Heron Bay	- "	Miss L. C. Duffy	"
Payer Plat	Pave Plat	"	Mrs. X. McLaren	"
Pic River	Pic River		Miss C. Trottier Miss C. Harrison	"
Georgina Island	•	Island	Wm. E. Jones	Methodist
Calabogie S.S. No. 5		· i.ake	Miss C. M. Goulet	Roman Catholic
Golden Lake	Shesheawaning	Gore Bay	Miss Eliz Lensch	"
Sheshegwaning (R.C.) (Prot.)			Edwin Weeks	Ch. of England
West Bay	West Bay	"	Miss Rose Fagan	Roman Catholic
Buzwah			Miss E. Dolan	"
Sheguiandah	Sheguiandah	"	Miss M. A. Ferris	
South Bay	South Bay	"	Miss M. Hickey	Roman Catholic
Sucker Creek	Sucker Creek		Miss B. A. Wedger-	Ch. of England
Whitefish Lake		"	Mrs. T. Fitzpatrick	
Whitefish River (Combined)	Whitefish River		Duncan Bell	Ch of England
bined)	(surrendered).	1	1	
Wikwemikong	Manitoulin Isld.	"	Miss Z. St. James	
			(Prin.)	Roman Catholic
Moraviantown	Moravian	Moravian	L. H. Leeson	Undenominational
New CreditGibson	New Credit	New Credit	Roy S. Wilson	
Henvey Inlet	WatnaHenvey Inlet	Parry Sound	James Oliver, M.A Joseph Partridge	Undenominational
Ryerson	Parry Island	"	Miss V. E. Watson	
Shawanaga	Shawanaga	"	Mrs. E. J. McLarnon	
Christian Island Moose Deer Point	Moose Deer Pt	Penetanguisnene	Stephen J. Mathers. Miss Lucy Toby	Undenominational
		The state of the s	Miss E. M. McBain	
Dama	Dame	Dama	(Prin.)]
Rama	nama	nama	Miss H. A. Fawley (Asst.)	mechodist
Hiawatha	Rice Lake	Rice Lake	B. W. Stinson	Undenominational.r
Mud Lake (Chemong)		Sarnia	Alfred McCue	"
Kettle Point	Kettle Point Stony Point	"	Mrs. Angus George Miss A. A. Weaver	"
St. Clair			36. 1.35.35	Methodist
	Sarnia		Missa.M.Matthews.	Methodist
French Bay	Sarnia	Saugeen	T. J. Wallace	Undenominational.
	SarniaSaugeen	Saugeen	T. J. Wallace Miss I. Ruxton Mrs. B. Robb	Undenominational.

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27 STATEMENT.

turns have been received) for the Fiscal Year ended March 31, 1918.

_	٠.					***	====			·
Numi	ber on	Roll.				Stand	lard.			School.
Boys.	Girls.	Total.	Average Attendance.	I	II	111	IV	v	`VI	School.
				,						Ontario.
23 17 10 8 13 8 23 31 14 4 18 10 15 5 8 11 11 13 4 13 7 7 11 12 14 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19	24 12 8 9 15 26 34 16 10 14 6 14 8 8 12 8 7 6 15 11 12 23 12 18 11 6 17	47 29 18 17 32 23 49 65 30 14 32 21 22 16 29 13 19 20 10 28 11 23 47 31 20 16 26	26 19 7 9 13 9 20 19 12 7 12 13 5 9 14 8 7 10 8 13 13 13 14 15 16 17 17 17 17 17 18 18 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19	17 8 8 15 11 31 50 17 9 24 6 12 7 7 13 8 8 14 16 6 5 17 11 16 6 37 11 12 12 12 12 12 13 14 15 16 16 17 17 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18	12 - 44 - 55 - 38 - 10 - 54 - 29 - 3 - 3 - 3 - 4 - 4 - 6 - 7 	10546549551665392234162814133823	7 8 2 5 4 3 1 1 3 2 2 1 3 5 6 6 3 6 2 1 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 1 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	1 2 3 2 1 1 1 1	2	Alnwick. Cape Croker. Port Elgin. Sidney Bay. Back Settlement. Bear Creek. Oneida No. 2. Oneida No. 3. River Settlement. Franz (Public). Manitou Rapids. Gull Bay. Lake Helen. Mission Bay (Squaw Bay). Mountain Village. Mobert. Pays Plat. Pic River. Red Rock. Georgina Island. Calabogie S.S. No. 5. Golden Lake. Sheshegwaning (R.C.). "(Prot.). West Bay. Buzwah. Kaboni. Sheguiandah. South Bay. Sucker Creek.
17	8	25	15	13	9	3				Whitefish Lake.
6.	8	14	9	11 .	3					Whitefish River (Combined).
42 41 18 11 8 19 14 27	30 30 18 11 7 14 16 18	72 71 36 22 15 33 30 45 15	40 25 17 7 7 18 19 23 9	44 35 20 14 10 22 15 27	12 5 5 6 3 5 7 11 4	13 21 7 1 6 4 7 4	3 4 3 1 2 4	6 1		Wikwemikong. Moraviantown. New Credit. Gibson. Henvey Inlet. Ryerson. Shawanaga. Christian Island. Moose Deer Point.
25	24	49	32	16	19	4	8	2		Rama.
5 25 19 3 15 14 16 22 14	13 17 16 9 16 14 12 18 8	18 42 35 12 31 28 28 40 22	14 18 15 6 15 19 18 26	6 11 24 5 19 15 10 17 14	- 6 14 6 5 7 1 6 8	3 10 3 1 4 3 4 4 3	3 2 2 1 1 7 6 9	5 2 2 2 2		Hiawatha. Mud Lake (Chemong). Kettle Point. Stony Point. St. Clair. French Bay. Saugeen. Scotch Settlement. Batchawana.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 SCHOOL

Statement of Indian Day Schools in the Dominion (from which re

				•
			1	ł
	· -		1	
•				
School.	Reserve.	Agency:	Teacher.	Denomination.
Bellooi.	Lecser ve.	rigency.	reacher.	Denomination.
•		1,	}	
	1		ļ	
	1			
			·	
	1	1	<u>-</u> .	
ONTARIO—Concluded.				
	l	1	W. WEW DI	
· ·			Miss M.M. Daly	
Garden River (R.C.)	Garden River	Soult Ste Marie	(Prin.) Miss J. McDermott.	Roman Catholia
Garden Liver (10.0.)	Garden Itivei	Daute Ste. Marie.	mas J. McDermott.	Koman Cathone
Garden River (C.E.)	"	"	L. F. Hardyman	Ch. of England
Goulais Bay	Goulais Bay	"	Miss Agnes Kelly	Roman Catholic
Scugog S.S. No. 3	Scugog Island	Scugog	III. (†. Haves	Undenominational
Six Nations No. 1	Six Nations	Six Nations	Miss Grace Martin.	- 66
		[Miss Grace Martin. Miss N. M. Alex- ander (Prin.)	
" No 9	-		ander (Prin.)	
" No. 2			Ethel Alexander	} " · · ·
" No. 3	"	"	(Asst.)) "
" No. 4	,, ,,,,,	"	Miss N. E. Jamieson M. M. Williams	"
" No. 5	") · · · · · · · ·	John R. Lickers	. "
" No. 6		"	Miss Evelyn Davy	"
" No. 7	"		Arthur Alexander	"
" No. 8	"	"	Miss J. L. Jamieson.	"
" No. 10	"	"	S. A. Anderson	"
" No. 9. " No. 10. " No. 11. Garden Village. Mattawa. Timagami Sagamook. Serpent River. Abitibi Albany River (C.E.) Fort Hope. French Post (Moose River) Moose Fort Tyendinaga (Eastern). " (Western). " (Central) " (Mission). Walpole Island No. 1. " No. 2. Total, Ontario.			Miss M. E. Wilson	"
Garden Village	Nipissing	Sturgeon Falls	Mrs. A. Ladoucer	Roman Catholic
Mattawa	Mattawa		Sister Ste. Laure	"
Timagami	Bear Island	700 1	Miss M. Gallagher	Undenominational
Sagamook	Spanish River.	Thessalon	Miss T. Fitzpatrick.	Roman Catholic
Autibi	A hitihi	Tranter No. 0	Mas D Stronger.	"
Albany River (C.E.)	Fort Albany	"11eauy 110. 5	Rev I T Griffin	Ch of England
Fort Hone.	Fort Hope	"	Rev. G. Richards	on. or isngiano
French Post (Moose River)	Moose River	"	Fred. Marks	"
Moose Fort	Moose Fort	"	Miss L. J. Barker	"
Tyendinaga (Eastern)	Tyendinaga	Tyendinaga	Miss F. M. Hall	Undenominational
" (Western)	"	"	Miss Kath. Mills	" , ;
" (Central)			Miss L. J. Warren	"
" (Mission)			Mrs. Irene Brant	~~" · ·
Walpole Island No. 1	Walpole Island	Walpole Island	Mrs. F. Macdonald	Cn. of England
" No. 2	" ··		Miss May Spencer	Methodist
Total, Ontario				
Total, Ontario	1			
Manitoba.				-
Black River	Black River	Clandeboye	George Slater, Jr	Ch. of England
Brokenhead	Brokenhead	"	Mrs. F. McReynolds	"
Fort Alexander (Upper)	Fort Alexander	"	Rev. C. H. Fryer	"
Black River	Hollowwater	,,	- ~ ~ ~	
D-4 (D-13)	River	"	Rev. G. C. Smith Miss M. A. Dixon	TT 1
Patapun (Public)	St. Peters		Miss M. A. Dixon	Undenominational
Patapun (Public)	Surrendered			
•	part of St. Peters		Alexander Correr	"
St. Peters (North)	St Determ	"	Alexander Cowan	Ch of England
Berens River	Berens River	Fisher River	Peter Harper	Methodist
Berens River	LOIGHD HIVEL		Miss L. M. Taylor)
		i i	(Sen.)	
Fisher River	Fisher River	"}	Miss A. M. Menzies	} "
•		Į į	(Jun.)	
Grand Rapids	Grand Rapids	"	F. W. Gelling	Ch. of England

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27 STATEMENT.

turns have been received) for the Fiscal Year ended March 31, 1918.

								 :		
Num	ber on	Roll.				Stand	lard.	, ,		School.
Boys.	Girls.	Total.	Average Attendance.	1	n	III	IV	v	VI	
,					, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		-			Ontario—Concluded.
26	34	60	28	25	. 8	15	12			Garden River (R.C.).
13 8 6 27	9 14 3 32	22 22 9 59	12 15 3 30	12 16 8 21	7 3 1 8	3 17	3	4		Garden River (C.E.). Goulais Bay. Scugog S.S. No. 3. Six Nations No. 1.
53	50	103	54	42	27	23	4	1,	6	" No. 2.
36 17 24 26 17 15 25 32 16 29 12 12 16 17 31 8 7 15 19 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	28 24 13 30 25 17 24 23 20 10 7 13 20 29 29 5 14 9 10 9 11 26 12	64 41 37 45 56 42 32 49 55 36 49 22 19 29 37 68 40 12 29 35 49 35 40 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32	40 21 20 15 30 24 15 23 23 20 34 15 9 16 21 24 14 18 19 13 14 23 17	24 27 9 16 21 20 15 19 29 24 18 22 19 26 33 59 40 7 28 8 4 22 20 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30	8 11 14 17 7 9 10 9 2 2 6 7 8 5 4 3 3 2 6 7 8 8 5 4 1 6 7 8 7 8 8 7 8 8 7 8 8 7 8 8 8 8 7 8 8 7 8 8 8 7 8 8 8 8 7 8 8 8 8 8 7 8	13 6 8 15 8 9 4 9 9 10 12 4 4 4 5 8 1	7 5 3 6 10 8 4 7 4 3 9	12 2 3 5 3 4 4 2 5 3 8 8		" No. 3. " No. 4. " No. 5. " No. 6. " No. 6. " No. 7. " No. 8. " No. 9. " No. 10. No. 11. Garden Village. Mattawa. Timagami. Sagamook. Serpent River. Abitibi. Albany River (C.E.). Port Hope. French Post (Moose River). Moose Fort. Tyendinaga (Eastern. " (Western). " (Central). " (Mission). Walpole Island No. 1. " No. 2.
1,397	1,301	2,698	1,362	1,472	458	428	238	89	13	Total, Ontario.
6 11 16 6	9 9 14 11	15 20 30 17	9 11 9	10 7 25 13	2 2 3 3	3 8 2	3			MANITOBA. Black River. Brokenhead. Fort Alexander (Upper). Hollowwater River.
17 9 3 26	10 12 18 15	27 21 21 41	9 9 6 17	8 2 8 18	6 7 6 16	5 9 3 5	7 2 1 2	1 1 3		Patapun (Public). Peguis (Provincial White). St. Peters (North). Berens River.
29	40	69	30	38	14	10	7			Fisher River.
16	16 27—6		18-	10	8	10	4	l	1	Grand Rapids.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 SCHOOL

Statement of Indian Day Schools in the Dominion (from which re

		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
•			1	
	,			
School.	Dagarra	`A	Teacher.	Denomination.
. School.	Reserve.	Agency.	reacner.	Denomination.
÷		İ		
)	
× .				
			1 .	
MANITOBA.—Con.				
Peguis (North) Peguis (South Poplar River. Oak River Sioux Crane River (Combined) Fairford Improved	Peguis	Fisher River	A. H. Packer	Ch. of England
Peguis (South	<i>"</i>	"	Nathaniel Asham.	"
Poplar River	Poplar River	"	William Lee	Methodist
Oak River Sioux	Oak River	Griswold	Miss R. Havard	Ch. of England
Crane River (Combined)	At Crane River.	Manitowapah	J. W. Mallinson	Undenominational
Fairford ImprovedLake ManitobaLake St. MartinLittle Saskatchewan	Fairford	"	Augustus Hyson R. R. Martel Jno. E. Favell	Ch. of England
Lake Manitoba	Lake Manitoba.		R. R. Martel	Roman Catholic
Lake St. Martin	Lake St. Martin		Jno. E. Favell	Ch. of England
Little Saskatchewan	Little Saskat-	"	G-1:- G 1	
Pine Creek. Shoal River. Waterhen River. Bloodvein River. Cross Lake. Island Lake. Jack River. Nolson House	chewan		Colin Sanderson	
The Oreek	Shool Pivor	" …	Rev. G. Leonard Miss K.Bailey (Sub)	Ch' of England
Weterher Diver	Weterhen Divon	"	Tog Taglett	Pomon Cotholia
Bloodyein River	Bloodyrain	Norway House	Jos. Inglott Elijah Sinclair Miss F. I. Gaudin John W. Niddrie Mrs. M. Marshall.	Mothodist
Cross Take	Cross Lake	Norway House	Miss F I Coudin	wednoust
Teland Lake	Teland Lake	"	John W Niddrie	"
Jack River	Jack River	"	Mrs M Marshall	Ch. of England
Nelson House	At Nelson	"	W E W Hutty	Methodist
Jack River. Nelson House Rossville Big Eddy Chemawawin Moose Lake (Combined)	Norway House	"	Miss E. N. Royan	"
Big Eddv	Pas	Pas	Jos. Chamberlain	Ch. of England
Chemawawin	Chemawawin	- "	Mrs. Mabel Morris.	"
Moose Lake (Combined)	Moose Lake	"	George B. Poole	"
Moose Lake (Combined) Pas Red Earth. Shoal Lake Lower Roseau River Roseau Rapids. Swan Lake.	Pas	"	George B. Poole Miss G. Bagshaw	"
Red Earth	Red Earth	"	Isaiah Badger	"
Shoal Lake	Pas	"	Louis Young	"
Lower Roseau River	Roseau River	Portage la Prairie	Miss E. Godin	Roman Catholic
Roseau Rapids	Roseau Rapids	"	Miss O. E. Leslie	Undenominational.
Swan Lake	Swan Lake	"	Miss Jessie Bruce	Presbyterian
m., 1.35			-	
Total, Manitoba				
			1	
Saskatchewan.	•	}		
DASKATCHE WAN.				
Assiniboine	Assiniboine	Assiniboine	Miss F. I. McCullam	Undenominational
Little Pines	Little Pines.	Battleford	Pay M B Edwards	Ch. of England
			Miss M. Bellavance John M. Seeber Mrs.G.E. Marshall	Roman Catholic
Poundmakers Red Pheasant. Ahtahkakoops	Poundmakers	"	John M. Seeber	"
Red Pheasant	Red Pheasant	"	Mrs.G.E. Marshall	Ch. of England
Ahtahkakoops	Ahtahka-			
Big River	koops	Carlton	H. Hutchinson	"
Big River	Kenamotayoos		L. Ahenakeu	
Mistawasis. Montreal Lake Sturgeon Lake Fort à la Corne (South) James Smith's John Smith's White Bears	Mistawasis		Rev. J. E. Smith	Presbyterian
Montreal Lake	Montreal Lake		John R. Settee	Ch. of England
Sturgeon Lake	Wm. Twatts	D 3 T 1	Henry W. Shaw	
Fort a la Corne (South)	James Smith	Duck Lake	John Leonard Lowe.	
James Smith s	James Smith	"	Henry W. Snaw	"
White Books	White Beers	Moore Mountain	Miss I Marriss	Dunghartonian
White Can Siouv	Moose Woods	Moose Woods	Charles Howle	Mothodist
Cold Lake	Cold Lake	Onion Lake	Sister Eugénio	Roman Catholia
John Smith's. White Bears. White Cap Sioux. Cold Lake Frog Lake	Frog Lake	"	Charles Quinny	Ch. of England
٠	LANS LIAME		J. Francis Dion)
			Prin.)]
Long Lake	Keehewin's	"	Mrs. J. F Dion	Roman Catholic
9			(Asst.)	Roman Catholic
	1		Miss A. E. Walker	K
•			(Teacher)	11 .
Cote's Improved	[Cote	Pelly	Miss Sarah Dunbar	Presbyterian
	Ι.	1	(Matron)	l)

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27 STATEMENT.

turns have been received) for the Fiscal Year ended March 31, 1918.

										1
Num	ber on	Roll.				Stand	dard.			
			9					1	,	School.
Boys.	Girls.	Total.	Average Attendance.	I	11	ш	IV	v	VI	
				-	,					MANITOBA.—Con.
$\begin{array}{c} 15 \\ 22 \end{array}$	12 10	$\begin{array}{c} 27 \\ 32 \end{array}$	8 13	20 3	2 13	5 7		$\begin{vmatrix} \dots \\ 2 \end{vmatrix}$		Peguis (North). Peguis (South).
15	11	26	9	21	5					Poplar River.
14 8	10	$\frac{24}{13}$	14 7	13 13	3	4	4			Oak River Sioux. Crane River (Combined).
10 11	14 10	$\frac{24}{21}$	14	17 20	4	3				Fairford Improved. Lake Manitoba.
11	17	28	14	17	` .6	2	2	1		Lake St. Martin.
18	9	27	8	22	4	1		.		Little Saskatchewan.
13 23	8 16	21 39	18 21	14 14	2 2	2 13	1	2		Pine Creek. Shoal River.
9	5	14	5	11 -	2	13				Waterhen River.
16 23	12 17	28 40	9 14	24 19	$\frac{4}{7}$	7		1	6	Bloodvein River. Cross Lake.
14	4	18	13	15	2	1				Island Lake.
26 6	21 15	47 21	19 13	33 15	8 6	6				Jack River. Nelson House.
9	14	23	15	15	4	4				Rossville.
$\frac{15}{15}$	11 15	26 30	$\frac{15}{12}$	23 23	$\begin{vmatrix} 1 \\ 7 \end{vmatrix}$	2				Big Eddy. Chemawawin.
9	12	21	7	19	2					Moose Lake (Combined).
14 14	19 8	33 22	$\frac{10}{12}$	14 18	6	13	····i			Pas. Red Earth.
. 6	13	19	13	13	3	1	2			Shoal Lake.
$^{8}_{12}$	12 9	$\frac{20}{21}$	· 7	16 10	1 6	3 4	····i			Lower Roseau River Roseau Rapids.
8	8	16	7	11	3	2				Swan Lake.
503	471	974	434	592	181	140	44	11	6	Total, Manitoba.
								,		Saskatchewan.
. 12	16	28	12	15	5	6	2		:	Assiniboine.
9 7	9	18	10	10	8 1	2				Little Pines.
10	5	13 15	5 7	10 4	10	1				Murray Lake. Poundmakers.
16	10	26	12	· 17	7	2				Red Pheasant.
12	14	26	8	13	9	4				Ahtahkakoops.
14 5	10	$\frac{24}{14}$	10 4	14 6	6 3	2	2 5			Big River. Mistawasis.
13	22	35	24	18	10	7				Montreal Lake.
$^{16}_{13}$	$\begin{array}{c c} 12 \\ 10 \end{array}$	28 23	9	13 9	11 9	4	4			Sturgeon Lake. Fort à la Corne (South).
8	13	21	6	• 11	5	5.				James Smith's.
16	12	28	19	11	.6	6	3		2	John Smith's.
10	10	20	11	13 9	4	. 3				White Bears.
$\frac{10}{22}$	5 15	15 37	$\begin{array}{c} 9 \\ 25 \end{array}$	34	6 3					White Cap Sioux. Cold Lake.
9	9	18	6	13	2	3				Frog Lake.
10	15	25	. 8	- 11	, 9	5	ļ	 		Long Lake.
23	14	37	20	. 22	9	2	4	l	l	Cote's Improved.
	27-6	1/2						•		•

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 SCHOOL

Statement of Indian Day Schools in the Dominion (from which re

		*		_
` ·				-
School.	Reserve.	Agency.	Teacher.	Denonimation.
бецоот.	Treserve.	rigency.	reacher.	Denomination.
•			*	
		1		
				-
				
			*	,
Saskatchewan.—Con.		_		
	77	T 11	D 77 7 D	
Keys	Keys		B. H. L. Dance	Ch. of England
Keeseekouse	Keeseekouse	"	Rev. J. Poulet, O.M.	Doman Cothalia
Valley River	Valley River	u	I	Roman Catholic
	i -			Undenominational
Day Stars	Day Stars	Touchwood Hills	W H Brookfield-	Ondenominationar
Day Buls	Day Stats	TOUCHWOOD IIIIS.	Scharne	Ch of England
Stanley	Amos Charles	Treaty No. 10	Miss M. E. Coates .	on or England
Dominoy				l
Total, Saskatchewan		l	l	
		1	1	
•				
	Ì	ĺ	1	
ALBERTA.				
Pauls	White Whale L.	Edmonton	Fred J. Dodson	Methodist
Samson's Goodfish Lake Saddle Lake	Samson's	Hobbema	Rev. R. Steinhauer.	"
Goodnsh Lake	Pakan	Saddle Lake	Rev. W.R. Cantion.	"
Saddle Lake	Saddle Lake		Peter Erasmus	
Total Albanta	}	}		
Total, Alberta				
,			-	
	1 ,	1		,
British Columbia.			İ	
			-	
Andimaul	at Andimaul	Babine	A. W. 35'(.111	10 1 1 1 1 1
Fort BabineGitwingak	Fort Babine	. "	Jos. N	•
Gitwingak	Kitwanga	"		•
Glen Vowell				
Hazelton			Miss	law or as of
Kitsegukla			Miss M. B. Wright.	Methodist
Kitselas (New Town) Kispiax	Kitselas		J. H. Young Mrs. E. Tomlinson	
Meanskinisht	At Meanski-		Mrs. E. Tommson	
meanskmisht	nisht	"	Mrs. A. L. Fakeley.	"
Rocher Déboule	At Rocher Dé-		MILES. ZI. II. I aboley.	
	boule	"	Sydney Browning	Roman Catholic
Bella Bella	Bella Bella	Bella Coola	Miss Kate Tranter.	Methodist
Bella Coola	Bella Coola	"	Miss M. A. Gibson	
China Hat			Miss S. J. Preston	"
Hartley Bay		"		, "
Kitamaat			Miss Isabella Clarke	"
Kitkahtla.	Kitkahtla	"	George Oliver	Ch. of England
Port Essington	Skeena		MISS F. J. Noble	Methodist
Koksilah Nanaimo				"
Quamichan (R.C.)	Quamichan		P. R. Kelly	1
Songhees	Songhees		Miss Rose Quigley	Roman Catholic
Alort Bay	Nimkish		Geo. M. Luther	ICh. of England
Cape Mudge	Cape Mudge	. "	Rev.F ! Rendie	Madialia
Cape Mudge Boothroyd	Boothroyd	Lytton	Miss 1	Charles
Shulus	Nicola Mameet.	1 "	A. E. 1 yad	
Lytton	Lytton	"	Miss B. Hobden	"
Aiyansh	Gitladamicks	Naas	Miss Sylvia Sturges	"
Gitladamicks		"	Red. R. Johnson	1
Gwinoha			FranklynVarGerdei	"
Kincolith	Kincolith		Mass A. M. Coll sor.	. "
Lakalsap	Lakalsap	1 ,"	Miss sylvia Starges	

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27 STATEMENT.

turns have been received) for the Fiscal Year ended March 31, 1918.

										L'
Num	ber on	Roll.				Stand	lard.		-	School.
Boys.	Girls.	Total.	Average Attendance.	I	п	Ш	IV .	v	VI	Sendon
										SASKATCHEWAN.—Con.
5	2	7	5	6	1					Keys.
12	8	20	17	7	6	1	6		<i></i>	Keeseekoouse.
12	2	14	- 8	9	2	3			 	Valley River.
7 12	4 23	11 35	8 16	3 28	3 7	2	3			Day Stars. Stanley.
283	255	538	270	306	142	59	29		2	Total, Saskatchewan.
10 17	11 27	21 44	5 15	21 32	8	4			,	Alberta. Pauls. Samson's.
15 18	17 7	32 25	13 11	24 19	5 6	3				Goodfish Lake. Saddle Lake.
60	62	122	44	96	19	7				Total, Alberta.
10 23 14 13 16 14 7 20	5 24 14 12 17 13 7 30	15 47 28 25 33 27 14 50	6 20 11 16 12 13 6 6	9 17 18 10 8 20 9 24	6 14 3 7 11 5 3 14	13 4 6 5 2 2 8	2 3 2 3 4	3	3	British Columbia. Andimaul. Fort Babine. Gitwingak. Glen Vowell. Hazelton. Kitsegukla. Kitselas (New Town). Kispiax.
3	7	10	5	4		3	3			Meanskinisht.
9 28 17 9 10 15 14 21 9 5 16 4 9 10 5 19 5 19 14 21	16 17 10 7 16 12 17 15 4 10 8 4 10 3 8 6 7 25 9 14 14 33	25 45 27 16 26 27 31 26 18 31 17 9 26 7 17 16 12 44 14 14 35 28	17 10 6 10 11 10 16 20 7 4 12 3 12 7 9 24 6 6 17 22	12 35 22 11 9 18 16 17 14 18 11 4 18 3 6 9 6 30 12 19 12 38	765 575 1263 4622 33564 882 12913	54 	i			Rocher Déboule. Bella Bella. Bella Coola. China Hat. Hartley Bay. Kitamaat. Kitkahtla. Port Essington. Koksilah. Nanaimo. Quamichan (R.C.). Songhees. Alert Bay. Cape Mudge. Boothroyd. Shulus. Lytton. Aiyansh. Gitladamiks. Gwinoha. Kincolith. Lakalsap.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 SCHOOL

STATEMENT of Indian Day Schools in the Dominion (from which returns

			 	
				,
	_			
School.	Reserve.	Agency.	Teacher.	Denomination.
		-		•
		· ·		
BRITISH COLUMBIA-Con.				` `
Metlakahtla	Metlakahtla	Naas,	Miss E. S. Klippert.	Ch. of E½glnad
			Ralph A. Racklyeft (Princ.)	
Port Simpson	At Port Simpson	"	Mrs. R.A. Racklyeft (Asst.)	Methodist
Chehalis	Chehalis	New Westminster	J. J. Maroney	Roman Catholic
Homalco	Aupe Katzie	"	George Bruce Miss H. Coughlan	"
Skwah	Skwah	"	W. H. Grimshaw	Undenominational
Sliammon Larkin (Public)	At Armstrong	Okanagan	Miss E. F. Corson	Roman Catholic Undenominational
Osovoos	Osovoos		Miss C. McLeod Samuel Moore	. "
Similkameen Upper Trout Creek	At Summerland	l "	John W. Harris	"
Massett	Massett	Queen Charlotte	A. J. Clotworthy	Ch. of England Methodist
Skidegate	At Telegraph			
Stuart Lake	Creek	Stickine Stuart Lake.	T. A. McGarrigle	Undenominational Roman Catholic.
Ucluelet	Itedse	West Coast	John T. Ross	Presbyterian
Ahousaht	Maktosis		H. W. Vanderveen	**
Total, British Columbia				
,		1	·	
Northwest Territories.	٠			٠.
Fort McPherson	Mashania Dias	·		
	District	1	Rev. E.C.Whittaker	Ch. of England
Fort Norman	Mackenzie Riv.		Rev WS Tremain	"
Fort Smith	At Fort Smith	Fort Smith	Rev. W.S. Tremain Sister Gadbois	Roman Catholic
St. David's Mission	At Fort Simp-	Fort Simpson	Mrs. W. S. Tremain	Ch. of England
Total, Northwest Ter-				
ritories				
	*			
Yukon.				
]	1	
Champagne Landing			W D Voung	Ch of England
Forty Mile	At Forty Mile	46	W. D. Young Rev. A. E. Field W. Middleton	"
Moosehide	At Little Salmon	"	Rev. Ben. Totty	"
Forty Mile	At Rampart House	"	Jacob Nijootli	"
Selkirk (St. Andrew's		i	•	
Mission)	At Selkirk	. "	Miss Kath. Martin C. Swanson	"
Old Crow Village	At Old Crow	'		
Herschell Island	Village At Herschell Isl.	1	Murdo Baalam Rev. Wm. H. Frv.	
			_	1
Total, Yukon				

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27 STATEMENT—Continued.

have been received) for the Fiscal Year ended March 31, 1918.

										
Num	ber on	Roll.	100.	Standard.			School.			
Boys.	Girls.	Total.	Average Attendance.	I	II	III	IV	. v	VI	
						-				BRITISH COLUMBIA—Concluded.
21	22	43	18	20		16	4	3	 	Metlakahtla.
36	41	77	25	56	6	7	5	3		Port Simpson.
23 19 3 9 9 1 6 2 1 32 16	14 13 9 13 18 2 5 1 2 26 20	37 32 12 22 27 3 11 3 58	26 14 7 9 11 2 6 2 2 2 22 8	14 19 4 7 16 1 9 1 3 51	8 4 4 6 7 1 2 1	14 8 6 2 1 1	3 3 2 	1	1	Chehalis. Homaleo. Katzie. Skwah. Sliammon. Larkin (Public). Osoyoos. Similkameen. Upper Trout Creek. Massett. Skidegate.
11 9 11	13 21 15 9	24 21 24 20	11 11 9 10	16 10 17 8	4 6 7 7	4 5 3	2	,		Telegraph Creek. Stuart Lake. Ucluelet. Ahousaht.
618	638	1,256	533	733	268	175	55	20	5	Total, British Columbia.
							-			Northwest Territories.
12	8	20	13	20						Fort McPherson.
5 8	6 11	11 19	$\frac{2}{7}$	11 7	6	6				Fort Norman. Fort Smith.
4	7	11	. 3	6	5			<i>.</i>		St. David's Mission.
29	32	61	25	44	11	6				Total, Northwest Territories.
										Yukon.
11 4 21 15	3 1 13 10	14 5 34 25	3 3 7 8	14 34 14	6	2 5	1	2 		Champagne Landing. Forty Mile. Little Salmon. Moosehide.
6	` 19	25	10	23	2		· · · · · ·			Rampart House.
13 11	$\begin{array}{c} 14 \\ 2 \end{array}$	27 13	4 7	27 5	8					Selkirk (St. Andrew's Mission). Whitehorse.
7 52	13 28	20 80	11 19	20 80						Old Crow Village. Herschell Island.
140	103	243	72	217	16	7	1	2		Total, Yukon.
					1		1			•

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 SCHOOL

STATEMENT of Indian Boarding Schools in the Dominion (from which returns

			·	
		•	•	
School.	Reserve.	Agency.	Teacher.	Denomination.
			,	' '
~				
· ·				
ONTARIO.		:		÷
ChapleauFort Frances	At Chapleau Fort Frances	Chapleau Fort Frances	Rev. Ph. Vales, O.	Ch. of England
Cecilia Jeffrey	Shoal Lake	Kenora	M.I Rev. F. T. Dodds	Roman Catholic Presbyterian
	At Kenora	"	Rev. C. Brouillet,	
Fort William Orphanage	At Fort William	Fort William	O.M.I. Sister M. F. Clare	Roman Catholic
Albany Mission	At Fort Albany.	Treaty No. 9	Rev. L. Carrière,	"
Moose Fort	At Moose Fort	"	Rev. W. Haythorn-	
220000 2 020000000000000000000000000000		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	thwaite	Ch. of England
Total, Ontario			7	
10001, 010011011,			,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
Manitoba.	-			
Birtle	At Birtle	Birtle	Mrs. S. Marshall	Preshyterian
BirtleFort AlexanderPine Creek	Fort Alexander.	Clandeboye	Rev. Ph. Geelen	Roman Catholic
Pine Creek Sandy Bay	Pine Creek	Manitowapah	Rev. G. Leonard Rev. O. Chagnon,	
	1	1	O.M.1	"
Cross Lake	Cross Lake	Norway House	Rev. H. Boissin,	· · ·
Norway House	Norway House.	"	Rev. G. F. Denyes	Methodist
Mackay (The Pas)	At The Pas	Pas	Archdn. J. A. Mac-	Ch. of England
Portage la Prairie	At Portage la	Portage la Prairie	Rev. W. A. Hendry	1
Maria 1 Maria 1	i	1		resoy terian
Total, Manitoba				
Saskatchewan.				
Thunderchild's	Adjoining Thun-			′ ,
in in in its second of the interest of the int	derchild's	Battleford	Rev. A. Watelle,	
Lac la Plonge	At Lacla Plonge	Carlton	O.M.I	Roman Catholic
·	1	l	O.M.I	"
Lac la Ronge	At Lac la Ronge Cowessess	Crooked Lakes	Chas. F. Hives	Ch. of England
	i	/	O.M.I.	Roman Catholic
Round Lake	On North side of Round Lake		Rev. H. McKay	Presbyterian
Duck Lake	Near Duck		· '	
	Lake	Duck Lake	Rev. H. Delmas,	Roman Catholic
File Hills	Adjoining File		,	l
	Hills	1	C. M. McDonald	Presbyterian.
Onion Lake (R.C.)	Seekaskootch	Onion Lake	Rev. A.H. Bigonesse	Roman Catholic
Onion Lake (C.E.)	Makaoo's Geo. Gordon's	Touchwood Hills	Henry Ellis Rev. H. H. Atwater	Ch of England
Muscowequans	Adjoining Mus-	""	[
	cowequans	"	Rev. A. J. A. Dugas, O.M.I.	Roman Catholic
Total, Saskatchewan	-			
Town, Daskaudiewall				

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27
STATEMENT—Continued.
have been received) for the Fiscal Year ended March 31, 1918.

Number on Roll. Standard. School	RIO. '
ONTA 23	RIO. '
23	
25 41 66 61 30 8 13 8 7 Fort Frances. 36 39 75 57 41 15 12 5 1 1 1 Cecilia Jeffrey. 37 38 71 59 15 18 16 15 7 Kenora. 4 8 12 9 6 3 1 2 Fort William Orphan 38 12 9 6 3 1 2 Moose Fort. 4 1 25 23 1 7 13 4 Moose Fort. 4 1 2 5 24 18 3 2 3 Moose Fort. 4 1 2 5 2 5 135 58 62 40 15 1 Total, Ontario. 4 1 2 5 2 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	nage.
36 39 75 57 41 15 12 5 1 1 Cecilia Jeffrey. 33 38 71 59 15 18 16 15 7 *	lage.
4 8 12 9 6 3 1 2	lage.
20 6 26 24 18 3 2 3 Moose Fort. 152 159 311 265 135 58 62 40 15 1 Total, Ontario. MANITI 35 34 69 55 28 15 11 7 8 Birtle. Fort Alexander. Pine Creek. 30 40 70 61 12 21 12 10 9 6 Fort Alexander. Pine Creek. 30 26 56 51 12 17 16 9 2 Sandy Bay. 42 41 83 79 10 19 31 9 14 Cross Lake. 54 46 100 93 29 11 28 24 7 1 Norway House. 39 3 82 72 36 24 22 Mackay (The Pas).	
Total, Ontario. MANITI 150 1	
MANTI 35 34 69 55 28 15 11 7 8 Birtle. 30 40 70 61 12 21 12 10 9 6 Fort Alexander. 30 26 56 51 12 17 16 9 2 Sandy Bay. 42 41 83 79 10 19 31 9 14 Cross Lake. 54 46 100 93 29 11 28 24 7 1 Norway House. 39 3 82 72 36 24 22 Mackay (The Pas).	
35 31 69 55 28 15 11 7 8	
30 40 70 61 12 21 12 10 9 6 Fort Alexander. 27 50 77 72 35 14 14 8 6	OBA.
42 41 83 79 10 19 31 9 14 Cross Lake. 54 46 100 93 29 11 28 24 7 1 Norway House. 39 3 82 72 36 24 22 Mackay (The Pas).	
54 46 100 93 29 11 28 24 7 1 Norway House. 39 3 82 72 36 24 22	>
39 3 82 72 36 24 22	
32 49 81 76 20 14 26 16 5 Portage la Prairie.	
289 329 618 559 182 135 160 83 51 7 Total, Manitoba.	
Saskatche	WAN.
19 22 41 39 13 16 5 4 1 2 Thunderchild's.	
18 33 51 49 20 8 15 4 Lac la Plonge. 22 35 57 51 13 8 22 8 3 3 3 Lac la Ronge.	•
32 28 60 54 24 16 11 4 5 Cowessess.	
25 21 46 38 20 8 8 10 Round Lake	
54 55 109 107 13 25 23 21 18 9 Duck Lake.	-
31 42 73 68 17 16 12 23 5 File Hills. 30 25 55 46 32 8 9 3 3 30 onion Lake (R.C.). 20 16 36 30 18 8 2 4 2 2 2 0nion Lake (C.E.). 23 5 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	
25 30 55 50 22 6 6 7 8 6 Muscowequans.	
299 337 636 578 211 113 122 84 70 36 Total, Saskatchewar	

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919
SCHOOL
STATEMENT of Indian Boarding Schools in the Dominion (from which returns

School.	Reserve.	Agency.	Teacher.	Denomination.
Alberta.				,
Blood (C.E.)	Blood	Blood	Rev. S. Middleton., Rev. E. Ruaux,	_
Crowfoot	Blackfoot	Ì	O.M.I	Roman Catholic
Old Suns	"		H. W. Gibbon-	
	At St. Albert	Edmonton	Stocken (Act'g) Sr. M. O. Briault	Ch. of England Roman Catholic
Fort Chipewyan (Holy Angels)	At Fort Chip-	Treaty No. 8	Sr. M. Z. Dufault	"
Alberta				
Ermineskins	Ermineskins	Hobbema	Rev. P. P. Moulin,	D C 1 11
Peigan (C.E.) Peigan (R.C.)	Peigan	Peigan	Rev. W. R. Haynes Rev. J. L. Levern,	
Blue Quills	1	1 ~	Rev. A. Husson,	Roman Catholic
SarceeLesser Slave Lake	Sarcee Lesser Slave	Sarcee	O.M.IArchdn. J. W. Tims.	Ch. of England
20000	Lake	Lesser Slave Lake	Montague J. C. Lev- ason	. "
Lesser Slave Lake St. Bernard's	. "	"	Rev. J. Calais, O.	Roman Catholic
Lesser Slave Lake St. Bruno's	"		Rev. Y. N. Floch, O.M.I:	"
Sturgeon Lake	AtSturgeon Lake	"	Rev. Francois le	
Vermilion (St. Henri)	At Fort Vermi-		Senee	
Wabiskaw Lake (C.E.)	At St. John's Mission, Wa-		O.M.I	••••
Wabiskaw Lake (R.C.)	biskaw Lake At St. Martin's Mission, Wa-	•	Rev. A. S. White	Ch. of England
	biskaw Lake	cc	Rev. C. Bate, O.M.I.	Roman Catholic
Whitefish Lake (St. Andrew's Mission)	At Whitefish Lake	46	Rev. C. D. White	Ch. of England
Total, Alberta				
NORTHWEST TERRITORIES.	-		• .	
Fort Resolution	At Fort Reso-		a	
Hay River	lution		Sister McQuillan Rev. G. H. Brown-	_
Providence Mission (Sa-				Ch. of England
cred Heart) Total, Northwest Ter-		Fort Simpson	Sister McQuirk	Roman Catholic
ritories,				

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27
STATEMENT.

have been received) for the Fiscal Year ended March 31, 1918.

Num	ber on	Roll.	Average attendance			Stand	lard.			School.
Boys.	Girls.	Total.	Average a	I	11	, III ,	IV	v	vi	
										Alberta.
33	32	65	60	17	26	17	1	4		Blood (C.E.).
34	27	61	53	25	7	13	7	9	:	Blood (R.C.).
28	18	46	34	14	9	7	15	1		Crowfoot.
16 58	23 36	39 94	34 81	19 21	11 12	8 19	1 16	7	19	Old Suns. St. Albert.
20	27	47	38	16	18	9	1	.1	2	Fort Chipewyan (Holy Angels).
30 22	29 13	59 35	54 30	19 21	6 4	14 3	11 5	6 2	3	Ermineskins. Peigan (C.E.).
18	16	34	30	13	11	6	3	1		Peigan (R.C.).
21 16	30 17	51 33	47 28	12 17	15 9	11 4	9	4 3		Blue Quills. Sarcee.
			'					٠.		
6	7	13	8	2	2	1	5	3		Lesser Slave Lake.
12	11	23	18	12	2	7		2		Lesser Slave Lake (St. Bernard's).
26	25	51	43	8	17	19	7			Lesser Slave Lake (St. Bruno's).
12	23	35	21	17	. 5	7	6	 		Sturgeon Lake.
9	14	23	. 22	13	• 2	3	3	2		Vermilion.
13	18	31	24	26	1	3	1			Wabiskaw Lake (C.E.).
9	17	26	19	8	, 9	7	2			Wabiskaw Lake (R.C.).
3	7	10	7	3	3	2	2			Whitefish Lake (St. Andrew's Mission)
386	390	776	671	283	169	160	95	45	24	Total, Alberta.
										NORTHWEST, TERRITORIES.
26	36	62	59	25	24	7	4	1	1	Fort Resolution.
25	17	42	34	33	4	5	 			Hay River.
32	37	69	59	22	17	16	14	ļ		Providence Mission (Sacred Heart).
83	90	173	152	80	45	28	18	1	1	Total, Northwest Territories.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919
SCHOOL
STATEMENT of Indian Boarding Schools in the Dominion (from which returns

			*	·
School.	Reserve.	Agency	Teacher.	Denomination.
British Columbia.		-	,	
Kitamaat. Alert Bay Girls' Home. Yale (All Hallows). Port Simpson Girls' Home. Sechelt. Squamish. St. Mary's.	Alert Bay At Yale At Port Simpson Sechelt At Squamish At St. Mary's Mission	Kwawkewlth Lytton Naas NewWestminster	A. W. Corker Sister Constance Miss L. M. Deacon	Ch. of England Methodist Roman Catholic
Stuart Lake	į.		Rev. J. Allard, O.M.I.	"
Total, British Columbia	-	Trest Coast.		-
YUKON.	At Cononega	Vulcan	Chag E Jahreen	Ch of Franks J

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27
STATEMENT—Concluded.
have been received) for the Fiscal Year ended March 31, 1918.

Num	umber on Roll.				School.					
Boys.	Girls.	Total.	Average attendance.	Í	ıı	m	IV	v	vī	20000
10 25 26 45 54 26	30 33 35 44 27 24 45	40 33 35 44 52 50 90	31 26 23 38 43 50 88	24 5 9 2 17 21 38	6 7 6 7 12 7 13 8 7	1 8 8 18 12 13 17	6 9 6 4 9 9 9 15	2 4 5 10 2	1	British Columbia. Kitamaat. Alert Bay Girls' Home. Yale (All Hallows). Port Simpson Girls' Home. Sechelt. Squamish. St. Mary's. Stuart Lake. Alberni.
186	277	463	399	187	73	89	72	36	6	Total, British Columbia.
19	15	34	30	13		. 4	5	12		Yukon. Carcross.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 SCHOOL

STATEMENT of Indian Industrial Schools in the

1			
	·		
	,		
School.	Situation.	Principal.	Denomination.
	•	·	
Ontario.		,	
Mohawk Institute	At Brantford	Rev. C. M. Turnell	Undenominational.
Shingwauk HomeSpanish River	At Sault Ste. Marie At Spanish	Rev. Benj. P. l'iller Rev.E. A. Papineau, S.J.	Roman Catholic
Total Ontario	***************************************		
MANITOBA.			
Brandon Elkhorn	At Brandon	Rev. T. FerrierA. E. Wilson	MethodistUndenominational
Total Manitoba			
Saskatchewan.			
Qu'Appelle	At Lebret	Rev. E. Lecoq, O.M.I.	Roman Catholic
Alberta.			,
Red Deer St. Joseph	At Red DeerAt Davisburg	Rev. J. F. Woodsworth. Rev. G. Nordman	Methodist
Total Alberta			
British Columbia.		,	-
Alert Bay	At Alert Bay, Kwawkewlth Agency On Clayoquot Sound, West Coast of Vancouver Island	A. W. Corker	Ch. of England
,	Coast of Vancouver Island West Coast Agency	Rev. Jos. Schindler, O. S.B	Roman Catholic
Coqualeetza	3 miles from Chilliwack, New Westminster Agency		
Kamloops	At Kamloops, in the Kam- loops Agency	Rev. R. J. Demarais,	
Kootenay	At St. Eugène, 5 miles from	O.M.I	
Kuper Island		n e	1
Lytton		\l	
Williams Lake	Agency. At Williams Lake, 4 miles from Sugar Cane Reserve	Rev. Leonard Dawson.	Ch. of England
The Details on the	Williams Lake Agency		
			l

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27 STATEMENT.

Dominion for the Fiscal Year ended March 31, 1918.

Nu on	mbe Roll	r l.	ice.		s	tand	ard.					ıstrie au_h			School.
Boys.	Girls.	Total.	Average Attendance.	İ	II	III	IÙ	v	VI	Carpenter.	Shoemaker.	Baker.	Blacksmith.	Painter.	penoor.
64 70	76 78	140 148	125 122	11 45	23 23 15	21 32	12 29	36 17	37 2	4					Ontario. Mohawk Institute. Mount Elgin Institute.
$-\frac{34}{93}$ $-\frac{261}{2}$	23 109 286	$\frac{57}{202} \\ \hline 547$	$\begin{array}{r} 47 \\ 159 \\ \hline 453 \end{array}$	11 51 118	15 35 — 96	18 36 107	10 55 106	$\frac{25}{81}$	39	 5 9	<u>4</u> ——4	3			Shingwauk Home. Spanish River. Total, Ontario.
61 40	50 39	111 79	99 55	23 31	20 9	19 14	18 13	14 6	17 6	8		,			MANITOBA. Brandon. Elkhorn.
101	89	190	154	54	29	33	31	20	23	8					Total, Manitoba.
104	126	230	187	87	31	42	32	13	25						Saskatchewan. Qu'Appelle.
41	30	71	63	· 18	21	16	10		6						Alberta. Red Deer.
$-\frac{24}{65}$	-18 -48	113	$\frac{39}{102}$	18	9 30	17 	$-\frac{12}{22}$	4	 6	$\frac{1}{\frac{1}{f}}$	$-\frac{2}{2}$			 	St. Joseph. Total, Alberta.
					-										
36		36	30	12	6	8	. 5		5_	16	16	16	16		British Columbia. Alert Bay.
29	18	47	40	16	13	6		11	1	4	2	1			Clayoquot.
75	53	128	111	37	16	13	18	20	24	2	1	2			Coqualeetza.
33	33	66	61	21	14	14	6	9	2	19	19	19			Kamloops.
40	40	80	80	26	32	16	6			40					Kootenay.
45	38	83	80	17	19	23	16	7	1	8	2				Kuper Island.
54	32	86	59	29	15	19	20	1	2	16	15	9	9		Lytton.
36	39	75	70	16	18	13	6	13	9	4	2	3			Williams Lake.
348	253	601	531	174	133	112	77	61	44	109	57	50	25	ļ	Total, British Columbia.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919
STATEMENT showing the Enrolment, by Provinces, in the different
DAY

								1.				
	ls.	Denomination.							Number on roll			
Province.	Number of Schools					占						
_	rof	Undenom- inational.	Roman Catholic.	of ind.	ist.	Presbyterian	a ′					
	mbe	denc	man	Church of England.	Methodist.	sb y 1	Salvation Army.	ys.	ls.	al.		
	n	U.	80	Chi	Me	Pre	Sal	Boys.	Girls.	Total		
Nova Scotia	14		14					105	115	22		
Prince Edward Island	11		11					28 131	$\frac{27}{143}$	2		
Quebec	29	7	16		2			624	656	1,2		
Ontario	82 37	37	25	12 20				1,397 503	1,301 471	2,69		
Saskatchewan	24	2	4 5	13	î	3		283	255	5		
Alberta Northwest Territories	4		ļ _.		4			60		1:		
Northwest Territories British Columbia	4 48	6	1 9	3· 14		2	2	29 618	32 638	1.2		
Yukon	9			9				140		2		
. Total, Day Schools	264	56	87	75	38	6	2	3,918	3,803	7,7		
Nova Scotia Prince Edward Island								I	BOARI	DIN		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island	7		4 4 6	3	1	1 2 2		152 289 299		3666		
Nova Scotia Prince Edward Island New Brunswick Quebec Ontario Manitoba Saskatchewan Alberta	7 8 11 19		4 4 6 12	1 3	1	1 2 2		152 289 299 386		3 6 6 7		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island New Brunswick Quebec Ontario Manitoba askatchewan Alberta Northwest Territories	7 8 11		4 4 6	1 3 7 1	1	1 2 2		152 289 299 386 83	159 329 337 390 90	3 6 6 7		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island	7 8 11 19 3		4 4 6 12 2	1 3 7 1	1	1 2 2 2		152 289 299 386	159 329 337 390 90 277	3 6 6		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Quebec Intario danitoba Baskatchewan Ilberta Northwest Territories British Columbia.	7 8 11 19 3 9		4 4 6 12 2	1 3 7 1 2	1	1 2 2 2 		152 289 299 386 83 186	159 329 337 390 90 277 15	36 66 7 1		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Quebec. Ontario. Manitoba. Saskatchewan. Miberta. Northwest Territories. British Columbia.	7 8 11 19 3 9		4 4 6 12 2 4	1 3 7 1 2 1	1	1 2 2 6		152 289 299 386 83 186 19	159 329 337 390 90 277 15	3 6 6 7 1 4		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Quebec. Ontario. Manitoba. Saskatchewan. Alberta. Northwest Territories. British Columbia. Yukon. Total, Boarding Schools.	7 8 11 19 3 9 11 58	,	32	1 3 7 1 2 1	1	1 2 2 2 1 6		152 289 299 386 83 186 19	159 329 337 390 90 277 15	3 6 6 7 1 4		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Duebec. Intario. Anitoba. Baskatchewan. Ilberta. Northwest Territories. British Columbia. Total, Boarding Schools Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island.	7 8 11 19 3 9 11 58	,	32	1 3 7 1 2 1	1	1 2 2 2 6		152 289 299 386 83 186 19	159 329 337 390 90 277 15	3 6 6 7 1 4		
Nova Scotia. Tince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Unebec. Intario. Islantoba.	77 8 11 19 3 9 - 11 58	,	32 32	1 3 7 1 1 2 1 1 17	1	1 2 2 2		152 289 299 386 83 186 19	159 329 337 390 90 277 15 1,597	3,00 RIA		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Quebec. Intario. Manitoba. Baskatchewan. Ilberta. Northwest Territories. British Columbia. Yukon. Total, Boarding Schools. Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Quebec. Intario.	77 8 11 199 9 - 1 58	,	32	1 3 7 1 2 1	1	1 2 2 2 1		152 289 299 386 83 186 19 1,414 IN	159 329 337 390 90 277 15 1,597 DUST	3,66671 44 3,00		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island New Brunswick. Quebec. Manitoba. Askatchewan. Ilberta. Northwest Territories. British Columbia Yukon. Total, Boarding Schools. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Quebec. Ontario. Anitoba.	77 8 11 19 3 9 - 11 58	1 1 1	32	1 3 7 1 1 2 1 1 17	1	1 2 2 2 1 6		152 289 299 386 83 186 19 1,414 IN	159 329 337 390 900 277 15 1,597 DUST	3,66677144 3,00		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Duebec. Intario. Anitoba. askatchewan. Alberta. Northwest Territories. British Columbia. Yukon. Total, Boarding Schools. Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Duebec. Intario. Anitoba. Saskatchewan. Alberta.	77 8 11 199 - 1 58	,	32	1 3 7 1 1 2 1 1 17	1	1 2 2 2		152 289 299 386 83 186 19 1,414 IN	159 329 337 390 277 15 1,597 DUST	3,0 66 67 71 14 3,0 RIA		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island New Brunswick. Quebec. Manitoba. Askatchewan. Hiberta. Northwest Territories. Pritish Columbia Yukon. Total, Boarding Schools. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Quebec. Printiple Agents of the American Sakatchewan. Hiberta. Northwest Territories.	77 8 11 199 - 1 58	,	32	1 3 3 7 1 2 1 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 1 1 1 1 1	3	1 2 2 2		152 289 299 386 83 186 19 1,414 IN	159 329 337 390 90 277 15 1,597 DUST	3, 0 6 6 7 1 4 4 3, 0 RIA		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Quebec Dutario. Manitoba. Jaskatchewan. Hiberta. Northwest Territories. British Columbia. Vukon. Total, Boarding Schools. Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Quebec Dutario. Manitoba. Jaskatchewan. Hiberta. Northwest Territories. British Columbia.	77 8 11 199 - 1 58	,	32	1 3 7 1 1 2 1 1 17	3	1 2 2 2		152 289 299 386 83 186 19 1,414 IN	159 329 337 390 900 277 15 1,597 DUST	3,66677144 3,00		
Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island New Brunswick. Quebec. Intario. Manitoba. Saskatchewan. Allberta. Northwest Territories. British Columbia. Yukon. Total, Boarding Schools.	77 8 11 199 - 1 58	,	32	1 3 3 7 1 2 1 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 1 1 1 1 1	3	1 2 2 2 2		152 289 299 386 83 186 19 1,414 IN	159 329 337 390 90 277 15 1,597 DUST	3,00 RIA		

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27
Classes of Schools, during the Fiscal Year ended March 31, 1918.

noe.	tendance.			Standar	rd.			
Average Attendance	Percentage of Attendance	ı `	II	III	IV	v	VI	Province.
103 27 156 771 1,362 434 270 44 25 533 72	49·09 56·93 60·23 50·48 44·56 50·18 36·06 40·96 42·43 29·68	111 33 84 623 1,472 592 306 96 44 733 217	60 290 458 181 142 19 11 268 16	33 9 70 173 428 140 59 7 6 175 7	3		6 34 13 6 2	Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Quebec. Ontario. Manitoba. Saskatchewan. Alberta. Northwest Territories. British Columbia. Yukon. Total, Day Schools.
SCHOOLS	š.			-		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
265 559 578 671 152 399 30	90·45 79·89 86·44 87·86 86·18	182 211 283	135 113 169 45 73	62 160 122 160 28 89 4	83 84 95 18 72	51 70 45 1 36	7 36 24 1 6	Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island, New Brunswick. Quebec. Ontario. Manitoba. Saskatchewan. Alberta. Northwest Territories. British Columbia. Yukon.
2,654	88 · 14	1,091	593	625	397	230	75	Total, Boarding Schools.
SCHOOLS	š.		'					
453 154 187 102	81.30	118 54 87 18	31	107 33 42 33	106 31 32 22	81 20 13 4	39 23 25	Nova Scotia. Prince Edward Island. New Brunswick. Quebec. Ontario. Manitoba. Saskatchewan. Alberta.
531	88.35	174	133	112	77	61	44	Northwest Territories. British Columbia. Yukon.
1,427	84.89	451	319	327	268	179	137	Total, Industrial Schools.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919 SUMMARY OF

	C of	lass Scho	ol.		Denomination Number on Roll.								Roll.	
Province.	Day.	Boarding.	Industrial.	Total Number of Schools.	Undenom- inational.	Roman Catholic.	Church'of England.	Methodist.	Presbyterian.	Salvation Army.	Boys.	Girls.	Total.	Average Attendance
Nova Scotia	14		- 	14		14					105	115	220	103
Prince Edward Island	2			2		2		ļ			28	27	55	27
New Brunswick	11			11		11					131	143	274	156
Quebec	29			29	7	16	4	2			624	656	1,280	771
Ontario	82	7	4	93	38	30	15	9	1		1,810	1,746	3,556	2,080
Manitoba	37	8	2	47	5	8	21	10	3		893	889	1,782	1,147
Saskatchewan	24	11	1	36	2	12	16	1	5		686	718	1,404	1 ,035
Alberta	4	19	2	25		13	7	5			511	500	1,011	817
Northwest Territories	4	3		7		3	4				112	122	234	177
British Columbia	48	9	8	65	6	18	18	18	3	. 2	1,152	1,168	2,320	1,463
Yukon	9	1		10			10				159	118	277	102
Total	264	58	17	339	5 8	127	95	45	. 12	2	6,211	6,202	12,413	7,878
	'	1			,	1		i !			1		!!!	

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27 SCHOOL STATEMENT.

ndance.			Stand	ard.						stri ght			
Percentage of Attendance.	. I	П	III	IV	v	vi	Carpenter	Shoe Maker.	Baker.	Blacksmith.	Painter.	Total.	Province.
46 ·82	111	. 34	33	28	. 7	. 7			٠,				Nova Scotia.
49.09	33	9	9	3	1							ļ	Prince Edward Island.
56 · 93	84	60	70	32	22	6						ļ	New Brunswick.
60 · 23	623	290	173	103	57	34			ļ			 .	Quebec.
58 · 46	1,725	612	597	384	185	53	9	4	3				Ontario.
$64 \cdot 36$	828	345	333	158	82	36	8	ļ	ļ				Manitoba.
73.71	604	286	223	145	83	63						ļ	Saskatchewan.
80.81	397	218	200	117	49	30	1	2				 	Alberta.
75.64	124	56	34	18	1	1				ļ _,	١	 	Northwest Territories.
63-06	1,094	474	376	204	117	55	109	57	50	25			British Columbia.
36.82	230	16	11	6	14								Yukon.
63 · 46	5,853	2,400	2,059	1,198	618	285	127	63	53	25			Total.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

INDIAN LAND STATEMENT.

Showing the number of acres of Indian Lands sold during the year ended March 31, 1918, the total amount of purchase money realized and the quantity of land unsold at that date.

ONTARIO.

Town or Township.	County or District	Number of acres sold.	Amount of sale.	Number of acres unsold.	Remarks.
		Acres.	\$ cts.	Acres.	
lbemarle	Bruce	50.00		62.00	
indsay				358 00	
t. Edmund		52.00	12 50	589·00 76·60	
nry (T. Plot)	14	52.00	12 50	233.19	•
llinhant "		1		40.00	
on manipoon	1	1	1	21.00	
Viarton "slands off Saugeen Peninsula	• • •	21.75	65 00	10.20	
hite Cloud Island	Char			158.50	
Keppel	"	9.50 89.00		7.00 (
hessalon	Algoma	09.00	100 00		
hessalon (T. Plot)	"			400·00 11·80	•
rchibald	1 "	,		2,943.00	
Pennis	{ "			364.00	
Kerrick				190.00	
Iavilland Cars	1 "			718 · 00	
paquosh (T. Plot)	44	:		6,686.00	
aird	4			$\begin{array}{c c} 120.00 \\ 3.826.00 \end{array}$	
ankoughnet	"	75.00	37 50		
ehoe	"	75-00	0. 00	14,337.00	
enwick	**			5,393.00	
obdenennefather	"			$370 \cdot 21$	
emeratuerevevev	"			483.00	
isher	"			929.00	
'isher (T. Plot)	"			80·00 199·30	
`illey	"			876.00	•
upper				3,024.50	
ssiginackBidwell	Manitoulin	257.00	67 10	198-00	
ampbell	"	100·00 281·00		103.00	
arnarvon	"	281.00		$577.00 \\ 4.259.00$	
Iowland	1 "	132.00		550.00	
heguiandah heguiandah (T. Plot)	"	281.00		639.00	
heguiandah (T. Plot)				29.00	
fanitowaning (T. Plot) ehkummah	1	1.05	1,025 00	17.37	
andfield		383.00	119 05	7,238.00	
haftesbury (T. Plot)	"	253.00	54 25	2,849.00	
${ m 'olsmaville} \; ({ m T. \; Plot})$	u			$8.50 \\ 1.002.00$	
llan	"			582.00	
illings	"			112.00	
arrie Island		976.00	2,432 15	2,865.00	
ordon	"	1,558.00	602 00	102.00	
iore Bay (T. Plot)	"	555.00 2.50	61 00 35 00	353.00	•
[ills	. "	1,269 00	.4,036 50	$\substack{2\cdot50\\1,862\cdot00}$	
ockburn Island	"	232.00	46 40	18,498.00	
Dawson		486.00	112 20	5,952.00	
outh Baymouth (T. Plot)	1	1,981.00	885 10	9,301.00	
Ieldrum (T. Plot)				133.00	
ayuga	Haldimand			78.00	*
ayuga ayuga (T. Plot) aledonia (T. Plot)	(6			100.00	
aledonia (T. Plot)	"			33·36 50·00	
)unn	" /			1,548.00	

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27

INDIAN LAND STATEMENT showing the number of acres sold during the Year ended March 31, 1918.—Continued.

ONTARIO-Concluded. .

Town or Township.	County or District.	Number of acres sold.	Amount of sale.	Number of acres unsold.	Remarks.
,	-	Acres.	\$ ets.	Acres.	
			,		
Shannonville (T. Plot) Deseronto (T. Plot)	Hastingst	0.60	708 75	$1.45 \\ 4.40$	
Гyendinaga	й "			380.00	• • •
Bedford	Frontenac			208 · 30	
slands, River St. Lawrence slands, Georgian Bay	Prov. Ontario	0·10 15·61	350 00	19.28	1223 Islands & Islet
Wild Land Reserve	Rainy River	5,294.73	27,005 12	10.098 · 48	
slands, Georgian Bay Vild Land Reserve Long Sault Reserve Little Forks Reserve	"	3,317.66	21,140 77	2,170.95 1,951.56	
Reserve No. $38B$ (Kenora)	Kenora	118.80	594 00	1,891.00	
slands in Scugog Lake Sheep Island Riv. St. Lawrence.	Ontario	0.17	10 00		•
Sheep Island Riv. St. Lawrence. Alyoff (T. Plot)	Dundas	20·00 0·50			
Whitefish River Réserve	Algoma	1.00	10 00		
Beaucage	Algoma Nipissing	2,354.51	8,594 02	$17,626 \cdot 50$	
CommandaPedley	" "	6,396.64	20,592 28 29,726 33		
Thurlow	Hastings			130.00	
			123,291 32	170 882 90	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1 99,997.17	1140,481 04	172,005.28	
	SASKATO	CHEWAN.			
7 1 1 1 7					
Prooked Lake Reserve	Moosomin			$2,240.00 \\ 320.50$	
Muscowpetung Reserve	"			1,551.60	
Crooked Lake Reserve Assiniboine Reserve Muscowpetung Reserve Little Bone Reserve Coté Reserve Keeseekoose Reserve Key Reserve Kylemore (T. Plot) Lestock (T. Plot) Fishing Lake Reserve.	Yorkton			2,248.36	
∪ote Reserve	"			661.00 571.00	
Key Reserve	"			1,857.50	
Kylemore (T. Plot)	Humboldt	0.27	235 00	21·39 14·37	
Fishing Lake Reserve	"			630.30	
Mistawasis Reserve	Prince Albert			5,028.00	*
Lestock (T. Flot) Fishing Lake Reserve Mistawasis Reserve Big River Reserve Moosomin and Thunderchild				980.00	
Moosomin and Thunderchild Reserve					
	wanSaskatoon			2,446.00	
Swan Lake Reserve 7A	Saskatoon			320.00	
·		0.27	235 00	18,890.02	
,	BRITISH (COLUMBI	A.		
Eart Comm. Pagerra No. 9	1011	14.74	1 105 50		Dr. Dt of Way
Fort George Reserve No. 2 Silicou Reserve No. 2	Lillooet	$14.74 \\ 23.85$	426 16		Ry-Rt. of Way.
Slosh Reserve No. 1	"	90.64	940 40		" '
•]	129 · 23	2 472 08		
·	1 0		4, 114 00	1	
	Qì	UEBEC.			
Owietshouen	Taka St Tak-			2 017 14	1
Ouiatchouan Dundee	Huntingdon	[3,917·14 4,057·74	
Manitraki (T. Plot.)	l Wright	1 (1.4)	B 140 (#1	43.73	
Timiskaming Reserve	Timiskaming	277.76	907 88		
Sustance Arpents	Lapianie		·	19.00	
-	1	278 - 16	1,097 88	9,636-28	

Peigan Reserve.

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

INDIAN LAND STATEMENT showing the number of acres sold during the Year ended March 31, 1918.—Continued.

NEW BRUNSWICK.

Town or Township.	County or District.	Number of acres sold.	of	Number of acres unsold.	Remarks.
Tobique Reserve Richibucto or Big Cove	Victoria Kent	Acres. 175.00 47.44 222.44	94 88		•
	MAN	ITOBA.			
Gamblers Reserve Swan Lake Reserve No. 7 St. Peters Reserve The Pas (T. Plot) Long Plain Reserve No. 6 Elkhorn.	MordenSelkirk	163·44 1·73 30·21		. 0.11	1037 Lots.
	ALBI	ERTA.			<u>.</u> -
Wabamun (T. Plot) Sharphead Reserve Swan River Reserve No. 150 E. Samson Reserve Bobtail Reserve Louis Bull Reserve Duffield (T. Plot) Sucker Creek Reserve No. 150A. Driftpile Reserve No. 150H Blackfoot Reserve Stony Reserve (near Morley)	" " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " "	50·76 67·00 82·54 39·50 55,327·70	1,005 00 1,238 10 474 00 1,276,190 92	685·20 2,720·00 6,673·00 1,606·00 234·95	Ry. Rt. of Way.
Sarcee Reserve	South Alberta		. 1,425 00		, ,

General Remarks.

6,645.00

55, 624 · 50 1, 281, 094, 42 35, 133 · 47

The land sold during the year amounted to 34,544.96 acres, which realized \$136,230.98. The quantity of surrendered land in the hands of the department was approximately 240,600 acres. The principal outstanding, on account of Indian lands sold, amounted to \$3,305,519.84, a considerable portion of which has not yet become due.

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27

CIVIL GOVERNMENT.

1917-1918.

Vote.	Grant.	Expendi- ture.	Grant not used.	Grant exceeded.
Salaries. Temporary clerks and messengers. Printing and stationery. Travelling expenses, etc Unexpended balance. Total	7,550 00 11,000 00	119,981 05 1,275 81 7,667 37 3,902 12	1,724 19 7,097 88	117 37 20,411 15

APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS.

1917-1918.

	1					1
Vote.	Grant.		Exper tur		Grant not used.	Grant exceeded.
	\$ ct	ts.	\$	cts.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
ANNUITIES.						
Treaty 9			f 6	76 00)	
Robinson Treaty	205,290	00	8,3	00 00	18,224 00	ļ
Manitoba and N.W.T			178,0	90 00		
Unexpended balance						18,224 0
•	205,290	00	187,0	66 00	18,224 00	18,224 0
PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·					
Salaries Relief and Seed Grain Medical attendance and medicines Miscellaneous. Unexpended balance	1,125 850 650	00 00 00	1,8 7	05 70 70 70 48 46	79 30 601 54	680 7
	3,225	00	3,2	24 86	680 84	680 8
Nova Scotia.			*	-		
Salaries Relief Medical attendance and medicines Miscellaneous and unforeseen. Seed Grain—To provide for encouragement of Agri-	4,400 8,000 5,000 9,162	00 00	$12, 5 \\ 6, 7$	$85 64 \\ 83 52$	6,707 25	4,585 6 1,783 5
Seed Grain—10 provide for encouragement of Agri- culture among Indians Repairs to roads and dyking Unexpended balance	1,000 600	00	1,5 2	39 89 79 36	320 64	539 8
	28, 162	00	28,1	61 91	7,027 89	7,027 8
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·						

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

${\bf APPROPRIATION\ ACCOUNTS-} Concluded.$

1917-1918.

Vote.	Grant.	Expendi- ture.	Grant not used.	Grant exceeded.
New Brunswick.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.	\$ ets.	\$ cts.
Salaries Relief Medical attendance and medicines Miscellaneous and unforeseen Repairs to roads	1,984 00 8,000 00 4,000 00 850 00 1,050 00	1,744 88 8,474 29 3,866 04 856 00 944 90	133 96	474 29 6 00
Seed Grain—To provide an amount to encourage Agri- cultureUnexpended balance	1,000 00			1 0
Ontario—Quebec.	16,884 00	16,883 00	481 29	481 2
Quebec—Relief, medical attendance and medicines Ontario—Relief, medical attendance and medicines Repairs to roads and drainage General expenses Unexpended balance	51,875 00	12,653 82 10,904 86	1,563 08	893 2 1,653 8
	91,775 00	91,763 84	2,558 22	2,558 2
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta, Etc. Implements, tools, etc Garden and field seeds Live stock Supplies for destitute Indians Medical attendance, medicines, hospitals, etc Friennial clothing Surveys Silveys Mills General expenses Unexpended balance	4,835 00 143,465 00 105,035 00 6,000 00 11,000 00 6,418 00 1,049 00 263,924 00	880 64 4,010 80 150,439 48 107,358 65 6,165 98 6,064 05 9,290 22 3,897 79	3,649 36 824 20 4,935 95 3,562 80	6,974 4 2,323 6 165 9 2,872 2 2,848 7
•	558,149 00	558,148 28	15,185 84	15,185 8
British Columbia. Salaries Rehief Seed, implements and farming Medical attendance, medicines and hospitals unforeseen Unexpended balance	22,000 00 8,450 00 43,200 00	27,204 10 7,560 47 55,258 67 16,927 23 8,658 62	889 53 7 3 3,072 77 2 10,901 38	5,204 1 12,058 6
•	166,050.00	166,049 46	19,155 31	19,155 3
Yukon.				
Relief, medical attendance and medicines General expenses Unexpended balance	7,000 00 4,000 00)	7,000 00	
	22,000 00	14,354 00	7,675 15	7,675

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 27

RECAPITULATION.

APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS.

1917-1918.

Vote.	Gre	int.	Expe		Grant not used.	
	\$	ets	. \$	ets.	\$	ets
Civil Government	153,	237_50	132,	826 35	. 20,	411 1
Annuities		290 00		066 00		224 0
Prince Edward Island		225 00 162 00	28,	224 86 161 91		0 1
New Brunswick Ontario and Quebec	16,	884 00 775 00		883 00 763 84		$\frac{1}{11} \frac{0}{1}$
Manitoba and N.W.T	558,	149 00	558,	148 28		0.7
British Columbia. Yukon.		050 00 000 00		049 46 354 00		05 6460
General	123,	000 00	122,	997 52	'	2 4
Indian education		115 00 000 00		112 33 965 29		$\begin{array}{cc} 2 & 6 \\ 034 & 7 \end{array}$
Total			1,958,			923 5

Vote.	Grant.		Expendi- ture.		Grant not used.		Grant exceeded.		
GENERAL. Payments to Indians surrendering their lands	\$ 25	000	ets.	\$	cts.	\$ 25.6	cts.	\$	cts.
Relief to destitute in remote districts. To prevent spread of tuberculosis Printing and stationery, etc. Grant to assist Trust Fund Account 310 for suppression of liquor traffic Surveys—Ontario, Quebec and Maritime Provinces	60, 10, 5,	000 000 000 000	00	85, 10, 6,	196 35			25,	577 35 196 35 599 99
To provide for expenses in connection with epidemic of small pox and other diseases. Fees for registration of births, marriages and deaths Legal expenses Unexpended Balance	10, 1,	000 500 500	00	4,	783 59 159 20	5,2 1,3	216 41 340 80		
	123	,000	00	122,	997 52	33,	960 39	33,	960 39
Indian education	734	, 115	00	734,	112 33		2 67		·····
WAR APPROPRIATION.					••				
Greater production. Unexpended balance.				35	965 29	64,	034 71		034 71
	100	,000	00	35	965 29	64,	034 71	64,	034 71

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

INDIAN TRUST FUND.

Showing transactions in connection with the Fund during the year ended March 31, 1918.

Service.		Debit.			Credit.		
•			\$	ct	s.	\$	cts.
Collection on land sales, ti Interest for year ending M Legislative grants to suppl Outstanding cheques 1915- Credit Transfers during th	mber and stone dues, rents, fines and farch 31, 1917. ement the Funds	ees.				1,125, 404, 11,	191 25 409 95 300 00 102 80 50 00
Expenditure during the ye Balance March 31, 1918	ar		,745 ,665	714 137	19 35		
,		9	, 411,	284	36	9,411,	284 36

AUDITOR GENERAL'S REPORT 1917-18

PART H

INDIAN AFFAIRS DEPARTMENT

DETAILS OF EXPENDITURE AND REVENUE

RAPPORT DE L'AUDITEUR GÉNÉRAL 1917-18

PARTIE H

DÉPARTEMENT DES AFFAIRES DES SAUVAGES

DÉTAILS DES DÉPENSES ET DES RECETTES
1-1H

			
Summary of Expenditure and Revenue.	Page in Part H.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
Résumé des dépenses et recettes.	Page dans la partie H.	,	
Expenditure—Dépenses			
Civil Government— Salaries	3 4	119,979 73 12,842 33	,
Annuities, paid under statuteOntario and Quebec—	5		132,822 06 187,066 00
Relief, medical attendance and medicines, Ont. Relief, medical attendance and medicines, Que. Repairs to roads and bridges and drainage. General expenses.	8 9	12,653 82 17,893 24 10,729 86 50,486 92	91,763 84
New Brunswick— Salaries. Relief. Aid to agriculture. Medical attendance and medicines. Repairs to roads. Miscellaneous and unforeseen.	11 11 12 12	1,744 88 8,474 29 996 89 3,866 04 944 90 856 00	16,883 00
Nova Scotia— Salaries. Relief. Aid to agriculture. Medical attendance and medicines. Repairs to roads and dyking. Miscellaneous and unforeseen.	12 12 13 13	4,518 75 12,493 74 1,631 79 6,783 52 279 36 2,454 75	
Prince Edward Island— Salaries. Relief and seed grain. Medical attendance and medicines. Miscellaneous		600 00 1,805 70 770 70 48 46	28, 161 91
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories— Expenses of agencies Sioux. Surveys	15 34 34	542,794 01 9,290 22 6,064 05	558,148 28
British Columbia— Expenses of agencies. Surveys.	35 41	159, 157 46 6, 892 00	166,049 46
Yukon— Relief, medical attendance and medicines General expenses	42 42	10,899 13 3,454 87	
Indian Education	42		14,354 00 734,112 33
Relief for destitute Indians in remote districts. Prevention of the spread of tuberculosis. Epidemic of smallpox and other diseases. General legal expenses. Surveys: Ontario, Quebec and Maritime Provinces. Suppression of the liquor traffic. Registration fees, re births, marriages and deaths. Printing, stationery, etc., outside service.	55 55 56 56	85,577 35 10,196 35 4,783 59 12,084 22 596 82 3,000 00 159 20 6,599 99	. /
Miscellaneous—Gratuities paid under statute			122,997 52 1,023 33
Salaries of substitutes	57 57	5,049 70 35,965 29	41,014 99
Total expenditure			2,097,621 58
Revenue—Recettes.	57		22,608 29
Indian Trust Fund—Fonds fiduciaire des sauvages. Summary of balances. Summary of accounts. Band accounts.	58 59 77		

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 1

Abate-	Civil	Outsid	le.
ments. Indian Affairs: Salaries at Ottawa.	Government.	Votes	
Fonds de retraite. Affaires des Sauvages: Appointements à Ottawa.	Gouvernement civil.	Crédit extérieu	
\$ cts.	\$ cts.	\$	cts.
Superintendent General—Surintendant général.	•	•	
Hon. W. J. Roche and Hon. Arthur Meighen (salaries shown under Interior Department).			
Staff—Personnel.			
Deputy Superintendent General— D. C. Scott, 12 m. to Mar. 31	5,000 00		
Div. 1A—	3,800 00 3,100 00 3,125 00	,	
Div. 1B— M. Benson, 9 m. at \$2,400, 3 m. at \$2,500 *56 00	2,425 00 2,800 00 2,800 00 2,400 00 2,500 00 2,550 00 2,500 00 2,400 00	,	
120 00 D. F. Robertson, 12 m. to Mar. 31, at \$2,400 (less \$1,368.75 military pay). S. Stewart, 12 m. to Mar. 31. W. R. White, 3 m. at \$2,400, 9 m. at \$2,500. A. S. Williams, 12 m. to Mar. 31.	1,031 25 2,800 00 2,475 00 2,800 00		
Div. 2A— H. N. Awrey, 12 m. to Mar. 31 Sa 75	1,800 00 1,675 00 1,850 00 2,050 00 2,100 00 1,850 00 2,100 00 800 00 2,050 00 2,050 00		
*21 00 *61 50 97 50 *21 D. Sutherland, 12 m. to Mar. 31, at \$300, (superannuated) *300, (less Dec. 1-25)	1,263 16 204 84 1,050 00 2,050 00 1,950 00		
53 75 55 00 A. S. Bourinot, 3 m. at \$1,000, 9 m. at \$1,100. E. B. Cogswell, 12 m. to Mar. 31. C. A. Cooke, 12 m. to Mar. 31. S. Davies, 12 m. to Mar. 31. J. H. Fabien, 12 m. to Mar. 31. J. H. Fee, 3 m. at \$1,000, 9 m. at \$1,100. *48 00 A. B. Bourinot, 3 m. at \$1,000, 9 m. at \$1,100. *48 00 A. C. S. Bourinot, 3 m. at \$1,000, 9 m. at \$1,100. *48 00 A. C. S. Bourinot, 3 m. at \$1,000, 9 m. at \$1,100. *48 00 A. E. St. Louis, 12 m. to Mar. 31. *48 00 A. E. St. Louis, 12 m. to Mar. 31. *49 00 A. E. St. Louis, 12 m. to Mar. 31. *40 00 *40 00 *41 00 *42 00 *43 00 *44 00 *45 00 *46 00 *47 00 *48 00	1,075 00 1,100 00 1,450 00 1,100 00 1,600 00 1,075 00 1,250 00 1,600 00 1,250 00 274 98 1,200 00 1,150 00	-	
55 00 M. Back, 12 m. to Mar. 31. A. B. Bailey, 12 m. to Mar 31. A. B. Bailey, 12 m. to Mar 31. 55 00 M. H. Brennan, 12 m. to Mar. 31. 55 00 G. C. Caddy, 12 m. to Mar. 31. W. Churchill, 12 m. to Mar. 31. W. Churchill, 12 m. to Mar. 31. 3,216 64	1,100 00 1,050 00 1,250 00 1,100 00 1,050 00 1,050 00	•	

Abate- ments.	Indian Affairs: Salaries at Ottawa.—Continued.	Civil Government.	Outside Votes.
Fonds de retraite.	Affaires des Sauvages: Appointements à Ottawa.—Suite.	Gouvernement civil.	Crédits extérieurs.
\$ ets.		\$ cts.	\$ cts.
3,216 64	Brought forward	90,574 23	
	Staff—Concluded—Personnel—Fin.		,
55 00 62 50 62 50 55 00 †43 75 52 50 62 50 *25 00 62 50 58 13 62 50 58 13	Div. 3A—Concluded. W. E. Darby, 12 m. to Mar. 31. G. A. Gorrell, 12 m. to Mar. 31. H. Hooper, 12 m. to Mar. 31. E. MacRitchie, 12 m. to Mar. 31. A. F. Masta, 12 m. to Mar. 31. A. F. Masta, 12 m. to Mar. 31. M. McIntosh, 12 m. to Mar. 31. E. K. McLatchie, 12 m. to Mar. 31. E. K. McLatchie, 12 m. to Mar. 31. B. G. Ogilvy, 12 m. to Mar. 31. R. G. Orr, 12 m. to Mar. to Mar. 31. B. Phelan, 9 m. at \$1,150, 3 m. at \$1,200. R. Pringle, 12 m. to Mar. 31. H. G. Russell, 9 m. at \$1,150, 3 m. at \$1,200.	1,100 00 1,250 00 1,250 00 1,250 00 1,250 00 1,050 00 1,250 00 1,250 00 1,250 00 1,250 00 1,162 50 1,250 00 1,162 50 1,250 00	
52 50 36 25 35 63 47 50 38 13 39 38 36 25 36 25 37 50	A. E. Sleeth, 12 m. to Mar. 31. Div. 3B— G. Armstrong, 6 m. at \$700, 6 m. at \$750 K. E. Boast, 9 m. at \$700, 3 m. at \$750 A. Doyle, 12 m. to Mar. 31. V. E. Hood, 9 m. at \$750, 3 m. at \$800 L. E. Langdon, 3 m. at \$750, 9 m. at \$800 H. McVity, 6 m. at \$700, 6 m. at \$750 E. J. Morgan, 6 m. at \$700, 6 m. at \$750 (less \$401.50 military pay) M. Neilson, 12 m. to Mar. 31	1,050 00 725 00 712 50 950 00 762 50 787 50 725 00 323 50 750 00	
38 13 47 50 47 50 *19 00 31 66 47 50 30 00 *19 00	A. M. Tench, 9 m. at \$750, 3 m. at \$800. Messengers, etc.— J. Bradley, 12 m. to Mar. 31. W. A. Downing, 12 m. to Mar. 31. B. Hayter, 12 m. to Mar. 31. M. McAllister, 8 m. to Mar. 31, at \$950. F. Munro, 12 m. to Mar. 31. W. Scott, 12 m. to Mar. 31. W. Seale, 12 m. to Mar. 31. Private Secretary— G. W. Bryan, 12 m. to Mar. 31.	762 50 950 00 950 00 950 00 633 32 950 00 600 00 950 00 300 00	
	Civil Government Contingencies—Dépenses contingentes du gouverne- ment civil, (page H—5) (\$1,275.81). A. M. Bridges, clerk, Aug. 16 to Sept. 30 at \$600	75 81 600 00 600 00	
-	Ontario and Quebec—Ontario et Québec, (page H—10), (\$3,200). C. C. Parker, inspector, 12 m. to Mar. 31		2,000 00 1,200 00
	Man., Alta., Sask., and N. W. T.—Man., Alta., Sask., et T. du NO., (page H—33-34), (\$3,425).		
	H. W. Fairchild, surveyor, 12 m. to Mar. 31. L. H. Lamothe, clerk, 12 m. to Mar. 31.		1,825 00 1,600 00
	Indian Education—Instruction des sauvages, (page H—53), (\$2,000).		·
	J. D. Chéné, C.E., architect, 12 m. to Mar. 31		2,000 00
4,578 83	Carried forward	121,256 86	8,625 00

Abate- ments.	Indian Affairs: Salaries at Ottawa—Concluded.	Civil Government.	Outside Votes.
Fonds de retraite.	Affaires des Sauvages: Appointements à Ottawa—Fin.	Gouvernement civil.	Crédits extérieurs.
\$ ets.		\$ ets.	\$ ets.
4,578 83	Brought forward	121,256 86	8,625 00
	Trust Fund—Fonds fiduciaires, (page H—155) (\$162.49). J. A. Robertson, clerk, April 1 to May 15 at \$1,300 War Appropriation—Crédit de guerre (page H—57) (\$3,126.63).		162 49
	V. Mackay, June 8 to Mar. 31 at \$500. S. McBride, April 1 to June 27 at \$650, June 28 to Mar. 31 at \$900 H. C. B. Morris, April 1 to June 27 at \$650, June 28 to Mar. 31 at \$900. M. Sinclair, 12 m. to Mar. 31. A. Smith, April 1 to June 8 at \$500, June 9 to Mar. 31 at \$550		406 96 839 56 839 56 500 00 540 55
4,578 83 1 32	Less, under-credited to Superannuation Revenue, adjusted in 1918-19.	121,256 86 1 32	11,914 12
4,577 51		121, 255 54	11,914 12

*Superannuation Fund No. 1. †Superannuation Fund No. 2. ‡35 years' service completed.

Civil Government Contingencies.	8	cts.
Dépenses contingentes du gouvernement civil.		
Salaries at Ottawa. (Page H—4) Stationery Office supplies, 12 m. to Mar. 31. King's Printer's account, printing, binding, etc. Telegrams, \$1,157.07; telep! """ "" "" "" " stage, \$336; soap, \$38.65. Subscriptions to newspapers Blue prints, \$369.61; street "" \$20.24; sundries, \$18. The Association of Ontario Land Surveyors, membership fee for W. R. White. The Ontario Association of Architects, membership fee for R. M. Ogilvie. Water, \$74.30; gratuities to telegraph messengers, \$11; towels, 3 doz., \$10.08. R. L. " ass man with H. J. Bury, June 4 to Aug. 9 at \$75 per m. J. P. H. J. Bury, 13 d. at \$2.50 per d. Wash 12 m. Washing impression cloths, Mrs. E. Walsh, 12 m. Travelling expenses: S. Bray, \$22.85; H. J. Bury, \$559.95; H. A. Conroy, \$1,073.41; C. A. Cooke, \$261.62; H. Fabien, \$30.60; E. Jean, \$191.30; F. V. Kempton, \$17.55; C. McGibbon, \$434.85; H. McKay, \$100.70; A. F. McKenzie, \$190.70; J. D. McLean, \$132.10; R. M. Ogilvie, \$480.32; F. H. Paget, \$223.25; D. C. Scott, \$50.90; W. R. White, \$166.07.	2, 90 2, 16 1, 53 14 41 16 8	75 81 94 90 31 50 37 57 42 14 18 85 5 00 10 00 93 53 94 00 72 00 38 17 12 33
Annuities paid under Statute.	\$	cts.
Rentes viagères payées suivant la loi.		
Manitoba, Saskatchewan and Alberta: Chiefs, \$25; Headmen, \$15; Indians, \$5—Manitoba, Saskatchewan and Alberta: Chefs, \$25; commandants, \$15; sauvages, \$5 (\$178,090). Assiniboine agency: 1 chief, 3 headmen, 170 Indians; arrears, \$5. Battleford agency: 2 chiefs, 2 headmen, 963 Indians; arrears, \$45. Birtle agency: 3 chiefs, 5 headmen, 403 Indians; arrears, \$10. Blackfoot agency: 2 chiefs, 7 headmen, 701 Indians; arrears, \$15. Blood agency: 1 chief, 10 headmen, 1,101 Indians. Carlton agency: 6 chiefs, 13 headmen, 1,162 Indians; arrears, \$45. Clandeboye agency: 4 chiefs, 10 headmen, 1,562 Indians; arrears, \$25; commutation, \$50 Crooked Lake agency: 4 chiefs, 5 headmen, 600 Indians; arrears, \$20.	4,94 2,17 3,67 5,68 6,20 8,13	25 00 40 00 75 00 75 00 80 00 90 00 35 00

		•
Annuities paid under Statute—Concluded.	\$	cts.
Rentes viagères payées suivant la loi—Fin.	٠.	
	38,92	K 00
	30, 52	J 00
$egin{aligned} ext{Manitoba}, ext{Saskatchewan and Alberta:} &- ext{Concluded.} \ ext{Manitoba}, ext{Saskatchewan and Alberta:} &- ext{Fin.} \end{aligned}$		
Edmonton agency: 4 chiefs, 4 headmen, 719 Indians; arrears, \$10; commutations, 2, \$100 File Hills agency: 4 headmen, 325 Indians; arrears, \$40 Fisher River agency: 5 chiefs, 20 headmen, 2,297 Indians; arrears, \$85 Fort Frances agency: 13 chiefs, 27 headmen, 834 Indians; arrears, \$25 Fort Simpson agency: 2 chiefs, 2 headmen, 823 Indians; arrears, \$10 Hobbema agency: 2 chiefs, 6 headmen, 823 Indians; arrears, \$60 Isle à la Crosse agency: 9 chiefs, 17 headmen, 2,032 Indians; arrears, \$15 Kenora agency: 13 chiefs, 28 headmen, 2,121 Indians; arrears, \$315; commutations, 2, \$100 Lesser Slave Lake agency: 10 chiefs, 24 headmen, 2,540 Indians; arrears, \$550; commutations, 4, \$200 Moose Mountain agency: 1 chief, 2 headmen, 206 Indians. Norway House agency: 6 chiefs, 14 headmen, 1,042 Indians; arrears, \$60 Pas agency: 6 chiefs, 11 headmen, 1,120 Indians; arrears, \$60 Peigan agency: 1 chief, 4 headmen, 409 Indians; arrears, \$5; commutation, \$50 Peigan agency: 3 chiefs, 6 headmen, 567 Indians. Portage la Prairie agency: 13 chiefs, 33 headmen, 2,127 Indians; arrears, \$25 Qu'Appelle agency: 2 chiefs, 4 headmen, 416 Indians; arrears, \$30 Saddle Lake agency: 1 chief, 2 headmen, 847 Indians; arrears, \$45 Sarcee agency: 1 chief, 2 headmen, 179 Indians. Stony agency: 3 chiefs, 5 headmen, 661 Indians. Touchwood agency: 5 chiefs, 8 headmen, 661 Indians; arrears, \$10 Treaty 8: 8 chiefs, 16 headmen, 1,917 Indians; arrears, \$10	14,06 1,08 17,19 5,53 5,97 2,17 3,00 11,48 2,22 4,56 945 5,03	5 5 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00
York Factory and Fort Churchill: 1 chief, 2 headmen, 347 Indians; arrears, \$85	1,87	
Treaty 9, Ontario, Indians at \$4—Traité 9, sauvages d'Ontario à \$4 (\$676).	771	70
Abitibi Indians: Dominion band, 151; Ontario band, 82; arrears, \$20	95	2 00
541; commutation, \$40 Martin's Falls Indians: Long Lake division, \$132, arrears, \$36; Martin's Falls, 139 Matatchewan Indians, 78; New Post Indians, 26. Moose Factory Indians: at Chapleau, 73; at Missinaibi, 51, arrears, \$4; at Moose Factory,	7, 19 1, 12 41	2 00 20 00 .6 00
381, arrears, \$24	2,04	8 00
at Matagami, 76. Osnaburgh Indians, 446. arrears, \$12.	1,36	8 00 6 00
Robinson Treaty Annuities—Traité Robinson, rentes viagères (\$8,300).	1489	le.
Brown, W. R. annuities paid: Fort William band, 267, arrears \$16; Long Lake band, 258; Nipigon band, 411, arrears \$24; Pays Plat band, 50; Pic band, 225, arrears \$4; Red Rock band, 244.	5,86	34 0 0
Cockburn, Geo. P., annuities paid: Dokis band, 116; Nipissing band, 319; Timagami band, 80 Godfrey, T. J., annuities paid: Michipicoten band, 147, arrears \$56; Mississagi band, 20, arrears \$56; Sepaids Biron band, 25, arrangs \$12	3	80 00 84 00
\$8; Spanish River band, 35, arrears \$12. Hagan, Samuel, annuities paid: Mississagi band, 115; Serpent River band, 126; Spanish River bands, No. 1, 226, No. 2, 38; Thessalon band, 166.	2,68	34 00
Lewis, R. J., annuities paid: French River band, 66; Maganatawan band, 108; Manitoulin Island band, 354; Point Grondine band, 42; Spanish River band No. 3, 232; Tahgai-		
weneni band, 148; Whitefish Lake band, 144; Whitefish River band, 73	4,60	68 00 88 00
McNabb, A. D., annuities paid: Batchawana bands, 412; Garden River band, 430; Michipi-	3,91	12 0 0
coten band, 136 Annuities paid by department: annuities 1917-18, \$88; arrears, \$148; commutations, 3, \$120.		56 00
LESS—Paid by Ontario Government on account of Treaty 9 annuities, \$14,216; paid on account of Robinson Treaty annuities from Ojibbewas of Lake Huron, Trust Account No. 26,	214, 9	98 00
\$7,848, and Ojibbewas of Lake Superior, Trust Account No. 27, \$5,868	27,9	32 00
	187,0	66 00

Ontario and Quebec—Ontario et Québec.	\$	cts.
Ontario: Relief, Medical Attendance and Medicines—Ontario: Secours, soins médicaux et médicaments (\$12,653.82).		
Abitibi Indians: treatment for blind child, \$59.75; hospital treatment, etc., \$31.75	9	1 50
Relief supplied by Hudson's Bay Co. at the following posts: Bell River, \$79.25; Fort Hope, \$763.95; Lake Savant, \$636.70; Martin's Falls, \$610.66; Osnaburgh, \$1,153.40 Relief supplied by Revillon Bros. at the following posts: English River, \$350.09; Fort	3,24	3 96
Hope, \$454.15; Kanuchuan, \$346.29. Medical operation, \$120; medical services, \$36.25; hospital treatment, \$91.95. Maintenance and care of sick. \$17.40; 2 neg legs. \$40; seed potatoes, 17 hush \$21.25		53 3 20 3 65
Alnwick Agency: Rathbun children, board and clothing, \$380.07, medical attendance, etc., \$26.55. Cape Croker Agency: medical services, \$34; treatment in hospitals, \$66	40	6 62
Caradoc Agency— Medical officer, Dr. W. H. Woods, 12 m., \$390; special services, \$157.60	54	0 00 7 60 .
Surgical operation, \$100; treatment in hospitals, \$345.55, treatment in asylum, \$286 Relief, \$357.62; feed oats, 7½ bush., \$5.60; prizes for standing crop, \$37 Grant	400	1 55 0 22 0 00
Seed: i oats, 114.9 bush., $$112$; potatoes, $162\frac{1}{2}$ bags, $$632.65$; sur on seed, $$2.25$	996	3 08
vices, \$47.70; treatment in Lady Minto hospital, \$400.50; maintenance in asylum, \$42.50; coffins, 3, \$45; relief, \$359.50; freight, etc., \$11.41	1,323 36	3 21 5 00
Georgina and Snake Island Agency, prizes for vegetable garden contest. Golden Lake Agency: medical officers, Dr. M. James, salary \$200, special services \$90; Dr. James Reeves, \$350; medical attendance, \$35; relief, \$479; burial expenses, \$114.75; treatment and maintenance in hospitals, \$255; seed potatoes, 29 bags, \$100.85; oats, 255		5 00
bush., \$23; wheat, 9 bush., \$27; fares and freight, \$12.08	1,686	3 68
Relief supplied by Hudson's Bay Co., at the following posts: Albany, \$1,382.07; Ghost River, \$145.89; Kapisko, \$275.16; Mistassini, \$429.39; Moose Factory, \$3,071.52; Neoskweskan, \$75.42; New Post, \$54.30; Opinaka, \$253.96; Woswonaby, \$495.13 Relief supplied by Revillon Bros. at the following posts: Albany, \$198.26; Moose River,	6,182	2 84
\$1,212.59; Northwest River, \$211.52. Medical services, \$76; medicines, \$290.23; treatment in hospitals, \$268 Maintenance in asylum, \$61.14; taking patient to hospital, \$9; relief, etc., \$12.71		2 37 1 23 2 85
Manitowaning Agency: medical officer, Dr. R. W. Shaw, \$184.12; medical services, Dr. R. Chevrier, \$165; travel and express, \$7.65. Parry Sound Superintendency: medical services, \$186.50; treatment in hospitals, \$161; relief,	356	
\$126.63; seed, peas, 4 bush., \$32.20; potatoes, 46 bags, \$190.60; timothy, \$8; freight, \$1.35 Patricia District— Relief supplied by Hudson's Bay Co. at the following posts: Agamiska, \$310.44;	70€	3 28
Attawapiskat, \$3,126.01; Cat Lake, \$556.95; Trout Lake, \$208.25. Relief supplied by Revillon Bros. at the following posts: Attawapiskat, \$782.43; Winish, \$160.76.	4,201	65
Port Arthur Agency— Lake Nipigon Band: relief supplies, \$222.26; medicines, \$16.25; seed potatoes, 10 bags, \$35; transport of sick Indians, \$54.55; fishing tackle, amount to be refunded,	, 020	. 10
\$480.02; plough points, \$3; freight, \$10.93		01
Hospital at \$1.25 a day, \$434; ambulance service and burial, \$24		90
Red Rock Band: treatment in hospital, \$113; medicines, \$16.85; relief supplies, \$137.97;	532 311	
burial expenses, \$30; seed potatoes, 5 bags, \$14. General: medical officer, Dr. W. W. Smith, salary, \$290; travel, \$44.40; medical services, \$116.50; medicines, \$76.95; board and care of sick Indian, \$59.35; transportation expenses, \$103.74; relief supplies, \$35.80; 8 second hand fish nets, \$32; nails, \$7.50; express and freight, \$51.76.		00
Saugeen Agency: treatment in hospital, \$25.50; prizes for standing crop contest, \$37	62	50 10
Indian, 9 n fares, \$35.20; coffin, \$24; seed, \$42; hay forks, \$6;		39
Thessalon Agency: medical officer, Dr. T. F. Flaherty, \$250; board and treatment in Ottawa General Hospital, \$242.75; coffin, \$10; relief supplies, \$95.50; seed, oats, 27 bush., \$27, peas, 19 bush., \$48.50, potatoes, 24 sacks, \$73.50.	747	
Carried forward	32,064	

Ontario and Quebec—Continued.—Ontario et Quebec—Suite.	\$ cts.
Brought forward	32,064 37
Ontario: Relief, Medical Attendance——Concluded—Ontario: secours, soins médicaux et mêdicaments.—Fin.	,
Tyendinaga Agency: maintenance in asylum, \$58.50; prizes for crop competition, \$37 Walpole Island Agency: surgical operation, \$110; maintenance in asylum, \$130; maintenance and treatment of Indian boy, White, \$227.65; sundry board, \$46.66; prizes for crop com-	95 50
petition, \$47	561 31
Medical officer, Dr. R. A. Caldwell paying treaty, 9 annuities: services, 85 d. at \$10; medical supplies, \$320.37; travel and outlay, \$176.50	1,346 87
paid from General Vote on account of salary	331 19 454 00
Board and treatment in Fort Albany hospital at \$1 a day. Blankets, 33, \$190.95; medical supplies, \$4.28; express and freight, \$20.58. Prizes for vegetable garden and crop contests in the following agencies: Moravian, \$82;	215 81
Rama, \$15; Rice Lake, \$15: Sarnia, \$15. Grants: Moose Fort hospital, \$450; renovating church at Brantford, \$50.	127 00 500 00
Quebec: Relief, Medical Attendance and Medicines—Québec: Secours, soins médicaux et médica- ments (\$17,893.24).	
Bécancour Agency: maintenance, Hotel Dieu, Nicolet, 12 m., \$144; wood, 5½ cd., \$25; provi-	204 46
sions, clothing, etc., \$225.46	394 46
\$784.02; small items, \$22.67	2,604 35
expenses and freight, \$11.30. Caughnawaga Agency: grant to Sacred Heart Hospital, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$1,300; medical attendance, \$10; drugs and medical supplies, \$108.61; provisions, meat and supplies, \$1,399.71; clothing, \$74.35; bed and bedding, \$19; coal, 8½ ton, \$91.50; fares, freight,	1,004 18
etc., \$11.05	3,014 22
and clothing, \$32.35. Hudson Bay (Eastern District)—	238 17
Relief and ammunition supplied at the following posts by Hudson's Bay Co.: Eastmain, \$1,736.22; Nemiskau, \$245.75; Rupert House, \$1,938.37	3,920 34
\$94.95; Eastmain, \$1,554.70; Nemiskau, \$700.70; Rupert House, \$582.28 Lorette Agency: medical officers, Dr. Ernest Allard, 6 m. to Sept. 30, 3 m. to Mar. 31, \$75, Dr. Alex. Boucher, \$600; care of orphans and feeble minded at \$4 a month, \$240; provi-	2,932 63
sions, etc., \$382.18; blankets and clothing, \$40; wood, 3\frac{3}{4} cd., \$24.20; freight, \$1.40 Maniwaki Agency, coffin	1,362 78 12 00
\$21, Dr. L. P. Désy, \$50; provisions, \$860.28; half cost of wire fence, \$20; small items, \$14. Mingan Agency: medical officer, Dr. S. McDuff, \$200, special services, \$116.25, travelling	1,265 28
expenses, \$95; provisions and supplies, \$1,839.09; clothing, \$60.16; ammunition and fishing tackle, \$99.39; fish bait, \$78; burial expenses, \$44.93	2,533 82
Oka Agency: medical officer, Dr. W. Ouimet, \$200; medical attendance, \$23; hospital maintenance, drugs and medical supplies, \$93.96; board at \$2.50 a week, \$250, at \$8 a month, \$20; provisions, clothing and supplies, \$1,388.52; beds and bedding, \$27; travelling	·
expenses, \$47.25; burial expenses, \$58; small items, \$9.50	2,117 23
Pierreville Agency: medical attendance, Dr. P. E. Gélinas, \$415.25; flour and pork, \$441.17; care of children, \$7.50; coffins, 4, \$20	883 92
tin, \$650; medical attendance, Dr. H. D. Brassard, \$75; expenses taking insane woman to asylum, \$39.05	814 05
\$4.15	680 65
hospital care and maintenance, 437 d., \$179; provisions, etc., \$1,651.35; expenses re insane Indians, \$56.85; burial expenses, \$43.80; small items, \$19.25	2,296 25
Nelson Vigneault, 6 m., \$323.25; relief supplies, hunting and fishing outfits supplied to-Indians, \$1,802.65; expenses building store, \$130.70; shack, \$40; boat hire, 105 d., \$52.50; hire of net, \$25; sundry expenses, \$26.15	2,700 25
Carried forward	64,470 63

Ontario and Quebec-Continued. Ontario et Québec-Suite.	\$	cts.
Brought forward	64,4	70 63
Quebec: Relief, Medical Attendance and Medicines—Concluded—Québec: Secours, soins médicaux et médicaments—Fin.		
St. Augustine Agency—Concluded. Romaine Indians: relief supplies, hunting and fishing outfits, \$5,320.34; rent of shed, \$10; board of Dr. West, \$4.50 St. Augustine Indians: fishing supervisor, Robert Rogers, 4 m., \$190; relief supplies, hunting and fishing outfits, \$6,311.43; net, \$40; barge boat, \$35; repairs to boat,		34 84
\$34.38; freighting, \$11	6,6	21 81
expenses while collecting furs, \$76.25; labour, \$16.50; boat hire and freight, \$4.95 St. Regis Agency: provisions, \$92; coal and cartage, \$51.32; wood, 4 cd., \$20.05; freighting, \$5 Seven Islands Agency: medical officer, Dr. C. A. MacDougall, salary and drug allowance, \$650, visiting Moise Indians, 86 d., \$860; provisions, supplies, ammunition and fishing tackle, \$4,387.40; clothing and blankets, \$434.20; milk supply, 1 yr., \$156.30; bait, \$25; wood, 128 cd., \$454.25; drawing wood and chopping trees, \$225; lumber and building material, \$336.63; insurance, \$23.88; building fishing smack, \$30.25; repairs to houses,		95 26 68 37
\$118.50; burial expenses, \$36; freight, \$51.67	7,8	39 08
a month, \$60; provisions, \$296.96; travelling expenses with insane patients, etc.,	6/	01 16
Barrière and Grand Lac Bands: medical services, \$112; relief supplies, burial expenses, etc., \$609.02	7:	21 02
Long Point Reserve: medical services, \$40.75; maintenance at \$8 a month, \$120; provisions, clothing, etc., \$410.24		70 99
Timiskaming Band: maintenance at \$10 a month, \$240; provisions and supplies, \$74.72; bed and bedding, \$32; drugs and medical supplies, \$75.09; horse, \$200; cow. \$50;		37 75
small items, \$15.94. General: board of Indian, 52 wk., \$52; clothing, \$6; travelling expenses, \$5		33 00
Ungava District— Relief supplied at the following posts by Hudson's Bay Co.: Fort Chimo, \$1,705.40; Fort George, \$8,367.11; George's River, \$143.90; Great Whale River, \$5,494.14 Relief supplied at the following posts by Revillon Bros.: Fort George, \$1,476.21; Ungava,	15,71	10 55
\$213. 48; Wakeham Bay, \$289.54 Upper St. Maurice District— Relief supplied at the following posts by Hudson's Bay Co.: Manuan, \$633.58; Obiduan,	1,97	79 23
\$150; Weymontachi, \$520.89. Drugs and medical supplies. General—		04 47 14 65
Medical attendance, Dr. J. A. Riberdy, \$1,231.75; drugs and medical supplies, \$180 Treatment and board, St. Joseph's Hospital, La Tuque, 1,099 d Provisions, \$136; blankets, 102, \$581.40; excess weight of blankets, \$7.60 Burial expenses, \$57; travelling expenses, \$10.55; freight, \$12.36	$\frac{1,35}{72}$	11 75 51 5 0 25 00 79 91
Repairs to Roads and Bridges and Drainage—Réparations aux chemins et ponts et drainage—(\$10,729.86).		
Caughnawaga Reserve— Doncaster road: men, at \$3, \$155.10, at \$2, \$204, at \$1.50, \$15, 63 hr., \$18.70; man and horse at \$3.50, \$117.45	, 51:	0 25
Huntingdon road: foreman at \$4, \$240; men at \$2.75, \$888.42; teams at \$5, \$145.75; man and horse at \$3.50, \$14.40. Laprairie road: foreman at \$4, \$52; labourers at \$2, \$211; teams, \$77.50	1,288 340	8 57 0 50
St. Isidore road: foreman at \$4, \$49; labourers, \$52.75; teams, at \$5, \$92.50	19 7 5	4 25 8 35 2 00 9 32
total, \$3,016.66, less \$17.99 underpaid Restigouche Reserve: labour, \$107.50; lumber for sidewalk, \$138.50; gravel, \$4 Sarnia Reserve, River road: foreman at \$3.50, \$64.75; labourers at \$2.50, \$106.87; teams		0 00
at \$5, \$328.38. Tyendinaga Reserve, steel bridge, York road: contractor, W. H. Harvey (contract, \$9,600)		0 00
paid on progress estimate, \$4,500; advertising for tenders, \$7.95	4,50	
Carried forward	121.580	0.83

Ontario and Quebec—Continued—Ontario et Québec—Suite.	\$	cts.
Brought forward	121,58	0 83
General Expenses—Dépenses générales—(\$50,486.92).		
Salaries at Ottawa. (Page H—4) Albany District, material for council house at Fort Hope	43 20 1,09	0 00 3 82 1 51 0 00 8 93 2 59
Cape Croker Agency— Agent, J. Lennox: salary, \$700; allowance for horse hire, 9 m., \$75.50; sundry travel and outlay, \$57.12; repairs to residence and grounds, \$152.96 Land agent, J. E. Sutherby: salary, \$250; rent of office, \$84; wood. etc., \$24.65 Caradoc Agency: agent, H. Janes, salary, \$1,200; interpreters, \$19.95; postage, etc., \$34.75 Caughnawaga Agency: agent, J. M. Brosseau, salary, \$900; travel and outlay, \$186.37; care of office, 2 y. to Mar. 31, 1918, \$30; coal and wood, \$17.75; filing safe and section, \$109.18;		5 58 8 65 4 70
keeping Doncaster road open in winter, \$175. Chapleau Agency: agent, T. J. Godfrey, salary, \$500; office rent, April 1 to Dec. 31, Feb. 1 to to Mar. 31, 11 m., \$55; postage and telegrams, \$14.07; flag and strap, \$3.25	$^{66}_{40}$ $^{21}_{1,28}$	2 32 5 77 0 00 0 28 1 63
m. to June 30, \$25; electric light, \$4.64	37 $2,48$	9 06 8 65
Maniwaki Agency: agent, E. S. Gauthier, salary, \$600; office rent. 12 m. to Dec. 31, 1917, \$50; allowance for fuel, light and phone, 12 m. to Dec. 31, 1917, \$60; travel, \$8.25	71 25 44 64	8 25 0 00 2 62 3 39
\$80. Oka Agency: agent, C. F. Bertrand, salary, \$450; travel and outlay, \$32.98; rent, 10 m., \$50. Parry Sound Agency: agent, A. Logan, salary, \$1,000; travel and outlay, \$320.65; 5p.c. commission on collections, timber dues and fines, \$625.23; coal, 12 t., \$119; office rent, Oct. 1, 1915 to Mar. 31, 1918, 30 m. at \$5; rent of telephone, 30 m. to Mar. 31, 1918, \$55; land		5 05 2 98
purchased from Ontario Government, \$300.50 Pierreville Agency: agent, H. Niquet, salary, \$400; travel and outlay, \$26.10 Pointe Bleue Agency: agent, A. Tessier, salary, \$700; repairs to buildings, \$195.56 Port Arthur Agency: agent, W. R. Brown, salary, \$1.200; allowance for rent, light and fuel.		9 38 6 10 5 56
\$375; travel and outlay, \$79.95; postage, \$101.50; telegrams, \$40.68; rent of telephone, 9 m. to Mar. 31, office, \$28, house, \$16.50 Rama Agency: agent, C. W. Myers, salary, \$550; telephone tolls, \$8.55. Restigouche Agency: agent, J. A. Pitre, salary, \$600; house rent, \$144; telephones, etc., \$28.75. Rice Lake Agency: agent, R. J. McCamus, salary, \$425; travel and outlay, \$116.95. Sarnia Agency: agent, T. Maxwell, \$600; clerk, Miss M. Cairns, salary, \$50; travel and office expenses, \$178.55; rent of telephone, \$30; repairs to vault, \$15.	77 54	8 55 2 75 1 95
Saugeen Agency: agent, T. A. Stout, salary, \$700; maintenance of horse and vehicles, \$100; postage, etc., \$7.57; coal, 3 t. \$31; repairs to agent's house, \$76.57; 3 ladders, \$20.16		3 55 5 30
travel, \$117.49; postage and telegrams, \$27.10; rent of telephone, \$32 Scugog Agency: agent, J. W. Crozier, salary, July 1, 1916 to Dec. 31, 1917, 18 m Seven Islands Agency: agent, C. A. Mac Dougal colory \$300; postage and telegrams, \$43.58 Six Nations Indians: agent, G. clerk, H. M. Hill, salary, \$750; stenographer, E. Pearl Hi. allowance 9 m to Mar. 31, \$225.		9 84 9 88 3 58
postage, \$111; p.o. box, \$9; rent of telephone, \$44; long distance tolls, \$19.72; telegrams, \$5.61; office expenses, \$16.02. Sturgeon Falls Agency: agent, G. P. Cockburn, salary, \$999.96; office rent, \$60; travel and	3,630	35
Sturgeon Falls Agency: agent, G. P. Cockburn, salary, \$999.96; office rent, \$60; travel and office expenses, \$375.83. St. Augustine Agency: agent, J. H. West, salary, \$400; supplies for launch, gasoline, 210 gal.,	1,43	5 7 <u>9</u>
St. Regis Agency: agent. F. E. Taillon, salary, \$450; travel and outlay, \$99.65; labour and	56	83
material, repairing agency house, \$433.26. Thessalon Agency: agent, S. Hagan, salary, \$600; travelling expenses, \$405.80; rent of office.	1,00	2 91
Timiskaming Agency: agent, J. A. Renaud, salary, \$900; interpreter, 13 d., \$42; guides, 12	1,138	
d., \$30; travelling expenses, \$149.49; 5 p.c. commission on collections, \$74.30	1, 19 161, 24	

. '	
Ontario and Quebec—Concluded.—Ontario et Québec—Fin.	\$ ets.
Brought forward	161,247 58
General Expenses—Concluded—Dépenses générales—Fin.	
Tyendinaga Agency: agent, G. M. Campbell, salary, \$900; travel and outlay, \$323.05 Walpole Island Agency: agent, T. A. McCallum, salary, \$700, arrears, \$58.33; allowance for horse hire, \$50; travelling expenses, \$52.12; office expenses, \$21.06; rent of phone, 15 m. to June, 30, \$25; telephone tolls, \$7.95; plumbing repairs, \$7.93	1,223 05 .922 39
Expenses and up-keep of boat on the Lower St. Lawrence: freight, on boat from Halifax to Seven Islands, \$182.78, sundry, \$70.50; provisions, \$53.41; boatman, 69 d., \$189.75; sundry assistance, \$66.05; engine (\$500, less \$200 allowed for old one), \$300; general repairs, \$128.97; compass, \$25; gasoline, 464 gal., \$155.44; polarine, 40 gal., \$34; sundry	1 405 97
equipment, \$199.47 Trips: Descronto, 4, Mar. 13, April 1-6, May 16-19, Dec. 19-21, \$127.52; Quebec and Lower St. Lawrence, May 3-12, \$94.85, May 30 to Sept. 11, \$274.67; Timiskaming, April 20-27, \$62.70; Penetang Oct. 30 to Nov. 7, \$106.10; Elk Lake Nov. 26-30, \$51.30; La Tuque	1,405 37
\$62.70; Penetang, Oct. 30 to Nov. 7, \$106.10; Elk Lake, Nov. 26-30, \$51.30; La Tuque, Dec. 27 to Jan. 10, \$123.35; Western Ontario, Feb. 25 to Mar. 23, \$205.54	1,046 03
\$129; bus fares, \$20; livery and horse hire, \$46	381 97
Expenses paying Robinson Treaty and Treaty 9 Annuities— H. N. Awrey, paying officer: board and lodging, \$32.15; fares and pullmans, \$77.55; boots and clothing, \$40.75; laundry, \$5.15; Indian assistants, \$12; accident insurance, \$5; small items, \$13.24.	185 84
W. R. Brown, paying officer: boat hire, \$84.50; interpreter, \$56; canoemen, \$50; tent and	409 54
fly, \$35.80; provisions, \$61.99; board, fares, etc., \$121.25	122 89 326 96
T. J. Godfrey, paying officer: assistants, \$84.15; travelling expenses, \$242.81 S. Hagan, paying officer: boat hire, \$35; board and fares, \$28.23	63 23
R. J. Lewis, paying officer; sundry travelling expenses. A. Logan, paying officer: interpreters, messengers, etc., \$80; sundry travel, \$137.45 W. J. McLean, paying officer: assistants and interpreters, \$71.50; canoemen, \$280; cook, \$195; board and lodging, \$76.35; fares, \$181.35; provisions, \$489.10; 3 tents, \$62; 3 pr. blankets, \$41.40; camp equipment, \$118.90; hire of canoe and equipment, \$35; transport of party from Hudson to Martin's Falls (\$1,962, less \$322 paid in 1918-19), \$1,600; sundry transportation (\$1,451.05, less \$262 paid in 1916-17), \$625.05; total,	108 20 217 45
\$3,775.65, less sale of 2 tents, \$13	3,762 65 90 00
F. H. Paget, paying officer: boots, 1 pr., \$10; accident insurance, \$4.50; sundry items, \$11.05	$\begin{array}{c} 25 & 55 \\ 123 & 70 \end{array}$
A. B. Cowan, formerly land a gent at Gananoque, superannuation allowance, 12 m. to Mar. 31	115 00
General: premiums on bonds, Employers' Liability Assurance Corporation, \$10.50; Imperial Guarantee and Accident Co., \$292.25; London Guarantee and Accident Co., \$7; express and sundry travel, \$23.10.	332 85
	172,110 25
Less:—Seed grain collections, Ontario Relief, etc., \$259.17; sale of tents, General Expenses, \$42.50; paid from General Vote, Relief in Remote Districts, see A. G.'s Report page H—55, Ontario, \$22,783.06, Quebec, \$57,261.68	80,346 41
	91,763 84
New Brunswick-Nouveau-Brunswick.	
Salaries (\$1,744.88)—	-
Northern Division, agent, N. J. Wootten, Perth, 12 m. to Mar. 31. Northeastern Division: agent, J. Sheridan, Buctouche, \$800; constables, \$70. Southwestern Division: agent, B. J. Griffith, Fredericton, \$500; constables, \$24.96. Relief (\$8,474.29)—	349 92 870 00 524 96
Northern Division: provisions, \$1,109.03; clothing, \$77.20; burial expenses, \$32.25; travelling expenses, \$21.55; wood, $6\frac{1}{2}$ cd., \$26; small items, \$25.69	1,291 72
\$71.90; wood, 16 loads, \$17.50; express, \$1.10	5, 190 55
wood, 29\frac{1}{4} cd., \\$129.19; house and lot, \\$75; small items, \\$6. \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	1,992 02
\$132.60	898 74 98 15
Carried forward	11,216 06

	\$ c t
Brought forward.	11,216
Iedical attendance and medicines (\$3,866.04)— Medical officers under salary, 12 m. to Mar. 31: Dr. H. H. Coleman, Moncton, \$200; Dr. F. J. Desmond, Newcastle, \$400; Dr. A. G. Ferguson, Dr. T. C. Girvan, Rexton, \$300; Dr. J. B. Gilchrist, Norton, \$200; Ir. T. C. C. Girvan, Rexton, \$300; Dr. J. B. Gilchrist, Norton, \$200; Ir. T. C. C. Girvan, Rexton, \$3.33; Dr. W. A. Lawson, Dorchester, \$1! 11: 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11	
Keswick Ridge, \$150; Dr. T. F. Sprague, Woodstock, \$150. Medical attendance: Dr. C. C. Alexander, St. George, \$14; Dr. J. A. Casswell, Gagetown, \$79.35; Dr. B. H. Dougan, Harvey Station, \$15; Dr. J. A. Guy, Edmundston, \$18.60; Dr. W. Jenkins, Hamstead, \$30; Dr. P. Kreistead, Sheffield, \$19; Dr. B. A. Marven, Chatham, \$172.10; Dr. G. I. Nugent, Chipman, \$112.25; Dr. A. M. Sormany, Edmundston, \$113.25; Dr. G. C. Van Wart, Fredericton, \$2; Z. Vezina, Riviere du	2,888
Loup, \$13; Dr. J. Vernet, Glenwood, \$7.25. Maintenance and treatment in hospitals: Fisher Memorial Hospital, Woodstock, \$37.42; Hotel Dieu, Campbellton, \$37; Hotel Dieu, Chatham, \$30.50; Miramichi Hospital, Newcastle, \$50; Moncton Hospital, \$6; Provincial Hospital, St. John, \$162.50; Religious of the Good Shepherd, St. John, \$37.50; St. Joseph's Hospital, St. Basil,	595
\$7; Victoria Public Hospital, \$6.50. Glasses, 1 pr., \$3.50; truss, \$4.	374
depairs to roads (\$944.90)—	7 .
Grant to New Brunswick Government for work done on road at Edmundston Reserve, \$850; repairing Tobique Reserve road, 28½-d., \$90.50, 22 h., \$4.40	944
Northern Division: agent, N. J. Wootten, travelling expenses, \$93.35; office rent, 12 m., \$49.92; desk, \$34; chair, \$14; postage, \$15; telephones, \$3.80	210
Northeastern Division: agent, J. Sheridan, travelling expenses, \$132.60; office rent, 12 m.,	250
\$50; postage, \$19.50; wood, 5 ed., \$30; small items, \$18.68	
to Dec. 1, 1918, \$30 Premium on guarantee bond	391 3
	16,883
Nova Scotia—Nouvelle-Ecosse.	
alaries (\$4,518.75)—	
Superintendent, A. J. Boyd, 12 m. to Mar. 31. Agents, 1	1,800
 \$200; Lunenburg Co., N. P. Freeman, \$200; Pictou Co., Rev. J. D. McLeod, \$150; Queens Co., C. Harlow, \$100; Richmond Co., R. L. McDonald, \$200; Shelburne Co., C. B. Coutanche; \$50; Victoria Co., J. E. Campbell, \$150; Yarmouth Co., W. H. 	
\$200; Lunenburg Co., N. P. Freeman, \$200; Pictou Co., Rev. J. D. McLeod, \$150; Queens Co., C. Harlow, \$100; Richmond Co., R. L. McDonald, \$200; Shelburne Co.,	2,748 79 79
 \$200; Lunenburg Co., N. P. Freeman, \$200; Pictou Co., Rev. J. D. McLeod, \$150; Queens Co., C. Harlow, \$100; Richmond Co., R. L. McDonald, \$200; Shelburne Co., C. B. Coutanche; \$50; Victoria Co., J. E. Campbell, \$150; Yarmouth Co., W. H. Whalen, \$50. Agent, Dr. W. J. Egan, substitute for Dr. C. J. Sparrow, 10 m. 17 d. to Jan. 17. id to agriculture (\$1,631.79)— Seeds: oats. 19 bush. \$22.40; potatoes. (no quantities stated). \$1.073.39; sundry. \$39.85. 	
S200; Lunenburg Co., N. P. Freeman, \$200; Pictou Co., Rev. J. D. McLeod, \$150; Queens Co., C. Harlow, \$100; Richmond Co., R. L. McDonald, \$200; Shelburne Co., C. B. Coutanche; \$50; Victoria Co., J. E. Campbell, \$150; Yarmouth Co., W. H. Whalen, \$50. Agent, Dr. W. J. Egan, substitute for Dr. C. J. Sparrow, 10 m. 17 d. to Jan. 17	79
\$200; Lunenburg Co., N. P. Freeman, \$200; Pictou Co., Rev. J. D. McLeod, \$150; Queens Co., C. Harlow, \$100; Richmond Co., R. L. McDonald, \$200; Shelburne Co., C. B. Coutanche; \$50; Victoria Co., J. E. Campbell, \$150; Yarmouth Co., W. H. Whalen, \$50. Agent, Dr. W. J. Egan, substitute for Dr. C. J. Sparrow, 10 m. 17 d. to Jan. 17	79 1,135 496 204
\$200; Lunenburg Co., N. P. Freeman, \$200; Pictou Co., Rev. J. D. McLeod, \$150; Queens Co., C. Harlow, \$100; Richmond Co., R. L. McDonald, \$200; Shelburne Co., C. B. Coutanche; \$50; Victoria Co., J. E. Campbell, \$150; Yarmouth Co., W. H. Whalen, \$50. Agent, Dr. W. J. Egan, substitute for Dr. C. J. Sparrow, 10 m. 17 d. to Jan. 17. id to agriculture (\$1,631.79)— Seeds: oats, 19 bush., \$22.40; potatoes, (no quantities stated), \$1,073.39; sundry, \$39.85. Fertilizer, 109 bags, \$214.20, 1,825 lb., \$31.72; manure, 20 loads, \$19.30; ploughing, etc., \$197.88; small items, \$33.05. telief (\$12,493.74)— Annapolis Co.: provisions, \$180.33; blankets, \$12; burial expenses, \$12. Antigonish and Guysboro Cos.: provisions, \$891; clothing, \$9.50; burial expenses, \$7.75; building material, \$77.80. Cape Breton Co.: provisions, \$911.44; board of infant, 11 m., \$55; burial expenses, \$85.86;	79 1,135 496 204 986
\$200; Lunenburg Co., N. P. Freeman, \$200; Pictou Co., Rev. J. D. McLeod, \$150; Queens Co., C. Harlow, \$100; Richmond Co., R. L. McDonald, \$200; Shelburne Co., C. B. Coutanche; \$50; Victoria Co., J. E. Campbell, \$150; Yarmouth Co., W. H. Whalen, \$50. Agent, Dr. W. J. Egan, substitute for Dr. C. J. Sparrow, 10 m. 17 d. to Jan. 17. id to agriculture (\$1,631.79)— Seeds: oats, 19 bush., \$22.40; potatoes, (no quantities stated), \$1,073.39; sundry, \$39.85. Fertilizer, 109 bags, \$214.20, 1,825 lb., \$31.72; manure, 20 loads, \$19.30; ploughing, etc., \$197.88; small items, \$33.05. celief (\$12,493.74)— Annapolis Co.: provisions, \$180.33; blankets, \$12; burial expenses, \$12. Antigonish and Guysboro Cos.: provisions, \$891; clothing, \$9.50; burial expenses, \$7.75; building material, \$77.80 Cape Breton Co.: provisions, \$911.44; board of infant, 11 m., \$55; burial expenses, \$85.86; ambulance, \$10. Colchester Co.: provisions, \$78.30; building material, \$15.95.	79 1,135 496 204 986 1,062
\$200; Lunenburg Co., N. P. Freeman, \$200; Pictou Co., Rev. J. D. McLeod, \$150; Queens Co., C. Harlow, \$100; Richmond Co., R. L. McDonald, \$200; Shelburne Co., C. B. Coutanche; \$50; Victoria Co., J. E. Campbell, \$150; Yarmouth Co., W. H. Whalen, \$50. Agent, Dr. W. J. Egan, substitute for Dr. C. J. Sparrow, 10 m. 17 d. to Jan. 17. id to agriculture (\$1,631.79)— Seeds: oats, 19 bush., \$22.40; potatoes, (no quantities stated), \$1,073.39; sundry, \$39.85. Fertilizer, 109 bags, \$214.20, 1,825 lb., \$31.72; manure, 20 loads, \$19.30; ploughing, etc., \$197.88; small items, \$33.05. telief (\$12,493.74)— Annapolis Co.: provisions, \$180.33; blankets, \$12; burial expenses, \$12. Antigonish and Guysboro Cos.: provisions, \$891; clothing, \$9.50; burial expenses, \$7.75; building material, \$77.80. Cape Breton Co.: provisions, \$911.44; board of infant, 11 m., \$55; burial expenses, \$85.86; ambulance, \$10. Colchester Co.: provisions, \$78.30; building material, \$15.95. Cumberland Co.: provisions, \$328.63; burial expenses, \$10.50; small items, \$15.13. Digby Co.: provisions, \$359; burial expenses, \$26.50; building material, \$29.25; clothing,	79 1,135 496 204 986 1,062 94 354
\$200; Lunenburg Co., N. P. Freeman, \$200; Pictou Co., Rev. J. D. McLeod, \$150; Queens Co., C. Harlow, \$100; Richmond Co., R. L. McDonald, \$200; Shelburne Co., C. B. Coutanche; \$50; Victoria Co., J. E. Campbell, \$150; Yarmouth Co., W. H. Whalen, \$50. Agent, Dr. W. J. Egan, substitute for Dr. C. J. Sparrow, 10 m. 17 d. to Jan. 17. id to agriculture (\$1,631.79)— Seeds: oats, 19 bush., \$22.40; potatoes, (no quantities stated), \$1,073.39; sundry, \$39.85. Fertilizer, 109 bags, \$214.20, 1,825 lb., \$31.72; manure, 20 loads, \$19.30; ploughing, etc., \$197.88; small items, \$33.05. elief (\$12,493.74)— Annapolis Co.: provisions, \$180.33; blankets, \$12; burial expenses, \$12. Antigonish and Guysboro Cos.: provisions, \$891; clothing, \$9.50; burial expenses, \$7.75; building material, \$77.80 Cape Breton Co.: provisions, \$911.44; board of infant, 11 m., \$55; burial expenses, \$85.86; ambulance, \$10. Colchester Co.: provisions, \$78.30; building material, \$15.95. Cumberland Co.: provisions, \$382.63; burial expenses, \$10.50; small items, \$15.13.	79 1,135 496 204 986 1,062 94

Nova Scotia—Concluded.—Nouvelle-Ecosse—Fin.	\$ (ets.
Brought forward	12,762	13
Relief—Concluded. Hants Co.: provisions, \$1,282.84; burial expenses, \$41.50; clothing, \$36.17; house, \$40 Inverness Co.: provisions, \$727.18; building material, \$117.28; clothing, \$23.25 Kings Co.: provisions, \$567.53; clothing, \$32.95; wood, 4 ed., \$23; part payment on horse,	$1,400 \\ 867$	51 71
\$50. Lunenburg Co.: provisions, \$102.70; clothing, \$7.30. Pictou Co.: provisions, \$806.41; building material, \$40; burial expenses, \$53; stove and pipes,	673 .110	00
\$11.25 Que d, 7 loads, \$20.60; small items, \$22.45 Rici urial expenses, \$26.96; travel, \$12.90; school supplies	910 123	69
She clothing, \$39.75; Victoria Co., provisions, \$388 Yarmouth Co.: provisions, \$555.50; burial expenses, \$26.50; clothing, \$71.35; purchase of	785 576	37
Medical attendance and medicines (\$6,783.52)— Medical officers under salary, 12 m. to Mar. 31: Annapolis Co., Dr. F. S. Messenger, \$50; Antigonish and Guysboro Cos., Dr. W. F. McKinnon, \$250; Cape Breton Co., Dr. C. J. Sparrow, \$350; Colchester Co., Dr. V. H. Kent, \$150; Digby Co., Dr. J. D. Dinsmore, \$250, Dr. E. O. Hallett, \$100; Halifax Co., Dr. M. A. B. Smith, \$350; Hants Co., Dr. A. Culton, \$150, Dr. D. B. Keddy, 18 m. to Mar. 31, \$112.50; Inverness Co., Dr. H. N. McDonald, \$375; King's Co., Dr. G. McNally, \$200, Dr. W. B. Moore, \$200; Lunenburg Co., Dr. C. S. Marshall, \$60, Dr. A. M. Hebb, \$50, Dr. W. H. Cole, \$50; Pictou Co., Dr. S. Keith, \$200; Queens Co., Dr. A. M. Hebb, \$50, Dr. W. H. Cole, \$50; Pictou Co., Dr. S. Keith, \$200; Queens Co., Dr. T. R. Ford, \$100; Richmond Co., Dr. J. A. McDonald, \$330; Victoria Co., Dr. H. N. McDonald, \$350. Medical officer, Dr. W. J. Egan, substitute for Dr. C. J. Sparrow, 10 m. 17 d. to Jan. 17. Medical attendance: Dr. S. Adlington, Bedford, \$394.45; Dr. R. O. Bethune, Tusket, \$182; Dr. G. E. Buckley, Guysboro, \$31.40; Dr. P. McF. Carter, Sydney, \$60; Dr. J. D. Dinsmore, Port Clyde, \$285.50; Dr. Devine, Kingston, \$29; Dr. G. W. Dunlop, Port Dufferin, \$45.50; Dr. E. DuVernet, Digby, \$18.75; Dr. G. W. T. Farish, Yarmouth, \$108.50; Dr. A. E. Forbes, Maccan, \$15.50; Dr. C. J. Fox, Pubnico, Head, \$66; Dr. N. P. Freeman, Bridgewater, \$102.40; Dr. L. O. Fuller, Shelburne, \$39.25; Dr. J. M. Gourlay, Sheet Harbour, \$59.40; Dr. W. W. Herdman, River Hebert, \$31.10; Dr. E. Jeffers, Parrsboro, \$83; Dr. J. F. McAulay, Sydney, \$20; Dr. P. A. McGarry, Canso, \$60; Dr. D. K. McIntyre, Sydney, \$5; Dr. L. McPherson, Antigonish, \$55; Dr. A. McD. Morton, Halifax, \$19; Dr. J. P. Parker, Sydney, \$9; Dr. J. B. Reid, Upper Musquodoboit, \$73.75; Dr. F. E. Rice, \$18.50; Dr. A. Robinson, Annapolis Royal, \$30; Dr. L. Rockwell, Glen Margaret, \$29; Dr. A. S. Simsson, Bridgewater, \$25.	3,622 278	50
Dr. M. A. B. Smith, Dartmouth, \$7.80 Maintenance and treatment in hospitals: Aberdeen Hospital, New Glasgow, \$49.55; City Home, Halifax, \$24.40; Nova Scotia Hospital, Halifax, \$382.90; Payzant Memorial Hospital, Windsor, \$11.92; City of Sydney Hospital, \$223.90; St. Martha's Hospital, Antigonish, \$253.50; Victoria General Hospital, Halifax, \$78.80; Yarmouth Hospital,	1,903	
Drugs, \$104.05; nursing, 1 m., \$10; teeth extracted, \$6; travel, \$48.20	1,088 168	$\frac{97}{25}$
Repairs to Roads and Dyking (\$279.36)— Road labour and material: Bear River Reserve, labour, 56 d., \$96.95, material, \$3.05; Eskasoni Reserve, 86 d. \$145; New Germany Reserve, 17½ d., \$25; Whycocomagh Reserve, 5·1 d., \$9.36.	279	36
Miscellaneous and unforeseen (\$2,454.75)— Travel and outlay by Supt. Boyd, and agents: A. J. Boyd, River Bourgeois, \$828.05, less paid in 1918–19, \$10; C. E. Beckwith, Steam Mills, \$308.35; D. Cameron, Heatherton, \$38; J. E. Campbell, Baddeck, \$39; C. B. Coutanche, \$1; Dr. W. J. Egan, Sydney, \$299; N. P. Freeman, Bridgewater, \$20.45; Mrs. A. H. Harnish, Annapolis, \$2.05; G. S. Hoyt, Leguille, \$7.30; J. O. Johnson, Parrsboro, \$19.50; Rev. J. D. McLeod, New Glasgow, \$64; Dr. C. J. Sparrow, Sydney, \$92; J. W. Stephens, Windsor, \$6.95		•
Rent of office, 12 m., \$50; removing garbage, 15 m. to Mar. 15, \$240	1,715 290	00
paid in 1916–17	350 65	
Locating lot and preparing plans for proposed Indian settlement, \$24.50; small items, \$9.10	33	60
LESS—Charged to War Vote	28,519 358	98 07
	28, 161	
=		

9 GEORGE V, A. 1919

Prince Edward Island—He du Prince-Edouard.	. \$ (cts.
Salaries (\$600)—		
Superintendent, Rev. J. A. McDonald, 12 m., \$400; assistant superintendent, J. O. Arsenault, \$200	600	ഹ
Relief and seed grain (\$1,805.70)—	. 000	00
Relief: provisions, \$1,284.45; clothing, \$49.20; building material, \$121.22; burial expenses,	1,520	00
\$65.21. Seed: oats, 73·324 bush, \$66.50; potatoes, 98·183 bush., \$188.05; sundry seed, \$31.07	285	
Medical attendance and medicines (\$770.70)—		
Medical officers under salary: Dr. E. G. Gillis, 3 m. to June 30, \$12.50; Dr. J. A. Stewart, 12 m., \$450	462	50
Medical attendance: Dr. J. B. Champion, Tyne Valley, \$17; Dr. R. J. Lednell, Charlottetown, \$61; Dr. R. J. McDonald, St. Peter's Bay, \$83.75; Dr. J. G. Toombs, Mt.	102	, 00
Stewart, \$92.25; Dr. J. Walsh, \$13.95	267	95
Maintenance in Charlottetown Hospital, \$25.60; drugs, etc., \$14.65	40	25
Miscellaneous and unforeseen (\$48.46)— Travel and outlay: Rev. J. A. McDonald, \$21.55; J. O. Arsenault, \$25.16	46	71
Premium on bond		75
	3,224	. 86

Summary of Agencies: Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories. Résumé des agences: Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest.

No.	Agencies.	Net Total.	Implements and Tools, etc. Page H—17.	Field and Garden Seeds. Page H—17.	Live Stock. Page H—18.	Supplies for Destitute Indians. Page H—18.	Hospitals Medical Attendance, etc. Page H—22.	l ,	Grist and Saw Mills. Page H—26.	General Expenses. Page H—26	Deductions.	No.
No.	Agences.	Total net.	Instru- ments aratoires et outils, etc. Page H—17.	Semence pour champs et jardins. Page H—17.	Bestiaux. Page H—18.	Secours aux sauvages indi- gents. Page H—18.	Hôpi- taux, soins médi- caux, etc. Page H—22.	Vête- ments trien- naux. Page H—25.	Moulins à scie et à farine. Page H—26.	Dépenses générales. Page H—26	Déduc- tions.	No.
24 25 26	Assiniboine, Sask Battleford, Sask Birtle, Man. Blackfoot, Alta. Blood, Alta. Carlton, Sask Clandeboye, Man. Crooked Lake, Sask Duck Lake, Sask Edmonton, Alta File Hills, Sask. Fisher River, Man Fort Frances, Man Fort Frances, Man Fort Smith, N.W.T Hobbema, Alta. Isle à la Crosse, Sask Kenora, Man Lesser Slave Lake, Alta. Moose Mountain, Sask Norway House, Man Onion Lake, Sask Pas, Man Peigan, Alta. Pelly, Sask. Portage la Prairie, Man. Qu'Appelle, Sask.	9,640 29 21,616 30	\$ cts. 131 64 56 63 926 71 944 55 79 95 30 10 908 33 42 75 177 81 128 00 109 70 453 55 1,327 73 460 76 2,779 60 204 53 46 00 819 29 51 84	187 78 55 90 554 14 149 41 181 31 11 55 63 86 15 01 10 05 5 25 37 16	130 35	\$ cts. 1,548 96 4,299 85 471 98 19 18 4,369 95 5,571 52 3,460 83 1,377 04 3,467 94 2,167 96 1,047 63 9,818 01 1,630 12 5,154 18 14,727 57 2,382 81 10,696 54 5,416 75 20,784 62 1,261 26 12,447 40 6,424 88 7,315 00 6,817 19 224 96 5,388 39 1,072 52	4,121 94 1,854 11 5,360 63 1,273 44 8,210 13 832 24 2,819 34 635 17 2,115 24 3,849 79 1,368 14 3,680 43 5,237 58 1,564 15 2,610 58 4,183 93 6,222 44 497 35 8,454 58 2,860 35 5,055 72 3,323 18 872 46 6,640 08		1,885 22 2,274 03	4,061 09 9,427 21 12,720 89 11,578 38 5,208 04 7,280 79 14,176 23 6,992 78 4,454 40 5,160 85 4,104 76 16,236 96 8,225 47 5,724 46 4,810 22 7,147 92 6,100 30 2,879 33 4,253 84 10,693 72 6,263 27 9,652 93 7,745 78	\$ cts. 2,907 46 38 00 165 00 434 02 35 30 778 60 680 41 9 00 1,547 70 151 30 514 64 61 25 424 73 1,909 75	1 2 2 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 9 100 111 122 133 144 155 166 177 188 199 200 211 222 23 244 255 266 27

Summary of Agencies: Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories—Concluded.

Résumé des agences: Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest—Fin.

No.	Agencies.	Net Total.	Implements and Tools, etc. Page H—17.	and Garden Seeds.	Live Stock. Page H—18.	Supplies for Destitute Indians. Page H—18.	Hospitals Medical Attendance, etc. Page H—22.	,	Grist and Saw Mills. Page H—26.	General Expenses. Page H—26.	Deductions.	No.
No.	Agences.	Total net.	Instru- ments aratoires et outils, etc. Page H—17.	Semence pour champs et jardins. Page H—17.	Bestiaux. Page H—18.	Secours aux sauvages indi- gents. Page H—18.	Hôpi- taux, soins médi- caux, etc. Page H—22.	Vête- ments trien- naux. Page H—25.	Moulins à scie et à farine. Page H—26.	Dépenses générales. Page H—26.	tions.	No.
29 30 31 32 33 34	Brought forward	7 255 11	9,679 47	2 82 30 23 22 70		1,204 86 1,542 80	3,661 13 4,981 35 6,199 55 107,558 65 200 00		90 12	5,322 79 9,894 73 1,600 00 22,853 20	\$ cts. 9,657 16 1,249 96 	28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories.	\$	cts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest.		
Implements, tools, etc.—Instruments aratoires, outils, etc. (\$9,679.47).		
Assiniboine Agency, lumber, 982 ft., \$38.50; rope, 46 ft., \$24.84; sundry hardware, \$56.10; small items, \$12.20	1	l31 64
Battleford Agency: engine repairs, \$72.89; freight and cartage, \$25.74; w.w. brushes, 20, \$8; total \$106.63, less allowance for separator, \$50		56 63
Birtle Agency, refund to Trust Fund Savings Account for threshing outfit supplied in 1915 Carlton Agency: fanning mill, and bagger, \$40; mowers, 2 at \$71, 2 at \$62, 1 at \$71.50; ploughs 5, \$162.35; rakes, 2.at \$44, 2 at \$38, 1 at \$44.50; scythes and snaths, 4 ea., \$10.60; lime, 5 brl., \$16.25; ox harness, 4 sets, \$80; repairs to implements, \$47.65; sundry hardware,	,	926 71
\$29.95; small items, \$11.75	(944 55
123 lb. 75c. Crooked Lake Agency: lime, 10 brl., \$27.50; small items, \$2.60		79 9 5 30 10
Duck Lake Agency: barbed wire, 16 r., \$77.20; mower, \$82; ploughs, 2, \$68; rake, \$56; shoe drill, \$140; pickler, \$17; ox harness, 3 sets, \$64; wagons, 2, \$234; lumber, \$152.10; shingles, 10 M, \$42.15; sundry building material, \$21; formalin, 6 bot., \$9; total \$962.45. less collec-		
tions, on lumber, \$35.12, on barbed wire, \$19		908 33 . 42 75
Fisher River Agency: axes, 9, \$13.75; grain cradles, 2, \$12; spades, 11, \$15.20; scythes and snaths, 15, \$26; hoes, 16, \$10.40; sundry tools, \$73.50; rubberoid roofing, 10 r., \$20; express,	•	
etc., \$6.96. Fort Smith Agency freight on implements.		177 81 128 00
Fort Smith Agency, freight on implements Hobbema Agency: coal, 1,200 lb., \$12; lime, 30 brl., \$75; small items, \$22.70 Isle à la Crosse Agency: files, 48, \$12.72; draw knives, 16, \$11.05; glass, 200 pcs., \$41.94; hinges, 100 pr., \$28.90; hoes, 2 doz., \$15.30; harrows, 1 set, \$23; ice chisels, 48, \$38.70; mower, \$98; nails, 36 lb., \$32.10; ox harness, \$17; rake, \$64; screws, 19 gr., \$15.05; scythes and snaths,		109 70
15, \$27.45; small items, \$28.34 Lesser Slave Lake Agency: harrows, disc, 5, \$335.60, drag, \$19.60; hay forks, 60, \$37.73; hay	4	53 5 5
rake, \$63.60; garden hoes, 78, \$47.15; mowers, 2, \$119.60; mower knives, 28, \$150.80;		
ploughs, 6, \$181.50; scythes and snaths, 48, \$113.30; snaths, 12, \$14; wagon, \$161; repairs to implements, \$39.50; barbed wire, 3 r., \$21; small items, \$23.35	1,3	27 73
Norway House Agency: axes, 24, \$28.02; grub hoes, 18, \$19.80; saws, 13, \$87.25; spades, 12, \$13.80; scythes and snaths, 10, \$20.60; nails, 4 kegs, \$24, 750 lb., \$44.55; roofing paper,		
24 r., \$51.60; sundry hardware and tools, \$78.75; freight and insurance, \$92.39	4	160 76
total, \$2,841.85, less collected on account of seeder, \$62.25. Pas Agency: barbed wire, 3 r., \$20.25; garden hoes, 3 doz., \$21.75; grub hoes, 3 doz., \$34.50;	2,7	779 60
oil, 10 gal., \$11; ox harness, \$11.50; rubberoid roofing, 20 r., \$35; lumber, 300 ft., \$17; sashes, 5, \$6.75; sundry hardware, \$29.40; freight, etc., \$17.38		04 53
Pelly Agency: lime, 14 brl Portage la Prairie Agency: barbed wire, 24 r., \$120; binder, \$238; brush breakers, 4, \$112; blacksmiths' outfits, 2, \$129; harrows, 5 sets, \$174; mower, \$65; packer, \$128; sundry hardware, \$44.75; freight, etc., \$14.79; total, \$1,025.54, less collections on account of twine,		46 00
\$206.25. Qu'Appelle Agency, lumber, 750 ft. Stony Agency: lime, 14 bush., \$19.60; freight, \$2.24.		19 29 30 00
Stony Agency: lime, 14 bush., \$19.60; freight, \$2.24		21 8 4
Field and Garden Seeds —Semence pour champs et jardins (\$880.64).		
Assiniboine Agency: garden seeds, 18 lb., \$16.25; freight, 95c		17 20
Battleford Agency: oats, 1,240.59 bush., \$858.10; wheat, 820 bush., \$1,616.40; seed grain, 440 bush., \$279.90; garden seed, 46 lb., \$39.40; freight. \$1.33	2,7	95 13
Birtle Agency: seed oats, 114 bush, at 60c., less \$20 paid by Indians	-	48 40
Carlton Agency: garden seeds, 46 lb., \$39.40; oats, 196 bush. at 75c.; freight, \$1.38		87 78 55 90
\$14.68: freight, 91c		54 14
Duck Lake Agency: oats, 175 bush., \$122.50; garden seeds, 27 lb., \$25.20; freight, \$1.71 Edmonton Agency: oats, 200 bush., \$130; garden seeds, 32 lb., \$28.40; freight, etc., \$22.91.		49 41 81 31
File Hills Agency: garden seeds, 12 lb., \$11.20; express, 35c	•	11 5 5
Fisher River Agency: garden seeds, 72½ lb., \$58.36; bags and packing, \$4.90; freight, 60c Fort Frances Agency: garden seeds, 16 lb., \$14.20; freight, 81c		63 8 6 15 01
Fort Simpson Agency, garden seeds, $6\frac{1}{4}$ lb		10 05
Fort Smith Agency, garden seeds		5 25 37 16
Carried forward	13,8	11 62

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories-Continued.	\$ ct	ts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Suite.		
Brought forward	13,811	62
Field and Garden Seeds-Concluded-Semence pour champs et jardins-Fin.		
Lesser Slave Lake Agency: garden seeds, 69½ lb., \$61.13; potatoes, 16 bags, \$20; bags and		
packing, \$3.35; freight, \$5.86	90	34
7823 bush., \$1,330.51; express, 65c	1,704	80
d bows @00.05	159	65
Onion Lake Agency: garden seeds, 58 lb., \$53.20; barley, 134\frac{3}{2} bush., \$138.25; oats, 1,603 bush., \$987.35; wheat, 106 bush., \$141; freight, \$71.61. Pas Agency: garden seeds, 45 lb., \$42; potatoes, 45 bush., \$78.75; freight and bags, \$10.29.	1,391	
Peigan Agency: garden seeds, 29 lb., \$25.35; freight, \$1.55	131 (28 (01
Pelly Agency: garden seeds, 16 lb., \$14.20; oats, 500 bush., \$350; freight, \$1.26	365	
bags, \$5.15Qu'Appelle Agency, garden seeds, 9 lb	1,241	40
Saddle Lake Agency: garden seeds, 52 lb., \$47.80; freight, \$1.58	$\frac{49}{2}$	
Sarcee Agency: garden seeds, 2½ lb., \$2.47; freight, \$35c. Stony Agency: garden seeds, 50 lb., \$28.50; freight, \$1.73. Touchwood Agency, garden seeds, 25 lb.	30 22	23
Live Stock—Bestiaux. (\$4,010.80).	. 22	••
Battleford Agency: refund to Trust Fund Savings Account 201 on account of bulls purchased,	-	
\$700; blacklegoid vaccine, 200 doses, \$24; wintering 12 bulls, \$120; sundries, \$3.25 Duck Lake Agency: steer, \$100; blacklegoid vaccine, 500 doses, \$25; rope, etc., \$5.35	847 130	
File Hills Agency: bulls, 1 at \$250, 1 at \$185	435	00
Fisher River Agency: bulls, 3, \$180; transportation expenses, \$22.95. Hobbema Agency: blacklegoid vaccine, 100 doses, \$8; injector, \$1.25.	202 9	25
Lesser Slave Lake Agency, branding cattle	$\begin{array}{c} 12 \\ 175 \end{array}$	
Norway House Agency: bull, \$70; steer, \$148; transportation expenses, \$39.45	257	45 .
Onion Lake Agency: blacklegoid vaccine, 200 doses, \$20; injector, \$1; refunded to Trust Fund Account No. 201 Savings for oxen purchased in 1915-16, \$1,372.30	$\frac{1,393}{172}$	
Pas Agency: 2 cows, \$170; drugs, \$2 Peigan Agency, bull. Portage la Prairie Agency: bull, \$150; blacklegoid, 80 doses, \$10.50; care of bull, 3 years, \$15	200	00
	175	90
Supplies for Destitute—Secours aux indigents (\$150,439.48)		
Assiniboine Agency (\$1,548.96)— Bacon, 1,614 lb., \$320.16; beef, 2,500 lb., \$366.33; flour, 80 sacks, \$350.40	1,036	
Tea, 155 lb., \$38.75; sundry provisions, \$17.99; blankets, 20 pr., \$115.86	172 96	
Print, 150 yd., \$19.50; serge, 100 yd., \$52; shirting, 60 yd., \$13.50; yarn, 12 lb., \$11.46 Trousers, men's, 12 pr., \$8.88, boys', 10 pr., \$7.40; twine, 35 lb., \$31.47	47 84	
Ammunition, \$55.50; snaring wire, 25 lb., \$20; freight, \$9.06	110	
Battleford Agency (\$4.299.85)—		
Bacon, 6,044 lb., \$1,250.58; beef, 5,087 lb., \$716.61; beef cow, \$65; rice, 800 lb., \$40.40 Flour, 165 bags, \$771; tea, 300 lb., \$75; soap, 360 lb., \$23.52; burial expenses, \$35	2,072 904	52
Blankets, 292 lb., \$557.87; print, 200 yd., \$26; shirting, 225 yd., \$50.63	634 295	
Gun caps, 16 M, \$20; powder, 250 lb., \$107.50; shot, 1,000 lb., \$145; yarn, 24 lb., \$22.92 Trousers, men's, 70 pr., \$51.80, boys', 60 pr., \$44.40; cod lines, 12, \$15.12 Twine, gilling, 80 lb., \$125.60, seine, 200 lb., \$75.40; snaring wire, 20 lb., \$16	111 217	32
Freight, \$54.74; small items, \$9.76	64	
Birtle Agency (\$471.98)— Bacon, 625 lb., \$121.56; flour, 25 bags, \$109.25; sundry provisions, \$18.52	249	
Blankets, 10, \$57.93; serge, 50 yd., \$26; men's trousers, 7 pr., \$5.18	89	11
\$43.50	78 54	
Blackfoot Agency: beef, 88 lb., \$5.06; freight, \$14.12	19	
Blood Agency (\$4,369.05)— Beef, 96,182 lb. at 10ct., less beef sold, \$8,401.43; flour, 1,363 lb., \$6,111, less flour sold,		00
\$3,423.75. Rice, 300 lb., \$15.15; tea, 200 lb., \$50; soap, 354 lb., \$23.12; blankets, 30 lb., \$173.79 Ammunition, \$23.25; clothing, \$6.75; hauling supplies, \$71.80	3,904 262	06
Ammunition, \$23.25; clothing, \$6.75; hauling supplies, \$71.80	101 · 101	
Carried forward	33,757	

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories—Continued.	\$ cts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Suite.	
Brought forward	33,757 58
Supplies for Destitute—Continued—Secours aux indigents—Suite.	
Carlton Agency (\$5,571.52)— Beef, 2,544 lb., \$355.68; bacon, 5,412 lb., \$1,012.04; flour, 13,220 lb., \$645.17 Rice, 1,000 lb., \$50.50; r. oats, 1,000 lb., \$35; tea, 467 lb., \$116.75; salt, 3 brl., \$11.25, 5	2,012 89
bags, \$3.50 Blankets, 85 pr., \$492.42; print, 230 yd., \$29.90; serge, 300 yd., \$156; shirting, 440 yd., \$99 Trousers. men's, 50 pr., \$37, boys', 34 pr., \$25.16; yarn, 24 lb., \$22.92; soap, 520 lb., \$33.97	217 00 777 32 119 05
Twine, gilling, 250 lb., \$392.50, seine, 800 lb., \$305.05; cod lines, 50, \$63. Gun caps, 24 M, \$30; powder, 400 lb., \$172; shot, 1,400 lb., \$203; b.s. wire, 40 lb., \$32. Relief supplied for 12 m, \$510; house, \$100; wood, 47 cords, \$94. Repairing houses of destitute: labour, \$28.25; material, \$219.08. Freighting supplies, \$197.34; small items, \$21.25; freight, \$77.79.	760 55 437 00 704 00 247 33 296 38
Clandeboye Agency (\$3,460.83)— Bacon, 2,871 lb., \$587.32; flour, 196 bags, \$927.05; tea, 400 lb., \$100; sundry provisions, \$163.20.	1,777 57
Burial expenses, \$46; wood, 9 loads, \$42; building material, \$90.55. Gun caps, 1 M, \$12.50; gun powder, 206½ lb., \$81.47; shot, 700 lb., \$101.50. Gilling twine, 582 lb., \$1,123.26; seine twine, 215 lb., \$114.98. Freight, etc., \$34.86; small items, \$36,14.	178 55 195 47 1,238 24 71 00
Crooked Lake Agency (\$1,377.04)— Beef, 2,108 lb., \$282.96, less beef sold, \$73.25; bacon, 1,472 lb., \$292.62 Flour, 85 sk., \$372.30; tea, 164 lb., \$41; blankets, 36, \$208.55; print, 80 yd., \$10.40 Shirting, 60 yd., \$13.50; trousers, 20 pr., \$14.80; serge, 100 yd., \$52; freight, \$10.21 Gun powder, 100 lb., \$41.61; shot, 400 lb., \$58; twine, 24 lb., \$23.22; small items, \$29.12	502 33 632 25 90 51 151 95
Duck Lake Agency (\$3,467.94)— Beef, 1,331 lb., \$133.10; 4 steers to replace oxen taken for beef, \$290. Bacon, 4,936 lb., \$925.21; flour, 8,200 lb., \$400.50; rice, 558 lb., \$28.18; r. oats, 860 lb.,	423 10
\$30.10	1,383 99 138 85 355 67
Serge, 305 yd., \$158.60; shirting, 190 yd., \$42.75; trousers, men's, 38 pr., \$28.12, boys', 18 pr., \$13.32	242 79 324 35
\$188.50 Twine, gilling, 35 lb., \$54.95, seine, 85 lb., \$32.08; freight, etc., \$111.66; small items, \$7.40	- 393 10 206 09
Edmonton Agency (\$2,167.96)— Bacon, 1,200 lb., \$216.15; beef, 6,759 lb., \$766.29; flour, 2,000 lb., \$82; rice, 320 lb., \$16.16. Tea, 184 lb., \$46; soap, 325 lb., \$21.23; blankets, 43, \$249.10; print, 290 yd., \$37.70 Serge, 2872 yd., \$149.50; shirting, 135 yd., \$30.37; trousers, men's, 16 pr., \$11.84, boys', 12	1,080 60 354 03
pr., \$8.88 Gun caps, 12 M, \$15; b. s. wire, 15 lb., \$12; gun powder, 250 lb., \$110; shot, 750 lb., \$108.75. Twine, gilling, 100 lb., \$157, seine, 120 lb., \$43.80; small items, \$21.54; freight, etc., \$64.65	200 59 245 75 286 99
File Hills Agency (\$1,047.63)— Beef, 2,418 lb., \$345.48, less beef sold, \$27.30; bacon, 1,654 lb., \$326.61 Tea, 160 lb., \$40; soap, 170 lb., \$11.11; blankets, 24, \$139.03; serge, 100 yd., \$52 Shirting, 100 yd., \$22.50; burial expenses, \$14.45; gilling twine, 30 lb., \$47.10 Gun powder, 50 lb., \$21.50; shot, 200 lb., \$29; freight, \$9.35; small items, \$16.80	644 79 242 14 84 05 76 65
Fisher River Agency (\$9.818.21)— Bacon, 7,439 lb., \$1,720.85; flour, 317 bags, \$1,237.54; rice, 250 lb., \$12.62; r. oats, 480 lb., \$16.80	2.987 81
Tea, 972 lb., \$259.43; sundry provisions, \$19.60; burial expenses, \$35.85	314 88 80 56 296 43
Gun powder, 287½ lb., \$113.55; shot, \$75 lb., \$126.88; b. s. wire, 70 lb., \$56. Twine, gilling, 1,087 lb., \$1,907.47, holland, 171 lb., \$72.91 Freight, \$158.20; freighting and packing, \$1,134.52; small items, \$25.29 Expenses of Indians moving from St. Peters to Peguis Reserve: fares, \$62.44; provisions, \$70.95; clothing, \$34.40; lumber, 47,391 ft., \$1,515.27; hewing and hauling logs, 224, \$112; doors, 30, \$109.50; windows, 60, \$126.60; shingles, 75 M, \$337.50; sundry building material, \$168.68; reimbursement to Indians on account of removal expenses,	1,980 38 1,318 01
\$302.80 Fort Frances Agency (\$1,630.12)— Bacon, 400 lb., \$10; flour, 46 bags, \$206.08; tea, 100 lb., \$25; burial expenses, \$13	2,840 14 354 08
Twine, gilling, 750 lb., \$1,177.50, holland, 206 lb., \$92.46; freight, \$6.08	1,276 04 62,298 83
Callied for ward	VA, 400 00

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories-Continued.	\$ cts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Suite.	
Brought forward	62,298 83
Supplies for Destitute—Continued—Secours aux indigents—Suite.	
Fort Simpson Agency (\$5,154.18)— Relief supplied by Hudson's Bay Co., at the following posts: Arctic Red River, \$116.03; Fort McPherson, \$52.83; Fort Liard, \$529.08; Good Hope, \$8.40; McKenzie River, \$26.30; Nelson, \$2,820.11; Norman, \$90.25; Simpson, \$112.76; Wrigley, \$30.03. Maintenance in Fort Simpson hospital at \$7 a month Flour, 4,200 lb., \$630; fish nets, 24, \$72; hire of man and dogs, \$22.50. Twine, gilling, 24 lb., \$49.02, seine, 213½ lb., \$69.38; small items, \$19.75.	3,785 79 505 74 724 50 138 15
Fort Smith Agency (\$14,727.57)— Relief supplied by Northern Trading Co., at the following posts: Chipewyan, \$2,937.57; Fond du Lac, \$2,300.63; Fort Rae, \$186.13; Fort Smith, \$777.88; Hay River, \$891.62; MacKay, \$303.42; McMurray, \$553.35; Resolution, \$2,720.73; Smith's Landing, \$628.90. Relief supplied by various traders at the following posts: Chipewyan, \$1,847.57; Fond du Lac, \$60.92; Fort Fitzgerald, \$18.30; Fort Rae, \$2; Fort Smith, \$168; Hay River, \$15.55; MacKay, \$235.70; McMurray, \$495.70; Resolution, \$322.65. Maintenance in Fort Smith hospital at \$7 a m., \$168.25; sundry supplies; \$92.70.	11,300 23 3,166 39 260 95
Hobbema Agency (\$2,382.81)— Bacon, 1,507 lb., \$280.30, less bacon sold, \$270.15; beef, 6,393 lb., \$639.30; tea, 313 lb., \$78.25	727 70
Flour, 14, 600 lb., \$627.80; rice, 316 lb., \$15.96; salt, 2 brl., \$8.50, 200 lb., \$6; soap, 260 lb., \$16.98 Blankets, 60, \$347.59; print, 150 yd., \$19.50; serge, 200 yd., \$104; shirting, 225 yd., \$50.63 Trousers, men's, 50 pr., \$37; boys', 20 pr., \$14.80; gun caps, 15 M, \$18.75; shot, 1 M lb., \$145 Gunpowder, 250 lb., \$110; twine, gilling, 25 lb., \$39.25, seine, 95 lb., \$35.32 Freight, \$39.73; small items, \$18.30 Isle à la Crosse Agency (\$10, 696.54)—	675 24 521 72 215 55 184 57 58 03
Supplied under contract by Hudson's Bay Co.: bacon, 6,788 lb., \$2,293.25; flour, 319 bags, \$3,720.50; rice, 1,500 lb., \$205.25; tea, 1,184 lb., \$454.84; soap, 650 lb., \$96.60; duck, 1,177 yd., \$331.74; galatea, 528½ yd., \$124.22; cod lines, 66, \$91.80; gun caps, 8 M, \$7.10; gun powder, 1,100 lb., \$526.50; fishhooks, 2,400, \$8.80; fish lines, 267, \$35.70; primers, 36 M, \$91.45; shot, 2,425 lb., \$60i.25; snaring wire, 29 lb., \$28.55; traps, 228, \$96.60; twine, gilling, 211 lb., \$340.10, seine, 1,482 lb., \$943.35; troll hooks, 24, \$5; axes, 12,	
\$10.20. Blankets, 85, \$492.41; sundry provisions, \$49.70; clothing, \$2.85; freighting, \$119.70;	10,012 80
freight, \$19.08. Kenora Agency (35, 416.75)— Supplied by Hudson's Bay Co. at the following posts: Grassy Narrows, \$39.26; Lac Seul, \$151.40; Pine Ridge, \$18.90; White Dog, \$53.25	262 81 1,315 22 451 68
Fishhooks, 6.9 M, \$14.41; fish lines, 355, \$35.50; [shot, 2,475 lb., \$358.87; wood, 5 cords, \$10. Twine, gilling, 1,617 lb., \$2,538.69, seine, 599 lb., \$249.75; freighting, etc., \$121.44; freight	4 18 7 8
\$58,38	2,968 26
Lesser Slave Lake Agency (\$20,784.62)— Supplied under contract by Hudson's Bay Co.: bacon, 9,232 lb., \$1,921.81; flour, 32,730 lb., \$2,150.30; tea, 893½ lb., \$232.21; tobacco, 342½ lb., \$325.92; cartridges, 26.5 M, \$301.02; gun caps, 56 M, \$47.04; gunpowder, 1,800 lb., \$788.07; shot, 4, 350 lb., \$893.29; twine, gilling, 729 lb., \$1,282.29, seine, 1,088 lb., \$577.36; total, \$8,519.31, less \$38.30	
deducted for freight and cartage. Relief supplied by Hudson's Bay Co. at the following posts: Dunvegan, \$401.18; Grouard, \$206.60; Hudson's Hope, \$610.68; Red River, \$207.61; Spirit River, \$259.70; Sturgeon	8,481 01
Lake, \$541.35; Vermilion, \$16.03; Wabasca, \$734.66	2,977 81
Upper Hay River, \$2,112.33; Wabasca, \$1,100.30; Whitefish Lake, \$27.05	7,242 65
Martin's Mission, \$168; St. Peter's Mission, \$144. Sundry provisions, \$985.51; blankets, 33, \$191.17; duck, 110 yd., \$38.50. Burial expenses, \$20; wood, 10 loads, \$20; freighting, \$25; freight, etc., \$7.97 Moose Mountain Agency (\$1,261.26)—	795 00 1,215 18 72 97
Bacon, 1,382 lb., \$272.79; beef, 1,366 lb., \$177.58; flour, 68 bags, \$297.84; tea, 400 lb., \$100. Rice, 225 lb., \$11.36; soap, 260 lb., \$16.98; burial expenses, \$35; blankets, 25, \$144.83 Print, 150 yd., \$19.50; serge, 40 yd., \$20.80; trousers, 10 pr. men's, \$7.40, 15 pr. boys', \$11.10 Shot, 400 lb., \$58; twine, seine, 32 lb., \$12.28, gilling, 24 lb., \$37.68. Yarn, 12 lb., \$11.46; small items, \$14.11; freight, \$12.55.	848 21 208 17 58 80 107 96 38 12
Carried forward	122,722

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories-Continued.	\$ c	ts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Quest-Suite.		
Brought forward	122,722	56
Supplies for Destitute-Continued-Secours aux indigents-Suite.		
Norway House Agency (\$12,447.40)— Relief supplied by Hudson's Bay Co., at the following posts: Churchill, \$623.20; Oxford, \$53.51; Port Nelson, \$36.75; Severn, \$506.75; Split Lake, \$59; Trout Lake, \$584.50; Weenich, \$143.45; York, \$1,433.98	3,441	14
Bacon, 7,418 lb., \$1,421.44; flour, 609 lb., \$1,113.68; pork, 800 lb., \$280; tea, 750 lb., \$187.50	3,002	
Sundry provisions, \$79.91; blankets, 25, \$144.83; cod lines, 72 \$90.72		46 13 57
Bacon, 5, 933 lb., \$1,213.19; beef, 7,439 lb., \$1,115.85; flour, 627 bags, \$3,339.60; total \$5,668.64, less bacon, beef and flour sold, \$1,211.67. Rice, 270 lb., \$13.64; r. oats, 960 lb., \$33.60; soap, 360 lb., \$23.52; tea, 214 lb., \$53.50 Sundry provisions, \$70.50; blankets, 67, \$365.84; print, 240 yd., \$31.20 Serge, 410 yd., \$213.20; shirting, 120 yd., \$27; trousers, 100 pr. men's, \$74 Yarn, 24 lb., \$22.92; cod lines, 24, \$30.24; gun caps, 13 M, \$16.25; powder, 325 lb., \$139.75 Shot, 1, 100 lb., \$159.50; twine, gilling, 96 lb., \$150.72, seine, 160 lb., \$58.40 Small items, \$18; freighting, \$125.75; freight, etc., \$340.38. Pas Agency (\$7,315)—	4,456 124 467 314 209 368 484	26 54 20 16 62
Bacon, 5,855 lb., \$1,426.75; flour, 192 bags, \$850.56, 31 brl., \$334.80; rice, 400 lb., \$20.20. Tea, 400 lb., \$100; rolled oats, 400 lb., \$14; sundry provisions, \$86.03; blankets, 104, \$603.19 Serge, 450 yd., \$234; shirting, 520 yd., \$117; men's trousers, 76 pr., \$56.24; chothing, \$32.20 Cod lines, 20, \$35.60; gun caps, 17 M, \$21.25; gunpowder, 775 lb., \$306.13, 4 kegs, \$52.35 Twine, gilling, 1,038 lb., \$1,755.80, holland, 270 lb., \$160.20, seine, 380 lb., \$138.70 Shot, 2,150 lb., \$311.75; b.s. wire, 95 lb., \$76; small items, \$11.40; freighting, etc., \$570.85 Peigan Agency (\$6,817.19)—	2,632 803 439 415 2,054 970	22 44 33 70
Bacon, 1,318 lb., \$244.88, less bacon sold, \$29.05; beef, 60,791½ lb., \$5,437.91, less beef sold, \$1,290.04. Flour, 480 bags, \$1,953, less flour sold, \$10.20; rice, 500 lb., \$25.25; tea, 300 lb., \$75 Salt, 500 lb., \$11.25; soap, 372 lb., \$24.30; blankets, 40, \$231.72; print, 65 yd., \$8.45 Serge, 100 yd., \$52; shirting, 115 yd., \$25.87; trousers, 25 pr. men's, \$18.50; freight, etc., \$38.35	4,363 2,043 275 134	05 72
Pelly Agency (\$224.96)— Bacon, 150 lb., \$29.40; flour, 174 bags, \$52.80; tea, 300 lb., \$75. Gilling twine, 30 lb., \$47.10; burial expenses, \$12; freight, \$8.66. Portage la Prairie Agency (\$5,388.39)—	157 67	20 76
Bacon, 7,560 lb., \$1,527.64; flour, 345\(^1\) bags, \$1,531.90; rice, 200 lb., \$10.10; tea, 885 lb. \$224.65. Sundry provisions, \$27.35; burial expenses, \$57.50; building material, \$78.90 Care of insane, 12 d., \$23.35; feed oats, 245 bush. \$147; travel of Indians, \$79.73 Gun caps, \$22.5 M, \$28.12; gun powder, 450 lb., \$177.76; shot, 1,950 lb., \$282.75. Twine, gilling, 369 lb., \$579.33, holland, 1,245 lb., \$269.22; small items, \$15.28 Freight, packing, etc.	250 488	75 08 63 83
Qu'Appelle Agency (\$1,072.52)— Bacon, 1,414 lb., \$279.10; beef, 902 lb., \$135.30; flour, 91 bags, \$404.95; tea, 100 lb., \$27.50 Blankets, 20, \$115.86; galatea, 55 yd., \$12.38; serge, 45 yd., \$23.40; trousers, 12 pr. \$8.88. Gilling twine, 21 lb., \$32.97; small items, \$25.89; freight, \$6.29	160	85 52 15
Saddle Lake Agency (\$3,167.43)— Bacon, 4,442 lb., \$811.28; flour, 158 bags, \$688.09; tea, 209 lb., \$52.25; soap, 200 lb. \$13.98 Blankets, 60, \$347.59; print, 150 yd., \$19.50; serge, 185 yd., \$96.20; shirting, 120 yd., \$27. Trousers, men's, 50 pr., \$37, boys', 45 pr., \$33.30; yarn, 24 lb., \$22.92; cod lines, 26, \$32.76. Gun caps, 20 M, \$25; gun powder, 400 lb., \$174.48; shot, 1,200 lb., \$174. Twine, gilling, 200 lb., \$314, holland, 171 lb., \$73.71; b.s. wire, 40 lb., \$32. Small items, \$11.08; freighting, \$131.07; freight, etc., \$50.22	125 373 419	6 60 9 29 6 98 8 48 9 71 2 37
Sarcee Agency (\$2,379,71)— Bacon, 1,590 lb., \$295.64; beef, 8,009 lb., \$800.90; flour, 137 bags, \$561.70; tea, 1,200 lb., \$300. Rice, 1,000 lb., \$50.50; soap, 756 lb., \$49.39; blankets, 30, \$173.79; print, 100 yd., \$13 Serge, 100 yd., \$52; shirting, 50 yd., \$11.25; men's trousers, 30 pr., \$22.20; freight, \$49.34 Stony Agency (\$1,204.86)—		24 6 68 1 79
Bacon, 902 lb., \$165.07; flour, 152 bags, \$647.52, less sales, beef, \$20.45, flour, \$186.25 Rice, 200 lb., \$10.10; tea, 308 lb., \$77; soap, 288 lb., \$18.81; blankets, 50, \$289.66 Print, 150 yd., \$19.50; shirting, 100 yd., \$22.50; trousers, men's, 20 pr., \$14.80, boys', 20	395	89 5 57
pr., \$14.80. Gilling twine, 25 lb., \$39.25; shot, 200 lb., \$29; yarn, 24 lb., \$22.92 Small items, \$17.16; freight, \$23.47.	91	60 17 63
Carried forward	169, 164	90

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories-Continued.	\$ cts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Suite.	
Brought forward	169, 164 90
Supplies for Destitute—Concluded—Secours aux indigents—Fin.	
Touchwood Agency (\$1,542.80)— Bacon, 1,013 lb., \$202.10; beef, 1,723 lb., \$241.22; flour, 80 bags, \$356, tea, 300 lb., \$75 Rice, 212 lb., \$10.71; r. oats, 200 lb., \$7; soap, 276 lb., \$18.03; blankets; 34, \$196.96 Print, 200 yd., \$26; serge, 115 yd., \$59.80; shirting, 150 yd., \$33.75; yarn, 18 lb., \$17.19 Trousers, men's, 6 pr., \$4.44, boys', 6 pr., \$4.44; gun caps, 11 M, \$13.75; shot, 825 lb.,	874 32 232 70 136 74
\$119.62Gunpowder, 175 lb., \$72.63; b.s. wire, 15 lb., \$12; small items, \$3.90, Twine, gilling, 26 lb., \$40.82, seine, 13 lb., \$4.74; freight, \$22.70	142 25 88 53 68 26
Blankets, 46, \$267.35; print, 44½ yd., \$5.78; shirting, 18½ yd., \$4.10	$\begin{array}{c} 277 & 23 \\ 2,503 & 11 \end{array}$
Hospitals, Medical Attendance, Medicines, etc.—Hôpitaux, soins médicaux, médicaments etc.—($\$107.358.65$).	*
Assiniboine Agency (\$368.09)— Medical services, Dr. E. A. Blakely, Sintaluta, \$32.50, Dr. Elliott, Wolseley, \$99, Dr. Jas. McLeod, Regina, \$15, medical supplies, \$221.59	368 09
Battleford Agency (\$3,101.59)— Medical officer: Dr. S. T. Macadam, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$1,000; travelling expenses, \$546.45 Hospital treatment: Hospital for Insane, 913 d., \$971; Provincial Hospital, 216 d., \$216;	1,546 45
Prince Albert Memorial Hospital, 2 d., \$2 Drugs, etc., \$359.14; freight, \$1.80; fare of patient, \$5.20 Birtle Agency (\$4,121.94)—	1,189 00 366 14
Medical officer, Dr. F. A. Smith, 12 m. to Mar. 31. Medical attendance: Dr. R. B. Collins, Strathclair, \$215.50; Dr. J. W. Evans, Rossburn, \$188.75; Dr. R. W. McAulay, \$5; Dr. A. W. Montague, Minnedosa, \$44; Dr. M. C.	. 799 12
O'Brien, Rossburn, \$125; Dr. F. A. Smith, Birtle, \$15 Birtle Indian Cottage Hospital: nurses, J. A. Denny, 3 m. to June 30, \$150, E. McIvor, 3 m. to Mar. 31, \$150, travel, \$5.80, A. E. Twidale, 4 m. 28 d., to Dec. 31, \$244.87; housekeeper, Mary Mage, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$300; drugs, \$277.76; provisions. \$617.92;	593 25
equipment, \$223.13; coal, 15.79 tons, \$223.45; wood, 22 cords, \$154; light, \$20.60; repairs, labour, 133 h., \$53.20, material, \$154; small items, \$17.55	2,592 28 137 29
Blackfoot Agency (\$1,854.11)— Medical officer, Dr. W. Rose, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$700, mileage at 10c., \$262.80 Blackfoot Indian Hospital: beef, 231 lb., \$20.06; tea, 72 lb., \$18; sundry provisions, \$143.70; coal, 40.65 tons, \$338.91; gasoline, 2 cases, \$23.92; painting and papering, \$128; sundry	962 80
repairs, \$20.23; small items, \$15.45 Drugs and medical supplies	708 27 183 04
Blood Agency (\$5,360.63)— Medical officer, Dr. N. D. Steele: salary, 11\(\frac{1}{6} \) m. to Mar. 31, \$1,479.16; travelling expenses, \$25.90; coal, 9.415 tons, \$62.50; horse shoeing, \$43; repairs to harness and vehicle, \$34.65; buggy pole, \$13.50; small items, \$9.80 Blood Reserve Indian Hospital: matron, Sr. St. Margaret, 12 m., \$180; nurses, Sr. Belan-	1,668 51
ger, 12 m., \$120, Sr. St. Germain, 12 m., \$120, Sr. Parentau, 12 m., \$120; cook, Sr. Du St. Esprit, 12 m., \$120; beef, 5,888 lb. at 10c.; flour, 39 bags, \$178.50; butter, 300 lb., \$75; pork, 112 lb., \$20.16; tea, 168 lb., \$42; sundry provisions, \$683.47; coal, 81.85 tons, \$566.58, less \$109.50 charged to Trust Fund Account, No. 201, and \$207.90 charged to Trust Fund Account, No. 201, and \$207.90 charged to Trust Fund Account, No. 201, and \$67.65; repairing building, 10 d., \$40; putting up ice, \$28; livery, \$24.60; hauling supplies, \$100.65; sundry hospital supplies, \$194.73; detailed under General Expenses, \$147.24; repairing	
harness, \$3.25 Drugs and medical supplies, \$308.17; board, \$15; hay, 27 tons, \$67.50; freight, \$79.87;	3,221 23
hardware, 35 ets. Carlton Agency (\$1,273.44)— Medical officer, Dr. G. N. Giles: salary, 2 m. to May 31, \$150; travelling expenses, \$24.75;	470 89
rations, \$135.81	310 56
\$12. Dispensing, \$30; medical supplies, \$611.18; cleaning house, \$4.95; freight, \$2.84	313 91 648 97
Madical attendance Dr. W. Atkinson \$317: travel of constable \$17.65	334 65
Dispensers: C. H. Fryer, 12 m., \$80, travel, \$23, freight, \$7; Rev. P. Geelen, 12 m., \$25; Mr. T. R. & S. & S. & S. & S. & S. & S. & S.	203 75 6,201 00
Medical supplies, \$1,385.18; travel of patients, \$76.35; small items, \$9	1,470 73

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories—Continued. Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest—Suite.	\$ 0	cts.
Brought forward	197,777	97
Hospitals, Medical Attendance, Medicines, etc.—Continued.—Hôpitaux, soins médicaux, médicaments, etc.—Suite.		
Crooked Lake Agency (\$832.24)—		
Medical officers: Dr. A. W. Allingham, 12 m., \$300; Dr. G. H. Craig, 11 m., \$275 Drugs and medical supplies, \$249.07; medical services, \$3.75; freight, \$4.42 Duck Lake Agency (\$2,819.34)—		7 24
Medical officers, 12 m. to Mar. 31: Dr. A. Montreuil, \$300; Dr. T. C. Spence, \$300; Dr. A. B. Stewart, \$500; Dr. W. A. Stuart, \$480	1,580	00
Medical services, re operations: Dr. J. S. Chisholm, \$35; Dr. R. L. King, Prince Albert, \$55; Dr. S. B. MacMillan, Prince Albert, \$10; Dr. A. Montreuil, \$233	333	00
Drugs and medical supplies, \$885.84; hospital treatment, 16 d., \$19; express, \$1.50 Edmonton Agency (\$435.17)—		34
Medical officers: Dr. C. Valery, \$200; substitute Dr. A. Giroux, \$200		00
File Hills Agency (\$2,115.24)—		00
Medical attendance, Dr. R. E. Monteith, Balcarres. File Hills Colony Hospital: nurse, Miss E. MacMullen, 12 m., \$720; assistant nurse, Miss N. Keewaydin, 12 m., \$180; nurse, Miss D. M. Sweet, 2 weeks, \$50; drugs and medical supplies, \$215.29; provisions, \$200.63; supplies, \$24.90; coal, 3.995 tons, \$53.55; wood, 5 loads, \$26; hay, 4 loads, \$18; feed oats, 196 bush., \$107; pony, \$60; sundry repairs,		
\$1.50	$1,656 \\ 382$	87 37
Fisher River Agency (\$3,849.79)— Medical services: Dr. C. A. Bourdon, St. Boniface, \$15; Dr. C. E. Dubuc, St. Boniface, \$15; Dr. G. O. Grain, Winnipeg, \$66; Dr. Palsson, Arborg, 37½ d. at \$8, travel and curley \$210.65; Dr. McKentry \$25; Dr. W. F. Orek, \$21.50.	719	15
outlay, \$210.65; Dr. McKenty, \$85; Dr. W. F. Orok, \$21.50	119	19
Grand Rapids, \$50; F. G. Stevens, Fisher River, \$120	57 4 5 4 6	
Drugs and medical supplies, \$1,620.21; special constables, \$50.40	$\frac{1,670}{344}$	
Fort Frances Agency (\$1,368.14)— Medical officer, Dr. R. Moore, salary, \$450; travelling expenses, \$41.50 Medical services, Dr. T. C. Davis, Warroad, U.S., \$33.50; Dr. S. Kobrinsky, \$10	491	
Hospital treatment: Home for Incurables, Portage la Prairie, 365 d. at \$1. St. Bonitace		50
D:	395 438	
Hospital, 20 d., \$30. D: : : : : : : : : : : : : : : : : : :	3,375 304	
Fort Nicolar officer. Dr. A. L. McDonald, 10 m., \$416.68; paying annuities, 62 d. at \$8		
Nurse at Fort Resolution, Sr. St. Cyr, 15 m. to Mar. 31 at \$50	912 750	00
Fort Smith General Hospital, treatment, 1,152 d. at \$1, 1,280 d. at 75c	$2,112 \\ 1,462$	
Hobbema Agency (\$1,564.15)— Medical officer, Dr. H. C. R. Walker: salary, \$700; travelling expenses, \$22.20	722	20
Medical attendance: Dr. W. N. Condell, Edmonton, \$72; Dr. J. Park, Edmonton, \$80; Dr. H. C. R. Walker, Wetaskiwin, \$80.	232	
Medical supplies, \$525.62; hospital treatment, 69 d. at \$1; X-ray, \$10; freight, \$5.33 Isle à la Crosse Agency (\$2,610.58)—	609	
Medical officer paying annuities, Dr. J. J. Finn, 93 d. at \$8. Dispensers, 12 m. to Mar. 31; Rev. L. J. Egenoff, \$50; Rev. M. B. Edwards, \$50; Rev. N. Gilloux, 9 m. to Mar. 31, \$32.50; Rev. C. T. Hives, \$50; Rev. J. I. A. Renaud, \$50;	744	
Rev. M. Rossignol, \$50. Medical attendance: Dr. Cluff, Saskatoon, \$6.25; Dr. C. E. Dubuc, \$5; Dr. J. W. Eede, Prince Albert, \$7; Dr. Grain, \$15; Dr. Kobrinsky, \$10; Dr. F. P. Moreau, Prince	282	25
Albert, \$15. Hospital treatment: Holy Family Hospital, Prince Albert, \$10; Prince Albert Memorial Hospital, \$365; St. Boniface Hospital, \$164.75; St. Paul's Hospital, Saskatoon, \$8.	547	
Medical supplies, \$762.57; travel of patients, \$68.76; freight, \$27.45; freighting, \$119.30	978	
Medical officer, Dr. A. D. Ferguson, salary, \$1,000; travel and outlay, \$754.21. N. Mirs. K. Fraser, 12 m. Mirs. G. \$143; Railway Marine and General St. Boniface Hospital, 13 d., \$19.85; St. Joseph's	1,754 500	
St. Boniface Hospital, 13 d., \$19.85; St. Joseph's Hospital, Kenora, 289 d., \$230	421	60
Carried forward	225,166	44

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories—Continued. Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest—Suite.	\$ 0	ets.
Brought forward	225, 166	44
Hospitals, Medical Attendance, Medicines, etc.—Continued.—Hôpitaux, soins médicaux, médicaments, etc.—Suite.		
Kenora Agency—Concluded.		
Medical attendance, \$50; dispenser, J. Williams, 12 m., \$60. Office rent, 12 m., \$192; drugs and medical supplies, \$1,143.31. Travel of patients to and from hospital, \$52.06; freight, \$10.75.	$110 \\ 1,335 \\ 62$	
Lesser Slave Lake Agency (\$6,222.44)— Medical officer, Dr. M. E. Grimshaw: salary, \$500; travel, \$186	686	00
Medical officer, Dr. M. E. Grimshaw: salary, \$500; travel, \$186	2,692	15
at \$1; St. Bruno's Mission, \$2.50; St. Joseph's Hospital, Grouard, 484 d., \$485.50 Medical sumplies. \$1.505.58; travel of patients to and from hospital. \$71.60; freight, \$60.11.	1,207 1,637	
Moose Mountain Agency (\$497.35)— Medical officer, Dr. C. H. Stapleford: salary, \$450; medical supplies, \$47.35	497	35
Norway House Agency (\$8,454.58)— Medical officer, Dr. C. H. Norquay, 12 m. to Mar. 31 Medical attendance: Dr. G. O. Grain, \$336.17; Dr. Kobrinsky, \$5; Dr. D. F. McKinley,	1,500	00
\$50	391	17
\$37.50; C. H. M. Gordon, 3 m. to June 30, \$12.50; Alice Jackson, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$60; Rev. J. W. Niddrie, 12 m., \$50.	310	00
Norway House Hospital: nurse, Mrs. G. T. Dent, 12 m., \$600; asst. nurse, Mrs. A. Deacon, 10\frac{1}{2} m. to Mar. 31, \$292; nurse's services, 26 d., \$10.30; cook, Miss M. Cooper, 2\frac{2}{3} m., \$72; attendant, G. Balfour, 12 m., \$360; ward maid, Mrs. J. Trask, 12 m., \$290; house maid, Miss J. Frobisher, \$180; medical dispenser, Miss L. Flett, 8 m. to Nov. 30, \$80; laundresses, Miss M. Berens, 5 m. 16 d., to Mar. 31, \$68.90, Miss S. Taylor, 1\frac{1}{2} m., \$19.20; provisions, \$1,651.04; laundry, \$43.20; equipment, \$169.67; feed oats, 36 bush., \$28, 12 sk., \$30; cement, 24 bags, \$24; pipe, 250 ft., \$41.75; shingles, 30 M, \$135; freight,		-
\$27.92; small items, \$31.61. Medical supplies, \$1,841.04; hospital treatment, 50 d., \$85, less fees collected, \$65	4,154 1,861	
Onion Lake Agency (\$2,860.36)—	237	
Medical officer, Dr. E. B. Matheson: salary, \$300; special services, \$102.50; hospital fees, \$2 d., \$119; interpreter, \$3.75.	525	
Medical attendance: Dr. J. B. Charlebois, \$1,805.50; Dr. E. J. Eacrett, \$172 Drugs and medical supplies, \$342.96; small items, \$5.95; freight, \$8.70 Pas Agency (\$5,055.72)—	1,977 357	61
Medical officer, Dr. P. C. Robertson: salary, \$1,000; travelling expenses, \$89.75; coal, 11½ tons, \$165.63; wood, 8 cd., \$46.75; light, \$66.69	1,368	82
Lamb, \$41.70; Miss A. acksoli, o Mr., \$50; Mrs. Moltis, \$50; J. Naskapow, 2 Mr., \$5.30; L. Young, \$50. Medical officer's house: repairs, \$394.18; contract for installing plumbing, \$285 Pas Indian Hospital: matrons, K. E. Belton, 3 m. to June 30, \$75, Mrs. C. McGachan, 1 m. to Sept. 30, \$64; nurses, S. Martin, 3 m. to June 30, \$150. E. Taylor, 4 m. 18 d., to Mar. 31, \$230; field matrons, L. Flett, 4 m. to Mar. 31, \$40, H. Jackson, 3 m. to	271 679	
Dec. 31, \$30; caretaker, F. W. Gilling, 3 m. to June 30, \$75; cook, Mrs. T. O. Raynor,		
1 m., \$25; attending furnace, 3 m., \$56; provisions, \$134.10; laundry, \$19.50; supplies, \$11.17; survey for septic tank, \$19.50; wood, 83 cd., \$169.50; advertising, \$1.30 Hospital treatment: Carrot River Hospital, 8 d., \$16; St. Anthony Hospital, 108 d.,	1,080	07
\$164, use of operating room, \$2.50; St. Boniface Hospital, 105 d., \$157.50, extras, \$2 Drugs and medical supplies, \$916.97; medical services, \$105; travel, \$74.11	342 1,096	
\$47.84 Peigan Agency (\$3,323.18)—	217	92
Medical officer, Dr. J. J. Gillespie: salary, \$500; special services, \$200	700	00
M. Kearns, 23 in., \$55.00; coar, 10 t., \$52.50; provisions, \$47.114; sundry supplies, \$150.39; freight and cartage, \$16.60; beef, 2,020 lb., \$85 04	1,979 643	85 33
Medical officer: Dr. J. J. Wallace, 12 m. to Mar. 31. Drugs and medical supplies, \$221.21; medical services, \$51.25	$\begin{array}{c} 600 \\ 272 \end{array}$	
Carried forward	253,960	65

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories—Continued.	\$ cts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest—Suite.	
Brought forward	253,960 65
Hospitals, Medical Attendance, Medicines, etc.—Concluded.—Hôpitaux, soins médicaux, médicaments, etc.—Fin.	•
Portage la Prairie Agency (\$6,640.08)—	974.00
Medical officers: Dr. A. E. Medd, 6 m., \$274.98; Dr. E. W. Rose, 12 m., \$100	374 98
Mott, \$13.15; Dr. Pennetather, \$253.50. Dispensers and issuers of rations, 12 m. to Mar. 31: Miss K. Bailey, 6 m. to Mar. 31, \$25; Rev. O. Chagnon, \$50; T. D. Conlin, 6 m., \$25; J. E. Flavell, \$50; Chief J. Houle, \$50; A. Hyson, \$50; J. Inglot, \$50; Kahkeekaykeesick, \$50; Rev. G. Leonard,	. 2,343 87
\$50; C. Sanderson, \$50. Nurses at Boarding School: Miss E. Clark, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$360; Miss A. Bannerman,	450 00
2 m. to Feb. 28, \$100; Miss J. Derby, 1 m. to Mar. 31, \$50. Hospital treatment: 422 d. at \$1.50, 5 d. at \$1; extras, \$44.55. Drugs and medical supplies, \$1,992.43; artificial leg, \$100. Travel of patients to and from hospitals, \$182; freight, \$4.25.	510 00 682 55 2,092 43 186 25
Qu'Appelle Agency (\$251.20)— Medical services, Dr. W. Hall, \$174; drugs and medical supplies, \$77.20 Saddle Lake Agency (\$2,224.07)—	251 20
Medical officer, Dr. S. Sabourin, 11 m. to Feb. 28. Medical services: Dr. G. Arthur, \$10; Dr. J. C. Hardy, \$1,113. Drugs and medical supplies, \$728.55; freight and freighting, \$5.89. Sarcee Agency (\$1,061.47)—	366 63 1,123 00 734 44
Medical officer, Dr. J. V. Follet: salary, \$400; travelling expenses, \$116. Hospital treatment; 42 d. at \$1, 16 d. at \$1.50; extras, \$17.45. Allowance for horse and rig for nurse, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$150; small items, \$5.95. Drugs and medical supplies.	516 00 83 45 155 95 306 07
Stony Agency (\$654.08)— Medical officers: Dr. R. H. Brett, 2½ m. to June 30, \$125; Dr. A. W. Park, 8 m. to Mar. 31, \$400; Dr. N. D. Steele, 5 d. to Apr. 5, \$8.33. Medical attendance, \$22; travel of Dr. Follet, \$27.75; drugs, etc., \$71. Touchwood Agency (\$1,413.11)—	. 533 33 120 75
Medical services: Dr. A. P. F. Nelles, \$47.20; Dr. N. Rollins, \$88; Dr. J. T. C. Saucier, \$626. Drugs and medical supplies.	761 20 651 91
Industrial Schools (\$3,661.13)— Brandon: medical attendance, Dr. J. H. Edmison, \$50; Drs. Edmison & Elliott, \$235; Dr. Elliott, \$5; nurse, Miss A. Clark, 12 m., \$480; hospital treatment, 61 d. at \$1.50, extras, \$33.50; drugs and medical supplies, \$251.69. Elkhorn: medical officer, Dr. R. Goodwin, 12 m., \$350; drugs, etc., \$128.57.	1,146 69 478 57
Qu'Appelle: medical officer, Dr. Hall, 12 m., \$600; drugs, etc., \$435.65	1,035 65 557 77
St. Joseph's: medical officer, Dr. A. E. Ardiel, 12 m., \$300; medical supplies, \$142.45 Medical Inspectorate, inspector, Dr. O. I. Grain: salary, \$3,500; board and lodging, \$192.95; fares, \$317.90; livery, \$246.50; taxis, \$244; provisions, \$30; postage, \$7; telephone rent, 6 m., \$37.50; long distance messages and telegrams, \$35.31; expenses on launch, cook, 6 d., \$15, engineer, 6 d., \$36, pilot, 3 d., \$9; stenographer, 2 m., \$100, 456\frac{1}{2}\$ h., \$182.60; small	442 45
items, \$27.59	4,981 35
Alberta Hospital for the Insane, Ponoka: maintenance, 1,584 d. at \$1; clothing, \$43.05; taking insane to hospital, \$32.05; medical examination and evidence at court, \$10 Brandon Hospital for the Insane: maintenance, 1,885 d. at \$1; burial expenses, \$16;	1,669 10
clothing, \$134.25. Selkirk Hospital for the Insane: maintenance, 2,251 d. at \$1; burial expenses, \$46; clothing, \$157.20.	2,035 25 2,454 20
Medical attendance, Dr. A. T. Fettes, \$35; drugs, \$6	41 00
Triennial Clothing-Vêtements triennaux (\$6,165,98).	
Miscellaneous and General— Kingston Penitentiary: shoes, 142 pr., \$740.99; belts, 141, \$105.53; making only, chiefs' suits, 43, \$204.06, 1 coat, \$3.67, headmen's suits, 98, \$402; shirts, 141, \$42.67; packing,	
\$27.60. Clothing and material: beaver cloth, 465 yd., \$2,278.50; tweed, 300\(\) yd., \$654.82; flannel, 872\(\) yd., \$349.10; lining, 536\(\) yd., \$337.78; hats, 205, \$303.23; silk handkerchiefs, 205, \$276.75; canvas, 377\(\) yd., \$111.35; socks, 205, \$76.88; cotton, 417\(\) yd., \$75.15;	1,526 52
drill, 163 [‡] yd., \$37.66; silesia, 111 yd., \$36.07; holland linen, 93 [‡] yd., \$28.05	4,565 34 74 12
Carried forward	287, 212 67

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories—Continued.	8	cts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Suite.	*	-
Brought forward	287,212	67
Grist and Saw Mills-Moulins à farine et scieries (\$3,897.79).		
Carlton Agency (\$17.20)— Emery stones, 3, \$10.50; hard oil, 10 lb., \$2; nails, 45 lb., \$2.70; freight, \$2	17	7 20
Fort Simpson Agency (\$1.204.81)— Labour at saw mill, 149\frac{1}{3} d., \$401.50; hauling and skidding logs, 5 d., \$12.50 Fireman, 1 m., \$45; cylinder oil, 44\frac{1}{2} gal., \$72.75; machine oil, 45 gal., \$66.70 Logs, 37, 436 ft., \$561.52; bench, emery stand and shaft, 4 wheels, \$75.69; 2 iron wheels,	184	4 00 4 45
\$10. Crosscut saws, 2, \$11.50; sundry parts for saw mill machinery, \$378.24. Roofing, 3,500 sq. ft., \$140; freight, \$51.32; small items, \$17.05. Commission, 5% on cash disbursements: Hudson's Bay Co., \$37.20; Northern Trading	389 208	7 21 9 74 3 37
Co., \$4.25	41	l 45
Cutting and rafting logs, 17,000 ft., \$204; labour at mill, 23 d., \$48.75. Belting, 320 ft., \$286.40; fire hose, 300 ft., \$71.85; rope, 924 ft., \$268.46. Cylinder oil, 10 gal., \$13.20; polarine, 10 gal., \$14.40; pump, \$181.25. Sawdust conveyor with chain, \$65; spikes, 5 kegs, \$34.56. Sundry parts and supplies for saw mill, \$930.33; freight, \$163.08. Commission on cash disbursements.	606 208 99 1,093	2 75 6 71 8 85 9 56 8 41 2 75
Onion Lake Agency (\$311.63)— Gasoline, 560 gal., \$209.04; freight, etc., \$25.25; small items, \$2.80. Sundry parts and supplies for saw mill.		7 09 1 79
Saddle Lake Agency (\$90.12)— Machine oil, $40\frac{1}{2}$ gal., \$23.80; fire hose, 32 ft., \$20 Sundry parts and supplies for saw mill, \$44.65; freighting, \$1.67		3 80 3 32
General Expenses—Dépenses générales (\$280,361.20).		
Assiniboine Agency (\$4,404.37)— Salaries: agent, T. E. Donnelly, \$1,200; clerk, Lillian Grant, \$660: farmers, Thos. Blenkin, less 15 d. in Nov., \$690, D. Donnelly, 15 d. in Nov., \$30	2,580	00
Rations for employees, 1 double, 2 single: bacon, 59 lb., \$28; beef, 1.851\(\frac{3}{2}\) lb., \$351.99; pork, 261\(\frac{1}{2}\) lb., \$55.31; flour, 28 sk., \$122.64; lard, 120 lb., \$40; rice, 100 lb., \$5.05; tea, 120 lb., \$30; soap, 120 lb., \$7.84; coal oil, 47\(\frac{1}{2}\) gal., \$14.15; coal, 17.375 tons, \$214.05; wood, 10 loads, \$21	900	
Travel of agent, \$85.85; meals for Indians, stacking hay, \$36.75; twine, \$27.75	150	
Office expenses: telephone rent, 12 m. to Aug. 31, \$24; postage, \$12.50; coal, 4.435 tons, \$48.60; wood, \$6; sundries, \$15.25; overpayment, \$1.90, refunded to Casual Revenue.	108	25
Fencing, \$30; labour and material for implement shed, \$461.24	491	24
Repairs: agent's house, \$30.30; farmer's house, \$34.50; vehicles and harness, \$65.90; sundry hardware for repairs, \$43.80.	174	50
Battleford Agency (\$12,695.33)— Salaries: agent, J. A. Rowland, \$1,200: clerks, H. Capstick, \$900, C. J. Johnston, May 1 to Oct. 27, 1913, \$413; farmers—W. Ballantyne, \$480; H. Pink, \$600, H. Pruden, \$480; A. Suffern, \$600; W. Taylor, \$600; overseer, A. Chastellaine, \$240; teamster, April 1 to Sept. 30, Nov. 14 to Mar. 31, \$422.66; blacksmith and engineer, 7 m. to Oct.	-	~
31, less 5 d. in June, \$341.67. Rations for employees: beef, 2,634 lo., \$360.54; bacon, 3,060 lb., \$572.22; flour, 65 sk., \$292.50; rice, 310 lb., \$15.66; tea, 410 lb., \$102.50; soap, 410 lb., \$26.78; coal oil,	6,277	
73 gal., \$23. Travel and outlay: agent, \$525.73; overseer and farmers, \$125.35. Rent of agency buildings: agent's house, \$300; clerk's house, \$240; office, \$390; black-mith's house, \$75.	1,393 651	08
smith's house, 7 m., \$105; blacksmith shop, 7 m., \$35. Office expenses: electric light, 10 m., \$10: postage, \$30; p.o. box, \$5; telephone rent, \$30; long distance tolls, \$17.05; moving telephone, \$2; office fittings, \$13.22. Coal, 49.37 tons, \$387.45; gasoline, 28 gal., \$13; wood, 6 loads, \$25. Cook stoves, 2, \$99.40; telephone for agent's house, \$20; prem. on bond, \$14. Hay, 2 tons, \$180; oats, 163.88 bush., \$97.50; seed oats, 286 bush., \$209; cartage, \$50.52. Horseshoes, \$54.20; veterinary services and supplies, \$75.95; threshing oats, \$25. Farm wagons, 3, \$370; buggy, \$130; cutter, \$50; mower, \$67; sulky ploughs, 4, \$292. Repairs to implements and vehicles, \$122.38; parts and repairs to harness, \$347.25.	1,070 107 425 133 537 155 909 469	27 45 40 02 15 00 63
Lumber and hardware, \$501.30; kalsomining and painting agency buildings, \$175.50 Carried forward	676 309,030	

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories-Continued.	\$ cts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Suite.	
Brought forward	309,030 82
General Expenses.—Continued.—Dépenses Générales—Suite.	
Birtle Agency (\$4,061.09)— Salaries: agent, G. H. Wheatley, \$1,200; clerk, S. M. Dickinson, \$900. Care of agency team, 4 m. to Aug. 31, \$75; allowance to clerk for rations, \$200. Travel of agent, \$482.70; rent of clerk's house, \$180; postage, \$25; prem. on bond, \$8.75. Coal, 41·147 tons, \$440.01; wood, 14½ cd., \$91.30; gas, 9 m., \$36; ice, \$12.75. Telephone rent: office, 12 m. to June 30, \$15; Rolling Hill Mission, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$8. H	2,100 00 275 00 696 45 580 06 23 00 291 96 94 62
Blackhood Agelie, \$3, 12. 21 Salaries: agent, J. H. Gooderham, \$1,500; accountant, J. W. Jowett, \$1,100; stockmen, A. F. Jones, \$720, D. L. Brereton, \$720; farmer, J. F. Ostrander, \$720; interpreter, W. Mayfield, \$420 Rations for employees: bacon, 1,052 lb., \$196.20; beef, 4,785 lb., \$433.60; sundry meats in lieu of beef, \$73.06; flour, 77 sk., \$300.30; tea, 332 lb., \$83; rice, 252 lb., \$12.72; soap, 342 lb., \$22.34 Telephone rent, 12 m., to June 30, office, \$28; residence, \$18. Travel of agent, \$34.60; up-keep of automobile, \$110.05; prem. on bond, \$17.50. Coal, 107-97 tons, \$818.28; wood, 19 loads, \$71.50; postage, \$30.28; hose, 100 ft., \$20. Cows with calves, 2, \$230; horse, \$150; range (\$90 less \$15 allowed for old one), \$75. Hay, \$62.55; tree culture, man, 3 m., \$180; Indian labour, \$48.35; polarine oil, \$17. Parts and repairs to harness, \$53.05; painting and plastering agency buildings, \$783. Repairs: to agent's house, \$206.41, to accountant's house, \$114.52. Sundry repairs, \$31.90; office expenses, etc., \$26.	5, 180 00 1, 121 22 46 00 162 15 940 06 455 00 307 90 836 05 320 93 57 96
Blood Agency (\$12,555.89)— Salaries: agent, W. J. Dilworth, \$1,200; clerk, J. T. Faunt, \$1,000; asst. clerk, H. F. Baker, \$660; stockmen, C. H. Clarke, \$900, L. R. H. Nash, \$660; farmers, Thos. Graham, \$660, E. G. Hillier, \$780, F. J. Sandgathe, 10 m. to Jan. 31, \$600; interpreter, Ben Strangling Wolf, \$420; asst. interpreter, David Mills, \$130; mail carriers, at \$15 a.m., \$180 Salary of substitute for stockman, C. F. Marshali, 3 m. to Mar. 31. Rations for employees: bacon, 2,992 lb., \$561; beef, 10,417 lb. at 10c.; flour, 108 sk., \$460.80; tea, 494 b., \$123.50; rice, 362 lb., \$18.28; soap, 480 lb., \$31.36; less beef sales, \$127.52. Travel and outlay of agent and employees, \$329.85; hire of automobile, 9 m., \$200. Coal, 142.382 tons, \$863.85; postage, \$20; prem. on bond, \$17.50; interpreters, \$42.50. Heaters, 2, \$57; range, \$55; buion jack, \$9.36; cleaning office, \$3.25. Harness, 1 set, \$55; buggy, \$125; horseshoeing, \$50.75; hay, 5.48 b., \$43.84. Ploughing, harrowing and seeding, 103 ac., \$277.25; ploughing, 15 ac., \$30. C	7, 240 00 165 00 2, 109 12 529 85 943 85 124 61 274 59 307 25 143 98 449 23
Carlton Agency (\$11,578.38)— Salaries: agent, S. A. Milligan, \$1,300; clerks, A. J. Campbell, 8 m. to Nov. 30, \$600, A. G. N. Mast, 4 m. to Mar. 31, \$300; asst. clerk, E. E. Allen, 5\frac{1}{2}\$ m. to Sept. 10, \$266.65; stockman, Hugh Sutherland, \$600; farmers, F. Dreaver, 6 m. to Mar. 31, \$300, J. Dreaver, \$600, G. B. Isbester, \$600, Wm. McKenzie, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$300; interpreter, R. Head, \$480; overseer, J. R. Settee, \$60; attending phone, J. E. Braithwaite, \$60; mail carriers at \$15 a m., \$180. Rations for employees: bacon, 2,700 lb., \$504.90; beef, 1,178 lb., \$139.56; flour, 81 sk., \$372.60; tea, 360 lb., \$90; rice, 270 lb., \$13.64; soap, 360 lb., \$23.52. Travel and outlay of agent and employees, \$426.15; supplies for treaty party, \$43.60 Coal oil, 110 gal., \$31.01; fire wood, 135 cd., \$270; postage, \$50; telegrams, \$2. Cutting ice, \$7.50; cleaning agent's house, \$5.10; prem. on bond, \$12.25	331 41 102 00 5,646 65 1,144 22 469 75 353 01 24 85 342 55 1,076 35 221 35
Lumber and hardware for 2 sheds, \$734.70; labour building sheds, \$154.15. Labour: engineer and sawyer operating saw mill, 114 d. at \$3; haying, 51 d., \$128; building stable, \$40; threshing, \$8.75; branding cattle, \$12. Repairs to buildings, \$520.49; sundry repairs, etc., \$202.37; freighting, \$157.19. Clandeboye Agency (\$5, 208.04)— Salaries: agent, F. W. R. Colcleugh, \$1,200; clerk, H. O. Latulippe, \$1,100; constable, V. W. Kennedy, \$900. Travel and outlay: agent, \$206.25; constable, \$107.15; livery, \$69.50. Carried forward.	888 85 530 75 880 05 3,200 00 382 90 350,401 29

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories-Continued.	\$ c
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Suite.	
Brought forward	350,401
General Expenses—Continued—Dépenses Générales—Suite.	
landeboye Agency—Concluded.	
Allowance to agent for light, fuel and rent, 12 m. to Mar. 31	400
and Dec., \$30; provisions, towelling, etc., \$220.29	518 120
on bonds, \$17.50; cartage, \$30. Telephone rental, 12 m. to May 31, \$28; tolls, \$38.60; postage, \$34; ink, \$2. Searching titles and reporting sales of Indian lands.	359 102 125
cooked Lake Agency (\$7,280.79)— Salaries: agent, E. Taylor, \$1,400; clerks, Arthur Boyer, 11 m. to Feb. 28, \$825, F. L.	
Deacon, Mar., 20 d., \$48. 40; farmers, R. F. Hillhouse, \$720, A. A. Sugden, 9 m., 22 d. to Jan. 22, less 3½ d. Oct., \$575.80, F. L. Deacon, April 1 to Sept. 10, \$276, W. T. Guest, Nov. 17 to Mar. 31, \$213.33; interpreter, H. Cameron, \$480; constable, J. A.	
Sutherland, \$300	4,838
\$332.88; rice, 250 lb., \$12.63; tea, 336 lb., \$84; soap, 340 lb., \$22.21	1,688 103 158
Hardware, \$23.96; inspecting engine, \$10; hauling and pitching hay, \$57	90 122
Repairs to farmers' and interpreter's houses, \$18.65; wood, 122 loads, \$244; freight, \$5.44; sundry items, \$10.50	278
Salaries: agent, C. P. Schmidt, \$1,300; clerks, C. W. Rogers, 8 m. to Nov. 30, \$600, A. J. Campbell, 4 m. to Mar. 31, \$300; stenographer, Miss M. E. Urton, 6m. to Sept. 30, \$300; interpreters, D. Dumas, 4 m., 9 d. to Aug. 9, \$150.16, David Paul, 7 m., 22 d. to March 31, \$269.84; farmers, M. Lepine, \$720, W. F. Rothwell, \$660, Wm. Kennedy, \$600, W. E. Robertson, \$600, Duncan McLeod, 10 m. to Jan. 31, \$400, I. Marion, \$200; covered B. H. Gordenberg, \$600 Ches. B. Engle, \$180.	6,580
L. Marion, \$300; overseers, P. H. Gentleman, \$200, Chas. R. Eagle, \$180	1,746
Travel and outlay: agent and clerk, \$640.81; farmers and overseers, \$172.90	813 101 114
\$12.25. Carbide, 6 cans, \$30; coal oil, 63 gal., \$19.50; fire wood, 100 cd. , \$250; pump, \$10 Digging and cribbing well, \$41.50; groom for stallion, $55\frac{1}{2}$ d., \$111; veterinary supplies,	168 309
\$8.33 Driving rig, \$128.20; sleigh robe, \$20; touring car, \$738.35; wagon, \$110	160 996
Harrow cart, \$18.50; shoe drill, \$148; sulky ploughs, 2, \$140; seed wheat, \$23.10	329
Bran, 1 ton, \$33; hay, 40 ton, \$200; oats, 359\(\frac{1}{2}\) bush., \$223.05; horse feed, \(\frac{1}{2}\) 66	522 190
Harness, 2 sets, \$75; repairs to harness, \$38.40; repairs to implements, etc., \$136.90	250
Farm labourers, \$179; twine, 185 lb., \$36.40; fence wire, 14 spools, \$70	285 195
Building implement shed: carpenter work, \$155; material, \$798.52; sundries, \$29.50	983
Hardware and general repairs, \$386.28; freight and express, \$42.34	428
\$65; interpreter, Jos. White, 12 m. (less 6 d.) \$531; farmers, A. E. Pattison, \$600, H.	2 700
Hope, 11 m., \$550 Salary of substitute for clerk, J. E. Pugh, W. P. B. Pugh, 9 m. to Dec. 31, Rations for employees: bacon, 991 lb., \$179.60; beef, 6, 171 lb., \$661.78; rice, 180 lb.,	$\substack{3,786\\450}$
\$9.09; soap, 220 lb., \$14.37; tea, 216 lb., \$54; flour, 49.03 sacks, \$223.60; sacks, \$1.19 Travel and outlay by agent and employees. Telephone rental, 2 agency phones, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$30, farmer's phone, 13 m. to Mar.	1,143 229
31, \$16, 25; l.d. tolls, \$49, 25; postage, \$16. Coal, 56, 255 t., \$259.50; cutting and piling firewood, 12 cords, \$24; wood, 13\frac{1}{2} cords, \$20.	111
Coal, 56.255 t., \$259.50; cutting and piling firewood, 12 cords, \$24; wood, 13\sqrt{2} cords, \$20 Cook stove, \$70; cutter, \$64; hardware, \$23.45; feed, oats, 201, bush., \$120.70	303 278
Hay, \$102.90; hay-making, 1 m., \$40; seed grain. \$28.30.	171
Hay, \$102.90; hay-making, 1 m., \$40; seed grain, \$28.30	185
Repairs to machinery, harness, etc., \$39.30; blacksmithing, \$65.40	104 57
THESHING COOS, \$22.00, MAI TOT CONSCADIC, \$24; PRETRICTE OR DOLLD, \$10.00	

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories—Continued.	\$ 6	ets.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Suite.		
Brought forward	380,304	38
General Expenses—Continued.—Dépenses générales—Suite.		
Edmonton Agency—Concluded. Veterinary services, \$36; temporary interpreter, \$34; p. o. box, \$9; freighting bacon, etc., \$50.43; freight, \$10.07; sundry items, \$32.35	171	85
File Hills Agency (\$4,454.40)— Salaries: acting agent, G. B. Stanton, Mar., 15 d., \$41.66; clerk, A. W. Tye, \$900; farmers, W. S. Hockley, 8 m. to Nov. 30, \$600, Chas. Main, 8m. to Nov. 30, \$480; interpreter, J. L. Moore, 8 m., \$320; mail carrier. Dick Sioux, 3 m. to June 30, \$30; substitute clerks.		
F. Cromie, May, 23 d., \$46, C. Q. Pentland, June 20 to Nov. 30 and Jan., \$447.50 Rations for employees: bacon, 1,980 lb, \$392.21; beef, 2,520.66 lb., \$446.84; rice, 198 lb., \$10; tea, 267 lb, \$66.75; soap, 262 lb, \$17.12	2,865 932	
Travel and outlay of employees. Coal oil, 191 gal., \$53.48; hardware, \$53.30; horse blankets, 12, \$36. Long distance tolls, \$12.75; repairs to telephone, \$18.45; postage, \$50. Typewriter desk, \$36; 2 union jacks, \$10.98; repairs to harness, vehicles, etc., \$31.82;	$\frac{110}{142}$	43
horse shoeing, \$29.70; freight, \$8.06; wood, 74.445 loads, \$200; sundry items, \$5.35 Fisher River Agency (\$5,160.85)— Salaries: agent, T. H. Carter, \$1,200; general helpers, B. G. Carter, 2 m. to May 31, \$80,	321	91
Travel and outlay: agent, \$817; meals for visiting officials, \$25.50	1,680 842	
hand, 13 d., \$26; clerk at \$100 a m., \$206; cook, 69 d., \$172.50; meals and fares, \$13.45; provisions, \$297.67; 2 tents with flies, \$100; camp outfit, \$17; transport by canoes, \$720; freight on supplies, \$58.28.	2,223	00
Land, 29.75 acres, \$360; prem. on bond, \$10.50; freighting, \$19.90; sundries, \$24.95 Fort Frances Agency (\$4,104.76)— Salaries: agent, J. P. Wright, \$1,400; interpreter, J. H. Lyons, \$700; farmer, A. Spencer,	415	35
Salaries. agent, 5. 1. Wight, \$1,300, interpreter, 5. 11. Byons, \$100, interpreter, \$800. Travel and outlay: agent, \$293.63; gasoline, storage and repairs to launch, \$99.63	2,900 393 665	26
Rent of telephone, \$36; postage, \$20; p. o. box, \$3; fire wood, 15 cords, \$60	119 27	00 50
Salaries: agent, T. W. Harris, \$1,400; engineer, 10 m. to Nov. 30, 1917, April and May, 1916, \$1,200; interpreter, J. Villeneuve, 12 m. to Nov. 30, \$575	3,175	00
25c., 180 lb. at 19c. Fishery expenses: labourers, 47 d. at \$2.50, 157 d. at \$2; supplies for fishermen, \$69.68;	1,786	
repairs and sail for fishing scow, \$51.85	553	
less \$683.95 paid in 1918-19	4,012	42
repairs to mill, \$10.75. Annuity payments: canoenen, 84 d. at \$2; provisions, \$348.87; 3 tents with flies complete,	875	75
\$128.32; freighting supplies, \$197.20	842	39
dog harness, 1 set, \$24; sleds and sundry equipment, \$131.31	1,039 1,733 277	25
Improvements on land, \$200; rent of land, \$25; seed, \$178; farming tools, \$58	461 224 978	00 17
Commission to Hudson's Bay Co., 5 p. c. on cash disbursements, \$236.95; prem. on bond, \$10.50	247	45
\Revenue, 1918-19	32	
Salaries: agent, G. Card, \$1,400; interpreter, W. Brown, 14 m. to Feb. 28, \$770	2,170 1,580	
Carried forward	414, 183	

	•	
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories-Continued.	\$ ct	ts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Suite.		
Brought forward	414, 183	83
General Expenses—Continued.—Dépenses générales—Suite.		
Fort Smith Agency—Concluded.	. *	
Annuity payments: clerk, 44 d., \$87.09; cook, 82 d., \$164; sundry assistants, \$124; fares, \$54.30; board and provisions, \$494.43; camp outfit, \$8.97; transport of party, Chipewyan to Smiths Landing, 490 miles, \$360; freight, \$112.82	1,405	61
Agent's travel and outlay, \$73.87; 2 camp heaters, \$61.53; kitchenware, \$36.32	171 7 570 8	72
Farm labour, \$737.84; teamster, 10 m., \$450; fish nets, \$12; farming tools, \$16.70 Fanning mill and bagger, \$51.55; gasoline, 1 brl., \$42.75; barbed wire, 9 sp., \$43.83 Seed, \$23.63; wood and water supply, 13 m., \$179.33; wood, 10 cords, \$30; cutting wood,	1;216 8 138 1	5 4 13
\$47. Painting buildings, labour, \$24, material, \$73.47; rent of telephone, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$12.50 Commission to Hudson's Bay Co., 5 p.c. on cash disbursements, \$120.53; prem. on bond,	279 9 109 9	
\$10.50Sundry hardware and repairs, \$316.53; freight charges, \$134.85	131 (451 3	
Hobbema Agency (\$5,724.46)— Salaries: agent, Joseph Butlin, \$1,200; clerk, Blanche E. Mann, \$780; farmer, W. C. Butlin, \$720; blacksmith, A. Sayers, \$600; interpreters at \$35 a m., John White \$95,		
A. McGillivery, \$220, Louis White, \$105; labourers at \$20 a m., \$170	3,890 (
tea, 312 lb., \$78; rice, 234 lb., \$11.82; soap, 315 lb., \$20.58	695 3 106 6	38
Coal, 62½ tons, \$375; coal oil, 61 gal., \$29.65; gasoline, 16½ cs., \$72.60; wood, 23 cords, \$60. Hay, 150 tons, \$300; twine, 150 lb., \$31.50; veterinary services, \$25; sundry repairs, \$138.70 Isle à la Crosse Agency \$4.810.22)—	537 2 495 2	
Expenses paying Treaty 10 annuities: paying officer, Wm. McKay, 4 m., \$600; clerk, A. Hodgson, 3 m. 20 d., \$366.66; 10 canoemen, 722 d., \$1,444; 2 cooks, 184 d., \$230; asst.		
cooks, 271 d., \$67.75; guides, 158 d., \$145; interpreters, \$14, board and lodging, \$81.45; supplies, \$962.05; fares, \$223.55; 4 canoes, \$343.96; canoe sails and covers, 4 sets, \$58;		
3 tents, \$57.60; camp outfit, \$80.45; laundry, \$22.80; cartage and storage, \$11; freight, \$59.95; prem. on bond, \$42.	4,810 2	99
Kenora Agency (\$7,147.92)—	4,010 2	<i></i>
Salaries: agent, R. S. McKenzie, \$1,400; engineer and constable, Hans Hansen, \$960; interpreter and caretaker, J. J. Linklater, 4 m. 24 d. to Mar. 31, \$288	2,648 (294 (
Expenses re Str. Redwing, paying annuities and distributing relief supplies: cook, \$59; pilot, \$23.75; interpreter, \$85.50; sundry assistance, \$92.83; repairs and equipment for launch, \$304.41; laying up launch, \$97.80; wood, 37 cords, \$99.13; supplies, \$244.31;	202	
board, etc., \$95.75; transportation, \$383.38; repairs to dock house, \$181.69	1,667 8	55
Building and furnishing new office: carpenters, 928 h., \$409.20; sundry labour, \$151; beaverboard, \$96.88; lumber and shingles, \$452.29; cement, 102 sk., \$112.20; hardware and paint, \$219.71; doors, windows and frames, \$114; gravel, 20 yd., \$40; radiant house		
base burner, \$87; pipes and office equipment, \$84.10; wiring building, \$26.22; plumbing, \$20.50; repairs to fence, \$7.99	1,821 0	9
Allowance for fuel and light, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$60; coal, 17½ tons, \$210; coal stove, \$45 Club bag, \$19; prem. on bond, \$17.60; postage, \$17.75; p. o. box, \$4; safe, \$129.20	315 0 187 5	00
Rent of telephone, 6 m. to Dec. 31, \$20; canoe, \$114.49; plan of property, \$15	149 4 65 1	19
Lesser Slave Lake Agency (\$6,100.30)— Salaries: agent, Harold Laird, \$1,200; interpreters, Charles Nash, 7 m. to Oct. 31, \$350, Joseph Bellerose, 5 m. to Mar. 31, \$250. Batting for employees: becom 1, 1313 lb. \$421.59; flour, 28 slz. \$158.76; rice, 100 lb. \$5.66.		
2 SK., \$100.10, 1100 ID., \$21.02, 11001, 20 SK., \$100.10, 1100, 100 ID., \$0.00,	1,800 0	
tea, 125 lb., \$30; coal oil, 50 gal., \$28; soap, 120 lb., \$9. Expenses paying annuities: supplies, \$346.95; transport by teams, \$997; fares and meals, \$36.50; interpreters, 20 d., \$58; sundry services, \$65.50; laundry, \$13.50; small items,	652 9	
\$18.37 Travel and outlay by agent, \$1,187.03; harness, 1 set, \$75; prem. on bond, \$10.50 Hay, 13 tons, \$111; oats; 59\frac{3}{2} bush., \$40.82; farmer's scales, 1 set, \$45; wood, 40 cords, \$200.	1,5358 $1,2725$ 3968	53
Silk tents, 2, \$71.10; rent of premises, \$300; repairs and small items, \$71.09	442 1	19
Salaries: agent, Thos. Cory, \$1,100; general assistant, W. W. Beatty, \$600	1,700 0	
flour, 22 sk., \$96.36; tea, 100 lb., \$25; rice, 75 lb., \$3.79; soap, 100 lb., \$6.53	437 3 22 2 3	
\$67.95. Feed and stabling, \$42.05; threshing 1,000 bush. grain, \$35; 2 brood sows, \$108.60 Twine, 125 lb., \$15; seed oats, 60 bush., \$42; veterinary services, \$42	185 6 99 0	5
Telephone rent, \$10; sundry repairs and small items, \$224.97.	234 9	
Carried forward	445,320 9	0

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories—Continued.	\$	cts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest—Suite.		
Brought forward	445,32	0 90
General Expenses—Continued.—Dépenses générales—Suite.		
Norway House Agency (\$4,198.84)— Salary, interpreter, S. Campbell, \$660; allowance for rations for acting agent, 18 m., \$450. Expenses paying annuities: services paying annuities, etc., at Fort Churchill and York Factory, \$400; elerk, June 23 to Sept. 9, \$256.66; interpreter, \$79; boatman and cook,	·- 1,11	00 00
23 d., \$51.75; boatmen, at \$2, \$92, at \$1.75, \$211.75; rent of house, \$5; supplies, \$340.22 Canoemen, \$19.30; 2 canoes and covers, \$154.90; coal oil, 14½ gal., \$6.53	18 50	6 38 60 73 13 70
Seed oats, 400 lb., \$19; builders' supplies, repairs and small items, \$273.30	29	4 55 2 30 6 18
Onion Lake Agency (\$10,679.59)— Salaries: agent, W. Sibbald, \$1.300; clerk, Lang Turner, \$1,000; interpreter, Geo. Pratt, \$480; miller, Jos. Taylor, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$495; farmers, A. Martineau \$840, John Bangs \$600, F. J. Dresser, 3½ m. to July 15, \$192.50, T. J. Slater, 4½ m. to Mar. 31, \$225,		
F. Martineau, 6 m. to Mar. 31, \$120	5, 25	-
\$67.50; tea, 336 lb., \$84; rice, 250 lb., \$12.62; soap, 336 lb., \$21.95		9 60
\$24. Cutting and hauling ice, \$30; kitchen ranges, 2, \$130; prizes for vegetable gardens, \$15 Engineer in mill, 23 d., \$69; sundry farm labour, \$467.40; horse shoeing, \$43.30. Hay, 4 ld., \$14; oats, 268.35 bush., \$194.53; horses, 2 teams, \$625; horse blankets, 2, \$10. Fanning mill and bagger, \$47; hay rake, \$44.50; machine oil, 67 gal., \$49.78; tent, \$19.50.	17. 57. 84.	1 70 5 00 9 70 3 53 0 78
Repairs to engine, \$\$7.20; repairs to implements, harness, vehicles, etc., \$244.03 Labour and material erecting implement shed, \$275; painting buildings, \$410. Hardware, lumber and labour repairing agency buildings. Rent of land, \$10; freight and cartage, \$150.18; small items, \$8.35	33 68 72	1 23 5 00 8 07 8 53
Pas Agency (\$6,263.27)— Salaries: agent, S. L. Macdonald, \$1,200; clerks, Ruth Taylor, 1 m. 10 d. to May 10, \$66.13, Clara Bradley, May 26 to Aug. 21, \$172.24, Molly McKay, Aug. 30 to Oct. 13, \$88.38, Gladys M. Stitt, Nov. 15 to Dec. 24, \$40, Hazel C. Macdonald, Jan. 3 to Mar. 31, \$85; interpreter, Francis Flett, \$600. Expenses paying annuities: clerk, 19 d., \$61.29; engineer, 20 d., \$80; pilot, \$27.50; inter-	2,25	1 75
preter, \$4; cancemen, 62 d., \$155; rent of house, \$5; cance rent, \$21; fares and meals, \$44.60; supplies, \$280.85	679	24
\$10 Electric light, agent's residence, \$40.31, office, \$15; telephone rent, 2 phones, \$55.80 Affidavits, \$7.50; coal, 17 tons, \$246.50; coal oil, 34 gal., \$12.40; fire wood, 7\frac{2}{4} cords, \$37.10. Assistance to delegation of chiefs, \$15; seed potatoes, 20 bush., \$35; sundry labour, \$98.75 Erection of boat house, \$391.81; installing plumbing system in agent's house, \$300	111 303 148	35 1 11 3 50 8 75 1 81
Repairing agency buildings, lumber, hardware and labour	1,040 477	0 21 7 48
Cartage, \$24.12; freight, \$31.60; sundry small items, \$27.35 Peigan Agency, Alta. (\$9,228.20)— Salaries: agent, H. A. Gunn, \$1,200; clerk, H. C. Lancaster, \$1,000; farmer, E. LaGrander, \$780; stockman, R. McLaughlin, \$780; interpreters, Geo. Heurault, 6 m., \$210,		3 07
Geo. Bull Child, Oct. 5 to Dec. 31, \$100.48, Joe Buffalo, 3 m., \$105	4,178 $1,162$	
Travel and outlay by agent and farmers, \$163; prem. on bond, \$14; postage, \$15	192 64 2	2 00 2 23
Bran, 3,500 lb., \$63; hay, 64·15 tons, \$256.60; oats, 490 bush., \$323.24; salt, \$9	651	30 84 62
Seed wheat, 129½ bush., \$216.40; building snow fence, 134 hr., \$53.60	1,277 270 784 194	00 1 64 1 70
Saláries: agent, M. Christianson, 4 m., \$400, J. H. Walls, 8 m., \$615.70; clerk, J. H. Walls, 4 m., \$280, H. E. Jones, 7 m. to Mar. 31, \$420; farmers, B. W. Hamelin, \$600, B. Halldorson, 10 m., \$500; labourer, 8 m. at \$35; overseer on Valley River farm, G. B. Stanton, 11½ m., \$575.	3,670	70
Carried forward	479,855	36

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories—Continued. Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest—Suite.	\$ (ets.
Brought forward	479,855	36
General Expenses—Continued.—Dépenses générales—Suite.		
Pelly Agency—Concluded. Rations supplied employees: bacon, 300 lb., \$60.30; beef, 6, 205 lb., \$1,176.10; flour, 63 sacks, \$291.60; rice, 200 lb., \$10.10; tea, 250 lb., \$62.50; soap, 240 lb., \$15.68 Travel and outlay: agent, \$138.70; overseer, \$86.26; farmer, \$32.55 Coal oil, 49 gal., \$15.05; wood, 27½ cords and 69 loads, \$225; postage, \$15; horse, \$200 Plough, \$35; binder, \$190; mower, \$83; hay rakes, 2, \$96; seed drill, \$180; pump, \$20 Democrat, \$135; set of sleighs, \$35; set of harness, \$58; eaves trough, \$15.75 Repairs to harness and implements, \$115.83; horseshoeing and repairs, \$146.50 Making alterations, work on storm windows, screens, etc., 62 h., \$33; lumber, \$73.10 Moving telephone line, 82 h. at 30c.; balance due on overseer's dwelling, \$50 Oats, 107 bush., \$74.90; veterinary attendance, \$65; extra help on farm, 31½ d., \$72.80 Expenses re transfer of clerk, H. E. Jones, from Qu'Appelle Agency, \$35.80; board of H. E. Jones and wife, awaiting use of house, \$30.80; premium on guarantee bonds, \$12.25; sundry hardware, etc., \$124.78; small items, \$39.13	1,616 257 455 604 243 262 106 74 212	51 05 00 75 33 10 60 70
Portage la Prairie Agency (\$7,296.54)— Salaries: agent, A. Ogletree, \$1,200; clerk, F. Burton, \$1,000; farm instructors, Long Plain, J. F. Hampson, \$720, Swan Lake, M. Campbell, \$720, Roseau, J. C. Scott, \$400; interpreter, W. H. Garrioch, \$120; farm instructor and issuer of rations, H. F. Sturton, \$60; office caretaker, \$60. Agent A. Ogletree: travel and outlay, \$729.95; rent, fuel and light allowance, \$400 Launch Henrietta, expenses: caretaker, 8 m., \$32; repairs, 5 d. at \$5, 45 h. at 30c.; fares and board, \$7.70; removing and storing supplies, \$11.85	304 314 222	95 05 35 25 00
\$52.50. Paint, etc., \$20.88; twine, 100 lb., \$18.75; 62 sacks, \$21.20; postage and p.o. box, \$19 Lumber and material for implement shed, \$230.55; premium on bonds, \$14 Telephone rent, office, \$38, residence, \$25; tolls, \$27; flags, 4, \$24.42 H. G. Shorting, constable during annuity payment, \$12; small items, \$28.82 Qu'Appelle Agency, Sask. (\$7,033.40)— Salaries: agent, M. Christianson, 8 m. to Mar. 31, \$800; clerk, R. D. Wilson, \$840; farmers, B. Huston, Oct. 21 to Jan. 16, \$142.73, H. E. Jones, 4 m. to Aug. 31, \$200, M. H. Van Scoyoc, May 6 to Mar. 31, \$541.94; teamster, A. W. Morris, \$480; labourers, \$100.31 Rations supplied employees: bacon, 440 lb., \$87.68; beef, 4,501\(\frac{1}{3}\) lb., \$797; flour, 43 sacks, \$191.35; rice, 200 lb., \$10.10; tea, 240 lb., \$60; soap, 240 lb., \$15.68 Travel and outlay of agent, \$281; agent's removal expenses from Pelly Agency, \$110.45	244 114	83 55 42 82 98
E. D. Sworder, services pending appointment of new agent, 28 d. at \$2.50; board and travel, \$34.30. Building bull stable and fence: material, \$347.70; labour, \$96.10; meals for carpenters, \$20.30. Repairs to houses, \$115.09; lumber, 1,495 ft., \$59.80; repairs to well, \$74.72. Coal, 17·115 tons, \$242.15; wood, 49·45 cords, \$94.95; freighting coal, \$19.50; stove, \$18. Postage, \$22; rent of 2 telephones, \$33; long distance tolls, \$51.55. Oats, 130½ bush., \$107.35; chopped feed, 12 cwt., \$36; threshing oats, 442 bush., \$53.04. Range boiler, \$57; pumps, 2, \$50.64; galv. tank, \$40; gasoline, 91 gal., \$40.95. Plumbing, etc., \$126.30; paint, 5 gal., \$22.50; hardware, \$63.85; team of horses, \$350. Horseshoeing and repairs to transport, \$25.15; harness supplies, etc., \$39.05. Shades, 16, \$26.35; premium on guarantee bonds, \$10.50; small items, \$27.32. Saddle Lake Agency, Alta. (\$5,211.46)— Salaries: agent, C. E. Hughes, \$1,200; clerk, W. E. Gullion, \$780; interpreter, J. Borwick, \$540; labourer, C. Borwick, 6½ m., \$130. Rations supplied employees: bacon, 1,620 lb., \$294.03; beef, 570 lb., \$68.40; flour, 42 sacks, \$182.91; rice, 162 lb., \$81.18; tea, 216 lb., \$54; soap, 216 lb., \$14.11. Agent's travel and outlay, \$103.40; allowance for use of private motor car, \$197.50 Wood, \$44 cords, \$282.60; ice, 9 tons, \$18; bran, 15 sacks, \$30; hay, 71.2225 tons, \$249.21. Engineer, sawing and threshing, 115 d. at \$5; sawyer, 85 d. at \$4; putting up hay, \$30. Horseshoeing and repairs, \$18.40; repairs to interpreter's house, \$20. Indian labour on roads and bridges, \$100; freighting, \$62.78; harness, etc., \$11.70. Hardware and paint, \$108.25; building material, \$31.15; premium on bonds, \$10.50 Expenses of Mounted Police corporal, accompanying agent paying treaty money, \$15.60; unloading goods from car and storage, \$10.45; small items, \$24.24. Sarcee Agency, Alta. (\$3,811.11)— Salaries: agents, T. J. Fleetham, April, \$116.66, W. Gordon, \$1,030.90; clerk, Violet Daggs, April, \$15; farmer, G. Hodgson, \$600; inter	64 2,650 621 300 579 945 38 174 149	10 61 60 55 39 65 20 17 00 63 90 81 00 48 90 29
Carried forward	505,945	18

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories—Continued.	\$ c	ts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Suite.		
Brought forward	505,945	18
General Expenses—Continued.—Dépenses générales—Suite.		
Sarcee Agency, Alta.—Concluded. Rations supplied employees: bacon, 400 lb., \$73.40; beef, 2,887 lb., \$288.70; flour, 33 sacks, \$135.30; rice, 110 lb., \$5.55; tea, 155 lb., \$38.75; soap, 144 lb., \$9.40	551 278 459 217	45 28 95
Salaries: agent, J. W. Waddy, \$1,200, less \$547.50 military pay; acting agent, E. H. Yeomans. \$1,200; clerk, P. E. Stocken, \$780; stockman, J. McKenzie, \$600; inter-	3,712	50
preter, D. Wildman, \$480. Rations supplied employees: bacon, 500 lb., \$92; beef, 3, 932 lb., \$518.35; flour, 48 sacks, \$204.48; rice, 150 lb., \$7.58; tea, 192 lb., \$48; soap, 192 lb., \$12.54. Coal, 30-6 tons, \$136.64; coal oil, 6 cases, \$20.10; freight and express, \$59.14. Bran, 1.5 tons, \$49.50; oats, 3.35 tons, \$133.25; oat chop, 1.5 tons, \$67; postage, \$20 Fencing, 120 rods stock, \$72, 8 rolls wire, \$42.40; hardware, etc., \$51. Horse shoes, etc., \$20.36; shoeing and repairs, \$26; premium on guarantee bonds, \$10.50; small items, \$19.45.	882 215 269 165	95 88 75
Touchwood Agency, Sask. (\$9,894.73)— Salaries: agent, W. Murison, \$1,400; clerk, E. Stanley, \$900; farmers, J. C. O. Adam, \$600, L. A. Golden, \$600, P. J. Hamilton, \$800, G. C. Pettersen, \$600; teamster,		
F. Morris, \$420. Rations supplied employees: bacon, 2,070 lb., \$411.83; beef, 5,659 lb., \$931.50; flour, 76 sacks, \$338.20; rice, 288 lb., \$14.54; tea, 388 lb., \$97; soap, 384 lb., \$25.09 Travel and outlay: agent, \$309.78; farmer, P. J. Hamilton, \$74.40	5,320 1,818 384 368 181 966 225	16 18 45 50 45 25
repairing, 6 d. at \$5; C. Pratt, putting up hay, 30 d. at \$1	103 321	
Shingle stain, 20 gal., \$30; hardware, \$131.15; premium on guarantee bonds, \$10.50; small items, \$33.85	205	50
Treaty 8, N.W.T. (\$1,600)— Salaries at Ottawa	1,600	00
Winnipeg office: clerks, W. J. McLean; \$1,800, G. A. Betournay, \$1,400; stenographer, Miss M. Campbell, \$720; caretaker, \$240; telephone rent, 6 m. to Dec. 31, \$36; long distance tolls, \$13.71; storage, \$375; labourers in warehouse, \$198.12; postage, \$25.50; expenses, \$17.40; 100 packing cases, \$34.80; truck, \$31.90; small items, \$35.56 Advertising for tenders for supplies. Bank of Montreal, postage and insurance on annuity money Scott, W., & Co., Ottawa, examining flour, 38 samples at \$4 Watson, R., Ottawa: inspecting clothing etc., 17 d. at \$10; travel, \$65.45 Small items. Indians: bounties on prairie wolves, at \$1 each, \$549; bounties on gophers at 1c. each, \$407.95	4,927 73 92 152 235 12 956	84 46 00 45 92
General Expenses, Inspectorates—Dépenses générales, inspectorats.		
Chief inspectorate, Winnipeg: inspector, G. Campbell, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$1,500, Florence Campbell, Oct., \$50; telephone rent, 3 m. to Sept. 30, \$18.75; long distance tolls, 85c	1,569 2,400 3,474	00
hire, \$27; office rent, \$120; telephone rent, \$18; assistance in office, \$105.50; small items, \$59.26. Lake Winnipeg Inspectorate, inspector, J. R. Bunn, Winnipeg: salary, \$2,200; fares, \$77.75; board and lodging, \$42.95; street cars, \$10.15; cabs and baggage, \$11.40; telephone tolls, \$47.89; livery \$24.50.	3, 273	
\$47.82; livery, \$24; small items, \$21.02 Carried forward	2,435 544,003	—

Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Northwest Territories-Concluded.	\$ cts.
Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta et Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Fin.	
Brought forward	544,003 85
General Expenses, Inspectorates—Concluded—Dépenses générales, inspectorats—Fin.	
Lake of the Woods Inspectorate inspector Rev. J. Semmens, Winninger salary, \$2,200; fares.	
\$69.20; board and lodging, \$52.05; small items, \$32.59. North Saskatchewan Inspectorate, inspector, W. B. Crombie, Prince Albert: salary, \$2,000; allowance for house, fuel and light, \$400; salary, \$2,000; allowance for house, fuel and light, \$400; salary, \$2,000; and lodging, \$155.25; fares, \$122.45; livery, \$39.50: \$24; postage, \$24; postage, \$27, house, \$27, house, \$27, house, \$30.27; house	2,353 84
North Saskatchewan Inspectorate, inspector, W. B. Cromble, Prince Albert: salary, \$2,000;	
\$155.25; fares, \$122.45; livery, \$39.50: \$24; postage,	
all owners for use of private motor car 773 m at 10c · small items \$33.55	3,490 22
South Saskatchewan Inspectorate, inspector, W. M. Graham, Balcarres: salary, \$2,400;	0,400_22
South Saskatchewan Inspectorate, inspector, W. M. Graham, Balcarres: salary, \$2,400; E. D. Sworder, assistant, 128½ d. at \$2.50; heard and lodging livery, \$60.50; coal, 29.535 tons, \$257.95; coal oil, 48 gal., \$13.46 ms and	
\$60.50; coal, 29.535 tons, \$257.95; coal oil, 48 gal., \$13.46 ms and telephones, \$60.99; travel, T. E. Donnelly, purchasing bulls, tor, \$60; plumbing, etc., \$52.85; repairs to cistern, \$27.25; repairs to house, \$13.20; premium on	
plumbing, etc., \$52.85; repairs to cistern, \$27.25; repairs to house, \$13.20; premium on	0.050.00
guarantee bonds, \$17.50; small items, \$28.35	3,856 32
Less deductions as below	553,704 23 10,910 22
Less deductions as below	542,794 01
<u>.</u>	
- Deductions-Réductions.	_
Field and garden seeds: collections on account of seed grain advances Hospitals, medical attendance, etc., paid from war vote	8,477 65 200 00
Grist and saw mills: sales, lumber, \$436.46, gasoline, \$274.20	710 66
General expenses: sales, wheat, \$428.86, lumber, \$157.75, canoe, \$55; sundries, \$65; rent of	
house, \$50; sawing and threshing, \$147.20; refund of railway fare, \$3.10; paid from war vote, \$615	1,521 91
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	10,910 22
Sioux.	\
Griswold Agency (\$7,439.26). Salaries: agent, J. McDonald, \$1,200; interpreter, A. Taylor, \$480; clerk, Miss M.	N.
McDonald, \$300	1,980 00
Medical attendance and medicine: Dr. R. Blanchard, Griswold, \$135.40; Dr. J. W. Cairns, Pipestone, \$149.75; Griswold Pharmacy, \$35.60	320 75
Seed: oats, 381 bush., \$283.95; wheat, 598 bush, \$1,308.60	1,592 55
Travelling expenses of agent: board, \$14; transportation, \$29.15; small items, \$7.60	50 75
Relief supplies, \$373.75; coal, 13·192 tons, \$158.40; telephone rent, 12 m. \$22	554 15 405 55
Hay, 13 tons, \$66; oats, 141 bush., \$103.60; twine, 1,060 lb., \$195.95; cook stove, \$40 Work on bridge over Oak River, \$2,467.58; small items, \$67.93	2,535 51
Birtle: care of an incurable, 12 m., \$60; flour, 10 sacks, \$43.70; drugs, \$10.25; veterinary attendance, \$12; wheat, 356 bush., \$692.75; oats, 315 bush., \$204.75	1,023 45
Carlton: care of Indian, 11 m., \$110; relief supplies, \$125.06; small items, \$12.72	247 78
Portage la Prairie: constable, W. H. Garrioch, 12 m., \$60; drugs, \$38.10; hospital attendance,	100 60
7 d. at \$1.50. White Cap: relief supplies, \$168.45; barley, 30 bush., \$30; oat chop, 10 sacks, \$19; scale,	108 60
\$13.50: small items. \$9.07	240 02
Wood Mountain: overseer, J. H. Thompson, 12 m., \$360; relief supplies, \$1,284.47	
Less, collections on account of advances for seed grain and twine	10,703 58 1,413 36
•	9,290 22
Surveys—Arpentage.	
Salaries at Ottawa	1,825 00
M. L. S., services and travel, \$26.50; cook, 34 d. at \$3, 23 at \$2.50; labour, 148\frac{1}{2} d. at \$3,	
12 d at \$2.50, 76 at \$2; hire of man and team, 2 d at \$5, 42 at \$4; livery, \$81.50; hauling, \$12.25; freight and express, \$104.82; fares, \$479.40; transfers, \$19.75; cabs, \$13.50; board	
and lodging, \$299.40; provisions, \$317.15; oats, 32 bush., \$17; tents, 2, \$111.70; iron posts,	
32 at 75c.; hardware and camp equipment, \$27.95; small items, \$50.61; total, \$3,046.28, less supplies sold \$33.45	3,012 83
less supplies sold, \$33.45. J. Francis, M. L. S., Long Plain Reserve: services, 14 d. in field and 7 in office, at \$10; labour,	0,012 60
52 d. at \$2; provisions, \$59.96; livery, \$65; iron posts, 42 at 50c. R. J. Jephson, D. L. S., Keeseekoowenin Reserve: services, 6 d. at \$10; teamster etc., 3\frac{1}{2} d.	459 96
at \$6; labourers at \$3 per d., \$35.50; fare, board and provisions, \$14.85.	131 35
Surveyor General of Dominion Lands: cost of survey by P. M. H. LeBlanc, D.L.S., Moose	,
Lake Reserve, field work, 2 d. at \$48.53; preparing returns, 4 d. at \$9	133 06
making up returns, 6 d. at \$12; 2 d. and expenses at Winnipeg Land Titles office, \$20; 6	
tracings of plans, \$25; assistant, P. W. Mullen, services and allowance, 33 d. at \$4.50; labourers, 103k d. at \$2; livery, \$160; iron bars, 24, \$11.40; small items, \$13.95; total	
labourers, 103½ d. at \$2; livery, \$160; iron bars, 24, \$11.40; small items, \$13.95; total \$1,101.85, less \$600 advanced in 1916-17	501 85
	6,064 05

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 1

H 3

Summary-Indians of British Columbia-Résumé-Sauvages de la Colombie-Britannique.

1—33H	Agencies.	Total.	Salaries. Page H—36	Leed Relter. Page H—37	Aid to Agriculture. Page H—36	Hospitals, etc. Page H—37	Travelling Expenses. Page H—39	Office, Miscellaneous, etc. Page H—40	No.
Ħ	Agences.	Total	Salaires. Page H—36	Secours. Page H-37	Aide à • l'agriculture. Page H—36	Hôpitaux, etc. Page H—37	Frais de voyage. Page H—39	Dépenses de bureaux, divers, etc. Page H—40	
***************************************	ı	\$ cts.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.	\$' ets.	\$ cts.	, \$ cts.	\$ cts.	_
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16	Babine Bella Coola Cowichan Kamloops Kootenay Kwawkewlth Lytton: Naas New Westminster Okanagan Queen Charlotte Stikine Stuart Lake West Coast Williams Lake Inspectorates General	11,588 02 9,742 76 8,265 64 10,271 21 5,589 89 6,983 73 16,568 96 14,244 86 17,926 11 10,642 88 5,433 33 5,163 57 8,401 49 5,693 77 10,518 34 11,935 40 187 50	2,060 71 2,875 00 3,220 00 2,750 00 2,200 00 1,780 00 2,616 00 3,475 00 3,024 99 1,820 00 2,200 00 2,200 00 2,150 00 2,150 00 1,400 00 8,476 67 187 50	334 55 161 00 128 90 823 48 441 13 44 15 372 10 305 85 453 60 1,712 38 87 85 1,115 26 56 00 1,524 22		4, 452 96 4, 738 42 2, 786 62 4, 054 45 1, 624 25 2, 951 70 6, 891 75 7, 076 46 10, 999 72 2, 069 50 1, 197 08 1, 681 32 1, 261 25 1, 402 00 2, 071 19	601 25 1, 261 87 764 50 1, 168 90 668 17 549 71 2, 047 60 1, 614 90 963 58 1, 315 30 790 85 754 85 927 66 459 25 420 25 2, 618 59	198 67 425 85 399 77 667 07 154 92 202 27 555 85 1,244 10 382 60 251 30 653 15 982 32 544 11 451 99 840 14	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17
***************************************		159,157 46	43,735 87	7,560 47	27,204 10	55,258 67	16,927 23	8,47	71 12

British Columbia—Colombie-Britannique.	\$ cts.
Salaries—Salaires (\$43,735,87).	
Babine Agency: agent, R. E. Loring, \$1,300; constable, E. A. Loring, 10-14 m. to Feb. 4, \$760.71	2,060 71
Bella Coola Agency: agent I. Fougner, \$1,300; constable, C. Tucker, \$900; engineer, H. Sutherland, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$675	2,875 00
Cowichan Agency: agent, W. R. Robertson, \$1,400; clerk, K. Robertson, \$600; constable, T. O'Connell, \$1,000; Indian constables, Tom, 10 m. to Jan. 31, \$200, Joe, Feb. \$20	3,220 00
Kamloops Agency: agent, J. F. Smith, \$1,400; constables, J. M. Nicholson, 8 m. to Nov. 30, \$600, E. Macleod, 2 m. to Mar. 31, \$150; clerk, B. Smith, \$600	2,750 00
Kootenay Agency: agent, R. L. T. Galbraith, \$1,300; constable, F. S. Ryckman, \$900	2,200 00
Kwawkewlth Agency: agent, W. M. Halliday, \$1,300; clerk, E. M. Halliday, \$480	1,780 00
Lytton Agency: agent, H. Graham, \$1,400; constable, A. O'N. Daunt, \$900; stenographer, E. Blachford, 158 d. at \$2	2,616 00
Lytton Agency, salary of E. McLeod, substitute for constable, A. O'N. Daunt, 10 m. to Jan. 31, 1918	750 00
Nass Agency: agent, C. C. Perry, \$1,300; clerk, C. J. Perry, \$600; constables, A. J. Phillip-	3,475 00
son, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$675, A. J. Watkinson, \$900. New Westminster Agency: agent, P. Byrne, \$1,400; stenographers, W. O'Malley, 5 m. to Aug. 31, \$316.64, L. Dynes, 7 m. to Mar, 31, \$408.35; constable, J. S. Grant, \$900.	3,024 99
Okanagan Agency: agent, J. R. Brown, \$1,400; constable, J. Cawston, \$420	1,820 00
Queen Charlotte Agency: agent, T. Deasy, \$1,300; constable, G. J. Jessup, \$900	$2,200\ 00$ $1,300\ 00$
Stuart Lake Agency: agent. W. J. McAllan, \$1,300; constable, W. F. Manson, \$900,	2,200 00
West Coast Agency: agent, C. A. Cox, \$1,400; clerks, G. J. Cox, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$300, O. E. Gill, 6 m. to Mar. 31, \$300; engineer on launch, H. E. Van Froome, 2 m. to May 31, \$150.	2,150 00
 Williams Lake Agency, agent, I. Ogden. Inspectorates: Southeasteen inspector, A. Megraw, \$2,200; Southwestern inspector, W. E. Ditchburn, \$2,500, cleck, A. M. Whitewell, \$650; Northern inspector, A. M. Tyson, Apr. 1 to 3, July 27 to Mar. 31, \$1,772.50; Indian orchard inspectors, T. Wilson, Feb., \$125, 	1,400 00
W. B. Anderson, 9.83 m. to Mar. 31, \$1,229.17. General, W. A. Stevens, services closing superintendent's office, 3½ m. to Aug. 15, 1910, \$437.50,	8,476 67
less \$250 paid in 1911–122 (page H-56)	187 50
Aid to Agriculture—Aide à l'agriculture (\$7,560.47).	
Babine Agency: farm instructor, H. K. Jackson, 12 m., \$100; bull, \$125; prizes for garden	994 55
contest, 30, \$60; garden seeds, 828 pkt., \$45; tools, \$4.55	334 55 161 00
sulphur, 80 gal., \$32.25; small items, \$12.65. Kamloops Agency: part payment on binder, \$17.88; mower, \$78; hay rake, \$54.50; fruit trees, 789, \$301.50, freighting same, \$28.43; potatoes, 1,300 lb., \$39.50; oats, 1,062 lb., \$30.75; alfalfa, 78 lb., \$21.85; sundry seed, \$22.90; prizes for farm and garden competitions, \$171; grant to Kamloops Agricultural Association, \$25; freight and express, \$14.32; small items,	128 90
\$17.85	823 48
Kootenay Agency: harness, 2 sets, \$105; harnows, 2, \$60; ploughs, 2, \$44; part payment on disc harnow, \$35; part payment on 1 set sleighs, \$21; prizes for farm and garden competitions, \$31; potatoes, 1,192 lb., \$31,18; blasting powder, 2 cases, \$22; small items, \$41.95.	4 4 1 13
Kwawkewlth Agency: potatoes, 12 sacks, \$39; tools, etc., \$5.15	44 15
farming competition, \$65; sundries, \$26.90	372 10
Nass Agency: fruit trees, 100, \$35; shrubs, 450, \$22.50; annual grant for prize fund re band and agricultural products, \$200; potatoes, 2 sacks, \$19; sundry seed, \$21.20; freight, \$8.15 New Westminster Agency: giant mower, \$74.70; harness, \$65.30; rake, \$45.60; bull, \$65;	305 85
prizes for farming competition, 3, \$50; potatoes, 3-045 ton, \$138; small items, \$15 Okanagan Agency: alfalfa, 130 lb., \$36.50; hay, 2.37 ton, \$71.24; oats, 134 sacks, \$401.55, 8,600 lb., \$279.46; potatoes, 71 sacks, \$237.87, 3,525 lb., \$140.87; wheat, 60 sacks, \$230.30; trees, 300, \$105; prizes for farm and garden competitions, \$150; blasting powder, 2 boxes,	453 60
\$17; freight, \$8.29; small items, \$34.30. Queen Charlotte Agency: garden seeds, 519 pkt. and 3 lb., \$44.85; wire fencing, 3 rolls, \$43. Stuart Lake Agency: harrow, \$21; lift, \$79.50; mower, \$69.50; ploughs, 5, \$132.50; rakes, 4, \$194.80; oats, 246½ bush., \$273.70; potatoes, 1,158 lb., \$83.96; garden seeds, 152 lb.,	1,712 38 87 85
\$150.19; prizes for farming competition, \$50; freight, \$12.59; small items, \$47.52	1,115 26 56 00
prizes for farm and garden competitions, \$65	1,524 22
Carried forward	52,046 34

British Columbia—Continued.—Colombie-Britannique—Suite.	\$ cts.
Brought forward	52,046 34
Relief to Destitute Indians—Secours aux sauvages indigents (\$27,204.10).	, ,
Babine Agency: bacon, 702 lb., \$311.55; flour, 496 sacks, \$1,502.90; tea, 366 lb., \$172.15; rice, 640 lb., \$81.15; sundry provisions, \$296.16; clothing, \$66.40; building material, \$52.10; fish net, 387, lb., \$968.75; twine, 443 lb., \$430.57; blue stone, 120 lb., \$13.50; cartage,	
freight, etc., \$44.65	3,939 88 280 62
Cowichan Agency: flour, 97 sacks, \$634.55; tea, 106 lb., \$52.50; sundry provisions, \$225.35; burial expenses, \$29.95; clothing, \$23.50	965 85
provisions, \$15.45; transportation, \$97.90; building materials, \$21.36; burial expenses, \$20.50	807 31
Kootenay Agency: flour, 110 sacks, \$359.20; tea, 56½.lb., \$28; sundry provisions, \$64.05; building material, \$25.67; blankets, 2 pr., \$14; small items, \$10.50. Kwawkewlth Agency: biscuits, 5,422 lb., \$512.25; flour, 917½ lb., \$66; pilot bread, 1,076½ lb., \$104.05; rice, 5,531 lb., \$376.25; sundry provisions, \$135.85; care of Indian, 12 m., \$242.50;	501 42
lumber, 1 M ft., \$19. Lytton Agency: flour, 167 sacks, \$483.35, 31,726 lb., \$2,024.48; bacon, 687 lb., \$415.15; sundry provisions, \$713.35; board of Indian, 10 m., \$219.78; building materials, \$210; fares, \$12.05; twine, \$7.50.	1,455 90 4,085 66
Naas Agency: flour, 35 sacks, \$93.15; sundry provisions, \$144.45; board, \$12,25; clothing, \$77; blankets, 11 pr., \$62.50; transportation, \$102.20; wood, 3 cords, \$21; small items, \$16 New Westminster Agency: flour, 222 sacks, \$775.85; sundry provisions, \$296.20; salt, 5 tons, \$95; board and care, 38 m., \$670.36; clothing, \$23.25; blankets, 4 pr., \$18; funeral ex-	528 55
penses, \$20; fares, \$15.55; freight, \$47.90; twine, \$5.10	1,967 21
10-19 m., \$203.20; clothing, \$96.15; burial expenses, \$87; small items, \$12.60	3,343 10
insane, 41 m., \$479; fares, \$47.65; small items, \$21.80	906 25
items, \$7. Stuart Lake Agency: flour, 5,245 lb., \$457.61; bacon, 749 lb., \$260.54; sundry provisions, \$1.042.75; blankets, 6 pr., \$23.25; twine, 158 balls, \$55.40, 36 lb., \$36; burial expenses,	774 25
\$19.20; small items, \$20.25. West Coast Agency: flour, 169 sacks, \$576.75; biscuits, 84 boxes, \$306.65, 525 lb., \$66.40;	1,915 00
sundry provisions, \$85.67; burial expenses, \$30.90; small items, \$16.04	1,082 41 4,650 69
Medical Attendance—Soins médicaux (\$55,258.67).	
Babine Agency (\$4,452.96)— Medical officers under salary: Dr. V. E. R. Ardagh, \$240; Dr. G. C. G. Maclean, 10 m. to Jan. 31, \$500; Dr. J. P. McKie, 2 m. to Mar. 31, \$100; Dr. H. C. Wrinch, \$1,000 Medical attendance, Dr. L. L. Cairns, \$250.55; medical supplies, \$329.70	1,840 00 580 25
Hospitals, maintenance, and treatment: Hazelton Hospital, \$1,477; Port Essington General Hospital, \$165; Provincial Mental Hospital, \$390.71. Bella Coola Agency (\$4,738.42)—	2,032 71
Medical officers under salary: Dr. E. M. Sutherland, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$450; Dr. G. E. Darby, \$600	1,050 00 222 31
Insane, \$260.73; St. Joseph's Hospital, \$13; St. Paul's Hospital, \$4.50; Vancouver General Hospital, \$501	1,740 23 1,725 88
Medical officers under salary: Dr. W. F. Drysdale, \$500; Dr. W. Dykes, \$600; Dr. O. M. Jones, \$500; Dr. W. F. Luton, \$300; Dr. H. P. Millard, \$300; Dr. Stuart Tidey, \$50 Medical attendance: Dr. G. E. Drew, \$15; Dr. D. Dykes, \$100	2,250 00 115 00
ters' Hospital, \$177.50; Provincial Mental Hospital, \$196.42; St. Mary's Hospital, \$27; St. Joseph's Hospital, \$13.70	421 62
Medical officers under salary: Dr. F. V. Agnew, \$870, travel, \$224.65; Dr. A. K. Connolly, April 1 to 30, \$17.50; Dr. G. H. Tutill, \$480; Dr. R. Wightman, \$420 Medical attendance: Dr. C. A. Arnott, \$146; Drs. Burns and Archibald, \$90; Dr. W. Painbard, \$20, 50. Dr. W. W. M. W. W. B. W. S. Br. M. S. W. S. Dr. W. S. Dr. W. S. Dr. W. S. W. S. Dr. W. S. Br. M. S. W. S. Dr. W. S. Dr. W. S. W. S. Dr. W. S. Dr. W. S. W. S. Dr. W. S. Dr. W. S. W. S. Dr.	2,012 15
Reinhard, \$38.25; Dr. M. S. Wade, \$10.	93,524 84

British Columbia—Continued.—Colombie-Britannique—Suite.	\$ c	ts.
Brought forward	93,524	84
Medical Attendance—Continued—Soins médicaux—Suite.		
Kamloops Agency—Concluded. Medical supplies and appliances	96	05
Hospitals, maintenance and treatment: Nicola Valley General Hospital, \$137; Royal Inland Hospital, \$1,436; Salmon Arm General Hospital, \$51; Shulus Hospital, \$38	1,662	
Kootenay Agency (\$1,624.25)— Medical officers under salary: Dr. F. W. Green, \$500; Dr. Geo. B. Henderson, \$300; Dr.		
P. W. Turner, \$300	1,100	
McLean, \$8.25. Hospitals, maintenance and treatment: St. Eugène Hospital, \$441.50; Windermere	50	
District Hospital, \$32	473	
Medical officer under salary, Dr. W. F. Shaw. Medical attendance: Dr. T A. Wilson, \$100; Dr. A. W. McCordick, \$5 Hospitals, maintenance and treatment: Bella Bella Rivers Inlet Hospital, \$176; Campbell River General Hospital, \$175; St. Joseph's Hospital, \$27; St. Paul's Hospital,	480 105	00
\$415.50; Vancouver General Hospital, \$85.50	. 879 25	
Columbia Coast Mission: grant, \$600; St. George's Hospital, treatment, 24 m. to Mar. 31, 1918, \$842.90; St. Michael's Hospital, treatment, \$7; drugs, \$12	1,461	90
Lytton Agency (\$6,891.75)— Medical officers under salary: Dr. H. R. Fort, \$720; Dr. P. McCaffrey, \$750; Dr. D.	2,970	00
McPhail, \$1,500 Medical attendance: Dr. G. E. Drew, \$150; Dr. J. C. Farish, \$10 Hospitals, maintenance and treatment: Chilliwack Hospital, \$52; Lillooet Hospital, \$1,159; Royal Columbian Hospital, \$45.50; St. Bartholomew's Hospital, \$1,393;	160	
St. Mary's Hospital, \$573.25; St. Paul's Hospital, \$539	3,761	75
Medical officers under salary: Dr. J. P. Code, salary, \$400, travel, \$273; Dr. D. J. McDonald, salary, \$900, travel, \$407; Dr. R. W. Large, salary \$1,080	3,060	
Medical attendance, Dr. L. L. Cairns	104	
Hospital, \$12; Vancouver General Hospital, \$42. Drugs, \$283.51; travelling expenses of field matron, \$22. New Westminster (\$10,999.72)—	3,606 305	
 Medical officers under salary: Dr. G. E. Drew, salary \$1,200, extra services, \$915; Dr. A. Henderson, \$300; Dr. J. C. Henderson, \$400; Dr. W. G. Hepworth, salary \$500, travel, \$97.30, extra services, \$262.50; Dr. F. Inglis, salary \$480, travel, \$30; Dr. A. A. King, \$300; Dr. A. J. Stuart, \$500; Dr. T. A. Wilson, \$1,200	6,184	80
 Medical attendance: Dr. R. B. Boucher, \$5; Dr. Carswell, \$100; Dr. J. C. Elliott, \$42.50; Dr. J. C. Farish, \$10; Dr. Green, \$10; Dr. McEwen, \$5; Dr. Morley, \$10; Dr. Morse, \$5; Dr. Rothwell, \$10; Dr. G. A. Sutherland, \$25; Dr. R. E. Walker, \$140. 	362	50
Medical supplies: Dr. S. Curtis & Co., \$1.14; Dr. Hepworth, \$86.30; National Drug and Chemical Co., \$5.55.	92	99
Hospitals, maintenance and treatment: Chilliwack Hospital, \$163.50; Provincial Mental Hospital, \$306.43; St. Mary's Hospital, \$2,947.50; St. Paul's Hospital, \$936; Victorian Order of Nurses, \$6	4,359	43
Okanagan Agency (\$2,069.50)— Medical officers under salary: Dr. J. W. Arbuckle, \$500; Dr. B. F. Boyce, \$300; Dr. R.	2,000	
Elliott, 14 m., \$350; Dr. P. D. Van Kleeck, \$300; Dr. R. B. White, \$420	$\frac{1,870}{36}$	00 50
Hospitals, maintenance and treatment: Penticton Hospital, \$6; Vernon Jubilee Hospital, \$157	163	00
Queen Charlotte Agency (\$1,197.08)— Medical officers under salary: Dr. E. H. Lawson, 2 m. to May 31, \$83.32; Dr. A. C. Nash,	416	60
8 m. to Mar. 31, \$333.28. Medical supplies, \$167.75; nursing, \$25. Hospitals, maintenance and treatment: Port Essington Hospital, \$111; Port Simpson	192	
General Hospital, \$216; Public Hospital for Insane, \$260.73	587	73
Medical services: Dr. E. Rice, 10½ m. to Mar. 31, \$661.30; Dr. E. H. Harrison, 4 m. to	772	30
May 31, \$111	608	
Freight charges on drugs Stuart Lake Agency (\$1,261.25)— Dr. C. Frant San to Nav. 20, 222.29. Dr. D. P. Lorion	301	02
Medical officers under salary: Dr. C. Ewart, 8 m. to Nov. 30, \$333.28; Dr. D. B. Lazier, 4 m. to Mar. 31, \$166.72; Dr. W. R. Stone, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$600	. 1,100	00
Carried forward	130,874	67

British Columbia—Continued.—Colombie-Britannique—Suite.	₹ cts.
Brought forward	130,874 67
Medical Attendance—Concluded—Soins médicaux—Fin.	
Stuart Lake Agency—Concluded. Medical attendance: Dr. Drew, \$15; Dr. Morse, \$5; drugs, \$103.75 Hospitals, maintenance and treatment: Hazelton Hospital, \$8; St. Mary's Hospital,	123 75
\$29.50. West Coast Agency (\$1,402)— Medical officers under salary: Dr. D. S. Dixon, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$510; Dr. C. T. Hilborn, 3 m. to Mar. 31, \$135; Dr. A. D. Morgan, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$405. Medical attendance, Dr. C. T. Hilton, \$5; drugs, \$60.40; care of Indian, 14 d., \$31. Hospitals, maintenance and treatment: Bella Bella Rivers Inlet Hospital, \$40; West	37 50 1,050 00 96 40
Coast General Hospital, \$215.60. Williams Lake Agency (\$2,071.19)— Medical officers under salary: Dr. G. R. Baker, salary \$600, extra services, \$20; Dr. W. K. Feare, 6 m., \$283.33; Dr. W. H. Wright, \$400 Hospitals, maintenance and treatment, Provincial Mental Hospital, \$447.12; Public Hospital for Insane, \$306.14; telegrams, \$14.60.	255 60 _1,303 33 767 86
Travelling Expenses—Frais de voyage.	
Babine Agency (\$601.25)— Agent, R. E. Loring, board, lodging and horsefeed, \$95.95; livery, \$173.50; packer, 10 d.,	
\$25. Constable, E. A. Loring: board, lodging and horsefeed, \$93.05; livery, \$202.75; fares, \$11 Bella Coola Agency (\$1,261.87)—	294 45 306 80
Agent, I. Fougner: board and provisions, \$95.70; travel, etc., \$101.20; distillate, 86 gal., \$24.08	220 98
$\$14.50.\dots$	116 35
Up-keep of launch, Chas. Todd, provisions, \$416.20; repairs, \$110.95; distillate, I,009.7 gal., \$306.49; gasoline, 3 cases, \$25.50; laundry, \$17.40; small items, \$48	924 54
Agent, W. R. Robertson: board and lodging, \$44.25; fares, \$41.60; livery, \$57.50	143 35
small items, \$19.30 Kamloops Agency (\$1,168.90)—	621 15
Agent, J. F. Smith: board and lodging, \$257.60; fares, \$133.15; livery, \$183.50; auto hire, \$29.50; interpreter, \$37; assisting police, \$12. Constable, Ewen McLeod: board and lodging, \$128.65; fares and livery, \$45.50. Constable, J. M. Nicholson: board and lodging, \$137.50; fares, \$51.50; livery, \$135; assisting police, \$14; small items, \$4.	652 75 174 15 342 00
Kootenay Agency (\$668.17)— Agent, R. L. T. Galbraith: board and lodging, \$128.50; fares and auto hire, \$277.57 Constable, F. S. Ryckman: board and lodging, \$109; fares, auto and livery hire, \$153.10 Kwawkewlth Agency (\$549.71)—	406 07 262 10
Agent, W. M. Halliday: board and lodging, \$59.15; fares, \$68.50; livery, \$10; freight, \$26.95; launch hire, \$93.50; provisions, \$41; gasoline, 455 gal., \$142.01; painting launch, \$27.75; dinghy, \$38; magneto, \$18; repairs, \$24.85	549 71
Agent, H. Graham: board, lodging and horsefeed, \$476.85; fares, \$335.30; livery, \$319.25; auto hire, \$96; ferry, \$11; small items, \$18; overpayment, \$1. Constable, E. Macleod: board, lodging and horsefeed, \$368.35; fares, \$122.55; livery, \$173.70; auto hire, \$49.50 Constable, A. O'N. Daunt: board and lodging, \$23; livery, \$49.75; small items, \$5.35	1,255 40 714 10
Constable, A. O'N. Daunt: board and lodging, \$23; livery, \$49.75; small items, \$5.35 Nass Agency (\$1,614.90)— Agent, C. C. Perry; board and lodging, \$150.30; fares, \$110.95; launch hire, \$365.05;	78 10
taxi hire, \$17.50; interpreters, etc., \$6 Constable, A. J. Phillipson: board and lodging, \$127.25; launch hire, \$145.25; canoe	649 8 0 317 75
hire, \$30; fares, \$15.25. Constable, A. J. Watkinson: board and lodging, \$461.75; fares, \$92; launch hire, \$50.50; telephone rent and tolls, \$31.20; small items, \$11.90	647 35
Agent, P. Byrne: board and lodging, \$207.80; fares, \$186.24; livery, \$82.75; boat hire,	514 29
Constable, J. S. Grant: board and lodging, \$232.19; fares, \$157.80; livery, \$28; boat hire, \$19; small items, \$12.30	449 29
Okanagan Agency (\$1,315.30)— Agent, J. R. Brown: board and lodging, \$342.10; fares, \$718.65; livery, \$129.15; auto hire, \$77.50; interpreter, \$33.50; small items, \$14.40	1,315 30
Carried forward	145 464 80

British Columbia—Continued.—Colombie-Britannique—Suite.		ts.
Brought forward	145,464	89
Travelling Expenses—Concluded—Frais de voyage—Fin.		
Queen Charlotte Agency (\$790.85)— Agent, T. Deasy: board and lodging, \$246.25; fares, \$149.20; office rent, \$15; small items, \$13.50	42 3	95
items, \$13.50 Constable, G. J. Jessup: board, etc., \$211.50; fares and launch hire, \$132.05; small items, \$23.35.	. 366	
Stikine Agency (\$754.85)— Agent, W. S. Simpson: board and lodging, \$339.25; fares, \$185; hire and feed of dogs, \$175; livery, \$40; freight, \$15.60	754	
Stuart Lake Agency (\$927.66)— Agent, W. J. McAllan: board, lodging and feed, \$165.65; fares, \$30.11; livery, \$179.50; auto hire, \$49.50; boat hire, \$75; packers, etc., 137 d., \$225.75; provisions, \$146.95;	,	00
hire of 5 horses, \$12.50. Constable, W. F. Manson: board, \$14.10; fares, \$28.60.	884 42	
West Coast Agency (\$459.25)— Agent, C. A. Cox: board and lodging, \$131.55; fares, \$98.85; livery, \$56; launch hire,	. 240	10
\$49.50; small items, \$7.50 Up-keep of launch Wekeninnish: dock rental, \$25; engineer, 7 d., \$17.50; repairs to engine, \$21; hardware, \$42.70; small items, \$9.65	343 115	
Williams Lake Agency (\$420.25)— Agent, I. Ogden: board and lodging, \$92.75; fares, \$70; auto hire, \$95.50; livery, \$19.50 harness, \$30; hay, 3 t., \$60; oats, 44·11 bush., \$52.50	420	2 5
Inspectorates (\$2,618.59)— Chief inspector of Agencies, W. E. Ditchburn: board and lodging, \$443.10; fares, \$330.90; auto hire, \$111.50; livery, \$34.75; interpreters, \$54; small items, \$26.03 Northeastern Inspectorate, inspector, A. M. Tyson, fares, 75c.; board, 75c	1,000	28 50
Southeastern Inspectorate, inspector, A. Megraw: board and lodging, \$189.70; fares, \$211.10; auto hire, \$444.86; livery, \$48.75; interpreter, \$14; small items, \$9.80	918	21
\$63.25; small items, \$8.60	698	
Office Expenses, etc.—Dépenses de bureau—(30,058.02).	11112	EST.
Repairs to residence, lumber, \$28.32, labour, 13 d., \$39; wood, 10 cords, \$50 Rent of telephone, 6 m. less 25 d., to Mar. 31, \$38.35; postage and p. o. box, \$21 Coal oil, 3 cases, \$10.50; small items, \$11.50 Bella Coola Agency (\$425.85)— Installing water system: material, \$48.90; labour, 9 d., \$26; payment on water main,	117 59 22	32 35 00
\$30	104 145	70
Rent of 3 telephones, 12 m., \$30; postage and p. o. drawer, \$28 Office supplies and repairs, \$30.25; cleaning office, \$16 Wood, 8 cords, \$43; cutting wood, 7 d., \$21; premium on bond, \$7	58 46 71	25
Cowichan Agency (\$399.77)— Rent of 3 telephones, 12 m., \$78; tel. tolls, \$5.45; postage and p.o. drawer, \$60; small items, \$7.97	151	40
Repairs to Comiaken dyke: labour, 66 d., \$177.25; board, \$28.50; fares, \$12.25; motor hire, \$15; lumber, \$15.35	151 248	
Kamloops Agency (\$667.07)— Rent of telephone, 12 m. to Apr. 30, \$42; telephone tolls, \$16.30; office supplies, \$17.22 Special constable, \$20.60; p. o. box and postage, \$53; small items, \$9.05	75 82	65
nts, \$31.35; provisions, \$408.55	69 4 39	
\$15.63; postage, \$14 Wood, 10 cords, \$4 \$35; small items, \$22.79	57 97	
Kwawkewlth Agency Postage, \$40; papering and painting agent's house, \$22.40; cartage, \$7.50 Coal, 5 t., \$40; wood, 9 cords, \$45; coal oil, 4 cases, \$14 Premium on bond, \$7; chimney top, \$7; small items, \$19.37	69 99 33	00
Lytton Agency (\$555.85)— Office rent, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$135; postage and p. o. box, \$110; office supplies, \$12.25	257	
Telephone rent, 12 m., \$30; telephone tolls and telegrams, \$44.90; interpreter, \$7.50 Water records, \$33.50; coal, 4 t., \$40; advertising, \$7.50; small items, \$12.95 Supplies re Fountain ditch: lumber, 2.5 M. ft., \$50; nails, 225 lb., \$18.90; provisions,	82 93	40
\$53.35	122	25
Carried forward	154,040	74

British Columbia—Concluded.—Colombie-Britannique—Fin.	\$ cts.
Brought forward	154,040 74
Office Expenses, etc.—Concluded—Dépenses de bureau—Fin.	
Naas Agency (\$1,244.10)— Electric light, 11 m. to Feb. 28; office, \$11, residence, \$36.18. Rent, 12 m., office, \$240, residence, \$420; janitor's service, 12 m., \$84. Rent of telephone: office, 11 m. to Mar. 31, \$49.50, village, 4 m. to Mar. 31, \$10. Telephone tolls and telegrams, \$48.60; typewriter table, \$12; wood, 3 cords, \$28. Postage and p. o. box, \$77; coal, 13 t., \$140.60; small items, \$16.25. Council House: lumber, 2,266 ft., \$48.43; supplies, \$22.54.	47 18 744 00 59 50 88 60 233 85 70 97
New Westminster Agency (\$517.01)— Postage and p. o. box, \$63; rent of telephone, 12 m., \$50; telephone tolls, \$21.55 Transportation of bull, \$39.10; interpreter and clerk, \$10; small items, \$26.71 Taxes on account of dyke, Sumas reserve, No. 10, \$82.37, arrears, \$68.38, No. 4, \$103.90; Barnston Island Dyking Co., pumping, etc., on 130 ac., \$52	134 55 75 81 306 65
Okanagan Agency (\$382.60)— Assistant in office, 54½ d., \$100; typewriting, \$15.70; postage, \$32.30 Electric light, Vernon, 1 m., \$3, Summerland, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$15.25 Telephone: Okanagan, rent, 3 m. to June 30, \$6, tolls, \$28.35; Summerland, rent, 11 m. to Mar. 31, \$24, tolls, \$64.60 Wood, 7 cords, \$24.50; premium on bond, \$7; small items, \$24.77	148 00 18 25 122 95 56 27
Siwash Creek: Iabour, 22 d., \$33; supplies, \$4.13. Queen Charlotte Agency (\$251.30)—	37 13
Postage, \$17; rent of telephones, two, 12 m. each, \$48, one, 9 m., \$22.50, tolls, \$12.50 Wood, 21 cords, \$104; coal oil, 4 cases, \$13.70; small items, \$33.60,	$100 00 \\ 151 30$
Stikine Agency (\$653.15)— Rent of house and office, 12 m., \$300; wood, 32 cords, \$285; postage, \$11 Coal oil, 5½ tins, \$24.50; lamp, \$15.55; small items, \$17.10	596 00 57 15
Stuart Lake Agency (\$982.32)— Office rent and house allowance, 11 m. to Feb. 28, \$275; wood, 9 cords, \$36 Telephone rent, 7 m. to Feb. 28, \$17.50; telephone tolls and telegrams, \$19.37 Bulls, 2, \$585; transportation, \$17.65; postage, \$15; small items, \$16.80	311 00 36 87 634 45
West Coast Agency (\$544.11)— Rent of office, 11 m. to Feb. 28, \$220; rent of telephone, 12 m. to June 30, \$42 Telephone tolls and telegrams, \$16.76; postage and p. o. box, \$48 Wood, 10 loads, \$17; coal, 2½ t., \$13.80; small items, \$23.25 Expenses re launch Wekeninnish: 2 buildings near dock, \$138.30; pipe line and 50 ft.	262 00 64 76 54 05 163 30
hose, \$25 Williams Lake Agency (\$451.99)— Rent of office, 12 m., \$120; postage, \$25; telegrams and telephones, \$18.80 Arrest and transportation of insane Indian, \$108.90; wood, 8 cords, \$24 Work on weir gates, 2 d., \$12; premium on bond, \$7; small items, \$8 One-third bailiff's expenses re supervision of Alkali lake water supply	163 80 1 32 90 27 00 128 29
Inspectorates (\$840.14)— Chief Inspectorate: rent of telephone, 12 m., \$48; telephone tolls, \$3.90; postage and p. o. drawer, \$30; binding 42 vols. Annual Reports on Indian Affairs, \$105; mounting 16 blue prints, \$35; small items, \$17.15. Northern Inspectorate: rent of telephone, 12 m., \$66; telephone tolls, \$2.25; stenographer at 40c. an hr., \$106; postage, \$20. Southeastern Inspectorate: rent of telephone, 12 m., \$36; telephone tolls, \$23.60; telegrams, \$27.19; postage, \$26; typewriting, \$10.80; interpreter, \$10; auto hire, \$33; cork carpet, 19½ yd., \$29.25; small items, \$28.97.	239 05 194 25 229 81 177 03
General: freight and express, \$170.03; travel, \$7	159,907 46
Less, charged to War vote	750 00
=	159,157 46
Surveys—Arpentages.	
H. H. Browne, B.C.L.S., surveying Cheakimus Reserve: salary, 93 d. to Sept. 28 at \$10; assistants, 88 d. at \$4, 234 d. at \$3, 148½ d. at \$2, 10 d. at \$1.50; board and lodging, \$208; provisions, \$550.40; fares, \$94.30; express, \$37.80; cartage, \$31.50; livery, \$19; camp outfit, \$17.15; telegrams, \$4.35.	3,258 50
A. H. Green, B.C.L.S.: salary, \$3,600; travel, \$15.20; small items, \$18.30	3,633 50
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	6,892 00

Yukon.	\$ cts.
Relief, medical attendance and medicines (\$10,899.13)— Anderson, S. P., Forty Mile: bacon, 37½ lb., \$19.25; sundry provisions, \$50.75. Arctic Trading Co., White Horse: flour, 746 lb., \$71.25; provisions, \$202.84; socks, 90c Binet Bros., Mayo Landing: flour, 720 lb., \$94.80; bacon, 25 lb., \$11.25; provisions, \$73.95. Cadzow, I., Rampart House: flour, 400 lb., \$69.80; provisions, \$65.25. Carmack's Trading Post: flour, 504 lb., \$81.25; sundry provisions, \$156.25. Chambers, H., Champagne: flour, 456 lb., \$269.50; sundry provisions, \$466.50 Klondike Thawing Machine Co., Dawson: cartridges, 50 boxes, \$81.50; netting, 60 yd., \$30; rope, 120½ lb., \$60.81; twine, cotton, 14½ lb., \$14.25, salmon, 28 balls, \$91; small items, \$29.80 Levae, R., Dawson: flour, 500 lb., \$62; sundry provisions, \$146 Lowe, F., Dawson, burial expenses, \$87; Pacific Cold Storage Co., beef, 191 lb., \$61.12. Spence, J. N., Dawson: flour, 2,364 lb., \$266.75; bacon, 30 lb., \$16.50; provisions, \$404.80. Taylor, Drury, Pedlar, & Co., Whitehorse: flour, 4,262 lb., \$452.42; bacon, 46½ lb.,	70 00 274 99 180 00 135 05 237 50 736 00 307 36 208 00 148 12 688 05
\$20; provisions, \$878.13; small items, \$10.50. Watson, M., Carcross: flour, 2,400 lb., \$168; bacon, 720 lb., \$216; provisions, \$240 Payments under \$50: provisions, \$31; clothing, \$13; lumber, 288 ft., \$17.28; seeds, \$11.75; wood, 5 loads, \$33; small items, \$17.20 Medical officers: Dr. W. B. Clarke, Whitehorse, 11 m. to Feb. 28, \$1,100, travel, \$13.80;	1,361 05 624 00 123 23
Dr. J. O. Lachapelle, Dawson, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$1,200, travel, \$69	2,382 80 100 00 509 48
Whitehorse General Hospital, 185 d. at \$3.50	2,535 00 287 25
General expenses (\$3,454.87)— Superintendent, Rev. J. Hawksley, salary, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$3,000; travel, \$365.70; telegrams, \$64.67; printing cheques, \$17.50; premium on bond, \$7	3,454 87
Less refund by Indian on account of relief.	14,362 75 8 75
·	14,354 00
Indian Education Instruction des Couveges	
Indian Education—Instruction des Sauvages.	
Industrial Schools—Ecoles industrielles.	4 007 00
Industrial Schools—Ecoles industrielles. Alert Bay, B.C.: grant, \$4,283.65; slates, \$3.55. Brandon, Man. (\$20,329.31)— Grant, \$14,187.05; postage, \$55; premium on accident insurance policy, \$2 Drums, bugles and cords, \$102.60; pump, \$13.50; veterinary services, \$106.75 Travelling expenses with pupils, \$32.40; freight and cartage, \$191.55 Gurney steam boiler, \$1,381.28; taking out 2 boilers and installing new ones, 1,471 h., \$304; material, drayage, etc., \$415.55 Building and repairs, W. J. Lang, contractor: barn, 56 h., \$28, material, \$99.95; well,	4,287 20 14,244 05 222 85 223 95 2,600 83
Industrial Schools—Ecoles industrielles. Alert Bay, B.C.: grant, \$4,283.65; slates, \$3.55. Brandon, Man. (\$20,329.31)— Grant, \$14,187.05; postage, \$55; premium on accident insurance policy, \$2 Drums, bugles and cords, \$102.60; pump, \$13.50; veterinary services, \$106.75 Travelling expenses with pupils, \$32.40; freight and cartage, \$191.55. Gurney steam boiler, \$1,381.28; taking out 2 boilers and installing new ones, 1,471 h., \$804; material, drayage, etc., \$415.55. Building and repairs, W. J. Lang, contractor: barn, 56 h., \$28, material, \$99.95; well, 2,676½ h., \$840.95, material, \$483.70; cement, \$155.77; contractor's commission at 10 p. c., \$134.09. General repairs: windmill and pump, \$127.70; electrical, \$24.60; plumbing and steam-	14,244 05 222 85 223 95
Industrial Schools—Ecoles industrielles. Alert Bay, B.C.: grant, \$4,283.65; slates, \$3.55. Brandon, Man. (\$20,329.31)— Grant, \$14,187.05; postage, \$55; premium on accident insurance policy, \$2. Drums, bugles and cords, \$102.60; pump, \$13.50; veterinary services, \$106.75. Travelling expenses with pupils, \$32.40; freight and cartage, \$191.55. Gurney steam boiler, \$1,381.28; taking out 2 boilers and installing new ones, 1,471 h., \$304; material, drayage, etc., \$415.55. Building and repairs, W. J. Lang, contractor: barn, 56 h., \$28, material, \$99.95; well, 2,676½ h., \$840.95, material, \$483.70; cement, \$155.77; contractor's commission at 10 p. c., \$134.09. General repairs: windmill and pump, \$127.70; electrical, \$24.60; plumbing and steam-fitting, \$329.45; papering assistant farmers' cottage, \$43.75; paint, hardware, etc., \$378.09; sundry labour and material, \$391.58. Clayoquot, B.C., grant. Coqualeetza, B.C.: grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$11,550; medical attendance, \$39; hospital treat-	14,244 05 222 85 223 95 2,600 83
Industrial Schools—Ecoles industrielles. Alert Bay, B.C.: grant, \$4,283.65; slates, \$3.55. Brandon, Man. (\$20,329.31)— Grant, \$14,187.05; postage, \$55; premium on accident insurance policy, \$2. Drums, bugles and cords, \$102.60; pump, \$13.50; veterinary services, \$106.75. Travelling expenses with pupils, \$32.40; freight and cartage, \$191.55. Gurney steam boiler, \$1,381.28; taking out 2 boilers and installing new ones, 1,471 h., \$304; material, drayage, etc., \$415.55. Building and repairs, W. J. Lang, contractor: barn, 56 h., \$28, material, \$99.95; well, 2,676½ h., \$840.95, material, \$483.70; cement, \$155.77; contractor's commission at 10 p. c., \$134.09. General repairs: windmill and pump, \$127.70; electrical, \$24.60; plumbing and steam-fitting, \$329.45; papering assistant farmers' cottage, \$43.75; paint, hardware, etc., \$378.09; sundry labour and material, \$391.58. Clayoquot, B.C., grant. Coqualeetza, B.C.: grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$11,550; medical attendance, \$39; hospital treatment, etc., \$64.65; drugs and medical supplies, \$71.39; flags, \$10.50; travelling expenses of pupils, \$255.15. Elkhorn, Man. (\$15,300.07)—	14,244 05 222 85 223 95 2,600 83 1,742 46 1,295 17
Industrial Schools—Ecoles industrielles. Alert Bay, B.C.: grant, \$4,283.65; slates, \$3.55. Brandon, Man. (\$20,329.31)— Grant, \$14,187.05; postage, \$55; premium on accident insurance policy, \$2. Drums, bugles and cords, \$102.60; pump, \$13.50; veterinary services, \$106.75 Travelling expenses with pupils, \$32.40; freight and cartage, \$191.55 Gurney steam boiler, \$1,381.28; taking out 2 boilers and installing new ones, 1,471 h., \$804; material, drayage, etc., \$415.55 Building and repairs, W. J. Lang, contractor: barn, 56 h., \$28, material, \$99.95; well, 2,676½ h., \$840.95, material, \$483.70; cement, \$155.77; contractor's commission at 10 p. c., \$134.09. General repairs: windmill and pump, \$127.70; electrical, \$24.60; plumbing and steam-fitting, \$329.45; papering assistant farmers' cottage, \$43.75; paint, hardware, etc., \$378.09; sundry labour and material, \$391.58. Clayoquot, B.C., grant. Coqualectza, B.C.: grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$11,550; medical attendance, \$39; hospital treatment, etc., \$64.65; drugs and medical supplies, \$71.39; flags, \$10.50; travelling expenses of pupils, \$255.15. Elkhorn, Man. (\$15,300.07)— Bread, 32,379 lb., \$1,643.95; meat, fish and suet, 6,697½ lb., \$1,000.92; tea, 400 lb., \$100 Soap, 1,800 lb. at 6.53½c.; provisions and supplies, \$71.49.06; seeds, \$21.20 Rubbers, 13 pr., \$50.05; boot repairs, \$148.82; clothing and material, \$75.80 Coal, 255.19 t., \$2, 314.86; commission on purchase of coal, \$53.48; carbide, 93 drums, \$461 Gasoline, 1,052 gal., \$400.52; twine, 400 lb., \$72; hose, 50 ft., \$17.50 Threshing grain, 2,563 bush., \$208.40; veterinary services, \$16.50; hog troughs, 2, \$11. Rent of telephone, 12 m. to May 31, \$22; telephone and telegrams, \$17.45 Postage and p.o. box, \$44; small items, \$12.23. Travelling expenses: pupils, parents and guardians, \$521.49; with doctor, \$34.30; recruiting pupils, \$95.39 Rebuilding horse stable: material per contract, \$645; labour, 170 h., \$68 Sundry repairs: implements and horseshoeing, \$279.80; harness	14, 244 05 222 85 223 95 2, 600 83 1,742 46 1,295 17 5,574 80 11,990 69 2,744 87 1,187 86 274 67 2,829 34 490 02 235 90 39 45 56 23 651 18 713 00
Industrial Schools—Ecoles industrielles. Alert Bay, B.C.: grant, \$4,283.65; slates, \$3.55. Brandon, Man. (\$20,329.31)— Grant, \$14,187.05; postage, \$55; premium on accident insurance policy, \$2. Drums, bugles and cords, \$102.60; pump, \$13.50; veterinary services, \$106.75. Travelling expenses with pupils, \$32.40; freight and cartage, \$191.55. Gurney steam boiler, \$1,381.28; taking out 2 boilers and installing new ones, 1,471 h., \$804; material, drayage, etc., \$415.55. Building and repairs, W. J. Lang, contractor: barn, 56 h., \$28, material, \$99.95; well, 2,676½ h., \$840.95, material, \$483.70; cement, \$155.77; contractor's commission at 10 p. c., \$134.09. General repairs: windmill and pump, \$127.70; electrical, \$24.60; plumbing and steam-fitting, \$329.45; papering assistant farmers' cottage, \$43.75; paint, hardware, etc., \$378.09; sundry labour and material, \$391.58. Clayoquot, B.C., grant. Coqualeetza, B.C.: grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$11,550; medical attendance, \$39; hospital treatment, etc., \$64.65; drugs and medical supplies, \$71.39; flags, \$10.50; travelling expenses of pupils, \$255.15. Elkhorn, Man. (\$15,300.07)— Bread, 32,879 lb., \$1,643.95; meat, fish and suet, 6,697½ lb., \$1,000.92; tea, 400 lb., \$100. Soap, 1,800 lb. at 6.53½c.; provisions and supplies, \$1,049.06; seeds, \$21.20. Rubbers, 13 pr., \$50.05; boot repairs, \$148.82; clothing and material, \$75.80. Coal, 255.19 t., \$2,314.86; commission on purchase of coal, \$53.48; carbide, 93 drums, \$461. Gasoline, 1,052 gal., \$400.52; twine, 400 lb., \$72; hose, 50 ft., \$17.50. Threshing grain, 2,563 bush., \$208.40; veterinary services, \$16.50; hog troughs, 2, \$11. Rent of telephone, 12 m. to May 31, \$22; telephone and telegrams, \$17.45. Postage and p.o. box, \$44; small items, \$12.23. Travelling expenses: pupils, parents and guardians, \$521.49; with doctor, \$34.30; recruiting pupils, \$95.39.	14, 244 05 222 85 223 95 2, 600 83 1,742 46 1,295 17 5,574 80 11,990 69 2,744 87 1,187 86 274 67 2,829 34 490 02 235 90 39 45 56 23 651 18

Indian Education—Continued.—Instruction des sauvages—Suite.	\$ c	ets.
Brought forward	52,014	14
${\it Industrial Schools} {\rm Concluded.} {\it Ecoles industrielles} {\rm Fin.}$		
Elkhorn, Man—Concluded. Salaries, 12 m. to Mar. 31: principal, A. E. Wilson, \$1,000; teachers, Miss M. Wilson, \$420, Miss P. McDougall, April, \$35, Miss A. M. Waller, 2 m. to June 30, \$70, Miss J. Pickett, 7 m., \$245; matron, Miss E. M. Vidal, \$420; nurse and assistant matron, Mrs. M. L. Benton, \$360; seamstresses, Mrs. E. H. McCorkindale, 2 m. to May 31, \$50, Miss A. Brown, 5-63 m. to Nov. 30, \$140. 83, Miss E. M. Allais, 3-52 m., \$87. 10; cook, Miss F. Underwood, \$360; laundress, Miss D. Wilson, \$240; supervisor, Wm. Barker, \$360; farm instructor, W. J. Lawrence, \$600; carpenter and mechanic, James Goldie, \$720; assistant farmer, gardener, fireman and watchman, Jas., T. Watson, \$360.	5,467	,
 Kamloops, B.C.: grant, \$8,400; hospital maintenance, 9 m., \$475; drugs and medical supplies, \$50.80; prizes, \$22.50; sewing machines, 4, \$144; washing machines and wringers, 2 each, \$68; stoves, 5, \$105; furniture, \$47.70; bath tubs, 4, \$60; chemical closet, \$12; drums, 8, \$36; blacksmith's outfit, etc., \$94.45; repairs to pumping plants, \$52.30; freight, \$14.79 	9,582	
Kootenay, B.C. (\$13,574.83)— Grant. Fencing: lumber and moulding, \$257.04; cedar posts, \$188.75; cement posts, \$215; iron	11,200	00
gates, \$135	795	79
Repairs to water system: material, \$240.64; labour, 294.2 d., \$1,250.20; blacksmithing, etc., \$10.50; rubber hip boots, 1 pr., \$15; livery, \$41; drayage, \$21.70	1,579	
\$27.16	9,899	
fares, \$4. Mohawk Institute, Ont.: grant, \$13,200; inspection, \$18; prizes, \$8.50; small items, \$4.97 Mount Elgin Institute, Ont. (\$14,865.48)—	$8,740 \\ 13,231$	
Grant, \$10,988.76; inspection, \$19.50; travelling expenses, \$36.10; small items, \$11.97 Medical attendance, \$134.50; hospital maintenance, etc., \$62.25; drugs and medical	11,056	33
supplies, \$68.73. Rent of pasture land, 1 y., \$615; half cost of Delco Light Plant complete, \$300 Advance to S. R. McVitty on account of water system Wiring school building per contract, \$450; fencing material, \$160.50. General repairs: iron tanks, 5, and installing same, \$382.56; changing wiring and installing electric fixtures, \$151.44; plumbing, \$217.02; paint, etc., painting and papering, \$211.35;	265 915 1,000 610	00 00 50
board, lodging and fares, \$55.80	1,018	
Grant, \$26,379,85; Indian handicraft instructor, M. Blondeau, 12 m., \$240; postage, \$58 Maintenance of pupil, 12 m., \$60; fare, \$6.35; wheel barrows, 3, \$24	26,677 90 973	35
and equipment per contract \$3,720, less \$28 for one injector, \$3,692; board and lodging of men, \$402.50; fares and messages, \$30.45; freight, etc., \$87.60	10,479	68
Red Deer, Alta.: grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$8,623.40; postage, \$30; vaccine, \$1.50; sink, \$30; lumber, \$350.24; paint, hardware, etc., \$142.72; paper and paper hanging, \$40.49 St. Joseph's, Alta.: grant, \$5,662.50; postage, \$20; plate glass, \$5 Shingwauk Home, Ont.: grant, \$5,221.15; inspection, \$14.25; travelling expenses, \$18.40;	7,218 5,687	
small items, \$15.50	5,269	30
inspection, \$56.25; drugs and medical supplies, \$200.42; slates, \$7.20; garden tools and seeds, \$76.88; coffins, 2, \$10; travelling expenses, \$302.03	16,179 9,800	
Boarding Schools: Ontario—Pensionnats: Ontario.		
Albany Mission, grant, 12 m. to Dec. 31. Cecilia Jeffrey: grant, \$7,697.69; slates and pencils, \$8.70.	3,064 7,706	
Chapleau: grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$2,167.64; drugs and medical supplies, \$67.73; constable's travel, \$8.30; repairs to well, \$50.36; sundry repairs, \$53.98	2,348	01
Fort Frances: grant, \$6,600; inspection, \$12; survey and plan, \$13; clocks, \$7; repairs, school buildings, \$189.16, water system, \$257.44; gasoline engine, \$33.20	$7,111 \\ 1,050$	
expenses, \$28.98	8,027 3,216	
Carried forward	242, 278	30

Indian Education—Continued.—Instruction des sauvages—Suite.	\$ cts.
Brought forward	242,278 30
Boarding Schools: Manitoba—Pensionnats: Manitoba.	
Birtle: grant, \$7,426.02; flag pole, \$5.90; clock, \$5	7,436 92 11,199 57
Fort Alexander: grant, \$6,600; travelling expenses with pupils, \$54.78; iron tanks, 3, \$162; repairs to heating system and plumbing, \$360.70; men's board, fares and freight, \$58.42	7,235 90
repairs to heating system and plumbing, \$360.70; men's board, fares and freight, \$58.42 McKay: grant, \$7,950.f.* 'to be deducted in 1918-19); hay, 20.68 t., \$434.28; hose, 50 ft. Norway House: grant, \$1,000.50, cannot, 12 m., \$560; hire of horse, 4 m., \$60; 2 horses and 3 cows, \$675; hay, delivered, 10 t., \$160; lumber, \$156.24; paint and brushes, \$25.75; repairs to lighting system, \$77.75; sundry repairs, \$29.30; allowance for gasoline for	8,672 77
school plant, \$169.71. Pine Creek, grant. Portage la Prairie: grant, \$8,250; travelling expenses, \$21.71; boiler sections, 2, \$50; putting	14,534 55 9,780 06
in metallic ceilings, \$413.38; sundry repairs, \$66.49	8,801 58 5,652 62
Boarding Schools: Saskatchewan—Pensionnats: Saskatchewan.	
Cowessess: grant, \$7,339.61; desks and chair, \$167.49; slates, 9 doz., \$15.20; clock, \$8.50 Duck Lake, grant, \$14,463.22, overpayment, \$10.13 (to be deducted in 1918-19)	7,530 80 14,473 35
small items, \$5.45. Gordon's: grant, \$5,066.32; gates, 2, \$22; paint, etc., \$4.35. Lac la Plonge: grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$4,893.75; flag, \$4.66. Lac la Ronge, grant. Muscowequan's: grant, \$6,750; slates, \$4. Onion Lake, Church of England: grant, \$3,252.42; slates, \$3. Onion Lake, Roman Catholic: grant, \$5,074.07; dumb-bells, \$28.63; slates, \$6.16. Round Lake: grant, \$4,197.05; slates, \$15.20. Thunderchild's, grant.	7,457 01 5,092 67 4,898 41 6,749 80 6,754 00 3,255 42 5,108 86 4,212 25 5,250 48
Boarding Schools: Alberta—Pensionnats: Alberta.	
Blood, Church of England: grant, \$6,667.65; flag, \$6.40; freighting supplies, \$11.50 (to be	e eok ke
deducted from grant in 1918-19). Blood, Roman Catholic: grant, \$5,873.44; fire escape, \$45; paint, etc., \$150; lumber, \$50; freight, \$2.	6,685 55 6,120 44
Blue Quills, grant. Crowfoot: grant, \$4,807.27; covering basement wall, per tender, \$82; repairs, material, \$82.75, labour, 215 h., \$106.75; railway fares, \$3.70.	4,950 00 5,082 47
Ermineskin's: grant, \$7,403.72; clock, \$5. Fort Chipewyan: grant, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$4,858.21; sewing machines, 2, \$68.30. Lesser Slave Lake, Church of England: grant, \$1,148.84; slates, \$6.50. Lesser Slave Lake, Roman Catholic, grant. Old Sun's (\$5,384.65)—	7,408 72 4,926 51 1,155 34 1,873 46
Grant, \$3,750.44; gasoline engine, \$97; hog and poultry wire, 60 rd, \$28	3,875 44 414 80 448 50
Building septic tank per contract. Repairs: plumbing, 404 h., \$301.92; carpentering, \$60.85; expenses re old pumping engine, \$40.30; hardware, etc., \$216.26; small items, \$26.58	645 91
Peigan, Church of England: grant, \$3,252.14; barbed wire, 12 spools, \$66; posts, 400, \$48; fence droppers, 1 M, \$20; small items, \$8.90	3,395 04
\$6; fencing garden and pasture, \$108.75; building chimney, \$47.50 St. Albert: grant, \$10,800; slates, 4 doz., \$8 St. Bruno: grant, \$5,774.95; slates, 3 doz., \$9 Sarcee: grant, \$3,098.69; refrigerator, \$160; dumb-bells and clubs, \$16.97; potato scale powder, 50 lb., \$15; coffins, 3, \$43; glass, hardware, etc., \$89.89; repairs to heating and water systems, \$352.75; plumber's board, \$15.40; express, \$7; building root-house, 3375	3,616 10 10,808 00 5,783 95
h., \$104.75, material, \$49.20. Sturgeon Lake: grant, \$2,867.73; slates, 4 doz., \$16.80. Vermilion, grant; \$2,737.05, overpayment, \$101.25 (to be deducted in 1918–19). Wabiskaw Lake, Church of England: grant, \$3,017.58; slates and freight, \$3.65 Wabiskaw Lake, Roman Catholic, grant. Whitefish Lake, grant, 3 m. to June 30, 3 m. to Dec. 31.	3,952 65 2,884 53 2,838 30 3,021 23 2,569 04 471 14
Carried forward	469,302 44

Indian Education—Continued—Instruction des sauvages—Suite.		
Brought forward	469,302	44
Boarding Schools: British Columbia-Pensionnats: Colombie-Britannique.		
Ahousaht: grant, 2 m. to May 31, \$550; desks, 25, \$172.70; small items, \$6.10. Alberni, grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31 Alert Bay: grant, \$2,881.16; travelling expenses, constable with truant, \$70.60; slates, \$1.50. All Hallows: grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31. Kitamaat, grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31. Port Simpson, grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31 St. Mary's: grant, \$11,340; drugs and medical supplies, \$118.60; antitoxine, \$12; slates and	728 8 3,656 2,953 2,020 2,981 3,097	12 26 65 13
ink, \$12.29. Sechelt: grant, \$4,160.75; hospital treatment, 38 d., \$57; drugs and medical supplies, \$83.17; burial expenses, \$25; sundry supplies, etc., \$31.24; grant toward cost of erecting new school buildings, \$800; allowance for maintenance of six of staff during rebuilding of school, 5 m.,	11,482	85
\$500. Squamish, grant. Squamish, grant. Stuart Lake: grant, 15 m. to Mar. 31, \$8,242.68, less \$800 advanced in 1916-17; medical services and expenses, Dr. Stone, \$91.25; drugs and medical supplies, \$92.80; desks, 67, \$354.77; fire extinguishers and liquid, 12, \$109.88; supplies for bee-keeping, \$24.65.	5,657 5,500 8,116	00
Boarding Schools: Northwest Territories and Yukon Territory—Pensionnats: Territoires du Nord- Ouest et du Yukon.	•	
Carcross, Y. T.: grant, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$4,567.50; fire extinguishers and liquid, 12, \$124.80; repairs to force pumps, \$14.40; making well, 106½ d., \$727.25; material, \$225.30; freight, cartage, etc., \$218.32. Fort Resolution, N.W.T., grant, 12 m. to Dec. 31. Hay River, N.W.T., grant, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$4,286.52; oxen and harness, \$215; sled, \$42.15;	5,877 7,864	
furnaces, 2, \$168.66; furnace fittings, pipes, etc., \$164.75; burners and ellcocks, \$27.50; freight and freighting, \$587.98; small items, \$18.54	5,511 7,918	10 26
Day Schools: Nova Scotia.—Externats: Nouvelle-Ecosse.		
Afton: teacher, Win. J. Rogers, \$500; inspection, \$7.50; truant officer and janitor, \$75; coal, 6 tons, \$42; repairs to shed, \$47.10; small items, \$16.22. Bear River: teacher, Agatha McGinty, \$400; inspection, \$14.45; janitor, \$15; wood, 4½ cords, \$12.45; janitor, \$15; wood, 4½ cords, \$15.45; d, 4½ cords, \$15; wood, 4½ cords, \$15; wood, 4½ cords, \$15; wood, 4½ cords, \$15	687	82
Eskasoni: teacher, James McNeil, \$450; inspection, \$12.80; janitor work and supplying kindlings, \$22; biscuits, 220 lb., \$30.40; wood, 8 cords, \$28; cost and removal of old chapel to be used for teacher's residence, \$200, repairs and alterations. \$198.75; expenses re water	478	
system, \$71.37; small items, \$17.85. Indian Cove: teacher, Gertrude McGirr, \$410; inspection, \$11; janitor, \$35; sundry supplies,	1,031	
\$18.98 Malagawatch, repairs to school house Middle River: teacher, John A. McRae, \$500; truant officer, \$25; janitor work, \$45; coal and	474 s 27	
trucking, 6 tons, \$46.50; small items, \$12.30. Millbrook: teacher, Jessie Scott, \$400; inspection, \$10; janitor, \$8; wood, 7 cords, \$32; small	628 8	80
items, \$11.21	461	21
residence, house and lot, \$50, repairs, \$119.93; small items, \$3.05	631	98
officer, \$18.75; janitor, \$45; labour on grounds, \$31.50. Shubenacadie: teacher, Mary A. Shortt, \$400; inspection, \$14; janitor work and supplying wood, \$70; biscuits, \$7.14; building teacher's residence, labour, 167.55 d., \$578.20, material,	241	25
\$373.06; freight and cartage, \$33.67; small items, \$9.60. Sydney: teachers, Eileen Boyle, 3 m. to June 30, \$100, Catherine Gallagher, 6 m. 19 d. to Mar. 31, \$238; inspection, \$14.40; janitor. \$48; coal, 7½ tons, \$39.75; stove, pipes and board,	1,485 6	67
\$17.80; sundry supplies and Christmas gifts, \$58.01; repairs, etc., \$31.27 Tuft's Cove: teacher, Geo. F. Richardson, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$300; rent of school building, 9	547 5	2 3
m., \$90; coal, 2 tons, \$23. Whycocomagh: teacher, Mrs. Annie Macnell, \$400, arrears, \$14; truant officer, \$40; janitor, \$25; coal and truckage, 5 tons, \$38.75; building store-house, \$47.03; small items, \$24.57.	413 (589 3	
Day Schools: New Brunswick-Externats: Nouveau-Brunswick.		
Big Cove: teachers, Alice McLaughlin, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$300, Rita Gideon, 3 m. to Mar. 31, \$100; truant officer, \$50; janitor, \$42; wood, 20 cord, \$80; coal and truckage, \$31; pump and pipe, \$20.05; small items, \$12.42. Burnt Church: teachers Harriet Keating, 3 m. to June 30, \$112.50, Margaret Isaacs, 3 m. to Sept. 30, \$112.50, Rebecca Isaacs, 6 m. to Mar. 31, \$225; truant officer, \$50; janitor,	635 4	
\$50; wood, 16 cord, \$82; stove, pipes, etc., \$25.30; sundry supplies and labour, \$51.77 Carried forward	709 (551,710 (-
Callot 101 Water.	201,110 (~~

Indian Education—Continued.—Instruction des sauvages—Suite.	\$ cts.
Brought forward	551,710 00
Day Schools: New Brunswick—Concluded—Externats: Nouveau-Brunswick—Fin.	
Edmundston: teacher, Annie Michaud, \$500; janitor, \$30; wood, 18 cords, \$94.50; supplies and labour, \$29.16.	653 66
Eel Ground: teachers, Margaret Isaacs, 3 m. to June 30, \$100, Harriet Keating, 9 m. to Mar. 31, \$337.50; truant officer, \$50; janitor, \$100; provisions and supplies, \$135.44	722 94
Eel River: teacher, Marie LeBlanc, \$450; truant officer, \$25; janitor, \$20; coal and hauling.	603 18
9.75 tons, \$90.25; small items, \$17.93. Kingsclear: teacher, Florence O'Brien, \$437.50; janitor, \$50; wood, 4½ cords, \$36.50; supplies	
and labour, \$28.96. Oromocto: teachers, Mrs. Blanche McCaffrey, 3 m. to June 30, \$100, Alexa McDonough, 9 m.	552 96
to Mar. 31, \$238; truant officer, \$21.84; janitor, \$42: wood, 8 cords, \$64; small items, \$4.59. Red Bank: teacher, Ena A. Cormier, \$400; truant officer, \$30; janitor, \$50; coal and hauling, \$23; fencing and gates, \$26.82; paint, oil, etc., \$48.84; painting school house, 33 d., \$82.50; constructing beliry, \$65.12; building wood shed, \$14.98; suntry supplies and labour, \$35.99.	470 43 777 25
St. Mary's: teacher, Mary T. Hughes, \$437.50; truant officer, \$23.75; janitor, \$50; water rates, \$12; coal, 14.35 tons, \$196.90; sundry supplies and labour, \$50.86	
Tobique: teacher, Ethel F. McGrand, \$512.50; domestic science classes, 7 m., \$84; truant officer, \$50; wood and cutting, \$44.50; stove and pipes, \$21.80; sundry supplies and labour,	776 01
\$47.35. Woodstock: teacher, Genevieve Brophy, \$425; truant officer, \$25; janitor, \$50; wood, 9 cords,	760 15
\$84.50; small items, \$9.42.	593 92
Day Schools: Prince Edward Island—Externats: Ile du Prince-Edouard.	
Lennox Island: teacher, Jacob Sark, \$400; inspection, \$7; truant officer, \$25; janitor, \$50; coal, 3 tons, \$28.65; repairs to teacher's residence, \$69.99; small items, \$16.20	596 84
Rocky Point: teachers, Mathilda Labobe, 25 d. to June 30, \$25, Mary Mitchell, 6 m., 8 d. to Mar. 31, \$160; janitor, \$15; lumber, etc., \$26.45; building closet, \$25; small items, \$8.07.	259 52
Day Schools: Quebec-Externats: Québec.	
Bersimis: teacher, Sister St. Eugene, \$550; rent of school house, 12 m., \$200; prizes, \$10; coal, 10 tons, \$115; wheelbarrows and shovels, \$25.20; lumber, shingles, etc., \$176.99; cellar door, \$14.25; digging cellar, 377 h., \$75.40; carpentering, 33 d., \$82.50; sundry repairs, \$107.53; freight, cartage, etc., \$112.75; small items, \$18.18. Caughnawaga Boys': supervisors, Sister Mary Joseph Edward, 3 m. to June 30, Sister Mary Gabriel, 9 m. to Mar, 31, and 4 teachers, \$2,075; inspection, \$18.90; truant officer, 13 m., \$32.50; janitor, \$216.66; prizes, \$10.75; wood, 5 cords, \$29.30; repairs to furnace and heating system, \$71.47; boring well,75 h., \$40.40; sandry supplies, repairs and services, \$64.96; small	1,487 80
items, \$16.26; coal, 102.55 tons, \$804.52, less charged to the following Caughnawaga Schools-Girls', \$222, Bush, \$44.34, Mission, \$44.34, St. Isidore Road, \$44.34, and to General Expenditure, Missellaneous, \$148. Caughnawaga Girls': supervisors, Sister Mary Joseph Edward, 3 m. to June 30, Sister Mary Gabriel, 9 m. to Mar. 31, and 4 teachers, \$1,575; inspection, \$18.90; truant officer, 13 m., \$32.50; janitor, \$200; desks and chairs, \$186.90; supplies and prizes, \$45.45; wood, 4½ cords, \$24.30; coal, detailed under Boys' School, \$222; lumber, \$38.70; repairs, services, etc.,	2,877 70
\$11.80; small items, \$17.04 Caughnawaga Bush: teacher, Mrs. A. Beauvais, \$450; inspection, \$18.40; truant officer, 13 m., \$32.50; janitor, \$35; coal, detailed under Boys' School, \$44.34, 1 ton, \$10.85; wood, 6 cords, \$30.80; repairs to teacher's residence, \$27.50; supplies and prizes, \$24.31	2,402 59
Caughnawaga Mission: teacher, Gertrude Thomson, \$625; inspection, \$16.90; truant officer, \$32.50; janitor, \$65; coal. detailed under Boys' School. \$44.34.5 tons. \$47.10; wood. 7	673 70
cords, \$32.55; supplies and prizes, \$25.15 Chenail: teachers, Katherine McCaffrey, 3 m. to June 30, \$112.50, Aileen Foran, 9 m. to Mar. 31, \$300; inspection, \$18.75; truant officer, \$30; janitor, \$25; coal and hauling, 5.46 tons,	888 54
\$53.14; small items, \$24.45. Chetlain: teachers, Lucie Foran, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$337.50, Margaret Delorme, 3 m. to Mar. 31, \$150; inspection, \$18.75; truant officer, \$30; janitor, \$30; transporting teacher, \$20; coal,	563 84
3.9 tons, \$37.25; small items, \$10.50. Congo Bridge: teacher, Helen J. White, \$487.50; inspection, \$8.25; janitor, \$6.25; wood, 10	634 00
Cornwall Island: teachers, Mamie O'Hare, 30 d. to May 31, \$75, Minnie Roundpoint, 1 m. to	562 22
June 30, \$32, Geneva Legarde, 6 m. 21 d. to Mar. 31, \$302.50; inspection, \$20.65; truant officer, \$30; janitor, \$8.33; coal, 4.35 tons, \$37.62; small items, \$10.92	517 02 165 00 4,765 06
en en en en en en en en en en en en en e	

Indian Education—Continued.—Instruction des sauvages—Suite.	\$ c	ets.
Brought forward	574,014	33
Day Schools: Quebec—Concluded.—Externals: Quebec—Fin.		
Maniwaki: inspection, \$8.25; janitor, \$15.50; provisions, \$29.85; sewing material, supplies and		
prizes, \$35.71; wood, 10 cords, \$35; repairs to school-house, \$29.10	153	
16 cords, \$38; small items, \$8.57 Mistassini: teacher, Charles Iserhoff, 3 m. to Sept. 30, 1916, 3 m. to Sept. 30, 1917, \$150; football,	510	
etc., \$4.85. Oka Country: teachers, Violet Mac Namara, 3 m. to June 30, \$125, Francis E. Saunders, 6 m. 19 d. to Mar. 31, \$297.50; inspection, \$20; truant officer, \$30; janitor, \$35; wood, 25 cords,	154	89
\$89; sewer pipe and placing same, \$33.60; small items, \$21.03	651	13
\$20; janitor, \$25; wood, 16 cords, \$28; cleaning class rooms, \$11.25	634	25
stallation, \$98.90; sundry services, etc., \$17.75. Rupert's House: wood, 5 piles, \$25; cutting wood, \$16; small items, \$15.35.	1,044 56	17 35
St. Francis, Protestant: teacher, Henry L. Masta, \$500; inspection, \$10; janitor, \$25; wood, and cutting, 15 cords, \$73.50; small items, \$11.70. St. Francis, Roman Catholic: teacher, Sister L. Woods, \$1,200; inspection, \$10; prizes, \$16.75;	620	20
coal, 32:245 tons, \$319.66; wood and cutting, 64½ cords, \$290.58; water supply, 1 yr., \$25; gardening expenses, \$23.97; fencing and gates, \$25.25; sheet iron, 389 lb., \$40.85; supplies,	2,590	70
services, etc., \$114.84; sundry repairs, material, \$202; labour, \$321.80	_,,	
\$28.80; furnishings and repairs to teacher's residence, \$68.42; small items, \$14.02 St. Regis Island: teachers, Aileen Foran, 3 m. to June 30, \$100, Louise Duffy, 9 m. to Mar. 31, \$375; inspection, \$18.75; truant officer, \$30; janitor, \$20.83; coal and hauling, 3.4 tons,	728	93
\$33.50; repairs to clock, \$2. St. Regis Village: principals, Nellie Keon, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$450, Loretta McGrath, 3 m. to	580	08
Mar. 31, \$125; assistants, Lilian McGoey, 3 m. to June 30, \$125, Katherine McCaffrey, 6 m. to Dec. 31, \$225, Lucie A. Foran, 3 m. to Mar. 31, \$125; inspection, \$31.25; truant officer, \$30; janitor, \$60; coal, 10.97 tons, \$92.86; wood, 5½ cords, \$23.70; book case and	- 040	
chairs, \$14; supplies and repairs, \$42.17	1,343	
items, \$6.45. Waswanipi: teacher, Harry Cartlidge, 4 m. to Sept. 30, \$200; janitor, \$5; supplies, etc., \$19.45. Wolfe Lake: teacher, Agnes Robinson, 3 m. to Aug. 31, \$150; rent of school building, 3 m.,	347 224	45
\$15	165	00
Day Schools: Ontario—Externats: Ontario.		,
Abitibi: teacher, Mrs. P. Stanger, 3 m, to Aug. 31, \$175; rent of school building, 3 m., \$15 Albany Mission: janitor, \$26; wood, \$7.50; small items, \$8.60	190. 42 34	10
Back Settlement: teacher, Lyman W. Fisher, \$300; inspection, \$14.50; janitor, \$21.58; prizes, \$16.45; small items, \$19.06.	371	
Batchawana: janitor, \$6; wood, 12½ cords, \$75; supplies for teacher, \$26.53; small items, \$9.56. Bear Creek: teacher, Ella McGugan, \$200, arrears, \$21; inspection, \$7.25; janitor, \$25; prizes,	117 269	
\$10.20; small items, \$6.25. Buzwah: teacher, Lila A. Dodd, \$537.50; inspection, \$20.47; janitor, \$35; wood, 11 cords, \$49.50; stove and pipes, \$13.80; advertising for tenders for building school and teacher's residence		
\$41.60; small items, \$20.30	718	89
\$10.97. Christian Island: teachers, Robert Marsden, 6 m. to June 30, \$59.50, Stephen J. Mathers, 53 d. to Feb. 5, \$66.25, Albert Monague, 10 d. to Mar. 31, \$5; clock, \$3.75	134	
Fort Hope, teacher, Rev. E. Richards, 9 m. to Dec. 31	225	~~
French Bay: inspection, \$17.06; gardening expenses, \$11.51; small items, \$3.30	41	
\$34.75; janitor, \$30; wood, 18 cords, \$108; provisions and supplies, \$37.21; sundry services, \$22	918	
Georgina Island: teacher, William S. Jones, \$350; small items, \$11.76	361	
janitor, \$25; wood, 20 oerds, \$40	588, 192	<u> </u>

Indian Education—Continued.—Instruction des sauvages—Suite.	\$ cts.
Brought forward	588,192 09
Day Schools: Ontario-ContinuedExternats: Ontario-Suite.	
Golden Lake: teacher, Catherine Goulet, \$600; inspection, \$7; truant officer, \$30; janitor 18 m., \$87.50; pump, \$10; supplies, services, etc., \$27.08	, 761 58
\$20; supplies, repairs, etc., \$39.35. Gull Bay: teacher, Dominick Ducharme, 15 m. to June 30, 1918, \$675, ; wood, 10 cd., \$50;	861 35
stove and pipes, \$18.20; bisouits, 1473 lb., \$20.97; supplies and services, \$35.12	799 29
30 cd., \$75	462 50
21 [‡] cd., \$64.50; small items, \$20.30. Kettle Point: inspection, \$16.18; small items, \$9.10. Lac Seul: window sashes, \$14.50; freight and crating, \$1.80. Lake Helen: teacher, Miss C. Harrison, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$250; wood, 7 cd., \$35; small items,	818 77 25 28 16 30
Manitou Rapids: teacher, Mrs. A. Spencer, \$400; wood, 35 cd., \$105; sundry supplies, \$24.50;	291 15
well casing and pump, \$102.60; boring well, 104 ft., \$52; digging basement, \$38.70; painting addition to school building, \$70. Mattawa: teacher, Sister Ste Laure, \$250; inspection, \$24.50. Mission Bay: teacher, Rose Chaput, \$477.50, arrears, \$75; inspection \$23.75; janitor, \$50;	792 80 • 274 50
wood, \$15; desk, \$12; supplies and repairs, \$28.95	682 20 147 40
extras, \$3; small items, \$1.10	1,270 10 17 90
\$41.67; inspection, \$14.20; janitor, \$36.20; part cost of fence, \$15; supplies, etc., \$19.72; repairs to school building, \$89.94. Mud Lake: teachers, A. Buie, 47 d. to June 30, \$70.50, Alfred McCue, Sept. 18 to Mar. 31, \$135;	650 06
rent of teacher's residence, 1 yr., \$50	255 50 16 68
Oneida No. 2: teacher, Levi Doxtator, \$425, arrears, \$50; inspection, \$15; truant officer, \$12.50; janitor, \$25; water supply, \$5; book case, \$15; small items, \$24.57	572 07
janitor, \$50; wood, $13\frac{3}{4}$ cd., \$46.50; gardening expenses, \$15.35; small items, \$10.75 Pays Plat: teacher, Mrs. X. McLaren, 4 m. to July 31, \$180, arrears, \$75; sundry services, etc.,	535 10
\$11.25. Pic River: teacher, Celina Trottier, \$477.50; wood, 11 cd., \$65; stove, \$21; oil-cloth, 54½ yd.,	266 25
\$32.85; supplies, services, etc., \$42.73. Port Elg Rama: 3 m *1.50; supplies and services, \$18.32. *1.50; supplies and services, \$18.32. *1.50; supplies and services, \$18.32. *1.50; supplies and services, \$18.32. *2.50; gardening expenses, etc., \$27.30; al, 20 t., \$203; gardening expenses, etc., \$27.30;	639 08 39 76
sman menns, \$\pi.15 Red Rock: teacher, Miss C. Harrison, 6 m. to Mar. 31, \$250; rent of school building, 6 m., \$18; cost of frame building for school, \$50; repairs, \$46.99; wood, 10 cd., \$50; small items,	1,202 99
\$22.42. River Settlement: teachers, Mary E. Vining, 3 m. to June 30, \$62.50, Ethel Picard, 3 m. to	437 41
Sept. 30, \$50, Lillian Bake, 43 d. to Dec. 31, \$64.50, Gretta Ivison, 49 d. to Mar. 31, \$49; inspection, \$15; janitor, \$14.58; wood, 12 cd., \$36; repairs, \$50; small items, \$10.42	352 00
\$142.50; inspection, \$16; book case, \$14.85; desks, 12, \$61.46; advertising for teacher, \$7.76 Sagamook: teacher, Tillie Fitzpatrick, 6 m. 18 d. to Mar. 31, \$295; janitor, \$14.58; furniture	305 07
and oil-cloth, \$43.75; supplies and furnishings, \$30.89; services, \$10	394 22 26 26
Saugeen: inspection, \$17.07; gardening expenses, \$32.60; fencing, \$31.60	81 27 17 07,
\$25; wood, 17 cd., \$32.50; repairs and labour, \$20.26	759 11
Mar. 31, \$270; inspection, \$15.10; desk and chair, \$14.36	424 46 192 50
\$36.25; wood, 17½ cd., \$64.37; balance due on desks bought in 1916-17, \$3.17; supplies, etc., \$21.89; advertising for tenders for building school and teacher's residence, \$7.50	74 3 43
\$50; prizes, \$18.98; wood, 38 cd., \$111; seeder and wheel-hoe, \$15; lumber, hardware, etc., \$33.15; provisions and supplies, \$27.19; small items, \$17. Sidney Bay: inspection, \$16.93; gardening expenses, \$7.65; small items, \$11.46	492 82 36 04
Count 14	200 050 00

Indian Education—Continued.—Instruction des sauvages—Suite.	\$	cts.
Brought forward	603,852	2 36
Day Schools: Ontario-Concluded-Externats: Ontario-Fin.		
Six Nations: prizes for school fair, \$28.60; vegetable seeds, \$3.70. South Bay: teacher, Marcella Hickey, \$300, arrears, \$47.50; inspection, \$20.47; janitor work,		2 · 30
\$31.50; prizes, \$10; supplies and provisions, \$21.30; erecting hen coop, \$20. Stony Point: inspection, \$16.17; gardening expenses, \$2.95. Sucker Creek: teacher, Bertha Wedgerfield, \$468.75, arrears, \$67.50; inspection, \$8; janitor, \$21.50; wood, 7 ed., \$35; desks, 4, \$23.85; supplies, etc., \$29.53.	19	9 77 9 12 1 13
Timagami: teacher, Mrs. Mary Gallagher, 5 m. to Sept. 30, \$250; janitor, \$10; wood, 2 cd., \$6; small items, \$8.		1 00
Tyendinaga, 4 schools: teachers, Western school, Ethel Picard, 3 m. to June 30, \$25, Kathleen Mills, 7 m. to April 5, 1918, \$62.50; inspection, \$62; prizes, \$25; desks, 16, \$77.52; supplies	٠	31
and services, \$16.29. Walpole Island, No. 1: teacher, Mrs. Florence MacDonald, \$400, arrears, \$10; inspection, \$16; supplies, \$23.79.		79
Walpole Island No. 2: teachers, George Cork, 3 m. to June 30, \$125, arrears, \$95, May Spencer, 6 m. 18 d. to Mar. 31, \$402; inspection, \$16; janitor, \$30; wood, $21\frac{1}{2}$ cd., \$48.38; advertising for teacher, \$1.76; small items, \$9.70.		84
West Bay: inspection, \$32; janitor, \$29.50; provisions, supplies and prizes, \$55.07; small items, \$8.81.		38
Whitefish Lake: teacher, Tillie Fitzpatrick, 3 m. to June 30, \$31.25; janitor, \$3	34	25
Mar. 31, \$300; desks, 7, \$48.42; wood, 18 cd., \$80; small items, \$15.65	444	ł 07
\$91.47; small items, \$22.85. York Factory: biscuits, 349 lb. \$52.35; wool and needles, \$49.50; supplies, \$11.64; freight and	1,193	
insurance, \$55	168	49
Day Schools: Manitoba—Externats: Manitoba.		
Berens River: teachers, Percy E. Jones, 3 m. to June 30, \$150, Mrs. A. A. Smith, 6 m., 17 d. to Mar. 31, \$351; janitor work, \$24.25; lumber and building material, \$36.25; supplies, \$8.90. Big Eddy: teachers, Joseph Chamberlain, 3 m. to June 30, \$100, Mrs. S. E. McGillivary,	570	
6 m. 20 d. to Mar. 31, \$240; small items, \$5. Black River; teacher, George Slater, jr., \$500; building material and labour, \$14.05; small	_345	
items, \$10.95 Bloodvein River: teacher, Elijah Sinclair, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$300; repairs and supplies, \$14.60 Brokenhead: teacher, Mrs. Florence McReynolds, 6 m. 11 d. to Dec. 31, \$166.50; supplies and	525 314	60
services, \$8. Chemawawin; teachers, R. G. V. Cooper, 3 m. to Mar. 31, 1917, \$125, Mrs. Mabel Morris, 9 m.	174	
to Dec. 31, \$375; clock, \$5; small items, \$4.65. Cross Lake: teachers, Miss M. E. Foster, 3 m. to June 30, \$150, Irene Gaudin, 3 m. to Dec. 31, \$150; field matron, Anna Gaudin, \$500; supplies, etc., \$14.20.	509 814	
Deer Lake: slates, 1 doz., \$2; soap, 6 bars, 90c Fairford Improved: teacher, Augustus Hyson, \$600; field matron, Mrs. Hyson, \$300; pro- visions for mid-day meal, \$187.70; wood, 30 cd., \$30; screen windows and doors, \$28.61; tools and wheelbarrow, \$21.35; transporting pupils, 107 trips, \$96.75; services fighting fire,		90
\$24, meals, \$6.50; small items, \$13.45. Fisher River: teachers, Alice ** Mar. 31, \$195, Elsie Gibson,	1,308	36
\$52.95; small items, \$16.40	1,159	
\$4.25 Grand Rapids: teachers, Ethel Morrison, 3 m. to June 30, \$100, arrears, \$12, F. W. Gelling, 3 m. 20 d. to Dec. 31, \$140; field matron, Mrs. F. W. Gelling, 7 m. to Mar. 31, \$87.50;	539	
repairs and supplies, \$19.25. Hollowwater River: teacher, Rev. G. C. Smith, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$375; labour, supplies, etc.,	358	
\$13.30 Island Lake: teacher, John W. Niddrie, 3 m. to Mar. 31, 1917, 6 m. to Dec. 31, \$450; supplies, \$4.35	388 454	
Jack Head, sundry supplies. Jack River: teacher, Mrs. Mabel Marshall, \$500; supplies, \$16.45.		40
Lake Manitoba: teacher, R. P. Martel, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$375; supplies, \$10.89 Lake St. Martin: teacher, John E. Favell, \$450; stove pipes, \$5.10; supplies, \$4.85	385 459	89
Little Grand Rapids, sundry supplies. Little Saskatchewan, teacher, Colin Sanderson, 6 m. to Sept. 30, 3 m. to Mar. 31	325	00
Carried forward	617,852	92

Indian Education—Continued.—Instruction des sauvages—Suite.	\$ c	ets.
Brought forward	617,852	92
Day Schools: Manitoba—Concluded—Externats: Manitoba—Fin.		
Moose Lake (combined white and Indian school) bracket half cost of maintenance of school Nelson House: teachers, W. E. W. Hutty, 9 m. to Sept. 30, \$450, John Hoar, 3 m. to Dec. 31,	150	
\$150; desks, 12, \$63.72; supplies, \$8.30 Oak River: teacher, Rowena Havard, \$600; field matrons, Edith A. Fryer, 3 m. to June 30, \$81.24, Miss M. Gray, 6 m. 10 d. to Mar. 31, \$171.48; coal, 10 · 17 tons, \$124.10; provisions and	672	
supplies, \$40.64; small items, \$10.35. Oxford House, sundry supplies		35
(overseas); janitor, \$30; wood, \$39.50; supplies and services, \$20.70	1,340	
wood, \$7.50; services and supplies, \$15.65. Pekangekum: supplies, \$6.30; expenses building school house, material, \$48.55, freighting, \$99.60, provisions for Indian labourers, \$44.50.	440 198	_
Pine Creek, teacher, Rev. G. Leonard. Poplar River: teacher, William Lee, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$450; small items, \$5.60 Red Earth: teachers, Francis J. Daniels, 3 m. to June 30, \$100, Isaiah Badger, 3 m. 20 d. to	180 455	00
Dec. 31, \$140; slates, 18, \$4.50	244 451	
Roseau River Lower: teacher, Emma Godon, \$500; door and fixtures, \$10.80; slates and pencils, \$3.85	51 4 591	
St. Peter's North: teacher, Peter Harper, \$362.50; wood, \$7; services and supplies, \$18.75; \$2.80	`391 300	05 00
\$250; supplies, \$13.87	513	87
supplies, \$18.75. The Pas: teachers, Maude Chambers, 4 d. to April 5, \$8, Grace Bagshaw, 6 m. 19 d. to Mar.	580	88
31, \$238; rent of school building, \$80; small items, \$3.40	329 500	
Day Schools; Saskatchewan—Externats; Saskatchewan.		
Ahtahkakoops: teacher, H. Hutchinson, \$600; field matron, Mrs. H. Hutchinson, \$300; assisttant matrons, \$100; bacon and beef, 707\frac{1}{4} lb., \$111.73; flour, 600 lb., \$33.30; wood, 30 cd.,	•	
\$90; repairs, supplies, etc., \$21.50; transporting pupils, 1 m., \$44	1,300	53
items, \$10.95	1,740	91
\$100; transporting pupils, 15 d., \$30; scrubbing, \$9	894	80
ing, 12 m., \$240; supplies, \$24.07; building closets, \$44.70 Côtés: teacher, Miss A. E. Walker, \$720; field matron, Sarah Dunbar, \$600; janitor, \$92.50; beef 524 lb. \$100.43; flour 1 204 lb. \$77.25; provisions and supplies \$44.70; wood 704.	933	77
cd., \$218.10; screen doors, \$23.85; repairs to furnace, \$245; fencing and gates, \$126.90; erecting fence, \$45; sundry labour, \$60.20; small items, \$17.82. Day Stars: teacher, W. H. Brockfield-Scharpe, \$500; hardware, etc., \$7.20. Fort à la Corne, North: teacher, Henry W. Shaw, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$375; field matron, Mrs. H. W. Shaw, 9 m., \$225; assisting matron, 60 d., \$15; bacon and beef, 664-06 lb., \$101.94;	2,380 507	
flour, 12 cwt., \$54; provisions and supplies, \$28.05; wood, $6\frac{1}{2}$ cd., \$22.75; small items, \$11.90	833	64
Fort à la Corne, South: teacher, John L. Lowe, \$500; field matron, Mrs. J. L. Lowe, \$300; assisting matron, 103 d., \$25.75; bacon and beef, 664.06 lb., \$101.93; flour, 12 cwt., \$54; provisions, supplies, etc., \$48.25; wood, 30 cd., \$78.75; sundry labour, \$15.25	1,123	93
Frog Lake: teacher, Charles Quinney, \$300; rent, school house, 3 m., \$30, teacher's residence, 12 m., \$48. John Smith's: teacher, P. H. Gentleman, \$600; field matron, Mrs. P. H. Gentleman, \$300;	- 378	00
assisting matron, 10 m., \$50; bacon, l,403 lb., \$263.40; beef,261 lb., \$26.14; flour, 15 cwt., \$67.50; provisions, \$26.50; wood, 62 cd., \$155; sundry labour, \$27; small items, \$13	1,528	54
Carried forward	638,362	52

Indian Education—Continued.—Instruction des sauvages—Suite.	\$	cts.
Brought forward	638, 362	52
Day Schools: Saskatchewan-Conclude !- Externats: Saskatchewan-Fin.		
Keeseekouse: teacher, Rev. Jos. Poulet, \$720; rent of school building, \$180; beef, 490½ lb., \$101.07; flour and provisions, \$61.80; desks, 3, \$20.93; wood, 8 cd., \$32; supplies, \$34.55 Keys, teachers, Alex. J. Lawes, 3 m. to June 30, \$125, B. H. L. Dance, 6 m. 20 d. to Mar. 31, \$300.	1,150	35
Little Pines: teachers, Rev. W. H. English, 3 m. 28 d. to June 30, \$234, Rev. M. B. Edwards, 6 m. to Mar. 31, \$300; field matrons, Mrs. H. A. English, 6 m., \$150, Mrs. A. G. Edwards, 6 m., \$150; provisions and supplies, \$42.45; water supply, 3 m., \$9.50; wood, 40½ cd., \$141.75; cutting wood, \$39.50; kalsomining and plastering, \$55.50; sundry repairs and labour.		
\$44.05; small items, \$10.25	1,177	
12 m., \$60; small items, \$7.95. Mistawasis: teacher, Rev. J. E. Smith, 30 d. to June 30, \$60; field matron, Miss C. Swift, 3 m. to Mar. 31, \$75, removal and travelling expenses, \$91; preparing lunch, 2 m., \$20; bacon and beef, 707\frac{3}{4} lb., \$111.73; flour, 600 lb., \$33.30; wood, 16\frac{2}{3} cd., \$25; repairs to	567	95
cistern and pump, \$12.25; small items, \$10	438	28
\$33.30; bacon, 500 lb., \$93.50; supplies, \$6.90	633	70
of school building, 12 m., \$240; wood, 10 ed., \$35; provisions and supplies, \$22.80 Poundmakers: teachers, Mrs. Agnes Tierney, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$300, John M. Seeber, 3 m. 24 d. to Mar. 31, \$222; field matron, Mrs. A. Tierney, 2 m., \$16.66; preparing lunch, 8½ m., \$85; rent of school building, 11 m., \$275; provisions and supplies, \$47.15; cutting wood and	859	80
cleaning buildings, \$44; small items, \$12. Red Pheasant: teacher, Mrs. G. E. Marshall, \$600; field matron, Mrs. C. R. Weaver, \$420;	1,001	81
transporting pupils, 10 m., \$471.50; provisions, \$64.45; small items, \$21.45	$1,577 \\ 370$	
Sturgeon Lake: teachers, Rate Harmon, 4 m. to July 31, \$207, Henry W. Shaw, 3 m. to Mar. 31, \$125, removal expenses, \$70.25; field matrons, Miss C. Swift, 9 m., \$225, Mrs. H. W. Shaw, 3 m., \$75; assistant matrons, 11 m., \$91.63; transporting pupils, \$38; board of pupil, \$20; bacon and beef, 707½ lb., \$111.73; flour, 600 lb., \$33.30; provisions and supplies, \$79.10; wood. 30 cd., \$90: repairs to furnace in teacher's residence, \$30.60; lumber	•	
and hardware, \$18.83; sundry labour, \$31.50. Valley River: teacher, Annie C. Rattlesnake, \$400; supplies, etc., \$10.05. White Bear: teachers, Mrs. E. M. A. Fernie, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$450, Lillie Morrice, 3 m. to Mar. 31, \$225; janitor, \$12.50; flour, 7 sk., \$30.66; provisions and supplies, \$17.70; wood, 10.64.	1,246 410	05
10 cd., \$25 White Cap Sioux: teacher, Charles Hawk, Mar. 1-Dec. 31, \$381.50; preparing lunch, 4 m., \$40; bacon, 200 lb., \$39.10; provisions and supplies, \$8.75	760 469	
Day Schools: Alberta—Externats: Alberta.		
Fort Smith: teacher, Sister Gadbois, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$500; bell, \$25; clock and shades, \$10.75; wood, 10 cd., \$20	555	75
9 m. to Mar. 31, \$450; janitor, 15 m., \$31.25; wood, 30 cd., \$105; sundry labour, \$49.70; small items, \$12.45.	798	40
Paul's: teacher, Fred J. Dodson, 6 m. 27 d. to Mar. 31, \$381; janitor, \$22.50; coal, \$11.35; wood,		
10 cd., \$25; cabinet, \$10; lumber and roofing, \$15.10; supplies, etc., \$42.65	507 400	
to Mar. 31, \$238; wood, 10 cd., \$35; small items, \$2.30. Samson's: teachers, Abbie Aylwin, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$300, arrears. \$90, Rev. R. Steinhauer, 6 m. to Mar. 31, \$300; transporting pupils, 12 m., \$325.50; provisions and supplies, \$35.35; wood, 10 cd., \$30; small items, \$3.25.	1,089	:
Day Schools: British Columbia—Externats: Colombie-Britannique.	1,000	10
Ahousaht, teacher, H. W. Vanderveen, 3 m. 33 d. to Mar. 31	311	25
Aiyansh: teachers, Lydia Hayes, 4 m. to July 31, \$300, Silvia Sturges, 3 m. to Jan. 31, \$225; field matrons, Mrs. A. J. Phillipson, 5 m., \$187.50, Miss P. Capper, 5 m., \$187.50; rent of school building, 9 m., \$90; board of teacher and field matron, 3 wk., \$45; wood, 7 cd., \$42; sundry labour, \$22.80; small items, \$6.50; expenses re teacher's residence, furniture.		,
\$32.25, stove and pipes, \$36.82, coal oil, 6 cases, \$21	1,196	
to Mar. 31, \$250; supplies, etc. \$6.90. Andimaul: teacher, A. W. Mitchell, \$400; field matrons, Miss L. M. Hodge, 1 m., \$25, Mrs. Huldah Mitchell, 11 m., \$275; janitor, \$45; grant for maintenance of 6 children, 12 m., \$360; rent of school building, 12 m., \$96; desks, 15, including cartage, \$104.23; stove and	381	
pipes, \$17.85; wood, cut and delivered, 4 cd., \$28; supplies, etc., \$27.50	1,378	• •
Carried forward	656,070	26

Indian Education—Continued.—Instruction des sauvages—Suite.	\$ (cts.
Brought forward	656,070	26
Day Schools: British Columbia—Continued—Externats: Colombie-Britannique—Suite.		
Bella Bella: teacher, Kate Tranter, \$600; wood, delivered, 6½ cd., \$37.50; slates, 2 doz., \$4.80.	-	
Bella Coola: teacher, Mary A. Gibson, \$575; truant officer, \$10; janitor, \$8; wood, cut and delivered, 4 cd., \$24; stove and pipes, \$25.30; supplies, \$9.45		30 75
Boothroyd: teacher, Lily Blachford, 11 m. to Mar. 31, \$660; lumber, paint, etc., \$49.40; supplies, \$2.45.		. 85
Cape Mudge: teacher, Rev. J. E. Rendle, 6 m. 36 d. to Mar. 31, \$408; janitor, \$36; wood,		45
4 ed., \$20; small items, \$9.45. Chehalis: teacher, J. J. Maroney, \$637.50; field matron, Mrs. K. T. Maroney, \$300; supplies and drugs, \$35.57; lumber, hardware, etc., \$53.56.	1,026	
China Hat: teachers, Hattie Read, 3 m. to June 30, \$150, George Edgar, 10 d. to Sept. 30, \$30, Susan Preston, 6 m. to Mar. 31, \$300; field matron, Mrs. H. Read, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$150;	,	
wood, 14 cd., \$70; slates, 2 doz., \$4.80. Fort Babine: teacher, Joseph F. Morrisey, 10 m. to Mar. 31, \$750; janitor, \$30; rent of school	704	80
building, 9 m., \$108; wood, 9 cd., \$54; provisions, \$52.50. Gitladamiks: teacher, R. R. Johnson, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$450; field matrons, Mrs. A. J.	994	50
Phillipson, 5 m., \$187.50, Miss P. Capper, 5 m., \$187.50; rent, school house, 3 m., \$30, teacher's residence, 9 m., \$75; wood, 10 cd., \$60 keepen seed., \$32 Glen Vowell: teachers, Pearl Jackson, 9 m. to I 3 m. to Mar. 31,	1,022	00
\$150: field matron, Mrs. Julia Jackson, \$300: delivered, 5 cd.,	1,024	45
\$40; cupboard, \$10; supplies, \$29.45. Gwinoha: teacher, Franklin Van Gorder, 6 m. to Sept. 30, \$450; rent of school building, 3 m., \$21; tent, \$9; transportation, \$15.50.	495	
Hartley Bay: teacher, Rev. John Gibson, 9 m. to Mar. 31, \$450; wood, 3 cd., \$18; slates, \$2.20; painting school house, \$15.	485	20
Hazelton: teacher, Miss E. J. Soal, \$650; janitor, \$45; rent of school building, 12 m., \$96; wood, sawing and piling, $7\frac{1}{2}$ cd., \$60	851	00
wood, sawing and piling, 7½ cd., \$60. Homalko: teacher, George Bruce, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$450, arrears, \$33; field matron, Mrs. George Bruce, 9 m., \$225; supplies, drugs, etc., \$28.75.	736	75
Katzie: teacher, Helen Coughlan, 6 m. 10 d. to Mar. 31, \$330; paint and oil, \$9; small items, \$5.80.		80
Kincolith, teacher, Alice M. Collison, 9 m. to Dec. 31. Kispiax: teachers, Gertrude Martin, 3 m. to June 30, \$150, Mrs. A. S. Tardiffe, 3 m. 9 d. to Dec. 31, \$177, Mrs. Ethel Tomlinson, 3 m. to Mar. 31, \$150; field matron, Eva Martin, April, \$25, arrears, 1916–17, \$100; janitor, \$45; rent of house for teacher and field matron,	3/3	00
2 y. to June 30, 1917, \$100; wood and cutting, 5 cd., \$30; door lock, \$1	. 778	00
12 m., \$756.67; truant officer, \$10; janitor, \$4.15; fuel, \$27; small items, \$6.95 Kitkahtla: teacher, George Oliver, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$675; field matron, Mrs. George Oliver, 6 m., \$210; janitor, \$24.50; coal, freight and cartage, 5 t., \$72.50; heater, \$16.50; floor oil,	1,229	77
\$10; supplies, etc., \$46.44	1,054	94
house and rooms for teacher, 7 m., \$70; material for repairs, \$134.17; wood, cut and delivered, 6 cd., \$39; stove and pipes, \$23.80; supplies, etc., \$59.93; packing and carting school furniture, \$30	836	. οο
Kitselas: teacher, J. H. Young, \$600; janitor, \$37.50; wood, cut and delivered, 6 cd., \$40.50; paint and oil, \$11.30.		30
Kitwanga: teacher, Miss F. B. Kemp, \$600; janitor, \$45; rent of school building, 12 m., \$96; wood, cut and delivered, 5 cd., \$42; stove and pipes, \$15.95; small items, \$10.45		40
Koksilah: teacher, C. A. Dockstader, \$600; janitor, \$25; wood, 10 cd., \$16.50; supplies, \$10.40.	651	
Lakalsap: teacher, Silvia Sturges, 7 m. to Oct. 31, \$525; field matron, Miss P. Capper, 7 m., \$466.62; fuel, \$15; small items, \$22.41; expenses of teacher and field matron, coal, 2 t., \$24,		-
transportation, \$29 Lytton: teacher, Miss B. Hobden, 6 m. 24 d. to Mar. 31, \$310; supplies, \$11; repairs and	1,082	-
labour, \$11.35 Massett: teachers, Frank Trainor, 3 m. to June 30, \$225, Mrs. A. E. Trainor, April, \$25, Alfred J. Clotsworthy, 6 m. 32 d. to Mar. 31, \$594, fares, \$56.60; field matron, Mrs. A. Deasy, 12 m., \$600; janitor, \$37.50; wood, cut and delivered, \$132; supplies, services, etc., \$37.54; repairs to teacher's residence, paint, lumber, etc., \$78.05, painting and carpenter work,	332	39
243 h., \$97.20, clearing land, 45 h., \$15.75. Meanskinisht: teacher, Mrs. A. L. Fakeley, \$600; field matron, Mrs. A. L. Fakeley, 11 m.,	1,898	64
\$183.34; janitor, \$45; rent of school building, \$60; wood, cut and delivered, 4 cd., \$27 Metlakatla: teachers, Miss E. S. Klippert, 6 m. to Sept. 30, 3 m. to Mar. 31, \$675, Miss H. L. Crux, 3 m. to Dec. 31, \$225; coal, 5 t., \$51.25; small items, \$15.20	915 966	34 45
Nanaimo: teacher, P. R. Kelly, \$600; coal. 3 t., \$17.25; supplies, etc., \$21.30; material and		31
labour laying floor, \$61.76	127	65
Carried forward	678,683	22

,		
Indian Education—Continued.—Instruction des sauvages—Suite.	\$ (cts.
Brought forward	678,683	22
Day Schools: British Columbia—Concluded—Externats: Colombie-Britannique—Fin.		
Port Essington: teacher, Fanny J. Noble, \$575; wood, delivered, 4 cd., \$28; scrubbing, \$3 Port Simpson: teachers, Ralph A. Racklyeft, \$800, assistant Mrs. R. A. Racklyeft, \$500; truant officer, \$100; janitor, \$49; coal, 10 t., \$145; wood, 2 cd., \$14; supplies, repairs, etc.,	-	00
\$29.60 Quamichan, teacher, Maud A. Frumento, 6 m. to Sept. 30 Rocher Deboule: teacher, Sidney Browning, \$750; janitor, \$45; rent of school house and teacher's residence, 12 m., \$180; provisions for mid-day meal, \$120.50; supplies, etc.,	1,637 200	60
- \$25.50; wood, cut and delivered, 6 cd., \$54. Shulus: teacher, A. E. Fyall, \$600; supplies, \$2.95; wood, 4 cd., \$20. Skwah: teacher, W. H. Grimshaw, \$600; plumbing repairs, teacher's cottage and pump,	$1,175 \\ 622$	
\$12.85; small items, \$17.62	630	47
teacher's house, \$23.20; small items, \$8.50	855	90
stove and pipes, \$58.42; drugs, supplies, services, etc., \$49.58. Songhees: teacher, Rose A. Quigley, \$600; wood, cut and piled, 6 cd., \$40; small items, \$10.20 Stuart Laké: teachers, A. Okon Ockoniy, 5 m. to Aug. 31, \$333.33, Sister Hieronymia, Sept., \$66.67; field matron, Mrs. Okon Ockoniy, 12 m., \$180; rent of school house, 2 m., \$15.	1,013 650	20
meals for pupils, \$31.92	626	92
McGarrigle, 3 m. 11 d. to Dec. 31, \$152.50. Ucluelet, teacher, Rev. J. T. Ross.	355 400	
Day Schools: N.W.T. and Yukon Territory-Externats: Territoires du Nord-Ouest et du Yukon.		
Champagne Landing, Y.T.: teacher, W. D. Young, 27 d. to Dec. 31, \$97.20; rent of school building, 27 d., \$27	124	20
Fort McPherson, N.W.T., teacher, Rev. C. E. Whittaker, 12 m. to June 30, 1917	200 200	00
ing, 194 d., \$194	892	40
20 d., \$10. Herschell Island, Y.T.: teacher, Rev. Wm. H. Fry, 153 d. to Mar. 31, \$306; rent of school building 153 d. \$76, 50	50	00
building, 153 d., \$76.50 Little Salmon, Y.T.: teachers, Rev. C. Swanson, 9 d. to June 30, \$32.40, W. Middleton, 21	382	50
Moosehide, Y.T.: teacher, Rev. Benj. Totty, 128 d. to Dec. 31, \$460.80; rent of school building,	138	
128 d., \$128. Old Crow Village, Y.T.: teacher, Murdo Baalam, 76 d. to Sept. 30, \$152; rent of school building,	588	
76 d., \$38. Rampart House, Y.T.: teacher, Jacob Njootli, 270 d. to Dec. 31, \$540; rent of school building,	190	
St. David's Mission, N.W.T., teachers, Rev. G. W. Bowring, 6 m. to June 30, \$100, Mrs.	675	
W. S. Tremain, 6 m. to Dec. 31, \$100	. 200	00
46 d., \$46	211	60
General Expenditure—Dépenses générales.	-	
Salaries at Ottawa(Page H—4) Assistance to ex-pupils (\$3,144.83)—	2,000	00
Sewing machines. 8, \$259.03; furniture and utensils, \$78.55; stoves, 5, \$180; pipes, \$3.20. Hovses, 13, \$2, 130, less \$300 paid by ex-pupil, \$1,830; cows with calves, 2, \$125; veterinary services, \$15.	520 1,970	
Oats, 50 bush., \$44; seed oats, 50 bush., \$30; seed wheat, 65 bush., \$113.75; lumber, 1496	•	
ft. \$25. Harness, \$115.65; lumber and shingles, \$212.77; doors and windows, \$58.30. Sundry building material, \$44.58; freight, \$10 Services and travel (\$6,593.70)— R. H. Abraham, Chatham, Ont.: gardening instructor, 10·19 m. to Mar. 31, \$1,189.26; boord and lodging \$516.08; force and boorths, \$428.65; taxis, bus force, \$50.60;	212 386 54	72
livery and auto hire, \$288.25; launch and canoe hire, \$14; express and baggage, \$13.24; postage, telegrams and telephones, \$49.80; messenger service, \$22.50; typewriter rent. 12 m., \$32.70; seeds for school fairs, \$52.85; small items, \$29.74	2,687	67
R. H. Cairns, Vancouver, B.C., inspector of schools: salary, 12 m., \$1,500; board and lodging, \$171.50; fares and berths, \$374.95; car fare, livery, etc., \$26.25; launch hire, \$9.50; postage and messages, \$7.90; typewriting reports, \$22.75; small items, \$17.60	2,130	45
Carried forward	701,271	·

To Mich Edwartian Careluded Instruction des souvesses Fin	e
Indian Education—Concluded.—Instruction des sauvages—Fin. Brought forward	\$ cts.
General Expenditure—Concluded—Dépenses générales—Fin.	101,211 11
•	
Services and travel—Concluded. J. D. Chéné, C.E., architect: board and lodging, \$194.65; fares and berths, \$196.60; cabs, \$51; lovery, \$24; porters, etc., \$28.10; telephones and telegrams, \$14.59; small items, \$24.10.	533 13
\$24.19. J. F. Metcalf, agricultural agent: services, 22 d., \$110; board and lodging, \$26.85; fares, \$17.75; auto hire, \$29; prizes, \$10; small items, \$7.70.	
Rev. J. J. Ryan, Woodstock, N.B., superintendent of schools, safary, 12 m. to Mar. 31 Field matrons: Mrs. A. E. Brown, Thunderchild's \$300: Lizzie Flett, Split Lake, \$300.	201 30 400 00
cariole and robe, \$28. Constable, V. W. Kennedy, travelling expenses.	628 00 13 15
Tuition, books, etc. (\$6,710.57)— Maintenance and tuition fees for pupils attending white schools and colleges	5,298 17 999 40 413 00
Supplies to pupils attending school: boots and rubbers, 96 pr., \$228.41; clothing, etc.,	10,320 03
\$406.87; cash for petty expenses, \$10; small items, \$13.54. Supplies under contract for mid-day meal in day schools, and knitting-material for pupils: biscuits, 32,075 lb., \$2,886.75; tea, 473 lb., \$118.25; rice, 2,008 lb., \$101.40; rolled oats, 400 lb., \$14; soap, 1,559 lb., \$101.92; towelling, 383\frac{3}{2} yd., \$115.05; yarn, 570 lb.,	658 82
\$544.35; needles, 91 doz., \$10.45	3,892 17
297.4 d., \$933.25; small items, \$41.80	4,432 12
\$26.70 Expenses re Indian exhibit at Central Canada Exhibition: labour and material fitting up booth, \$216.39; attendants, \$35; printing pictures, framing, etc., \$35.30; sundry	220 14
expenses, \$20.90. Inspection of schools, \$22; Christmas gifts and prizes, \$21; printing, \$22.50. Plumbing repairs, \$19.81; expenses during flood at Aiyansh, \$54; small items, \$30.59. Freight, cartage, transportation, etc.	307 59 65 50 104 40 4,353 70
	734,112 33
General—En général.	
Relief to Destitute Indians in Remote Districts (\$85,577.35).	\$ cts.
Secours aux sauvages indigents dans les districts reculés (\$85,577.35).	
Mackenzie River District— Arctic Red River Post: provisions, \$219.43; medical supplies, \$57.73; tobacco, 17½ lb., \$19.60; seine twine, 50 lb., \$33.25; ammunition, \$77.13	407 14 266 04
seine twine, 100 lb., \$63.75; tobacco, $17\frac{1}{2}$ lb., \$18.55	792 04
\$81.73; ammunition, \$151.25; seine twine, cotton, 50 lb., \$33	678 78
Liard: provisions, \$482.76; tobacco, 17½ lb., \$19.78; board of Indian, 95 d., \$95; clothing, \$70; ammunition, \$81.69; twine, \$34.50; freighting, \$174.90	958 63
\$148.20; seine twine, 100 1b., \$65.50	569 64
\$18.73; ammunition, \$139.15; seine twine, 50 lb., \$31.75	891 31
ammunition, \$223.70; seine twine, 115 lb., \$73.80	969 52
seine twine, 50 lb., \$32.25. General: medical officer at Fort McPherson and Herschell Island, Dr. P. E. Doyle, April 1 to July 20, \$151.88; food and clothing, \$397.01; blankets, 365, \$209.33; discarded military	283 46
clothing, \$420.50; fares and meals, \$53; freight, \$233.93	3,365 65
OAFFIEU IUFWAIU	9,182 21

		
General—Continued.—En général—Suite.	\$	cts
Brought forward	9, 182	2 21
Relief to Destitute Indians in Remote Districts-Concluded.		
Secours aux sauvages indigents dans les districts reculés—Fin.		
Relief, etc., supplied to Indians of Ontario and detailed under Ontario and Quebec Vote, page		
H-11. Relief, etc., supplied to Indians of Quebec and detailed under Ontario and Quebec Vote, Page	22,78	3 06
H—11.	57,26	1 68
Prevention of the Spread of Tuberculosis (\$10,196.35).		
Mesures preventives contre la tuberculose (\$10,196.35).		
New Brunswick— Meat and provisions; J. W. & J. Anderson, Burnt Church, \$125; B. R. Bedell, Andover, \$96; W. A. Estabrook, Fredericton, \$212.12; F. Ferguson, Richibucto, \$72.50; F. T. Frenette, Bathurst, \$126; A. O. Thornton, Woodstock, \$59.50; W. H. Van Wart, Fredericton, \$83.28; A. Wheaton Co., Norton, \$90; L. White, Sillikers, \$156; payments under \$25, \$37.91. Repairs to houses, \$107.25; coffin, \$8; clothing, \$8.	-	3 31 3 25
Nova Scotia— Relief supplied to Indians in the following counties: Cape Breton, \$50.80; Colchester,		. 20
\$59.50; Cumberland, \$341.13; Digby, \$216; Halifax, \$210; Hants, \$36; Inverness, \$168.97; Richmond, \$370.89; Victoria, \$25.09	1 4770	
Blankets and clothing, \$31.20; tent, \$20; pillows, \$3; repairs, \$3.30	57	7 50
Treatment in hospitals: at \$2 per d., \$154, at \$1.50, \$34.50; extras, \$10.10		3 60 7 97
Ontario—		
Medical services: Dr. C. W. Burns, \$21.50; Dr. C. C. McCullough, \$50; Dr. T. D. McGillivray, \$87; Dr. W. H. Woods, \$50.55; Dr. C. F. Wright, \$27.50	236	5 55
\$38; St. Mary's Hospital, Cape Croker, at \$7, \$862, at \$3.50, \$103; Toronto Western Hospital, at \$8.75, \$18.75; Victoria Hospital, London, at \$7, \$77, operating room, \$2. Nurse, 28 d., \$28; provisions, \$99.80; bed, \$17.75; tent and floor, \$23.55	259	86 10 80 66
Flour, \$57.83; treatment in hospitals, \$75.70; casket, \$18	151	5 3
Medical officer, Dr. James Jacobs, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$800; medicines, \$208.52	1,008 239	52 32
Epidemic of Smallpox and other Diseases (\$4,783.59).		
Epidémie de petite vérole et autres maladies (\$4,783.59).		
Chippewas of Thames: medical services, \$73; provisions, etc., \$65.65; wood, \$14	84 203	76
Moravians of Thames: medical services, \$67; care of Indian, \$55.50; provisions, \$168.44 Mount Elgin Institute: medical services, Dr. W. H. Woods, \$441.15; nurse, 41 d., \$205; board of nurse, 42 d., \$63; travel, etc., \$2.40; special messenger, 42 d., \$63; fuel and light, 42 d.,	290	
\$20; 4 beds and mattresses, \$20. Oka Indians: medical services, \$170.75; provisions, etc., \$315.43; disinfectants, \$9; guardians	814	
at \$1, \$100; guardian and norse, at \$2, \$122; norse nire, \$23. Sarnia Reserve: medical services, \$275; provisions, etc., \$443.13; disinfecting, \$60 Sioux Indians: medical services. \$27.30: vaccinating. \$118.50: vaccine. \$27.59: flour. 2.795	740 778 417	13
lb., \$188.05; groceries, \$56.50		
Sions, etc., \$76.80	702 190	18
Nova Scotia Indians: provisions, \$75.81; vaccine, \$20.25; house and land, \$50	146	
520 points, \$92; livery, etc., \$9.95	322	
Carried forward	104,266	34

General—Concluded.—En général—Fin.	\$ cts	١.
Brought forward	104,266 34	Ŀ
General Legal Expenses—Frais généraux de justice (\$12,084.22).		
Aikins, Fullerton & Co., Winnipeg, legal services re St. Peter's Reserve. Archambault & Chassé, Montreal, legal services, King vs. Sadoquis. Cardin & Allard, Montreal, taxed costs, Nagazoa vs. Henry Niquet. Chassé, Aime, Montreal, taxed costs, Nagazoa vs. Henry Niquet. Doull, John, New Glasgow, legal services, King vs. Elizabeth Philip. Fawcett, J. L., Macleod, legal services, King vs. Elizabeth Philip. Fawcett, J. L., Macleod, legal services, King vs. Elizabeth Philip. Haight, W. L., Parry Sound, legal services, King vs. Edward Wheatley. Hearn, J. Harvey, Wadena, Sask., legal services, King vs. N. O. Nelson. Hogg, W. D., Ottawa, legal services, Smith vs. the King. Ladner & Cantelon, Vancouver, legal services, King vs. Piel, murder case. Laurendeau, J. G., Valleyfield, legal services, Peter Day vs. Angus Papineau. Livingston & Odell, Vancouver, sundry legal services, \$2,391.11; detailed in 1916-17, \$540. Livingstone, Wilson & Wilson, Yorkton, Sask., legal services re Kamsack town site. McLaurin & Miller, Ottawa, G. T. Smith vs. the King, taxed costs. Murray & McKinnon, Halifax, legal expenses re Dartmouth Reserve. Surveyer, E. F., Montreal, legal services, King vs. P. F. Healy. Titus, F. E., Gore Bay, legal services, King vs. Sinnisiak and Uluksuk, murder case General: court and witness fees, \$171.22; Dr. Peele, expert witness re Piel murder case, \$150; constables' fees and expenses, \$89.31; board of prisoner, \$6.50.	60 10 77 50 99 35 83 65 10 00 97 58 5 00 159 59 352 43 265 00 63 80 200 40 2,931 11 429 27 4,020 27 4,020 27 101 18 1,038 25 76 20 20 00 1,576 40	06608090017888899
	417 03	,
Surveys—Arpentages (\$596.82). W. H. Bird, survey of timber on Narrows Reserve: wages, \$84; living expenses, \$34.18	118 18	Ł
W. R. White, surveys in Ontario: wages of cook and assistants, \$176; living and travelling expenses, \$230.64; boat hire, \$72.	478 64	
Suppression of the Liquor Traffic-Suppression de la vente des spiritueux (\$3,000).		
Grant to assist Trust Fund, Account 310	3,000 00	ı
Registration Fees, re Births, Marriages and Deaths—Honoraires d'enregistrement, re naissances, mariages et décès (\$159.20).		
Fees: births, 375, marriages, 106, deaths, 315; 796 in all at 20c	159 20	ľ
Printing, Stationery, etc., Outside Service-Impressions, papeterie, etc., service extérieur (\$6,599.99).		
Public Printing and Stationery Dept., printing, binding, lithographing, etc	3,523 70 2,765 21 321 08	
	126,716 57	
Less—Deductions as below.	3,719 05	
	122,997 52	
$Deductions$ — $R\'eductions$.		
Relief in Remote Districts: sales, furs, \$2,305.75, fish, \$583.90, cod oil, \$83, fish nets, \$222.50; collections from Indians on account of outfits, \$454.45. Smallpox Epidemic and Other Diseases, collections on account of hospital treatment. Printing, Stationery, etc., sale of vols. I and II Indian Treaty.	3,649 60 59 45 10 00	
	3,719 05	
Miscellaneous; Gratuities paid under Statute.		
Divers: Allocations payées suivant la loi.		-
Gratuities of two months' salary to families of the following deceased officials— T. J. Fleetham, agent, Sarcee Reserve, Alta. LtCol. Glen Campbell, chief inspector, Indian agencies. Tom Wilson, inspector of Indian orchards, B.C. Tom (Indian), constable Cowichan agency, B.C.	233 33 500 00 250 00 40 00	
	1,023 33	
and the contract of the contra		

War Appropriation-Crédit de guerre.	\$	cts.
Salaries— $Salaires$.		
Salary of substitute agent, Cape Breton Co., N.S. (page H—12). Salary of substitute agent, Cape Breton Co., N.S. (page H—12). Salary of substitute physician, Cape Breton, N.S. (page H—13). Salary of substitute physician, Edmonton agency (page H—23). Salary of substitute elerk, Edmonton Agency (page H—28). Salary of substitute stockman, Blood Agency (page H—27). Salary of substitute constable, Lytton Agency, B.C. (page H—36).	27 20 44 10	26 63 79 57 78 50 00 00 50 00 65 00 50 00
	5,0	49 70
Greater Production Scheme-Encouragement à une plus grande production.		
Assiniboine Agency— Northland Milling Co., Ltd.: shorts, 7½ tons at \$35; freight, Oak Lake to Balcarres, 150 cw ² . at 12½c.; charges on draft, 60c	2	81 85
Gooderham, J. H., agent: payment to Indians for surrender of land, 693 at \$6; balance of advance, carried to 1918-19, \$842	5,00	00 00
Canadian Pacific Ry. Co.: freight on 100 cwt. shorts, Balcarres to Grayson, at 14c Northland Milling Co., Ltd.: shorts, 5 tons at \$35; freight, Oak Lake to Balcarres, 100	1	14 00
cwt. at 12½c.; charges on draft, 40c. File Hills Agency— Northland Milling Co., Ltd.: shorts, 5 tons at \$35; freight, Oak Lake to Balcarres, 100	. 18	87 90
cwt. at 12\frac{1}{2}c.; charges on draft, 50c. Stanton, Geo. B., acting agent, advance for expenses. United Grain Growers, Ltd.: steers (stockers), 329, weight, 285,900 lb., at prices from 8c. to 10\frac{1}{2}c., \frac{5}{2}6.605.77; ear tags, 329 at 5c.; attaching ear tags, \frac{1}{3}10 ading, 11 cars at \frac{1}{3}1; straw, \frac{6}{4} bales at \frac{6}{3}0c.; freight, 5 cars at \frac{3}{3}7, 6 cars at \frac{4}{3}1; loading, 11 cars at 50c.; inspection certificate, 11 cars at \frac{5}{1}1; disinfecting 11 cars at 75c.; commission on 11 cars		88 00 00 00
at \$12 File Hills Colony—	27,46	33 37
Northland Milling Co., Ltd.: shorts, 5 tons at \$35; freight on 100 cwt., Oak Lake to Balcarres, at 12½c.; charges on draft, 50c	18	38 00
Christianson, M. agent, payments to Indians for surrender of land: Muscowpetung' band, 93 at \$6; Piapot's band, 176 at \$5; unexpended balance of advance, carried to 1918-19, \$1,062.	2,50	00 00
Expenses at Regina: coal, for Mr. Graham's house, 2 tons, \$20; drayage, \$4.20; express on files from Balcarres, \$2.25; ink, 75c.; postage stamps, \$10; telegrams, \$1.20		38 40 3 77
- -	35,96	55 29
Indian Affairs Department—Casual Revenue.		
Département des affaires des sauvages-Revenu casuel.		
Assiniboine Agency: refunds on account of oxen	17	78 00
Salteaux reserve, \$500; supplies for ex-pupils, \$338.95		73 95 11 75
Birtle Agency: overpayment to Miss A. Macdonald, nurse, cottage hospital, \$5; supplies for ex-pupils, \$110.75. British Columbia Land Commission: B. C. Government, half of final payment to Acme	11	l 5 75
Press for printing report, \$4,200.86; overpayment to Short, Hill and Duncan, for care of clock, \$1	4,20	1 86
Crooked Lake Agency: supplies for ex-pupils.		92 26 56 5 0
Duck Lake Agency: collections on account of ploughs, thresher, etc., \$54.10; supplies for ex-pupils, \$188. File Hills Agency: refunds on account of seed, \$207.20; loans to ex-pupils, \$520	$72 \\ 6 \\ 21$	12 10 27 20 33 00 10 00 14 20
Kamloops Agency: Wages overpaid to A. Kattlesnake. Kamloops Agency: A. Scotty, share of legal expenses in his defence. King's Printer: sale of scrapped copper plate.	. 8	5 00 1 30
Carried forward	7, 10	2 87

Indian Affairs Department:—Casual Revenue—Concluded.								
Département des affaires des sauvages—Revenu ca	suel—Fin.							
Brought forward			7,10	2.87				
Lytton Agency: overpayment to water branch, October, 1916. Naas Agency: advance in 1916-17, for expenses of two Indians to Ottawa. New Westminster Agency: on account of maintenance of T. Franks in St. Mary's hospital. Nova Scotia Indians: T. Christmas, on account of advance, June, 1916. Onion Lake Agency: collections on account of binder twine, \$71; loan to M. McGarty, \$110; F. Larsen, cheque 7395 not used, \$234. Ontario Government, annuities, treaty 9, 1916 Pas Agency: sale of old magneto. Pierreville Agency: sale of old furniture, St. Frances Roman Catholic school. Portage la Prairie Agency: oxen supplied ex-pupils. Qu'Appelle Agency: on account of gopher poison and seed, \$15.15; provisions supplied Indians								
in 1913-14, \$12.55. Saddle Lake Agency: collections for bob-sleighs, harness, etc., \$87.59.30; sale of democrat, \$25. Timiskaming Agency: sale of old canoe. Tobique Agency: on account of loan to J. de Vous. West-Coast Agency: rent of department house at Ucluelet. Yukon Indians: overpayment to Taylor, Drury, Pedlar & Co., in 19. Indian Trust Fund: annuities overpaid in 1916, \$17.75; balance at a March 31, 1917, \$151.67.	7; sale of sto	ve and sleigh	12 44 18 21	7 70 1 80 0 00 8 00 5 00 5 00 9 42				
			22,608	8 29				
Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Balances.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.	<u> </u>					
Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Balances. Fonds fiduciaire des sauvages: Résumé des balances.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.	<u> </u>	8 29 cts.				
Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Balances. Fonds fiduciaire des sauvages: Résumé des balances. Balance, April 1, 1917, as shown by A.G's Report, 1916-17, Page H—81 and 1917-18, Page H—76. Interest accrued during year on \$1,089,844 37 at 6%	65,390 65	\$ cts.	\$	cts.				
Fonds fiduciaire des sauvages: Bésumé des balances. Balance, April 1, 1917, as shown by A.G's Report, 1916-17, Page H—81 and 1917-18, Page H—76	65,390 65 339,019 30		\$	cts.				
Fonds fiduciaire des sauvages: Résumé des balances. Balance, April 1, 1917, as shown by A.G's Report, 1916-17, Page H—81 and 1917-18, Page H—76. Interest accrued during year on \$1,089,844 37 at 6% 6,780,385 99 at 5%	65,390 65 339,019 30 404,409 95 3,000 00	407,409 95 1,109,742 14	\$	cts.				
Fonds fiduciaire des sauvages: Résumé des balances. Balance, April 1, 1917, as shown by A.G's Report, 1916-17, Page H—81 and 1917-18, Page H—76. Interest accrued during year on \$1,089,844 37 at 6%	65,390 65 339,019 30 404,409 95 3,000 00 	407,409 95 1,109,742 14 55,922 44 1,573,074 53 778,167 54	\$	cts.				
Fonds fiduciaire des sauvages: Résumé des balances. Balance, April 1, 1917, as shown by A.G's Report, 1916-17, Page H—81 and 1917-18, Page H—76. Interest accrued during year on \$1,089,344 37 at 6%	65,390 65 339,019 30 404,409 95 3,000 00 	407,409 95 1,109,742 14 55,922 44 1,573,074 53 778,167 54	\$	ets.				

SESSIONAL PAPER No. 1

Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Accounts-Fonds fiduciaires des sauvages: Sommaire des comptes.

Total.	Balance, March 31, 1918.	Refunds and Transfers.	i —	No. of Account	Name of Account.	Page in Part H.		Interest and Grants.	Collections.	Refunds and Transfers.	Total.
Total.	Balance, 31 mars, 1918.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Dépenses	No. du compte.	Nom du compte.	Page dans la partie H	Balance, 1 avril, 1917.	Intérêt	Perceptions.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Total.
\$ cts.	\$ cts.	1	1 .	f 1	Indians of Ontario.		\$ cts.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
91,699 64 3,922 59 89,674 85 5,827 17 3,150 0621 88 100,963 21 9,141 08 365,900 82 31,122 30 26,406 60 7,149 27 152,428 48 15,593 12 279,257 91 24,423 20 14,408 47 3,658 08 22,3301 59 10,741 94 16,189 63 5,018 14 20,597 44 2,059 41 3,057 99 38,878 27 69,548 02 938,878 27 69,548 02 938 04 5,566 92 3,113 81 22,373 63	3,057 99 438 81 938,181 27 33,428 02	25 00 23 90 556 20	394 43 1,697 00 36,120 00 800 04	130 182	Assabaska Band, Capital Interest Batchawana Indians, Capital Interest Big Island Indians, Capital Interest Chippewas of Beausoleil, Capital Chippewas of Nawash, Capital Interest Chippewas of Rama, Capital "Interest Chippewas of Sarnia, Capital "Interest Chippewas of Sarnia, Capital "Interest Chippewas of Saugeen, Capital "Interest Chippewas of Saugeen, Capital "Interest Chippewas of Thames, Capital Chippewas of Walpole Island, Capital "Interest Chippewas of Walpole Island, Capital "Chippewas of Walpole Island, Capital "Interest Cockburn Island Indians, Capital "Interest Couchiching Band, Capital "Interest Dokis Band, Capital "Interest Dokis Timber Management Aecount. Eagle Lake Indians, Capital "Interest Fort Frances Reserve, Capital	131 111 111 121 121	1 0.000 92	2,099 87 4,570 07 179 61 2,455 44 19,291 24 1,570 62 8,206 13 14,964 33 835 80 1,376 73 919 95 1,056 57 168 68 47,300 69 44 67	57, 943 88 120 06 1, 978 58 232 12 136 51 235 28 215 20 2, 028 09 162 25 856 31 107 56 325 54 17 727 62 4, 727 62 4, 727 62 61 33 1, 236 47 40 00 50 00 49 00 390 00	1,716 74 2,93& 62 1,806 00 2,637 90 2,502 00 844 64 2,404 00 1,800 00 307 50 71 41	3,150 04 621 88 100,963 21 9,141 08 365,900 82 31,122 30 26,406 60 7,149 27 152,428 48 15,593 12 279,257 91 24,423 00 14,408 47 3,658 08 22,301 59 10,741 94 16,189 63 5,018 14 20,597 44 2,059 41 3,057 99 833 24 939,878 27 69,548 02 938 05 5,566 92
2,373 63 2,327,566 78		ļ			Fort Frances Reserve, Capital Carried forward		2,700 44 2,373 63 2,066,351 94				3, 113 81 2, 373 63 2, 327, 566 78

Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Accounts—Continued.—Fonds fiduciaires des Sauvages: Sommaire des comptes—Suite.

Total.	Balance, March 31, 1918.	Refunds and Transfers.	Expenditure.	No. of Account	Name of Account.	Page in Part H.	Balance, April 1, 1917.	Interest and Grants.	Collections.	Refunds and Transfers.	Total.
Total.	Balance, 31 mars, 1918.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Dépenses	No. du compte.	Nom du compte.	Page dans la partie H	Balance, 1 avril, 1917.	Intérêt et sub- ventions.	Perceptions.	Rembour-	Total.
\$ cts. 2,327,566 78	\$ ets. 2,194,735 59	\$ cts. 743 10	\$ ets. 132,088 09		Brought forward Indians of Ontario—Continued.		\$ cts. 2,066,351 94	\$ cts. 105,453 77	\$ cts. 138,598 08	\$ cts. 17,162 99	\$ cts. 2,327,566 78
1,274 85 136,901 34 10,223 10,223 10,223 10,223 10,233 14,283 05 4,283 05 4,507 91 145,580 09 869 59 33 39 583 42 47 22 107,197 28 6,668 55 3,923 87 191 74 2,031 88 1,122 93 72,970 61 8,652 24 98,446 35 14,344 55 14,344 35	4,920 52 108,174 01 2,422 26 4,220 65 *54 75 3,528 91 14,580 09 33 39 583 42 47 22 105,660 85 3,302 15 1,454 07 191 74 2,031 88 961 69 72,970 61 6,943 60 6,310 78 60,670 75 4,847 20	750 00	5,302 58 3,393 37 120 00 541 00 119 50 508 60 1,536 43 3,366 40 2,469 80 161 24 1,708 59 851 75 8,533 81 52 62 9,693 09	123 123A 43 13 174 273 14 424 16 15 17	Fort Frances Reserve, Interest. Fort William Band, Capital. "Interest. Garden River Indians, Capital. "Interest. Gibson Indians, Capital. "Interest. Gibson Burnt Timber Account. Golden Lake Indians, Capital. Interest. Henvey Inlet Indians, Capital. "Interest. Islington Band. Lac Seul Band, Capital. "Interest. Lake Nipissing Band, Capital. "Interest. Lake Nipissing Band, Capital. "Interest. Maganatawan Indians, Capital. "Interest. Maganatawan Indians, Capital. "Interest. Maintoulin Island (unceded), Capital. "Interest. Mississaguas of Alnwick, Capital. "Interest. Mississaguas of Credit, Capital. "Interest. Mississaguas of Rice Lake, Capital. "Interest. Mississaguas of Rice Lake, Capital. "Interest. Mississaguas of Rice Lake, Capital. "Interest. Mississaguas of Rice Lake, Capital. "Interest. Mississaguas of Rice Lake, Capital. "Interest. Mississaguas of Scugog, Capital.	83 83 110 110 110 95 95 83 156 156 156 156 25 84 84 84 84 84 85 85	75 00 2,031 88 972 70 70,986 84 4,859 90 97,929 17 4,135 75 59,529 10 4,126 68 2,323 68 603 66 6,605 51 188 11	6, 229 73 5, 397 33 206 11 124 24 11 49 735 70 1 59 30 03 4,086 96 41 74 150 23 3,792 34 5,341 98 3,764 41 146 37	2,845 55 904 10 374 76	150 81 2,570 00 750 00 2,147 27 1,656 35	10, 223 10 108, 174 01 5, 815 63 4, 263 05 65 25 4, 507 91 145 85 183 01 14, 580 09 869 59 33 39 583 42 47 22 107, 197 28 6, 668 55 3, 923 87 191 74 2, 031 88 1, 122 93 72, 970 61 8, 652 24 98, 446 35 14, 844 59 60, 723 59 15, 290 29 2, 329 81 2, 406 38 6, 608 53 1, 901 55

	INDIAN
	AFFAIRS
	DEPARTMENT:
•	EXPENDITURE

4,354 20 87,696 99	$\begin{bmatrix} 3,266&73\\82,388&14 \end{bmatrix}$	· • · · · · ·	1,087 47		" Interest	86	2,771 83	348 47		391 90	4,354 20 87,696 99	S
16,031 75	738 53		5,308 85 15,290 02	22	Mohawks of Bay of Quinte, Capital "Interest	87 87	87,351 74 464 64	4,859 80	345 25 8,907 31		87,696 99	Ε̈́
110, 158 29	109,941 09		217 20	23	Moravians of Thames, Capital	87	110,103 29	4,009 00	55 00	1,800 00	16,031 75 110,158 29	SSIONAL
7,670 28	2,382 24	2,025 00	3,263 04		111001080	88	*66 35	5,720 85	709 14	1,306 64	7,670 28	ō
16,431 63 1,216 40	15,408 39 1,201 32				LORD ACCOUNT	88	13,554 89	677 74	169 00	2,030 00	16,431 63	ξ
1,779 33	6 83		$\substack{15,08\\1,772\ 50}$	24	Munceys of Thames, Capital Interest	88 88	1,216 40 140 96	67 87			1,216 40	ŕ
•				285	Nickickousemenecaning Indians—	00	140,90	07 87	1,570 50		1,779 33	ָּט
53,704 61	53,355 27		201 96	!!	Capital	136	46, 204 61		7,500 00		53,704 61	PAPER
4,554 07 $171 81$	$2,656\ 17\ 31\ 48$		1,897 90		Interest	136	2,110 29	2,415 78	28 00		4,554 07	ığ
4 37	4 37	140 55	• • • • • • • • • • •	262	Northwest Angle Reserve, 37, Capital Interest.	136 136	87 52	4 37	84 29		171 81	
4.816 30	4,786 90		29 40	245	Obidgewong Indians, Capital	132	3,764 01	4 37	6 23	1,046 06	$\begin{array}{c} 4 & 37 \\ 4 & 4,816 & 30 \end{array}$	2 0
1,247 86	766 94		480 92		" Interest	132	89 15	192 66	10 00	956 05	1,247 86	
119, 151 78	119, 151 78	7,333 60	7,848 00	26	Ojibbewas of Lake Huron, Capital	89	111,818 18			7,333 60	119,151 78	_
15,691 19 144,014 57	144,014 57	7,333 60	7,848 00		" Interest	89 89	7,333 60	5,957 59		2,400 00	15,691 19	
9,200 73	3,332 73		5,868 00		Ojibbewas of Lake Superior, Capital Interest	89	144,014 57	7 200 73		2,000 00	144,014 57	
8,414 68	8,414 68			28	Ojibbewas of Mississagi River, Capital	89	8,294 65	1,200 75	120 03	2,000 00	9,200 73 8,414 68	
716 40	312 68		403 72		" (nterest)	90	239 68	426 72	50 00		716 40	
6,676 34		6,676 34		25	Ojibbewas and Ottawas of Manitoulin,	89	'					
1,182 98		1.092 98	90 00		Capital " Interest	89 89			$6,676 34 \\ 1,182 98$		6,676 34	
152 27	152 27			29	Oneidas of Thames, Capital	90	152 27		1,102 90		$\begin{array}{c} 1,182 \ 98 \\ 152 \ 27 \end{array}$	
645 66			577 90			90	184 33	16 83	444 50		645 66	•
93,274 98 7,848 83	91,972 56 4,664 40	100 00	1,302 42 3,084 43	30	Parry Island Band, Capital	90	92,568 73		606 25	100 00	93,274 98	
130 91	130 91	100 00	0,004,40	236	" Interest	$\frac{90}{156}$	2,955 39 130 91	4,819 84			7,848 83	
30 78	30 78				Pays Plat Band, Capital	156	23 08	7 70			130 91 30 78	
16,960 11	16,960 11			80	Pointe Grondine Band, Capital	103	16,636 65		323 46		16,960 11	
1,825 00	1,300 44	· · · · · · · · · · · ·	524 56			103	850 64	874 36	100 00		1,825 00	
2,352 01	2, 194, 51	<i></i>	157 50	91	Pottawatamies of Walpole Island—Capital	91	2,348 23		0.70		0.050.01	
1,112 01	242 60		869 41		Interest	91	561 52	145 49	405 00		$2,352 01 \\ 1,112 01$	
6,164 62	6,164 62		213 00	328	Rainy Lake Reserve No. 17A, Capital.	140	5,748 41		416 21		6,164 62	
388 73 240 00	175 73		213 00		" Interest. Red Rock Band, Capital. " Interest. Reserve 38A, Treaty 3, Capital	140	96 48	292 25			388 73	•
57 69	240 00 44 00		13 69	72	Red Rock Band, Capital	$\frac{102}{102}$	240 00 43 51				240 00	
18,976 58			10 09	102	Reserve 38A. Treaty 3 Capital	102	12,998 55	14 18	5,069 52	908 51	57 69 18,976 58	
4,225 47	3,634 85		590 62		" Interest	107	1,298 22	714 84	0,009 02	2,212 41	4,225 47	
10 010 00	10.057.00	ļ	141 00	337	Seine River Reserves, 23A and 23B—		,			,	·	
10,218 96 84 10	10,057 88		161 08		Capital	142	218 96		10,000 00		10,218 96	
30,626 84	30,626 84			32	Serpent River Band, Capital	$\frac{142}{91}$	43 00 30,603 39	13 10	28 00 .		84 10 30,626 84	
4,168 72	3,714 55		454 17		" Interest	91	2,512 91	1,655 81	23 40		4,168 72	
9.000 114 00	9 576 140 56	00 170 27	040 000 ==			- '						
	3,576,142 56	20,170 671	24Z,800 77	'	Carried forward		3,372,260 54	172,451 56	246,517 55	47,884 35 3	3,839,114 00	
# TN - 1, 21, 21					•							

^{*} Debit items.

Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Accounts-Continued.-Fonds fiduciaires des sauvages: Sommaire des comptes-Suite.

Total.	Balance, March 31, 1918.	Refunds and Transfers.	Expendi- ture.	No. of Account	Name of Account.	Page in Part H.	Balance, April 1, 1917.	Interest and Grants.	Collections.	Refunds and Transfers.	Total.
Total.	Balance, 31 mars, 1918.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Dépenses	No. du compte.	Nom du compte.	Page dans la partie H	Balance, 1 avril, 1917.	Intérêt	Perceptions.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Total.
\$ cts. 3,839,114 00	\$ ets.	\$ ets. 20,170 67	\$ cts. 242,800 77		Brought forward Indians of Ontario—Concluded.		\$ cts. 3,372,260 54	\$ cts. 172,451 56	\$ ets. 246,517 55	\$ cts. 47,884 35	\$ ets. 3,839,114 00
49, 044 05 1, 385 15 48, 507 44 3, 817 25 62, 110 35 4, 148 37 49 35 93 14 832, 101 94 68, 938 33 29, 138 57 2, 970 18 6, 409 68 338 44 365 13 34 56 38, 170 64 3, 684 19 5, 951 49 578 78 36, 432 99 2, 385 19 3, 828 19 4, 383 74 16, 033 08 2, 710 49 19, 304 15 1, 973 26 103, 567 94 7, 460 94 7, 460 94 7, 460 94 7, 460 94 8, 920 37 1, 434 65	167 64 48,507 44 2,612 25 61,158 35 2,064 29 33 14 823,401 57 9,544 59 29,138 57 1,945 94 6,409 68 202 68 365 13 15 06 38,170 64 2,593 49 5,951 49 5,951 49 1,071 81 3,828 19 1,071 81 3,828 19 1,153 30 1,463 02 102,570 24 3,912 77 8,920 37	20 00	1,217 51 1,205 00 9,52 00 2,084 11 8,700 37 59,373 74 1,024 24 135 76 19 50 1,090 25 1,313 38 296 50 21 00 510 24 997 70 3,547 27	247 222 33 248 35 220 249 250 36 37 95	Shawanaga Band, Capital "Interest Sheguiandah Band, Capital Interest Sheshegwaning Band, Capital Interest Shoal Lake Band, No. 39, Capital "Interest Six Nations, Capital "Interest South Bay Band, Capital "Interest Spanish River Band, Capital Interest Stangecoming Band, No. 18B, Capital Interest Sucker Creek Band, Capital "Interest Sucker Creek Band, Capital "Interest Thessalon River Band, Capital Interest Tootoomenais Band, Capital "Interest Wabigoon Band, Capital "Interest Wahnapitae Indians, Capital "Interest Wahnapitae Indians, Capital "Interest West Bay Band, Capital "Interest West Bay Band, Capital "Interest Whitefish Bay Band, Capital "Interest Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital Whitefish Bay Band, Capital	93 93 132 132 132 128 128 91 92 133 133 128 128 133 133 133 133 133 196 96 106 106 129	47,876 80 1,216 15 60,754 65 851 41 16 05 87 94 829,511 02 12,406 06 28,690 35 1,363 39	2,454 65 3,080 30 5 20 48,615 40 1,502 69 294 65 17 59 1,952 47 307 91 1,823 71 201 35 892 55 1,013 21 5,249 40	7,782 62 570 50 10 00 30 40 142 98 172 00 230 36 289 88 167 10	630 64 146 45 932 93 216 66 	832,101 94 68,938 33 29,138 57 2,970 18 6,409 68 358 44 365 13 34 56 38,170 64 3,684 19 5,951 49 5,951 49 2,385 19 ED 3,828 19 483 74 16,033 08 Q 2,710 4 15

61,131 19 5,537 86 43,450 62 5,520 54 50,103 70 2,552 10	61, 131 19 3, 911 31 43, 450 62 4, 188 72 46, 288 13 *166 99	1,331 82	Whitefish Lake Band, Capital	103 103 94 94 125 125	60,337 60 2,203 79 43,391 77 3,130 43 13,490 51 66 08	2,326 11	207 00		5,537 86 43,450 62 5,520 54 50,103 70 2,552 10	SESSIONAL I
6,369 92 1,464 26 5,842 72 1,196 57 190 34 45 54	6, 369 92 1, 382 71 5, 842 72 817 85 190 34 45 54	70	Abenakis of Bécancour, Capital Interest Abenakis of St. Francis, Capital Interest Abitibi Indians, Capital Interest Amalecites of Isle Verte and Viger—	95 95 94 94 156 156	6,369 92 1,067 39 5,842 72 408 66 190 34 34 31	371 87 322 41			1,196 57 190 34	PAPER No. 1
8,606 30 807 81 4,683 86 2,066 47 28,168 66 1,544 73 15,607 68 1,275 94 37,969 55 5,305 58 57,697 21 4,741 95	8,606 30 571 67 4,683 86 1,405 52 27,800 33 768 53 15,607 68 1,018 27 37,385 45 *3,130 19 53,836 11 1,697 37 250 00	236 14	Betsiamits Band, Capital. "Interest Coocoocache Indians, Capital. "Interest Coocoocache Indians, Capital. "Interest Hurons of Lorette, Capital. "Interest Iroquois of Caughnawaga, Capital. "Interest Iroquois of St. Regis, Capital. "Interest Iroquois of St. Regis Land Fund—	95 95 112 112 144 144 95 95 96 96 96	8,606 30 359 52 4,644 06 1,711 68 25,264 33 230 01 15,607 68 471 96 37,107 87 *3,552 70 56,687 81 1,326 03	448 29 317 79 1,274 72 803 98 1,704 24	39 80 7 00 2,904 33 40 00 	30 00	8,606 30 807 81 4,683 86 2,066 47 28,168 66 1,544 73 15,607 68 1,275 94 37,969 45 5,305 28 57,607 21 4,741 95	
1,000 00 600 63 6,443 82 3,855 42 10,134 50 933 83 1,474 97 336 10 51,512 63 4,473 64 35,710 34 4,127 28	1,000 00 609 63 6,443 82 2,362 62 10,134 50 792 46 1,349 97 241 10 51,512 63 1,034 75 34,931 40 2,252 83	1,492 80	Capital. Lake St. John Indians, Capital. Lake St. John Indians, Capital. Lake of Two Mountains, Capital. Restigouche Indians, Capital. Interest. River Desert Band, Capital. "Interest. "Interest. "Interest. Interest. 97 97 97 97 97 97 105 105	750 00 544' 89 6,443 82 3,221 17 10,134 50 356 74 1,305 85 138 86 50,346 32 1,133 81 35,175 38 1,609 65	64 74 483 25 528 02 72 24 2,605 36	151 00 49 07 169 12 125 00 1,166 31 734 47 534 96	250 00	1,000 00 609 63 6,443 82 3,855 42 10,134 50 933 83 1,474 97 336 10 51,512 63 4,473 64 35,710 34 4,127 28		
342 77 10 02 52 23 5,674,403 00 5	326 77 10 02 52 23 ,291,887 67 20,591 48	114	Big Cove Indians, Capital. "Interest Brothers Reserve, The Carried forward	156	247 89 *2 26 49 74 5,013,886 52	12 28 2 49	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	53,774 60 5	342 77 10 02 52 23 6,674,403 00	

^{*}Debit items.

Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Accounts—Continued.—Fonds fiduciaires des sauvages: Sommaire des comptes—Suite.

,											
Total.	Balance, March 31, 1918.	Refunds and Transfers.	Expendi- ture.	No. of Account	Name of Account.	Page in Part H.	Balance, April 1, 1917.	Interest and Grants.	Collections.	Refunds and Transfers.	Total.
Total.	Balance, 31 mars, 1918.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Dépenses	No. du compte.	Nom du compte.	Page dans la partie H	Balance, 1 avril, 1917.	Intêrêt et sub- ventions.	Perceptions.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Total.
\$ cts. 5,674,403 00	\$ cts. 5,291,887 67	\$ cts. 20,591 48	\$ cts. 361,923 85		Brought forward		\$ cts. 5,013,886 52	\$ cts. 261,506 02	\$ ets. 345, 235 86	\$ cts. 53,774 60	\$ cts. 5,674,403 00
144 58 233 99 644 05 114 75 167 07 142 10 782 21 276 25 23 82 1 19 18 20 26 86 33 99 17 15 564 40 532 85 102 20 120 16 6,297 99 1,342 62 50 88 12 90 33,189 81 2,413 01 580 00	233 99 628 05 36 05 36 05 167 07		16 00 78 70 142 10 16 00 251 00 19 10 14 72 15 00 183 00 15 00 12 90 1,833 06	239 116 175 103 165 290 399 67 272 122 115 300 93 68	Indians of New Brunswick—Concluded. Buctouche Indians, Capital. "Interest. Burnt Church Indians, Capital. "Interest. Edmundston Reserve, Capital. "Interest. Eel Ground Indians, Capital. "Interest. Eel River Reserve, Capital. "Interest. Fort Folly Indians. Kingsclear Reserve, Capital. "Interest. Oromocto Reserve, Capital. "Interest. Pabineau Reserve, Capital. "Interest. Pokemouche Reserve, Capital. "Interest. Pokemouche Reserve, Capital. "Interest. Red Bank Indians, Capital. "Interest. St. Croix Reserve. St. Mary's Indians, Capital. "Interest. Tobique Indians, Capital. "Interest. Tobique Indians, Capital. "Interest. Woodstock Reserve, Capital. "Interest. Woodstock Reserve, Capital. "Interest. Interest. Interest.	109 109 120 120 107 156 156 157 149 101 135 135 136 108 108 108 105 105	144 58 215 96 642 29 78 70 167 07 36 90 629 22 209 31 23 82	18 03 36 05 10 20 41 94 1 19 0 87 3 05 2 43 51 06 10 59 362 65 2 38 3 13 1,685 50	152 99 25 00 25 00 25 00		644 05 114 75 167 07 142 10 782 21 276 25 23 82 1 19 18 20 37 20 26 86 33 99 17 15 564 40 532 85 102 20 120 16 6,297 99 1,342 62 50 08 51 81 12 90
818 75	818 75	J	ļ 	98	Cumberland County Indians, Capital	156	818 75)	 		818 75 19

	-
	\circ
-	-

											•		
	$\begin{array}{c} 197 \ 39 \\ 1.250 \ 73 \end{array}$			253 70		Interest.	156	149 00	48 39			197 39	
	314 42					Fairy Lake Reserve, Capital Interest	101 101	1,049 73 216 13				1,250 73 314 42	5 m
		9 12		022 00		Franklin Manor (Halfway River)	101	210 13	05 49	. 55 00		314 42	SSIO
+	450.00					Reserve.	1 .				'		ō
	450 00 110 74					Capita.	157	450 00				450 00	
ΰΕ	2 92				362	Gold River Reserve	. 157 157	84 04 2 78			• • • • • • • • •	$\begin{array}{c} 110 & 74 \\ 2 & 92 \end{array}$	<u> </u>
-	315 85	315 85			421	Indian Brook Reserve, Capital	158	315 85				315 85	į (v
	25 75	25 75				" Interest.	158	9 48	16.27			25 75	5 6
	288 74 62 13				164	Little Southwest Reserve, Capital Interest	156 156	288 74 45 42		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		288 74	1 1
	200 13				89	Middle River Indians	156	190 60				62 13 200 13	3 20
	113 51	113 51			298	North Sydney Indians	157	108 11	5 40			113 51	, 2
	$\begin{array}{c} 17 \ 14 \\ 652 \ 20 \end{array}$				73	Pomquet Reserve, Capital	102 102	17 14				17 14	<u> </u>
	2,746 38				101	Port Medway Indians	102	556 04 2,520 37	28 66 126 01	67 50 100 00		$\begin{array}{c} 652 & 20 \\ 2,746 & 38 \end{array}$	
	600 00	442 25		157 75	428	St. Croix Reserve, Capital	153	2,020 01	120 01			600 00	
	28 00					" Interest	153			28 00		28 00)
	$6,777 15 \\ 1,123 74$				311	Ship Harbour Indians, Capital Interest	138 138	6,435 15 739 03	358 71			6,777 15	
	256 30	256 30			321	Sydney Indians, Capital	157	256 30		20 00		$\substack{1,123 & 74 \\ 256 & 30}$	
	35 44					" Interest	157	21 55	13 89			35 44	Į
	419 98 17 31				117	Wallabuck Lake Indians	156 157	399 98				419 98	
	11 91	11 91			410	wnycocomagn Reserve	197	16 48	0 83			17 31	l.
						Indians of Manitoba.	:	1					
	311 2ò	311 20			234	Berens River Band, Capital	130	286 80		24 40		311 20)
	93 39					" Interest	130	75 29	18 10			93 39)
	439 51 153 83	439 51		6 60	170	Black River Band, Capital	119 119	439 51 114 15		10.00		439 51	
	1,755 07	1.755 07		0 00		Brokenhead River Band, Capital		1,674 72		12 00 80 35		153 83 1,755 07	
	384 94	258 94		126 00		" Interest	100	188 77	93 17	103 00		384 94	
	$ \begin{array}{c} 7 & 02 \\ 5, 197 & 61 \end{array} $				232	Chemawawin Band	156	6 69				7 02	
	961 44				296	Crane River Band, Capital	157 157	5,197 61 668 15				5,197 61 961 44	
	46 50	46 50			91	Ebb and Flow Lake Indians, Capital.	156	46 50				46 50	
	13 62	13 62			<u>.</u>	" Interest.	. 156	10 76	. 286			13 62	2
	514 05 82 16	514 05			259	Fairford Band, Capital	156 156	514 05 53 77				514 05	
	695 34	695 34			63	Fort Alexander Band Canital	100	695 34				82 16 695 34	
	63 99	. 9 84		54 15		" Interest	100	*0 74	34 73	30 00		63 99	9
	1,376 66 116 18	1,376 66		17 95	335	Hollow Water River Band, Capital	141	1,376 66				1,376 66	
	7,487 77	7 487 77		17 95	227	Key's Reserve Capital	141 129	45 09 5,656 07				116 18 7,487 77	
	.3,304 07	2,234 77		1,069 30		Key's Reserve, Capital	129	1,672 14		1,265 52	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	3,304 07	7
-	5 760 200 20	E 974 070 00	00 501 40	200 751 40		ľ		·		,			
` -	5,762,322 29	0,374,979 33	20, 591 48	1000,701 48	1	Brought forward		10,092,591 97	205,441 29	350,514 43	53,774 60	5,762,322 29	,

^{*}Debit items.

Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Accounts-Continued.-Fonds fiduciaires des sauvages: Sommaire des comptes-Suite.

-											
Total.	Balance, March 31, 1918.	Refunds and Transfers.	Expendi- ture.	No. of Account	Name of Account.	Page in Part H	Balance, April 1, 1917.	Interest and Grants.	Collections.	Refunds and Transfers.	Total.
Total.	Balance, 31 mars, 1918.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Dépenses	No. du compte.	Nom du compte.	Page dans la partie H	Balance, 1 avril, 1917.	Intérêts et sub- ventions.	Perceptions.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Total.
\$ cts. 5,762,322 29	\$ cts. 5,374,979 33	\$ ets. 20,591 48	\$ cts. 366,751 48		Brought forward Indians of Manitoba—Concluded.		\$ ets. 5,092,591 97	\$ cts 265,441 29	\$ cts. 350,514 43	\$ ets. 53,774 60	\$ ets. 5,762,322 29
50 00 46 16 25 75 64,738 59 5,314 12 892 91 2,212 41 66,185 26 9,834 04 2,142 80 548 03 369 33 24 13 34,926 19 1,475 86 3,325 52 2,850 82 291 38 25,796 28 458 91 567 80 250 73 2,005 84 36,639 73 1,920 73 3,29	46 16 25 75 64,738 59 1,106 08 	892 91 2,212 41 6 50 155 88	1,773 00 265 25 2,100 88 2,005 86 133 81	219 233 85 62 178 338 59 59 223 106 185 325	Moose Lake Band. Oak Lake Sioux, Capital. Interest. Pas Band, Capital. Interest. Pagonakeshicks Band, Capital. Roseau River Band, Capital. Interest. Rolling River Reserve 80A. Capital. Interest. Sandy Bay Indians, Capital. St. Peter's Band, Capital. Interest. St. Peter's Individual Land Account. Shoal Lake Band, Capital. Interest. Swan Lake Band, Capital. Interest. Swan Lake Band, Capital. Interest. Turtle Mountain Sioux, Capital. Valley River Reserve, Capital. Interest. Waywaysecappo's Band, Capital. Interest. Waywaysecappo's Band, Capital. Interest. Water Hen River Band Indians of Sask., Alta. and N.W.T.—	156 156 130 130 104 104 100 156 157 157 157 128 128 108 122 140 140	46 16 22 32 60,890 42 478 38 892 91 2,064 54 53,823 69 *1,534 17 2,142 80 419 89 369 33 5,5 39 34,726 19 *28,4 24 1,070 33 2,710 08 22,478 43 *2,057 99 279 20 9 18 1,793 01 1,793 01 1,793 01 36,639 73 *10 72 3 13	3 43 3,068 44 147 87 2,614 48 128 14 18 74 1,722 10 53 52 135 50 1,021 02 14 42 92 64 1,831 45	3,848 17 1,767 30 12,361 57 8,753 73 200 00 38 00 2,201 67 140 80 3,317 85 1,495 88 288 60 227 13 212 85	155 88	892 91 2,212 41 66,185 26 9,834 04 2,142 80 548 03 369 33 24 13 34 926 19 1,475 86 3,325 52 2,850 88
33,388 74	33,388 74	ļ	İ	139	Alexander's Band, Capital	114	32,609 12		779 62		33,388 74

ŀ	þ
•	
ξ	j

	3,554 44	704 02		. 9 750 51	1	. Trutum d	444						
	1,337 42				391	"Interest	114 158	1,337 42	1,676 02	967 11		$\begin{array}{c} 3,554 & 44 \\ 1,337 & 42 \end{array}$	ြေ
	197 09	197 09					158	124 02				1,337 42	Ü
	2,853 95	2,853 95			190	Amos Charles Band, Capital	123	2,853 95		ļ ,	+	2,853 95	
_	566 43	235 03		331 40	3 1	" Interest	123	376 38	161 51		28 54	566 43	, 5
	28,995 42	19,104 54		9,890 88	145	Assiniboine Reserve, Capital	114	28,995 42				28,995 42	ž
л	1,415 57 950 84	1,004 57	.4	411 00 436 80	101	Interest	115	*111 86	1,444 18		83 25	1,415 57	_ ≥
-	4 00	214 04		430 80		Beardy's Band	123 158	485 31	24 27			950 84	
4	0 45	0 45				Beaver's Band, No. 152, Capital Interest	158	4 00 0 24				4 00 0 45	PAPE
	365,046 14	350,334 18			138	Blackfoot Indians, Capital Interest	113	126,954 75	0 21	238,091 39	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	365,046 14	ַ טַ
	123,112 88	79,467 77	472 19	43,172 92		" Interest.	113		7,216 22	98 527 13		123,112 88	5 S.
	15,338 89	15,338 89			138a	Blackfoot Sinking Fund	113	9,136 16	456 81	98,527 13 5,745 92		15,338 89	
	3,921 40			3,921 40	H 173	Blood Indians, Capital.	120	3,921 40				3,921 40) N
	28,938 73	915 25		28,023 48		" Interest	120	6,301 00	511 12	22,126 61		28,938 73	3
,	12,332 67 87,383 89	7,991 83		4,340 84	173A	Blood Sinking Fund	120	4,615 86	230 79	7,486 02		12,332 67	, —
	9,312 55	01,000 08 4 172 50		5 120 07	, 142	Côtés Band No. 64, Capital	114	77,408 89	اعدمندندا	9,975 00 4,385 21		87,383 89	
	88,694 29	88 694 29		0,100 97	194	" Interest Cowesses Band, No. 73, Capital	$\begin{array}{c} 114 \\ 122 \end{array}$	1,006 57	3,920 77	4,385 21		9,312 55	
	8,848 96	1.239 75		7.609 21		Interest	$\frac{122}{122}$	75,321 41 1.036 65	3.817 90	13,372 88 2,912 51	1.081 90	88,694 29 8,848 96	;
	62,892 30	62,892 30			293	Cumberland Reserve, Capital	137	62,403 28	3,011 90	489 02	1,061 80	62,892 30	,
	6,142 34	2,108 65		4,033 69			137		3,239 86	354 25	154 25	6,142 34	Ĺ
	19 78	19 78			375	Day Star's Reserve, Capital	157	19 78				19 78	,
	4 23	4 23				" Interest	157	3 09	1 14			4 23	
	1,337 00				418	Drift Pile Indians, Capital	151	1,165 25	,	9 75	162 00	1,337 00	
	92 49 199,434 38	100 494 99				I Interest	151	32 60	59 89			92 49	
	18,655 40	5 038 37		12 617 02	, 120	Enoch's Band, Capital	· 109 109	197,209 19		2,225 19	[199,434 38	
	9,153 48	9 153 48		19,017 09	167	" Interest Ermineskin's Band, Capital " Interest	118	5,706 95 1 6,939 93	10,145 81	2,802 64		18,655 40	
	3,002 60	298 60		2.704 00	101	" Interest	118	280 35	361 01	2,213 33		9,153 48 3,002 60	
	7,660 85	7,660 85			271	" Interest	135	4,953 27		2,707 58		7,660 85	
	5,194 40	$^{\prime}$ 2.097 40		3.097.00)	" Interest	135	3,855 63	440 45	898 32		5.194 40	
	515 90	515 90			86	COLCOR S DANG, CARITAL.	190	515 90				515 90	
	221 09	221 09				" Interest	156	185 99	35 10			221 09	
	$\begin{array}{c} 3,825 & 50 \\ 771 & 76 \end{array}$	000 00		1	188	James Robert's Band, Capital	122	3,825 50				3,825 50	
	352 73	302 00 259 72		469 70	195	" Interest John Smith's Band, Capital	122	516 40	217 10		38 26	771 76	
	21 35	17 85		3 50	155	" Interest	$\begin{array}{c} 112 \\ 112 \end{array}$	352 73 3 54	17 01			352 73 21 35	ļ
	93,339 08	93,339 08			188	Kakawistahaws Band Conited	122		17 01	16 090 39		93,339 08	;
	35,506 22	29,959 27	1	5.546 95	i	Kakawistahaws Band, Capital Interest	122	77,258 70	4.947 23	16,080 38 8,814 40	58 80	35,506 22	
	17,670 74	17,670 74			216	Keeseekoose Band, Capital	$\tilde{1}\tilde{2}\tilde{7}$	10,466 44	1,011 20	7, 204 30		17,670 74	ļ
	4,793 90	2,819 65	d 	1,974 25	()	Interest	127	1,976 44	622 14			4,793 90	j
	5,146 90	5,146 90			268	Kinistino Band, Capital	156	5,146 90				5,146 90)
	$1,32248 \\ 6,32460$	1,322 48				" Interest	156	1,014 42	308 06			1,322 48	
	932 39	0,324 60			376	Kinnasayas Reserve, Capital Interest	157	6,324 60					!
	16 71	16 71			101	Little Black Bear's Band	157 156	586 82	345 57			932 39	
						Living Diack Dear's Dand	190	15 91	0 80	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		16 71	
	7,325,916 76	6,764,649 23	24,331 37	¹ 536, 936 16	ş)	Carried forward	March St. M.	6, 115, 126 66 31	16,568 04	838, 684, 58	55, 537, 48	7, 325, 916 76	
_				, -;				51 +x41 00101	-0,000 011	200,002 001	20,000	.,,,,,,	

^{*}Debit items.

Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Accounts—Continued.—Fonds fiduciaires des sauvages: Sommaire des comptes—Suite.

											
Total.	Balance, March 31, 1918	Refunds and Transfers.	Expendi- ture.	No. of Account	Name of Account.	Page in Part H.		Interest and Grants.	Collections.	Refunds and Transfers.	Total.
Total.	Balance, 31 mars, 1918.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Dépenses		Nom du compte.	Page dans la partie H	Balance, 1 avril, 1917.	Intérêt et sub- ventions.	Perceptions.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Total.
\$ cts. 7,325,916 76	\$ cts. 6,764,649 23	\$ cts. 24,331 37	\$ cts. 536,936 16		Brought forward		\$ ets. 6,115,126 66	\$ cts. 316, 568 04	\$ cts. 838, 684 58	\$ ets. 55,537 48	\$ cts. 7,325,916 76
18, 136 06 3, 482 44 52, 320 76 9, 530 55 616 86 2, 824 82 1, 335 86 9, 125 11 1, 498 14 5, 760 94 1, 209 38 24, 585 43 31, 369 131 16 220 73 142, 455 87 15, 454 37 73, 737 93 28, 844 31 19 32 29 03 61 18 77 55 37 19 33 29 03 61 21 130 15	55	231 40	2,919.00 1,797 40 178 20 107 85 1,415 53 3,479 99 308 15 86 91 3,069 70 5,038 22 7,451 97 19,217 45	260 304 226 319 231 214 225 100 230 87 210 210A 294 183	Concluded. Louis Bull's Band, Capital. "Interest. Michel's Band, Capital. "Interest. Mistawasis Band, Capital. "Interest. Montreal Lake Band, Capital. Interest. Moscowequan's Band, Capital. "Interest. Muscowequan's Band, Capital. "Interest. Muscowpetung Band, Capital. "Interest. Ochapowace's Band, Capital. "Interest. One Arrow's Band, Capital. "Interest. Onion Lake Band Pasqua's Band, Capital. "Interest. Peigan Indians, Capital. "Interest. Peigan Sinking Fund. Petaquakay's Band, Capital. "Interest. Peigan Sinking Fund. Petaquakay's Band, Capital. "Interest. Piapot's Band, Capital. "Interest. Piapot's Band, Capital. "Interest. Poor Man's Band, Capital. "Interest. Poor Man's Band, Capital. "Interest. Reserve No. 150 E.	138 138 129 129 139 130 130 127 127 128 129 156 130 104 125 126 157 157 156 156	10, 265 78 1, 128 65 49, 206 66 4, 340 95 616 87 738 60 1, 335 89 **15 83 5, 464 76 873 99 10, 920 68 20, 822 13 3 00 341 93 3 95 124 70 25 48 131 845 92 2, 801 09 36, 349 07 **572 38 ***102 85 12 95 55 35 15 78 29 03 4 53 123 93	569 72 2,677 38 67 77 66 80 239 18 316 94 1,587 14 17 25 6 43 1 27 6,732 35 1,788 83 5 79 3 56	1,784 08 3,114 10 2,512 20 2,018 45 4,325 68 1,275 07 296 18 18 45 13,433 40 8,959 90 255 25	231 40	616 87 2;824 82 1,335 89 66 80 9,125 17 1,498 42 5,760 94 1,209 38 24,585 48 31,369 17 3 00 614 43 3 95 131 13 207 25 142,455 87 15,454 37 73,737 97 23,844 31 73,737 97 23,844 31 897 99 102 85 18 74 55 35 19 34 29 03 6 21

SESSIONAL PAPE	APER No. 1		
50 70 67 35 02 80 56 90 53	84 43 51 97 45 21 40 33 30 28 82 18 75 97 64 73 20 99 54	30 66 00 58 52 00 18 88 50 06 50 48 78	59
848984257	47605017048877647777	7113243218696	1

1, 222 50 10 10 26 1, 536 42 15 15 8 smson's Band Capital. 116 13, 151 72 60 497 792 80 1, 1428 15, 487 71 4, 772 20 2, 888 30 155 8 smson's Band Capital. 116 13, 151 72 80 66 93 4 6, 674 37 7, 7573 4 788 30 23, 3115 78 4, 772 24 154 8 accee Indians, Interest. 116 23, 48 60 669 34 6, 674 37 7, 7573 4 788 30 23, 3115 78 4, 772 24 158 8 accee Indians, Interest. 116 23, 48 60 669 34 6, 674 37 7, 7573 4 788 30 23, 3115 78 4, 772 24 158 8 accee Indians, Capital. 150 634 80 669 34 50, 674 37 7, 7573 4 788 30 23 115 78 120 120 120 120 120 120 120 120 120 120						1					•	•
2, 407 43 2 211 68 2, 195 75 6	1,428 50 15,494 70 7,578 67 9 35 7,888 02 634 80 62 56 3,055 90 13,377 53	*107 92 14,606 20 4,772 02 9 35 3,115 78 474 00 62 56 3,055 90 11,153 92	160 80	1,536 42 888 50 2,806 65 4,772 24	155 154 413 171	" Interest. Samson's Band, Capital. " Interest. Sarcee Indians, Capital. " Interest. Sawridge Band, Capital. Stony Indians, Capital. " Interest. Stony Indians, Capital. " Interest.	124 116 116 116 116 150 150	59 27 13,151 78 234 96 9 35 3,864 57 634 80 29 35 91 48	694 97 669 34 193 70 33 21	792 80 2,342 92 6,674 37 3,829 75		14,989 83 1,428 50 15,494 70 7,578 67 9 35 7,888 02 634 80 62 56 3,055 90 13,377 53
497 30 497 30 286 Adam's Lake Indians, Capital 136 497 30 497 30 497 30 497 30 497 30 81 66 69 66 12 00 "Interest 136 54 09 27 57 81 66 54 09 27 57 81 66 10 81 69 10 101 00 1	28,776 51 1,600 97 3,315 45 270 21 761 40 47 33 1,880 30 84 28 21,058 82 11,808 18 69,527 75 4,907 97 48,716 64 4,814 73 87 20 17 09 17 20	28,405 16 *430 28 3,314 25 270 21 761 40 47 33 1,680 30 44 29 21,058 82 4,423 73 69,527 75 1,592 68 48,716 64 1,801 66 17 09 17 20	1 20	371 35 2,031 25 39 99 7,384 45 3,315 29 3,013 08	166 419 417 265 305 202 121 194	Capital. Interest. Sturgeon Lake Band, Capital. Interest. Sucker Creek Indians, Capital. Interest. Swan River Indians, Capital. Interest. Sweet Grass Band, Capital. Interest. Thunderchild's Band, Capital. Interest. Wabamun Band, Capital. Interest. Whitebear's Band, Capital. Yukon Indians, Capital. Interest. Yukon Indians, Capital. Interest. Yukon Indians, Capital. Interest. Yukon Indians, Capital. Interest. Interest.	141 118 118 151 151 151 135 138 124 124 110 110 123 123	3 32 28,776 51 90 61 3,315 45 99 46 580 80 17 42 1,680 30 0 25 3,786 65 4,296 69 69,339 15 *458 96 48,716 64 2,230 38 80 00 12 47 14 10	2,313 55 1,443 36 170 75 29 91 84 03 404 17 3,444 01 2,547 35 4 62	90 56 67 00 180 60 17,272 17 7,107 32 188 60 1,922 92 37 00 7 20		46,534 84 2,407 43 28,776 51 1,600 97 3,315 45 270 21 761 40 47 33 1,680 30 48 28 21,058 82 11,808 18 69,527 75 4,907 97 48,716 64 4,814 73 87 20 17 09 17 20 17 54
	81 66 101 00 23 58 1,092 52 4 00 23 18 2 88 221 50 18 06 636 50 149 48 56 78	69 66 101 00 17 48 1,092 52 4 00 23 18 2 88 221 50 18 06 636 50 149 48 56 78		12 00	286 357 423 356 420	Indians of British Columbia. Adam's Lake Indians, Capital	136 145 145 152 152 157 157 158 158 119 119	497 30 54 09 101 00 17 65 80 00 23 18 1 64 221 50 6 65 636 00 112 08	27 57 5 93 4 00 1 24 11 41 37 40	1,012 52	56 78	497 30 81 66 101 00 23 58 1,092 52 4 00 23 18 2 88 221 50 18 06 636 50 149 48 56 78
8,059 371 59 7,419,372 51 24,945 87 615,053 21 Carried forward		•		, 21	, , , , , , , ,			0,021,100 00	010,001 11	1,010,000 20	00,020 00 0	,,000,011 09

^{*}Debit items.

Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Accounts-Continued.-Fonds fiduciaires des sauvages: Sommaire des comptes-Suite.

				1							
Total.	Balance, March 31, 1918.	Refunds and Transfers.	Expendi- ture.	No. of Account	Name of Account.	Page in Part H.	Balance, April 1, 1917.	Interest and Grants.	Collections.	Refunds and Transfers.	Total.
Total.	Balance, .31 mars, 1918.	Rembour- semen 1 et transferts.	Dépenses	No. du compte.	Nom du compte.	Page dans la partie H	Balance, 1 avril, 1917.	Intérêt et sub- ventions.	Perceptions.	Rembour-	Total.
\$ ets. 8,059,371 59	\$ cts. 7,419,372 51	\$ cts. 24,945 87	\$ cts. 615,053 21	•	Brought forward Indians of British Columbia—Continued.	i	\$ cts. 6,644,460 90	\$ ets. 343,034 77	\$ cts. 1,016,050 26	\$ ets. 55,825 66	\$ cts. 8,059,371 59
996 30 53 97 229 95 100 90 110 90 110 90 227 88 1,546 92 1,548 21 29 21 1,982 90 225 83 2,207 75 199 36 438 67 9,003 82 2,883 15 43 27 2,429 51 125 90 5,799 93 3758 95 355 54 329 44 3 76 493 57 105 48 602 60 316 25 195 92	26 07 229 95 100 00 110 00 110 00 221 88 1,546 90 340 21 584 21 68 71 968 25 225 83 2,131 85 321 67 9,003 82 2,299 45 43 27 2,429 51 10 59 5,799 33 174 21 355 54 329 44 2 14 3 76 493 57 105 48 52 60 316 25 199 59	49 00	27 00 6 00 22 50 964 75 75 90 117 00 583 70 114 50 584 74	427 200 147 161 409 334 256 241 243 289 97 57 58 374 177	Ashcroft Band No. 2, Capital "Interest. Beecher Bay Reserve No. 1, Capital "Interest. Bella Coola Band, Capital. Boothroyd Band, Capital. "Interest. Boston Bar Band, Capital. "Interest. Burn's Lake Reserve No. 1, Capital. Burrard Inlet Band, No. 3. Campbell River Reserve, Capital. Capilano Creek Band, Capital. Therest. Chaicclisset Band. Cheam Indians, Capital. "Interest. Chemains Band, Capital. "Interest. Chemainus Band, Capital. "Interest. Chillaheetsa Band, Capital. "Interest. Chilmdimash Reserve No. 2, Capital. "Interest. Chindimash Reserve No. 2, Capital. "Interest. Chuchuwayha Band. Chukchukualk Band, Capital. "Interest. "Interest. "Interest. "Interest. "Interest. "Interest.	124 124 156 156 117 117 117 149 149 141 134 131 156 137 106 99 156 157 157 148		12 83 89 86 29 21 105 13 96 80 23 24 564 79 2 06 121 65 312 30 30 24 0 28 28 53 28 70	175 00 150 00 26 40	68 35	229 95 100 00 110 00 227 88 1,546 90 340 21 584 21 29 21 1,982 00 225 83 2,207 75 199 36 438 67 9,003 82 2,883 15 125 09 5,799 33 758 95 355 54 329 44 2 14

			1		•						,	
10 38		31	2 90	1	. Interest	. 136	1 6	7, 8 71	1		10 3	38- m
216 00]	406	Clinton Reserves Nos. 1 and 2, Capita	l 158	216 00	0			216 (SESSIONA
4 68	4 68	3			. " Interes	. 158	*5 8	3 10 51			1 4 6	38 g
934 85		5 :.		354	Coldwater Reserve, Capital	145	812 30	0	122 55		934 8	35 <u>9</u>
204 20			204 20	1	. Interest	. 145	155 8	0 48 40			204 2	ãŏ ⊆
310 08			l 	1 342	Comox Reserve, Capital	143	310 0				310 0	iš ₹
329 11			71 80	1	. Interest	. 143	298 6					íĭ 🗲 🗀
377 44	377 44	١		152	Cook's Ferry Indians, Capital	115	377 4				377	
18 65	6 65	5	12 00	1	Cook's Ferry Indians, Capital Interest	115	*0 2				18	
297 10	297 10)		382	Coryatsaqua, No. 2, Capital	157	297 1	n 19 00	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			ก็ร
157 85	157 85	51	1	1	"Interest	157	136 1					oe 171
156 19				52	Cowichan Band, Capital	156	156 1					
759 12			1		" Interest	156	715 5					
1,116 25					Cowighen Lake Band Conitel	158	1,116 2					
448 51				. 701	Cowichan Lake Band, Capital Interest	158	374 0					
425 00						140	425 0					
1,024 08			999 00	990	Deadman's Creek Reserve, Capital Interest	140	2 7					
256 87			999 00		Drew Harbour Indians, Capital	143			,			
428 08				343	"Interest	143	256 8				256 8	
1,021 90		::······				157	109 7	5 18 33	300 00			
220 94		(· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		380	Duck Lake Reserve, Capital	157	1,021 9	۱:۰۰۰۰ <u> </u>			1,021 8	
316 41					/ 1110BTGSb		161.7	6 59 18			220 9	
1,935 93			63 30	322	Esquimalt Indians, Capital	139	316 4	1			316 4	
					" Interest		1,197 2	5 75 68	663 00		1,935 9	
8,309 92	8,309 92			118	False Creek Reserve		7,914 2				8,309	
41,546 95			1	360	Fort George Indians, Capital	. 146	40,441 4		1,105 50		41,546	
2,809 12			1,190 00		" Interest	146	749 5				2,809	
7 08		<u> </u>	· · · · · · · · · · ·	291	Green Point Indians	157	6 7					
891 37				141	Halalt Indians, Capital	114	891.3					
210 47			12 85		"_ Interest		158 0					
156 94					Homais Reserve		120 9		30 00		156 9	
1,096 95					Homathko Indians		949 4		100 00			
5,721 01			1	84	Hope Band, Capital		5,721 0					01
781 07			90 00		" Interest	. 104	471 4		l <i></i>			
8,219 96				385	Kamloops Reserve No. 1, Capital	. 147	8,219 9	6	<i></i>		8,219 9	96
5,117 89)	2,160 50	1	. Interest	. 147	2,554 1	8 538 71	2,025 00		5,117 8	39
352 50				149	Kanaka Band, Capital	. 156	352 5	ol	l		352	50
203 98		3	}	<i></i>	" Interest	156	177 4	8 26 50			203 9	98
540 35					Katzie Band	152			540 35		540 3	35
163 44			1	405	Kayoosh Reserve No. 1, Capital	. 158	163 4	41			163 4	
22 56			<i>.</i>		interest	. 158	13 70	0 8 86			22	56
1,247 88	1,247 88	31	1	352	Kitseguecla Reserve, Capital	157	1,247 8				1,247	
269 90			1			157	197 6				269	
283 20	283 20)	[367	Kitseguecla Reserve No. 2, Capital	157	283 2	0			283	
60 53	60 53	3		l	" Interest		44 1				60	
82 55		5		355	Kitselas Reserve, Capital	157	82 5					
747 90)		I 500	"Interest	157	708 3					
2,004 94				350	Kitsumkaylum Indians, Capital	157	2.004 9		l		2.004	
				I				1			2,001	_
8, 184, 081 46	¹ 7,536,114 74	24.994 87	622,971 85		Carried forward	1	6.756.959 9	8 348 559 46	1 022 668 01	55 894 01	8. 184. 081.	16
	, , ,	, 0		-			.,0,100,000 0	0,010,000 10	.,, 022, 000 UI	00,001 01	0,202,001	••

^{*}Debit items.

Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Accounts-Continued-Fonds fiduciaires des sauvages: Sommaire des comptes-Suite.

											
Total.	Balance, March 31, 1918.	Refunds and Transfers.	Expendi-	Account	Name of Account.	Page in Part H.		Interest and Grants.	Collections.	Refunds and Transfers.	Total.
Total.	Balance, 31 mars, 1918.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Dépenses	No. du compte.	Nom du compte.	Page dans la partie H	Balance, 1 avril, 1917.	Intérêt	Perceptions.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Total.
\$ ets. 8,184,081 46	.\$ cts. 7,536,114 74	\$ cts. 24,994 87	\$ ets. 622, 971 85		Brought forward		\$ ets. 6,756,959 98	\$ cts. 348,559 46	\$ ets. 1,022,668 01	\$ cts. 55,894 01	\$ cts. 8,184,081 46
445 57 1,502 39 657 94 419 56 40 45 989 25 211 38 122 80 56 75 57 20 601 40 244 66 1,117 96 377 79 377 79 376 01 165 56 148 05 9 94 750 47 44 96 584 25	1,502 39 648 44 419 56 28 40 989 25 211 38 122 80 56 75 601 40 244 66 1,117 66 164 84 346 01 165 56 148 05		9 50 14 05 57 20 212 95	351 407 368 364 83 258 378 292	Kitsumkaylum Indians, Interest	157 144 144 149 157 157 157 157 103 134 146 146 157 158 108	328 88 1,502 39 555 07 419 56 18 55 989 25 154 21 122 80 54 48 233 01 1,117 96 216 09 346 01 141 20 148 05 7 08	102 87 21 90 57 17 8 55 2 72 11 65 66 70 24 36 7 48 37 88	95 00		445 57 1,502 39 657 94 419 56 40 45 989 25 211 38 122 80 56 75 57 20 601 40 244 66 1,117 96 377 79 346 01 165 56 148 05 9 04 750 47 44 96
161 18 606 25 180 19 192 85 48 68 1,062 40 55 75 752 15 494 90	161 18 606 25 180 19 192 85 48 68 1,062 40 43 25 752 15		12 50	331 266 151	5, 7 and 8, Capital. "Interest. Lower Similkameen Reserves, Nos. 10 and 10s, Capital. "Interest. Lyacksun Band, Capital. "Interest. Lytton Band, Capital. "Interest. Mameet Band, Capital. "Interest. Mameet Band, Capital.	157 157 156 156 115 -115	584 25 125 68 606 25 142 74 192 85 37 18 1,062 40 2 50 752 15 435 52	-35 50 37 45 11 50 53 25	<u> </u>		584 25 GEORGE CASE CASE CASE CASE CASE CASE CASE CAS

	•				the second secon						•	
52 91	1 00	l	51 91	242	Marktosis Reserve No. 15	131	26 8	101	33 25 00			
3,254 40					Matsquisahhahcom Band, Capital	111	3,254				52 91	
641 87					" Interest	111	397		EQ 00 00		3,254 40	, 101
21 00	21 00			400	Mauvais (Bonaparte) Band, Capital	158	21 (641 87	ွင္တ
3 10	3 10				Interest	158	1 1 9		15		21 00	
59:453 04				340	Metlakatla Indians, Capital	142	59,453		15		3 10	<u> </u>
6,743 82	4,218 50		2,525 32		" Interest	142	3,591	0 2 159	23		59,453 04	: ⋦
5,950 00	5,950 00			395	Mission Reserve No. 1, Capital	158	5,950	30, 102	20	[· F
878 48			1		"Interest	158	553 3		16		5,950 00	, -
12 16	12 16			284	Miyuke Band	157	11 8	52 525	58		878 48	. ×
210 05	210 05	l <i>.</i>		53	Musqueam Indians, Capital	98	210 0	15			12 16	
611 82	8 82		603 00		" Interest	. 99	3 1				210 05	
51,20540	51,205 40			176	Nanaimo River Band, Capital	121	39.880			(611 82 51, 205 40	
2,978 67	2,680 42				" Interest.	121	718		06 220 00		2,978 67	
539 50				344	Nanoose Reserve, Capital	143	539			1	2,978 07 539 50	
. 149 27	141 07					143	116				149 27	,
4,217 48	4,217,48			134	New Westminster, Capital	112	3,943				4,217 48	,
803 95	778 90		25 05		" Interest	112	435 (00 218	95 150 00		803 95	<u>'</u>
675 11	675 11			'126	Nicoamen Band, Capital	111	675		100 00		675 11	
101 26	23 26		78 00	[" Interest	111	64 2				101 26	
1,378 90	1,378 90			217	Niskonlith Band, Capital	127	1,378				1,378 90	
1,089 31	1,049 31				" Interest	127	971	7 117	54		1,089 31	
1,156 15	1,156 15			320	Niskat Band	157	1,101	0 55	05		1,156 15	
23 42			,	276	! Niskeet Band	157	22	il i	11		23 42	
. 200 00	200 00			412	Nitinat Band No. 15, Capital	150	200 (10			200 00	
10 98				l <i></i>	" Interest '	150	0 9	93 10			10 98	
2,779 32				387	North Thompson Reserve, Capital	148	2,779				$2,779 \ 32$	
300 15				1	" Interest	148	153		64		300 15	
498 29				157	Ohamil Band, Capital	117	498	29			498 29	
37 63	7 63		30 00	<i>.</i>	" Interest	117	12	1 25			37 63	
581 77	581 77		1	172	Ohiat Band, Capital	119	566 7	77	15 00		581 77	
411 28					" Interest	119	258 ()4 41	24 112 00	6	411 28	
1,090 26	1,090 26			94	Okanagan Band, Capital	106	1,090 2			1	1,090 26	
755 24					" Interest	106	237 5		39 451 30)	755 24	
1,227 50				√ 366	Oregon Jack Creek, Nos. 3, 4, 5, Capital	157	1,227 8			l	1,227 50)
132 50 4,648 80						197	67 7		76		132 50)
445 33	4,048 80			324	Patcheena Reserve, Capital	140	4,648 8	30 <i>.</i>			4,648 80)
170 75					" Interest	140	202 7	75 242	58		445 33	}
13 88				323	Pavilion (Williams Lake) Capital	139	170 7	75			170 75	j
699 60	2 38		11 50		I III LETES L	139	5 (79		13 88	
151 48	199 00			383	Panquachin Reserve, Capital	147	699 6				699 60)
4,111 90	4 101 00				" Interest	147	′93 8		67 18 00		151 48	
774 10				349	Penticton Reserve, Capital	144	4,083			28 43	4,111 90	
457 00			226 75	440	" Interest	144	542	[9] 231	31		774 10	
37 24			220 13	410	Pibbets (Burn's Lake No. 2) Capital	150	457 (457 00	
52 85						150	13 7				37 24	
02 00	02 00			340	Poquiosen Skamain Indians	157	50 8	3 2	52		52 85	j
8,358,268 17	7,704,144 69	24, 994 87	629 128 61		Carried forward		6 000 427 (0.56.000	FO 1 000 00: 5	75 000 11	0 050 000 15	:
	,, 00	,,	,,120 01	ı	Officed for Mard	,	10,909,437	wi300,283	58 1,036,624 25	1 55,922 448	3, 308, 268 17	
4.70 1 1. 1.												

^{*}Debit items.

Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Accounts—Continued.—Fonds fiduciaires des sauvages: Sommaire des comptes—Suite.

Total.	Balance, March 31, 1918.	Refunds and Transfers.	Expendi- ture.	No. of Account	Name of Account.	Page in Part H.		Interest and Grants.	Collections.	Refunds and Transfers.	Total.
Total.	Balance, 31 mars, 1918.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Dèpenses	No. du compte.	Nom du compte.	Page dans la partie H	Balance, 1 avril, 1917.	Intérêt et sub- ventions.	Perceptions.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Total.
\$ `cts. 8,358,268 17	\$ ets. 7,704,144 69	\$ cts. 24,994 87	\$ cts. 629,128 61		Brought forward Indians of British Columbia—Continued.	i	\$ cts. 6,909,437 90	\$ ets. 356,283 58	\$ cts. 1,036,624 25	\$ cts. 55,922 44	\$ cts. 8,358,268 17
938 05 261 75 355 47 103 46 431 81 25 98 2,606 65 3,308 73 476 15 47 26 422 00 62 10 1,281 72 619 25 2,600 05 21,600 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 21,000 05 22,000	261 75 355 47 355 47 355 47 2,606 62 1,186 28 476 15 5 26 422 00 62 10 1,281 72 336 60 2,600 00 346 84 349 80 3 10 664 25 15 81 3 20 13 28 563 66 414 16 89 60 49 26 89 00 52 71	1,250 00	103 46 25 25 872 45 42 00 282 65 125 20 18 00 52 25	339 345 88 153 397 336 389 215 203 415 384 148 365	Popkum Band, Capital	156 156 142 143 143 104 105 116 116 157 142 142 148 127 125 125 158 147 147 147	938 05 204 62 355 47 81 61 431 81 4 18 2,606 65 3,027 05 476 15 21 38 422 00 39 05 1,281 72 422 600 00 325 75 349 80 34 46 64 25 33 19 3 20 12 49 563 66 351 22 89 60 42 65 89 00 45 96 1 76 673 72 26 68 240 80	57 13 21 85 21 80 281 68 24 88 23 05 85 19 146 29 17 66 34 87 0 79 45 74 6 61 6 75 0 08 33 69			938 05 261 75 355 47 103 46 431 81 25 98 2, 606 65 3, 308 73 476 15 47 26 422 00 62 10 1, 281 72 619 25 2, 600 00 472 04 349 80 21 10 664 25 68 06 3 20 13 28 563 66 446 96 89 60 49 26 89 60 49 26 89 00 52 71 1 84 707 41 26 68 601 80

/				. *								
84 50	84 50		1	150	Skuppa Band, Capital	156	I 84 50	ı			84 50	0 60
90 60	90 60		1	1	" Interest	156	82 26				90.60	
423 00				388	Skutz Reserve, Capital	157	423 00				423 00	ESSIONAL
76 90				1	" Interest	157	53 09	23 81			76 90	ó≌
138 80	138 80			110	Skwah Reserve, Capital	156	138, 80				138 80	jÿ
4.24	4 24				" Interest	156	*2 57	6 81			4 24	4 ⋦
129 45	121 25		8 20		Skwulwailum (Squamish) Band	144	123 29				129 45	
5,804 29 1,476 13	0,804 29		401 30	297	Sliammon Band, Capital	137	477 00		5,327 29		5,804 29	
168 90					" Interest	137	1,240 27	85 86				3 <u>≯</u>
17 03				211	Soda Creek Reserve, Capital, Interest	157 157	168 90				168 90	ון א
79 45				953	Somenos Band (Cowichan)	134	8 18 12 81	8 85 0 64				
8,721 54]			Songhees Band, Capital	98	$8,721 \ 54$	0 04	00 00		79 45 8,721 54	
2,737 66					" Interest	98	2,191 98	545 68			2.73766	4 Z
21 50	12 90		8 60		Sooke Reserve	153	2,101 00	010 00	21 50		21 50	
177 86	177 86		·	160	Spuzzum Band, Capital	117	177 86		21 00		177 86	
8 91		1	8 91	l	" Interest	117	0 02	8 89			8 91	
85,935 18				54	Squamish Band, Capital	99	85,750 53					
10,823 22					" Interest	99	6,224 47	4,598 75			10,823 22	2
3,150 45	3,15045			379	Squamish Reserve No. 3, Capital	146	3,150 45				3,150 45	5
730 34	* 593 84	·			" Interest	146	545 54				730 34	
666 02				163	Squawtits Band, Capital	118	666 02				666 02	
38 28 359 00					" Interest	118	4 75				38 28	
44 15				358	Squiala Reserve, Capital	145	359 00				359 00	
753 13					" Interest Stellaquo Reserve, Capital	145	24 95				44 15	
54 85				980	" Interest	148 148	734 50 17 26		18 63		753 13	
387 00				308	Stony Creek Band, Capital	148	387 00				54 85 387 00	
69 96	52 96		17 00	000	" Interest	149	48 20				69 96	
485 41	485 41				Stryen Reserve No. 9	156	462 30				485 41	
5,716 65	5,716 65			112	Sumas Lake Band, Capital	108	4,488 15		1.228.50		5,716 65	
948 82	807 12				" Interest	108	419 54	245 38	283 90		948 82	
440 17	440 17		<i></i>	124	Texas Lake Band, Capital	156	440 17		1		440 17	
310 61					" Interest	156	274 86	35 75			310 61	
20 00				314	Towinock Band, Capital	157	20 00				20 00	
9 11	9 11				" Interest	157	7 73				9 11	
57 50 10 45	57 50			359	Tsawwassen Reserve, Capital	145	57 50				57 50	
3,581 26	9 501 00		5 75		" Interest	145	7 21	3 24			10 45	
277 88	3,301 20		270 05	133	Tsooahdie. Seechelt, Capital	112	3,529 27		51 99		3,581 26	õ
1,138 16	1,138 16		270 00		Union Bar Band, Capital	$\frac{112}{117}$	96 59 1.138 16				277 88	
88 47			75 00	, 199	" Interest	117	30 06				1,138 16 88 47	
1.37599	1,375 99				Unpukpulquatum Band	156	1,310 47	85 59			1,375 99	
966 80	966 80	1	1	333	Upper Similkameen Indians, Capital.	141	966 80	00 02			966 80	
1,019 78	1,019 78	1	1		" Interest	141	888 99		38 00		1.019.78	
216 58		,			Wewayakum Reserve	157	206 27	10 31			216 58	
1,008 75	1,008 75			313	Whonock Band, Capital	139	1,008 75				1,008 75	
0.710.070.00	- OF4 4F0 - :											_
8,516,873 93	7,854,472 34	26,244 87	1636, 156 7 2	H	Carried forward		7,053,033 29	363 ,41 2 86	1,044,505 34	55,922 44	8,516,873,92	3
*Dobit it	ama .			.,			*					

^{*}Debit items.

Indian Trust Fund: Summary of Accounts-Concluded.-Funds fiduciaires des sauvages: Sommaire des comptes-Fin.

Total.	Balance, March 31, 1918.	Refunds and Transfers.	Expendi- ture.	No. of Account	Name of Account.	Page in Part H.	Balance, April 1, 1917.	Interest and Grants.	Collections.	Refunds and Transfers.	Total.
Total.	Balance, 31 mars, 1918.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Dépenses	No. du compte.	Nom du compte.	Page dans la partie H	Balance, 1 avril, 1917.	Intérêt et sub- ventions.	Perceptions.	Rembour- sements et transferts.	Total.
\$ cts. 8,516,873 93	\$ cts. 7,854,472 34	\$ ets. 26,244 87	\$ ets. 636,156 72		Brought forward		\$ ets. 7,053,033 29	\$ cts. 363,412 86	\$ cts. 1,044,505 34	\$ cts. 55,922 44	\$ cts. 8,516,873 93
72 78 43 70 4 98 712 92 387 64 622 99 59 42 82 23 159 43 73 74	43 70 4 98 659 82 184 52 622 99 25 92 53 93 159 43	•	53 10 203 12 33 50 28 30	313 410 414 125	Whonock Band, Interest	- 139	21 28 43 70 2 66 712 92 335 23 622 99 4 07 54 50 159 43 62 64	2 32 52 41 31 35 2 73	24 00 25 00		72 78 43 70 4 98 712 92 387 64 622 99 59 42 82 23 159 43 73 74
1,074 99 3,501 49 1,603 67 200 79 1,595 45 1,341 67	3,351 74 1,534 22 185 79 1,518 95		46 50 149 75 69 45 15 00 76 50 64 50	237 238 252 224	Individual Accounts. Marion Tenesco Commondo John Bull Makateneni Mary Ann Makateneni Jocko McDougall Gabriel Tenesco Peter Tenesco and C. T. Dubé General Accounts.	106 131 131 134 128 106	1,023 80 3,334 75 1,527 30 191 23 1,519 48 1,277 78	166 74 76 37 9 56 75 97			1,074 99 3,501 49 1,603 67 200 79 1,595 45 1,341 67
651,420 11 125,185 09 107,846 30 20,306 76 9,041 54 1,093 27	107,846 30 14,795 13 1,328 57		5,511 63 7,712 97 1,093 27	201 74 310 76	Five per cent Annuities Account Indian Savings Account Prov. of Quebec Indian Fund, Capital Interest Prevention of Liquor Traffic. Suspense Account	154	620,400 10 61,836 88 107,846 30 14,121 57 2,098 46	3,091 84 6,185 19 3,104 92	3,838 16 1,093 27		9,041 54 1,093 27
9,443,304 89	8,665,137 35	57,264 88	720,902 66				7,870,230 36	407,409 95	1,109,742 14	55,922 44	9,443,304 89

425 22 5,440 13 9,141 08

9,141 08

Collection on account of wood dues. 88,674 85 89,675 85 89	1—Batchawana Band, Ont.	Dr.	Cr.
Callection on account of wood dues. 1.	· Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ ets
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917. 498. 45.76 47.76	Collection on account of wood dues	<i></i> .	89,659 88 15 00
Capital Capi	Interest.	89,674 85	89,674 8
Chief, 9 m. to Sept. 30, \$75; constable, \$60; medical officer, Dr. A. S. McCaig, \$500 Grants: Indian fair, \$25; delegate to Grand Council, \$40.			993 73 4,570 03 159 00 102 20 2 18
### Balance, March 31, 1918 ### Capital. ### Salance, April 1, 1917. ### Salance March 31, 1918 ### Capital. ### Salance, April 1, 1917. ### Salance Chas. M. Henderson at timber sale. ### Salance March 31, 1918 ### Salance Chas. M. Henderson at timber sale. ### Salance March 31, 1918 ### Salance March 31, 1917 ### Salance Chas. M. Henderson at timber sale. ### Salance Chas. M. Henderson at timber sale. ### Salance March 31, 1918 ### Salance March 31, 1918 ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. ### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. #### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. #### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. #### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. #### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. #### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. #### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. #### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. #### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. #### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. #### Interest Interest from Acc. No 11, Five per cent Annuities. #### Interest Interest Interest from Acc. No	Chief, 9 m. to Sept. 30, \$75; constable, \$60; medical officer, Dr. A. S. McCaig, \$500. Grants: Indian fair, \$25; delegate to Grand Council, \$40. Maintenance in asylum, \$227.50; building woodshed and closet, \$103.15. Relief supplies, \$482; burial expenses, \$30; ploughing, \$50.75.	635 00 65 00 330 65 562 75	
### Capital. Capital. Capital. Capital.	Margaret M. Daly, Sept. 4 to Dec. 31, \$98.75	115 00	,
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917 43,015 387 71mber dues: J. Oliver, \$11,450; Manley Chew, \$45,800; sundry dues, \$306.37 11,631 70 567 57,556	•	5,827 17	5,827 17
Fire rangers at \$2 per day, \$180; advertising timber sale, \$431.32	Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Sale of islands, \$158.48; dues on cordwood, \$229.03. Timber dues: J. Oliver, \$11,450; Manley Chew, \$45,800; sundry dues, \$306.37. Timber dues distributed, \$11,341.10; refund of timber dues, \$290.60. Services of auctioneer Chas. M. Henderson at timber sale.	11,631 70 400 00	43,019 33 387 51 57,556 37
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$4,843.84; interest, 6 p.c. on \$6,203.57, 5 p.c. on \$41,664.60, \$2,455.44	Fire rangers at \$2 per day, \$180; advertising timber sale, \$431.32	611 32 88,263 54	100 002 01
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$4,848.84; interest, 6 p.c. on \$6,203.57, 5 p.c. on \$41,664.60, \$2,455.44		100,963 21	100,963 21
\$2,455.44	•	-	
\$120. 485 00 Expenses of 2 delegates to Grand Council, \$40.20; hay, \$5	\$2,455.44	2, 299 63	7,304 28 1,716 74 120 06
treaghting desire at a \$0, prood 6 ad \$20	\$120. Expenses of 2 delegates to Grand Council, \$40.20; hay, \$5	45 20 203 40 7 00	
Balance, March 31, 1918	freighting desks, etc., \$9; wood, 6 cd., \$39	425 22 5,440 13	

3—Chippewas of Nawash, Ont.	DR.	CR.
Capital.	\$ cts	. \$ ets.
Balance, April 1, 1917 Land payments, \$162.22; timber dues, \$553.26; payments on loans, \$1,263.10	785 00	363,922 24 1,978 58
Loans Teacher's residence erected at Sidney Bay: building material, \$777.39; labour, \$1,058.96; inspection, \$49. Balance, March 31, 1918.	1,885 35 363,230 47	5
	- 365,900 82	365,900 82
Interest.	-	
Balance, April 1, 1917. Interest, 6 p.c. on \$66,181.68; 5 p.c. on \$306,406.88 Transfer of interest from Acct. No. 11, Five per cent Annuities Interest on deferred land payments, \$110.12; assignment fees, \$1.50; rent, \$30 Collections: on account of statute labour \$90; threshing, 50c Interest distributed, \$10.12; assignment fees, \$1.50; rent, \$30 Chief, \$125; councille: \$1.258.10; insurance, \$104.75 Distribution of Patric \$1.25; councille: \$1.2		19, 291 24 2, 932 62 141 62 90 50
Maintenance of Indians, 46 m. \$304; burial expenses, \$187.75. Relief supplies, \$15; grant on account of loss by fire, \$50; lime, \$14 Council hall: repairs, \$5; supplies, \$11.35; wood, 12 ed., \$24 Attendance of delegates to Grand Council, \$45; fishing license, \$50; roadwork, \$154.20 Cape Croker school; teacher, Mary Moffitt, 12 m., \$600; wood, 56\$ ed., \$164;	491 75 79 00 40 35 249 20	5
repairs, \$62.98; supplies, \$5.48; sundry labour, \$6	838 46	3
caretaker, Dec. quarter, 1916, \$11.25; wood, 66 cd., \$198.74; labour and repairs, etc., \$29.85 Sidn I: ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' '	719 84	1 .
Balance, March 31, 1918	648 25 13,581 15	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	31,122 30	31, 122 00
4-CHIPPEWAS OF RAMA, ONT.		
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917		
Balance, April 1, 1917. Land sold, \$132.16; sale of sand, \$4.35 Balance, March 31, 1918.	l	136 51
	26,406 66	26,406 60
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917 Interest 6 p.c. on \$8,023.82, 5 p.c. on \$21,783.64 Transfer of interest from Acct. No. 11, Five per cent Annuities Ground rent and renewal fees, \$44.94; statute labour, \$34.50; pasture dues, \$7.50. Interest on deferred land payments, \$50.50; rent, \$97.84 Interest money distributed, \$1,319.71; rent money distributed, \$81		1,570 62 1,806 00 86 94 148 34
Loan, \$150; insurance premium, \$22.88; delegate to Grand Council, \$21. Refund on account of share of estate of J. Sawyer Chief, \$75; councillors, \$60; secretary, \$20; caretaker, \$20; constable, \$40; bushranger, \$15; organist, \$15; truant officer, \$20; sexton, \$15	193 88 25 00 280 00	B)
Medical officer, Dr. Wm. Gilpin, \$400; medical attendance, \$26	426 00 162 00 299 35 66 48 133 81	
Cinders, 105 loads, \$26.25; hauling cinders, \$102.25; shovelling snow, etc., \$73.75. Compensation for losses by fires, \$149.95; repairs to roads, \$96 Telephone rent, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$20; telephone tolls, \$14.10 Rama school: teacher, Ena M. McBain, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$225; caretaker, \$50; furnishings for teacher's residence, \$50; repairs and supplies, \$56.50; sundry.	202 25 245 95 34 10	5 .
labour, \$16.50. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	398 00 3,281 74	
	7,149 2	7,149 2

5—Chippewas of Sarnia, Ont.	Dr.	CR.
Capital.	\$ cts	s. \$ ets
Balance, April, 1, 1917 Payments on loans, \$119.95; timber dues and rent, \$95.25 Loans, \$585; tractor plough, \$97; tractor, \$750; thresher, \$990 Construction of Telford creek bridge per contract, D. Elnor and Geo. W. Abra Labour on roads and drains: Wolf drain, Kettle Point, \$225; Jacob's ditch, \$475.99; one-half cost repairs to Kettle Point hill, \$86.25; Mud creek drain, \$248.81; Sarnia Reserve river road, \$81.48; repairs to culverts, \$19. Travel and outlay by R. H. Abraham, gardening instructor. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	1, 236 5 18 3 147, 163 5	3 6 9
	152,428 4	8 152,428 4
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917		2,721 0
Interest, 6 p.c. on \$45,941.25, 5 p.c. on \$108,993.03. Transfer of interest from Acct. No. 11, Five per cent Annuities Refund from agent Maxwell, (no details) Rents, \$1,752; timber dues and rent, \$50; statute labour, \$25.59 Interest on deferred land payments, \$25.50; improvements on land, \$175 Refund of outstanding cheque, 1915-16 Interest distributed, \$2,995.59; rents distributed, \$1,710.97; insurance, \$51.12 Refund on account of Chief, \$100; councillo: interpreter, \$50; messengers, \$61;	4,757 6	8, 206 1 2, 600 0 4 9 1, 827 5 200 5 33 0
constable, \$30; chapet stewards, \$50.20; panitor, \$3.75; pensioners, \$158.30 Medical officers: Dr. R. G. R. McDonald, 15 m. to Dec. 31, \$562.50; Dr. C. A. Patterson, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$250 Medical attendance, \$20; treatment in hospitals, \$176.35; medicines, \$5 Moving Indians to hospital, \$9.50; burial expenses, \$211; relief supplies, \$567.95 Compensation for improvements on land, \$175; delegates to Grand Council, \$28.50 Seed: potatoes, 79\frac{3}{2} bags, \$398.25; 10\frac{1}{2} bu., \$34.30; oats, 199.15 bush, \$196.80;	659 5 812 5 201 3 788 4 203 5	0 5 5
sundry seeds, \$60.79. Attending council meetings, \$156; expenses seizing timber, \$8. Council hall: repairs, \$43.32; coal, .825 ton, \$8.90; supplies, \$3.90. Erection of council hall shed per contract, \$150; roofing, \$8.25; labour and material for cemetery shed, \$100.59; repairs to tool shed, \$10.25. Thresher repairs, \$36.85; grant for prizes, etc., Sarnia Agricultural Fair, \$100	690 1 164 0 56 1 269 0 136 8	0 2 9
Advertising for tenders: combined school and teacher's residence, \$68.64; Telford creek bridge, \$9	77 6 54 7	
supplies, \$5, 14	645 1	1 .
Stony Point school: teacher, Agnes A. Weaver, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$450; janitor, \$20; wood, 20 cords, \$32.50; supplies, \$7.39; sundry labour and repairs, \$11.50. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	l	9
	15,593 1	2 15,593
6.—Chippewas of Saugeen, Ont.	1	
· Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	300 (278,957 S	
		- 1

6.—Chippewas of Saugeen, Ont.—Concluded.	DR.	CR.
Interest.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
Balance, April 1, 1917		6,100 56 14,964 33 2,500 00 181 64 2 00
in hospital, \$20. Interest distributed, \$9,717.32; insurance, \$20; loans, \$210. Chief, \$150; 4 councillors, \$120; interpreter, \$75; 4 sextons, \$143; constable, \$100.	9,947 32	674 67
messenger, \$25; caretaker, council hall, \$45; pensioners, \$224. Medical officer, Dr. C. J. Laird, Mar. 1 to Nov. 7, \$411.66; medical services, \$19. Relief supplies, \$272; clothing, \$18; burial expenses, \$275.05. Hospital maintenance at \$1 per d., \$137; shingles, 4½ M, \$21.38; hay, 1 ton, \$11. Livery expenses forest bailiff, \$103; delegates to Grand Council, \$45; telephone	882 00 430 66 565 05 169 38	
rent, \$15	163 00 34 10	,
29·12 bags, \$131.05 Painting and decorating Scotch Settlement church Repairs to roads and culverts, \$33.60; building culvert, \$28; repairs to buildings,	672 10 145 00	
\$9.68. French Bay school: teacher, T. J. Wallace, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$700; truant officer, \$24; janitor, \$31; wood, 8 cords; \$30; repairs, etc., \$19.70; erecting screens for closets, \$23.77; construction of teacher's residence per contract, C. W.	121 28	
Conway, \$265, extras, \$9.45	$\begin{array}{c} 1,102 \ 92 \\ 645 \ 42 \end{array}$	•
Scotch Settlement school: teacher, Mrs. B. Robb, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$500; truant officer, \$24; janitor, \$20; wood, 10 cords, \$47.50; cleaning school house, \$12; repairs, \$8 supplies, \$12.69 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	624 19 8,920 78	-
	24,423 20	24,423 20
7.—Chippewas of Snake Island, ont.	24,423 20	24,423 20
7.—Chippewas of Snake Island, ont. Capital.	24,423 20	24,423 20
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917		14,300 91
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917		14,300 91
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917 Payments on land; \$59.36; wood dues, \$48.20. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	14,408 47	107 56
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917 Payments on land; \$59.36; wood dues, \$48.20. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917 Interest, 6 p.c. on \$3,813.63, 5 p.c. on \$12,139.38. Pransfer of interest from Acct. No. 11, Five per cent Annuities. Collections: seed, \$15.31; statute labour, \$10.50. Ground rent and renewal fee, \$20.18; rents, \$279.55. Interest distributed, \$1,234.40; Patriotic Fund, \$2.50. Chief, \$80; 2 councillors, \$22; caretaker, \$50; organist, \$25; pensioners, \$24. Medical officer, Dr. H. H. Pringle, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$150; relief supplies, \$14. Burial expenses, \$18.50; care of Bigsail family, \$52.58 Potatoes, 3 bags, \$12.06; millet, 50 lb., \$3.25; cutting wood, 10½ cords, \$10.25. Delegates to Grand Council, \$15; expenses of joint council meeting, \$10. Building fence: wire and staples, \$77.10; labour stringing fence, etc., \$68; total,	14, 408 47 14, 408 47 14, 408 47 1, 236 90 201 00 164 00 71 08 25 56 25 00	14, 300 91 107 56 14, 408 47 1, 652 10 835 80 844 64 25 81
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917	14,408 47 14,408 47 14,408 47 1,236 90 201 00 164 00 71 08 25 56	14,300 91 107 56

8.—Chippewas of Thames, Ont.	Dr.	CÈ.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
Balance, April 1, 1917		22, 284 34
Timber dues		17 25
culverts, 108 ft., \$405; cement, 2 brl, \$4.20; shovel, \$1.25; labour, \$226.79 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	637 24 21,664 35	
	22,301 59	22,301 59
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917		2,233 59 $1,376$ 73
Transfer of interest from Acct. No. 11, Five per cent Annuities. Refund on account of outstanding cheque, 1915–16.		2,400 00 4 00
Collections: rents, \$4,339.50; seed grain, \$364.55; maintenance in asylum, \$23.57		4,727
Rents distributed, \$3,422.34; interest distributed, \$2,588; insurance, \$38.85	538 70	
Chief, \$20; 5 councillors, \$100; secretary, \$50; school trustees, \$24; 2 messengers, \$75.04; 2 caretakers of cemetery, \$14; truant officer, \$10; janitor for council		
hall, \$12 Medical officer: W. H. Woods, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$200; medical services, \$50.55	305 04 250 55	
Iospital treatment, \$19.20; expenses taking patient to hospital \$5	24 20	
ondon Hospital for Insane, care of 2 patients, 12 m. to Mar. 31	286 00 363 12	
Expenses of delegates to Grand Council, \$40; fencing, \$39.50	79 50 42 00	
eed: beans, 11.07 bush., \$98.77; potatoes, 85.2 bags, \$319.70; corn, 4½ bush., \$10.65. Refund of amount collected in excess for seed grain	429 12 17 50	,
Claims against the estate of Frank Fox, \$67.50; repairs to roads and culverts,		
\$119.58. Back Settlement school: teacher, Lyman W. Fisher, \$200; supplies, \$2.05; wood,	187 08	
8 cords, \$20	222 05	
wood, 14 cord, \$47	268 00	,
Picard, Sept. quarter, \$75; Lillian Bake, Oct. 22 to Dec. 31, \$64.50	289 50 1,390 39	
•	10,741 94	10,741 94
	,	
9.—Chippewas of Walpole Island, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917		16, 128 30
Collections: timber dues, \$11.33; payments on account of old school, \$50 Construction of bridge per agreement, \$200, less \$50 paid from Acct. 31	150 00	61 33
bulls, 2, \$215, less one-half cost paid from Acct. 31	107 50 15,932 13	
salance, march 51, 1916	16,189 63	16,189 63
T to set	10, 109 00	10,109 00
Interest.		
Salance, April 1, 1918		$1,061\ 72$ $919\ 95$
Transfer of interest from Acct. No. 11, five per cent Annuities		1,800 00 1,183 97
ayment on loan		52 50
Chief, \$40; 6 councillors, \$120; secretary, \$50; messenger, \$10; constable, \$76.86; forest bailiff at \$1.50 per day, \$78.74; sextons, 2, \$20; pathmasters, 2, \$15;		
ferryman, \$21.74; pensioners, \$121.25 Medical officer, Dr. W. A. Cathcart, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$450; medical attendance,	553 59	
\$25.30	475 30	
Carried forward	1,705 47	5,018 14

Brought forward	9,—CHIPPEWAS OF WALFOLE ISLAND, ONT.—Concluded.	Dr.	CR.
Hospital treatment, \$126; maintenance in asylum, \$230.18; ambulance, \$6.75 362.93 Relief supplies, \$97.70; burial expenses, \$180.15; care of Indian, \$5; building material, \$50 332.85 133.85 13	. Interest—Concluded.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
Relief supplies, \$97. 70; burial expenses, \$180.15; care of Indian, \$5; building material, \$50	Brought forward	1,705 47	5,018 14
material, \$50. Expenses of delegates to Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of delegates to Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of delegates to Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of delegates to Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Asserting to Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Asserting to Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Asserting to Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council, \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Council Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Grand Indians to Ottawa, \$48.08 Expenses of Gran	Hospital treatment, \$126; maintenance in asylum, \$230.18; ambulance, \$6.75	362 93	
Seed. corn at \$2.25 per bush., \$129.94; oats, 103 bush., \$106, 37; beans, 17\frac{1}{2} bush., \$160; barley, 4\frac{1}{2} bush., \$5.50; potatoes, 118 bags, \$472; bags, \$4.50; halling seed and freight, \$19.11.	material, \$50 Expenses of delegates to Grand Council. \$65; travel of Indians to Ottawa. \$48.08	332 85	•
Fencing, \$21.12; repairs to roads and bridges, \$113.85	Seed: corn at \$2.25 per bush., \$129.94; oats, 103 bush., \$106.37; beans, 17½ bush., \$160; barley, 4½ bush., \$5.50; notatoes, 118 bags, \$472; bags, \$4.50; hauling	207.42	,
134 97 1	seed and freight, \$19.11 Plank for scow, \$59.62; moving ferry and repairs, \$40.12; wire rope, 337½ ft.,	'	
Nalpole Island School No. 1: teacher, Mrs. Florence Macdonald, Jan. 29 to Dec. 31, 200; janitor, \$30; truant officer, \$11.25; supplies, \$4.33; cleaning school drain, \$5.	Fencing, \$21.12; repairs to roads and bridges, \$113.85	134 97	
Salance, Mar. 31, 1918	Walpole Island School No. 1: teacher, Mrs. Florence Macdonald, Jan. 29 to Dec. 31, \$200; janitor, \$30; truant officer, \$11.25; supplies, \$4.33; cleaning	01 10	
10.—Fort William Band, Ont. 123,446 13,638 14 15,018 1 14 15 16 16 16 16 16 16 16	school drain \$5		
Capital. 123,446 6 13,454 6	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	5,018 14	5,018 14
123,446 6 13,454 6	10.—Fort William Band, Ont.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
13,454 6 13,455 13,454 6	Capital.		
Land money distributed, \$12, 429; loan, \$618.507	Pimber dues, \$583.65: land sales, \$12.500: payments on loans, \$371	1 1	123,446 69 13,454 65
\$717, at \$5 per day, \$109.50; labourers, at \$3.50 per day, \$171.15, at \$3, \$51.30, at \$2.50, \$1,088.25, at \$2, \$19.60; shorts for bull, \$10.50	Land money distributed, \$12, 420; loan, \$618.50 Sawmill expenditure: second hand, 20 h.p. sawmill, engine and boiler, \$515; second hand shingle mill, \$50; freight and hauling, \$98; mill supplies, \$55.89; roofing, \$20; erecting mill and installing machinery, man and team, 12.6 d., \$80.40, labourers, 108.4 d., \$361.40	13,038 50	•
Interest.	\$717, at \$5 per day, \$109.50; labourers, at \$3.50 per day, \$171.15, at \$3.\$51.30.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,147.82; interest, 5 per cent on \$124,594.51, \$6,229.73. Collections: on account of medical services and hospital treatment, \$388.30; liquor fine, \$25; payments on loans, \$1,063.05; sundry collections \$1,369.20. Interest distributed, \$822; loans, \$1,608.08; fish and game license, \$75	• 1	136,901 34	136,901 34
Collections: on account of medical services and hospital treatment, \$388.30; liquor fine, \$25; payments on loans, \$1,063.05; sundry collections \$1,369.20 2,845 5	Interest.		
liquor fine, \$25; payments on loans, \$1,063.05; sundry collections \$1,369.20 2,845.55 nterest distributed, \$822; loans, \$1,608.08; fish and game license, \$75	Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,147.82; interest, 5 per cent on \$124,594.51, \$6,229.73 Collections: on account of medical services and hospital treatment, \$388.30;		7,377 55
1,218 95	liquor fine, \$25; payments on loans, \$1,063.05; sundry collections \$1,369.20. Interest distributed, \$822; loans, \$1,668.08; fish and game license, \$75	2,505 08	2,845 55
expenses, \$82.65. Hospital treatment: McKellar Hospital at \$1 per day, \$237, operating room, \$30; St. Joseph's General Hospital at \$1.25 per day, \$33.75	Gillie, \$305.50; Dr. C. C. McCullough, \$7. Medical services: Dr. E. C. Arseneau, \$9; Dr. R. M. Boyd, \$25; Dr. J. C. G. McCullough, \$7. Medical services: Dr. E. C. Arseneau, \$9; Dr. R. M. Boyd, \$25; Dr. J. C. G. McCullough, \$7. Medical services: Dr. E. C. Arseneau, \$9; Dr. R. M. Boyd, \$25; Dr. J. C. G. McCullough, \$7.	346 50	
78 40 78 4	expenses, \$82.65	1 218 95	
house, \$2.95	Care of Indian at \$4 per month, \$60; telephones, \$15.45; repairs to council	300 75	
Drag harrow, \$15; bull, \$75; pails, \$7.20. 97 20 Plough, \$6; 3 jack screws, \$14.25; 2 iron bars, 60c. 20 85 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 4,920 52	house, \$2.95 Seed: clover, 2.45 bush \$39.69: notatoes, 137% bags, \$403.13: sundry seed \$8.	78 40	· · ·
	Drag harrow, \$15; bull, \$75; pails, \$7.20	97 20 20 85	•
		10, 223 10	10, 223 10

	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ ets.	\$ ct
Balance, April 1, 1917		107, 269
sold, \$17.70	108,174 01	904 1
	108,174 01	108,174 (
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917. Interest, 6 per cent on, \$3,166.38, 5 per cent on \$104,147.07. Fround rent and renewal fees, \$168; interest on loans, \$65.33. Rent, \$105; collections on account of seed grain, \$36.43. Interest distributed, \$953.27; insurance, \$47.30; grant for agricultural fair, \$25. Constable, 12 m. to Feb. 28, \$300; assistant constable, 12 m., \$50.	1,025 57	43 5 5,397 5 233 5 141 4
Goldical officer, Dr. A. S. McCaig, 12 m. to Dec. 31	500 00 500 00 410 43 136 71 38 60 130 64 85 00	ı
arden River Church of England school: teacher, L. F. Hardyman, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$600; wood, 14 cords, \$84; cleaning schoolhouse, \$10.50; supplies, \$6.55; repairs, \$15.37		
diano, mar. or, 1010	5,815 63	5,815 (
	<u> </u>	
Capital.		
	i I	
alance, April 1, 1917alance, Mar. 31, 1918	14,580 09	14,580 (
alance, Mar. 31, 1918		
Salance, April 1, 1917. Salance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Salance April 1, 1917, \$133.89; interest, 5 per cent on \$14,713.98, \$735.70. Chief, \$30; secretary and councillor, \$32; councillor, \$16; caretaker, \$20; constable, \$12.	14,580 09	14,580 0 14,580 0 869 5
Interest. Salance April 1, 1917, \$133.89; interest, 5 per cent on \$14.713.98, \$735.70 Chief, \$30; secretary and councillor, \$32; councillor, \$16; caretaker, \$20; con-	14,580 09	14,580 0
Interest. alance April 1, 1917, \$133.89; interest, 5 per cent on \$14.713.98, \$735.70	14,580 09 14,580 09 	14,580 (
alance, Mar. 31, 1918	14,580 09 14,580 09 110 00 130 50 148 10 20 00 100 00 360 99	14,580 (869)
Interest. alance April 1, 1917, \$133.89; interest, 5 per cent on \$14.713.98, \$735.70hief, \$30; secretary and councillor, \$32; councillor, \$16; caretaker, \$20; constable, \$12edical services: Dr. W. T. Hand, \$8; Dr. M. H. Limbert, \$36.50; Dr. W. R. Mason, \$86elief supplies, \$65.60; burial expenses, \$82.50elegation to Ottawa, \$15; delegate to Grand Council, \$5envey Inlet school, teacher, Jos. Partridge, 12 m. to Dec. 31alance, Mar. 31, 1918.	14,580 09 14,580 09 110 00 130 50 148 10 20 00 100 00 360 99	14,580 (869)
alance April 1, 1917, \$133.89; interest, 5 per cent on \$14.713.98, \$735.70	14,580 09 14,580 09 110 00 130 50 148 10 20 00 100 00 360 99 869 59 869 59	14,580 (869)
Interest. alance April 1, 1917, \$133.89; interest, 5 per cent on \$14.713.98, \$735.70	14,580 09 14,580 09 110 00 130 50 148 10 20 00 100 00 360 99 869 59	14,580 869 869

14.—LAKE NIPISSING INDIANS, ONT.—Concluded.	Dr.	Cr.
Interest.	\$ cts.	.\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,542.34; interest, 5 per cent on \$81.739.17, \$4,086.96 Interest on deferred land payments, \$20.50; sale of wood, \$9.50 Collection on account of burial expenses, \$8.25; transfer fee, \$1. Interest distributed, \$2,001.75; care of Indians, 295 d., \$120.55; burial expenses, \$74 Chiefs, 2, \$70; expenses taking Indians to and from hospitals, \$37.35 Medical services, \$276.75; livery for doctor, \$5; hospital treatment, \$413.50 Garden Village school: teacher, Mrs. Alex Ladouceur, \$337.50; caretakers, 2; \$30. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	1	6,629 30 30 00 9 25
	6,668 55	6,668 5
15.—Manitoulin Island Indians (Unceded), Ont.		
Capital.		-
Balance, April 1, 1917 Timber dues, \$1,832.96; 'transfer from Acct. No. 228, 1 share of capital, \$150.81. Balance Mar. 31, 1918	72,970 61	70,986 84 1,983 77
Interest.	72,970 61	72,970 61
Balance April 1, 1917, \$4,859.90; interest, 5 per cent on, \$75,846.74, \$3,792.34. Chief, \$50; secretary, \$40; 6 councillors, \$144; caretaker of council hall, \$50 Medical officer, Dr. R. W. Shaw, \$584.40; hospital treatment, 35 d. at \$1 Grants on account of losses by fire, \$340.30; relief, \$425.89. Burial expenses, \$15; expenses taking statistics, 16 d., \$24. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	284 00 619 40 766 19 39 00 6,943 65	8,652 24
·	8,652 24	8,652 24
16.—Maganatawan Indians, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	2,031 88	2,031 88
	2,031 88	2,031 88
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$972.70; interest, 5 per cent on \$3,004.58, \$150.23 Medical officer, Dr. R. W. Shaw, \$23.04; medical services, Dr. W. T. Hand, \$4. Relief supplies Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	27 04 134 20 961 69	1,122 98
	1,122 93	1,122 93
17.—Mississaguas of Alnwick, Ont.	<u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u>	
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917. Sale of lands, \$123.88; payments on loans, \$393.30. Loans to Indians. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	851 75 97,594 60	97,929 17 517 18
	98,446 35	98,446 38

17.—Mississaguas of Alnwick, Ont.—Concluded.	Dr.	Св.
Interest.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
Balance, April 1, 1917. Interest 6 p.c. on \$23,873.95, 5 p.c. on \$78,190.97. Transfer of interest from Acct. No. 11, Five per cent Annuities. Rents, \$2,151.96; interest on loans, \$225.01; transfer fee, \$1. Collections on account of seed, \$393.19; sale of gravel, \$22.70. Fines for non-attendance of children at school Interest distributed, \$4.861.95; rents distributed, \$1.661.26; loans, \$100. Chief, \$30; councillors, \$20; secretary, \$24; sexton, \$60; organist, \$25; constable \$12; caretaker, \$14; pensioners, 3, \$44	6,623 21	4,135 75 5,341 98 2,570 00 2,377 97 415 89 3 00
Medical officer, Dr. J. J. Wade, 12 m., \$450; relief, \$70; burial expenses, \$15 Potatoes, 85 bags, \$361.25; oats, 35 bush., \$29.75; buckwheat, 4½ bush., \$9 Hauling seed, \$10.50; gravel, \$13.80; pump and piping, \$29; eaves-troughs, etc., \$15.30	535 00 400 00	
Alnwick School: teacher, F. J. Joblin, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$600; truant officer, 12 m., \$12; caretaker, \$30; rent of room for teacher, 12 m., \$30; cleaning, \$5; repairs, \$1	678 00 6,310 78	
•	14,844 59	14,844 59
	'	
18.—Mississaguas of Credit, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917. Rents, \$122.40; payments on loans, \$322.09. Transferred from Interest Acct. for legal expenses, A. G. Chisholm, 1913–14 Insurance, \$27.62; loans, \$25. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	52 62	59,529 10 444 49 750 00
	60,723 59	60,723 59
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917. Interest, 6 p.c. on \$58,162.24, 5 p.c. on \$5,493.54. Transfer of interest from Acct. No. 11, Five per cent Annuities Transferred from Acct. 201, Savings, interest shares. Rents, \$4,086.10; interest on loans, \$262.31; sale of hay, \$33.29. Collections: hospital maintenance, \$4; roadwork, \$23.25; seed, \$327.98. Improvements on land, \$500; insurance on account of damage to school, \$15 Transferred to Capital Acct., on account of legal expenses of A. G. Chisholm, 1913-14.		4,126 68 3,764 41 2,090 05 57 27 4,381 70 355 23 515 00
Interest distributed, \$2.371.50; rent distributed, \$4,215.20; insurance, \$80.48 Chief, \$50; 4 councillors, \$97.50; missionary, \$100; caretaker of council house and school, \$60; 6 pensioners, \$150	6,667 18	•
Medical officer, Dr. S. H. Quance, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$600; medical services, \$5. Hospital treatment, 5\(^c\$, weeks, \\$41\); operating room fee, \\$2; truss, \\$6.50 Relief, \\$186.61; burial expenses, \\$99.50; 3\(^c\$-in, church bell, \\$72\); repairs to	605 00 49 50	
church, \$5.13 Seed: potatoes, 46 bags, \$194.75; barley, 29 bush., \$43.50; oats, 151.35 bush., \$151.35; sundry seed, \$35.48	363 24	•
\$151:55; sundry seed, \$35:48. Repairs to roads and bridges, \$97.08; 20-ft. Toncan metal culvert, 12-in., \$24; tiles, 26, \$32.50; sundry labour, \$33.10. Wire fence, 270 rods, \$130; posts, 47, \$10.81; paint, staples, etc., \$10.79. Gate, \$3; repairs to mission fence, \$47.60; sundry items and repairs, \$5.65.	151 60	•
Grant on account of loss by fire New Credit School: teacher, Roy S. Wilson, 12 m. to Dec. 31, \$617; wood, 10 cords, \$20; expenses taking children to school, \$4; school repairs and supplies, \$22.46; hauling gravel, \$15.60; services of truant officer, \$2 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	56 25 50 00 681 06 4,847 20	
•	15, 290 29	15,290 29
	20,200 20	10,200 20

19.—Mississaguas of Rice Lake, Ont.,	Dr.	CR.
Capital.	\$ ets.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917		6,605 5
Land payment	1	3 02
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	6,608 53	
	6,608 53	6,608 5
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$188.11; interest, 5 p.c. on \$6,793.62, \$339.68		527 79
Transfer of interest from Acct. No.11. Five per cent Annuities	1	961 7
Rents, \$252; roadwork, \$10; payment on fence account, \$150.	768 60	412 0
Chief, \$25; secretary \$12; constable \$252. Medical services, Dr. C. H. Amys	155 00	
Medical services, Dr. C. H. Amys	227 50	
Chief, \$25; secretary \$12; constant Medical services, Dr. C. H. Amys Grant toward salary of teacher of i Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	300 00 450 45	
Balance, Mar. 31, 1913	, 450 45	
	1,901 55	1,901 5
20.—Mississaguas of Mud Lake, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917		
Balance, April 1, 1917Payment on island	·····	2,323 68 6 13
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	2,329 81	. 0 14
Interest.	2,329 81	2,329 81
	1	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$603.66; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,927.34, \$146.37 Transfer of interest from Acct. 11, Five per cent Annuities	·····	750 03 1,606 35
Refund from Education Vote on account of rent of teacher's residence	1	50 00
Interest distributed \$672: insurance, \$90.52: expenses of Grand Council, \$5	767 52	
Chief, \$30; missionary, \$50; secretary, \$25; sexton, \$70; organist, \$20; wood	269 00	
ranger, \$10; constable, \$25; pensioners, \$39	203 00	
ham, \$23.50; Dr. J. C. Smith, \$146; Sauder & Sauder, treatment of cancer,	.]	
\$29.25. Buriel expenses \$28.50; pump \$17.25; wood for church and school 35 cords \$49	498 75 92 75	
Burial expenses, \$26.50; pump, \$17.25; wood for church and school, 35 cords, \$49 Mud Lake School: teachers, Mrs. W. J. Hanes, March quarter, \$75; A. Buie,	02.10	
April 25 to June 30, \$70.50; Altred McCue, Sept. 18 to Dec. 31, \$60	205 50	
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	572 86	
•	2,406 38	2,406 38
· 21.—Mississaguas of Scugog, Ont.		
Capital.	-	-
Balance, April 1, 1917	1	4,197 64
Land paymentBalance, Mar. 31, 1918		88
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	4,198 49	
Interest.	4, 198 49	4,198 49
	1 1	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,771.83; interest 5 p.c. on \$6,969.47, \$348.47		3,120 30
Rents collected	[391 90 842 00
Rents distributed, \$222.08; interest distributed, \$748.65; grant to Scugog School		\
Section No. 3, 6 m. to June 30, \$9.25	979 98	
Share of expenses of F. W. Jacobs at Grand Council	102 49 5 00	
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	3,266 73	
	4,354 20	4,354 20

22.—Mohawks of Bay of Quinte, Ont.	Dr.	CR.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917. Rents, \$236.25; land payments, \$109. Grant toward construction of steel bridge, York Road, Tyendinaga reserve. Overseeing and inspecting construction of bridge, \$185; advertising for tenders, \$23.85.	208 85	87,351 7 345 2
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	82,388 14 87,696 99	87,696 9
Interest.	01,030 93	01,000 8
Balance, April 1, 1917. Interest, 6 per cent on \$46,897.87, 5 per cent on \$40,918.51. Transfer of interest from Acct. 11, Five per cent Annuities Rents, \$8,106.36; reimbursement by Imperial Munitions Board for services of		464 6 4,859 8 1,800 0
herdisana at aviation grounds, \$500	,	8,606 3
barn, \$7.45. Interest distributed, \$2,002.82; rents distributed, \$7,468.71; insurance, \$43.80 Refund of overpayment on seed. Chiefe 5.8120.6120777777777777777777777777777777777777	9,513 33 3 20	300 9
superintendent, \$26; secretary, \$16; caretaker council house, \$26; organist, \$98.75; caretakers of 2 churches, \$70; truant officer, \$150; pensioners, \$32 Relief, \$82.50; care of Indians at \$10 per m., \$35; burial expenses, \$25 Maintenance in asylums, \$187.28; building vault, \$79.76; taking Indians to	1,651 21 700 00 142 50	
hospitals, \$87.95 Fencing All Saints Church, \$74.45, 3 gates, \$17; coal for 2 churches, 6·545 t., \$58.11 Expenses of roads and bridges: extras on York Road steel bridge, \$11.15; culvert	304 99 149 56	
on York Road, \$154; 3 culverts, \$46.75; bridge covering, cement, etc., \$161.90; repairs to bridges, \$238.79; road repairs, \$13.15	35 20	
Advertising for tenders for bridge, \$21.20; sundry labour and repairs, \$2.73 Council house supplies and repairs, \$11.10; repairing school clocks, 4, \$5.50 Central School: teacher, Miss Lena J. Warren, 12 m., \$500; balance of salary due Mrs. Geo. Webster, (née Florence Fletcher) for June quarter, 1913, \$60;	23 93 16 60	,
cleaning, \$6; supplies, \$3.05	651 30	_
caretaker, \$20; versiter, (nee Florence Florence Florence) in a dual et al. 1815, 300; caretaker, \$20; coal, 4 t., \$36; planting trees, \$18.75; cartage on coal, \$7.50; cleaning, \$6; supplies, \$3.05 Castern School: teacher, Miss Florence M. Hill, 12 m., \$500; caretaker, \$20; planting trees, \$10.50; coal, 4 t., \$36; cartage on coal, \$7.50; supplies, \$1.40. Vestern School: teachers, Ethel Picard, 6 m. to June 30, \$200; arrears for June	575 40	
coal, 4 t., \$36; cartage on coal, \$7.50; supplies, \$3.26	467 76	
Brant, Sept. 11 to Dec. 31, \$144; caretaker, \$20; coal, 4 t., \$36; cartage on coal, \$7.50	432 50 738 53	*
	16,031 75	16,031 7
23.—Moravians of the Thames, Ont.	<u> </u>	
Cavital.		
alance, April 1, 1917		110,103 29 55 00
Cownship of Oxford, assessment on Whiteash Creek drain, \$166; Johnston Huff, digging part No. 5 drain, per contract, \$51.20	217 20 109,941 09	-
		

	Dr.	Cr.	
Interest.	\$ ets.	\$	ct
Debit balance, April 1, 1917. Interest, 6 per cent on \$21, 900.87, 5 per cent on \$88,136.07. Iransfer of interest from Acct 11, Five per cent Annuities. Iransfer of interest from Acct 23A, Loan Account. Refund of outstanding cheque, 1915-16. Iransferred from Acct. 33 on account of burial expenses. Rents, \$107.50; interest on land payments, \$301.19; damage to lot, \$5. Collections on account of seed. Interest money distributed, \$680.14; rents distributed, \$22.50; insurance, \$41.50. Iransferred to Acct. 201 Savings, shares of estate of late John Peters, \$40, of late	744 14		0 (7 7 3 9 5 (3 6
A. Whiteye, \$328.10 Transferred to Moravian Loan Acct. 23A, on account of loans Chief, \$60; secretary, \$42.50; 3 councillors, \$90; caretaker council hall, \$29.25 Medical officer, Dr. D. P. McPhail, 12 m., \$300; medical services, \$18 Relief supplies, \$28.78; clothing, \$23.50; care of Indians, 48 weeks, \$120; burial expenses, \$100 Seed: oats, 107.64 bush., \$96.90; clover, 1\(\frac{5}{6}\) bush., \$24.80; corn. 7\(\frac{1}{6}\) bush., \$18.10; beans, 5\(\frac{1}{2}\) bush., \$46.50; potatoes, 53\(\frac{1}{2}\) bags, \$242.65; sundry seed, \$12.08. Stove for council house, \$21; council house repairs and supplies, \$11.39. Entertainment for Indians going overseas, \$12.55; small items, \$5.34 Culvert repairs, \$28.58; tile, 782, \$21.46; cutting thistles on road, \$10 Coal, 0.955 t., \$7.06; cartage, \$6 Moraviantown School: teachers, L. H. Leeson, Jan. 1 to June 30 and Nov. 5 to	2,025 00 221 75 318 00 272 28 441 03 32 39 17 89 60 04 13 06		•
Dec. 31, \$527.75, Stephen J. Mather, Sept. 5 to Oct. 25, \$123.50; caretaker, \$44; truant officer, \$16; coal, 4.325 t., \$33.51; cartage on coal, \$8; sundry repairs and supplies, \$21.60. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	774 36 2,382 24 7,736 63	7,736	 6 (
23A.—Moravians of the Thames, Loan Account.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$13,554.89; interest, 5 per cent on \$13,554.89, \$677.74 ransfers on account of loans: from Account 23, \$2,025; from Account 33, \$5 ayments on loans, \$155; interest on loans, \$14 ransfer of interest to Interest Account 23 coans to Indians, \$300; share of loan money and interest, \$24; payment in full of debt of Indian, \$21.50		14,232 2,030 169	0 (
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	-0,200 00		
Salance, Mar. 31, 1918	16,431 63	16,431	. €
24.—Munceys of the Thames, Ont.		16,431	1 6
Salance, Mar. 31, 1918		16,431	 L (
24.—MUNCEYS OF THE THAMES, ONT. Capital. Salance, April 1, 1917		1,216	
24.—MUNCEYS OF THE THAMES, ONT. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Cement pipe, 18 in., 8 pieces, \$12; freight on pipe, \$3.08.	16,431 63 15 08	,	6 4
24.—Munceys of the Thames, Ont. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917	16,431 63 15 08 1,201 32	1,216	3 4

25.—OJIBBEWAS AND OTTAWAS OF MANITOULIN ISLAND, ONT.	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	\$- cts.	\$ çt:
Land payments	6,676 34	6,676 3
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	6,676 34	8 878 9
Interest.	0,070 34	6,676
Interest on deferred land payments, \$828.98; assignment fees, \$30	90 00	858 9 324 (
waning, \$216.66; 248, South Bay, \$104.10; 249, Sucker Creek, \$162.20; 250, Sucker Lake, \$12.10; 251, West Bay, \$374.01	1,092 98	
	1,182 98	1,182 9
26.—OJIBBEWAS OF LAKE HURON, ONT.		
Capital.		
Balance April 1, 1917	119,151 78	111,818 1 7,333 6
Interest.	119,151 78	119,151 7
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$7,333.60; interest, 5 per cent on \$119,151.78, \$5,957.59 Transfer of interest from Acct. 11, five per cent annuities	7,333 60	13,291 1 2,400 0
	15,691 19	15,691 1
27.—Ojibbewas of Lake Superior, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	144,014 57	144,014 5
Interest.	144,014 57	144,014 5
nterest, 5 per cent on \$144,014.57 Transfer of interest from Acct. 11, five per cent annuities		7,200 7 2,000 0
	9,200 73	9,200 7
	`	-
28.—Ojibbewas of Mississagi River, Ont.		
28.—Ojibbewas of Mississagi River, Ont. Capital.		
	8,414 68	8,294 6 120 0

	Dr.	Cr.
Interest.	\$ ets.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$239.68; interest, 5 per cent on \$8,534.33, \$426.72		666 4
Rent of power line	295 72	50 0
Relief supplies	108 00	•
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	312 68	
<u> </u>	716 40	716 4
29.—Oneidas of Thames, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917		152 2
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	152 27	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	152 27	152 2
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$184.33; interest, 5 per cent on \$336.60, \$16.83		201 1: 444 56
Rents distributed, \$438.50; insurance, \$12.25; janitor, 12 m., \$5	455 75	,
ditch, \$12; freight, \$1.54. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	122 15 67 76	
	645 66	645 69
30.—Parry Island Indians, Ont.		
0.713		-
Capital.		-
Balance, April 1, 1917		
Balance, April 1, 1917		606 2
Balance, April 1, 1917. Fimber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Fransferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244.	1,166 95	606 2
Balance, April 1, 1917		606 2
Balance, April 1, 1917	1,166 95 135 47	606 24 100 00
Balance, April 1, 1917	1,166 95 135 47 91,972 56	606 24 100 00
Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Transferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244 Travelling expenses of Geo. Shaw, inspecting timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest.	1,166 95 135 47 91,972 56	606 24 100 00
Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40	1,166 95 135 47 91,972 56	93,274 98 7,775 28
Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Transferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244. Travelling expenses of Geo. Shaw, inspecting timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,955.39; interest, 6 per cent on \$4,363.89, 5 per cent on \$91,160.23, \$4,819.84. Interest on loans, \$11.60; payments on old school house, \$62.	1, 166 95 135 47 91,972 56 93,274 98	93,274 98 7,775 28
Balance, April 1, 1917. Fimber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Fransferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244. Fravelling expenses of Geo. Shaw, inspecting timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,955.39; interest, 6 per cent on \$4,363.89, 5 per cent on \$91,160.23, \$4,819.84. Interest on loans, \$11.60; payments on old school house, \$62. Fransferred to Capital Account on account of repairs to church. Interest distributed, \$1,307.90; insurance, \$15; grant to agricultural fair, \$50	1, 166 95 135 47 91,972 56 93,274 98	93,274 98 7,775 28
Balance, April 1, 1917. Fimber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40	1, 166 95 135 47 91,972 56 93,274 98	93,274 98 7,775 28
Balance, April 1, 1917. Fimber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Fransferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244. Fravelling expenses of Geo. Shaw, inspecting timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,955.39; interest, 6 per cent on \$4,363.89, 5 per cent on \$91,160.23, \$4,819.84. Interest on loans, \$11.60; payments on old school house, \$62. Fransferred to Capital Account on account of repairs to church. Interest distributed, \$1,307.90; insurance, \$15; grant to agricultural fair, \$50 Chief, \$50; councillors, \$24; secretary, \$50; constable, \$25; messenger, \$15; pensioners, \$168.75. Medical attendance: Dr. M. H. Limbert, \$228.50; Dr. W. R. Mason, \$48. Relief supplies, \$146.74; burial expenses, \$67.50; hospital treatment at \$1 per day,	1, 166 95 135 47 91,972 56 93,274 98 100 00 1,372 90 332 75 276 50	93,274 98 7,775 28
Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Transferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244 Travelling expenses of Geo. Shaw, inspecting timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,955.39; interest, 6 per cent on \$4,363.89, 5 per cent on \$91,160.23, \$4,819.84 Interest on loans, \$11.60; payments on old school house, \$62. Transferred to Capital Account on account of repairs to church interest distributed, \$1,307.90; insurance, \$15; grant to agricultural fair, \$50 Chief, \$50; councillors, \$24; secretary, \$50; constable, \$25; messenger, \$15; pensioners, \$168.75. Medical attendance: Dr. M. H. Limbert, \$228.50; Dr. W. R. Mason, \$48. Relief supplies, \$146.74; burial expenses, \$67.50; hospital treatment at \$1 per day, \$61.	1, 166 95 135 47 91,972 56 93,274 98 100 00 1,372 90 332 75	93,274 98 7,775 28
Balance, April 1, 1917. Fimber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Fransferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244. Fravelling expenses of Geo. Shaw, inspecting timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,955.39; interest, 6 per cent on \$4,363.89, 5 per cent on \$91,160.23, \$4,819.84. Interest on loans, \$11.60; payments on old school house, \$62. Fransferred to Capital Account on account of repairs to church. Interest distributed, \$1,307.90; insurance, \$15; grant to agricultural fair, \$50. Chief, \$50; councillors, \$24; secretary, \$50; constable, \$25; messenger, \$15; pensioners, \$168.75. Medical attendance: Dr. M. H. Limbert, \$228.50; Dr. W. R. Mason, \$48. Relief supplies, \$146.74; burial expenses, \$67.50; hospital treatment at \$1 per day, \$61. Seed: oats, 46 bush., \$50.60; peas, 1½ bush., \$11.50; potatoes, 40 bags, \$160; sundry seeds, \$7.34; sacks, 55, \$3.60.	1, 166 95 135 47 91,972 56 93,274 98 100 00 1,372 90 332 75 276 50	93,274 98 7,775 28
Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Transferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244. Travelling expenses of Geo. Shaw, inspecting timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,955.39; interest, 6 per cent on \$4,363.89, 5 per cent on \$91,160.23, \$4,819.84. Transferred to Capital Account on account of repairs to church interest on loans, \$11.60; payments on old school house, \$62. Transferred to Capital Account on account of repairs to church interest distributed, \$1,307.90; insurance, \$15; grant to agricultural fair, \$50. Chief, \$50; councillors, \$24; secretary, \$50; constable, \$25; messenger, \$15; pensioners, \$168.75. Medical attendance: Dr. M. H. Limbert, \$228.50; Dr. W. R. Mason, \$48. Relief supplies, \$146.74; burial expenses, \$67.50; hospital treatment at \$1 per day, \$61. Seed: oats, 46 bush., \$50.60; peas, 1½ bush., \$11.50; potatoes, 40 bags, \$160; sundry seeds, \$7.34; sacks, 55, \$3.60. Dock repairs, \$100; delegates to Grand Council, \$35; expenses of chief to Ottawa, \$10.	1, 166 95 135 47 91,972 56 93,274 98 100 00 1,372 90 332 75 276 50 275 24 233 04 145 00	93,274 98 7,775 28
Galance, April 1, 1917. Cimber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Cransferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244. Cravelling expenses of Geo. Shaw, inspecting timber. Galance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Galance, April 1, 1917, \$2,955.39; interest, 6 per cent on \$4,363.89, 5 per cent on \$91,160.23, \$4,819.84. Interest on loans, \$11.60; payments on old school house, \$62. Cransferred to Capital Account on account of repairs to church. Interest distributed, \$1,307.90; insurance, \$15; grant to agricultural fair, \$50 Chief, \$50; councillors, \$24; secretary, \$50; constable, \$25; messenger, \$15; pensioners, \$168.75. Redical attendance: Dr. M. H. Limbert, \$228.50; Dr. W. R. Mason, \$48. Relief supplies, \$146.74; burial expenses, \$67.50; hospital treatment at \$1 per day, \$61. Seed: oats, 46 bush., \$50.60; peas, 1½ bush., \$11.50; potatoes, 40 bags, \$160; sundry seeds, \$7.34; sacks, 55, \$3.60. Dock repairs, \$100; delegates to Grand Council, \$35; expenses of chief to Ottawa, \$10. Felephone rent for Mission House, Oct. 1, 1915 to Dec. 31, 1917.	1, 166 95 135 47 91,972 56 93,274 98 100 00 1,372 90 332 75 276 50 275 24 233 04	93,274 98 7,775 28
Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Transferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244. Travelling expenses of Geo. Shaw, inspecting timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,955.39; interest, 6 per cent on \$4,363.89, 5 per cent on \$91,160.23, \$4,819.84. Transferred to Capital Account on account of repairs to church interest on loans, \$11.60; payments on old school house, \$62. Transferred to Capital Account on account of repairs to church interest distributed, \$1,307.90; insurance, \$15; grant to agricultural fair, \$50. Chief, \$50; councillors, \$24; secretary, \$50; constable, \$25; messenger, \$15; pensioners, \$168.75. Medical attendance: Dr. M. H. Limbert, \$228.50; Dr. W. R. Mason, \$48. Relief supplies, \$146.74; burial expenses, \$67.50; hospital treatment at \$1 per day, \$61. Seed: oats, 46 bush., \$50.60; peas, 1½ bush., \$11.50; potatoes, 40 bags, \$160; sundry seeds, \$7.34; sacks, 55, \$3.60. Dock repairs, \$100; delegates to Grand Council, \$35; expenses of chief to Ottawa, \$10. Celephone rent for Mission House, Oct. 1, 1915 to Dec. 31, 1917. Ryerson school: teachers, Frances E. Munt, 6 m. to June 30, \$150, Viola E. Watson, Sept. 11 to Dec. 31, \$96; caretaker and truant officer, \$30; carting Watson, Sept. 11 to Dec. 31, \$96; caretaker and truant officer. \$30; carting Watson, Sept. 11 to Dec. 31, \$96; caretaker and truant officer. \$30; carting Watson, Sept. 11 to Dec. 31, \$96; caretaker and truant officer. \$30; carting Watson, Sept. 11 to Dec. 31, \$96; caretaker and truant officer. \$30; carting Watson, Sept. 11 to Dec. 31, \$96; caretaker and truant officer. \$30; carting Watson, Sept. 11 to Dec. 31, \$96; caretaker and truant officer. \$30; carting Watson, Sept. 11 to Dec. \$1, \$96; caretaker and truant officer. \$30; carting Watson, Sept. \$10; carting Watson, Sept. \$10; carting Watson, Sept. \$10; carting Watson, Sept. \$10; carting Watson, Sept. \$10; cart	1, 166 95 135 47 91,972 56 93,274 98 100 00 1,372 90 332 75 276 50 275 24 233 04 145 00	92,568 73 606 22 100 00 93,274 98 7,775 25 73 60
Balance, April 1, 1917. Fimber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Fransferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244. Fravelling expenses of Geo. Shaw, inspecting timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,955.39; interest, 6 per cent on \$4,363.89, 5 per cent on \$91,160.23, \$4,819.84. Interest on loans, \$11.60; payments on old school house, \$62. Fransferred to Capital Account on account of repairs to church. Interest distributed, \$1,307.90; insurance, \$15; grant to agricultural fair, \$50. Chief, \$50; councillors, \$24; secretary, \$50; constable, \$25; messenger, \$15; pensioners, \$168.75. Medical attendance: Dr. M. H. Limbert, \$228.50; Dr. W. R. Mason, \$48. Relief supplies, \$146.74; burial expenses, \$67.50; hospital treatment at \$1 per day, \$61. Seed: oats, 46 bush., \$50.60; peas, 1½ bush., \$11.50; potatoes, 40 bags, \$160; sundry seeds, \$7.34; sacks, 55, \$3.60. Dock repairs, \$100; delegates to Grand Council, \$35; expenses of chief to Ottawa, \$10. Relephone rent for Mission House, Oct. 1, 1915 to Dec. 31, 1917. Ryerson school: teachers, Frances E. Munt, 6 m. to June 30, \$150. Viola E. Watson, Sept. 11 to Dec. 31, \$96; caretaker and truant officer, \$30; carting and setting up seats, \$10; wood, 5 cords at \$2.75, 30 cords at \$3; ploughing and setting up seats, \$10; wood, 5 cords at \$2.75, 30 cords at \$3; ploughing	1, 166 95 135 47 91,972 56 93,274 98 100 00 1,372 90 332 75 276 50 275 24 233 04 145 00	93,274 98 7,775 28
Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues, \$51; sale of logs seized, \$522.85; payment on loan, \$32.40. Transferred from Interest Account on account of repairs to church. Loans, \$922.95; forest ranger at \$2 per day, \$244. Travelling expenses of Geo. Shaw, inspecting timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,955.39; interest, 6 per cent on \$4,363.89, 5 per cent on \$91,160.23, \$4,819.84. Interest on loans, \$11.60; payments on old school house, \$62. Transferred to Capital Account on account of repairs to church interest distributed, \$1,307.90; insurance, \$15; grant to agricultural fair, \$50. Chief, \$50; councillors, \$24; secretary, \$50; constable, \$25; messenger, \$15; pensioners, \$168.75. Medical attendance: Dr. M. H. Limbert, \$228.50; Dr. W. R. Mason, \$48. Relief supplies, \$146.74; burial expenses, \$67.50; hospital treatment at \$1 per day, \$61. Seed: oats, 46 bush., \$50.60; peas, 1½ bush., \$11.50; potatoes, 40 bags, \$160; sundry seeds, \$7.34; sacks, 55, \$3.60. Dock repairs, \$100; delegates to Grand Council, \$35; expenses of chief to Ottawa, \$10. Felephone rent for Mission House, Oct. 1, 1915 to Dec. 31, 1917. Ryerson school: teachers, Frances E. Munt, 6 m. to June 30, \$150, Viola E. Watson, Sept. 11 to Dec. 31, \$96; caretaker and truant officer, \$30; carting	1, 166 95 135 47 91, 972 56 93, 274 98 100 00 1, 372 90 332 75 276 50 275 24 233 04 145 00 56 25	93,274 98 7,775 28

31.—POTTAWATAMIES OF WALPOLE ISLAND, ONT.	DR.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues. Construction of bridge, \$50; part cost of bull, \$107.50. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	157 50	2,348 23 3 78
Interest.	2,352 01	2,352 0
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$561.52; interest, 5 per cent on \$2,909.75, \$145.49	110 04	707 0 405 0
Medical officer, Dr. W. A. Cathcart, \$150; hospital treatment and fees, \$71 Relief, \$2; burial expenses, \$63; ambulance, etc., \$3.70; moving Indian to hospital, \$16.25 Maintenance in asylum, 12 m., \$78; travel of delegation to Ottawa, \$16.02 Seed: oats, 155 bush., \$161.13; corn, 19½ bush., \$43.81; beans, 2½ bush., \$20	221 00	
Repairs to roads, and bridges, \$37.2 \$12.28; ferry cable, 112\frac{1}{2} ft., \$35.28; material \$2 undry labour and cartage, \$12.65; \$8.67.		
	1,112 01	1,112 0
32.—Serpent River Band, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917		30,603 39 23 45
Interest.	30,626 84	30,626 84
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,512.91; interest, 5 per cent on \$33,116.30, \$1,655.81. Chief, \$50; constable, \$50.76; medical officer, 12 m., \$175	275 76 16 00 162 41 3,714 55	4,168 72
	4,168 72	4,168 72
33.—Six Nations, Ont.	`	
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917		829,511 02 2,590 92
\$100. Travelling expenses of gardening instructor, R. H. Abraham. Loans to Indians, \$1,134.84; survey work, \$118.30; road grading, \$362.56 Fencing: agricultural fair grounds, per contract, \$400.19; No. 10 school grounds, \$194.83; repairing old school fence, \$21.50	501 13 90 17 1,615 70 616 52	
Payments on contracts on drains, \$1,126.85; iron culverts, 4, \$359; hauling culverts, \$12. Hamilton Bridge Works Co., building McKenyin Creek steel bridge, No. 1 Robert Martin, contracts: building flat concrete cut-out on general drain, \$283; Fish Creek bridge (contract, \$3,920) paid on progress estimates, \$2,774.16,	1,497 85 1,057 00	
advanced to agent G. J. Smith, \$1,000; total, \$3,774.16, less \$1,035 16 paid in 1915-16 and 1916-17, \$2,739	3,022 00 300 00	
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	823,401 57 832,101 94	832, 101 94
	,	, . .

33.—SIX NATIONS, ONT.—Concluded.	DE	. .	Cr	
Interest.	\$	cts.	\$	cts.
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$12,406.06; interest, 6 p.c. on \$651,954.81, 5 p.c. or				
\$189,962.27, \$48,615.40 Rents, \$3,203.05; interest on loans, \$1,907.90; sale of estate, \$127.12 Refunds: outstanding cheques 1915-16, \$30; overpayment of rents, 1916-17.			61,02 5,23	
\$104.25 Collections: statute labour, \$2.25; seed, \$2,278.12; maintenance in hospitals \$38.66; burial expenses, \$73.75; on account of debt, \$15; miscellaneous			. 18	4 25
collections, \$136.77. Interest distributed, \$11,582.22; rents distributed, \$3,770.95; insurance, \$33	1		2,54	4 55
loans, \$155	15,5	41 17		
club, \$15; retiring speaker, \$50	5	15 00 12 42		
Loft, 9 m. to Dec. 31, \$750	9	50 00 60 46		
credit of Acct. 33 Cap., 1918–19	2	20 00 47 30		
Drugs and medical supplies, \$400; fumigating, \$34.20; ambulance, \$3 Hospital maintenance, 114 d., \$83.70; operating room fees, \$10; maintenance in	4	37 20		
asylum, \$1,349.50; hospital repairs, \$62.16. Board of health: secretary, \$25; allowance to members, \$25.		05 36 50 00		
Relief supplies, \$490.07; burial expenses, \$946.15; care of Indians, \$16.12		52 34 29 20		
losses, \$27; sundry committees, \$16.50; clerical assistance, \$35.70. Compensation for losses: by fires, \$856.01; cow killed by lightning, \$33.33; damage to wheat crop, \$75; fence removed, \$8.60.		72 94		
Fencing, 5893 rods, \$361.23; posts, 50, \$11.50; fence repairs, \$11.22	3	83 95	•	
to Ottawa, \$240	4	04 03		
\$22.11. Expenses of Victoria Day celebration, \$113.55; Haldimand deed, 2 copies on		97 11		•
leather, \$55. Council house: repairs, \$39.04; supplies, \$4.96; wood, 10 cords, \$25	1	58 55 59 00	7	/
Telephone rent, Oct. 1, 1916 to Mar. 31, 1918, \$27.25; telephone tolls, \$6.65 Services securing liquor convictions, \$20; serving summons, \$32.05 Repairs to a ricultural fair grounds race track pe contract		33 90 52 05 00 00	•	~
Roads and bridges: Armeo iron culverts, 26, \$602; plank, 7,528 ft., \$336.40; gravel pit, 2 acres, \$100; hauling, \$30; road repairs, \$57.35; use of road, \$5;		00		
bridge repairs, \$43.55	1,1	74 30	•	
\$4,036.20; potatoes, 1,711½ bush., \$7,13).60; sundry seed, \$1,469.77	13,6	30 76		
bag, \$553.50, at \$4, \$920, at \$4.50, \$805.50; sundry seed, \$48.63; total, \$4,201.34, less \$132.65 paid in 1918–19 and \$102.05 withheld from payment	3,96	66 64		
Grant, \$8,000; tuition fees, \$657.82; expenses of school picnic, \$14.77		2 59 0 00		
Services on school board: secretary, \$12; members, \$30	. 4	2 00		
\$366.49 Janitors' services, \$433.15; cleaning schools and outbuildings, \$51 School supplies, \$183.18; medals, \$6; garden supplies and cultivation. \$18.35. Cartage and express, \$21.02; fence, picket, 22½ rods, \$118.12, wire, 23 rods,	48	14 84 34 15 07 53		
\$27.39. Overpayment to Jas. L. Sutherland on account of school supplies, refunded	10	66 53		
in 1918-19		7 72		
hauling coal and wood. \$54.11		14 70		
\$5. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918		20 00 14 59		
•	68,98	88 33	68,93	33

34.—Shawanaga Band, Ont.	Dr.	Cr.
' Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917		19,839 18
\$68.80. Timber money distributed, \$27.60; advertising timber sales, \$319. Fire rangers, 121 d. at \$2. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918		29,204 87
·	49,044 05	49,044 08
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$374.47; interest, 5 p.c. on \$20,213.65, \$1,010.68	399 80	1,385 18
\$23.75; pensioners, \$25 Five p.c. commission on timber bonus, \$160; cutting 10 cords wood, \$22.50	254 75	
windows, \$17.96	200 46	
* \$18.50; burial expenses, \$37.50. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	362 50 167 64	
	1,385 15	1,385 15
35.—Spanish River Band, Ont.	·	
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	6,409 68	5,839 18 570 50
	6,409 68	6,409 68
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$53.79; interest, 5 p.c. on \$5,892.97 \$294.65. Rental of telephone line. Chief, \$50; constable, \$50.76; putting up scow, \$13.50. Burial expenses, \$10; freighting seed, etc., \$11.50. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	114 26 21 50	348 44 10 00
	358 44	358 44
36.—Thessalon River Band, Ont.	<u>'</u>	
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	36,432 99	36,202 6 3 230 36
	36,432 99	36,432 99
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$271.60; interest, 5 p.c. on \$36,474.23, \$1,823.71 Interest on deferred land payments, \$216.78; assignment fees, \$7 Collections on accoun me, 2 brl., \$4.50 Chief, \$25: constable burial expenses, \$10		2,095 31 223 78 66 10
Chief, \$25; constable burial expenses, \$10 Medical officers: Dr. R. W. Shaw, \$1.68; Dr. W. B. Sproule, \$225 Seed: oats, 60 bush., \$60; timothy and clover seed, \$6.10 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	226 68 66 10 1,071 81	
•	2,385 19	2,385 19

37.—Tootoomenais Band, Ont.	Dr.	Cr.	
Capital/	\$ cts.	\$ (cts
Balance, April 1, 1917		3,661	09
Dues on cordwood	3,828 19	167	10
	3,828 19	3,828	19
Interest.	-		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$282.39; interest, 6 p.c. on \$418.39, 5 p.c. on \$3,525.09,		. 409	
\$201.35. Medical services, \$116.50; relief supplies, \$180	296 50 187 24	483	14
Dalance, mai. 51, 1910	 -		
	483 74	483	74
38.—Whitefish River Indians, Ont.	,		
	1		•
Capital.			
Balance, April 1, 1917. Wood dues, \$48.85; land payment, \$10.		43,391 58	77 85
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	43,450 62	_	
	43,450 62	43,450	62
Total			
Interest.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3,130.43; interest, 5 p.c. on \$46,522.50, \$2,326.11		5,456 64	54 00
\$247.25. Chief, \$30; medical officer, Dr. P. J. McDonald, \$163.92.	990 40 193 92		
Hospital treatment, \$11; maintenance in asylum, \$136.50	147 50 4,188 72		
Darance, mar. 51, 1916	<u> </u>		
·	5,520 54	5,520	54
40.—ABENAKIS OF St. FRANCIS, QUE.	-		
Capital.		····	
7		5,842	79
Balance, April 1, 1917	5,842 72		
		5,842	72
	5,842 72		
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	5,842 72		
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	5,842 72		
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. **Interest.** Balance, April 1, 1917, \$408.66; interest, 6 p.c. on \$984.18, 5 p.c. on \$5,267.20, \$322.41.		731	
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$408.66; interest, 6 p.c. on \$984.18, 5 p.c. on \$5,267.20, \$322.41. Rents, \$393.50; pasture dues, \$32; bull sold, \$40	244 60		
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$408.66; interest, 6 p.c. on \$984.18, 5 p.c. on \$5,267.20, \$322.41 Rents, \$393.50; pasture dues, \$32; bull sold, \$40. Rents distributed, \$177.50; constables, \$37.50; care of common, etc., \$29.60 Care of bull. \$20; election expenses, \$3.760; damage to cance, \$10; wood, oil	244 60	731	
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$408.66; interest, 6 p.c. on \$984.18, 5 p.c. on \$5,267.20, \$322.41. Rents, \$393.50; pasture dues, \$32; bull sold, \$40 Rents distributed, \$177.50; constables, \$37.50; care of common, etc., \$29.60 Care of bull, \$20; election expenses, \$9.80; damage to canoe, \$10; wood, oil, etc. for council hall, \$22. Upkeep of roads and sidewalks in winter, \$50; repairs to roads, \$114.47, less	244 60 61 80	731	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$408.66; interest, 6 p.c. on \$984.18, 5 p.c. on \$5,267.20,	244 60	731	

	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ ct
Balance, April 1, 1917	6,369 92	6,369 9
*	6,369 92	6,369 9
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,067.39; interest, 5 p.c. on \$7,437.31, \$371.87	81 55 1,382 71	1,439 2 25 (
·	1,464 26	1,464
42.—Amalecites of Isle Verte and Viger, Que.	.	
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	8,606 30	8,606 3
, ,	8,606 30	8,606 3
Interest.		v
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$359.52; interest, 5 p.c. on \$8,965.82, \$448.29	236 14 571 67	807 8
	807 81	807 8
43.—Golden Lake Indians, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	145 85	145 8
Interest.	145 85	145 8
1 111		95 5 87 5
Rents collected	119 50 63 51	
Rents collected	119 50 63 51 183 01	183 (
Rents collected	63,51	183 0
Rents collected Rents distributed Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	63,51	183 (
Rents collected Rents distributed Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 44—Hurons of Lorette, Que. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917.	63,51	183 0 15,607 6
Rents collected Rents distributed Balance, Mar. 31, 1918 44—Hurons of Lorette, Que. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	63 51	
,	63 51 183 01 15,607 68	15,607 6

45—Iroquois of Caughnawaga, Que.	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	, \$ ets.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917	489 00 95 00 37,385 45	37,107 8 861 5
Interest.	37,969 45	37,969 4
Debit balance, April 1, 1917. Interest, 6 p.c. on \$2,648.69, 5 p.c. on \$30,906.48. Rents collected, \$6,872.41; renewal timber license, \$55.33; payment on land, \$100. Fine re non-attendance at school, \$2; balance on Thos. Leclair's estate, \$100 Rents distributed by Indians for 12 permits for beadworkers at Toronto Exibition Rents distributed, \$6,241.74; land money distributed, \$100 Missionary, \$100; organist, \$50; 3 gatekeepers, \$72; secretary, \$30; interpreter, \$10. Permits for bead workers, Toronto Exhibition, 12, \$24; fence repairs, \$95.64 Lumber supplied on account of loss by fire, \$60; drilling well, \$29.25; pipe, \$8.20; allotting land, \$6.26. Sheet-iron advertising signs, 2, \$136.93; labour and material erecting signs, \$38.29. Council house: sundry repairs and supplies, \$368.16; chairs, 250, \$172.50; lamps, 3, \$45; tank, \$21; cleaning, \$8. Rent of room for office, \$8; travelling expenses of mayor and secretary to Ottawa, \$23.40. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges and culverts, \$272.90. Repairs: roads, \$5.50; bridges	6,341 74 262 00 119 64 103 71 175 22 614 66 31 40 278 40	1,704 2 7,027 7 102 0 24 0
46—Iroquois of St. Regis, Que.		
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments, \$765; payments on loans, \$206,15; interest on loans, \$38.25 Loans to Indians. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	3,861 10 53,836 11	56,687 8 1,009 4
	57,697 21	57,697 2
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,326.03; interest, 6 p.c. on \$28,453.85, 5 p.c. on \$29,559.99, \$3,185.23. Rents, \$157.34; interest on loans, \$44.85; taxes, \$9.60 Refund on account of outstanding cheques 1915—16 Transfer to Acct. 46A, St. Regis Land Fund for year 1917. Interest distributed, \$1,767.75; rent distributed, \$20; outstanding cheque redeemed \$1.40. Missionary, \$125; organist Roman Catholic church, \$20; caretaker and organist Methodist church, \$25; 11 chiefs, \$110; clerk, \$28.33; 2 caretakers, \$75		4,511 2 211 7 18 9

46A—St. Regis Land Fund.	Dr.	Cr.	
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ c	ts.
Balance, April 1, 1917	1,000 00	750 250	
,	1,000 00	1,000	00
Interest.			-
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$544.89; interest 5 p.c. on \$1,294.89, \$64.74	609 63	609	63
	609 63	609	63
47—Lake St. John Indians, Que.			
Capital.			_
Balance, April 1, 1917	6,443 82	6,443	82
•	6,443 82	6,443	82
Interest.		,	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3,221.17; interest, 5 p.c. on \$9,664.99, \$483.25		3,704 151	
	3,855 42	3,855	42
48—Lake of Two Mountains Indians, Que.	•		_
Capital.			_
Balance, April 1, 1917	10,134 50	10,134	50
	10,134 50	10,134	5 0
Interest.		•	
Balance, April 1, 1917; \$356.74; interest, 6 p.c. on \$345.44, 5 p.c. on \$10,145.80, \$528.02 Rent, \$16; collections on account of seed, \$5.40; timber license, \$27.67 Loan, \$10; relief, \$8.30; burial expenses, \$8; grant to Indian, \$115.07 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	141 37 792 46	884 49	
•	933 83	933	83
49-Timiskaming Indians, Que.			
Capital			
Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments, \$235.88; timber dues, \$299.08 Land purchased, \$200; construction of bridge, \$191.65. Expenses of trip to North Timiskaming inspecting fire in timber limit. Assistance on account of losses by the big fire: lumber and sundry building the state of	391 65 36 93	35, 175 534	
material, \$248.95; carpenter work, \$46.11; sawing lumber, \$21; land, \$10; freight and hauling, \$8.30; plough, \$16	350 36 34,931 40		
	35,710 34	35,710	34

	Dr.	Cr.
Interest.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,609.65; interest, 6 p.c. on \$1,792.66, 5 p.c. on \$34,992.37, \$1,857.18 Interest on deferred land payments, \$644.95; registration fees, \$8; collection on seed, \$7.50. Chief, \$40; councillors, \$24; missionary, \$60; medical services, Dr. A. Beausejour, \$282.75. Hospital treatment, \$65.50; burial expenses, \$21.40; relief supplies, \$53.80 Compensation for improvements, \$1,300; repairs to roads, \$27. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	406 75 140 70 1,327 00 2,252 83	3,466 83 660 49
	4,127 28	4,127 28
50—RIVER DESERT INDIANS, QUE.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917 Land payments, \$451; timber dues, \$715.31	51,512 63	50,346 33 1,166 33
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	51,512 63	51,512 63
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,133.81; interest, 6 p.c. on \$3,135.38, 5 p.c. on \$48,344.75, \$2,605.36. Rents, \$544.50; interest on deferred land payments, \$37.97; assignment fee, \$1.6 Ground rent and timber dues, \$141; collection on account of burial expenses, \$10. Interest distributed, \$1,193.71; rents distributed, \$236; insurance, \$8.80		3,739 1' 583 4' 151 0
	1	
	4,473 64	4,473 6
51—Songhees Band, B.C.	4,473 64	4,473 6
Capital.	4,473 64	
Capital.	8,721 54	8,721 5
Capital.		8,721 5
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,191.98; interest, 5 p.c. on \$10,913.52, \$545.68. Water meter rent, \$36; water, 468,000 gal., \$140.40; relief supplies, \$9.45.	8,721 54	8,721 5 8,721 5
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,191.98; interest, 5 p.c. on \$10,913.52, \$545.68. Water meter rent, \$36; water, 468,000 gal., \$140.40; relief supplies, \$9.45.	8,721 54 8,721 54 8,721 54	8,721 5 8,721 5 2,737 6
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,191.98; interest, 5 p.c. on \$10,913.52, \$545.68. Water meter rent, \$36; water, 468,000 gal., \$140.40; relief supplies, \$9.45.	8,721 54 8,721 54 8,721 54 185 85 2,551 81	8,721 5 8,721 5 2,737 6
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,191.98; interest, 5 p.c. on \$10,913.52, \$545.68. Water meter rent, \$36; water, 468,000 gal., \$140.40; relief supplies, \$9.45. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	8,721 54 8,721 54 8,721 54 185 85 2,551 81	4,473 6 8,721 5 8,721 5 2,737 6
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,191.98; interest, 5 p.c. on \$10,913.52, \$545.68. Water meter rent, \$36; water, 468,000 gal., \$140.40; relief supplies, \$9.45. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 53.—Musqueam Indians, B.C.	8,721 54 8,721 54 8,721 54 185 85 2,551 81	8,721 5 8,721 5 2,737 6

			_
53.—Musqueam Indians, B.C.—Concluded.	Dr.	Cr.	
Interest.	\$ cts.	\$ (cta
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3.16; interest, 5 p.c. on \$213.21, \$10.66		13	8
Rents collected		598	Č
Rents distributed, \$598; relief supplies, \$5	603 00 8 82		
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	611 82	611	•
	011 62	, 011	_
54.—Squamish Indians, B.C.			
Capital.	1		
Ralance April 1 1917		85,750	
Balance, April 1, 1917	05.005.10	184	
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	85,935 18		
Interest.	85,935 18	85,935	1
interest. –			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$6,224.47; interest, 5 p.c. on \$91,975, \$4,598.75 Interest distributed, \$1,495.75; hospital treatment at \$1.50 per d., \$1,872.40		10,823	2
Relief supplies, \$175.75; construction of dyke, per contract, \$230	405 75	•	
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	7,049 32		
	10,823 22	10,823	2
57.—CHEMAINUS BAND, B.C.	·		
Capital.	<u> </u>		_
Balance, April 1, 1917		355	5
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	355 54		
Interest.	355 54	355	5
		070	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$249.20; interest, 5 p.c. on \$604.74, \$30.24		279 50	
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	329 44	•	
,	329 44	329	4
59.—St. Peter's Band, Man.	<u> </u>		
Capital.	. / [
Balance, April 1, 1917		24 706	11
ale of school site		$34,726 \\ 200$	
Compensation for improvements: on land, \$250; on road allowance, \$223	473 00 1,300 00		
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	33, 153 19		
1	34,926 19	34,926	1
Interest.			_
Pebit balance, April 1, 1917	284 24	4 200	
nterest, 5 p.c. on \$34,441.95		$\frac{1,722}{38}$	
tefunded to Casual Revenue: annuity, \$5; interest, \$1.50	6 50	55 \	,
ayment for improvements on land with interesturial expenses, \$208.75; guardian hay lands, \$4	$52 50 \\ 212 75$		
salance, Mar. 31, 1918.	1,204 11		
•	1,760 10	1,760	10
	-,	_,	-

59A.—St. Peter's Individual Land Account.	Dr.	Cr.
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,070.33; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,070.33, \$53.52 Land payments Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.		\$ ets 1,123 8 - 2,201 6
`	3,325 52	3,325 5
60.—Brokenhead River Band, Man.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917		1,674 7 80 3
	1,755 07	1,755 0
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$188.77; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,863.49, \$93.17. Rents, \$75; hay permits, \$28. Hay knives, 4, \$4; burial expenses, \$22; repairs to roads, \$100. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.		281 9 103 0
	384 94	384 9
62.—ROSEAU RIVER BAND, MAN.	,	
. Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917 Land payments, \$11,651.07; sundry collections, \$710.50 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918		53,823 6 12,361 5
	66, 185 26	66, 185 2
Interest.		
Debit balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,534.17; interest, 5 p.c. on \$52,289.52, \$2,614.48 Land payments and interest, \$6,128.98; assignment fee, \$1; sundry collections,	1,534 17	2,614 4
\$2,623.75. [52,623.75] Relief supplies, \$442.50; medical services, \$258.25. [62,623.75] Relief supplies, \$442.50; medical supplies, \$138.35; burial expenses, \$50	4,211 25 630 85	8,753 7
weighing grain, \$10 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	$1,265 00 \ 3,726 94$	
	11,368 21	11,368 2
63.—Fort Alexander Band, Man.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	695 34	695 3
Interest.	695 34	695 8
Debit balance, April 1, 1917, 74 cts.; interest, 5 p.c. on \$694.60, \$34.73	74	34 7
Rent. Relief, \$24.90; burial expenses, \$20; plough parts, \$9.25.	54 15 9 84	30 (
	64 73	64 7

64.—WOODSTOCK RESERVE, N.B.	Dr.	CR.
Capital.	\$ cts.	* ct
Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	580 00	580
	580 00	580
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$132.38; interest, 5 p.c. on \$712,38, \$35.62	168 00	168
-	168 00	168
66.—FAIRY LAKE INDIANS, N.S.		·
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917		1,049 201
34½ d., \$60	253 70 997 03	
	1,250 73	1,250
Interest.		,
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$216.13; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,265.86, \$63.29	314 00 42	279 35
	314 42	314
67.—Oromocto Reserve, N.B.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917.		33 9
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	33 99	33 9
Interest.	33 99	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$14.72; interest, 5 p.c. on \$48.71, \$2.43		17
Relief supplies	14 72 2 43	
	17 15	17
68.—Tobique Indians, N.B.	`	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
Capital.		22 004
Balance, April 1, 1917		33,984 205
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	32,189 81	

TOBIQUE INDIANS, N.B.—Concluded.	Dr.	Cr.
• Interest.	\$ cts.	\$ ct
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$725.51; interest, 5 p.c. on \$33,709.97, \$1,685.50		2,411 (
Fransfer fees	400 00	2 (
Relief: provisions, etc., \$708; clothing, \$83; wood, 33½ cords, \$134; cutting, hauling and measuring wood, 44 cords, \$79; building material, \$10.19eed, ploughing and harrowing, \$345.92; building pound, \$30; repairs to water	1,014 19	
system, \$30.95. Cleaning lock-up, \$2; repairs to hall door, \$2.25; wood for council hall, 75 cts Balance of advance to purchase wood, to be refunded 1918–19.	406 87 5 00 7 00	
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	579 95	
	2,413 01	2,413 (
72.—Red Rock Band, Ont.		-
Capital.	·	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	- 240 00	240 0
	240 00	240 (
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$43.51; interest, 5 p.c. on \$283.51, \$14.18	13 69 44 00	57 6
	57 69	57 6
73.—Pomquet Reserve, N.S.		
		
Capital.		
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917	17 14	17 1
Balance - April 1, 1917		17 1
Balance - April 1, 1917	17 14	
Salance, April 1, 1917	17 14	
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$556.04; interest; 5 p. c. on \$573.18, \$28.66.	17 14	17 1 584 7
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$556.04; interest; 5 p. c. on \$573.18, \$28.66.	17 14 17 14 	17 1 584 7 67 5
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$556.04; interest; 5 p. c. on \$573.18, \$28.66. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	17 14 17 14 	17 1 584 7 67 5
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$556.04; interest, 5 p. c. on \$573.18, \$28.66. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 77.—Fort Frances Reserve, Ont.	17 14 17 14 	17 1 584 7 67 5
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$556.04; interest, 5 p. c. on \$573.18, \$28.66. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 77.—Fort Frances Reserve, Ont. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917.	17 14 17 14 	584 7 67 5 652 2
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$556.04; interest, 5 p. c. on \$573.18, \$28.66. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 77.—Fort Frances Reserve, Ont. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917.	17 14 17 14 	584 7 67 5 652 2
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$556.04; interest; 5 p. c. on \$573.18, \$28.66. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 77.—Fort Frances Reserve, Ont. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	17 14 17 14 	584 7 67 5 652 2

80.—Pointe Grondine Indians, Ont.	Dr.	CR.	
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ 0	ets
Balance, April 1, 1917	.	16,636 323	
	16,960 11	16,960	-
Interest.			-
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$850.64; interest, 5 p.c. on \$17,487.29, \$874.36	485 00	1,725 100	•
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	1,300 44	1,825	_
81.—Whitefish Bay Indians, Ont.			_
Capital.		•	_
Balance, April 1, 1917. Vood and timber dues. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.		7,759 1,161	
Interest.	8,920 37	8,920	•
salance, April 1, 1917, \$968.28; interest, 5 p.c. on \$8,727.40, \$436.37		1,404	
	1,434 65	1,434	-
82.—Whitefish Lake Indians, Ont.	<u> </u>		_
Capital.	<u> </u>		_
alance, April 1, 1917. ompensation for drainage done on timber limit. alance, Mar. 31, 1918.	61,131 19	60,337 793	
• • •	61,131 19	61,131	-
Interest.		•	
alance, April 1, 1917, \$2, 203.79, interest, 5 per cent on \$62,541.48, \$3,127.07 round rent and renewal fee terest distributed, \$900.50; medical officers, Drs, Cook and Dales, \$350 hief, \$40; relief, \$125; travelling expenses of timber inspector, Geo. Shaw,	1,250 50	5,330 207	
	201 05 175,00 3,911 31		
hitefish Lake school: teacher, Tillie Fitzpatrick, 6 m. to June 30		F F07	8
hitefish Lake school: teacher, Tillie Fitzpatrick, 6 m. to June 30	5,537 86	5,537	
hitefish Lake school: teacher, Tillie Fitzpatrick, 6 m. to June 30	5,537 86		_
Thitefish Lake school: teacher, Tillie Fitzpatrick, 6 m. to June 30alance, Mar. 31, 1918	5,537 86	57	_

84.—Hope Indians, B.C.	Dr.	CR.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ et
Balance, April 1, 1917	5,721 01	5,721
	5,721 01	5,721
Interest.		-
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$471.45; interest, 5 p.c. on \$6, 192.46, \$309.62		781
	781 07	781
85.—Pagonakeshicks Band, Man.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	892 91	892 1
	892 91	892
Interest.	-	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,064.54; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,957.45, \$147.87	2,212 41	2,212
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	2, 212 41	2,212
87.—Pasqua's Band, Sask.		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Capital.		131.845
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments. Construction of dam and crossing: labour, \$278.40; lumber, \$29.95. Threshing outfit: steam tractor and separator with attachments, \$3,570; tank wagon, \$130; pump and hose, \$24; freight and express, \$86.85; assistance unloading, \$2.90; total, \$3,813.75, less \$1,400 allowed on old tractor. Shed for outfit: lumber, \$317.60; hauling lumber, \$30.	308 35	131,845 10,609
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments. Construction of dam and crossing: labour, \$278.40; lumber, \$29.95. Threshing outfit: steam tractor and separator with attachments, \$3,570; tank wagon, \$130; pump and hose, \$24; freight and express, \$86.85; assistance unloading, \$2.90; total, \$3,813.75, less \$1,400 allowed on old tractor. Shed for outfit: lumber, \$317.60; hauling lumber, \$30.	308 35 2,413 75 347 60	
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments. Construction of dam and crossing: labour, \$278.40; lumber, \$29.95. Threshing outfit: steam tractor and separator with attachments, \$3,570; tank wagon, \$130; pump and hose, \$24; freight and express, \$86.85; assistance unloading, \$2.90; total, \$3,813.75, less \$1,400 allowed on old tractor. Shed for outfit: lumber, \$317.60; hauling lumber, \$30.	308 35 2,413 75 347 60 139,386 17	10,609 ⊀
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments. Construction of dam and crossing: labour, \$278.40; lumber, \$29.95. Threshing outfit: steam tractor and separator with attachments, \$3,570; tank wagon, \$130; pump and hose, \$24; freight and express, \$86.85; assistance unloading, \$2.90; total, \$3,813.75, less \$1,400 allowed on old tractor. Shed for outfit: lumber, \$317.60; hauling lumber, \$30. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,801.09; interest, 5 p.c. on \$134,647.01, \$6,732.35. Land payments and interest. Collections: seed, \$160.90; lumber, \$16.30; gopher poison, \$18.75. Interest distributed, \$4,650; relief supplies, \$277.47; drugs and medicines, \$30. Refund on account of overpayment of interest, \$31; medical attendance, \$80.75.	308 35 2,413 75 347 60 139,386 17 142,455 87 4,957 47	10,609 ⊀
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments. Construction of dam and crossing: labour, \$278.40; lumber, \$29.95. Threshing outfit: steam tractor and separator with attachments, \$3,570; tank wagon, \$130; pump and hose, \$24; freight and express, \$86.85; assistance unloading, \$2.90; total, \$3,813.75, less \$1,400 allowed on old tractor. Shed for outfit: lumber, \$317.60; hauling lumber, \$30. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,801.09; interest, 5 p.c. on \$134,647.01, \$6,732.35. Land payments and interest. Collections: seed, \$160.90; lumber, \$16.30; gopher poison, \$18.75. Interest distributed, \$4,650; relief supplies, \$277.47; drugs and medicines, \$30. Refund on account of overpayment of interest, \$31; medical attendance, \$80.75.	308 35 2,413 75 347 60 139,386 17 142,455 87 4,957 47 111 75	10,609 4 142,455 8 9,533 4 5,724 9
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments. Construction of dam and crossing: labour, \$278.40; lumber, \$29.95. Phreshing outfit: steam tractor and separator with attachments, \$3,570; tank wagon, \$130; pump and hose, \$24; freight and express, \$86.85; assistance unloading, \$2.90; total, \$3,813.75, less \$1,400 allowed on old tractor. Shed for outfit: lumber, \$317.60; hauling lumber, \$30. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,801.09; interest, 5 p.c. on \$134,647.01, \$6,732.35. Land payments and interest. Collections: seed, \$160.90; lumber, \$16.30; gopher poison, \$18.75. Interest distributed, \$4,650; relief supplies, \$277.47; drugs and medicines, \$30. Refund on account of overpayment of interest, \$31; medical attendance, \$80.75.	308 35 2,413 75 347 60 139,386 17 142,455 87 4,957 47 111 75 10,385 15	10,609 4 142,455 8 9,533 4 5,724 1
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments. Construction of dam and crossing: labour, \$278.40; lumber, \$29.95. Threshing outfit: steam tractor and separator with attachments, \$3,570; tank wagon, \$130; pump and hose, \$24; freight and express, \$86.85; assistance unloading, \$2.90; total, \$3,813.75, less \$1,400 allowed on old tractor. Shed for outfit: lumber, \$317.60; hauling lumber, \$30. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,801.09; interest, 5 p.c. on \$134,647.01, \$6,732.35. Land payments and interest. Collections: seed, \$160.90; lumber, \$16.30; gopher poison, \$18.75. Interest distributed, \$4,650; relief supplies, \$277.47; drugs and medicines, \$30. Refund on account of overpayment of interest, \$31; medical attendance, \$80.75. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	308 35 2,413 75 347 60 139,386 17 142,455 87 4,957 47 111 75 10,385 15	10,609 4 142,455 8 9,533 4 5,724 1
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments. Construction of dam and crossing: labour, \$278.40; lumber, \$29.95. Threshing outfit: steam tractor and separator with attachments, \$3,570; tank wagon, \$130; pump and hose, \$24; freight and express, \$86.85; assistance unloading, \$2.90; total, \$3,813.75, less \$1,400 allowed on old tractor. Shed for outfit: lumber, \$317.60; hauling lumber, \$30. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,801.09; interest, 5 p.c. on \$134,647.01, \$6,732.35. Land payments and interest. Collections: seed, \$160.90; lumber, \$16.30; gopher poison, \$18.75. Interest distributed, \$4,650; relief supplies, \$277.47; drugs and medicines, \$30. Refund on account of overpayment of interest, \$31; medical attendance, \$80.75. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	308 35 2,413 75 347 60 139,386 17 142,455 87 4,957 47 111 75 10,385 15	10,609 4 142,455 8 9,533 4 5,724 1

		-
88.—Saanich Band, B.C.—Concluded.	Dr.	CR.
Interest.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3,027.05; interest, 5 per cent on \$5,633.70, \$281.68		3,308 73
Refund to B.C. Electric Railway of part of deposit made in 1916-17 for privileges of building power line across reserve. Distribution of right of way money, \$775.20; improvements, \$35; relief, \$62.25. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	1,250 00 872 45 1,186 28	
	3,308 73	3,308 78
90.— Eagle Lake Band, Ont.		
. Capital.	.	
Balance, April 1, 1917	5,566 92	5,566 92
- Interest.	5,566 92	5,566 92
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,700.44; interest, 5 p.c. on \$8,267.36, \$413.37	147 68 19 00 2,947 13	3, 113 81
	3,113 81	3, 113 81
92.—Restigouche Indians, Que. Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	125 00 1,349 97	1,305 85 169 12
	1,474 97	1,474 97
- Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$138.86; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,444.71, \$72.24 Rents collected, \$125; interest distributed, \$95 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	95 00 241 10	211 10 125 00
	336 10	336 10
93.—Sr. Mary's Indians, N.B.	₩.	
Capital.		
Salance, April 1, 1917	52 81	52 81
	52 81	52 81
Interest.		
	- 1	12 90
Salance, April 1, 1917, \$9.77; interest, 5 p.c. on \$62.58, \$3.13	10 15 2 75	12 90

94.—Okanagan Indians, B.C.	Dr.	CR.
Capital.	\$ ets.	\$ ct
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	1,090 26	1,090
Interest.	1,090 26	1,090
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$237.55; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,327.81, \$66.39		303 9 451 3
expenses, \$41	585 00 170 24	
	755 24	755
95.—Wabigoon Indians, Ont.		•
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	16,033 08	16,033
Interest.	16,033 08	16,033
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,817.94; interest, 5 p.c. on \$17,851.02, \$892.55 Burial expenses	21 00 2,689 49	2,710
	2,710 49	2,710
96.—Marion Tenesco Commondo.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,023.80; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,023.80, \$51.19	46 50 1,028 49	1,074
	1,074 99	1,074 9
97.—Chehalis Band, B.C.		
Capital.		-
Balance, April 1, 1917	5,799 33	5,799
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918		
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	5,799 33	5,799
### Interest. ### Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$446.65; interest, 5 p.c. on \$6,245.98, \$312.30		758 9
### Interest. #### Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$446.65; interest, 5 p.c. on \$6,245.98, \$312.30	309 74 275 00	
### Interest. #### Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$446.65; interest, 5 p.c. on \$6,245.98, \$312.30	309 74 275 00 174 21	758 9
### Factor	309 74 275 00 174 21	758 9

101.—Indians of Port Medway, N.S.	Dr.	Cr.
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,520.37; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,520.37, \$126.01	.]	\$ cts 2,646 3 100 0
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918		
	2,746 38	2,746 38
102.—Indians of Reserve 38A, Treaty 3, Ont.	4	
Capital.	_/ .	
Balance, April 1, 1917. Refund balance of land money advanced for distribution 1916–17, \$15.60; timbe:		12,998 5
dues, \$5,069.52 Transferred from Acct. No. 85, Pagonakeshick's BandBalance, Mar. 31, 1918		5,085 12 892 91
	18,976 58	18,976 58
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,298.22; interest, 5 p.c. on \$14,296.77, \$714.84	515 37 75 25	2,013 06 2,212 41
	4,225 47	4,225 47
103.—Eel Ground Indians, N.B.	, .	
Capital.	,	
Balance, April 1, 1917	16 00 766 21	629 22 152 99
	782 21	782 21
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$209.31; interest, 5 p.c. on \$838.53, \$41.94	251 00 25 25	251 25 25 00
	276 25	276 25
105.—Big Island Indians, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	3,150 04	3,150 04
	3,150 04	3,150 04
!		
Interest.		
~	- 6.80 615 08	621 8 ₈

106.—Swan Lake Indians, Man.	Dr.	Cr.	
· Capital.	\$ ets.	\$ c	ets
Balance, April 1, 1917 Land payments Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	25,796 28	22,478 3,317	
Interest.	25,796 28	25,796	2
Debit balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,057.99; interest, 5 p.c. on \$20,420.44, \$1,021.02 Interest on deferred land payments	1,001 00	1,021 1,495	8
Debit balance, Mar. 31, 1918	4,158 87	4,158	_
111.—Lower Kootenay Indians, B.C.	. !		_
Capital.	.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	750 47	750	4
Interest.	750 47	750	4
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$7.08; interest, 5 p.c. on \$757.55, \$37.88	15 60 29 36	· 44	9
	44 96	- 44	9
112.—Sumas Lake Indians, B.C.		-	
Capital.			
Balance, April 1, 1917		4,488 1,228	
	-,		-
Interest.	5,716 65	5,716	
	5,716 65	5,716 664 283	9
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$419.54; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,907.69, \$245.38	5,716 65	664	9
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$419.54; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,907.69, \$245.38	5,716 65 	664 283	ę
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$419.54; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,907.69, \$245.38	5,716 65 	664 283	ę
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$419.54; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,907.69, \$245.38	5,716 65 	664 283	9 9
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$419.54; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,907.69, \$245.38	5,716 65 	664 283 948	
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$419.54; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,907.69, \$245.38	5,716 65	664 283 948 6,297	

116.—BURNT CHURCH, N.B.	DR.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April, 1 1917. Timber dues, \$1.76; services guarding timber, \$16Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	16 00 628 05	
	644 05	644 0
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$78.70; interest, 5 p.c. on \$720.99, \$36.05	78 70	
	114 75	114 78
119.—Yuquot (Moachart) Indians, B.C.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$54.50; interest, 5 p.c. on \$54.50, \$2.73	28 30 53 93	
	82 23	82 23
120.—Enoch's Band, Alta.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917 Land payments Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	199,434 38	197,209 19 2,225 19
•	199,434 38	199,434 38
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1918, \$5,706.95; interest, 5 p.c. on \$202,916.14, \$10,145.81	1,169 50	15,852 76 1,968 07 834 57
\$6. Relief supplies: bacon, 805 lb., \$144.10; beef, 46,830 lb., \$4,839.57; tea, 450 lb.,	554 19	
\$162; flour, 25,664 lb., \$1,163 40 Assistance to old and indigent Indians: cultivating garden, \$40; putting up hay, \$40; clothing, \$87.85; duck, \$50; wood, \$7.50; cutting wood, \$20 Seed: potatoes, 48 bush, \$66; oats, 641 bush, \$396.85; timothy, 162 bush., \$60.	6,309 07 245 35 522 85	
Farm implements and machinery: wagon, \$109; buggies, 4, \$376; buckboards, 2, \$180; disc, \$50.50; mowers and rakes, 2 each, \$227; binders, 3, \$519; shoe drill, \$122.50; fanning mill, \$70.50	1,654 50	
etc., \$10	997 47 204 00 243 15 296 51 81 87	
Advertising for beef, \$28.60; sundry repairs, \$19.55; small items, \$33.72 Roadwork: labourers, \$70.25; men and teams, \$299.75; lumber for culvert,		1
Advance to agent for feeing. 3alance, Mar. 31, 1918.	338 57 1,000 00 5,038 37	

			_
, 121.—Whitebear's Band, Sask.	Dr.	Cr.	,
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ c	ts
Balance, April 1, 1917	48,716 64	48,716	
	48,716 64	48,716	-6
Interest.			,
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,230.38; interest, 5 p.c. on \$50,947.02, \$2,547.35		4,777 37	
staples, \$1. Binder twine, 1,665 lb., \$300; repairs to farm implements, etc., \$204.35 Flour, 40 sacks, \$222.10; pork, 531 lb., \$148.68; freighting supplies, \$25.80 Seed: barley, 300 bush., \$390; oats, 72 bush., \$50.40 Bulls, 2, \$355; steers, 2, \$162; services of stallion, \$150; inspection of boiler, \$5. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	999 75 504 35 396 58 440 40 672 00 1,801 65	-	
	4,814 73	4,814	7
123.—Gibson Indians, Ont.	*		
Capital .			
Balance, April 1, 1917	43 00 4,220 05	4,263	0
	4,263 05	4,263	0
Interest.			_
Debit balance, April 1, 1917, \$140.86; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,122.19, \$206.11 Chief, \$50; fire ranger, \$60; part expenses of deputation to Ottawa, \$10 Debit balance, Mar. 31, 1918	140 86 120 00	206 54	
,	260 86	260	8
123a.—Gibson Burnt Timber Account.			_
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,484.73; interest, 5 p. c. on \$2,484.73, \$124.24		2,608	9
Pacific Railway, \$500. Services fighting fires, \$41; compensation on account of losses by fire, \$500 Refund to A. McGibbon of deposit on account of tender for timber Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	541 00 438 00 3,528 91	1,898	9
•	4,507 91	4,507	9:
•			
125.—Yale Indians (Ruby Creek), B.C.		•	
	-	•	_
Capital.	622 99	622 9	_ - -
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917	622 99	622 9	-
			99

	DR.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ ets.	
Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	675 11	675
Interest.	675 11	675
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$64.29; interest, 5 p.c. on \$739.40, \$36.97	78 00 23 26	101
,	101 26	. 101 2
129.—Matsquisahhahcom Band, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	3, 254 40	. 3, 254
Interest.	3,254 40	3,254
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$397.29; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,651.69, \$182.58	145 35 496 52	579 8 62 (
	641 87	641 8
130.—Couchiching Band, Ont.		
ion coolinate Part, on .		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917. Cimber dues Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	3,057 99	3,008 9 49 (
•	3,057 99	3,057 9
Interest.		
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$364.56; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,373.55, \$168.68		533 2
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$364.56; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,373.55, \$168.68	315 00 79 43 438 81	533 £ 300 (
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$364.56; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,373.55, \$168.68 Rents collected Relief supplies, \$100; seed potatoes, 86 bush., \$129; burial expenses, \$86 Vire, 1,095 lb., \$71.18; repairs to harness, \$3.95; lime, 2 brl., \$4.30 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	315 00 79 43	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$364.56; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,373.55, \$168.68	315 00 79 43 438 81	300 (
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$364.56; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,373.55, \$168.68	315 00 79 43 438 81	300 (
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$364.56; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,373.55, \$168.68 Rents collected Relief supplies, \$100; seed potatoes, 86 bush., \$129; burial expenses, \$86 Vire, 1,095 lb., \$71.18; repairs to harness, \$3.95; lime, 2 brl., \$4.30 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918 132.—Waywayseecappo's Band, Man. **Capital.** Balance, April 1, 1917	315 00 79 43 438 81	300 (
Salance, April 1, 1917, \$364.56; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,373.55, \$168.68 tents collected telief supplies, \$100; seed potatoes, 86 bush., \$129; burial expenses, \$86 ire, 1,095 lb., \$71.18; repairs to harness, \$3.95; lime, 2 brl., \$4.30 alance, Mar. 31, 1918 Capital. Salance, April 1, 1917 salance, Mar. 31, 1918	315 00 79 43 438 81 833 24	833 :
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$364.56; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,373.55, \$168.68 Rents collected Relief supplies, \$100; seed potatoes, 86 bush., \$129; burial expenses, \$86 Vire, 1,095 lb., \$71.18; repairs to harness, \$3.95; lime, 2 brl., \$4.30 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918 Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	315 00 79 43 438 81 833 24 36,639 73	300 (833 : 36,639 7

133.—Tsooahdie (Seechelt) Band, B.C.	Dr.	Cr.
	1	
Capital.	\$ cts.	* ct
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3,529.27; timber dues, \$51.99	3,581 26	3, 5 81 2
Interest.	3,581 26	3,581 2
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$96.59; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,625.86; \$181.29		277 8
	277 88	277 8
134.—New Westminster Band, B.C.		•
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3,943.94; timber dues, \$273.54	4,217 48	4,217
Interest.	4,217 48	4,217
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$435; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,378.94; \$218.95	1	653 9
Rents collected. Relief supplies, \$10.30; seed potatoes, 1 sk., \$3; hospital treatment, \$11.75 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	25 05	150
	803 95	803 9
135.—John Smith's Band, Sask.		
Capital.	-	
Balance, April 1, 1917	352 73	-352 7
Interest.	352 73	352 7
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3.54; interest, 5 p.c. on \$356.27, \$17.81	. 3 50	. 21 8
	21 35	21 3
137.—Betsiamits Band, Que.	-	-
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$4,644.06; dues on pulpwood, \$39.80	4,683 86	4,683 8
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918		
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918 Interest.	4,683 86	4,683 8
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,711.68; interest, 5 p.c. on \$6,355.74, \$317.79	;	2,029 4 37 (
•	; 650 95 10 00	2,029

138—Blackfoot Indians, Alberta.	DR.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ ets.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917. Land payments, \$98,119.62; land sold, \$134,492.50; payment on road allowance, \$116.20. Collections: on account of outfits, horses, wagons, etc., \$5,319; royalty on coal, \$23.29; hail insurance, \$20.78. Advertising sale of lands, \$1,021; services of auctioneer, W. L. Tolton, \$200 Advance to W. R. White, surveyor, on account of travelling expenses. Fencing new farms: posts, 20,668, \$2,059.96; barbed wire, 366 spools, \$1,688.40; staples, \$31.80; lumber, \$86.15; labour, \$1,067.50; freight hauling, etc., \$128.70; total, \$5,062.51, less \$289.58 paid in 1918-19. Building sheds: lumber, \$351.40; hauling material, \$63.15; sundry material and hardware, \$596.28; labour, \$179. Seed: wheat, 480 bush., \$1,060.80; oats, 261 bush., \$229.95. Horses, 18, \$4,325; harness, 10 sets, \$570; ploughs, 10, \$1,186; express, \$6.45 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	1,221 00 150 00	126,954 7 232,728 3 5,363 0
	365,046 14	365,046 1
Internet	•	
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$17,369.53; interest, 5 p.c. on \$144,324.28, \$7,216.22 Interest on deferred land payments, \$85,310.30; rents, \$355.54; grazing dues,		24,585 7
\$12.80. Transfer and assignment fees, \$50.10; sale of hides, \$93.37 Collections assignment of family throbing sets, \$7.625.00; shade granning.		85,678 6 143 4
Collections on account of: farming, threshing, etc., \$7,625.99; sheds, granaries, etc., \$5,079.03. Assistant agent, Wm. Gordon, Mar., \$83.37; assistant stockman, 6 m. to Mar. 31, \$180; farm instructor, F. J. Clarke, 12 m. to Mar. 31, \$720 Beef, 171,265 lb., \$13,828.61; bacon, 150 lb., \$27.97; flour, 1,123 sk., \$4,379.70, 255 brl., \$2,550. Tea, 1,000 lb., \$340; sundry provisions, \$693.95; blankets, 80, \$463.45; serge, 200 yd., \$104. Men's trousers, 30 pr., \$22.20; galatea, 200 yd., \$45; print, 200 yd., \$26 Drugs and medicines, \$364.63; driving beef steers, etc., \$100; freighting provisions, etc., \$247.60. Repairs to sheds, ration houses, etc., \$2,170.27; buildings—5 sheds, \$320,17 granaries, \$2,491. Removal of buildings at North Camp, advance payment, \$300; lumber for ice house, \$1,013.13. Breaking land, 778.25 acres, \$2,530.85; ploughing, \$45; seeding and harvesting, \$195. Threshing operations: teāming and threshing, 895 d., \$3,942; separator man, 65½ d., \$657.50; engineer, 71 d., \$710; cook, 89 d., \$267; inspector of boilers, \$10; building platform, \$20.50; oil, etc., \$137.06. Repairs: to machinery, etc., \$605.23; to roads and bridges, \$243.20 Pump, \$32.50; gasoline, 47 gal., \$17.86; twine, 9,000 lb., \$1,685; ice, \$55 Cement, 36½ sk., \$46.66; lumber for coffin, \$10.10; freight and express, \$116.09. Unloading posts, etc., \$64.25; cleaning seed, \$33.55. Land sale: advertising sale of land, \$36; rent of hall, \$25; clerical assistance, \$25; meals, etc., \$10 Fuel and light, \$10.75; telephones and telegrams, \$12.30; small items, \$42.45 Refund of payment on account of hay lots.	983 37 20,796 28 1,601 40 93 20 712 23 4,981 27 1,313 13 2,770 85 5,744 06 848 43 1,106 19 1,790 36 172 85 97 80 96 00 65 50 25 00	12,705 0
Transferred to Bull Fund, Acct. 201, Savings	79,467 77 123,112 88	123,112 88
138a.—Blackfoot Sinking Fund.		,
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$9,136.16; interest, 5 per cent on \$9,136.16, \$456.81	15,338 89	9,592 97 5,7 4 5 92
	15,338 89	15,338 89

139.—Alexander's Band, Alta.	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$32,609.12; land payments, \$779.62	33,388 74	33,388 7
Interest.	33,388 74	33,388 7
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$911.31; interest, 5 per cent on \$33,520.43, \$1,676.02		2,587 3 420 3 546 7
	3,554 44	3,554 4
141.—Halait Indians, B.C.		
Capital. Balance, April 1 1917 Balance, March 31, 1918	891 37	891 3
Interest.	891 37	891 3
Balance, April, 1, 1917, \$158; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,049.37, \$52.47	12 85 197 62	_ 210 4
	210 47	210 4
142.—Côté's Band, No. 64 Sask.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$77,408.89; lands sold, \$9,975	87,383 89	87,383 8
Interest.	87,383 89	87,383 8
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,006.57; interest, 5 p.c. on \$78,415.46, \$3,920.77. Interest on deferred land payments, \$3,983.21; rents, \$120. Grazing dues, \$277; transfer fees, \$5; interest distributed, \$4,095. Bulls, 2, \$450; veterinary services, \$45; herding cattle, 20 d., \$35 Bacon, \$12 lb., \$160.02; beef, 368.46 lb., \$47.90. Flour, 48 sacks, \$211.20; sundry relief, \$33.60. Survey of cemetery: surveyor, 3 d., \$30; travel, \$17.50; labour, etc., \$13.75. Balance, March 31, 1918.	4,095 00 530 00 207 92 244 80 61 25 4,173 58	4,927 3 4,103 2 282 0
	9,312 55	9,312-5
145.—Assiniboine Reserve, Sask.		
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Heifers, 136, \$7,884.02; steers, 30, \$2,654.74; transportation, \$237.04; total, \$10,775.80, less paid in 1918-19, \$1,884.92. Boring wells: labourers, 107 d., \$395.40; lumber, 1,440 ft., \$60.48; repairs to auger, \$22.10; freight, \$7; sundry hardware, \$13.80; balance of advance to		28,995 4
be accounted for, \$501.22 Balance, March 31, 1918	1,000 00 19,104 54	
	28,995 42	28,995 4

145.—Assiniboine Reserve, Sask.—Concluded.	Dr.	Cr.
Interest.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Debit balance, April 1, 1917, \$111.86; interest 5 p.c. on \$28,883.56, \$1,444.18	60 00 292 00 59 00	1,444 18 75 00 8 29
	1,527 43	1,527-4
146.—Louis Bull's Band, Alta.		•
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$10,265.78; lands sold, \$7,870.31 Land money distributed. Balance, March 31, 1918.	2,450 00	18,136 0
Interest.	18,136 09	18,136 0
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,128.65; interest, 5 p.c. on \$11,394.43, \$569.72 Interest on deferred land payments, \$1,146.88; grazing dues, \$470; rent, \$17.20 Hay dues, \$140; camp permit, \$8; transfer fees, \$2. Interest distributed, \$2,450; binder twine 750 lb., \$157.50 Mower, \$69.50; harrow, \$59; rakes, 2, \$90; plough, \$35; harness, 1 set \$58.	2,607 50	1,698 3, 1,634 08 150 06
	3,482 45	3,482 4
151.—Lytion Indians, B.C.	3,482 45	3,482 4
151.—Lytron Indians, B.C. Capital.	3,482 45	3,482 4
Capital.		3,482 46 1,062 40
Capital.		-
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, March 31, 1918 Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2.50; interest 5 p.c. on \$1,064.90, \$53.25 Relief supplies.	1,062 40 1,062 40 1,062 40	1,062 40
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, March 31, 1918 Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2.50; interest 5 p.c. on \$1,064.90, \$53.25 Relief supplies.	1,062 40 1,062 40 1,062 40	1,062 40 1,062 40 55 78
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, March 31, 1918 Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2.50; interest 5 p.c. on \$1,064.90, \$53.25 Relief supplies.	1,062 40 1,062 40 12 50 43 25	1,062 40 1,062 40 55 78
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, March 31, 1918 Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2.50; interest 5 p.c. on \$1,064.90, \$53.25 Balance, March 31, 1918	1,062 40 1,062 40 12 50 43 25	1,062 40
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2.50; interest 5 p.c. on \$1,064.90, \$53.25. Relief supplies. Balance, March 31, 1918. 152.—Cook's Ferry Band, B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, March 31, 1918.	1,062 40 1,062 40 12 50 43 25	1,062 40 1,062 40 55 78
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2.50; interest 5 p.c. on \$1,064.90, \$53.25. Relief supplies. Balance, March 31, 1918. 152.—Cook's Ferry Band, B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917.	1,062 40 1,062 40 12 50 43 25 55 75	1,062 40 1,062 40 55 78 55 78
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2.50; interest 5 p.c. on \$1,064.90, \$53.25. Relief supplies. Balance, March 31, 1918. 152.—Cook's Ferry Band, B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, March 31, 1918.	1,062 40 1,062 40 1,062 40 12 50 43 25 55 75	1,062 44 1,062 44 55 75 55 74 377 44

153.—Salmon Arm Indians, B.C.	Dr. ,	Cr.
. Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, March 31, 1918.	476 15	476 15
Interest,	476 15	476 15
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$21.38; interest, 5 p.c. on \$497.53, \$24.88	42 00 5 26	46 26 1 00
	47 26	47 26
154.—Sarche Indians, Alta.		-
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, March 31, 1918	9 35	9 3
Interest.	9 35	9 38
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3,864.57; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,873.92, \$193.70. Rents, \$2,300; grazing dues, \$900; hay permits, etc., \$407. Collections on account of beef, \$141.70; blacksmith shop earnings, \$81.05. Blacksmith and engineer, 13 m. to Mar. 31, \$780; stockman, 13 m., \$650. Assistant stockmen at \$1, \$342.27; rations, \$42.39. Beef, 3,901 lb., \$390.10; hay, 110 t., \$330; cartage, \$44. Medical supplies, \$46; vaccine, \$15; timothy, 5 bush., \$20. Seed oats, 1,159½ bush., \$1,145.70, less collected from Indians, \$150. Disc drill, \$134.50; wire, 15 spools, \$79.50, 3 rolls, \$15.90. Material for shed: lumber, 5,301 ft., \$151.50; shingles, 13 M., \$58.50 Fence pickets, at 3c. to 5c., \$237.75; sharpening, \$50; repairing gates, \$12.25. Gasoline, 90 gal., \$37.80; papering, \$6.36; sundry hardware, etc., \$206.72. Balance of advance to agent Gordon to purchase hay, refunded in 1918–19. Balance, March 31, 1918.		4,058 2: 3,607 00 222 7!
	7,888 02	7,888 0
155.—Samson's Band, Alta.		
• Capital.	-	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$13,151.78; lands sold, \$2,342.92 Land money distributed, \$886; interest distributed, \$2.50. Balance, March 31, 1918.	888 50	15,494 7
	15,494 70	15,494 7
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$234.96; interest, 5 p.c. on \$13,386.74, \$669.34. Interest on deferred land payments, \$5,321.73; hay dues, \$583.30. Grazing dues, \$735.71; rents, \$24.63; camp permits, \$8; transfer fee \$1. Interest money distributed, \$1,331.50; Halifax relief, \$100. Binders, 3, \$564; harrows, 2, \$104; mowers, 3, \$208.50. Rakes, 2, \$90; binder twine, 1,900 lb., \$398; binder repairs, \$10.65. Balance, March 31, 1918.	1,431 50 876 50 498 65	904 3 5,905 0 769 3
	7,578 67	7,578 6

157.—OHAMIL BAND, B.C.	Dr.	CR.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
Balance, April 1, 1917	498 29	498 29
. Interest.	498 29	498 29
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$12.11; interest, 5 p.c. on \$510.40, \$25.52	30 00 7 63	37 63
	37 63	37 6
158.—Skawahlook Band, B.C.	<u> </u>	. ′
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1.76; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1.76, \$0.08	1 84	1 84
	1 84	1 84
159.—Union Bar Band, B.C.	***************************************	
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	1,138 16	1,138 16
Interest.	1,138 16	1,138 16
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$30.06; interest, 5 p. c. on \$1,168.22, \$58.41	75 00 13 47	88 47
	88 47	88 47
160.—Spuzzum Band, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	177 86	177 86
Interest.	177 86	177 86
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$0·02.; interest, 5 p.c. on \$177.88; \$8.89	8 91	8 91
	8 91	8 91
161.—Boston Bar Band, B.C.	•	
· . Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, March 31, 1918	584 21	584 21
Interest.	584 21	584 21
Interest, 5 p.c. on \$584.21, \$29.21; relief supplies, \$22.50	$\begin{array}{c} 22 \ 50 \\ 6 \ 71 \end{array}$	29 21
	29 21	29 21

163.—SQUAWIITS BAND, B.C.	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917	666 02	666 0
,	666 02	666 0
Interest.		•
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$4.75; interest, 5 p.c. on \$670.77, \$33.53		38 28
	38 28	38 28
	<u>'</u>	
166.—Sturgeon Lake Indians, Sask.		
Capital.		00 850 5
Balance, April 1, 1917 Reconstructing dam: services, 12 d., \$72; hardware, \$29.03; auto hire, \$20.10 Repairs to bridge: labour, 840 h., \$198.25; logs, etc., \$36; lumber, 421 ft., \$15.97 Balance, March 31, 1918	121 13 250 22 28,405 16	28,776 51
	28,776 51	28,776 51
. Interest.		-
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$90.61; interest, 5 p.c. on \$28,867.12, \$1,443.36 Collections on account of binder and seed, \$67; drugs, \$27.10 Bacon, 1, 200 lb., \$224.40; beef, 1,000 lb., \$120; flour, 36 sacks, \$171.30 Care of destitute at \$10, \$170; hospital treatment, \$7; medical services, \$7 Roadwork, team, 287 h., \$114.75, labourers, 436½ h., \$85.26; feed, \$7.55 Binder twine, 710 lb., \$113.60; sundry machinery parts, \$117.94 Engineer, 71 d., \$248.50; firemen, 48 d., \$67.50; threshing 1,920 bush., \$132 Ploughing outfits: gears, 7, \$173.65; tubes, 40, \$136; injectors, 2, \$30 Greight and express, \$72.71; repairing fence, \$5 Debit balance, March 31, 1918	27 10 515 70 184 00 207 55 231 54 448 00 339 65 77 71	1,533 97 67 00 430 28
	2,031 25	2,031 25
167.—Ermineskin's Band, Alta.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$6,939.93; lands sold, \$2,213.55	9,153 48	9,153 48
	9,153 48	9,153 48
Interest.	-	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$280.35; interest, 5 p.c. on \$7,220.28, \$361.01 nterest on deferred land payments, \$904.74; grazing dues, \$1,200.13 Lay dues, \$155.15; camp permits, \$59; rents, \$42.22 nterest distributed. \$1,396; binder twine, 2,800 lb., \$588 binder, \$188; drill, \$122; mower, \$69.50; ploughs, 4, \$136 take, \$45; wire, 4 spools, \$22; truss, \$5.50		641 36 2,104 87 256 37
Nour, 1,960 lb., \$100; repairs, etc., \$32	298 60	

169.—Alexis Band, B.C.	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917. Fine for taking drift wood. Balance, March 31, 1918.		636 0 0 5
	636 50	636 5
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$112.08; interest 5 p.c. on \$748.08, \$37.40	149 48	149 4
	149 48	149 4
170.—Black River Band, Man.	:	
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	439 51	439 5
Interest.	439 51	439 5
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$114.15; interest, 5 p. c. on \$553.66, \$27.68	6 60 147 23	141 8 12 0
	153 83	153 8
171.—Stony Indians, Alta.		
Capital. —		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$91.48; lands sold, \$500		591 4 2,464 4
Interest.	3,055 90	3,055 9
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,036.73; interest, 5 p.c. on \$5,128.21, \$256.41. Rent, Calgary Power Co., \$3,000; sundry rents, \$44.70. Interest on deferred land payments, \$4,500; beef sales, \$327.63. Payment re Quigley claim for wood purchased. Bacon, 564 lb., \$104.62; beef, 18,942 lb., \$1,995.08; haying, 32 d., \$80. Legal expenses, Muir, Jephson, Adams & Brownlee, Calgary. Balance, March 31, 1918.		5,293 1 3,044 7 4,827 6 212 0
172.—OHIAT BAND, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$566.77; timber dues, \$15	581 77	581 7
Interest.	581 77	581 7
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$258.04; interest, 5 p.c. on \$824.81, \$41.24	113 60 297 68	299 2 112 0
	411 28	411 2

Balance, April 1, 1917. 3, 921 40 3, 921 40 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	173.—Blood Indians, Alta.	Dr.	Cr.
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$6,301; interest, 5 p.c. on \$10,222.40, \$511.12.	Balance, April 1, 1917	3,921 40	3,921 40
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$6, 301; interest, 5 p.c. on \$10,222 40, \$511.12	Interest		
173a.—Blood Sinking Fund, Alta. 4,846 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	Balance, April 1, 1917, \$6, 301; interest, 5 p.c. on \$10, 222.40, \$511.12	7,193 00 1,679 62 5,236 90 4,145 80 7,193 00 360 00 1,265 50 486 52 2,238 20 227 00 179 30 299 73 1,105 34 697 06 450 56 1,174 23 126 83 202 50 444 63 382 76 915 25	6,812 1 22,126 6
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$4, 615.86; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,615.86, \$230.79		20, 300 10	20, 990 1
Collection on account of grain sales. Oil pull tractor, 30-60 h.p., \$3,986.92; harness, 4 sets, \$204.25; collars, 14, \$70. Halters, 12, \$22.80; picklers, 2, \$21; windows, 15, \$34.17; sash, 2, \$1.70. 79 67 7, 991 83 12, 332 67 12, 332 67 12, 332 67 12, 332 67 12, 332 67 167 07 167 07 167 07 167 07 167 07 Resteret. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$36.90; interest, 5 p.c. on \$203.97, \$10.20. Rent collected, \$95; rent distributed, \$95. Medical services, \$30.50; relief supplies, \$16.60. 47 10	173a.—Blood Sinking Fund, Alta.		
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. 167 (7 167 07 167 07 167 07 167 07 167 07 167 07 167 07 167 07 167 07 16	Collection on account of grain salesOil pull tractor, 30-60 h.p., \$3,986.92; harness, 4 sets, \$204.25; collars, 14, \$70	4,261 17 79 67	4,846 6 7,486 0
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917		12,332 67	12,332 6
Balance, April 1, 1917 167 07 Balance, March 31, 1918 167 07 Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$36.90; interest, 5 p.c. on \$203.97, \$10.20 47 1 Rent collected, \$95; rent distributed, \$95 95 00 95 00 Medical services, \$30.50; relief supplies, \$16.60 47 10	175.—Edmundston Reserve, N.B.	1	
Balance, March 31, 1918	Capital.		
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$36.90; interest, 5 p.c. on \$203.97, \$10.20 47 1 Rent collected, \$95; rent distributed, \$95 95 00 95 00 Medical services, \$30.50; relief supplies, \$16.60 47 10	Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, March 31, 1918		167 0
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$36.90; interest, 5 p.c. on \$203.97, \$10.20 47 1 Rent collected, \$95; rent distributed, \$95 95 00 Medical services, \$30.50; relief supplies, \$16.60 47 10	Interest.	107 07	107 0
142 10 142 1	Balance, April 1, 1917, \$36.90; interest, 5 p.c. on \$203.97, \$10.20		47 16 95 06
		142 10	142 10

	Dr.	Cr.
· Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917	51,205 40	39,880 4 11,325 0
•	51,205 40	51,205 4
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$718.71; interest, 5 p.c. on \$40,599.11, \$2,029.96	298 25 2,680 42	2,748 6 230 0
	2,978 67	2,978 6
179.—Big Cove Andians, N.B.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$247.89; land sales, \$94.88. Services guarding Indian lands, 8 d	16 00 326 77	342 7
	342 77	· 342 7
Interest.		
Debit balance, April 1, 1917, \$2.26; interest, 5 p.c. on \$245.63, \$12.28	2 26 10 02	12 28
	12 28	12 28
182.—Dokis Band, Ont.		
Capital.		
	,	939,572 27
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$924.024.44; timber dues, \$15,547.83	1,697 00 938,181 27	306 00
Payment by Georgian Bay Lumber Co., on account of fire ranging		
Payment by Georgian Bay Lumber Co., on account of fire ranging	1,697 00 938,181 27	
Payment by Georgian Bay Lumber Co., on account of fire ranging	1,697 00 938,181 27 939,878 27 36,120 00	939,878 27 69,290 02 120 00
Payment by Georgian Bay Lumber Co., on account of fire ranging	1,697 00 938,181 27 939,878 27 36,120 00	939,878 27 69,290 02 120 00 138 00 69,548 02
Payment by Georgian Bay Lumber Co., on account of fire ranging	1,697 00 938,181 27 939,878 27 36,120 00 33,428 02	939,878 27 69,290 07 120 06 138 06
Payment by Georgian Bay Lumber Co., on account of fire ranging	1,697 00 938,181 27 939,878 27 36,120 00 33,428 02	939,878 27 69,290 07 120 06 138 06

	Dr.	CR.	
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ (cts
Balance, April, 1 1917, \$75,321.41; lands sold, \$13,372.88	88,694 29	88,694	2
	88,694 29	88,694	2
Interest.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,036.65; interest, 5 p.c. on \$76,358.06, \$3,817.90 Interest on deferred land payments, \$2,909.11: hay dues, \$2.40; transfer, \$1 Collections on account of: seed grain, \$1,078.65; gopher poison, \$3.25 Interest distributed, \$5,950; small items, \$10.25 Seed: wheat, 553½ bush., \$1,159.85; oats, 735 bush., \$470.26; barley, 17½ bush.,	5,960 25	4,854 2,912 1,081	5
\$18.85	$1,64896 \\ 1,23975$		
	8,848 96	8,848	9
185—Turtle Mountain Sioux, Man.	,		
Capital.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$279.20; lands sold, \$288.60	567 80	567	8
•*	567 80	567	8
Interest.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$9.18; interest, 5 p.c. on \$288.38, \$14.42	250 73	23 227	
•	250 73	250	7
188-Kakawistahaw's Band, Sask.			-
Capital.			
Balance April 1 1917 \$77 258.70; lands sold, \$16.080.38	93,339 08	93,339	08
Balance April 1 1917 \$77 258.70; lands sold, \$16.080.38	93,339 08 93,339 08	93,339 93,339	
Balance April 1 1917 \$77 258.70; lands sold, \$16.080.38	93,339 08	····	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$77,258.70; lands sold, \$16,080.38. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918 Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$21,685.79; interest, 5 p.c. on \$98,944.49, \$4,947.23 Interest on deferred land payments, \$8,807.40; assignment fees, \$7 Collection on account of seed grain, \$58.80; interest distributed, \$5,450 Seed: oats 103 bush., \$66.95; wheat, 15 bush., \$30	93,339 08	····	08
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$77,258.70; lands sold, \$16,080.38. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918 Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$21,685.79; interest. 5 p.c. on \$98,944.49, \$4,947.23 interest on deferred land payments, \$8,807.40; assignment fees, \$7 Collection on account of seed grain, \$58.80; interest distributed, \$5,450 Seed: oats 103 bush, \$66.95; wheat, 15 bush, \$30	93,339 08 93,339 08 	93,339 26,633 8,814	08 02 40 80
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$77,258.70; lands sold, \$16,080.38. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918 Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$21,685.79; interest. 5 p.c. on \$98,944.49, \$4,947.23 interest on deferred land payments, \$8,807.40; assignment fees, \$7 Collection on account of seed grain, \$58.80; interest distributed, \$5,450 Seed: oats 103 bush, \$66.95; wheat, 15 bush, \$30	93,339 08 93,339 08 93,339 08 5,450 00 96 95 29,959 27	93,339 26,633 8,814 58	08 02 40 80
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$77,258.70; lands sold, \$16,080.38. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918 Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$21,685.79; interest. 5 p.c. on \$98,944.49, \$4,947.23 Interest on deferred land payments, \$8,807.40; assignment fees, \$7 Collection on account of seed grain, \$58.80; interest distributed, \$5,450 Beed: oats 103 bush., \$66.95; wheat, 15 bush., \$30 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	93,339 08 93,339 08 93,339 08 5,450 00 96 95 29,959 27	93,339 26,633 8,814 58	08 02 40 80
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$77,258.70; lands sold, \$16,080.38. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918 Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$21,685.79; interest. 5 p.c. on \$98,944.49, \$4,947.23 Interest on deferred land payments, \$8,807.40; assignment fees, \$7. Collection on account of seed grain, \$58.80; interest distributed, \$5,450 Seed: oats 103 bush., \$66.95; wheat, 15 bush., \$30 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918 189—James Robert's Band, Sask.	93,339 08 93,339 08 93,339 08 5,450 00 96 95 29,959 27	93,339 26,633 8,814 58	08

189.—James Robert's Band, Sask.—Concluded.	Dr.	Cr.	
Interest.	\$ cts.	\$ c	ets
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$516.40; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,341.90, \$217.10	442 25 27 45 302 06	733 38	
	771 76	` 771	7
190—Amos Charles Band, Sask.			
Capital.			
Balance, April 1, 1917	2,853 95	2,853	9
	2,853 95	2,853	9
Interest.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$376.38; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,230.33, \$161.51	290 00	537 28	
	566 43	566	43
191—Beardy's Band, Sask.			
Balance; April 1, 1917, \$485.31; interest 5 p.c. on \$485.31, \$24.27. Rent collected, \$350; collection on account of threshing machine, \$91.26	139 05 152 75	509 441	
	950 84	950	8
193—Wood Mountain Sioux, Sask.			
Capital.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$14.10; royalty on coal, \$3.10	17 20	17	20
Interest.	17 20	17	20
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$16.03; interest, 5 p.c. on \$30.13, \$1.51	17 54	17	5
	17 54	17	54
194—Yukon Indians.			
Capital.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$80; timber dues, \$7.20	87 20	87	20
Tudove d	. 87 20	87	20
Interest. Balance, April I, 1917, \$12.47; interest, 5 p.c. on \$92.47, \$4.62	17 09	17	09

•		
199—Sakimay's Band, Sask.	Dr.	CR.
	\$ ets.	\$ ets
Capital.		
Balance, April, 1, 1917, \$13,958.69; lands sold, \$1,031, 14	14,989 83	14,989 8
	14,989 83	14,989 8
Interest.		
Debit balance, April 1, 1917, \$59.27; interest, 5 p.c. on \$13,899.42, \$694.97	59 27	694 9 232 4
Collection on account of seed grain advances	934 50 601 92	560 4
Debit balance, Mar. 31, 1918		107 9
	1,595 69	1,595 6
200—Bella Coola Band, B.C.		
	, [
Capital.		
Balance, April, 1 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	110 00	110_0
	110 00	110 0
Interest.	,	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$146.70; interest, 5 p.e. on \$256.70, \$12.83		159 [5
1915-16, \$1. Cutting thistles 3 d., \$6. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918		. 68_3
	227 88	227 8
	<u> </u>	
202—Wabamun Band, Alta.		
	,	
Capital.	•	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$69,339.15; lands sold, \$188.60	69,527 75	69,527 7
No. of the second secon	69,527 75	69,527 7
Todayad		
Interest.		
Debit balance, April 1, 1917, \$458.96; interest, 5 p.c. on \$68,880.19, \$3,444.01 nterest on deferred land payments	458 96	$3,444 \ 0$ $1,438 \ 3$
Collections: loan, \$56; threshing, \$185.45; cattle and machinery, \$243.10	180 00	484 5
Bacon, 200 lb., \$36.70; beef, 11,211 lb., \$1,050.45; freighting, \$31.33 Flour, 10,000 lb., \$410, 127 sacks, \$654.05; sacks at 20c., \$14.96	1,118 48 1,079 01	
Drill, \$106; mower, \$69; rake, \$45; harness, 2 set., \$115.60	335 60	
Threshing, 8,106 bush., \$405.30; binder twine, 10,001 lb., \$196.90	602 20 $1,592 68$	
	5,366 93	5,366 9
	3,300 00	

203—Seymour Creek Indians, B.C.	DR.	Сп.
Capital.	\$ ets.	\$ cts.
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	664 25	664 2
	664 25	664 2
Interest.		•
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$33.19; interest 5 p.c. on \$697.44, \$34.87	52 25	68 0
•	68 06	68 0
207-Wild Lands Reserve, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$13,490.51; lands sold, \$34,926.19	22 50 290 82	48,416 70 1,687 00
freight, \$17.50 Manitou Rapids reserve: clearing, 187½ acres, \$1,880; cleaning out creek at \$2.25, \$64.55; ditching, 847.59 rods, \$503.82; building roads at \$2.25, \$245.23; gravelling roads, with team at \$5, \$48, at \$3, \$61.20; ploughing, 53½ d.,	429 25	
\$159.75, \$0\frac{1}{2} acres, \$151.25; total, \$3,113.80, less paid in 1918–19, \$40.80 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	3,073 00 46,288 13	
	50,103 70	50,103 70
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$66.08; interest 5 p.c. on \$13,556.59, \$677.83 Interest on deferred land payments, \$1,756.19; rent., \$1 Dx hide and beef, \$25; assignment iees, \$26 Medical services, \$191; relief, \$297.35; drugs, \$13.25 Felephone rent, 12 m., \$20; auto hire, \$10.05; labourer with team, 4 d., \$40 Seed grain: wheat, 70 bush., \$165; oats, 74½ bush., \$67.68, 87 sacks, \$232 Hay, 26.35 t., \$565.84; seed potatoes, 235 bush., \$411.25 Stump pullers, 2, \$307, customs, \$107.45, freight, \$35.17 Mower, \$66.50; plough and share, \$18.25; sundry tools \$42.60 Ploughing, 12 d., \$50; horseshoeing, \$22.90; repairs, \$10.25 Painting barn and shed, \$38; cartage, \$3.45; small items, \$4.10 Debit balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	501 60 70 05 464 68 977 09 449 62 127 35 83 15 45 55	743 9: 1,757 19 51 00
-	2,719 09	2,719 09
210.—Peigan Indians, Alta.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$36,349.07; lands sold, \$35,944.92. Collections on account of ploughing outfits. Bulls, 10, \$2,915; stallions, 2, \$1,250; veterinary services, \$15. Expenses re purchase of stallions: travel, \$38.60; freight, \$54.05. Wagons, 12, \$1,464; fence posts, 410, \$57.40. Seed flax, 230 bush., \$733.74; sacks, 129, \$19.35; small items, \$6.75. Building sheds at stock farm: carpenters, 10 d., \$50, 24 d., \$97.80; board, 29 d., \$29; lumber, 15,538 ft., \$531.65; roofing, 11 rolls, \$36.85; sashes, etc., \$25.73; track, 76 ft. \$19; hangers, 10 set, \$25; nails, 6 kegs, \$60; sundry hardware, \$23.05	4, 180 00 92 65 1, 521 40 759 84	72,293 98 1,443 98
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	66, 286 00	
	73,737 97	73,737 97

210.—Prigan Indians, Alta.—Concluded.	Dr.	Cr.
Interest.	\$ cts	. \$ cts
Debit balance, April 1, 1917, \$572.38; interest 5 p.c. on \$35,776.69, \$1,788.83	572 3	1,788 8 17,480 5
\$424.68 Cransfer to Acct. 201 Savings on account of beef sales Chreshing: Indian labourers, \$4,147.02; cartage, \$38.80 Engineer, 191 h., \$133.70; ploughmen, 158 h., \$47.40; cook, 27 d., \$34.83 Suilding fence and caboose, 929 h., \$264.45; shingling shed, 283\frac{1}{2}\$ h., \$87.82 Repairing farmer's car, 55\frac{1}{2}\$ h., \$56; repairing pipe line, 104 h., \$28.60	123 36 4,185 85 215 95 352 27 84 60	2 3 7
Slacksmithing: A. Bain, services, 1 y. 4 d., \$788.38; sundry, 173 h., \$68.05. Weeding, 829 h., \$340.45; sundry labour, \$49.80. Seef, 4,116 lb., \$365; provisions, \$1,024.89; meals, 177, \$44.25. Lay, 200 tons, \$2,200; seed wheat, 326½ bush., \$656.26; oats, 2,010 bush., \$2,060. Srome, 4,873 lb., \$487.30; sacks, 60, \$21; formaldehyde, 20 gal., \$50.	$856 \ 43$ $390 \ 24$ $1,434 \ 14$ $4,916 \ 20$ $558 \ 30$ $1,706 \ 54$	5 1 3 3
Dil: light, 1,482½ gal., \$333.14; engine, 322 gal., \$155.43; solid, 244 lb., \$20.74 dower, \$75: master pinion, \$58.70; radiator sections, 8, \$53.35 Twine, 6,000 lb., \$1,203; wire, 48 spools, \$247.20; belting, 48 ft., \$21.60 Car casings, 2, \$67.20; tires. 4 and tube, \$138.35; car repairs, \$115.30 Plax attachments, 3, \$30; feeder, \$29.35; gear, \$20.33; gas hose, \$17 Parts and repairs to implements and machinery, \$755.21; grease, \$19.18 Blacksmith supplies, \$650.62; horseshoes, 392 lb., \$39.20 Vagon tongues and poles, 6, \$49.50; lumber, 3,669 ft., \$153.11 Preight and express, \$133; bill books, 2 M, \$20; storage tickets, 10 books, \$15 Sopher poison, \$24.94; site rents, \$29; testing scales, \$14.10 Boller inspection and licenses, \$12; travel, \$8.85; telegrams, etc., \$7.30 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	509 3: 187 0: 1,471 8: 320 8: 96 8: 774 8: 689 8: 202 6: 168 0: 68 0: 28 1: 4,503 5:	5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5
•	24,416 69	24,416 6
210a.—Peigan Sinking Fund. Collections on account of grain sales	-	897 9
	24,416 60 897 90 897 90	897 9
	897 99	897 9
Collections on account of grain sales	897 99	897 9
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Keewatin Lumber Co.: timber bonus, \$20,300; timber purchase, \$31,200. H. J. Bury: travel, \$74; refund to Civil Government on account of travel, \$248.31 F. D. Roberts, auctioneer: services, timber sale, \$200; travel, \$22.55.	897 99	897 9 897 9 40,199 6 51,500 0
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Keewatin Lumber Co.: timber bonus, \$20,300; timber purchase, \$31,200. I. J. Bury: travel, \$74; refund to Civil Government on account of travel, \$248.31 Advertising sale of timber.	897 99 897 99 202 31 222 51 370 10	897 9 897 9 40,199 6 51,500 0
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Keewatin Lumber Co.: timber bonus, \$20,300; timber purchase, \$31,200. I. J. Bury: travel, \$74; refund to Civil Government on account of travel, \$248.31 Advertising sale of timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	897 99 897 99 322 3 222 5 370 1 90,784 6	897 9 897 9 40,199 6 51,500 0
Collections on account of grain sales. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 211.—Assabaska Band, Ont. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Keewatin Lumber Co.: timber bonus, \$20,300; timber purchase, \$31,200. H. J. Bury: travel, \$74; refund to Civil Government on account of travel, \$248.31 F. D. Roberts, auctioneer: services, timber sale, \$200; travel, \$22.55. Advertising sale of timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	897 99 897 99 322 3 222 5 370 1 90,784 6	897 9 897 9 40,199 6 51,500 0

214.—Muscowpetung's Reserve, Sask.	DR.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$10,920.68; lands sold, \$13,433.40		24,354 00 231 40
Interest.	24,585 48	24,585 4
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$20,822.13; interest 5 p.c. on \$31,742.81, \$1,587.14	3,299 10 180 89 231 40	22,409 2 8,894 0 65 8
	31,369 17	31,369 1
215.—Seton Lake Indians, B.C.		-
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	349 80	349 ,80
Interest.	349 80	349 80
4; interest 5 p.c. on \$353.24, \$17.66		21 10
	21 10	21 10
216.—Keeseekoose Band, Sask.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$10,466.44; land payments, \$7,204.30	17,670 74	17,670 74
Interest.	17,670 74	17,670 74
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,976.44; interest 5 p.c. on \$12,442.88, \$622.14	1,818 40 155 85	2,598 58 2,195 32
	4,793 90	4,793 90
217.—NISKONLITH BAND, B.C.		
Capital.	,	-
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	1,378 90	1,378 90
Interest.	1,378 90	1,378 90
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$971.77; interest 5 p.c. on \$2,350.67, \$117.54	40 00 1,049 31	1,089 31
	1	

220.—Stangecoming Band, No. 18B., Ont.	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Salance, April 1, 1917, \$334.73; timber dues, \$30.40	365 13	365 1
Interest.	365 13	365 1
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$16.97; interest, 5 p.c. on \$351.70, \$17.59	19 50 15 06	34 5
	, 34 56	34 5
222.—Shoal Lake Band, No. 39, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$16.05; timber dues, \$33.30	49 35	49 3
Interest.	. 49 35	49 3
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$87.94; interest 5 p.c. on \$103.99, \$5.20	93 14	93 1
	93 14	93 1
223.—Shoal Lake Band, Man.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,710.08; timber dues, \$140.80	· 155 88 2,695 00	2,850 8
	2,850 88	2,850 8
Interest.	,	40* *
Interest 5 p.c. on \$2,710.08. Fransfer from Capital Account, interest for years 1915–16 and 1916–17		135 5 155 8
	291 38	291 3
224.—Gabriel Tenesco.		
Salance, April 1, 1917, \$1,519.48; interest 5 p.c. on \$1,519.48, \$75.97	76 50 1,518 95	1,595 4
	1,595 45	1,595 4
. 225.—Ochapowace's Band, Sask.	·	
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	3 00	3 0
	3 00	3 0

225.—OCHAPOWACE'S BAND, SASK—Concluded.	Dr.	. Cr.
Interest.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$341.93; interest 5 p.c. on \$344.93, \$17.25		359 1
Pasturage, \$49.50; hay permits, \$205.75	308 15	255 2
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918		
· ,	614 43	614 4
226.—MONTREAL LAKE BAND, SASK.	`	
Balance, April 1, 1917		1 007 0
Balance, Mar. 31, 1917.		1,335 89
	1,335 89	1,335 89
Interest.		,
		ee or
Interest 5 p.c. on \$1,335.89	66 80	66 80
	66 80	66 80
227.—THE KEYES RESERVE, MAN.	<u>, </u>	
		·
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,656.07; lands sold, \$1,831.70	7,487 77	7,487 77
	7,487 77	7,487 77
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,672.14; interest, 5 p.c. on \$7,328.21, \$366.41		2,038 5
Interest on deferred land payments, \$1,264.52; assignment fee, \$1	885 00	1,265 52
Bacon, 399 lb., \$78.70; flour, 24 sacks, \$105.60. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	$\begin{array}{c} 184 \ 30 \\ 2,234 \ 77 \end{array}$	
	3,304 07	3,304 07
228.—Wahnapitae (Taigaiweneni) Band, Ont.		•
Capital.	}	
•		19,304 15
Balance, April 1, 1917. Cransfer to Acct. 15, 1 share of Capital	150 81 19, 153 34	10,504 15
	19,304 15	19,304 15
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$960.05; interest, 5 p.c. on \$20,264.20, \$1,013.21		1,973 26
nterest distributed, \$420; medical services, \$90.24	510 24	1,010 20
Salance, March 31, 1918	1,463 02	
•	1,973 26	1,973 26

230.—Onion Lake Indians, Sask.	Dr.	Cr.
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$25.48; interest, 5 p.c. on \$25.48, \$1.27	\$ cts.	\$ cts. 26 75
Collections on account of sawing outfit. Department of Interior, share of fire guarding, \$18.26; rental of timber berth, \$68.65 Balance, March 31, 1918	86 91	180 50
-	207 25	207 25
231.—Muscowequan's Band, Sask.		
Capital .		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,464.76; land sold, \$45	1 1	5,509 76 251 18
•	5,760 94	5,760 94
Interest.		
Balance, April, 1917, \$873.99; interest, 5 p.c. on \$6,338.75, \$316.94	.	1,190 93 18 4
	1,209 38	1,209 3
233Pas Band, Man.	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	· ·
Capital.		•
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$60,890.42; land sold, \$3,823.02; dues on wood, \$25.15 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	64,738 59	64,738 5
Interest,	64,738 59	64,738 5
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$478.38; interest, 5 p.c. on \$61,368.80, \$3,068.44. Interest on deferred land payments, \$1,338; transfer fees, \$29.70; fines, \$18 Land rents, \$220; wood dues, \$126.60; rent of saws, \$30; permit, \$5 Interest distributed, \$5; team of horses and harness, \$625; hay, 6 ton, \$108 Flour, 240 sacks, \$1,428; lard, 19 cases, \$284.20; tea, 462½ lb., \$157.25 Shells, 50 cases, \$603.80; travel re conviction of Indian, \$47.30; freight, \$33 Carrot River saw-mill: carpenter, 14½ d., \$43.50; provisions, \$26.80; shiplap 7.M ft., \$238; lumber, 3,613 ft., \$120.34; corrugated roofing, 2.800 ft., \$336 windows, 10, \$34.90; nails, 7 kegs, \$56; tar paper, 10 rolls, \$19.50; freight		3,546 8 1,385 7 381 6
\$30.30; sundry hardware, \$11.15 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	916 49 1,106 08	
	5,314 12	5,314 1
234.—BERENS RIVER BAND, MAN.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$286.80; dues on wood, \$24.40	311 20	311 2
Interest.	311 20	311 2
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$75.29; interest, 5 p.c. on \$362.09; \$18.10	93 39	93 (
	93 39	93 3

237.—John Bull Makateneni.	D _R .	CR.
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3,334.75; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,334.75, \$166.74	149 75	\$ cts 3,501 49
	3,501 49	3,501 49
238.—Mary Ann Makateneni.	-	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,527.30; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,527.30, \$76.37	69 45 1,534 22	1,603 6
	1,603 67	1,603 6
241.—CAPILANO CREEK BAND, B.C.		
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	9,003 82	9,003 8
	9,003 82	9,003 8
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,291.96; interest, 5 p.c. on \$11,295.78, \$564.79 Rent collected, \$26.40; interest distributed, \$475; relief, \$8.70	483 70	2,856 7 26 4
Hospital treatment, 57 d., \$85:50; burial expenses, \$12.50; taking declarations, \$2	$100 00 \\ 2,299 45$	
	2,883 15	2,883 1
242.—Marktosis Band, B.C.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$26.58; interest, 5 p.c. on \$26.58, \$1.33	51 91	27 9 25 0
<u> </u>	52 91	52 9
244.—Cockburn Island Indians, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$20,249.94; timber dues, \$40 Transfer from Acct. 25, Ojibbewas and Ottawas of Manitoulin Island, share of		20, 289 9
net collections	37 05	307 5
	20,597 44	20,597 4
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$881.43; interest, 5 p.c. on \$21,131.37, \$1,056.57		1,938
net collections Timber license, \$50; interest distributed, \$551.90 Chief, \$25; medical officer, Dr. J. A. Baker, \$56.80; relief, \$99.85		71 50
Making road, 25 d., \$50; building materials, \$12.40; seed potatoes, 14 bush., \$46.90	109 30 1,216 56	

		-
245.—Obidge wong Indians, Ont.	Dr.,	CR.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ ets.
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3,764.01; dues on wood, \$6.23		3,770 24
Transfer from Acct. 25 Ojibbewas and Ottawas of Manitoulin Island, share of net collections	29 40	1,046 06
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	4,786 90	
	4,816 30	4,816 30
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$89.15; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,853.16, \$192.66		281 81
net collections. Rent collected, \$10; interest distributed, \$120 Medical services, Dr. J. A. Baker, \$10.92; land improvements, \$350 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	120 00 360 92 766 94	956 05 10 00
<u> </u>	1,247 86	1,247 86
246.—Sheguiandah Indians, Ont.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917		47,876 80
of net collections	48,507 44	630 6
<u> </u>	48,507 44	48,507 4
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,216.15; interest, 5 p.c. on \$49,092.95, \$2,454.65	691 00	3,670 80 146 43
	3,817 25	3,817 2
247.—Sheshegwaning Indians, Ont.		
Capital.	~	,
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$60,754.62; timber dues, \$222.80		60,977.4
of net collections	1	932 9 200 0
less paid in 1916–17, \$3,200. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	952 00 61,158 35	*
·	62,110 35	62,110 3
Interest.	-	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$851.41; interest, 5 p.c. on \$61,606.03, \$3,080.30	974 92 288 88 108 05	3,931 7 216 6
\$28; book case, \$12; repairs, etc., \$63.60	235 60	
wood, 39 cords, \$113; lumber, \$10.28; repairs, \$35.38	2,064 26	
	4,148 37	4,148 3

248.—South Bay Band, Ont.	Di	R.	CR.	
Capital.	\$	cts.	\$	ets.
Balance, April 1, 1917 Transfer from Acct. No. 25, Ojibbewas and Ottawas of Manitoulin Island, share of net collections			28,	690 3 448 2
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	29	,138 57		
	29	, 138 57	29,	138 5
Interest.				
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,363.39; interest, 5 p.c. on \$30,053.74, \$1,502.69		623 99 34 00	, 2,	866 0 104 1
repairs, \$17.95; supplies, \$5.30	1	366 25 945 94		
	2	,970 18	2,	970 1
249.—Sucker Creek Band, Ont.				
Capital.				-
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$37,329.26; timber dues, \$142.98			37.	472 2
Transfer from Acct. No. 25, Ojibbewas and Ottawas of Manitoulin Island, share of net collections		, 170 64		698 4
	38	,170 64	38,	170 6
Interest.				
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,397.52; interest, 6 p.c. on \$1,612.67, 5 p.c. on 37,114.11 Transfer from Acct. No. 25, share of net collections Collections on account of seed, \$172; interest distributed, \$640.75 Medical officer, Dr. P. J. McDonald, 12 m., \$168; relief, \$35 Chief, \$40; secretary, \$12; potatoes, 45 bags, \$135; wheat, 28 bush., \$59.50 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918		640 75 203 00 246 50 593 94		349 99 162 20 172 00
	3	684 19	3,	684 1
250.—Sucker Lake Indians, Ont.	- 	····		
Capital.				
Balance, April 1, 1917. Transfer from Acct. No. 25, Ojibbewas and Ottawas of Manitoulin Island, share			5,	899 37
of net collections. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	5	951 49		52 12
	5.	951 49	5,	951 49
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$258.77; interest, 5 p.c. on \$6,158.14, \$307.91 Transfer from Acct. 25, share of net collections	••••	155 72 423 06		566 68 12 10
•		578 78		578 78

251.—West Bay Indians, Ont.	DR.	CR.
. Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
Balance, April 1, 1917		101,957 47
net collections. Spring Bay roadwork: foreman at \$4.75, \$67.05; man and team at \$4.50, \$489.75; men at \$2.50, \$440.90. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	997 70 102,570 24	1,610 47
Interest.	103,567 94	103,567 94
Balance, April 1, 1917. Interest, 6 p.c. on \$5,970.09, 5 p.c. on \$97,824.01. Transfer from Acct. 25, share of net collections. Interest distributed, \$2,191.30; relief, \$119.60; repairs, \$18.32. Medical officer, Dr. R. W. Davis, 12 m., \$600; medical services, \$17. Chief, \$37.50; constable, \$18.50; care of sick Indian, \$15. West Bay school: teachers, Zoe St. James, 6 m., \$225, Rose Fagan, \$250; wood, 30 cords, \$47.80; sundry repairs, \$7.25. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	2,329 22 617 00 71 00	1,836 65 5,249 44 374 0
*	7,460 04	7,460 04
252.—Jocko McDougall.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$191.23; interest, 5 p.c. on \$191.23, \$9.56	15 00	200 79
	200 79	200 79
253.—Somenos Band, B.C.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$12.81; interest, 5 p.c. on \$12.81, 64c		13 48 66 00
	79 45	79 48
256-CAMPBELL RIVER BAND, B. C.		
Capital.	1	
Balance, April 1, 1917	199 36	199 30
	199 36	199 30
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$265.43; interest 5 p.c. on \$464.79, \$23.24	117 00 321 67	288 6' 150 0
	438 67	438 6
258.—LAICHKWILTACK INDIANS, CAPE MUDGE, B.C.		2.5
Capital.		
Timber dues	601 40	601 40
	601 40	601 4
Interest. Balance, April 1, \$233.01, interest, 5 p.c. on \$233.01, \$11.65		244 6
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	244 66	
	244 66	244 (

	Dr.	CR.	
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ 0	ets
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$49,206.66; land payments, \$3,114.10 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	52,320 76	52,320	7
Interest.	52,320 76	52,320	7
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$4,340.95; interest, 5 p.c. on \$53,547.61, \$2,677.38		7,018	
\$1,885.90. #dedical services, \$375; veterinary services, \$55.50; advertising, \$8	438 50 1,178 80 180 10 7,733 13	2,512	
	9,530 53	9,530	5
265.—Sweet Grass Reserve, Sask.			
Capital.		•	
Balance, April 1, 1917	1,680 30	1,680	3
Interest.	1,680 30	1,680	3
Balance, April 1, 1917, 25c.; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,680.55, \$84.03	39 99 44 29	84	2
	84 28	84	2
271.—Fishing Lake Band, Sask.		· · ·	
Capital.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$4,953.27; land sales, \$2,707.58			8
Salance, April 1, 1917, \$4,955.27; land sales, \$2,707.55	7,660 85	7,660	
Jalance, April 1, 1917, \$4,955.27; land sales, \$2,707.55	7,660 85 7,660 85	7,660	8
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	7,660 85		0
Interest. Salance, Mar. 31, 1918	7,660 85	7,660 4,296	0 3
Interest. Salance, Mar. 31, 1918	7,660 85 7,660 85 	7,660 4,296 898	0 3
Interest. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3,855.63; interest, 5 p.c. on \$8,808.90, \$440.45 nterest on deferred land payments, \$890.92; rent, \$5.40; transfer fees, \$2 nterest distributed, \$3,075; medical services, \$22 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	7,660 85 7,660 85 	7,660 4,296 898	0 3
### Interest. ##### Interest. ##### Interest. ##### Interest. ##### Interest. ###### Interest. ###################################	7,660 85 7,660 85 	7,660 4,296 898	4
### Interest. ##### Interest. ##### Interest. ##### Interest. ##### Interest. ###################################	7,660 85 7,660 85	7,660 4,296 898 5,194	4
### Interest. ##### Interest. ##### Interest. ##### Interest. ##### Interest. ##### Interest. ##### Interest. ###################################	7,660 85 7,660 85	7,660 4,296 898 5,194	4 4 8

282.—Northwest Angle, Reserve 37, Ont.	Dr.	Св.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$87.52; timber dues, \$84.29. Refund to Civil Government Contingencies on account of travel, by H. J. Bury Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	140 33 31 48	171 81
•	171 81	. 171 81
Interest.		
nterest, 5 p.e. on \$87.52 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	4 37	4 37
	4 37	4 37
285.—Nickickousemenecaning Band, Ont.		
Capital.		
Refund to Civil Government Contingencies on account of travel of H. J. Bury. Advertising sale of timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	147 38 201 96	53,704 61
	53,704 61	53,704 61
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,110.29; interest, 5 p.c. on \$48,314.90, \$2,415.78	1.010 00	4,526 07 28 00
sundry hardware, \$45.20; freight, \$40	550 55	
stoves, 6 \$138; sundries, \$13.20. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	337 35	
	4,554 07	4,554 07
286.—Adam's Lake Indians, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	497 30	497 30
	497 30	497 30
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$54.09; interest, 5 p.c. on \$551.39, \$27.57	12 00	^81 6 6
,	81 66	81 66
288.—Clayoquot Indians, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	172 63	172 63
	172 63	172 63
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1.67; interest, 5 p.c. on \$174.30, \$8.71	2 90 7 48	10 38

289.—Cheam Indians, B.C.	Dr.	CR.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	2,429 51	2,429 51
	2,429 51	2,429 51
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3.44; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,432.95, \$121.65 Lumber, 2 M. ft., \$40; shingles, 10 M., \$20; flour, 20 sacks, \$50.70; relief, \$3.80. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.		125 09
	125 09	125 09
293.—Cumberland (James Smith's) Band, Sask.		
Capital.		22 222 22
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$62,403.28; land sales, \$489.02	62,892 30	62,892 30
	62,892 30	62,892 30
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,393.98; interest, 5 p.c. on \$64,797.26, \$3,239.86. Refund of unexpended balance of advance to agent, C. P. Schmidt, 1916–17. Interest on deferred land payments, \$354.25; relief, \$915. Assistant farmer, 13 m. to Mar. 31, \$270.79; medical services, \$25. Medical supplies and drugs, \$246.45; beef, 1,367 lb., \$136.70. Flour, 3,000 lb., \$162; oats, 400 bush., \$240; wheat, 100 bush., \$165. Grants: cutting lumber, \$100; building, \$112.50. Dxen, 1 yoke, \$150; steers, 2, \$170; binder twine, 75 lb., \$14.62. Binder, \$200; mower, \$109; wagon, \$108; harrows, 4, \$84 Ploughs, 2, \$64; forge, \$50; separators, 2, \$50; repairs and parts, \$75.15. Threshing: engineer, 2 m., \$150; labourers, 5 d., \$22; supplies and cartage, \$32.70. Roadwork, 12½ d., \$51; repairs to bridges, etc., \$17; freight, \$25.40. Fencing: pickets, 2,707, \$135.35; driving 3,622 pickets, \$54.33; wire, 4 rolls, \$21; stretching 90 coils wire, \$22.50; freighting, \$30.25; hardware, \$17.20; repairs.	915 00 295 79 383 15 567 00 212 50 334 62 501 00 239 15 204 70 93 40	5,633 84 154 25 354 25
\$6.75. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	287 38 2,108 65	
	6,142 34	6,142 34
297.—Sliammon Band, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$477; timber dues, \$5,327.29	5,804 29	5,804 29
	5,804 29	5,804 29
Interest.	·	•
alance, April 1, 1917, \$1,240.27; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,717.27, \$85.86	134 50 266 80	1,326 13 150 00
Salance, Mar. 31, 1918	1,074 83	,
·	1,476 13	1,476 13

300.—St. Croix Indians, N.B.	Dr.	Cr.	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$47.70; interest, 5 p.c. on \$47.70, \$2.38	15 00 35 08	50	08
	50 08	50	08
304.—Mistawasis Band, Sask.		•	-
Capital.			_
Balance, April 1, 1917	178 20 438 67	616	87
Interest.	616 87	616	87
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$738.60; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,355.47, \$67.77 Interest on deferred land payments Collections on account of threshing and lumber. Repairing fence: men and team, 23 d., \$49, labourers, 49 h., \$13 Repairs to implements, \$41.05; nails, etc., \$4.80. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	62 00	806 ; 1,918 ; 99	87
	2,824 82	2,824	8:
305.—Thunderchild's Band, Sask.	·		_
Capital.			_
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3,786.65; land sales, \$17,272.17	21,058 82	21,058	8
Interest.	21,058 82	21,058	8:
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$4,296.69; interest, 5 p.c. on \$8,083.34, \$404.17 Rents collected, \$160; pound fees, \$77.39 Interest on deferred land payments, \$6,869.93; interest distributed, \$5,935.15. Seed oats, 344 bush., \$240.80; wheat, 13 bush., \$27.30; barbed wire, 50 ft., \$260 Eclipse separator with carriers and loader, \$567.50; belt, \$20 Eight horse sweep power, \$197; pulley, \$19; freight, \$48 Attendance on stallion, \$17.50; livery, \$46; staples, \$6.20 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	5,935 15 528 10	4,700 237 6,869	3
	11,808 18	11,808	1
311.—Ship Harbour Indians, N.S.			
Capital.		,	
Balance, April 1, 1917 Stumpage dues, \$342; timber, \$13.60 Inspecting lumbering operations: fares, etc., \$25.55; board, \$14.90; balance of advance to be accounted for, \$9.55 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	13 60 50 00 6,713 55	6,435 342	
	6,777 15	6,777	1
Interest.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$739.03; interest, 5 p.c. on \$7,174.18; \$358.71	l l	1,097 26	
	1,123 74	1,123	7

313.—Whonock Band, B.C.	DR.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	1,008 75	1,008
	1,008 75	1,008
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$21.28; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,030.03, \$51.50	22 75 50 03	72
	. 72 78	72
319.—Moosomin Band, Sask.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$4,799.49; land sold, \$4,325.68	9,125 17	9,125
	9,125 17	9,125
Interest.		
Debit balance, April 1, 1917, \$15.83; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,783.66, \$239.18 Interest on deferred land payments, \$1,274.07; assignment fee, \$1	15 83 1,415 53 82 89	239 1 1,275 (
	1,514 25	1,514 2
322.—Esquimalt Band, B.C.		
. Capital.	.]	
Balance, April 1, 1917	316 41	316 4
	316 41	316 4
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1, 197. 25; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,513.66, \$75.68	63 30 1,872 63	1,272 9 663 0
	1,935 93	1,935 9
323.—Pavilion (Williams Lake) Indians, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$170.75; lumber, 2,559 ft., \$50	50 00 120 75	170 7
•	170 75	170 7
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5.09; interest, 5 p.c. on \$175.84, \$8.79	11 50 2 38	13 8
	13 88	13 8

	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	4,648 80	4,648 80
	4,648 80	4,648 80
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$202.75; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,851.55, \$242.58	228 00 217 33	445 33
	445 33	445 3
325.—VALLEY RIVER RESERVE, MAN.		· · · · ·
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,793.01; timber dues, \$212.85 Bull, \$200; heifers, 35, \$1,860.42; feed, \$23.25; freight, \$56, total, \$2,139.67 less charged to Interest Account, \$133.81		2,005 80
constitution to the state of th	2,005 86	2,005 8
. Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$59.79; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,852.80, \$92.64	133 81	152, 4
	152 43	152 4
328.—RAINY LAKE RESERVE NO. 17A, ONT.		
526.—ItAINT DARE JUSSERVE IVO. 11A, ONT.		
	<u> </u>	
Capital.		6,164 6
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,748.41; timber dues, \$416.21	6,164 62	
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,748.41; timber dues, \$416.21		
	6,164 62 6,164 62	6,164 6
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,748.41; timber dues, \$416.21	6,164 62 6,164 62	6,164 6
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,748.41; timber dues, \$416.21	6,164 62 6,164 62 213 00 175 73	6,164 6
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,748.41; timber dues, \$416.21	6,164 62 6,164 62 213 00 175 73	6,164 6
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,748.41; timber dues, \$416.21	6,164 62 6,164 62 213 00 175 73	6, 164 6 388 7
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,748.41; timber dues, \$416.21	6,164 62 6,164 62 213 00 175 73 388 73	6, 164 6 388 7 388 7
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,748.41; timber dues, \$416.21	6,164 62 6,164 62 213 00 175 73 388 73	6, 164 6 388 7 388 7
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$5,748.41; timber dues, \$416.21. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$96.48; interest, 5 p.c. on \$5,844.89, \$292.25. Interest money distributed, \$192; seed potatoes, 14 bush., \$21. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 330.—Deadman's Creek Reserve, B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	6,164 62 6,164 62 213 00 175 73 388 73 425 00 425 00	388 7

332.—Stony Reserves, Nos. 110 and 111, Sask.	Dr.	Cr.
$\it Capital.$	\$ ets.	\$ e
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$46, 267.64; land sales, \$267.20		46,534
	46,534 84	46,534
Interest.	-	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3.32; interest, 5 p.c. on \$46,270.96, \$2,313.55	2,195 75 211 68	$\substack{2,316\\90}$
	2,407 43	2,407
333.—Upper Similkameen Indians, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1 1917		966
	966 80	966
Interest.		
Balance, April 1 1917, \$888.99; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,855.79, \$92.79	1	981 38
	1,019 78	1,019
334.—Burrard Inlet Band, No. 3, B.C.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,935.95; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,935.95, \$96.80	75 90	2,032 175
	2,207 75	2,207
335.—Hollow Water River Band, Man.	-	
Capital.		
Salance, April 1, 1917salance, Max. 31, 1918	1,376 66	1,376
	1,376 66	1,376
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$45.09; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,421.75, \$71.09		116
Balance, April 1, 1917, 450.09; Interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,427.13, \$11.09 Hay, 1600 lb., \$16; railway fare, \$1.95.	17 95 98 23	210
	116 18	116

336.—Semiahmoo Band, B.C.	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ ets.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	1,281 72	1,281 7
Interest.	1,281 72	1,281 7
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$422.06; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,703.78, \$85.19	73 90 208 75 336 60	507 2 112 0
	619 25	619 2
337.—Seine River Reserves, 23a and 23b, Ont.	~	
Capital.		
Balance , April 1, 1917. Fimber bonus, Shelvin Clark Co. H. J. Bury, expenses estimating and valuing timber Advertising for tenders for timber. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	67 12 93 96 10,057 88	218 9 10,000 0
Interest.	10,218 96	10,218 9
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$43; interest, 5 p.c. on \$261.96, \$13.10	84 10	56 1 28 0
	84 10	84 1
339.—Port Simpson Indians, B.C.	<u>'</u>	
Capital.	•	
Balance, April 1, 1917	355 47	355 4
Interest.	355 47	355 4
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$81.61; interest, 5 p.c. on \$437.08, \$21.85	103 46	103 4
	103 46	103 4
340.—Metlakatla Indians, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	59,453 04	59,453 0
Interest.	59,453 04	59,453 0
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3,591.59; interest, 5 p.c. on \$63,044.63, \$3,152.23. Special constable, 3 m., \$180; truant and quarantine officer, \$21.40 Statute labour, 4,274 h., \$1,602.52, 95 h., \$23.75	201 40 1,626 27 666 50 31 15 4,218 50	6,743 8
	·	

341.—Homalko Band, B.C.	Dr.	Cr.
70 1 4 714 1017 2010 10 11 1 7 2 2010 10 217 17	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$949.48; interest, 5 p.c. on \$949.48, \$47.47	27 00	996 9 100 0
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	1,069 95	
	1,096 95	1,096 98
342.—Comox Band, B.C.	ž.	
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917		310 08
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	310 08	
Interest.	310 08	310 08
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$298.67; interest, 5 p.c. on \$608.75, \$30.44		329 11
Relief supplies	71 80	020 13
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	257 31	
• •	329 11	329 11
343.—Drew Harbour Indians, B.C.	,	
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917.		256 87
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	256 87	<u> </u>
Interest.	256 87	256 87
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$109.75; interest, 5 p.c. on \$366.62, \$18.33		128 08
Rental		300 00
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	428 08	
	428 08	428 08
344Nanoose Reserve, B.C.		
Capital.		,
Balance, April 1, 1917		539 50
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	539 50	
Interest.	539 50	539 50
•		140.00
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$116.47; interest, 5 p.c. on \$655.97, \$32.80	8 20	149 27
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	141 07	
	149 27	149 27
345.—QUESNEL BAND, B.C.		,
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	431 81	431 81
•	431 81	431 81
Interest.	-	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$4.18; interest, 5 p.c. on \$435.99, \$21.80	25 25 0 73	- 25 98
Danagioo, maga. 01, 1010		
	25 98	25 98

	DR.	Cr.	
44.	\$ cts.	. \$ 0	ets
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$120.90; interest, 5 p.c. on \$120.90, \$6.04		126	
Rental of right of way	39 00 117 94	30	. 04
<u> </u>	156 94	156	9
348.—Skwulwailum (Squamish Reserve) B.C.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$123.29; interest, 5 p.c. on \$123.29, \$6.16	8 20 121 25	129	4
	129 45	129	4
349.—Penticton Reserve, B.C.			
Capital.			
Balance, April 1, 1917		4,083	
One share of right of way money advanced to agent 1914–15, refunded	10 00	28	4
Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	4,101 90		
Interest.	4,111 90	4, 111	9(
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$542.79; interest, 5 p.c. on \$4,626.26, \$231.31. Relief, \$629.10; care of sick, 34 d., \$51; coffin, \$15	695 10 79 00	774	10
	774 10	774	10
351.—Kitwanga Band, B.C.	-		
	- 1		
Capital.			
Balance, April 1, 1917		1,502	39
Balance, April 1, 1917		1,502	
Balance, April 1, 1917	1,502 39		
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. **Interest.** Balance, April 1, 1917, \$555.07; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,057.46, \$102.87. Relief supplies.	1,502 39		39
Balance, April 1, 1917	1,502 39 1,502 39 9 50	1,502	94
Balance, April 1, 1917	1,502 39 1,502 39 9 50 648 44	1,502	94
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$555.07; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,057.46, \$102.87. Relief supplies. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 353.—Coocoocache Reserve, Que. Capital.	1,502 39 1,502 39 9 50 648 44 657 94	1,502	9
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$555.07; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,057.46, \$102.87. Relief supplies. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 353.—Coocoocache Reserve, Que. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Fimber dues, Laurentide Co. Fire rangers, 2, services 7.36 m. to Sept. 15. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	1,502 39 1,502 39 9 50 648 44 657 94	1,502	9.
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$555.07; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,057.46, \$102.87. Relief supplies. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 353.—Coocoocache Reserve, Que. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Fimber dues, Laurentide Co. Fire rangers, 2, services 7.36 m. to Sept. 15. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	1,502 39 1,502 39 9 50 648 44 657 94	1,502 657 657 25,264	3 3 3
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$555.07; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,057.46, \$102.87. Relief supplies. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. 353.—Coocoocache Reserve, Que. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues, Laurentide Co. Fire rangers, 2, services 7.36 m. to Sept. 15. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	1,502 39 1,502 39 9 50 648 44 657 94 368 33 27,800 33	1,502 657 657 25,264 2,904	3: 9: 9: 3: 3: 3:

354.—Coldwater Reserve, B.C.	Dr.	Cr.	
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ (cts
Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	1	812 122	
	934 85	934	8
Interest.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$155.80; 5 p.c. on \$968.10,\$48.40		204	: 2
	204 20	204	20
357.—Arrchelitch Reserve, B.C.			
. Capital.			
Balance, April 1, 1917	101 00	101	00
	101 00	101	00
Interest.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$17.65; interest, 5 p.c. on \$118.65, \$5.93	6 10 17 48	23	58 ;
	23 58	23	58
358.—Squiala Reserve, B.C.			
Capital.			
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	359 00	359	00
	359 00	359	00
Interest.			
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$24.95; interest, 5 p.c. on \$383.95, \$19.20	22 90 21 25	44	15
	44 15	44	15
359—Tsawwassen Reserve, B.C.			
Capital.			
	57 50	57	50
		57	50
	57 50		
	57 50		
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$7.21; interest, 5 p.c. on \$64.71, \$3.24. Hospital treatment, 4 d. Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	57 50 5 75 4 70	10	45

360.—FORT GEORGE BAND, B.C.	Dr.	CR.
- Capital.	\$ ets.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917 Right of way, G. T. P. Ry Balance, Mar. 31, 1918		40,441 4 1,105 5
	41,546 95	41,546 9
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$749.57; interest, 5 p.c. on \$41,191.02, \$2,059.55 Interest distributedBalance, Mar. 31, 1918	1,190 00	2,809 1
•	2,809 12	2,809 1
. 363—Ashcroft Indians, B.C.		_
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	996 30	996 3
	996_30	996 3
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$3.10; interest, 5 p.c. on \$999.40, \$49.97	27 00 26 07	53 0
	53 07	53 0
378.—LANGLEY RESERVE, B.C.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	1,117 96	1,117 9
	1,117 96	1,117 9
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$216.09; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,334.05, \$66.70	212 95 164 84	282 7 95 0
	377 79	377 7
379.—Squamish Reserve, No. 3, B.C.	-	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Capital.	1	
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, Mar. 31, 1918	3,150 45	3,150 4
	3,150 45	3,150 4
	1 [• •
Interest.		
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$545.54; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,695.99, \$184.80 Hospital treatment, 91 d		730 3

381.—SKIDEGATE RESERVE, B.C.	Dr.	Cr.
	\$ cts.	\$ ct
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$673.72; interest, 5 p.c. on \$673.72, \$33.69	76 15 631 26	707 4
	707 41	707 4
383.—Panquachin Reserve, B.C.		····
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	699 60	699
	699 60	699 6
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$93.81; interest, 5 p.c. on \$793.41, \$39.67	18 00 133 48	133 4 18 (
	151 48	151 4
384.—Shuswap Reserve, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, March 31, 1918	563 66	563 6
•	563 66	563 (
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$351.22; interest, 5 p.c. on \$914.88, \$45.74. Rent collected, \$50; relief supplies, \$32.80. Balance, March 31, 1918.	32 80 414 16	396 9 50 0
_	446 96	446 9
385.—Kamloops Reserve, No. 1, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	8,219 96	8,219
	8,219 96	8,219
Interest.		
Salance, April 1, 1917, \$2,554.18; interest, 5 p.c. on \$10,774.14, \$538.71	2,160 50	3,092 2,025
Interest distributed, \$1,977; relief, \$144.50; burial expenses, \$39	2,957 39	,

	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ ct
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, March 31, 1918	2,779 32	2,779
	2,779 32	2,779
Intrest.	-	,
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$153.51; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,932.83, \$146.64	80 95 219 20	300
ľ	300 15	300
389.—Seshart Reserve, B.C.	,	,
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	2,600 00	2,600
· .	2,600 00	2,600
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$325.75; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,925.75, \$146.29	125 20 346 84	472
	472 04	472
394.—Chuchuwayha Band, B.C.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$573.90; interest, 5 p.c. on \$573.90, \$28.70	550 00 52 60	602
Relief supplies	550 00	602
Relief supplies	550 00 52 60	,
Relief supplies. Balance, March 31, 1918 396.—Stellaguo Band, B.C.	550 00 52 60	,
Relief suppliesBalance, March 31, 1918	550 00 52 60 602 60	,
Relief supplies. Balance, March 31, 1918 396.—Stellaquo Band, B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues.	550 00 52 60 602 60	602
Relief supplies. Balance, March 31, 1918 396.—Stellaquo Band, B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues.	550 00 52 60 602 60	734 18 1
Relief supplies. Balance, March 31, 1918. 396.—Stellaquo Band, B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$17.26; interest, 5 p.c. on \$751.76, \$37.59.	550 00 52 60 602 60	734 18 1
Relief supplies. Balance, March 31, 1918 396.—Stellaquo Band, B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$17.26; interest, 5 p.c. on \$751.76, \$37.59.	550 00 52 60 602 60	734 18
Relief supplies. Balance, March 31, 1918 396.—Stellaquo Band, B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$17.26; interest, 5 p.c. on \$751.76, \$37.59.	550 00 52 60 602 60 753 13 753 13 754 85	734 18 753
Relief supplies. Balance, March 31, 1918. 396.—Stellaquo Band, B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$17.26; interest, 5 p.c. on \$751.76, \$37.59. Balance, March 31, 1918. 398.—Stony Creek Band, B.C. Capital.	550 00 52 60 602 60 753 13 753 13 754 85	734 18 753
Relief supplies. Balance, March 31, 1918. 396.—Stellaquo Band, B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Timber dues. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$17.26; interest, 5 p.c. on \$751.76, \$37.59. Balance, March 31, 1918 398.—Stony Creek Band, B.C.	550 00 52 60 602 60 753 13 753 13 754 85	734 18 753

398.—STONY CREEK BAND, B.C.—Concluded.	Dr.	CR.
Interest.	\$ ets.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$48.20; interest, 5 p.c. on \$435.20, \$21.76	17 00 52 96	69 9
	69 96	69 9
. 399.—Kingsclear Reserve, N.B.		
Capital.		•
Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance, March 31, 1918.	37 20	37 2
••	37 20	37 2
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$23.81; interest, 5 p.c. on \$61.01, \$3.05	19 10 7 76	26 8
	26 86	26 8
407.—Klahoose Reserves, Nos. 7 and 8, B.C.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917	419 56	419 5
	419 56	419 5
Interest.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$18.55; interest, 5 p.c. on \$438.11, \$21.90	14 05 26 40	40 4
	40 45	40 4
408.—Anderson Lake, Nos. 1, 2 and 4, B.C.		
Unexpended balance of advance, 1916–17, agent H. Graham, refunded	56 78	56 7
	56 78	56 7
409.—Burn's Lake No. 1, B.C.	•	
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$1,982: right of way money distributed, \$964.75	.964 75 49 00 968 25	1,982 0
	1,982 00	1,982 0
Interest.		00 % 0
Salance, April 1, 1917, \$120.70; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,102.70, \$105.13	225 83	225 8
-	225 83	225 8

412.—NITINAT RESERVE, No. 15, B.C.	Dr.	CR.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, March 31, 1918	200 00	200 00
	200 00	200 00
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, 93c.; interest, 5 p. c. on \$200.93, \$10.05		10 98
Relief supplies	10 98	10 98
413.—Sawridge Band, Alta.	-	,
Capital.	1	
Balance, April 1, 1917. Fransfer to Acet. 418, to adjust payment for right of way.	160 80	634 80
•	, 634 80	634 80
. Interest.	,	
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$29.35; interest, 5 p.c. on \$664.15, \$33.21		62 56
414.—Witzamagon Band, B.C.	62 56	62 56
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917	53 10	
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917	53 10 659 82	712 92
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917	53 10	712 9:
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Share of proceeds of land sale. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$335.23; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,048.15, \$52.41. Chemical fire extinguisher, \$150; customs duty, \$53.12.	53 10 659 82 712 92 203 12	712 9:
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Share of proceeds of land sale. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$335.23; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,048.15, \$52.41. Chemical fire extinguisher, \$150; customs duty, \$53.12.	53 10 659 82 712 92 203 12	
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Share of proceeds of land sale. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$335.23; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,048.15, \$52.41. Chemical fire extinguisher, \$150; customs duty, \$53.12.	53 10 659 82 712 92 203 12 184 52	712 92
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Share of proceeds of land sale. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$335.23; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,048.15, \$52.41. Chemical fire extinguisher, \$150; customs duty, \$53.12. Balance, March, 31 1918.	53 10 659 82 712 92 203 12 184 52	712 9: 712 9: 387 6
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917	53 10 659 82 712 92 203 12 184 52 387 64	712 9: 712 9: 387 6
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Bhare of proceeds of land sale Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$335.23; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,048.15, \$52.41. Chemical fire extinguisher, \$150; customs duty, \$53.12. Balance, March, 31 1918. 416.—Pibbets (Burn's Lake No. 2) B.C. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Right of way money distributed. Balance, March 31, 1918.	53 10 659 82 712 92 203 12 184 52 387 64	712 9: 712 9: 387 6-
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Share of proceeds of land sale. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$335.23; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,048.15, \$52.41. Chemical fire extinguisher, \$150; customs duty, \$53.12. Balance, March, 31 1918. 416.—Pibbets (Burn's Lake No. 2) B.C.	203 12 203 12 184 52 387 64	712 9: 712 9: 387 6- 387 6-

417.—Swan River, Alta.	Dr.	Cr.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ ct
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$580.80; balance of right of way money, \$180.60	761 40	761
	761 40	761
Interest.		_
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$17.42; interest, 5 p.c. on \$598.22, \$29.91	47 33	47
	47 33	·47
418.—Drift Pile, Alta.		
Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917 Balance of right of way money. Transfer from Accts. 413 and 419 to adjust payment for right of way		1,165 ; 9 ; 162 (
Balance, March 31, 1918.		1 007 /
Interest.	1,337 00	1,337
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$32.60; interest, 5 p.c. on \$1,197.85, \$59.89	92 49	92 4
	92 49	92 4
419.—SUCKER CREEK, ALTA. Capital.	,	
Balance, April 1, 1917	1 20 3,314 25	3,315 4
	3,315 45	3,315 4
Interest. Salance, April 1, 1917, \$99.46; interest, 5 p.c. on \$3,414.91, \$170.75	270 21	270 2
	270 21	270 2
too Samanana D.C.	······································	
. 422.—SKULKAYN RESERVE, B.C.		
: Capital.		90 2
Capital.	26 68	26 6
Capital. Salance, April, 1, 1917	26 68 26 68	26 6 26 6
•		

	Dr.	CR.
Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$80; timber dues, \$1,012.52	1,092 52	1,092 5
Interest.	1,092 52	1,092 5
Interest, 5 p.c. on \$80 Balance, March 31, 1918.	4 00	· 4 0
	4 00	4 0
424.—LOWER FRENCH RIVER RESERVE, ONT.		
Capital.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$759.86; timber dues, \$3,164.01 Sale of timber, 10 p.c. of bonus distributed Geo. Shaw, timber inspector, travel, Oct., \$64.60; assistant, 12 d., \$36. Advertising timber sale. Balance, March 31, 1918	2, 200 00 100 60 169 20 1,454 07	3,923 8
Interest.	3,923 87	3,923 8
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$75; interest, 5 p.c. on \$834.86; \$41.74	191 74	116 7 75 0
	191 74	191 7
425.—Katzie Band, B.C.		
Comited		•
	540 35	540 3
Timber dues	540 35 540 35	·
Timber dues		
Timber dues		540 3
Timber dues	540 35	540 3
Timber dues	540 35	540 3
Timber dues	540 35	540 3
Timber dues	540 35	540 3 50 0 50 0
Timber dues Balañce, March 31, 1918. 426.—Moose Lake, Man. Rent collected Ralance, March 31, 1918. 427.—Beecher Bay Reserve, No. 1, B.C. Capital. Land improvements.	540 35	50 00
Timber dues Balance, March 31, 1918. 426.—Moose Lake, Man. Rent collected. Ralance, March 31, 1918. 427.—Beecher Bay Reserve, No. 1, B.C. Capital. Land improvements. Balance, March 31, 1918.	540 35 50 00 50 00	540 3 540 3 50 00 50 00 229 9 229 9 100 00

H. J. Bury, timber inspector: travel, \$41.30; refund to Civil Government Contingencies, on account of expenses, \$80.80 122 10	428.—St. Croix Reserve, N.S.	Dr.	Cr.
tingencies, on account of expenses, \$80.80. 122 10 Advertising timber sale. 35 65 Balance, March 31, 1918. 442 25	Capital.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
Rent collected Balance, March 31, 1918 28 00 2	tingencies, on account of expenses, \$80.80	122 10 35 65	600 00
Balance, March 31, 1918. 28 00 2	. Interest.	600 00	600 00
Payment on road allowance and improvements 2 2 2 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	Rent collectedBalance, March 31, 1918		28 00
Payment on road allowance and improvements Compensation for improvements on land		28 00	28 00
Compensation for improvements on land	429.—Sooke Reserve, B.C.	7.	
Balance April 1, 1917, \$620,400.10; interest, 5 p.c. on \$620,400.10, \$31,020.01	Compensation for improvements on land	8 60	21 50
### Balance April 1, 1917, \$620,400.10; interest, 5 p.c. on \$620,400.10, \$31,020.01 651,420 Transfer of interest to the following accounts: 2, Chippewas of Beausoleil, \$1,716.74; 3, Chip. of Nawash, \$2,932.62; 4, Chip. of Rama, \$1,806; 5, Chip. of Sarnia, \$2,600; 6, Chip. of Saugeen, \$2,500; 7, Chip. of Snake Island, \$844.64; 8, Chip. of Thames, \$2,400; 9, Chip. of Walpole Island, \$1,800; 17, Mississaguas of Alnwick, \$2,570; 18, Miss. of Credit, \$2,090; 19, Miss. of Rice Lake, \$961.76; 20, Miss. of Mud Lake, \$1,606.35; 21, Miss. of Scugog, \$391.90; 22, Mohawks of Bay of Quinte, \$1,800; 23, Moravians of Thames, \$600; 26, Ojibbewas of Lake Huron, \$2,400; 27, Ojibbewas of Lake Superior, \$2,000 Balance, March 31, 1918.		21 50	21 50
Transfer of interest to the following accounts: 2, Chippewas of Beausoleil, \$1,716.74; 3, Chip. of Nawash, \$2,932.62; 4, Chip. of Rama, \$1,806; 5, Chip. of Sarnia, \$2,600; 6, Chip. of Saugeen, \$2,500; 7, Chip. of Snake Island, \$844.64; 8, Chip. of Thames, \$2,400; 9, Chip. of Walpole Island, \$1,800; 17, Mississaguas of Alnwick, \$2,570; 18, Miss. of Credit, \$2,090; 19, Miss. of Rice Lake, \$961.76; 20, Miss. of Mud Lake, \$1,606.35; 21, Miss. of Scugog, \$391.90; 22, Mohawks of Bay of Quinte, \$1,800; 23, Moravians of Thames, \$600; 26, Ojibbewas of Lake Huron, \$2,400; 27, Ojibbewas of Lake Superior, \$2,000 Balance, March 31, 1918. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917. Capital. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$14,121.57; interest, 6 p.c. on \$8,680, 5 p.c. on \$113,287.87, \$6,185.19. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$14,121.57; interest, 6 p.c. on \$8,680, 5 p.c. on \$113,287.87, \$6,185.19. Sev. J. C. Giroux, missionary, Hurons of Lorette, 12 m. to Feb. 28. Sought Start of Sought Start of Sought Start of Start Start of Sought Start		•	
74.—Province of Quebec Indian Fund. **Capital.** Balance, April 1, 1917	Transfer of interest to the following accounts: 2, Chippewas of Beausoleil, \$1,716.74; 3, Chip. of Nawash, \$2,932.62; 4, Chip. of Rama, \$1,806; 5, Chip. of Sarnia, \$2,600; 6, Chip. of Saugeen, \$2,500; 7, Chip. of Snake Island, \$844.64; 8, Chip. of Thames, \$2,400; 9, Chip. of Walpole Island, \$1,800; 17, Mississaguas of Alnwick, \$2,570; 18, Miss. of Credit, \$2,090; 19, Miss. of Rice Lake, \$961.76; 20, Miss. of Mud Lake, \$1,606.35; 21, Miss. of Scugog, \$391.90; 22, Mohawks of Bay of Quinte, \$1,800; 23, Moravians of Thames, \$600; 26, Ojibbewas of Lake Huron, \$2,400; 27, Ojibbewas of Lake Superior, \$2,000	31,020 01	651,420 11
Capital 107,846 30 107,84		651,420 11	651,420 11
Balance, April 1, 1917. Balance, March 31, 1918. Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$14,121.57; interest, 6 p.c. on \$8,680, 5 p.c. on \$113,287.87, \$6,185.19. Rev. J. C. Giroux, missionary, Hurons of Lorette, 12 m. to Feb. 28. 399 96 Rev. J. de Gonzague, missionary, Abenakis of St. Francis, 12 m. to Feb. 28. 500 00 Province of Quebec, maintenance of insane Indians. 535 12 Lumber, 7500 ft. \$150; leap for chicken business. \$50 200 00	74.—Province of Quebec Indian Fund.		
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$14,121.57; interest, 6 p.c. on \$8,680, 5 p.c. on \$113,287.87, \$6,185.19	: Capital.		
Interest. Balance, April 1, 1917, \$14,121.57; interest, 6 p.c. on \$8,680, 5 p.c. on \$113,287.87, \$6,185.19	Balance, April 1, 1917Balance, March 31, 1918	107,846 30	107,846 30
\$6,185.19	Interest.	107,846 30	107,846 30
complete, \$45; windows, 4, \$64; roof squares, 32, \$115; tents with poles, etc. 3, \$87.75; galv. wire, 575 lb., \$39.68; pipes, saws, general hardware, \$83.52; provisions, \$826.47. Seed grain distributed: Bécancourt, \$121.76; Bersimis, \$155.51; Caughnawaga, \$85.50; Doncaster, \$51; Escoumains, \$44.50; Gaspé, \$129.38; Lorette, \$203.25; Maniwaki, \$305.61; Manowan Crossing, \$58.05; Maria, \$153; Oka, \$696.76; Pierreville, \$146.68; Restigouche, \$176.25; Seven Islands, \$77.60; Timiskaming, \$247.14; total, \$2,651.99, less repaid on acct. of seed, \$305.69. Balance, March 31, 1918.	\$6,185.19 Rev. J. C. Giroux, missionary, Hurons of Lorette, 12 m. to Feb. 28 Rev. J. de Gonzague, missionary, Abenakis of St. Francis, 12 m. to Feb. 28 Province of Quebec, maintenance of insane Indians Lumber, 7,500 ft., \$150; loan for chicken business, \$50 Relief, \$34.95; census taking, \$7; freight, etc., \$2.34 Huts and supplies for herdmen of deer: timber, 7,148 ft., \$224.54; doors, 4 complete, \$45; windows, 4, \$64; roof squares, 32, \$115; tents with poles, etc. 3, \$87.75; galv. wire, 575 lb., \$39.68; pipes, saws, general hardware, \$83.52; provisions, \$826.47 Seed grain distributed: Bécancourt, \$121.76; Bersimis, \$155.51; Caughnawaga, \$85.50; Doncaster, \$51; Escoumains, \$44.50; Gaspé, \$129.38; Lorette, \$203.25; Maniwaki, \$305.61; Manowan Crossing, \$58.05; Maria, \$155; Oka, \$696.76; Pierreville, \$146.68; Restigouche, \$176.25; Seven Islands, \$77.60; Timiskaming, \$247.14; total, \$2,651.99, less repaid on acct. of seed, \$305.69.	500 00 535 12 200 00 44 29 - 1,485 96 2,346 30	20,306 76
	Datanot, march 91, 1710		20,306 76

76.—Suspense Account—Comptes en suspens.	Dr.		Cr.	
	\$ (ts.	\$	cts.
N. R. Robertson, rent of privileges on J. Kapiel's location				5 00
Paid J. Kapiel, rent for privileges on his location	5	00	19	0 0
Rent of Alert Bay School Reserve distributed to Indians	120		12	0 0
Proceeds of sale of exhibition baskets		30	3	8 3
Dept. of Interior, payment for imprisonments on estate of Oskies	/		13	2 70
Distributed to heirs of estate of Oskies, money for improvements	132	701	10	
Contribution to Patriotic Fund, Carry-the Kettle's Patriotic Association Contribution to Patriotic Fund, Belle Bella Indian Band				0 9. 0 0
Paid Treasurer of Patriotic Fund, contributions from Indians	320	95		
Contribution to Red Cross Society, Bella Bella Indians	200	00	20	0 0
Paid Treasurer of Red Cross Society, money from Bella Bella Indians	11]	3	7 8
Paid Mrs. Mary Crowe, pay of late Pte. Joe Crowe. Militia Dept., pay of late Pte. T. Paquette, paid to his estate	37	831	0	6 8:
Paid Mrs. C. Paquette, pay of late Pte. T. Paquette. Rent on holdings, Napoleon Dubuc.	86	82	0	0 04
Rent on holdings, Napoleon Dubuc				5 00
Hospital expenses of Mrs. Mason		• • • {		0 00 8 00
Collection on account of loan, Jas. Devons				8 6
Deposited to Casual Revenue to close account	151	67		
	1,093	27	.1,09	3 2
201.—Savings Account—Comptes d'épargnes.				
		1		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$61,836.88; interest, 5 p.c. on \$61,836.88, \$3,091.84 Collections on account of savings, of bull fund and of ranch fund		٠	64,92 $60,25$	
Legal expenses, Henry C. Hunter, New York, legal services	25	44	00,20	0 0
Loans to J. J. Hill, for lumber, cement, etc. for barn	275			
Payments on account of savings withdrawn	13,862	84		
Assiniboine: 4 bulls, \$755; transport and feed, \$12	767			
Battleford: 6 bulls, \$1,667; wintering bulls, \$50	1,717	00		
1918–19, \$1,361	2,822	00		
Blood, 3 bulls, \$450; Carlton, feed and care of bulls, \$44	494			
Crooked Lake: 3 bulls, \$585; freight and feed, \$8	593	00	-	
Duck Lake: 4 bulls, \$980; pound fees and damages, \$194.25; transport and feed charges, \$99.77.	1,274			
Edmonton, 4 bulls, \$949; File Hills, 1 bull, \$250	$1,199 \\ 543$		-	
Lesser Slave Lake: 4 bulls, \$1,015; transportation expenses, \$16	1,031	00		
Peigan: 9 bulls, \$2,485; freight and feed expenses, \$27	2,512	00		
Pelly: 3 bulls, \$660; transport and services, \$16 Qu'Appelle: 4 bulls, \$875; transportation expenses, \$50.60.	676 925	60	•	
Saddle Lake: 2 bulls, \$532; freight and feed expenses, \$22	554			
in the second of the second second of the se	1,228			
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$590: Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638				
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$590; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638	666	00		
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$599; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638 Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16 Balances of advances refunded in 1918–19: W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39			•	
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$590; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638 Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16 Balances of advances refunded in 1918–19: W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39	666		•	
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$590; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638 Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16 Balances of advances refunded in 1918-19: W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39 stock Sales Account: Battleford Agency, horse, \$175; Edmonton Agency, 2 teams, \$700; Port Arthur Agency, horse, \$155; Portage la Prairie Agency, 5 teams, \$2,195, less \$350 paid by Indians, \$1,845	666 353	00	•	
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$590; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638 Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16 Balances of advances refunded in 1918-19: W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39 Stock Sales Account: Battleford Agency, horse, \$175; Edmonton Agency, 2 teams, \$700; Port Arthur Agency, horse, \$155; Portage la Prairie Agency, 5 teams, \$2,195, less \$350 paid by Indians, \$1,845 Blackfoot Ranch Account: wages of stockmen, \$88.05; rations for stockmen,	666	00	•	
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$590; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638. Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16. Balances of advances refunded in 1918-19: W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39. Stock Sales Account: Battleford Agency, horse, \$175; Edmonton Agency, 2 teams, \$700; Port Arthur Agency, horse, \$155; Portage la Prairie Agency, 5 teams, \$2,195, less \$350 paid by Indians, \$1,845. 3lackfoot Ranch Account: wages of stockmen, \$88.05; rations for stockmen, \$16.96; hay, 178-3 ton, \$600; horse, \$200; cow. \$75; round-up, engineer.	666 353	00	•	
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$599; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638 Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16 Balances of advances refunded in 1918-19; W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39 Stock Sales Account: Battleford Agency, horse, \$175; Edmonton Agency, 2 teams, \$700; Port Arthur Agency, horse, \$155; Portage la Prairie Agency, 5 teams, \$2,195, less \$350 paid by Indians, \$1,845 Blackfoot Ranch Account: wages of stockmen, \$88.05; rations for stockmen, \$16.96; hay, 178-3 ton, \$600; horse, \$200; cow, \$75; round-up, engineer, 58½ h., \$40.95; labourers, 116 d., \$248.50; provisions, \$42.05; coal, 3-6 ton, \$25.28; sulphur, 2,500 lb., \$118.75; lime, lumber, etc., \$53; balance of advance,	666 353 2,875	00		
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$590; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638. Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16. Balances of advances refunded in 1918-19: W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39. Stock Sales Account: Battleford Agency, horse, \$175; Edmonton Agency, 2 teams, \$700; Port Arthur Agency, horse, \$155; Portage la Prairie Agency, 5 teams, \$2,195, less \$350 paid by Indians, \$1,845. 3lackfoot Ranch Account: wages of stockmen, \$88.05; rations for stockmen, \$16.96; hay, 173-3 ton, \$600; horse, \$200; cow, \$75; round-up, engineer, 58\frac{1}{2}, h., \$40.95; labourers, 116 d., \$248.50; provisions, \$42.05; coal, 3-6 ton, \$25.28; sulphur, 2,500 lb., \$118.75; lime, lumber, etc., \$53; balance of advance, refunded in 1918-19, \$271.47	666 353	00		
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$590; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638 Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16 Balances of advances refunded in 1918-19: W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39 Stock Sales Account: Battleford Agency, horse, \$175; Edmonton Agency, 2 teams, \$700; Port Arthur Agency, horse, \$155; Portage la Prairie Agency, 5 teams, \$2,195, less \$350 paid by Indians, \$1,845 Blackfoot Ranch Account: wages of stockmen, \$88.05; rations for stockmen, \$16.96; hay, 178-3 ton, \$600; horse, \$200; cow, \$75; round-up, engineer, 58\frac{3}{3}h., \$40.95; labourers, 116 d., \$248.50; provisions, \$42.05; coal, 3-6 ton, \$25.28; sulphur, 2,500 lb., \$118.75; lime, lumber, etc., \$53; balance of advance, refunded in 1918-19, \$271.47. Blood Ranch Account— Asst. stockmen and herders, \$1,912.96; riders, \$41\frac{1}{2}d., \$1,700.25	2,875	00		
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$690; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638. Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16. Balances of advances refunded in 1918-19: W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39. Stock Sales Account: Battleford Agency, horse, \$175; Edmonton Agency, 2 teams, \$700; Port Arthur Agency, horse, \$155; Portage la Prairie Agency, 5 teams, \$2,195, less \$350 paid by Indians, \$1,845. Slackfoot Ranch Account: wages of stockmen, \$88.05; rations for stockmen, \$16.96; hay, 178-3 ton, \$600; horse, \$200; cow, \$75; round-up, engineer, 58\frac{1}{2}h., \$40.95; labourers, 116 d., \$248.50; provisions, \$42.05; coal, 3.6 ton, \$25.28; sulphur, 2,500 lb., \$118.75; lime, lumber, etc., \$53; balance of advance, refunded in 1918-19, \$271.47. Blood Ranch Account— Asst. stockmen and herders, \$1,912.96; riders, \$41\frac{1}{2}d., \$1,700.25. Carpenters, 2,091 d., \$757.55; engineer, 64 d., \$320; sundry labour, \$1,194.29.	353 2,875 1,780 3,613 2,271	00 00 01 21 84		
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$590; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638. Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16. Balances of advances refunded in 1918-19: W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39. Stock Sales Account: Battleford Agency, horse, \$175; Edmonton Agency, 2 teams, \$700; Port Arthur Agency, horse, \$155; Portage la Prairie Agency, 5 teams, \$2,195, less \$350 paid by Indians, \$1,845. Blackfoot Ranch Account: wages of stockmen, \$88.05; rations for stockmen, \$16.96; hay, 178.3 ton, \$600; horse, \$200; cow, \$75; round-up, engineer, \$16.96; hay, 178.3 ton, \$600; horse, \$200; cow, \$75; round-up, engineer, \$8\frac{1}{2}\$ h., \$40.95; labourers, 116 d., \$248.50; provisions, \$42.05; coal, 3.6 ton, \$25.28; sulphur, 2,500 lb., \$118.75; lime, lumber, etc., \$53; balance of advance, refunded in 1918-19, \$271.47 Blood Ranch Account— Asst. stockmen and herders, \$1,912.96; riders, \$41\frac{1}{2}\$ d., \$1,700.25. Carpenters, 2,091 d., \$757.55; engineer, 64 d., \$320; sundry labour, \$1,194.29. Hauling, \$915.56; rations for herders, \$112.11; meals, \$133.	353 2,875 1,780 3,613 2,271 1,160	00 00 01 21 84 67		
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$599; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638 Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16 Balances of advances refunded in 1918-19: W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39 Stock Sales Account: Battleford Agency, horse, \$175; Edmonton Agency, 2 teams, \$700; Port Arthur Agency, horse, \$155; Portage la Prairie Agency, 5 teams, \$2,195, less \$350 paid by Indians, \$1,845 Blackfoot Ranch Account: wages of stockmen, \$88.05; rations for stockmen, \$16.96; hay, 178-3 ton, \$600; horse, \$200; cow, \$75; round-up, engineer, 55\frac{3}{2}\text{h.}, \$40.95; labourers, 116 d., \$248.50; provisions, \$42.05; coal, 3-6 ton, \$25.28; sulphur, 2,500 lb., \$118.75; lime, lumber, etc., \$53; balance of advance, refunded in 1918-19, \$271.47 Blood Ranch Account— Asst. stockmen and herders, \$1,912.96; riders, \$41\frac{1}{2}\text{d.}, \$1,700.25 Carpenters, 2,091 d., \$757.55; engineer, 64 d., \$320; sundry labour, \$1,194.29 Hauling, \$915.56; rations for herders, \$112.11; meals, \$133 Beef, 6,930 lb., \$693; flour, 62 sk., \$281.40; sundry provisions, \$367.34	353 2,875 1,780 3,613 2,271 1,160 1,341	00 00 01 21 84 67 74	•	
Sarcee, 2 bulls: \$590; Stuart Lake, 2 bulls, \$638. Touchwood: 4 bulls, \$650; freight and feed charges, \$16. Balances of advances refunded in 1918-19: W. M. Graham, \$314; J. A. Markle, \$39. Stock Sales Account: Battleford Agency, horse, \$175; Edmonton Agency, 2 teams, \$700; Port Arthur Agency, horse, \$155; Portage la Prairie Agency, 5 teams, \$2,195, less \$350 paid by Indians, \$1,845. Blackfoot Ranch Account: wages of stockmen, \$88.05; rations for stockmen, \$16.96; hay, 178.3 ton, \$600; horse, \$200; cow, \$75; round-up, engineer, \$16.96; hay, 178.3 ton, \$600; horse, \$200; cow, \$75; round-up, engineer, \$8\frac{1}{2}\$ h., \$40.95; labourers, 116 d., \$248.50; provisions, \$42.05; coal, 3.6 ton, \$25.28; sulphur, 2,500 lb., \$118.75; lime, lumber, etc., \$53; balance of advance, refunded in 1918-19, \$271.47 Blood Ranch Account— Asst. stockmen and herders, \$1,912.96; riders, \$41\frac{1}{2}\$ d., \$1,700.25. Carpenters, 2,091 d., \$757.55; engineer, 64 d., \$320; sundry labour, \$1,194.29. Hauling, \$915.56; rations for herders, \$112.11; meals, \$133.	353 2,875 1,780 3,613 2,271 1,160	00 00 01 21 84 67 74 71 13		

201.—Savings Account—Concluded.—Comptes d'épargnes—Fin.	Dr.	CR
Brought forward	\$ ets. 51,117 88	\$ ct 125, 185 (
Blood Ranch Account—Concluded. Barbed wire, 76 sp., \$437; fencing, 4½ m., \$168.85; staples, \$14. Droppers, \$22.16; gravel, 485 c. ft., \$71.95; machine oil, \$83.40. Lumber and hardware, \$3,195.96; lime for vat, 31½ brl., \$117.70. Sulphur, 200 sk., \$972; oakum, 2 bales, \$30; tar, 45½ gal., \$27.80. Salt coarse, 14 brl., \$54.60; rock salt, 1 ton, \$37.10; sheep dip, \$17. Axle grease, 7 cs., \$41.65; travelling expenses, \$123.50. Stallion, \$1,000; detailed in Account 173, Blood Indians, \$198.50. Advertising, \$92.17; freight, \$36.36; small items, \$37.55. Balance of advance to W. J. Dilworth, carried to 1918-19. Carlton Farm Account: refunded to Man., Sask., Alta. and Northwest Vote, 1916-17, \$203.65; binder twine, 1,490 lb., \$275.65; parts of implements, \$30.58; hay, 5 loads, \$26; veterinary services, \$26; operating threshing outfit,	619 85 177 51 3,313 66 1,029 80 108 70 165 15 1,198 50 166 08 188 35	
12 d., \$72. File Hills Farm Account—	633 88	
Clerk, 3 m., \$210; asst. stockmen and herders, \$868.50. Farm labour, \$227.50; board of labourers; \$116.50; hay, \$50. Motor allowance for insp. W. M. Graham, 7 m. in 1916, 7 m. in 1917. Flour, 121 sacks, \$655.20; binder twine, 395 lb., \$72.10; fencing, \$24.95. Gasoline, 90 gal., \$36.90; gopher poison, 6½ doz., bot., \$75.25. Horses, 1 team, \$300; seed oats, 134 bush., \$87.10; expenses with bulls, \$19.20. Wintering 4 bulls, \$20; repairs to implements and harness, \$23. Storm sashes, \$31.85; lumber for granary, \$34. Sleigh box with tip top, \$81; sundry hardware items, \$27.91.	1,078 50 394 00 280 00 752 25 112 15 406 30 43 00 65 85 108 91	
Peigan Ranch Account— Asst. stockmen and herders, \$1,195.57; cook, 6½ d., \$22.75 Riders, 27 d. at \$2.50, 111 d. at \$2; meals for riders at 25c., \$269 Beef, 2,619 lb., \$230.46; flour, 36 sacks, \$140.40; provisions, \$85.65 Coarse salt, \$12.50; rock salt, 6,000 lb., \$105; cooking utensils, \$18.15 Creoline, 20 gal., \$30; blackleg vaccine, 2,500 doses, \$125 Ice, \$74.33; cleaning ice house, \$9; hauling manure, \$106.25 Harness, 4 horse set, \$91.95; sleigh, \$48; breeding 2 mares, \$40 Veterinary services, \$30; papering stockman's house, \$65.15 Woven fence, staples, etc., 80 rd., \$62; galv. pipe, 260 ft., \$65 Tent, \$37.65; hardware and repairs, \$186.03; freight, etc., \$178.29 Hay, 577.52 ton at \$4, 20 loads at \$8.75; green feed, 8 loads, \$58.19. Oats, \$41 bush., \$562.43; straw, \$304.70 Labourers, haying: 24 d. at \$3, 63½ d. at \$2.50, 1 m., \$40; board, 59 d. at \$1. Pelly Farm Account: farm labourers, \$140; meals for labourers, at 35c., \$69.65;	1,218 32 558 50 456 51 135 65 155 00 189 58 179 95 95 15 127 00 401 97 2,543 28 867 13 329 75	
work harness, \$28.20; gang plough, \$75.25. Portage la Prairie Farm Account: labourers, \$13.50; meals for threshers, \$21; board and stabling, \$12.60; hire of binder, \$15; twine, \$24; repairs, \$14.15 Stony Ranch Account: repairs to mower, \$12.14; horseshoeing, \$22 Balance, Mar. 31, 1918.	313 10 100 25 34 14 55,519 49	
	125, 185 09	125 , 185 0
310.—Prevention of Liquor Traffic—Prévention de la vente des spiritueux.		
Balance, April 1, 1917, \$2,098.46; interest, 5 p.c. on \$2,098.46, \$104.92. Government grant, \$3,000; fines collected, \$3,838.16. Salaries at Ottawa. (Page H—5) Legal expenses re liquor prosecutions and appeals A. A. Davidson, Newcastle, N.B., \$10; W. L. Haight, Parry Sound, \$37. L. A. LeDuc, Hull, \$20; F. Lafleur, \$102.15. R. V. Sinclair, Ottawa, \$190; L. St. G. Stubbs, Birtle, \$29.50. Salaries of constables at the following places: Bersimis, \$600; Blood Agency, \$402; Buctouche, Agency, \$207.40; Mingan, \$200; Natashquam, \$200; Newcastle, \$7.50; Pas, \$417.50; Perth, N.B., \$44; Peigan Agency, \$170; Pictou, \$24; Port Arthur, \$160; Portage		2,203 3 6,838 1
Algents travel and outlay, \$196.30; magistrates and court dues, \$230.02. Agents travel and outlay, \$196.30; magistrates and court dues, \$239.02. Constables' and prisoners' expenses, \$499.05; constable's uniform, \$25. Beef, flour, etc. for scouts, \$230.36; moiety of fines paid to informers, \$150 Coal for lockups, \$8.75; repairs to jails, \$3.80.	5,809 55 435 32 524 05 380 36 12 55 1,328 57	
	9.041 54	9,041 5

ACCOUNTS IN WHICH NO TRANSACTIONS HAVE TAKEN PLACE DURING THE FISCAL YEAR. COMPTES QUI N'ONT PAS SUBI DE CHANGEMENT DURANT L'ANNÉE FISCALE.

No.	Name of Account.	Balance April 1, 1917	Interest.	Balance, Mar. 31, 1918
		\$ cts.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
52	Cowichan Indians, B.C	156 19 715 53	43 59	156 19 759 12
58	Chillaheetsa Band, B.CCapital.	2 14 3 48	45 59	2 14
70	Interest. Abitibi Indians, Que	190 34		190 34
86	Interest. Gordon's Band, SaskCapital.	34 31- 515 90		515 90
89	Middle River Indians, N.S	185 99 190 60	35 10 9 53	200 13
91	Interest.	10 76	2 86	
98	Cumberland County Indians, N.S	149 00	48 39	
100	One Arrow's Band, Sask	3 95 124 70	6 43	
110	Skwah Reserve, B.C	*2 57	6 81	138 80 4 24
114 117	The Brothers Reserve, N.B	49 74 399 98	2 49 20 00	419 98
$\frac{118}{122}$	False Creek Reserve, B.C. Pokemouche Reserve, N.B. Capital.	$\begin{array}{r} 7,914 & 21 \\ 102 & 20 \end{array}$		102 20
124	Texas Lake Indians, B.CCapital.	109 57 .440 17	10 59	120 16 440 17
147	Boothroyd Indians, B.C	274 86 1,546 90	35 75	310 61 546 90
148	Interest. Siska Flat Indians, B.C	250 35 89 60	89 86	
149	Interest. Kanaka Indians, B.C	42 65 352 50	6 61	49 26 352 50
150	Skuppa Indians, B.C	177 48 84 50	26 50	
162	Interest. Popkum Band, B.CCapital.	82 26 938 05	. 8 34	
164	Interest. Little South West Reserve, N.S. Capital.	204 62	57 13	
165	Interest. Eel River Reserve, N.B. Capital.	45 42 23 82	16 71	62 13 23 82
174	Interest.		1 19 1 59	1 19
177	Islington Band, Ont. Chukchukualk Band, B.CCapital. Interest.	316 25	24 39	316 25
178	Rolling River Band, Res. 80A, Treaty 4, Man, Capital. Interest.	2,142 80	128 14	2,142 80
181	Little Black Bear's Band, Sask	15 91 55 35	0 80	
183	Interest.	15 78 462 30	3 56 23 11	19 34
$\frac{186}{187}$	Stryen Band, B.C	29 03		29 03
204	Unpukpulquatum Band, B.COak Lake Sioux, ManCapital.	1,310 47	1 68 65 52	
219	Interest.	46 16 22 32	3 43	46 16 25 75
$\frac{232}{236}$	Chemawawin Band, Man	6 69 130 91	0 33	130 91
239	Buctouche Indians, N.BCapital.	23 08 144 58	7 70	144 58
243	Chaicelisset Band, B.C	215 96 41 21	18 03 2 06	
259	Interest.	514 05 53 77	28 39	514 05 82 16
266	Lyacksun Band, B.CCapital. Interest.	192 85 37 18	11 50	192 85 48 68
268	Kinistino Band, 'Sask	5,146 90 1,014 42	308 06	5,146 90 1,322 48
273	Lac Seul Indians, Ont	583 42 17 19	30 03	583 42 47 22

ACCOUNTS IN WHICH NO TRANSACTIONS HAVE TAKEN PLACE DURING THE FISCAL YEAR—Continued.

COMPTES QUI N'ONT PAS SUBI DE CHANGEMENT DURANT L'ANNÉE FISCALE—Suite.

No.	Name of Account.	Balance, April 1, 1917	Interest.	Balance, Mar. 31, 1918
		\$ ets.	\$ cts.	\$ cts.
274	Mameet Indians, B.CCapital. Interest.	752 15 435 52	59 38	752 15 494 90
$\begin{array}{c} 276 \\ 277 \end{array}$	Niskeet Indians, B.C	22 31 168 90	1 11	23 42 168 90
278 284	Whycocomagh Reserve, N.S	16 48 11 58	0 83 0 58	17 31 12 16
290 291 292	Fort Folly Indians, N.B. Green Point Indians, B.C. Little Lake Indians, B.C. Capital	346 01	0 34	7 08 346 01
294	Petaquakay's Band, SaskCapital.	141 20 102 85		102 85
296	Crane River Band, ManCapital.	5, 197 61		5,197 61
298	North Sydney Indians, N.S	108 11	5 40	113 51
299 314	Water Hen River Band, Man Towinock Band, B.C			20 00
315	Franklyn Manor (Halfway River) Band, N.S Capital.	450 00		450 00
320	Interest.	84 04 1,101 10	55 05	1,156 15
321	Niskat Band, B.C Capital. Sydney Indians, N.S. Capital. Interest.	21 55	13 89	
329	Lower Similkameen Reserves Nos. 3, 5, 7 and 8, B.C. Capital. Interest.		35 50	
331	Lower Similkameen Reserves 10 and 10B, B.CCapital. Interest.	606 25 142 74	37 45	606 25 180 19
338	Sandy Bay Reserve, No. 7, Man	369 33 5 39	18 74	369 33 24 13
346 350	Poquiosen Skamain Reserve, B.C. Capital. Kitsumkaylum Band, B.C. Capital. Interest.	50 33 2,004 94 328 88		2,004 94
352	Kitseguecla Reserve, B.CCapital. Interest.	1,247 88		1,247 88 269 90
355	Kitselas Reserve, B.C	82 55		82 55
356	Alberni Reserve, B.C	23 18		23 18
361 362	Reserve 150 E. Sask	123 93 2 78	6 20	130 13
364	Kuthlath Reserve (Yale) B.C	48 20		
365	Siska Flat Reserve, No. 3 B.C	45 96		
366	Oregon Jack Creek Indians, Reserves 3, 4 and 5 B.C.Capital. Interest. Consist.	67 74	64 76	132 50 283 20
367	Kitsegueda Reserve, No. 2, B.CCapital. Interest	1 44 16		
368	Kshish Reserve No. 4, B.C	154 21		
372	Zimagord Reserve, B.C	62 64	11 10	
374	Chimdimash Reserve, No. 2, B.C			
•	Day Star's Reserve, Sask	0.00	1 14	
376	interest.	000 02	345 57	
380	Duck Lake Reserve, B.C	161 76	59 18	
382	Coryatsaqua Reserve, B.C	136 19	21 66	
388	Skutz Reserve, B.C	53 09	23 81	76 90
390	Wewayakum Reserve, B.C	206 27	10 31	216 50